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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

O 

EXPORTS, IMPORTS RISE:  A summary of foreign 
trade iinurea for November released by the 
Dominion Bureau of Statistics shows an in-
crease in the value of Cànada's total dome-
stic exports to $385,900,000 from $379,500,000 
in November 1951, and a rise in the estimated 
total value of imnorts to $363,200,000 from 
*325,700,000. 

Domestic exports to the United States in 
Novembet were practically,unchanged at $209,- 
900,000 compared with $209,300,000 a year ago, 
and were sl:ightly higher .to the Uhited King-
dom at $59,800,000 against $58,000,000.. Bs-
timated imrorts from the Uhited States climbed 
to $264,150,000 from $224,700,000, and from 
the United Xingdod: to $35,300,000 from $33,- 
300,000. 

• 
 

'the  November import figures are  preliminary. 

* * * * 

OUTFLOW OF CAPITAL:  Trade in outstanding 
securities oetween Canada and other countries 
in October resulted in a purchase balance of 
$32,300,000 -- the largest net outflow of 
capital from  tris  type of transaction for any 
mOnth on recoro.  The  overall purchase balance 
in the iïrst ten months of 1952 was $88,100,- 
000 in contrast to a sales balance of $27,- 
800,000 in the same period  of  1951. 

In trade with the United States there was a 
purchase balance in October of $31,800,000, 
closely similar in size to the October, 1951  

purchase balance of $31,400,000.: In the Jan-
uary-October period the purchase balance was 
$95,800,000 in contrast to a small sales ba-
lance of $8,200,000 a year earlier. 

Transactions with the United Kingdom in 
October also produced a purchase balance, 
amouating to $1,600,000. 

* * * * 

PRICE INDEX AT 1952 LOW:  The Dominion Bu-
reau of Statistics consumer price index de-
creased 0.26 per cent from 116.1 to 115.8 
between November 1 and December 1.  The  latest 
decline came.at the end of a six-month period 
during which the index remained almost un-
changed, and marked the lowest point reached 
by the index during 1952. • 

Between Nevember 1 and December 1 foods 
were the only group to register a substantial 
change. The food" index decreased from 115.7 
to 114.1.  The  clothing index declined frac-
tionally from 109.8 to 109.7. Within the 
household operation group lower prices for 
household textiles, supplies and services were 
overbalanced by increases in the price of 
anthracite coal and the.group index increased 
from 115.9 to 116.1. The index of other com-
modities and services remained unchanged at 
116.6. The shelter index advanced from 121.4 
to 122.2 under the influence of an 0.9 per 
cent inCrease in the rent component and an - 0.3 
per cent advance in the home-ownership series. 
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TEN A1ONTHS' • EXPORT SURPLUS :.$236,600; , 000 • 

VALVE OF IMPORTS DOWN:  Canada had a $236,-- 
600,000 export surplus on her foreign com-
modity trade with all countries in the firsr 
ten months of this year in sharp contrast to. 
an import surplus of $292,300,000 in the cor-
responding month of 1951. This year's October 
trade was almost in balance, total exports 
exceeding imports by the small margin of $1,- 
500,000, as compared with $31,500,000.in the 
same month last year. 

Export prices in Cttober averaged five per 
cent below their level of a year ago, but this 
drop was more than counterbalanced by a rise 
of six per cent in volume,and the total..-"iratué 
of domestic exports rose slightly to $372,- 
400,000 from $371,000,000. 

POST-WAR HIGH 

Prices of imports in Cttober averaged al-
most 13 per cent below those of a year ear-
lier, but volume climbed 25.6 per cent to 
reach a post-war high. The overall result was 
a rise in October of more than nine per cent 
in the value of imports from all countries to 
$376,400,000 as compared with $344,100,000 a 
year ago. 

In the first ten months of this year the 
value of domestic exports rose 11 per cent 
to $3,512,700,000 from $3,155,600,000, the 
gain being entirely due to greater volume. 
Foreign exports were also up in value to $45,- 
800,000 from $38,300,000. Imports for con-
sumption at $3,321,900,000, on the other hand, 
were down five per cent in value from  $3,-
486,100,000.  lower prices more than offsetting 
larger volume. 

Trade with the United States in Cttober 
yielded an import balance of $64,300,000, more 
than double last yèar's October deficit of 
$27,400,000. The widening Ln the deficit was 
due to the sharp increase Ln the value of im-
ports to $275,200,000 compared with $238,300,- 
'000 imported from the United States in the 

*.* * 

same month last year was $255,100,000 in Sept-
ember. This brought the cumulative ten-mônth• 
import balance to $536,300,000 as compared 
with $457,200,000 in the like 1951 period. 
'D6mestic exports to the United States were 

about the same in value both in October end 
the ten-month period as in 1951. The October 
value was $206,700,000 as compared with $207,- 
100,000 and the January-October total, $1,- 
876,300,000 as compared with $1,898,500,000. 
Foreign exports to the United States Ln Oct-
ober were valued at $4,200,000 compared with 
$3,700,000, bringing the ten-month total to 
$34,900,000 against $29,500,000. 

The usual export surplus with the United 
Kingdom in Cttober was $12,900,000, similar 
Ln size to that of September, but well below 
earlier months. In October last year it was 
$31,500,000. For the first ten months of this 
year the cumulative credit balance was $333,- 
600,000, sharply above the $143,700,000 total 
for the corresponding period last year. 

EXPORTS TO U.K. 

Domestic exports to the United Kingdom in 
Cttober as in September were sharply lower 
than in the same months last year. The total 
in Cttober of $49,100,000 compares with  $64,,-
000,000  in Cttober last year. With recent de-
clines heavily offset by large increases in 
earlier months, the aggregate value for the 
ten-month period rose to $625,400,000 from 
$510,300,000. Imports rose in Cttober to $37,- 
100,000 as against $32,700,000, following a. 
small increase to $31,500,000 in September 
from $28,600,000 in September, 1951. 'Values 
in the January-Oétober period were lower, how-
ever, and the cumulative value for the ten 
months ending Cttober dropped to $296,500,000 
from $368,200,000. 

Trade with countries of the sterling area 
other than the United Kingdom yielded a small 
import balance in October. ' 
* * 

14,304,230 HORSE POWER:  The Minister of 
Resources and Development, Mr. R.H. Winters, 
in his year-end sucimary of the progress of 
water-power development in Canada, reports 
that the record-high total of 1,064:600 h.p. 
of new hydro-electric capacity was brought 
into operation during 1952 and that the total 
installed capacity of hy-draulic plants in 
Canada is now 14,304,230 h.p. Cther new water-
power prbjects and extensions to present 
plants are under active construction or are 
definitely'planned; Construction of steam-
eleétric stations also proceeded vigorously. 
New develoPments are well distributed across 

Canada, ..1though the Province of Quebec con-
'tint:1es to maihtain its lead in Water-power 
installation. Continued rapid expansion of 
hydro-electric development will obtain in the  

next few years at least, as it is anticipated 
that 860,000 h.p..will be completed in 1953, 
1,500,000 h.p.  in 1954-55, and a further amount 
Ln later years. 

* * 
NAVY MEDICAL ASSISTANTS:  The Navy is. training 
medical aonstants to help its doctors who are 
specialized in aviation medicine in making 
medical examinations of naval aviators, it was 
announced at Naval Headquarters on jenuary 6. 
The new specialists will be known aelechnical 
Assistants Medical and will be trained to give 
tests and maintain the special equipment 
necessary-fôr the rigid, periodic medical 
check-ups of aircrew members of the RCN's 
fighter and anti-submarine squadrons. 
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DEFENCE.  RESEARCH BOARD ACHIEVEMENT, 1 952 

YEAR-END REPORT: 	The Defence Research 
Board, Canada's "fourth arm of the services", 
earned an impressive record of achievement 
during 1952. 

The participation by Dr. Omond M. Solandt, 
Chairman of the Eèfence Research Board,  in the 
October British atomic test off Australia's 
Monte Bello Islands, highlighted the Bôard's 
activities. 

An active participant working with trial 
director Sir William G.  .Penny : Dr. Sôlandt's 
prime interest was a civil defence survey to 
determine the possible effects. of the explo-
sion on humans. 

DRB STAFF MEMBERS 

In addition, four DRB staff members were 
loaned to the British at their request to 
assist in the preparations and the actual 
trials. The four are continuing to assist in 
Britain's atomic weapons research.... 

In line with the Board's interest in spe-
cial Canadian problems, Arctic area investiga-
tions were extensive in 1952. Some of the 
romance of past exploration expeditions was 
recaptured during the summer and autumn when 
Mr. Thomas H. Manning, famed Arctic traveller 
and zoologist, accompanied by  Ottawa univers i-
ty  student Andrew MacPherson sailed a canvas 
canoe partially about the bleak coast of Banks 
Island in the Arctic Ocean—. 

S/L Keith Greenaway, seconded to DRB's 
Arctic Section from the RCAF for the past four 
years, brouàht honour to  Canada,  the Board and 
to his Service in 1952 by winning the Thomas 
L. ihurlow Navigation Award which is recog-
nized as the western world's most prized 
navigational distinction.... 

In. the  field of electronics, DRB contrib-
uted substantially towards the cost of a 

* * 

CORONATION ARRANGEMENTS:  The Coronation Cbm-
mittee of Canada  has announced the following 
arrangements, approved by the Canadian Govern-
ment, for the participation of Canada in the 
coronation ceremonies: 

A recommendation is to be presented that 
the official Canadian delegation to the 
Coronation be composed of the following 
persons: 

The Prime Minister, Rt. Hon. C.D. Howe, 
Pr.  Mon, J.G. Cardiner,Hon.Alphonse Fournier, 
the Leader of the Opposition, the Leader of 
the Government in the Senate, the Secretary of 
State and Chairman of the Coronation Committee 
for Canada, Mr. Bradley, the Chief Justice, 
the Speaker of the Senate, the Speaker of the 
House of Commons, the Leader of the Opposition 
in the Senate, the High Commissioner for 

giant, British electronic computor installed 
this year at the University of Toronto's com-
putation centre. The facilities of the centre 
are available tô university, government and 
industrial organizations and the Board has 
contracted to assist financially with grants 
for special computations.... 

Similar assistance has been extended by ERB 
to the Eaton Electronics Research Laboratory 
at McGill University. The . grant was used for 
the purchase of scientific installations 
and to equip a machine shop. The laboratory 
carries out electronic research of national 
importance, much of it relating particularly 
to important Board Projects. 

SCIENTIFIC CENTRES 

Other similar grants, varying in amount 
according totheir objectives, were made avail-
able to severarother-uniVersitiés and -scien-
tific centres. In addition, financial assist-
ance was extended to approximately 300 indi-
vidual researchers.... 

Cperational research, a fast-growing spe-
ciality in industry as well as in the armed 
forces, played an increasing important role in 
the Board's activities with teams operating 
both in Canada and in Korea.... 

Liaison and the exchange of information and 
techniques with the U.K. and the U.S.A. con-
tinued as in the past in many fields of re-
search.... 

The Board's first attempt at orthodox gun 
design has proved successful with the produc- 
tion of a prototype pack howitzer. Designed 
primarily for use in mountainous areas, the 
gun promises a variety of operational uses.... 

Development of Cànada's first guided mis- 
sile, a complex air-to-air device under design 
at Valcartier is progressing satisfactorily... 

* * * 

Canada in the United Kingdom and the Uhder 
Secretary-of_State. 

It is expected that most members of the 
official delegation will be accompanied by 
their wives. Four representatives of veterans' 
organizations in Canada  will also attend the 
Cbronation at the expense of the Cbvernment of 
Canada. 

In addition to the members of the official 
delegation and the four representatives of 
veterans' organizations, recommendations, 
based on official precedence, will be made, to 
the extent of Canada's allotment of seats in 
the Abbey, for invitations to attend the cere-
mony:there.. • 

Substantial blocks of seats in stands at 
various points along the procession route will 
be available for allocation to Canadians. 
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RECORD PRODUCTION IN 1950:  The net value 
of commodity production in Canada in 1950 
reached an.all-time peak figure of $10,562,- 
000,000 more than a per cent greater than 
1949's total of $9,686,000,000, and almost 
twice as large as the 1945 value of $5,900,- 
000,000.  On a per capita basis the net value 
climbed to $784 in 1950 from $734 in 1949, and 
$489 in 1945. Higher price levels, the post-
war release of accumulated demand for con-
sumers' goods both in Canada and abroad and 
the record investment in housing, plant and 
equipment all contributed to the advance. 

Primary production --agriculture, forestry, 
fisheries ,  trapping, mining, and electric 
power -- accounted for a net production value 
of $3,336,164,000 in 1950 as compared with 
$3,288,831,000 in 1949, and $2,067,744,000 in 
1945, while secondary production -- manu-
factures and construction -- had a net value 
of $7,226,123,000 as compared with $6,397,- 
215,000 in 1949, and $3,832,274,000 in 1945. 
Primary production accounted for 31.6 per cent 
of the 1950 aggregate, down from 34.0 in 1949 
and 35.0 in 1945.  On  the other hand, the con-
tribution of secondary production rose in pro-
portion to 68.4 per cent, up from 66.0 in 
1949, and 65.0 in 1945. 

AGRICULTURE 

Agriculture remained by far Canada's lead-
ing primary industry, accounting for t1,886,-
766,000 of the 1950 value, down from $2,019,- 
279,000 in 1949, but substantially above the 
1945 total of $1,269,362,000. Net  value for 
mining climbed to $657,329,000 from $570,215,- 
000 in 1949, and $299,118,000 in 1945. The net 
value of forestry rose to $381,326,000 from 
$346,455,000 in1949, and $202,913,000 in 1945, 

while the net value of electric power ad- 
vanced.to  $313,347,000 from $270,127,000 in 
1949 and $210,007,000 in 1945.. The net value 
of fisheries was boosted to $82,191,000 from 
$67,458,000 in 1949 and $64,839,000 in 1945, 
and the total for trapping was $15,204,000, 
slightly under the $15,297,000 for 1949, and 
substantially below the $21,505,000-total for 
1945. 

Manufacturing constituted the bulk of se-
condary production with a net value of $5,- 
942,000,000 as compared with $5,331.000,000 in 

1949 and $3,564,000,000 in 1945. Construction 
advanced in net value to $1,284,000,000 from 
$1,067,000,000 in 1949, and $268,000,000 in 

1945. 
All provinces except Saskatchewan shared 

in varying proportions in the rise in net 
value of production in 1950 over the pre-

ceding year. Ontario, leader among the pro-
vinces, had a total of $4,507,302,n.00 as com-

pared with $4,006,778,000 in the preceding 

year, followed by Qhebec at $2,752.445,000 

compared with $2,520,822,000. British Columbia  

was next in order at $971,879,000 compared 

with $840,181,000, andAlberta fourth at $712,- 
070,000 compared wieh $66,203,000. 

EMPLOYMENT ANALYSIS  There were more per-
sons of 14 years of age and over employed in 
1951 than a decade earlier in each of the 11 
main classes of Canadian industry except ag-
riculture and fishing and trapping, the Bureau 
of Statistics has reported in a 1951 Census 
bulletin detailing the labour force population 
by industry and sex for Canada and the pro-
vinces. The number of persons employed in ag-
riculture dropped by 255,044 or nearly 24 per 
cent from 1.082,074 in 1941 to 827,030, while 
the number of those engaged in fishing and 
trapping was down slightly from 50,898 to 
50,579. 

Largest numerical increase in the 10-year 
period was in the number of persons employed 
in manufacturing, which increased by 391,147 
or over 40 per cent from 969,515 to 1,360,662. 
Second largest gain was in the services group, 
which rose by 283,891 or nearly 36 per cent 
from 793,574 to 1,077,465, while the third 
largest was in the number of persons in trade, 
which rose by 241,806 or 52 pér cent from 
464,962 to 706,768. 

The total labour force increased by 1,0°0, - 

202 or almost 26 per cent during the decade 
from 4,195,951 (excluding the Armed Services) 
in the nine provinces in 1941 to 5,286,153 in 
the 10 provinces in 1951.  At the same time 
the total population rose by about 22per cent. 

Between 1941 and 1951 the proportion of the 
total labour force employed in agriculture 
dropped from close to 26 per cent to less than 
16 per cent, while the proportion employed in 
manufacturing increased from 23 per cent to 
almost 26 per cent. 

* * * * 

11A  TIMES AROUND WORLD:  On  Board HMCS Cru-
sader off Korea, December 29 -- When the re-
cords were checked recently by officers of 
this Canadian destroyer, it was noted that she 
had steamed 31,000 nautical miles during her 
first six months of Korean patrol duty -- a 
distance approaching one and a half times 
around the world. 

TWo outstanding accomplishments during the 
period were the complete destruction of a 
locomotive and 13 railway cars on an east 
coast section of a North  Korean railway and of 
a four-gun coastal battery on the west coast. 
Ch Christmas Eve, the Crusader had been on 
Korean duty for seven months. 

* * * * 

11 MONTHS' CHEOUES 2112 BILLION:  Value 
of cheques cashed in clearing centres rose 
five per cent in November over the same month 
last year, and the cumulative total for the 
first 11 months of 1952 climbed to a new peak 
for the period. Transactions in November 
amounted to $11,308,433,000 as compared with 
$10,736,949,000 in November last year, bring-
ing the total for the January-November period 
to $112,790,163,000 as against $102,050,337,- 
000 a year earlier. 

• 
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RETAIL SALES:  Total retail sales in the 
third quarter this year were below the record 
level established in the second quarter but 
eight per cent above the value for the third 
quarter of 1951, with instalment sales -- con-
tinuing More moderately the sharp gain of 77 
per cent. in the second quarter -- showing a 
rise of 59 per cent, charge sales up 5. .6 per 
cent, and cash sales 3.6 per cent over last 
year. 

Total value of sales for the quarter is 
estimated at $2,870,500,000 as compared to 
$2,951,700,000 in the second quarter and $2,- 
654,400,000 for the July-September period last 
year. Instalment sales increased to $314,000,- 
000 compared to $197,400,000 in the corre , 

 sponding 1951 quarter, charge sales to $566,- 
500,000 as against $536,500,000, and cash 
sales to $1,990,000,000 from $1,920,500,000. 

'* * * * 

DR. AULT ADVISER TO ISRAEL:  It was an-
nounced on January 5 that Dr. O.E. Ault, 
Director of Personnel Selection for the Civil 
Service Commission, has been appointed as 
Adviser to the Government of Israel on ques-
tions connected with the organization of that 
country's civil service and on the establish-
ment of a training centre for public employ-
ees. Et. Ault's services have been made avail-
able by  the  Government of Canada  at the re-
quest of the  United Nations Technical Assist-
ance Administration. Dr. Ault left for Israel 
on December 30. 

Since joining  the Civil Service Commission, 
Dr.  Ault has taken a leading part in the de-
velopment of personnel selection proéedures 
and in the establishment of the Staff Training 
Division. uring the past year, he has been 
on leave of absence to attend the Imperial 
Defence College in London. Prior to joining 
the Civil Service Commission, Et. Ault had a 
distinguished career in educational. work. 

* * * * 

11 TONS OF MEDICAL SUPPLIES:  The largest 
shipment of Army medical supplies to leave 
the country since the end of the Second %rid 
war left  Ottawa  recently on its way to Europe. 
More than 11 tons of medical supplies were 
shipped from 26  Central  Ctdnance Eèpot here to 
Zweibrucken, Gèrmany, where the R.C.A.F. is 
setting up a 35-bed hospital. 

Months were required for the collecting of 
the materials which included every medical 
supply necessary for the setting up of the 
hospital. An X.-ray machine, medical library 
and a complete operating room were among 1,500 

items sent. 

* * * * 

Canada had 57,996.6 miles of_railWay track .  

in 1950. 

TRANS-CANADA HIGHWAY:  Progress of thé 
Trans-Canada  Highway was generally well main-
tained in 1952, the Minister of Resources and 
Development, Mr. Robert H. Winters, said on 
January 6 as work on the nation's longest 
highway entered a fourth construction year. 

"In spite of heavy pressures on available 
supplies of labour and building materials 
caused by another record year of industrial 
expansion" the Minister said, "construction 
and planning have moved ahead - steadily in the 
nine participating provinces. Claims submitted 
to date and paid by the federal ebvernment for 
work done have reached the amount of $24,- 
466,885.27 as compared to $11,090,614.80 on 
the same date a year ago. 

The total commitments for work undertaken 
by the Provinces with the approval of the 
federal Government to the end of 1952 has in-
creased from $57,304,713.26 to $91,481,879.98, 
or by more than half again as much as last 
year's total". 

Sections of the highway have nowbeen com-
pleted in almost all provinces. 

* * * * 

FISHERIES FORECASTING:  Canada 's  fisheries 
scientists hope soon to be able to tell the 
commercial fishermen well in advance whether 
fishing will be good in any given year and 
where  the  best catches may be found. By study-
ing changes in climate and fisheries, they 
are attempting to predict future trends and in 
certain cases they have had real success. Such 
prediction is of considerable economic im-
portance since much of the instability which 
has characterized the fishing industry in the 
past has been attributed to the uncertainties 
of catches.- 

Progress made to date was reported on Dèc-
ember 5 by Dr. W.R.  Martin, a senior biologist 
of the Fisheries Research Board of Canada. 
Dr. Martin has conducted intensive studies on 
the Cànadian Atlantic deep-sea fisheries and 
presented a paper at a meeting of the Com-
mittee on Biological Investigations, being 
held in conjunction with  the  annual meeting of 
the Board in Ottawa.  

* * * * 

OIL USE JUMPS:  Deliveries of heavy and 
medium fuel oils, heavy and light furnace 
oils, and diesel fuel to Canadian users in 
1951 amounted to 2,286,638,000 imperial gal-
lons, 17 per cent above the preceding year's 
total of 1,944,251,000, according to reports 
submitted by refiners, dealers, and large con-
sumers of petroleum fuels. 

Dèliveries for use in the heating of homes 
and buildings rose to 742,942,000 gallons from 
594,436,000 in 1950, while the amount supplied 
to railways climbed to 317,588,000 gallons 
from 250,770,000. Deliireries: fot -uSein in-
dustrial plants àS.fuel.or matçrial increased 
to 617;390,000 gallons from 495,015,000. 
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FIRST STEP IN SEAWAY CONSTRUCTIOF:  The 
Minister of Transport, Mr. Lionel Chevrier, 
annourced on January 8 that the removal of the 
Gut Dam in the St. Lawrence  iver :)ad been 
completed. "The removal of the dam," he said, 
"represents the first step in the actual con-
struction of the St. Lawrence seaway and 
power project". 

The Gut Dam had been located in the St. 
Lawrence River immediately upstream from the 
entrance to  the  Calop Canal and extended across 
the international boundary blocking the chan-
nel which separates Adams Island on the Cana-
dian side from Gdop Island on the United 
States side of the boundary. 

The dam consisted of a rock-filled timber 
crib structure surmounted by a concrete slao 
two feet in thickness with aclay fill upstream 
and a broken rock fill downstream from.the 
crib work. Total length of dam was ar-
proximately 850 feet wieh total length of crib 
work being 755 feet 

Cbunsel for the Government of Canada stated 
at the hearing of the International Joint 
Commission  at  Albany,  N.Y. on September 2 last 
that it was the intention of the Government 
of Canada, as soon as the  proposed power works 
were approved by the Commission,  to take steps 
for the early removal of Cut Dam when river 
conditio-s and the protection of down river 
and other interests that would be affected 
during removal would permit. 

Following the Order of the International 
Joint Commission  of October 29, 1952, approv - 
ing the power project in the International 
Rapids Section of the St.: Lawrence River, the 
Cànadian Government took immediate action to 
remove the dam, and authority was given on 
October 31, 1952, to enter into a contract for 
the removal of the Gut Dam. The work pro-
gressed satisfactorily and the dam has been 
removed nine days before the time for com-
pletion specified in the contract. 

* 	* * 

HARP SEAL INDUSTRY: -Ihe  need for regulation 
of the harp seal fishery of the North Atlantic 
has been discussed during the past year by 
scientists, members of the Canadian sealing 
industry and representatives of Norway, Den-
mark and France. 

A major part in these  discussions  was taken 
by members of the staff of the St. Andrews 
Biological Station of the Fisheries Research 
Board of Canada. Reporting to the Board's 
annual meetine in Ottawa, Dr.  A.W.H. Needier, 
director of the station, said that an exchange 

of information had been arranged with Nor-
wegian and Eknish investigators, and that the 
Board's Newfoundland Fisheries Research Sta-
tion at St. John's had assisted in sampling 

and tagging seal stocks. 

WHOLESALE PRICE INDEX:  Wholesale prices 
were slightly firmer in November as indicated 
by a rise in the general v.àaolesale price index 
from 221.0 for October to 221.9 for November. 
Only fractional changes were shown by any of 
the major group indexes, with six registering 
advances, while two worked lower. 

Animal products moved  up from 233.1 to 
235.4, reflecting strength in live-stock, 
notably steers, meats, butter, cheese and 
hides, *which outweiehed decreases in eggs and 
fishery products. Firmer prices for news- 
print and woodpulp, which reflected . declining 
strength in the Chnadian dollar, coupled with 
an increase in furniture prices, moved the 
index for wood, wood products and oar, er from 
290.8 to 293.4. 

* * * 

FEED GRAINS RECORD: 	rota l  supplies of 
Canadian feed grains in 1952-53 are at record 
levels as the result of above-average carry-
over stocksandrecord or near-record outturns. 
In view of an increase of six per cent in 
the number of grain-consuming animal units 
over 1951-52, feed requirements will be some-
what higher during the current crop year. 
However, supplies are more than sufficient to 
meet the demand and, even after allowing for 
a larger export movement ehan last year's re-
cord, substantial stocks will be carried over 
at July 31, 1953: 

Gross supplies of feed grain available in 
1952-53 are estimated at 21,500,000 tons, com-
pared with 19,700,000 in 1951-52 and the pre-
vious record of 20,900,000 in 1942-43. 

* * * 
MORE ENGINEERS: The shortage of engineers 
in Canada's expanding industries may be . par-
tially relieved in a few years if the  present 
trend toward engineering as a career, con-
tinues, stated the Minister of Labour, Mr. M. 
F. Gregg, On January 7. Mr, Gregg based his 
statement on a report of the Executive and 
Professional Division of the National EMploy-
ment Service which showed that new regis-. 
trations in engineering at Chnadian univer-
sities in 1952, numbered 2,714 as compared 
with only 1,852 in 1951, and 1,649 in 1950. 

* * * * 

TEXTILES, 1950: 	Gross factory selling 
value of products manufactured by Canada's 
textile industries in 1950 rose eight per 
cent to $1,475,477,000 from $1,364,323,000 in 
the preceding year, according to the annual 
general review by the Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics. The number of  employeess-rose to 
196,576  frein  195,525, and their salaries and 
wages advanced to $380,398,000 from $362,679,- 
000. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

MR. PEARSON'S U.N. STATEMENT:  "Ta bring the 
fighting in Korea to an end and eo move for-
ward into the positive phases of reconstruc-
tion and peaceful settlement is still the 
great challenge which faces the United Na-
•tions," said the President of the General 
Assembly of the United Nations, Mr. L.B. 
Pearson, of Canada,  on the adjournment of .tbe 
Seventh Session, Eècember 22, 1952. "I have no 
doubt that, through our Ckganization, we shall 
persist - and we shall succeed - in our joint 
effort to achieve this objective which remains 
our only objective" (in Korea.) 

Mr. Pearson's statement was, in part, as 
follows: 

"When I was elected to the Presidency on 
Catober 14th, I was under no illusion that it 
would be anything but a difficult.session, or 
that our tasks would be easy of accoffiplish-
ment. I said then that the issues facing us 
would impose as severe tests on our world 
organization as any in its history. This has 
been borne out in our work of the past two 
months. The agenda has been crowded with 
problems of great importance and.complexity, 
but the General Assembly in its deliberations, 
and in its decisions, has neither evaded the 
crucial issues of our troubled‘world, nor 
sought solutions which ignore the hard reali-
ties of the international situation. The task 
which confronted it, then, has been not an 
excuse for inaction, but a challenge to effort. 

"The main question before the Assembly has 
been that of Korea.  At the beginning of this 
Session it was agreed unanimously that the 
Korean question should be given priority. That 
was done because it is the first responsibil-
ity of the United  Nations to do what it can to 
bring the fighting there to an end on honour-
able terms. In the Korean discussions, the 
debate centered around the one remaining 
obstacle to the achievement of an armistice - 
the question of the repatriation of prisoners 
of war. 

"The Resolution on Korea, which 54 members 
of the General Assembly approved on Eècember 
3, represented an important and constructive 
move to solve this question. It reflected a 
full and free exchange of views between mem-
bers of the United Nations, and was aconsensus 
of these views arrived at after lengthy nego-
tiation and discussion. If it had been accept-
ed, it could have brought the fighting in 
Korea to an end without delay. 

"In My capacity as President of the Assem-
bly, and under the terms of the Resolution, I 
communicated the Assembly'S proposals to the 
Foreign Minister of the Central People's 
Government at Peking, and to the North Korean 
authorities.  At  the same time, as President of 
the Assembly, I made an appeal to the Chltiese, 
and North Korean authorities to accept these 
proposals as the basis of an armistice'which 
could bring peace. 
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"The Central People's Government and the 
North Korean authorities have now rejected-the 
United Nations initiative in terms which make 
it.clear that they are not prepared at this 
time to join in the task of bringing the war 
in Korea to an end on terms considered accept-
able to the United  Nations and in conformity 
with international law.;.. 

"Dospitethereply from the Central  People's 
Government and the North Korean authorities, 
I am convinced that the efforts which we have 
made have not been in vain and that they 
represent a major achievement in the history 
of the Seventh Session. For one thing, we 
would have failed in our responsibility to 
this world organization and its principles had 
we not made the attempt. For another, it has 
been demonstrated that nearly all our members 
were prepared to agree on a proposal which, 
consistent with United Nations principles, 
provided the basis for an armistice and even-
tual peace in Korea. 

THE GREAT CHALLENGE 

"lb bring the fighting in Korea to an end 
and to move forward into the positive phases 
of reconstruction and peaceful settlement is 
still, therefore, the great challenge which 
faces the United Nations. I have no doubt 
that, through our Organization, we shall 
persist - and we shall succeed - in our4oint 
effort to achieve this objective, which re-
Mains our only objective" (in Korea.) 

"The other major problem which has occupied 
our attention arises from colonial and racial 
issues. The problem here has been to achieve a 
reconciliation of the principle of the domes-
tic jurisdiction of sovereign states and the 
responsibility of some of them for the admin-
istration of dependent peoples in their pro-
gress toward self-government, with the legit-

imate interest of the United  Nations in human 
rights and freedom for all peoples. Under 
several items on the AsseMbly's agenda, these 
issues have been fully and freely discussed, 
and on the whole with moderation and a high 
sense of responsibility. We have come to see 
that our differences rest more on questions of 
means thaft of ends, more on the pace of pro-
gress than on our destination, about which we 

are in general agreement. 
"I have no wish to attempt to assess in 

detail the work of the Assembly. For one 
thing, it is not finished. I wished only to 
touch on one or two examples to show why I 
think that this has been an important and not 

unproductive Assembly so far. Ifwe have failed 
to find answers to the big questions, if we 

have seemed to be substituting resolutions for 

solutions, and if we have at times laboured 
long for results that did not measure up to 
our hopes, this is not primarily the fault of 

the United Nations. I believe that, in the 

world in which we live - not the one in which 
we should like to live - this Assembly has 
made an honest attempt to come to grips in a  

constructive and responsible manner with some 
of the major . problems of our day. 

"I should like also to take this opportun- 
ity of paying a very well deserved tribute to 
the Secretariat and to its distinguished'lead- 
er, the Secretary-General. The continuity and 
effectiveness of the General Assembly's work 
must depend very largely on the integrity and 
efficiency ofourinternational civil servants. 
The Secretariat have once again served us 
loyally and well, and I should like to express 
the Assembly's appreciation for their ex- 
tremely hard work and devotion to what is 
often a thankless and difficult task; and to 
what is often a misunderstood ideal, that of 

• international service. 
"The work of the Seventh Session is not 

completed, and we shall be carrying on in the 
New Year. During these recent weeks I have 
received, asPresident of the General Assembly, 
a great many . letters from men and women every-
where which deal with matters before our 
Organization.. Theyxcefiettt.the deepiittereÉt 
and anxious'concern with which the whole 
wor/d follows the deliberations of the United  
Nations, and the hopes and prayers for the 
achievement of the purposes to which this 
Organization is dedicated. They reflect too 
the conviction that in the twentieth century 
we cannot dispense with the United Nations, 
which remains - in spite of everything - our 
best hope for the establishment of peace and 
orderly progress." 

* * * * 

FIELD CROPS $1,940,000,000:  Gross value 
of principal field crops produced on Cànadian 
farms in 1952, based on prices during the 
August-November period, is estimated at  $1,-
940,000.000.  When additional payments and 
price adjustments for the remainder of the 
crop year are taken into considération, this 
value may approximate . $2,400,000,000. The 
preliminary estimate compares with a record-
breaking revised total of $2,124,000,000 for 
1951, the nrst time the gross value of Cà-
nada's principal field crops has exceeded $2,- 
000,000,000. 

Direct comparison between these totals 
for the two years does not give a true picture 
of the value of this year's' crops, however, 
since the 1951 total includes final payments 
on the Western  Cànadian wheat, oats and barley 
crops, while the 1952 preliminary estimate is 
based on initial payments only for those crops 
and also for sugar beàts. Estimates for the 
current year's crops are subject to revision 
not only due.to whatever additional payments 
may be made on Western wheat, oats and barley 
but also to other adjustments that may be 
necessary through changes in prices and/or 
production estimates  for  these and other crops. 

The preliMinary estimate for 1952 compares 
with the preliminary figure of $1,717,000,000 
for 1951. 
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NOVEMBER SURPLUS:  During November budsetary 
revenues amounted to $322.1 million and bu. 
dgetary expenditures to $318.2 Million, re-
sulting in a surplus of $3.9 million for the 
month compared with a surplus of $52.1 million 
in November, 1951. For the first eight months 
of the fiscal year the surplus was $291.9 mil-
lion, a decrease of $264.6 million from the 
surplus of $556.5 million for the correspond-
ing period in 1951, the Minister of Finance, 
Mr. Douglas C. Abbott, announced on December 
23. 

Budgetary revenues in November were $14.1 
million more than the total of $308 million 
received in November 1951. Individual income 
tax collections were $13.6 million and customs 
import duties $3.5 million higher while excise 
duties yielded $2.7 million more than in 

November, 1951.  Corporation  income tax collec-
tions, however, were down by $2.5 million and 
excise tax receipts by $3.3  million as compar-
ed with November, 1951. 

OLD AGE SECURITY ' 

The decrease in excise tax collections is, 
of course, accounted for by the fact that 
while last year all receipts from the 10 per 
cent  sales tax were credited to budgetary 
revenues, in 1952 only 8 of the 10 per cent 
was so credited, the other 2 per cent going 
into the Old Age Security Fund. When the 
amount crediteà to the Fund is added to the 
total excise tax receipts, there is a net in-
crease of $9.4 million in collections for the 
month. 

For the fiscal year todate revenues amount-
ed to $2,686.8 million. With two-thirds of the 
year eldpsed, this is approximately 63 per 
cent of the total forecast for the year as a 
whole. It is $218.9 million more than the 
total of $2,468 million collected during the 
corresponding period of 1951. 

Budgetary expenditures for November, at 
$318.2 million, were $62.3 million more than 
the total of $255.9 million for November, 
1951. This was due mainly to increases of $40 
million in defence expenditures (that is, in 
the expenditures of the Departments of Nation-
al Defence and Defence Production), $9.1 mil-

lion in subsidy and tax rental.payments to 
provinces, $2.7 million in expenditures of the 
Eépartment of Veterans Affairs . (principally 
for disability pensions and veterans' allow-
ances), and $2 million in payments of old age 
assistance and blind persons'' allowances 
(excluding pension payments out of the Old Age 
Security Fund to persons 70 years of age and 
over). • 

For the first eight months of the fiscal 
year expenditures amounted to $2;395 million, 
or about 56 per cent of the total of $4,270 
million forecast in the budget for the fiscal 
year as a whole. At this date last year $1,- 

911.5 million or approximately 51 per cent of 

the total expenditures for the year had been 
made. 

Defence expenditures amounted to $152.5 
million in November as compared with $112.5 
million in November, 1951. This brings the 
average for the past three months to $153.6 
million which is still coneiderably below the 
average monthly expenditure of $177.1 million 
for which Parliament has made provision. For 
the first eight months of the fiscal year 
defence expenditures amounted to $1,035.8 
million. This is $330.7 million more than the 
total defence outlay of $705.1  million for the 

. corresponding period last year, an increase of 
nearly 50 per cent. 

* * * * 

5,290.000 WORKERS:  The Monthly Labour Force 
Survey conducted by the Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics relating to the week ended Nbvember 
22, 1952, indicated that there were 5,290,000 
in the civilian labour force, 80,000 more than 
at the beginning of November, 1951. The civil-
ian labour force includes all civilians 14 
years of age and over who, during the survey 
week, (a) worked for pay or profit, or did un-
paid work on a family farm or in a family 
business, (b) had a job but did not work, or 
(c) were looking for work. 

Out of the total civilian labour force of 
5,290,000 there were 5,047,000 persons working 
full or part time during that week; 129,000 
had jobs but did not work at them because of 
bad weather, temporary lay-off,illness, labour 
dispute, vacation or other reason; and another 
114,000 did not have jobs and were seeking 
work. The comparative figures for the week 
ending November 3, 1951, were 4,991,000, 119,- 
000 and 100,000, respectively. 
06 the 5,047,000 who worked during the week, 

4,680,000 worked a full week (defined as 35 
hours or more) and 367,000 worked part of the 
week. Of the latter, 243,000 normally work 
part time; 21,000 others were on short time, 
and 11,000 were on temporary lay-off part of 
the week; 27,000 were away because of illness, 
30,000 because of bad weather, and the balance 
of 35,00 because of industrial dispute, lost 
or found job during the week, vacation or for 
other reason. 

* * * * 

$108,207,000 FOR MOVIES:  Canadians spent an 
unprecedented high total of $108,207,000 on 
motion picture entertainment in 1951, an in-
crease of 15 per cent over the 1950 total of 
$94,152,000. At the same time the nuhber of 
paid admissions increased three per cent to 
$239,132,000 from 231,747,000 the year before. 
and per capita expenditure rose to $7,72 from 
$7.12. 

There were 1,808 regular theatres in opera-
tion during the year and their receipts were 
boosted to $90,986,000 from $82,708,000 in 
1950, while amusement taxes declined slightly 
to $11,374,000 from $11,445,000. All provinces 
shared in the increased receipts. 
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RESEARCH, 1952 .  "The research picture in 
Canada is encouraging," the National Research 
Council reports in a year-end review. "At 
every level, -- the universities, industry, 
Cbvernment departments, and in the institu- 
tions including the National Research Council 
which are devoted exclusively to research, -- 
satisfactory progress is being made and stand-
ards of work are being maintained at a high 
level. There is every reason to be optimistic 
about the future of Canadian research." 

After touching on the work of the Chemistry 
Divisions, the aid rendered indbstry, and work 
in the fields of biology, physics, building 
research, aeronautics and hydraulics, the 
statement proceeds: 

"In addition to its laboratory operations 
at  Ottawa, the National Research Cbuncil main-
tains two regional laboratories. At Saskatoon, 
Saskatchewan, the Prairie Regional Laboratory 
is devoted to the study of ways in which sci-
ence can aid the prairie farmers in finding 
profitable industrial uses for waste or sur-
plus products. 

"An outstanding development was made this 
year in sugar chemistry, using radioactive 
tracers, which led to a new synthesis of sugar 
derivatives. The Maritime Regional Laboratory 
at Halifax, N.S., was opened last summer. Che 
of the more important investigations in pro-
gress, concerns the industrial use of sea-
weeds, which are found in abundance along the 
east coast, and are of great economic import-
ance. 

"Assistance is also given dhrough grants . 

in-aid for the promotion of advanced research 

in Canadian universities, and through scholar. 
ships to selected students to aid them in 
undertaking postgraduate studies. 

"In ffiedical research, there is the closest 
integration of the Council's fellowship and 

medical research program with the similar pro-

grams of the Defence Research Board, the 
National Cancer Institute, the Canadian Arth-

ritis and Rheumatism Society, and the federal 

Department  of National Health and of Veterans' 

Affairs. 
"A Technical Information Service is main-

tained at  Ottawa  to provide needed scientific 
and technological information to industrial 
firms throughout Canada. Field representatives 

in the principal industrial areas in each 

province, working in co-operation with pro-
vincial agencies wherever possible, call on 

the trade at regular intervals. TIS answers 

about 400 inquiries each month." 
* * * * 

PIPED OIL:  Deliveries of oil through Canadian 

pipe lines in September amounted to 9.453,157 
barrels, 725,522 barrels below August, but 
1,124,830 barrels higher than in the same 

month last year. This brought cumulative de-

liveries for the first nine months of 1952 to 

75,923,815 barrels, 17.9 per cent over last 
year's corresponding total of 64,401.872. 

CNR ECONOMIC PROBLEM:"Industrial development 
which, during the past five or six years has 
done so much to strengthen the Canadian econ-
omy, has at the same time created an anomalous 
situation for Canada's railways. This was 
evident in 1952 and promises to be just as 
marked during the coming year," said Mr. 
Donald Gordon,  President, Eanadian National 
Railways, in a year-end review. 

Mr. Cordon proceeded, in part: 
"The continuing surge of business expansion 

has been accompanied by an increase in freight 
tonnage hauled over Canadian lines. Each year 
since 1946 has seen new records set in gross 
revenues but net revenues, with the exception 
of one year, have steadily declined in per-
centage terms. 

'Mounting costs, which have outstripped in-
creased revenues, are of course the reason for 
this seeming paradox. Between 1945 and 1951 
gross revenues rose by 44 per cent while 
operating costs increased by 64 per cent. Our 
financial results for 1952 will not be known 
until the final figures are in and cannot even 
be estimated until present uncertainties have 
been resolved, but it is apparent that this 
trend is continuing.... 

"Our problem is to obtain a reasonable bal-
ance between revenues and expenses, and the 
current situation in this respect is not a 
happy one. The C.N.R. isthe biggest industrial 
buyer of materials in the country, and last 
year we again had to pay substantially higher 
prices for our supplies. For example, in the 
first 9 months of the year, the cost of ties 
climbed 18.36 per cent; rail 7.14 per cent; 
steel 8.85 per cent, and the general index 
of railway material prices was up 6.64 per 
cent..;." 

* * * * 

CENSUS FACTS.  Of the 3,011,322 male and 1, 
073,829 female wage - or salary-earners in the 
Canadian labour force at the time of the 1951 
Cansus, 

- 16 per cent of the men and 40 per cent 
of the women earned less than $1,000 per year; 

-- 27 per cent of the men and 44 per-cent 
of the women earned between  $1,000. and  $2,000 
per year: 

-- 13 per cent of the women earned in ex-
cess of $2.000 per year; 

-- 37 per cent of the men earned between 
$2,000 and $3,000 per year; 

-- 11.5 per cent of the men earned between 
$3,000 and $4,000 per year; 

-- five per cent of the men earned in ex-
cess of $4,000 per year; 

-- over three per cent of the men and four 
per cent of the women failed to report their 
earnings. 

* * * * 

Canada exports nearly ten times as much 
macaroni, spaghetti and vermicelli as it im-
ports. 
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MR. HOWE HERALDS MAINTENANCE OF PROSPERITY IN 1953 

YEAR-END ANALYSIS:  In ayear-end review and 
forecast of Canadas  economic situation, the 
Minister of Trade and Commerce and Minister of 
Défence Production, Mr. C.D. HOwe, heralded a 
prosperous 1953 during which the defence pre-
paredness programme would enter a phase of 
large-scale production of complex military 
equipment. 

Gin prospects for 1953, he said: 
"While economic events during the coming 

year are subject to developments in the field 
of international relations, present prospects 
show little indication of any major change in 
1953 from the generally favourable conditions 
that have prevailed in 1952. 

"Production for dèfence purposes will con-
tinue as a significant factor in the economy. 
Strategic resource development may absorb even 
more resources  than  in 1952.  Total  capital ex-
penditure will continue at a high level. 

- 

EXPORT FIELD 

"Prospects in the export  field are more 
difficult to predict. During the first nine 
months of 1952, Cànada's exports to countries 
other than the United States showed an in-
crease of 34 per cent over the like period in 
1951. Because of exchange difficulties, it 
would not be surprising if sales to some over-
seas countries were not fully maintained at 
the exceedingly high levels realized in 1952. 
At the same time, present prospects would 
appear to indicate the continuation of a firm 
market in the United States, our largest 
customer.  On the whole, foreign demand is 
likely to remain firm for most of Cànada's 
leading export items such as wheat, newsprint, 
base metals, and other raw and processed 
materials required to support the generally 
risinà level of industrial production in ottier 
western nati,ons. 

"While there could be soft spots, prospect-
ive  demands for defence, for capital expan. 
sion, and for exports, when taken in conjunc. 
tion with the present strengthèning in the 
domestic consumer market, suggest the main-
tenance in 1953 of a generally hish level of 
activity and continued moderate upward move-
ment in incomes and employment.". 

Under the Eeading of Defence Preparedness, 
Mr. Hbwe said: 

"The Cànadian defence  production  program is 
now approaching the end of its second year. 
The first year was one of preparation, of 
designing and constructing plants and equip-

ment, of determining types of military goods 

to be produed, of undertaking developmental 
work, and ot placing some of the most import-
ant contracts.  At the same timè there were 
purchases of many miscellaneous items for 

which no spcial facilities were required. The 
current year may be régarded as one in which 

many of the specialized facilities have been  

put into place and the production of various 
complicated items commenced. Large scale pro-
duction of complex equipment should character-
ize next year, while minor Programs will tend 
to fall off. 

"Aisiknificant indicàtion of the:progress 
of defence procurement is the changed position 
of Canada-United States mutual procurement. 
During 1951, the value of Canadian Government 
defànce orders placed in the United States was 
nearly two and one half times as large as 
corresponding United States orders placed in 
Canada.  In 1952, on the other hand, the situa-
tion altered so radically that the total for 
the two years should be approximately in bal-
ance. This development has taken place for 
several reasons. The  United States has become 
increasingly aware of Cànadian facilities, 
while Canada has been able to depend more 
fully upon its own sources of supply and, in 
some cases, to reduce or cancel orders already 
placed iH the United States. During the first 
year, in particular, the United States was the 
only available source for U.S.-type equipment. 
An illùstration of Cànada's increasing capa-
city to supply its own needs is the decision 
to use the Oerenda engine produced by A.V. Roe 
(Canada)  Ltd. to replace the U.S. J-47 in the 
F:86 sabre fighters. 

DEFENCE PROGRAM 

"Canada's defence program is one of pre-
paredness, and the international situation 
suggests that the need for such a program may 
continue for a considerable time...." 
Capital  Investment- "Canada's total investment 
program in 1952, including outlays for defence 
installations, the development of strategic 
resources, and all other purposes combined, is 
exeected to reach $5.2 billion. Even after 
allowance for higher costs this represents an 
increase of about eight per cent over the 
volume of work realized in 1951." 
Foreign Trade.  "The high level of demand  th  
foreign markets has led to substantial expan-
sion in exports of C:anadian products. The 
value of commodity exports for 1952 will reéch 
about $4,4 billion, the highest level in his-
tory. With only minor changes in export price 
levels, most of the increase in the value of 
exports resulted from an increase in unit 
volume. During the first nine months of 1952 
the actual volume of exports was more than 
twelve per cent higher than during the same 
period of 1951. The largest items in these 
increases were among such traditional export 
products as wheat and other grain, newsprint, 
and base metals, together with such manufac-
tured products as automobiles and farm imple-
ments." 
Employment and Wages -  'With high levels of 
employment and rising wage rates, labour in-
come has reached record levles. In July,làbour. 

J'  
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income for the first time exceeded $900 »mil-
lion in a single month. For the full year it 
will be close to $10% billion. In the light of 
recent decreases in consumer prices, this has 
resulted in an increase in the purchasing 
power of the general public in terms of actual 
goods and services. As we go into 1953, this 
high level of purchasing power will provide an 
important element of strength to consumer 
expenditure and the Canadian economy as a 
whole." 

* * * * 

901.000,200 BUSHELS OF WHEAT: Potential 
supplies of Cànadian wheat for -052-53 are now 
placed at 901,000,000 bushels, comprised of 
carryover stocks of 213,000,000 and the new 
crop estimated at arecord 688,000,000 bushels. 
Total wheat supplies are thus 159,000,000 
bushels greater than in 1951-52 and are second 
only to the record total of 980,000,000 in 
1942-43. 

The quality of the 1952 western crop is 
high, some 53  per 'cent  now being expected to 
grade Nb. 1 or 2 Northern with a further 37 
per cent grading Nb. 3 or4 Nbrthern. Handlings 
of the 1952 crop will be facilitated by the 
low proportion of grain grading tough or 
damp -- a situation in sharp contrast to that 
existing during the two previous crop years. 

Should domestic use -- human consumption, 
seed, feed and waste -- approximate  16.0,000,-
000  bushels, some 740,000,000 would be avail-
able either for export or for carryover at the 
emd of the crop year. Market demand has been 
strong and it is evident that, in addition to 
the already committed International Wheat 
Agreement quota of 235,000.000 bushels, large 
quantities of Class II wheat, both high and 
low grade, will be exported during the crop 
year. In this connection it should be noted 
that, although most of the 213,000,000-bushel 
carryover at July 31, 1952 was of low quality, 
a large proportion of these stocks has now 
been committed for sale. 

Forward sales have been heavy and it is 
probable that the total export movement of 
wheat this crop year will be limited mainly 
by the amount of transport available to the 
trade. Should it prove possible to approach 
the previous record of 408,000,000 bushels 
of wheat and flour in terms of wheat exported 
in 1928-29, the carryover at July 31, 1953 
would be in excess of 330,000,000 bushels, but 
still far below the record carryover of 595,- 

000,000 in store at July 31, 1943. 

* * * * 

ELECTRIC EMfflreCCRD: Production of electric 
energy by central electric stations climbed to 

an all-time monthly peak in October. Total for 

the month, at 5,418,718,000 kilowatt hours, 

rose two per cent over the previous high of 

5,334,918,000 in May, and was 10 per cent 
greater than last year's October output of 

4,921,211,000 kilowatt hours. 

TELEVISION Aammumm  The Canadian Broad-
casting  Corporation  announced on Eecember 29 
that an agreement had been reached with the 
National Broadcasting  Company and the Columbia 

 Broadcasting'System in connection with the 
bringing of some American television programs 
into Canada. 

The CBC said that, as in the case of radio, 
programs would be selected which would fit 
into the general program pattern of its tele-
vision stations. The agreement covers CBC TV 
stations at  Toronto and Mbntreal.  Toronto  will 
receive the programs via the Bell Telephone 
micro-wave relay from Buffalo. Until . these 
facilities are available between  Toronto and 
Montreal, probably next spring, the latter 
city will recérve such programs via kinescope. 
Commitments re specific programs have not yet 
been made although an announcement in this 
regard is expected soon. 

* * * * 

EMPLOYMENT HIGH:  Employment levels generally 
in November continued to exceed those of a 
year ago, states the first of a series of 
joint monthly news releases by the Department 
of Labour and the Bureau of Statistics. The 
lessening of activity in industries affected 
by weather conditions, however, caused the 
usual reduction from the seasonally peak 
levels of SepteMber  and  October. 

Cànada's civilian labour force in Nbvember 
totalted 5,290,000, according to a summary of 
results of the labour force survey conducted 
by the Bureau of Statistics and relating to 
the week ended Nbvember 22',. which is included 
in the release. This total is 80,000 more than 
indicated by . the survey at the beginning of 
November last year. 

* * * * 

VIETNAM, LAOS, CAMBODIA:'The  Department of 
External Affairs announced on December 30 that 
the Cànadian Cbvernment had accorded recogni-
tion to Vietnam, Laos and Càmbodia as Asso-
ciated States of Indochina within the French 
Union in accordance with the terms of agree-
ments between France and  the respective States. 
The Foreign Ministers of Vietnam, Laos and 
Càmbodia have been informed of this decision. 

* * * * 

WHEAT - STOCKS: Visible supplies of Cànadian 
wheat in store or in transit in North America 
on Eècember 11 amounted to 243,774,000 bushels 
as compared with 202,207,000 onthe correspond-
ing date last year. 

* * * * 

Cànadian exports of iron ore jumped from 
only six tons in the first seven months of 
1938 to 1,452,075 tons in the corresponding 
reriod of this year. The 1952 total was nearly 
38 per cent above the 1,054,688 tons exported 
in the first seven months of last year. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

EXPORTS. SET RECOReU  With large earlier 
gains swelled by a record monthly value in 
November, Canada's . domestic exports to all 
countries rose to  an  all-time high value of 
$3,898,500,000 in the first eleven months of 
1952, up 10 per cent ft.om  the  preceding year's 
January-November value of $3,535,100,000, and 
only sliettlyless than the 1951 full-year total 
of $3,914,500,000. The November value was 
$385;900,000 as compared with $379,500,000 a 
year earlier. 

Exports of foreign produce rose in value 
in the January-November period to $50,371,000 
from-$43,259,000 in the corresponding 1951 

• period, but declined inNovember to $4,551,000 
• from $4,959,000 in the  same month of 1951. - 

Export prices remained relatively stable 
in November, but were five per cent belôw 
those of November a year ago when the index 
stood at its post-war peak. Almost the whole 
increase in exports from Cttober to November 
was due to an increased volume of goods ex-
ported, and the increase in volume from Nov-
ember, 1951, was 7.1 per cent, as compared 
with a value gain of only 1.7 per cent.- The  
volume of exports in November was hiàher than 
in any previous post-war month, surpassing the 
previous peak (May, 1952) by 2.5 per cent. In 
the eleven months ending November, export 
prices averagedalightly below those of the 
corresponding 1951 period, and the gain in the 

volume of exports was 11 per cent, slightlY 
greater than the increase in export value. 

January-November shipments were higher in 
value to the United Kingdom, but slightly 
lower to the United States. Shipments to other 
Commonwealth  countries as a group increased 
in value, and there were substantial increases 
to Continental Europe, Latin American coun-
tries, and other foreign countries. 

There was a mixture of gains and losses 
among the major export commodities in the 
eleven-month period. Many important export 
staples showed large increases, including 
wheat and other grains, newsprint paper, alu-
minum and products, copper and products, nick-
el, zinc and products, lead and products, and 
asbestos. Some manufactured exports also in-
creased sharply especially aircraft and parts, 
freight automobiles and electrical apparatus. 
There were declines in wood pulp, planks and 
boards, cattle and beef and cheese. In Nov-
ember there were increases in grains other 
than wheat, beef and veal, planks and boards, 
newsprint paper, aluminum and products, copper 
and products, electrical apparatus, and air-
craft, but declines in wheat, cattle, wood 
pulp, farm implements, automobiles, zinc and 
products and lead and products. Lower export 
prices have affected wood pulp, lead and zinc 
in recent months. 
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Exports to the United States in the Jan-
uary-November period fell slightly in value 
to $2,086,179,000ascompared with $2;107,735,- 
000 a year earlier, and that country's share 
in Canada  exports declined to 53.4 per cent 
from 59.6 a year earlier. In November, exports 
to the United States at $209,841,000 were 
virtually unchanged from the previous year. 
Main increases in the eleven months were among 
agricultural products, and non-ferrous metals, 
while principal declines were in animal pro-
ducts -- a reflection of the U.S. embargo on 
Cànadian beef and cattle -- and in wood and 
paper. 

Shipments to the United Kingdom increased 
20.5 per cent in the first eleven months of 
1252 to $685,258,000 from $568,320,000 in  the  
same period of 1951, and their proportion of 
Cànadian exports rose to 17.6 per cent from 
16.1. In November the value advanced to $59,- 
825,000 from $57,991,000. Increases in the 
eleven months were general among the larger 
commodity groups, with the largest gains in 
agricultural products, wood and paper, and 
non-ferrous metals. There was a mixed trend in 
November. 

COMMONWEALTH COUNTRIES 

Exports to Commonwealth countries other 
ehan  the  United Kingdom in the  January-November 
period rose in value to $244,444,000 from 
$218,682,000 in the corresponding period of 
1951, but declined in November to $20,908,000 
from $23,935,000. In the eleven months there 
were increased exports to Trinidad and Tobago, 
India and Pakistan, Càylon and Australia, but 
smaller shipments tothelllicin of South Africa, 
Federation of Malaya, Hong Kong, and New 
Zealand. 

There was a sharp gain in exports to Latin 
American countries In the eleven months to 
$249,886,000 from $179,643,000 in the cor-
responding period of 1951, but the November 
value moved down to $21,507,000 from $26,633,- 
000. Eleven-month exports were up sharply to 
Brazil, Cuba, Mexico, Panama, Peru, and Vene-
zuela, but there were decreased shipments to 
Chile. 

With larger exports to the majority of the 
principal Continental.EUropean countries,ship-
ments to that area in the January-November 
period rose 41 per cent in value to $442,104,- 
000 from $312,862,000 in the similar period 
in 1951. Increased shipments to Western Ger-

many, Belgium and Luxembourg, the  Netherlands, 

Norway and Yugoslavia accounted for the great-

er part of this gain. November exports rose in 

value to $46,072,000 from $39,487,000. 
Substantially larger exports to Japan, 

Egypt, Lebanon and the Belgian Congo boosted 
eleven-month exports to the remaining group 
of foreign countries to $176,187,000 from 

$132,843,000 a year earlier. In November the 

value was $25,933,000 against $20,313,000. 

NR. WRONG'S ADDRESS:  The following is an 
excerpt dealing with trade policy from the 
address of Mr. Hume Wrong, Cànadian Ambassador 
to the United States, before the Investment 
Bankers Association of America, Hollywood 
Beach, Fia., on Eàcember 3. 

"I am glad to say that in the field of 
trade policy, as in most other fields, Càna-
dians and Americans are pursuing similar ob-
jectives. Trade relations between the U.S. 
and Canada are good - but there is still room 
for improvement. Each country has for a long 
time been the other's best customer. Trade 
between them has grown about seven times in 
value and three times in volume since before 
the war. No very serious obstacles to trade 
in raw materials now exist. Canadians are 
conscious, however, that Americans still do 
not buy as much from them as they do from you, 
and wish that this country was as ready to 
admit Cànadian manufactured goods and agri-
cultural products as Canadian metals and other 
raw materials. • 

OVERSEAS CUSTOMERS 

"To both our countries the position of our 
overseas customers is of critical importance. 
Their ability to continue buying goods which 
they need and which we in North America wish 
to sell them is limited to the dollars they 
obtain by trade, aid and loans or investments. 
A11 of us, having learned our lesson, re-
cognize the fundamental truth of the current 
slogan that 'trade is better than aid'. We 
also recognize that the economic strength of 
the nations of the free world is, in our dan-
gerous era, the foundation of its military 
power and political security. In North America 
there is developing a better public under-
standing of the responsibilities of the good 
debtor and the good creditor. Both must play 
their proper parts. 

"In this matter Cànada'has a dual role. 
Ch the one hand, Canada  has been the recipient 
of a large volume of foreign investment; total 
non-resident investments in Canada are valued 
at some $9.4 billion, of which over $7.2 bil-
lions are held in the United States. Ch the 
other hand, Canada is, on a much smaller 
scale, a net creditor of several countries to 
which substantial loans were made during the 
period of post-war reconstruction. Thus, it 
behooves  Canada  to act both as a good debtor 
and as a good creditor. In order to service 
and ultimately to repay the loans and invest-
ments received, Canada must develop an over-
all export surplus. The same is true of the 
overseas countries to which we and you have 
made loans. They can repay us only in goods 
and services, whether supplied direct or 
through multilateral settlements. It is a 
very hopeful sign that in both your country 
and mine there is at least developing a fairly 
general public understanding of the role of 

si 

2 



x 

re 

(C.W.B. January 16, 1953) 

the good creditor. In this process of public 
education business and financial associations 
can play, and are playing, a very important 
part. 

"The biggest international economic problem 
of today is how to complete the task of sub-
stituting trade for aid. I emphasize that this 
is the completion of a task, in which very 
great progress has been made. I think, how-
ever, that we shall, and should, want some 
special forms of aid to continue. Military 
aid.by  the United States and also by Canada 
will, I am sure, go on until we feel greater 
confidence that we and our partners in the 
North Atlantic alliance have together built 
up the strength of our collective forces and 
armaments to a safer level. Economic aid I 
would expect also to continue in such forms 
as technical assistance to under-developed 
countries, through methods like the  Point Four 
programme and the Colombo Plan of •British 
Commonwealth countries. 

"Apart from daese forms of aid, which are 
in part investments in our own security, our 
aim now must surely be to encourage the doing 
of what still has to be done to bring the 
economics of our friends and allies in Western  
Europe and the  Sterling  Area into a sufficient-
ly safe balance to enable them to remove the 
wasteful blockages to international trade 
caused by import and payments restrictions, 
and hence to restore the convertibility of 
currencies and multilateral trading. That this 
should be accomplished is, I am sure, pro-
foundly in the interest of both the United 
States and Canada...." 

PRODUCTION RECORDS:  New high production 
records were established in the first ten 
months of 1952 for crude petroleum, natural 
gas, and iron ore, while marked increases were 
shown for cement, lead, silver, and zinc, 
according to the Bureau's monthly summary of 
production of leading minerals. Asbestos, 
coal,copper, and lime were among the declines. 

Ten-month production of crude petroleum 
amounted to 49,825,739 barrels against 39,- 
640,911 in the similar period of 1951; natural 
gas, 75,743,724M cubic feet against 62,643,- 
810 M; iron ore, 4,509,139 tons compared with 
4,072,684; cement, 15,865,689 barrels against 
14,928,573; lead, 135,978 tons against 127,- 
810; silver, 20,074,435 fine ounces against 
19,070,598; and zinc, 306,381 tons against 
280,851. 

* * * * 

RAIL PEAKS:  Operating revenues and ex-
penses of Canadian railways both climbed to 
record levels for September. Earnings rose 
eiet per cent to $98,625,936 from $91,370,423 
in September, 1951, and expenses by three per 
cent to $82,788,531 from $80,217,870. The 
resulting operating income in September was 
$8,999,129 compared with $5,423,209. 

For the first nine months of 1952, operating 
revenues and expenses were at peak levels for 
the period, the former rising to $862,700,365 
from $795,298,823 a year earlier, and the 
latter to $777,197,787 from $718,355,888. 
Operating income for the nine months was $42,- 
152,765 as against $38,997,837. 

* * * * 
* * * * 

INVENTORIES LOWER:  Continuing the almost 
steady decline since the end of 1951, the 
estimated total value of inventories held by 
Canadian manufacturers at the end of October 
dropped to $3,442,000,000 down one million 
from the September value of $3,443,000,000 
and three per cent under the preceding year's 
October total of $3,561,000,000, according to 
the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. In index 
terms, October inventories were 184.9 per cent 
of the average 1947 value compared with 185.0 
in the preceding month and 191.3 a year ear-
lier. 

Shipments values showed an overall increase 
of 1.7 per cent over September but were 3.3 
per cent lower than in October, 1951. Cumu-
lative shipments for the first ten months of 
1952 were 2.3 per cent above the same period 
of 1951. The index number for total shipments 
in October was 188.7 compared with 185.5 in 
September and 183.9 in October, 1951. 

* * * *  

AUTO SHIPMENTS VP 28 P.C.:.Factory ship-
ments of Canadian-made motor vehicles rose 
28 per cent in Cttober over the same month of 
1951. This was the sixth successive monthly 
increase since April. Substantial decreases 
in the January-March period, and a slight drop 
in May, held the increase for the first ten 
months of 1952 to three per cent. Shipments of 
made-in-Canada vehicles in October amounted to 
41,659 as compared with 32,462, bringing the 
ten-month total to 371,486 units compared with 
362,225. 

▪ * * 

WHEAT SUPPLIES:  Visible supplies of Cana-
dian wheat in store or in transit in North 
America on December 23 amounted to 251,502,000 
bushels, 12 per cent above the 1951 corre-
sponding total of 224,096,000 bushels. Over-
seas export clearances of wheat during the 
week increased to 2,457,000 bushels from 1,- 
166,000 a year earlier, and in the cumulative 
period advanced to 123,665,000 bushels from 
97,236,000.. 

01 the $235,620,345 worth of farm imple-
ments and equipment sold in Canada in 1951, 
$141,113,833 worth was sold in the Prairie 
Provinces. 

* * * * 

Canada's jewellery and silverware industry 
produced $137,862 worth of church goods such 
as chalices in 1950. 
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down to $151,000,000 from $162,000,000 for 
1951. Price of gold at the Royal Canadian Mint 
ranged from $35.38 to $33.58 per troy ounce, 
and averages $34.27 against $36.85 in 1951 and 
$38.05 in 1950. Value of mineral fuels rose 
13 per cent to $262,000,000 from $233,000,000 
in 1951. Output of crude petroleum increased 
to 61,000,000 barrels at $143,000,000 from 
48,000,000 barrels at $117,000,000 in 1951. 
Output of natural gas rose 10 per cent in 
quantity to 87,591,000 M cubic feet, and in 
value by 30 per cent to $9,300,000. Coal 
production declined 6.5 per cent to 17,360, 
000 tons, but the value was up slightly at 
$109,420,000. 

Non-metallics as a group rose in value to 
$124,304,000 from $115,707,000 in 1951. As-
bestos--main item in the group--increased in 
value to $88,823,000 from $81,584,000, but 
tonnage was slightly lower,  at 966,000 tons 
against 973,000. Barite and fluorspar showed 
gains in output, while feldspar and mica de-
clined. Sulphur in the form of pyrite, sul-
phuric acid and elemental sulphur increased 
18.6 per cent in quantity to 441,000 tons; 
pyrite from new sources in EQUebec and sulphur 
from natural gas in Alberta contributed to 
this increase. 
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1952 MINERAL PRODUCTION SETS NEW RECORD 

$1, 278, 000, 000 TOTAL:  With out s t and in g 
increases in crude petroleum, asbestos, cement 
and iron ore outweighing declines for some of 
the principal metals, including gold, nickel, 
copper, zinc and lead, the value of Canada's 
mineral production in 1952 soared to a new 
all-time high of $1,278,000,000,.according to 
preliminary estimates. This  •was $33,000,000 
or 2.6 per cent higher than the previous peak 
value of $1,245,000,000 for 1951, and $233,- 
000,000 or 22 per cent above the 1949 total 
of $1,045,000,000. 

Total output value of metals in 1952 is 
estimated at $728,000,000 against $745,000,000 
in 1951, a drop of 2.3 per cent. The tonnage 
of zinc was up 12 per cent to 382,000 tons but 
the value declined nearly two per cent to 
$133,460,000. Lead production increased four 
per cent to 165,000 tons but the value dropped 
eight per cent to $53,322,000. Output of nick-
el rose 1.5 per cent to 140,000 tons but the 
value was slightly lower at $150,909,000. 
Copper declined 4.5 per cent in quantity to 
158,000 tons but the increase in average  price 
during the year was not sufficient to offset 
this decline and the value fell one per cent 
to $147,850,000. 

Gold production totalled 4,419,000 ounces 
against 4,392,000 in 1951, but the value was 

* * * * 

MOTHER TONGUES:  Less than 12 per cent of 
the Canadian population reportedmothertongues 
other than English and French in 1951 as 
compared with over 14 per cent in 1941 and 
nearly 16 per cent in 1931, according to a 
1951 Census bulletin on population by official 
language and mother tongue released by the 
Bureau of Statistics. 

Buring the 1941-1951 decade the population 
of English and French mother tongues rose 
from 9,842,943 to 12,349,659, while that of 
other mother tongues declined from 1,663,712 
to 1,659,770. Among the sixteen numerically 
largest mother tongues  the  numbers of English, 
French, German, Indian and Eskimo, Italian, 
Netherlands, Polish, Slovak and Ukrainian in-
creased, and those of Chinese, Finnish, Japan-
ese, Magyar, Russian, Scandinavian and Yiddish 
decreased, as did the total of the remaining 
mother tongues. 

In relation to the total, however, only 
the percentages of English and Netherlands 
mother tongues rose in the decade, the former 
advancing from 56.4 to 59.1 per cent due part-
ly to the entry of Newfoundland and the latter 
from 0.5 to 0.6 per cent as a result of heavy 
post-war immigration. The proportions of 
Italian and Slovak mother tongues did not 
change, but those of the remaining ones de-
clined. The proportion of French mother ton-
gues dropped from 29.2 to 29 per cent, but 
the most marked decline was in that of Scand-
inavian mother tongue which dropped from 1.3  

to 0.8 per cent. 
There were 8,280,809 persons of English 

mother tongue in 1951 as compared with 6,488,- 
190 ten years earlier, and 4,068;850 of French 
mother tongue as against 3,354;753. Of the 
other mother tonsues,Ukrainian was numerically 
largest in 1951 with 352,323, up from 313,273 
and second place in 1941. In second place was 
German with 329,302, up from 322,228 but down 
from first place in 1941. Indian and Eskimo 
moved up to third from fourth .largest with 
144,787 as against 130,939, and Polish to 
fourth from sixth with a.relatively small 
increase from 128,711 to 129,238. 

Scandinavian was fifth with 106,848, down 
from 143,917 and third place a decade earlier. 
In sixth place was Yiddish with 103,593, down 
from 129,806 and fifth place. Next in order 
were Italian with 92,244 as against 80,260; 
Neeherlands, 87,935 as against 53,215; Magyar, 
42,402 (46,287); Slovak, 45,516 (37,604); 
Russian, 39,223 (52,431); Finnish, 31,771. 
(37,331); Chinese, 28,289 (33,500);. and Japan-
ese, 17,589 (22,359). Airing  the  ten years the 
population of the remaining mother tongues 
dropped from 131,851 to 108,710. 

Chtario had the largest population in 1951 
with mother.tongues other than English and 
French (500,598), followed by Saskatchewan 
(279,040). 

The population of Indian and Eskimo mother 
tongues together formed the largest part of 
the population of the Northwest Territories. 
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GROWTH OF OIL INDUSTRY:  About 2,000 per-
manent new jobs have been created in the pe-
troleum products industry since 1948 through 
the construction or expansion of about 25 oil 
refineries, it was announced on January 13 by 
the Minister of Labour, Mk. M.F. Gregg. 

This growth, following on the discovery of 
the Leduc oil fields in 1947, was reflected in 
an increase in the employment index for the 
petroleum products industry which rose from 
149.3 in 1949 (1939=100) to 172.5 in 1951, 
the Minister pointed out. 

In 1946, only 9 per cent of the oil used 
by Canadian refineries was Cànadian crude oil. 
In 1952, with the greatly expanded refinery 
capacity it was estimated that 37 per cent 
of crude oil processed is Cànadian.  Production  
of crude oil in Canada  increased from 12,- 
400,000 barrels in 1948 to 48,125,000 barrels 
in 1951, and 37,700,000 barrels in the first 
eight months of 1952. Alberta produced 96 per 
cent of all Cànadian crude oil in 1951. 
Dœ to the increasing availability of Càna-

dian crude oil, there has been a regional 
shift in the location of refinery expansion 
during the last five years. Earlier expansion 
in the Quebec region was based on imported 
oil, while later expansion took place in the 
Prairie provinces and was based on Cànadian 
oil. 

While investment in the petroleum industry 
has quadrupled from $296,000,000 in 1945 to 
$1,225,000,000 in 1951, employment has not 
increased in proportion. Even though capital 

investment intheindustry was at a high level, 
employment was only about 25,000 workers. 

A large volume of investment is expected 
again in 1953 and a number of important pro-
jects are already underway or at the planning 

stage. 

* * * 

FARM CASH INCOME: Cash income of Canadian 

farmers from the sale of farm prodUcts in 1952 
amounted to an estimated $2,787,834,000, only 

slightly below the all-time high of $2,825,-

511,000  received in 1951, according to advance 

preliminary figures released by the Dominion 

Bureau of Statistics. In addition, supplemen-

tary payments made under the provisions of the 
Prairie Farm Assistance Act'amounted to $5,- 
100,000 as compared with $13,800,000 in 1951. 

Cash  receipts from the sale of grains were 

substantially higher than a year ago as a re-

sult of the adverse weather conditions in the 
Prairie Provinces which caused a heavy carry-

over of the 1951 crop for harvest and delivery 

in the spring of 1952. More than offsetting 

these increases were smaller grain participa-

tion and adjustment payments and a substantial 

decline in the returns from the sale of live 

stock and eggs. 

DEFENCE SCIENCE CONFERENCE:  Led by Dr. 
Solandt, Chairman of the Defence Research 

Board, a group of senior DRB scientists  • nd 
military représentatives will participate in 
the fourth .meeting of the Commonwealth Ad-
visory Committee on Eëfence Science to be held 
at New  Delhi, India, March 2 to 14, it was 
announced simultaneously in Ottawa and London 
on January 13. 

The committee's main objective is to.  pro-
mote scientific research relative to defence 
in all fields by closer collaboration within 
the Commonwealth. The Indian conference pro-
vides an opportunity for senior Commonwealth 
scientists and Service officers to exchange 
views an important current defénce matters. 

The Canadian delegation will include Major 
General S.F. Clark, Cànadian Army Quarter-
master General who has attended the three 
previous committee meetings held in the U.K.; 
Dr.  N.W. Morton, who supervises DRB's ac-
tivities in the fields of operational, medical 
and human resources research and environmental 
protection and who advised the Indian Govern-
ment in psychology in 1947, and Dr. J.E. 
Keyston, Chief Superintendent of the Board's 
Naval Research Establishment  at Halifax, who 
will represent both ERB and RN  interests. 
Dr.  Keyston advised the Indian Government on 
the setting up of a scientific naval research 
organization in 1949, 

The U.K. delegation will be led by Sir 
John Cockcroft, Scientific Adviser to the 
Ministry of Defence, and will include eminent 
British scientists and Service officers. 
Other Commonwealth countries represented be-
sides  Canada  will be Australia, New Zealand 
and Pakistan. 

The conference will be opened by the Indian 
Minister of Defence and during following 
sessions, the chair will be taken by dele-
gates from the various Commonwealth countries. 
An opportunity to visit Indian research es-
tablishments will be extended the delegates. 

* * * * 
HANOVER FIELD EXERCISE:  High velocity 
guns of three infantry battalions of the 27th 
Cànadian Infantry Brigade echoed over German 
field-firing ranges at Hohne on January 12 as 
anti-tank components of the Cànadian Brigade 
started a 12-day shoot, the first field train-
ing exercise of 1953. 

Seventeen-pounder guns of support companies 
from the Queen's Own Rifles of Canada, the 
Carleton and York Regiment and the North Nova 
Scotia Highlanders have been moved 45 miles 
north from the Brigade's  base  at Hanover to 
the Hohne ranges for classification and tac-
tical firing tests. 

About 1,000 rounds of high explosive and 
armour-piercing shells were fired Lative days. 
The rest of the 12-day manoeuvre is being 
spent anfiéld gun drills andtatticil handling: 
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* * * * 

INDUSTRIAL RECORDS:  Canadas  newly-re-
vised index of industrial production was re-
leased on December 30 by the Dominion  Bureau 
of Statistics in a reference paper of 118 
pages. The most comprehensive ever constructed 
by the Bureau, the new index incorporates 
annual census of industry records and better- 
ments in the method of treating the basic 

IIIP 

statistics. 

(C.W.B. January 16. 1953) 

"BAIDA" IN ACTION:  Ob Board HMCS Heide 
in Korean Waters -- This Tribal class de-
stroyer, famous for her work in the English 
Channel and the Bay of Biscay during the Se-
cond World War, bagged a train on her second 
patrol, after less than a month in the  Korean 
war theatre. 

The  Haida's first taste of battle came in 
the Songjin area while the ship was bombarding 
factories and marshalling yards in the city. 
A shore battery, in the same position as the 
one that hit HNCS Iroquois in October, killing 
an officer and two men, opened fire on the 
ship but the rounds fell short. 

The Heide turned fast, put on a burst of 
speed and laid down a heavy barrage around 
the  gun emplacement. After a few minutes the 
gun was silenced, and spotting aricraft re-
ported that the crywhadabandoned their weapon 
and retired to a bunker. 

On  December 18, at 3.48 a.m., the news 
was flashed to the Heide that a train was 
coming down the line, southward bound. At 
4.48 a.m. the train puffed into sight and all 
of the Haida's guns roared. With less than two 
minutes for the train to cross the open cut 
between tunnels, there wasn't much opportunity 
for correcting range. On  this, her first try, 
the  Heide was able to claim only possible hits 
on the freight cars. 

At a minute after midnight the next night 
the  ship's company closed up toaction stations 
as the destroyer moved shoreward to watCh and 
wait. Ar 2.59 a.m., without warning, a train 
came into sight heading north. The Heide's 
main armament opened fire on the open stretch 
of track. Close-range weapons entered the 
fray and the area was illuminated with star 
shell and rockets. 

Ar 3.05 a.m. the din stopped for a few 
minutes while everyone on the bridge strained -

to look through the pall of smokt for the 
results of the Shooting. The smoke blew clear 
and revealed the train stopped cold in the 

open. The Haida opened fire again and laid 
down a murderously heavy barrage. This went 
on for nearly an hour.with short pauses to 
check results. 

When  the  ship broke off the action at about 

4.30 a.m. ten smashed freight cars Were in 
sight and the railway line was cut. The loco-
motive was not in sight and had presumably 
escaped into a tunnel. 

* * * * 

ANTI-SENITISN;  The Secretary of State for 
External Affairs; Mr. L.B. Pearson, made a 
brief statement on anti-Semitism in the House 

of Commons on January 15 in reply to a que-

stion by Mr. David A. Croll (USpadina) who 
asked if Mr. Pearson could "enlighten theHouse 
on the implications of recent signs of growing 

anti-Semitism in the Soviet Union and the sa-

tellite countries in eastern Europe?" 

Mr. Pearson: "The ominous and familiar 
pattern which seems to be developing within 
the Soviet world is a matter which must be 
viewed with deepest anxiety--especially, if I 
may say so, by citizens of Jewish faith in 
Canada and other countries. Communist action 
against Jews has been recently highlighted in 
the purge in Czechoslovakia. There have been 
indications that similar purges may be in the 
making in other satellite capitals. 

"The news from Moscow that six Jewish 
doctors have been arrested in that city, 
charged with fantastic and obviously trumped-
up crimes, fits into the same pattern. There 
has not yet been time for the Department of 
External Affairs to receive sufficient in-
foration on this latest developinent to make 
possible a balanced assessment of its probable 
implications. That.it may prove to be a very 
serious matter indeed is, I think, obvious to 
all of us. 

"Terrible atrocities stemmed from unbridle d . 
anti-Semitism in nazi Germany. It would be 
a great tragedy and crime if the rulers of 
communist Russia were now planning to revive 
this dark and evil force from the past and to 
make use of it for their own ends." 

* * * * 

CANADA-U.S. RAP TALKS:  Mapping experts 
from the Department of Mines and Technical 
Surveys, the R.C.A.F., and the Army Survey 
Establishment  Unit of the Department of Na-
tional Defence are in Washington this week 
where they are to take part in the annual 
meeting of the American Society of Photo-
grammetry. Headed by Mr. Marc Boyer, Deputy 
Minister of Mines and Technical Surveys, the 
party will present and discuss federal Govern-
ment methods of mapping and charting and of 
map compilation and reproduction. 

* * * * 

WAGE RISE:  , Hourly and weekly wages of 
hourly,rated wage-earners in Canadian manu-
facturing industries averaged higher at the 
beginning of November than a year earlier, 
according to advance figures released by the 
Ehminiain, Bureau of Statistics. Hourly earnings 
averaged 130.9 cents as compared w£th 123.5, 
weekly wages $55.11.compared with $51.62, and 
average hours 42.1 compared witb 41.8. 

6 



oo
Nit RNMe 

eie 

A N Ao t** 

Vol. 8 No ,  12 January 23, 1953 

Objectives Peace and Trade 
1952 Current Account Surplus 
India, Pakistan, Càylon 
Wage-earning Analysis 	 

	 1 
$100,000,000 	 2-3 
	  3 
	  3 

Changing Structure of 
Government Revenues, 

Wheat Exports 

Expenditures 	 4 

a 

MI.=;TR:DUTIO::  C  EnUMIES SECIIGU. 
IEfe02'..:ATIGU tIflION. 	 CW3-8 

CANADIAN WEEKL Y BULLETIN 

INFORMATION DIVISION 

DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS 

OTTAWA - CANADA 

INDEX TO INSIDE PAGES 

• 	  Camp Gagetown. 	 4 
Religious Affiliations 	  5 
Housing Starts Increase 	  5 
Labour Income at Peak 	  5 
Commander of 25eh 	  5 
Farm Price Rise 	  5 
"The  Eskimos:  ACanadian 'titan Resource" 	 6 

WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

OBJECTIVES PEACE AND TRADE:  In the follow-
ing excerpt from his address of January 16 
before the Canadian Club of Ottawa, the Prime 
Mlnister, Mr. Louis S. St. Laurent, declares 
the main concerns of  the  Government to'be world 
peace and the expansion of international trade: 

"Canada is not a great power but it is 
nevertheless a real power in the -world, and 
public men and responsible citizens both have 
a duty to see that that power is exercised not 
only for the  common advantage of all Canadian 
citizens of today but with a proper sense of 
responsibility toward future generations of 
Canadians. And as I shall try to show in what 

I am going to say to you today, that also 
means a proper sense of responsibility toward 
future generations of mankind. 

"I would suggest ehat the door to our re-
lations with  the  rest of the world hangs upOn 
two hinges, one hinge called peace, the other 
called trade. 

"If our people are to be happy and pros-
perous there must be peace in the world and 
ehere must be a high and steadily expanding 
volume of international trade. If, therefore,' 
Canada is to have the position in the world 
we all want this country to have, the main 
concern of the Government in the conduct of 
our external relations must be, for 'hc pre-
servation of world peaçe and the  expansion of 
international trade. 

"If the hinge of peace were to break down 

Canadians would be involved in the horrors of 
atomic war. If the hinge of trade were to 
become rusted, Canadians would suffer a dras-
tic decline in their standard of living.... 

wWe Canadians know that, in this age of 
supersonic airplanes and atomic submarines it 
would be impossible to remain neutral and se-
cure in  the  event of another world -war. Ter-
rible though our losses were in previous wars, 
a future war would bring casualties and suf-
fering to the civilian population as well as 
to the armed services that are too horrible 
even for us to imagine. No price that peace-
loving nations are able collectively to pay 
can be too high to prevent such a disaster. 
But we do want to be very sure that ihe*in-
surance policy for which we are paying is  the  
right type of policy. 

"I believe the courageous and persistent 
resistance of the  Uhited Nations to aggression 
in Korea has reduced the prospect of open 
aggression elsewhere; and I believe the North 
Atlantic alliance and the build up of strengeh 
in Europe have reduced the danger ehere. But 
we must . keep up the insurance and I am con-
vinced Canadians want to do their share. 

"But, if our national welfare depends on 
peace it also depends ona high level of inter-
national trade. Indeed, if our external trade 
stopped altogether, life in Canada coùld be 
maintained only on a relatively primitive 
basis...." 
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CAPITAL MOVEMENTS 

As for capital movements, the inflow of 
direct investment in Canadian branches and 
subsidiaries by foreign concerns during the 
first nine months of 1952 exceeded that for 
the same period of 1951 and was near the rate 
prevailing over the whéle of 1951 when it 
reached over $300,000,000. Proceeds of new 
issues of Canadian securities sold in the 
United States totalled $275,000,000 in the 
nine months. Retirements ofCanadian securities 
owned abroad were considerably lower than 
in 1951 and net new issues of about $220,000,- 
000 about equalled the total for the whole of 
1951. In the third quarter new issues fell 
to only $22,000,000 and while the fourth 
quarter total probably was considerably high-
er there were also heavy retirements. Non-
residents were also substantial purchasers of 
stocks of Canadian corporations, the capital 
inflow for this purpose.totalling $64,000,000 
to the end of September. 

Demands for Canadian funds arising from 
these substantial capital inflows aggregated 
$500,000,000 in the first nine months of 1952 
and were reinforced by demands arising from 
the current account surplus.Increased official 
holdings of gold and U.S. dollars supplied 
only $75,000,000 of these funds. Pressures 

(C.W.B. January 23, 1953) 

1952 CURRENT ACCOUNT SURPLUS  $100,000,000 

NINE -MOM ANALYSIS:  Canada lad a surplus 
on current account with all countries amount-
ing to more than $100,000,000 during the first 
nine months of 1952, according to an article 
on balance of payments trends in the latest 
issue of the Canadian Statistical Review. This 
compares with a current account deficit of 
over $500,000,000 for the twelve months of 
1951. 

Several factors have been of outstanding 
importance in this marked change in the bal-
ance of payments in 1952, states the Review 
article. Che'is the great increase in the vol- •  
urne and valueofexports to overseas countries, 
which began in the second half of 1951 and 
continued throughout 1952. Another is the 
great improvement in the year in Canadas 

 terms of trade -- the ratio of export prices 
to import prices. These changes Were mainly 
responsible for the appearance of a current. 
account surplus in the first three quarters 
of last year. 

INFLOW OF FUNDS 

Another dominating  factor in the balance 
of payments was a continued large inflow of 
funds for direct investment and from the sale 
of new Canadian issues abroad. Cbmbined with 
the small current surplus, these inflows ex-
erted strong pressure on the exchange rate, 
sending the Canadian dollar to a premium in 
relation to the United States dollar. The 
movement in the exchange rate, however, led to 
equilibrating capital outflows through liquid-
ations of holdings of outstanding Canadian 
securities by non-residents, and by short-titm. 
capital movements. 

The current account deficit in 1951, it is 
pointed out, was mainly concentrated in the 
first half of that year. In the fourth quarter 
a large surplus on current account was record-
ed, and this was followed by smaller surpluses 
in the first three quarters of 1952. 

As regards the merchandise trade balance -- 
the marked change in which was largely re-
sponsible  for. the  improvement in the current 
account balance -- the value of exports in the 
first ten months last year was more than 11 
per cent above their record 1951 level and 
their volume 12 per cent greater. Ch the other  
hand, the value of imports in thé first nine 
months was about six per cent below that of 
the 1951 period, while . their  volume rose about 
six per cent. The export balance on this trade . 
to the end Of October approximated  $235,000,-
000 as compared to an import balance of some • 
$292,000,00(Hbr the same period of 1951. 

When . adjUstëà'for  balance  of ,payments pur-
poses, hoWever,i-the figures on merchandise 
trade  show.  S'mUeh larger.tride surplus than 
$235,000,00.0,.:the.major reason being that pay-. 
ments for déIehce purchases have been sub-
stituted for the actual imports. While the  

net result of this adjustment on total imports 
is small, the trade surplus is increased by 
this and other adjustments by more than one-
half. 

As in most other postwar years, the deficit 
on non-merchandise transactions in 1952 con-
tinued to be substantial, but any change in it 
will have a relatively small effect on the 
current,  account balance. The unusual deficit 
on travel account, which appeared in 1951, 
increased in 1952 as receipts were relatively 
constant while travel expenditures of Cana-
dians outside Canada were much higher. Mis-
cellaneous payments, including increased de-
fence expenditure and gifts to the Colombo 
Plan, rose faster than receipts during the 
year. Partly offsetting these larger payments 
were increased receipts anfreight and Shipping 
account and lower dividend payments. 

The current account deficit withLihe  United  
States in 1952 may be comparable in size to 
the large deficit in 1951. A marked improVe-
ment occurred in the surplus With the United  
Kingdom and in the balance with other sterling 
area countries, and a large increase in the 
surplus with other overseas countries. The 
surplus with overseas countries has been large 
enough to offset the large deficit with the 
United States and show a small surplus in 
transactions with all countries. This con-
trasts with 1951, when the surplus with over- 

• seas countries offset less than half of the 
deficit with the United States. 
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created in the exchange market by these  tran-
sactions  were reflected in the rise in value 
of the Canadian dollar in terms of United 
States funds. 

The strength of the Canadian dollar in 
turn contributed  to acapital outflow of $126,- 
000,000 from liquidations of outstanding Cana-
dian bonds and debentures by non-residents. 
This movement increased from $22,000,000 in 
the first quarter to $38,000,000 in the second 
and $66,000,000 in the third. Most of the 
outflow took the form of repatriation of 
Government of Canada direct and guaranteed 
debt, a movement which began on a large scale 
in October, 1951. In addition, there was a 
parallel but much greater outflow on short-
term account, a reversal (starting in the 
last quarter of 1951) of an inflow -- partly 
speculative -- during 1950 and most of 1951. 

In summary, capital movements during the 
nine months of 1952 decreased Canada's net 
international debtor position, apart from the 
effects of reinvested earnings. 

* * * * 

INDIA, PAKISTAN, CEYLON: 	As a further 
step in the help it is extending to the Asian 
countries participating in the Colombo Plan 
for their economic and social development, 
Canada is sending a small team of specialists 
in co-operative and agricultural training to 
India, Pakistan and Ceylon. The team will make 
enquiries about the technical assistance which 
Canada can most usefully give in those fields 
and will report its findings to the Govern-
ment. 

The team is composed of: Mr. H.L. Trueman 
and Mr. J.E. O'Meara of the bepartment of 
Agriculture; Rev. M.J. McKinnon, Director of 
Extension,. St. Francis Xavier University, 
Antigonish, N.S.;Mr. R.H. Tremblay, Chief 
Inspector of the Federation des Caisse  Po-
pulaire,  Desjardins,  

The team will visit Co-operative training 
institutions, rural development projects and 
agricultural colleges in the Asian countries. 
Mr. Trueman will explore how Canada can help 
in training agricultural technicians..Mr„ 
O'Meara will enquire how Canada can helP in 
the development of co-operative marketing, 
Father McKinnon will make a study of co-
operative education and Mr. Tremblay will see 
to what extent Canadian experience in rural 
savings and credit is applicable to conditions 
in those countries. 

This team is being sent out because of the 
emphasis placed on co-operatives and agri-
cultural training in the first Indian Five 
Year Plan, in the report on the economic de-
velopment of Ceylon prepared by the Inter-
national Bank for Reconstruction and Devel-
opment, and in the proposals for rural de-
velopment made by the Government of Pakistan .  

Dining the course of its mission the Cana-
dian team will work closely with the United  
Nations Food and Agriculture Otganization and  

the International Labour Office, which are 
already giving technical assistance in these 
fields to South and South-East Asia. The team 
will leave Ottawa on January 17. They will 
confer with officials of the International 
Labour Office in Geneva and of the Food and 
Agriculture Organization in Rome. They will 
then go on to India, Pakistan and Ceylon where 
they will spend approximately three months. 

* * * * 

WAGE-EARNING ANA4YSIS:  Of Canada's 4, - 

085,151 wage-earners, 80 per cent of the males 
and 96 per cent of the females reported earn-
ings of less than. $3,000 for the weeks worked 
during the census year ended before June 2, 
1951, the Bureau of Statistics reported today. 
Earning less than $2,000 were 43 per cent of 
the males and 83 per cent of the females, 
while 16 per cent of the males and 39 per cent 
of the females were making under $1,000. 

Some 653,400 or about 22 per cent of the 
3,011,322 male wage-earners reported earnings 
in the $2,000-$2,499 bracket; 477,610 between 
$1,500 and $1,999; 448,145 between $2,500 and 
$2,999; 344,463 between $1,000 and $1,499; 
248,356 between $500 and $999; and 225,081 
under $500; while 346,144 were in the larger 
earnings range of $3,000-$3,999, and 164,228 
earned $4,000 or more. About three per cent 
failed to report earnings. 

The $1,00041.499 bracket contained 257,189 
or 24 per cent of the 1,073,829 female wage-
earners, while 227,346 or 21 per cent earned 
under $500; 213,182 earned between $1,500 and 
$1,999; 194,784 between $500 and $999; 97,489 ' 
between $2,000 and $2,499; and 27,989 between 
$2,500 and $2,999. There were a further 11,935 
in the larger earnings range of $3,000-$3,999, 
and 2,501 earned $4,000 or more. Roughly four 
per cent did not report earnings. 

As between city and rural dwellers, there 
were proportionately more of the latter in the 
lower earnings group. Among 2,249,042 city-
dwelling male wage-earners, 77 per cent re-
ported under $3,000, 36 per cent under $2,000, 
and 10 per cent under $1,000. In rural areas, 
88.5 per cent of the 762,280 male wage-earners 
reported under $3,000, 65.5 per cent under 
$2,000, and 31,5 per cent under $1,000. Of 
227,537 in this latter group on farms, 92.5 
per cent reported earnings under $3,000, 81.5 
per cent under $2,000, and 48 per cent under 
$1,000. 

Among the provinces the numerically largest 
earnings groups for males was the $2,000- 
$2,499 bracket in Çhebec, Ohtario, Manitoba, 
Saskatchewan, Alberta and British Columbia.  

* * * * 

Canadian wines produced and placed in 
storage for maturing totalled 5,884,844 gal-
lons with an inventory value of $3,603,036 in 
1950, while fermented wines bottled or sold in 
bulk during the year totalled 4,458,837 gal-
lons valued at $9,870,234. 
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CHANGING STRUCTURE OF GOVERNMENT REVENUES, EXPENDITURES 

NATIONAL ACCŒINTS:  The Dominion Bureau 
of Statistics has released a supplement to 
the National Accounts, under thetitle "Govern-
ment Transactions Related to the National 
Accounts, 1926n1951", which sheds further 
light on the relationships between federal 
and provincial -- municipal revenues and ex-
penditures and other components and aggregates 
of the National Accounts. 

The report features a number of new sta-
tistical tables providing detail of figures 
which were previously available only as con-
solidated totals. These  figures are presented 
and analyzed against the broad background of 
the National Income and Gross National Product 
and Expenditure. 

Among the highliets of the statistical re-
sults, the following points are singled out: 

If defence expenditures are included, the 
proportion of "gross national expenditure" on 
goods and services accounted for by the three 
levels of government (federal, provincial and 
municipal) has increased from approximately 
10 per cent in 1926 to 15 per cent in 1951. 
If defence expenditures are eliminated from 
the figures, however, the Government's share 
of gross national expenditure has declined 
slightly, from 9.6 per cent in 1926 to 9.2 per 
cent in 1951. 

Wages and sàlaries (including military pay 
and allowances) paid by all levels of Govern-
ment accounted for 5.8 per cent of theNational 
Income in 1926, compared with 7.2 per cent 
in 1951. If military pay and allowances are 
excluded, the figures are 5.6.per cent and 
6.1 per cent, respectively. 

Transfer payments (such as family allow-
ances, old age pensions, veterans' benefits 
and unemployment benefits) have increased from 
$74 million in 1926 to $1,001 million in 1951, 
or from 10 per cent of total Government ex- 

* * * 

WREAT EXPORTS:  Exports of Canadian wheat 
as grain in November amounted to 38,000,000 
bushels, the highest monthly total since July 
and almost 11,000,000 greater thandOctober 
exports. November exports were also greater 
than in the same month in recent years, ex-
ceeding  the  November, 1951 total of 35,500,000 
bushels by 2,500,000 and more than doubling 
the November, 1950 total of 17,800,000. Pre-
liminary data indicate an additional 5,100,000 
bushels were exported in the form of wheat 
flour in November as compared with adjusted 
totals of 4,000,000 and 5,700,000 in the same 
month in 1951 and 1950, respectively. 

Combined exports of wheat and wheat flour 
in terms of wheat during the August-November 
period of 1952-53 amounted to 137,900,000 
bushels, an increase of 19.9 per cent over the 
115,000,000 exported during the first four 
months of 1951-52. Of the 1952-53.total, ex- 

penditure for all purposes to 21 per cent. As 
a proportion of personal income, transfer pay-
ments were two per cent in 1926 compared with 
six per cent in 1951. 

Interest on the public debt of all three 
levels of Government has risen from $231 mil-
lion in 1926 to $556 million in 1951. Almost 
all of this increase occurred at  the  federal 
level and was mainly due to the growth of the 
public debt during the war period. As a per-
centage of National Income, however, total 
interest on the public debt has declined 
from 5.5 per cent in 1926 to 3.2 per cent in 
1951. 

Indirect taxes, (i.e. those which are 
chargeable as costs by business) accounted for 
76 per cent of total Government revenue in 
1926; in 1951, they amounted to only 44 per 
cent, despite a four-fold increase in absolute 
terms. Ch the other hand, direct taxes on per-
sons and corporations increased from 11 per 
cent of total revenue in 1926 to 43 per cent 
in 1951. 

Direct personal taxes were 1.3 per cent 
of personal income in 1926 compared with 6.4 
per cent in 1951. Direct corporation taxes 
absorbed 8.4 per cent of corporation profits 
in 1926 compared with 50.7 per cent in 1951. 

The sources of indirect taxes have under-
gone a marked change in the past 25 years. 
Real and personal property taxes have declined 
from 37 per cent of total indirect taxes in 
1926 to 18 per cent in 1951, and customs im-
port duties from 23 per cent of the total in 
1.926  to  14 per cent in 1951.  Œi the  other hand, 
excise taxes have risen from 17 per cent of 
the total in 1926 to 35 per cent in 1951; 
gasoline taxes, from one per cent to seven 
per cent; and provincial -- municipal sales 
and amusement taxes fiom one per cent to six 
per cent. 
* * 

ports of wheat as grain accounted for some 
118,200,000 bushels, an increase of 16.6 per 
cent over the 101,400,000 bushels of wheat 
exported during the four months ending Nov-
ember, 1951. 

* * 

CAMP GAGETOWN:  The Canadian Army's pro-
jected divisional training camp in New Bruns-
wick will be known in future as Camp Gagetown. 
Selection of the name for the twenty-five 
million dollar development, on which work is 
expected to start this year, was announced on 
January 16 by theMinister of National Defence. 
The name "Gagetown" came from General Thomas 

Gage who commanded British Forces in America 
in 1763. Second son of the first Viscount 
Gage, General  Gage,  along with 17 other United 
Empire  Loyalists, was given a grant  of  20,250 
acres in the area that is now named after him. 
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RELIGIOUS AFFILIATIONS:  At the time of the 
1951 Census,  Ontario,  with roughly 33 per cent 
of the population of Canada, had the most 
Evangelical Church followers with about 58 
per cent of the national total, Presbyterians 
with 56 per cent, United  Church members with 
46 per cent, Churéh of England adherents with 
45 per cent, Jewish with 42 per cent,Chriatian 
Science followers with 41 per cent, Baptists 
with 40 per cent, Pentecostal members with 
33 per cent, Lutherans with 36 per cent, and 
Greek Orthodox believers with 28 per cent. 
Newfoundland had the most Salvation Army mem-
bers with 40 per cent of the nationartotal, 
ÇUebec the greatest number of Roman Càtholics 
with 59 per cent, Manitoba the most Mennonites 
with 35 per cent and  themest Ukrainian (Greek) 
Catholics with 33 per cent, àlberta the most 
Mormons  kith 56 per cent, and British Columbia 
the most Adventists with 23 per cent. Of the 
total population of the remaining religions, 
Ontario  had the largest number with about 38 
per cent. 

* * * * 

HOUSING STARTS INCREASE:  Continuing the 
sharp upward climb since June, starts on the 
construction of new dwelling units in Nevember 
were more than double the number for November, 
1951, and Ln the January-November. period were 
up nearly 20 per cent. Completions were moder-
ately higher in November for the-fourth suc-
cessive month, but due to earlier declines the 
11-month total was 12 per cent below the pre-
vious year. The overall result was an increase 
of 13 per cent in the number of new dwelling 
units in various stages of construction at the 
end of November as against 12 months earlier". 

Starts in November totalled 7,664 units as 
compared with 3,798 Ln the corresponding month 
of 1951, making a total of 79,514 for the 
January-November period as.against 66,362 a 
year earlier. Up to the end of May, starts 
were under 1951 at 24,196 units compared with 
28,951, but in the June-to-November period 
rose to 55,318 from 37,411. 

* * * 

SHIPBUILDING 1951:  Value of production 
from Canadian shipyards in 1951 amounted to 
$95,219,000, sharply above the 1950 figure 
of $63,677,000, but down from the wartime peak 
value of $376,561,000.in 1943. The industry 
includes establishments occupied in making 
commercial or naval vessels,  and  also the yards 
which did ship repair work or were engaged in 
outfitting ships for delivery. 

There  were 76 shipyards in the industry 
in 1951, unchanged from the year before. These 
plants employed 14,836 persons who were paid 
$40,105,000 in salaries and wages as against 
11;454 workers earning $28,356,000. Cost of 
materials used totalled $35,317,000 as com-
pared with $25,242,000. 

LABOUR INCOME AT PEAK:  Canadian labour 
ùumme continued to climb inOctober, readhing 
an all-time high total of $952,000,000 as 
compared with $944,000,000 in the preceding 
month.and $866,000,000 in the corresponding 
month of 1951. This raised the cumulative 
total for the first ten months of 1952 to $8,- 
964,000,000 from $8,004,000,000 in the like 
period of 1951; 'or by 12 per cent. 

All major industrial groups showed in-
creases  in  October and the first 10 months of 
the year. Total for manufacturing rose in 
October to $311,000,000 from $279,000,000 a 
year earlier, bringing the cumulative total 
for the ten months to $2,934,000,000 as com-
pared with $2,658,000,000.Fortheutilitiés;. 
transportation, communication, storage and 
trade group the October total climbed tto 
$236,000,000. from $217,000,000, while the 
ten-month total rose to $2,248,000,000 from 
$2,038,000,000. 

* * * * 
COMMANDER OF 25TH:  Brig. Jean Victor Al-
lard,  ŒE,  DSO,  CD. ,Vice  Quirtermaster General 
of the Canadian Army, has been named to com-
mand the 25th Canadian Infantry Brigade Group 
in Korea, the Minister of National Defence, 
Mr. Brooke Claxton, announced on January 23. 
He  will take over from the.Brigade's present 
commander, Brig. M.P. (Pat) Bogert, DSO, CŒE, 
CD, some time next April if operational con-
ditions at that time are favourable to achange 
Ln command. 

Ch April 28, 1953, Brig. Bôgert will have 
been Ln command of the 25th Brigade for a year 
and after his return he will be posted to a 
new appointment. 

▪ * 

FARM PRICE RISE:.  Showing the first rise 
since June, Cenada's index number of farm 
prices of agricultural products rose in Nov-
ember to 244.3 from  243.3 .in  October. Higher 
prices for dairy products, potatoes, poultry 
and eggs more than offset lower prices for 
grains and live stock. Compared with Nevember, 
1951 when the index stood at 300.1, current 
prices are lower for all commodities eXcept 
potatoes. 

* * * * 
11 'MYTHS' SALES $10  BILLION.  Canadian 
retairestablishments had estiMated dollar 
sales in November of $976,956,000, up 7.8 per 
cent from the November,  1,951 total of $906,- 
065,000, but down 2.9.per cent from October's 
all-time peak value of $1,006,385,000. This 
brought cumulative sales for thé first 11 
months of 1952 to $10,119,745,000 as compared 
with $9,439,327,000.in the similar 1951 period, 
an increase of 7.2 per cent. 

• * * * 
There were 17,790 beds for tuberculosis 

patients in Canada in 1950. 
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"THE ESKIMOS: A CANADIAN HUMAN RESOURCEw 

NOT A DECLINING RACE:  Whether the Eskimos 
of Canada have in the past been a declining 
race may be open to argument, for proof one 
way or the other is not available, but that 
they are not now a declining race is shown 
by population statistics since  the 1941  census, 
the Minister of Resources and Development,' 
Mr. Robert H. Winters, said in an address on, 
"The Eskimos:  A Canadian Human Resource," at 
the annual convention of the Canadian Con-
struction Association, Montreal, Que., on 
January 19. 

After extolling the engineering ingenuity 
of the Eskimos, Mk. Winters proceeded to dis-
cuss what he called some of the Eàkimo "myths" 
that had been developed . in  recent years. He 
spoke, in part, as follows: 

"One (myth) is that the Eskimos are a de-
clining race, rapidly dying off. This appears 
to be based on conversations which visitors 
have had with  Eskimos  who tell tales of their 
ancestors living among groups of 30,000 or 
40,000 natives. The evidence is not available 
to refute these statements conclusively, but 
equally there is no reliable evidence to sup-
port them. If we search the records left by 
explorers, some of them 300 years ago, we find 
that they all spoke of the sparseness of the 
Eàkimo population. 

"Authoritative figures for the Eàkimo po-
pulation of Canada became available only with 
the census of 1941, when neatly every Eskimo 
was reached and given anumbered identification 
disc to overcpme the difficulty of counting 
people who are nomads and whose names are in 
many cases remarkably similar. The official 
1941.census total of Eskimos in the Northwest 
Territories and northern ÇUebec was 7,178, but 
because some of the returns were not received 
until after the compilation was made, this 
figure should be raised to about 7,700. The 
1951 census for the same regions shows 8,646 
Eskimos, a gain of slightly over one per cent 
per year for the 10 yeas. 

"Supporting evidence for this increase is 
given by the vital statistics records which 
have beep kept since family allowances have 

been paid to the Eskimos.  They show population 
of 8,378 in 1948 - 8,437 in 1949, 8,550 in 

1950, and the census figure of 8,646 in 1951. 
To this shOuld be added the 847 Eskimos in 
Labrador, who had become Canadians since the 

census of 1941. That the Eskimos have in the 

past been a declining race may be open to 

argument; for proof one way or the other is 

not available, but tha lt they are not now  a 

declining race is shown by these figures. 

"Two other misconceptiéns are closely 

associated with this one. One is that the 

change in the  Eskimo's eating habits from 

caribou and seal meat to bannocks made out of 

flour and other 'white man's food' has greatly 
weakened his resistance not.only to  the  scourge 

of tuberculosis but to other ailments such  

as measles and the common cOld. It is stated 
that deaths from these diseases, particularly 
from tuberculosis, have greatly increased. 
The second misconception is ihat this change 
to 'white man's food' has resulted mainly from 
the payment of family allowances. 

"There are several points I would like to 
make. In the first place, itis by no . means 
clear that tuberculosis and other diseases are 
on the increase among the Eskimos. The Eéputy 
Minister of National Health and Welfare, re-
cently pointed out that federal health au-
thorities who deal with tuberculosis among the 
Indians and the Eskimos are not in a position 
to demonstrate whether the disease is increas-
ing rapidly among the Eskimos or not. While 
they know what the situation is at thepresent 
time, they have no reliable previous figures 
for comparison. It is known, however, that 
the death rate from tuberculosis of Indians 
and Eskimos together has been cut in half 
within the last few years as the result of 
increased health services. 

"It must also be remembered that a more 
aggressive programme of case finding among 
the Eskimos is being carried out ,, today than 
ever before. This obviously means that alarger 
number of cases of tuberculosis are being 
discovered and treated, but it is certainly 
not evidence that the disease itself is in-
creasing. 

"It is by no means certain, too, that the 
resistance of Eskimos  to disease has weakened. 
There have been cases on record, going many 
years back, ofdisease wiping out whole settle-
ments of Eskimos. It is quite probably true 
that epidemics spread more rapidly nowadays 
than formerly, but that can well be explained 
by the increasing ease of contact between 
settlements arising from improved trans-
portation. It should also be remembered, on 
the credit side, that improved transportation 
has made it possible to deal far more effecti-
vely with the epidemics if .and when ,they 
OCCUr. 

"It isn't true that the trend of the Es-
kimos  away from their natural food to 'white 
man's food' came as a result of family allow-
ance payments. The trend is probably not as 
widespread as is often suggested, but to the 
extent that it exists it started long before 
family allowances. At certain times it re-
sulted from the Eskimo receiving a large in-
come when prices for white fox and other furs 
were high, and finding that it was easier to 
trade part of this income for 'white man's 
food' than to go hunting for his more tradi-
tional food. Ch other occasions the trend has 
been due to the opposite cause, to a scarcity 
of game,making 'white man's food' the only 
alternative to starvation...." Mk. Winters ex-
plained that since their inception,  family 
allowances have been made to Eskimos in kind 
and not in cash. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

#1t...14MRSON  ON  TIMIDE:  "It is futile to 
urge European countries tobreak down political 
and economic barriers which stand in the way 
of their own unity and collective strength, 
if, across the Atlantic, we erect or maintain 
similar or greater barriers against their 
products, or against each other," said the 
Secretary of State for External Affairs, Mr. 

Pearson, in addressing  the  annual dinner 
meeting of the  Dominion Marine Association and 
Lake Carriers' Association at the Seigniory 
Club, Igue., on January 21. 

Mk. Pearson spoke, in part, as follows on 
trade matters: 

"In the  recent economic progress Which has 
been made in Canada,  the United States has had 
an important role to play, and one of mutual 
benefit. By the end of 1951, she had a $7X 
billion investment in Canada and, in that 
year, a market here for nearly  $3 billion  
worth of her goods. Canada is now the largest 
single customer of the United States, buying 
from the.Uhited States about as much as the 
entire continent of South America. The trade 
figures in  the opposite direction show that 
the United States, with a population over ten 
times as large as Canada, bought lest year 
about $500 million less from Canada.than we 
bought from  the United States. This is some-
thing we should think  about; and  try to do 
something about. 

"But our interest in trade is.not merely 

continental; it also includes, for both of us, 
the rest of the free world. For Canada, we 
spend about X of our total income on imports 
and about the same proportion of our total 
production goes into exports. While foreign 
trade is relatively of less importance to the 
United States, its huge volume is of major 
importance for the other friendly countries 
with which the United States is associated. 
The policiem which the United States pursues 
in respect of that trade will, in  largely 
determine the economic well-being and po-
litical stability of all those countries. 
"In a speech which I made at Houston, Texas, 

last summer I made the following statement: 
'I . can assure you that we in Canada wish 

to see international trade easier, and not 
less easy; both on dhis continent and through-
out the free world. We are prepared to do our 
part to this end and specifically to support 
any move designed to bring about the freest 
possible exchange of goods, with the minimum 
of obstructions and restrictions between our 
own two countries. We would welcome any steps 
that could be taken in that direction or any 
inter-governmental discussions that would lead 
to such a result. Surely such a policy makes 
continental common sense!' 

"Since I spoke in these terms, efforts have 
been made at the Commonwealth Prime Ministers' 
recent meeting in London towards resolving 
the economic and financial problems of the 

(Çontinued on P. 6) 1 
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SEAWAY CONSTRUCTION:  Outlining the latest 
steps taken by Canada to expedite construction 
of the all-Canadian seaway and the joint Cana-
dian-U.S. power development in the Intern-
national Rapids Section of the river, the 
Minister of Transport, Mr. Lionel Chevrier, 
told the Ogdensburg Chamber of Commerce on 
January 22 that "we now look for the final 
move that will give effect to the President's 
undertaking, that is, the autho'rizing of an 
entity to develop the United States share of 
the power." 

Mr. Chevrier reminded his American listen-
ers that the all-Canadian seaway plan "was 
first broached to the United States by Canada 
on September 28, 1951" when the President 
undertook to give the Canadian proposal "his 
full support if Congress failed to give early 
approval to the 1941 agreement." In keeping 
with this undertaking the U.S. joined with 
Canada in the successful request to the Inter-
national Joint Commission to approve the con-
-struction of works for the international power 
development. He pointed out that the Federal 
Power Commission has yet to announce its de-
cision on an application made on September 22 

by the Power Authority of the State of New 

York, renewing an earlier application for a 

licence to develop the U.S. half of the power. 

NEW PROPOSALS 

Mk. Chevrier pointed out that in the United 
States a new Congress is sitting and a new 
executive has taken over. 'New proposals for 
United States participation in the seaway have 
been made," he said. "All I can say at this 
time is that, as we have already made clear, 
we would be glad to explore the possibility 
anew, providing that this does  no  t delay the 
development of power under present arrange-
ments and does not cause any serious delay in 
the completion of the whole waterway." 

Steps taken by Canada to expedite the new 
plan were enumerated by Mk. Chevrier as fol-
lows:- 

The original proposal contemplated among 
other things that the entities developing 
power would either provide works to continue 
the present 14-foot navigation or make a cash 
payment in lieu thereof, a matter of something 
over $14,000,000. Canada has now agreed to 
waive this requirement, since new and deeper 

canals on the Canadian side would make the 14- 
foot ones unnecessary. 

Canada has agreed to contribute $15,000,000 
towards the cost of channel enlargements by 
the entities developing power, inconsideration 

of the benefit which will accrue to navi-

gation in an all-Canadian seaway. 
Canada has removed the Gut Dam, built in 

1903 between two islands in the St. Lawrence. 

Canada had offered to remove the dam as soon 

as power works were approved. Removal was 
completed on January 6. 

Canada and Chtario together have offered 
to supply the Aluminum company of America with  

power for its Massena plant during the con-
struction period. This was a matter of concern 
to the Company which draws power from a small-
er development on the river and feared in-

. terruption of operations. 
"These and other things Canada has done," 

said the Minister, "té show its willingness 
and its anxiety to get on with the project. 
I think you will agree that we are doing our 
utmost." 

* * * * 
CORONATION CONTINGENT:  Arrangements for 
Canada's Coronation contingent were announced 
on January 19. 

The whole contingent will consist of 736 
officers and men in uniform. Of these, 400 
will be drawn from theactive forces in Canada, 
England, France and Germany. From reserve 
forces 336 will represent units of Navy, Army 
and Air Force and will line the streets around 
Canada House. 

General H.D.G. Crerar, CH,.09, DSO, will 
attend in his capacity as the only Aide-de-
Camp General to Her Majesty the Çheen. 

Navy active and reserve personnel will 
proceed to England in naval vessels whidh will 
take part in the Cbranation review at Spithead. 
There will be 78 active and 45 reserve members 
of the Navy. 

The Army representation will be comprised 
of 206  Active Force and 201 Reserve Force. 
Most of the Active Axmy officers and men 
coming from Canada will be veterans of Korea, 
who are also qualified paratroopers. 

Another representative group of Army per-
sonnel will come from the 27th Canadian In-
fantry Brigade in Germany. Four officers of 
the Royal Canadian Horse Artillery in full 
dress uniforms will form part of the Sover-
eign's escort. 

The Air Force contingent will consist of 
116 reserve and'regular force personnel from 
Canada and 90 from the active force in England 
and France. 

The selection of all personnel, active and 
reserve, will be based on all-round service 
records with preference going to those who 
have received decorations or have been men-
tioned in despatches while on overseas ser-
vice, plus good conduct as well as physical 
condition and appearance. As far as is pos-
sible, selection also will be made to give 
appropriate representation to the different 
areas of Canada. 

Nursing  sisters and representatives of the 
Women's Services will be included. 

* * * * 

According to the latest statistics on food 
and beverage industries they include 23.4 per 
cent of all the industrial establishments in 
Canada, employ 14.2 per cent of the nation's 
industrial employees, and are responsible for 
21.8 per cent of the total gross value of pro- t 

II/ 
ducts manufactured in Canada. 
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KOREAN WAR THEATRE INSPECTION:  Vice -Ad-
miral E.R. Mainguy, Chief of the Naval Staff, 
will make a tour of inspection of the Korean 
war theatre, leaving Ottawa by air on Sunday, 
February 8, Naval Headquarters announced on 
January 20. 

During his visit to  the Far East, Admiral 
Mainguy will go on board the threè Canadian 
destroyers at present serving in Korean wa-
ters--HMC Ships ethabaskan, Crusader and 
Heide-- and will viait Canadian troops serving 
wieh the 1st Commonwealth Division. 

Admiral Mainguy is scheduled to leave  Van-
couver on February 9, arriving in Tokyo on 
February 11. Official calls will be paid in 
Tokyo on February 12  and ehe following day 
Admiral Mainguy will embark in HMCS Atha-
baskan to witness operations.off the Korean 
east coast. 

He will fly to Seoul on February 20 to 
visit the 1st Commonwealth Division and the 
following day will board HMCSHaida at Inchon 
for a four-day view of operations on the  west 
coast of Korea. 

On  February 24, he will go on board HMCS 
Crusader, returning to Japan for a visit to 
the UN naval base at Sasebo from February 25 
to 27. He will visit the Commonwealth base 
at Kure from February 28 to March 1 and 
will then proceed to  Tokyo.  

Inspection of a UN Guard of Honour at 
Pershing Heiihts, Tokyo, on March 2 will be 
followed by official calls. The following day 
he will be a dinner guest of His EXcellency 
R.W. Mayhew, Canadian Ambassador to Japan. 

* * 

SHIP SAFETY MEASURES:  Amendments to the 
Canada ShiPping Act, 1934, including, among 
others, provisions to implement the Inter-
national  Convention on Safety of.Life at Sea, 
1948, came into force on Eecember 31; 1952. 
An International Cbnference was held in London 
from April to June, 1948, and the Convention  
made et that Cbnference was ratified by Par-
liament of Canada in 1950. It replaces the 
previous  Convention  which was made Ln 1929. 

The Minister of Transport, Mr. Lionel 
Chevrier, stated that the 1948  Convention  
is now in force with respect to ships re-
gistered in Canada. The requirements of the 
New Convention  will have the effect of in-
troducing additional safety measures into  the  
construction of new passenger ships making 
international voyages and also in existing 
passenger ships employed Ln the same type of 
voyage. The Convention also introdmces certain 
requirements for cargo ships. 

* * * *  

97 P.C.  CANADIAN:  The first census since 
the Citizenship Act of 1947 revealed that 
Canadian citizens made up 97 per cent of the 
nation's population in 1951, the Bureau of 
Statistics has reported in a census bulletin 
ehat breaks down  the population of 14,009,429 
into 13,567,939 Canadian citizens, 104,071 
citizens of other British Commonwealth  coun-
tries and 337,419 who owned allegiance to 
other countries. 

The latter figure includes 69,000 United 
States citizens 236,490 citizens of European 
countries, 15,122 citizens of Asiatic coun-
tries, and 16,807 who reported themselves 
eieher as citizens ofother countries or state-
less. 

Of the  236,490 citizens of European coun-
tries, 55,771 were Polish, 46,267 Russiàns, 
32,179 Netherlands citizens, 22,616 Italians 
and 12,926 Germans, other nationalities ac-
counting for fewer ehan 10,000 each. Of the 
15,122 citizens of Asiatic nations, 12,808 
were Chinese and 1,312 Japanese. 

As the two most populous provinces Ontario  
and Ebebec had  the  largest numbers of Canadian 
citizens and also had the largest number of 
United States citizens andcitizens of European 
countries while Ontario and British Columbia  

'had  the  largest numbers-of citizens of , other 
Commonwealth countries. Over half of the citi-
zens of Asiatic countries resided in British 
Columbia and nearly 20 per cent in Cheerio. 

* * * * 
ANTI-POLIO SUBSTANCE:  Arrangements have 
just.been completed for a test in Canada of 
gamma globulin, a substance being experimented 
with in the United States as a protection 
against paralytic poliomyelitis.  This  was 
announced on January 23 by the Minister of 
National Health and Welfare, Mr. Paul Martin, 
who said that preliminary reports of studies 
in the United States on the use of gamma glo-
bulin are "encouraging." 

Production of gamma globulin Ln Canada will 
be handled by the Connaught Medical Research 
Laboratories,  Toronto.  

* * * * 
ARCTIC RESEARCH:  Cbntinuing its investi-
gations into Canada's arctic and sub-arctic 
waters, the Fisheries Research Board will 
attempt to add to Canada's Meagre knowledge 
of the marine resources and hydrographic con-
ditions in Hudson Bay in the summer of 1953. 
The Board will send an expedition from Chur-
chill, Man., aboard its Arctic research vessel 
"Calanus". 

* * * * 

GOLD PRODUCTION:  Canadian production of 
gold In Oktober totalled 403,497 fine ounces-- 
a ten-year monthly high--as compared with 
383,163 in the preceding month and 380,827  in  
the corresponding month of 1951. 

The 10th - International Tuna Cop Match will 
be held at Wedgeport,  Nova  Scotia, September 
9, 10, and 11, 1953, the Board of Directors 
decided at their annual meeting at the Nova 
Scotia Bureau of Information, New York City. 
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NINE-MONTH BUDGETARY SURPLUS $264.1 MILLION 

DEMMER DEFICIT $27.8  MILLION:  During 
December budgetary revenues amounted to $398.4 
million and budgetary expenditures to $426.2 
Million, resulting in a deficit of $27.8 mil-
lion for the  month compared with a surplus of 
$74.9 million in December, 1951. Fer  the  first 
nine months of the fiscal year the surplus was 
$264.1 million, a decrease of e67.3 million 
from the surplus of $631.4 million for the 
corresponding period in 1951, the Minister of 
National Revenue, Mk.  Douglas  C. Abbott, an-
nounced on January 24. 

Budgetary revenues in December were $62.1 
million more  than  the total of $3363 million  
received in December, 1951. Individual income 
tax collections were $23 million and corpora-
tion income tax receipts $17.8 million higher 
while customs import duties yielded $10.2 
million and excise duties $6.2 million more 
than in December, 1951. 

Excise tax collections increased by $0.7 
million Ln spite of the fact that while last 
year all receipts from the 10 per cent sales 
tax were credited to budgetary revenues, in 
1952 only 8of  the  10 per cent was so credited, 
the other 2 per cent going into the Old Age 
Security Fund. When the amount credited to the 
Fund is added to the total excise tax re-
ceipts, there is a net Lncrease of $14.5 mil-
lion in ehese collections for the month. 

For the fiscal year todate revenues amount-
ed to $3,085.3 million. With three-quarters 
of the fiscal year gone, ehis is appioximàtely 
72 per cent of the total forecast for the 
Year as a 'whole. It is $281 million more ehan 
the total of $2,804.3 million collected during 
the corresponding period of 1951. 

Budgetary expenditures for December, at 
$426.2 million, were $164.8 million more than 
the total of $261,4million for December, 
1951. This was due mainly to increases of 

* * * 

$80.1 million Ln.defence expenditures (that 
is, Ln the expenditures of the Departments of 
National Defence and Defence Production);$61.3 
million in subsidy and tax rental payments 
to provinces, $5.2 million in assistance to 
countries in South and Southeast Asia, $5 mil-
lion in expenditures of the Department of 
National Health and Ilklfare (principàlly for 
family allowances, oldage assistance and blind 
persons' allowances and general health grants 
to the Provinces), 'and $2.2 million in ex-
penditures of the Department of Veterans' Af-
fairs (principally for disability pensions and 
war veterans' allowances). 

For the first three quarters of the fiscal 
year expenditures amounted to $2,821.2 million 
or about 66 per cent of the total of $4,270 
million forecast in the budget for the fiscal 
year as a Whole. At this date last year $2,- 
172.8 million or approximately 58 per cent of 
the total expenditures for the year had been 
made. 

Defence expenditures amounted to $187.5 
million in December as compared - with $107.4 
million in December, 1951. While  this is above 
the average monthly expenditure of $177.1 mil-
lion for which Parliament has made provision, 
the average of $1638 million for the past 
three months is still well below this figure. 
For the first nine months of the fiscal year 
defence expenditures amounted to $1,223.3 
million. This is $410.8 million more than 
the total defence outlay of $812.5.million 
for the corresponding period last year, an 
increase of more than 50 per cent. 

During December pension payments out of 
the Old Age Security Fund to persons seventy 
years of age and over amounted to $27.2 mil-
lion and tax receipts credited to the Fund 
amounted to $21.4 million. 
* * 

U.S.. HONOURS NINE CANADIANS:  Distinguished 
awards for service in the  Korean theatre have 
been made to nine Canadian officers by the 
President of the United States, it was an-
nounced on January 22 by the Department of 
National Defence. The awards go to five of-
ficers of the Army and four to the Royal Cana-
dian Air Force. 

Heading the list is Brig. Frank James 
Fleury, CBE, CD, 38, of Montreal, who was 
awarded the Legion of Merit (Degree of Of-
ficer). Gkoup Captain Edward B. Hale, DFC, 
CD, 39, of Hamilton,  Ont.,  was awarded the 
American Distinguished Flying  Cross.  Another 
RCAF officer to win this award was Flight 
Lieutenant Lawrence E. Spurr, 29, of Middle-
ton, N.S., 

Four other Canadian Army and two RCAF of-
ficers were awarded the Air Medal. 

MAJOR PANAGAPKOS° APPOINTMENT:  An Ottawa 
Reserve Force officer of the 7th Infantry 
Brigade, Maj. Walter J. Panagapko, 31, has 
been selected to join the Department of Ex-
ternal Affairs as a member of the United  Na-
tions Military Observer Group in India and 
Pakistan, Army Headquarters announced on 
January 20. 

* * * * 

NEW $1 STAMP:  The Pestmaster General has 
announced ehat the Post Office Department will 
issue on February 2 a newly designed $1.00 
postage stamp which will display a Pacific 
Coast Indian house and totem pole. The new 
issue $1.00 stamp was designed by Emanuel 
Hahn, R.C.AL, S.S.C., a proiLnent sculptor of 
Toronto,  Ont.  It 
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RECENT DEVELOPMENTS IN THE NORM  Follow-
ing an exhaustive analysis of Canada's natural 
resources in which he touched on trade de-
velopment, water  power,  aluminum, oil, uranium 
and iron .  ore,  Major  General H. A. 'Young, C.B. , 
C.B.E:, D. S .0 . , Deputy Minister of Resources 
and Development, and Commissioner of the 

; Northwest Territories, spoke as follows at 
the Rotary Club of London, Cit., on January 
26, on,"reéent resource developments in the 
North:" 

"In'the Northwest Territories, gold was 
discovered at Yellowknife in 1935andthe first 
mine came into production in 1938. In 1952 
the producing mines in the Yellowknife area 
produced over $8,400,000- worth of gold. The 
mining of pitchblende was begun at Port Radium 
as far back as 1933,. and. the Eldorado property 
has been Crown operated since 1944. At Pine 
Point, an the south shore of Great Slave Lake, 

. there are extensive lead-zinc deposits whiéh 
are now undergoing dunmugh exploration as the 
possible site of a really large-scale mining 
operation.... 

"Amine at Pine Point would have access to 
particularly favourable locations for the 
development of hydro power, especially on the 
Slave River between Fort Fitzgerald and Fort 
Smith on the border between Alberta and the 
Territories, but also on the nearby Tàltson 
River. It is conceivable, too,that exploration 
now being undertaken may find natural gas 

. in the region. Altogether it is not really 
too fanciful to envisage for the not too dis-
tant future a town being developed at Pine 

. 	Point which would enjoy railway connections 
• with the south. 

NICKEL DEPOSIT 

"At Ferguson Lake in the Eastern Arctic, a 
deposit of nickel is being prospected, and a 
promising showing of the same metal is being 
explored at Rankin Ihlet on the west coast of 
Hudson Bay. In addition, there are several 
other definite prospects for base metal de-
velopments in the Territories. 

"The search for oil begun in Alberta has 
been surging northward into the Territories. 
In the last fifteen months oil and natural gas 
exploration permits have been granted or ap-
plied for covering an area of some 35,000,000 
acres, or roughLy .  55,000  square-miles,  whiéh 
is more than the combined area of Prince Ed-
ward Island, Nova Scotia and New Brunswick. 

"Industrial expansion has not been as-
sociated solely with mineral wealth. Since 
1945 there has been a commercial fishing in-
dustry in Great Slave Lake which in the 1951- 
52 season produced fiah, principally whitefish 
and Lake trout, having a marketed value of 
well over two million dollars, Most of the 
catch is marketed in the United States. 

"In the Yukon, the historic creeks in the 
Dawson area are now being worked by enormous 
dredges, and still yield over two and a half  

million dollars worth of gold a year. At Mayo 
there is already an important base metal pro-
duction which seems certain to undergmamarked 
expansion within the next few years. If . it 
does, that would merely continue a growth • 
whidh has seen the value of dhemetals produced 
in this area, principally silver, lead and 
zinc, increase from little more than two mil-
lion dollars in 1948 to roughly $8,450,000 
last year. 

"Just two monthsago the Northwest Ter-
ritories Power Commission, an agency of the 
federal Gàvernment, put into operation its 
new power plant on the Mayo River, which was 
built to serve the area's mining development. 
Interesting possibilities exist for other 
mineral deyelopments in the Yukon. In the 
North, as elsewhere in Canada, a great deal 
of exploration remains to be done before.the 
extent and. the ultimate potential of our re-
sources can he judged." 

* * * * 

1952 INDUSTRIAL DISPUTES.:  The number of 
work stoppages arising from industrial dis-
putes in Canada during.1952 was considerably 
lower than the figure for 1951 although total 
.time loss was, much higher, according to a pre-
liminary shmmary of strikes and lockouts for 
1952, released by the Minister of Labour, 
Mr. M.F. Gregg. 

Preliminary figures for 1952 showed 213 
strikes and lockouts, involving 118,463 work-
ers, with a time loss of 2,869,587 man-working 
days, as compared with 259 work stoppages in 
1951 with 102,870 workers involved and a time 
loss of 901,739 days. The peak year since 1939 
was 1946 when there were 228.strikes and lock-
outs with 139,474 Workers involved and a time 
loss of 4516,393 man-working days. 

* * * * 

ALL - TINE BIRTH  RECORD:  Con t inu in g the 
general upward trend of recent years,•live 
births in Canada in 1951 rose to an all-time 
record number of 380,101 from 371,071  in 1950 , 

 and the previous high of 371,740 in 1947. At 
the same time, deaths from all causes and at 
all ages increased in number to 125,454 from 
123,789 the year before. As a result of the 
.greater increase in births than in deaths, the 
natural increase in population in 1951 rose 
to 254,647 -- largest in the records -- as 
compared with 247,282 in 1950. 

* * * * 

AIR CARRIERS:  Operating revenues and ex-
penses of Canadian air carriers both were 
higher in August than in the same month of 
1951. Earnings climbed 34 per cent to $9,- 
759,258 from $7,303,618, and expenses ad-
vanced 40 per cent to $7,936,546 from $5,- 
688,546. The resulting net operating revenues 
totalled $1,822,712 as compared with $1,615,- 
072. 
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MR. PEARSON ON TRADE 

sterling area with a view to increasing trade 
and fostering development not only wiehin the 
Commonwealth, but also between the Common-
wealth and other countries. Wé must persist in 
such efforts - and others yet to come - to 
restore a full and freer flow of trade, and to 
maintain it at as high levels as possible. 
Rigid cOntrol of imports and'direction of ex-
ports - boeh forms of protection - cannot in-
crease the wealth of the nations of the free 
world,  but  they can make political co-operation 
between them more difficult. 

"If free and fair competition is essential 
within states, surely it is desirable between 
states who are working together politically 
in the building of a coalition to defend the 
peace and prevent war. It is futile to urge 
Eàropean countries to break down political and 
economic barriers which stand in the way of 
their own unity and collective strength, if, 
across the Atlantic, we erect or maintain 
similar or greater barriers against their pro-
ducts, or against each other. 

"Wé must use our ingenuity and wisdom to 
devise trading arrangements in harmony with 
the commercial policies which eheUhited States 
and other fiee countries have championed in 
eheory since the war; which will preserve 
opportunities for our exporters, be fair to 
our domestic producers and give each of us 
the benefit of the skill and industry of other 
peoples. If we cannot do this, khere is not 
much hope for the  survival of those collective 
political arrangements which are essential if 
we are to face and remove  the  threat to peace 
posed by Communist imperialism; athreat which, 
I do not need to add, remains menacing in 
spite of the question and answer . game being 
played by  the Kremlin.  It is hard to reconcile 
mutual aid in defence of peace and security 
and mutual interference in the promotion of 
trade and commerce. I would go further and 
suggest that if we want closer co-operation 
in the political field' we must avoid conflict 1 
in the field of economics and trade." 

In . a reference to the St. Lawrence seaway 
and power'project Mk. Pearson spoke, in part, 
as follows: 

'Recently, there has been renewed interest 
in the United States in participation in the 
waterway. The Canadian Government considers, 
however, that we must get on with the whole 
development as rapidly as possible. The need 
for power is urgent and must be met, and the 
St. Lawrence River is the last significant 
source of hydro-electric power available to 
the  area Which it will serve.Chcethe arrange-
ments for  the power  development are completed - 
but only then - we can discuss whatever pro-
posal the United States may wish to put for-

ward for co-operation in providing the na-
vigation facilities, provided such discussions 
did not delay the development of power, or the 
completion of the seaway as a whole. We don't  

want - and I'm sure nobody wants - another ten 
years of talk and frustration. We have under-
taken in an Exchange of Notes with the United  
States on June 30, 1952, to provide a deep 
waterway as quickly as possible once  the power 
development is under way, and we expect to 
carry out that undertaking." 

* * * * 

SCHOOL ENROLMENT:  Secondary school en-
rolment in Canada (excluding (Quebec) is ex-
pected to double in the course of the next 
12 years, accroding to estimates by the Do-
minion Bureau of Statistics based on numbers 
of births, post-war immigration and the in-
creasing proportion of children remaining in 
school beyond the compulsory age limits. 

In 1951  the  number of students;inr.ihe se-
condary schools in the nine provinces was 
296,900, while it isestimated that last year's 
enrolment was between 298 ; 300 and 305,200. 
In 1953 it is expected to fall between 305,200 
.and 313;800; in 1955, between 333,300 and 
345,900; in 1960, between 438,800 and 464,900; 
and in 1964, between 569,000.and 611,500. 

* * * * 

CANAL TRAFFIC RECORD:  Volume of freight 
transported through Canadian canal systems 
reached a new peak for November of 3,535,876 
tons. This was six per cent above the Nov-
ember, 1951 total of 3,344;711 tons. The gain 
over a year earlier was largely due to greater 
activity on the Welland Ship canal as minor 
decreases were recorded at  the  Canadian Sault, 
the St. Lawrence and on the smaller canals 
'except the St. Ahdrews. 

* * • * * 

RECORD REVENUE  FREIGHT:  Volume of freight 
transported by Canadian railways reached re-
cord levels for September and the first àine 
months of 1952. Revenue freight carried in 
the month amounted to 14321,754 tons as com-
pared with 13,131,983 in September, 1951, and 
in the nine-moneh period totalled 120,117,690 
tons against 117,914,818.a year earlier. 

* * * * 

TV'SALES VP SHARPLY:  With.a further sharp 
increase in September, producers' sales of 
television receiving sets rose in the first 
nine months of 1952 to 62,684 units as com-
pared with 24,031 in the same period of 1951. 
'September's salés were 17,528 units -- more 
than five times the September, 1951 total of 
3,087 -- and up from 11,520 in August. 

* * * * 

P1PED OIL EMIE: 	Net deliveries of oil 
through Canadian pipe lines rose in October to 
10,800,280 barrels frnm 9,453,157 in the pre-
ceding. month and 8,740;427  in thecorresponding 
month of 1951. Cumulative deliveries for the 
first ten months.of the yeai advanced 19 per 
cent, amounting to 86,724,095 barrels as com-
pared.  with 73,142,299.a year earlier. ' 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

1952 EXPORTS SET RECORD:  With a final 
boost  of an  azil-time monthly value in Eecember, 
Cànada's domestic exports reached a new peak 
value of $4,301,000,000 in the year 1952, 
nearly 10 per cent above the previous record 
value of $3,914,500,000 for 1951. Re-exports 
of foreign goods were also at a new high value 
of $54.879,000, up from $48,924,000, bringing 
the tota l. export trade to $4,355,960 as against 
$3., 963, 384, 000 in 1951. 

Dbmestic exports in December were valued 
at $389,400:000..up moderately from the pre-
vious high monthly value of $385,900,000 for 
November and, in view of lower prices, sig-
nigicantly above the value of $379,300,000 
for Eecember, 1951. 

The increased value of exports in 1952 was 
all due to gains in volume. Exportprieeswere 
slightly less on average during the year than 
in 1951. In the first four months of the yàar 
average export prices were higher than in 
1951, but thereafter  they  were less than in 
the corresponding months in the previous year. 
The rate of decline after April was moderate 
and average export prices - at the-end Of-the 
year were some five per cent lower than twelve 
months earlier. 

Overseas Shipments were almost wholly re-
sponsible for the increased value of 1952 do-
mestic exports, substantial gains being re-
"corded in the values of domestic exports.to 
the United  Kingdom, other Commonwealth coun- 

tries, Latin America, Europe and other foreign 
countries. .Total  domestic exports to the 
United States were only slightly higher in 
value than in 1951, the small gain being due 
to a substantial rise in December over a year 
earlier. 

Cbmmodity-wise, trends were mixed in 1952, 
with gains  in.' the  totals. of only five of the 
nine main commodity groups, the largest being 
for the agricultural and vegetable products 
and the non-ferrous =tali: groups, while the 
iron and products, non-metallic minerals and 
miscellaneous groups showed substantial but 
more moderate increases. The animals and ani-
mal products group was sharply lower, while 
the wood and paper group -- largest of the 
nine -- and the fibres and textiles and chem-
icals group were down slightly. 

Among the major commodities, there were 
outstanding gains in wheat and in grains other 
than wheat, and substantial increases in news-
print, aluminum, nickel, copper and products, 
zinc, asbestos, motor vehicles, machinery 
other than farm, and fertiliZers. Added to 
these were gains in many other items of gen-
erally smaller values. On  the other hand, 
there were decreases in.such leading items as 
planks and boards, wood pulp, pulpwood, fish 
and fishery products, in addition to the Sharp 
decline in cattle and meats that followed hpon 
the outbreak of the foot-and-mouth disease 
last winter. 
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SIX RCN SHIPS FOR CORONATION REVIEW 

3,000. COMPLEMENT:  Six ships of the Royal 
Camadian Nav:y  and  two squadronà of RON eircraft 
will take part in the Coronation naval re-
view at Spithead on June 15. 

The ships, with a total complement of more 
than 3,000 officers and men, will be HMCS 
Magnificent, the cruisers HMCS Ontario and 
HMICS 141114bec, HMCS Sioux (fleetclassdestroyer) 
and the frigates HMCS La Hulloise and HMCS 
Swansea. 

This will be the second occasion on which 
Canada's navy has been representedat a Spit-
head review. In 1937, the destroyers HMCS 
Skeena and HMCS. Saguenay took part in the 
naval review which followed the coronation of 
His Majesty King George VI. 

Plans for the attendance of Canadian war-
ships at the review have been fitted into the 
Navy's sea training programme. Sailing of the 
Swansea and La ailloise will be delayed until 
after the close of the university year to per-
mit more than 100 UNTD cadets to make the 
journey. 

Ch board the carrier, cruisers and destroy- 
er will be officers and men of the regular 
force and reserve who will take part in the 
Coronation procession in London on June 2. 
Representatives of the women's services will 
make the Atlantic crossing in commercial pas- 

• senger ships. 
Marching in the procession will be 78 of- 

ficers, men and women of the RCN and RCN (Re- 
serve). Other officers and men of the RCN and 
RCN (Reserve) will  joui  with members of the 
Canadian forces in lining  the procession route 

*5  

in the vacinity of Canada House, Trafalgar 
Square. 

The Ontario and Sioux will sail from their 
Eàquimalt, B.C. base to arrive in Halifax on 
April 27. They will leave Halifax for the 
United  Kingdom with  the  Magnificent and glb4ebec 
on May  7, disembarking the RCN Coronation 
contingent at Spithead on May 15. 

During the latter part of May, the Mag-
nificent, with the Sioux as plane guard, will 
conduct flying operatiomsoffNarthern Ireland. 
The  Ontario and IQUebec will exercise off the 
south coast of England., 

The La allloise and Swansea will sail from 
Halifax on May 113 and will rendezvous with the 
other four ships in the Solent, off Ports-
mouth, on May 30, at which time the Magnifi-
cent will disembark her Carrier Air Group to 
Lee-on-Solent. (The Soient and Spithead to 
the east together make up the channel se-
parating the Isle of Wight from the English 
mainland). 

The following days will be a bustle of 
painting ship and.rigging dressing lines and 
lighting circuits in preparation for the day 
when the warships will be reviewed by Her 
Majesty and elleUeen. The ceremony will be in 
two parts. During daylight hours the ships 
will be decked from stem to stern . with flags. 
At  night the ships will be outlined in elec-
tric lights and they will be bathed in the 
glare of rockets and searchlights. 

A flypast of naval aircraft, in which the 
two  RN  squadrons will participate, will take 
place during daylight. 
* * 

• 

AREED SERVICES 'STRENGTH:  Canada's three 
armed services increased by a total of 12,152 
officers - and men during. 1952,  it was announced 
on January 27atNational Defence Headquarters. 
The combined atrength of the services on Dec-
ember 31 steod at 101,409 officers and men, 
compared with 88,257 at the end of 1951. 
• A total of 29,141 offiters and men were 
recruited by the three services during 1952. 
Of this number, the Royal Canadian Navy en-
rolled  3,719, the  Canadian Army 12,962 and 
'the RCAF 12,460. 

Last month,  a total of 1,979 personnel 
was enrolled in  the  services. The Royal 
Canadian Navy recruited 217 officers and men, 
the Canadian ArmY 926 and the  RCAF 836. 

The Canadian Army'aintake for December, 
normally a poor recruiting month, was an in-
crease over Navember. Army releases for Dec-
ember were down from the previous month. The 
new figures brought the total strength of the 
army te 47,959 at Detember 31, 1952, compared 

•with 47,702 a month earlier. 
The strength of - the - RAN passed the 15,000 

mark during December, and at the end of 1952 
t stood at 15,05R officers and men, compared 

with 12,719 personnel on December 31, 1951--a 
12-month increase  of-2,340 personnel. As at 
Navember 30, 1952, the Navy total was 14,928. 

In accordance with planned requirements the 
RCAF showed a net gain of nearly 9,000 per-
sonnel during  1952. Air Force strength at the 
close of 1952 waS 38,391 compared to 29,552 
an December 31, 1951, and 37,962 on November 
30, 1952. 

'WHEAT SUPPLIES:  Visible supplies of Cana-
dian wheat in store or in transit in North  
America on January 15 amounted to 258,561,000 
bushels as compared with 228,792,000 on the 
corresponding date last year. Overseas export 
clearances of wheat during the week amounted 
to 3,511,000 bushels against 3,591,000, and in 
the cumulative period, 134,402,000 bushels 
compared with 105,978,000. 

* * * * 
BUDGETARIr  SURPLUS:  The announcement of 
the nine-month budgetary surplus of $264.1 
million on page four of the January 30 issue 
of  this  bulletin was made by the Minister of 
Finance, Mr. Douglas C. Abbott, on January 
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RESEARCH IN THE NORTH:  The official open-
ing of a new wing at the Defence Research 
Northern Laboratory, Fort Churchill, 'Man., 
on January 25 by Dr. Omond  M.  Solandt, Chair-
man of the Defence Research Board, marked the 
completion of construction of DRE's northern-
most establishment. 

With Dr. Solandt were Sir Archibald Nye, 
United  Kingdom High Cbmmissioner; Cbmmissioner 
Lit Nicholson, ROMP; Major General Elliott 
Rodger, G.O.C. Prairie Command,  Canadian Army; 
Dr. D.C..Rose, of the National  Research-Cobn-
cil's P4Sics Department and Lt.-Col. W.R. 
Tudor, of the U.S. Embassy. 

4eitwo-itorey building,  the  new wing includes 
administrative offices which release  for  lab-
oratory purposes accommodation in the pre-
viously erected.structures. Additional modern 
laboratories in the new wing are also avail-

.able to visiting scientific teams from Canada, 
the U.K. and the U.S.A. to test military 
equipment in an Arctic environment. 

DRB's first activities at Fort Churchill 
took place in the winter.of 1946-47. Although 
accommodation and facilities were limited, 
excellent progress was achieved in research 
on winter clothing and petroleum products. 
DUring the following summer, research centred 
mainly on entomological and terrain sttidies. 
Since 1947, the permanent staff has increased 
considerably and includes scientists from such 
fields as engineering, physics, chemistry, 
physiology, biochemistry, psychology and op-
erational research. 

Past activities at DRNL include cosmic 
ray investigations, research on the.physio-
logical response of men to cold and other 
Arctic conditions, studiesofNorthern rations, 
interpretation of conditions on the ground 
from air nhotographs, entomological research 
to aid in providing protection from biting 
flies and studies of the behavioua-6f:petro-
leum products at low temperatures. Current 
activities, as well as continuing many of 
ehese studies, include a number of investi-
gations more directly related to service pro-
blems. 

* * * * 
SECURITIES TRADE:  November was the seventh 
consecutive month in which purchases exceeded 
sales in trade in outstanding securities be-
tween Canada and other countries, according 
to the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. In the 
seven-month period from  May  through November, 
transactions in outstanding securities prof 
duced a net outflow of capital amounting . to  
more'than $100)000,000. The largest monthly 
purchase balance during this period occurred 
in °October wïeh a total of $32,300,000, while 
November's figure was only $3,400,000. Net  
purchases arising out of all types of se-
curities for the first 11 months of 1952 
amounted to $91,400,000. 

Transactions with the United States re-
sulted in a purchase:balance of $6,500.,:000:in 

NoWember and $102,3 .150,000 in the 11-month 
.period. There was a sales balance in Nbvember 
in trade with the United  Kingdom of $2,000,- 
000 -- the largest  for  any month since the 
war.. In the January-Nôvember periôd there was 
a net purchase balance of $2,200,000. Trade 
with all other countries produced a sales 
balance in Nôvember of $1,200,000, bringing 
the 11-manth total to $13,100,000. 

Sales to all countries in November amounted 
to $30,700,000 as compared with $30,500,000 
in October and $42,100,000.in Nbvember 1951, 
while purchases from all . countries totalled 
$34.,100,000.compared with $62,800,000 in 
Qttober and $64,300,000 a year earlier. In 
the 11 months, sales to all countries were 
$463,000,000 compared with $534,100,000, and 
the, purchases were $554,400,000 compared with 
$528,600,000. 

* * • • 
MANUFACTURING ORGANIZATION:  While second 
to individual ownership in point of numbers, 
incorporated manufacturing companies are by 
a wide margin the most important in the em-
ployment field, according to a survey by the 
Dominion Bureau of Statistics of the types 
of ownership - under which Canadian manufactur-
ers èperate. A total of 35,942  establishments  
were covered in the survey, of which 15,786 
operated under individual ownership, 12,559 
were incorporated companies, 5,185 were part-
nerships,  1,093  were co-operatives, and 1,319 
were unclassified as to type of ownership. 

Incorporated companies with 36 per cent of 
the number of establishments had 89 per cent 
of the employees, While individual ownerships 
with 46  per cent of all establishments ac-
counted for only six per cent of total em-
ployees. Partnerships accounted for 15 per 
cent of the establishments and four per cent 
of the employees, while co-operatives with 
three per cent of the establishments  had one 
per cent of the employees.. 

* * • * 
TRAINING OF 27TH:  After a heavy winter 
training programme in classrooms and local 
schemes, units of Canada's 27th Infantry Bri-
gade this week are prepared for their first 
major operational outdoor exercises of the 
year. 

At  regimental concentrations near Putlos 
on the Baltic, the NATD - brigade's three in-
fantry units will carry out weapon training 
and tactical deployments between February 1 
and March 8. Each unit during its 11 days of 
training will  Lire  all weapons in target 
classifications and company manoeuvres. 

* * * * 

Sales of Canadian-made iron and steel wire 
nails and spikes totalled 1,726,156.kegs with 
a factory value of $12,136,218 in 1950 as 
coMpared with 1,803,241 kegs sold for $12,- 
030,359 in 1949. 
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19 52 EXPORTS SET RECORD 

Ebmestic exports to the United States in 
the year were valued at $2,306,955,000 as 
compared to  $2.297,675000 the  previous year. 
For EbceMber the value was up to $220,776,000 
as against $189,939,000 , a much larger gain 
than in the full year. As  a result of the 
minor increase in the year, the United States 
share of total domestic exports in 1952 de-
clined to slightly less than 54 per cent as 
compared to 59 per cent for 1951 and 65 per 
cent for 1950. Ihere were increases last year 
over 1951 in the value of shipments to the 
United States of agricultural and vegetable 
products, iron and products, non-ferrous met-
als, non-metallic minerals, chemicals and 
miscellaneous products, while that of exports 
of animals  and animal  products was down sharply 
and of wood and paper products (which ac-
counts for over two-fifths of the total) was 
slightly lower. 

Shipments to the United  Kingdom rose 18 
per cent in the year to $745,845,000 from 
$631,461,000 in 1951. In contrast,.the value 
for Ebcember fell to $47,487,000 as compared. 
to $63,141,000 a year earlier. Largest in-
creases intheyear were in non-ferrous metals, 
wood and paper, agricultural and vegetable, 
and iron and products groups. 

COMMONWEALTH COUNTRIES 

Ebmestic exports to other Commonwealth 
countries increased in the year to  $261,688,-
000 as compared to $240,946,000 for 1951, but 
declined for Dbcember to $17,244,000 from 
$22,264,000. The year's shipments were up 
sharply in value to India and Pakistan, and 
moderately higher to Australia, Trinidad and 
Tobago, and British Guiana. Main decreases 
were to the Union of South Africa, Malaya, 
Hong Kong and New Zealand. 

EXports to Latin American countries con-
tinued the upward trend of the previous year, 
rising to $272,397,000.from.$208,024,000, with 
Ebcember figures declining to $22,510,000 from 
$28,383,000. There were gains in the year's 
values to 14 of the 20 countries, the major 
increases being to Brazil, Cuba, Mexico, 
Panama, Peru and Venezuela. 

There were gains also to most of Canada 's 
 largest European markets, the total value for 

European countries as a group rising to $496,- 
878,000 as against $366,899,000 in 1951. The 
outstanding increase in 1952 was in the value 
of domestic exports to Western Germany to 
$94,863,000 from $37,028,000 in 1951. This was 
exceeded only by the value of $104,376,000 for 
shipments to Belgium and Luxembourg. Ebmestic 
expotti to.  the  remaining group,of foreign 
countries advanced to $202,091,000 from  $152,-
283,000 the previous year. Leading the year's 
gain for this group was a rise in the value 
of shipments to Japan to $102,603,000.from 
$72,976,000. 

SEA-FISHING INDUSTRY:  Mainly as a result 
of a strike among British Columbia's herring 
and salmon fishermen, overall landings of 
seafish declined 10 per cent in 1952 from 
a year earlier, and the landed value was down 
12 per cent. Year's catch amounted to 1,- 
174.797,000.pounds valued at $63,987,000 as 
comp ared with 1,309,037,000, pounds worth  $72,-
437.000. In Ebcember, marked declines occurred 
both in the catch and value, the former fall-
ing to 31.690,000 pounds from 182,392,000.a 
year ago, and the latter to $3,539,000 from 
$5,695,000. 

* * * * 

CANADA -U.S..TRAVEL:  Travel between Canada 
and the United States by plane, rail and boat 
increased in the first 11 months of 1952 as 
compared widathecorresponding period of 1951. 
Canadians returned by bus in greater numbers, 
but fewer visitors entered Canada by this 
mode of transportation. Entries of visitors 
from the United States by. all four means of 
travel totalled 1,283,900 as compared with 
1,259,665, while returning Canadians numbered 
1,309,983 as compared with 1,232,494. 

* * * * 

WHEAT FLOUR PRODVCTION VP:  Wheat fLour 
production in the  full year 1952 amounted to 
24,106,000 barrels, an .increase of five per 
cent over the preceding .year's total of 22,- 
968,000 barrels; according to the Dominion 
Bureau pf Statistics.  The  December output 

. rose  to 1,836,000 barrels from 1,764,000 a 
year earlier, while that for the first five 
months of the current crop year increased to 
10,385,000 barrels.from 9, 133,0e0 .  Customs  ex-
ports of wheat flour in 1952- Increased to 13,- 
246,000 barrels from 12,079000 in the pre-
ceding year. 

* * * * 

RAIL REVENUE RECORD: Operating revenues 
of Canada's principal railways reached an 
all-time monthly peak in Cttober, while op-
erating expenses moved slightly lower.Earnings 
in the month amounted to $102,630,111 as com-
pared with $99,022,075 in Cttober, 1951, and 
expenses totalled $83,873,257 as against $84,- 
227,369. The resulting operating income for 
'the month was $13,222,999 compared with $11,- 
248,198. 

* * * * 

1952  CHEQUES  $125 EllArjON: 	Boosted by 
successive record-breaking totals in the last 
three months of the year, the value of cheques  
cashed in Canadian clearing centres in the 
full year 1952 rose to an all-time high of 
$125,196,894,000, an increase of 12 per cent 
over  the 1951 and previous peak total of $112,- 
184,633,000. For Ebcember the value was $12,- 
386,307,000.compared with $11,308,433,000 in 
Nbvember md$10,134,296,000 in pbcember; 1951. 

4 



(C.W.EL Fèbruary 6, 1953) 

DOMESTIC SECURITY AGAINST COMMUNISM 

NR..PEARSON'S ADDRESS: 	"While certain 
communist leaders behind the Iron Curtain 
are literally losing their heads these days, 
we must not figuratively lose ours as we con-
front their few followers in Canada," the 
Secretary of State for External Affairs, Mr. 
L.B. Pearson, warned Canadians in a speech 
delivered  ai  Guelph,  Ont.,  February 2. 

His remarks on the domestic threat from 
local Cbmmunists were, Ln part, as follows: 

"The necessity for domestic security mea-
sures at this time of international danger, 
is made more real and more obvious by the 
presence in our midst of members'or followers 
of the Ceemunisty party; men who aie tied 
body and soul to the Kremlin, who follow obe-
diently and automatically every twist and 
turn of its policy; who have boasted that they 
would not defend their own land if there were 
armed attack from that quarter. These are the 
'crypto-Canadians'. There is nothing more 
hypocritical than their prating or scribbling 
about Canadian nationalism and independence, 
or about Canadian political and personal lib-
erties. 

"This domestic threat from local Com-
munists - like the external danger - is a 
real one-Let's not fool ourselves about that. 
It requires vigilance, protective measures 
and, whenever necessary, effective action. 

OBJECT LESSON 

"In our own day in Canada  we have seen the 
tangible evidences of links and associations 
between Soviet imperialism and the Soviet 
state apparatus, and Cbmmunists in our midst. 
The 'spy trails' of 1946 are an object lesson 
in their exposure of the technique of con-
spiratorial Cemmunism. To protect itself 
against subversive acts of this kind, and 
against similar action in  other sensitive 
fields, the democratic state must act promptly 
and courageously against those who commit 
offences against the laws and the security 
of the state. 

"There are also the dupes as well as the 
disciples of Communism. Perhaps one of the  most 
difficult features of the problem of Com-
munism in our midst is the way in which its 
practitioners camouflage and conceal their 
true purpose, and attempt to confuse and mis-
lead the unwary and the gullible; to use them 
as bait on m -red hook 'made in Moscow'.We 
are only too familiar with the way in which 
organizations with worthy purposes have been 
infiltrated, and how the idea of 'peace' has 
been debased by these people for their own 
ends. This is a serious aspect of the problem 
which requires go9d sense and vigilance on 
the part of us al.1‘,We must learn to judge 
organizations  by  what they do, not by what 
their Communist spokesmen say; we must dis-
tinguish between pretension and performance;  

we must ceaselessly expose the fallacies in 
their special pleading. 

Take the Communist so-called 'Canadian 
Peace Cengress' which has attracted too many 
of these well intentioned dupes. There is no 
doubt that this organization slavishly and 
unswervingly follows the line laid down by 
Moscow and is under direction and control from 
that centre...." 

"While certain Cbmmunist  leaders  behind 
the Iron Curtain are literally losing their 
heads these days, we must not figuratively 
lose ours as we confront their few lollowers 
in Canada. 

"Nor shouldwepermit our legitimate concern 
with their treacherous activities to obscure 
the other threat. which I have already men-
tioned; that to those freedoms-- of speech, 
of worship, of thought and of action which 
we have won over the years, and which now 
distinguish us from those who live under des-
potism either of the right or the left. We 
should not falter now in our support of those 
well tried principles of justice and the rule 
of law, of tolerance and understanding which 
constitute the foundation qn which democratic 
society is based and without which it cannot 
survive. 

'We would have little cause to worry about 
the loss of these essential attributes of 
freedom were it not for the fears inspired 
by our knowledge that the Kremlin has in every 
non-Cemmunist country its fifth column of 
disciples and its sixth column of dupes. These 
fears can lead to demands for extreme pro-
cedures and counter-measures which go beyond 
the requirements of the situation, and which, 
if carried to their logical but probably in-
evitable conclusion, might produce a remedy 
almost as bad, and with about  he  same result, 
as the disease. 

COUNTER THREAT 

"This other threat, this counter-threat 
to our freedom, though in Canada it has not 
yet reached the danger point, is one against 
which free democracies should be on guard. 
Otherwise we may one day find that we have 
created a tyranny in the name of protection 
against tyranny...." 

After warning against giving undue pub-
licity to the Communists, he proceeded: 

"Exposure of Communist aims and treacheries 
is one thing. Giving them the kind of exag-
gerated publicity they desire is something 
else.  We  must not be deceived by their pre-
tence of peaceful patriotism and co-operation. 
But we must also not inflate their power and 
influence to the point where feat of them saps 
at the roots of that trust and confidence in 
our laws and in our liberties and in our-
selves, which is essential to the functioning 
of democratic society. 
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Mnce such confidence is replaced by manu-
factured and exaggerated suspicion, repressive 
legislation and unnecessary administrative 
interference can eaaily follow. This, in its 
turn, provokes internal divisions, and bitter 
controversies which weaken our strength and 
our solidarity.... 

"By all means, let us protect ourselves 
against those who would practice, or conspire 
to practice treason and sedition. Let us pur-
sue them, unmask them, and if they have broken 
the law, punish them. But we should not con-
fuse political heresy with political treason 
or dissent with disloyalty. Nor should Cana-
dians be frightened into conformity by making 
it dangerous to hold, to express, or to ad-
vocate unpopular doctrines. No society can 
be free and healthy where this occurs, no 
matter to what heights its national income 
may soar...." 

* * * * 

APPOINTMENTS: The Department of External 
/11M7announced.on February 5 the appoint-
ment of Mr. C.C. Eberts as Consul-General of 
Canada at San Francisco. He succeeds Mk. H.A. 
Scott, who last year was appointed Canadian 
Ambassador to Cuba. Since Mr. Scott's de-
parture, the Consul, Mr. C.N. Senior, has 
been Acting Consul-General. He will return 
soon to  Ottawa for duty in the Department 
prior to being given another appointment. 

The Department also announced that a Cana-
dian Consulate General will be opened in Los 
Angeles in April. Mk. W.K. Wardroper has been 
appointed Vice-Consul and will be in charge of 
the post intheinitial stages. The appointment 
of a Cbnsul-General will be announced later. 

The Consulate General in San Francisco 
will have consular responsibility for Northern 
California, the States of Nevada (excluding 
Clark County), Utah, Colorado, Wyoming, Wash-

ington, Oregon, Idaho and Montana and the 
territories of Hawaii and Alaska. /he Con-
sulate General in Los Angeles will have con-
sular responsibility for the Counties of Santa 
Barbara, Ventura, San Bernardino, Los Angeles, 
Orange, Riverside, San Diego, Kern, Obispo, 
Imperial, in the State of California; Clark 
County in the State of Nevada, and the States 
of Arizona and New Mexico. 

The  Department also announced the appoint-

ment of Mr. F. Charpentier, until recently 
Information Officer at the Canadian EMbassy 
in Paris, as Resident Officer at the Canadian 

Embassy in Uruguay.  The Canadian Ambassador 

to Uruguay is Major-General  L.R. Lafléche, 
D.S.O., who is also Canadian AmbaSsador to 
Argentina. In his absence, Mr. Charpentier 

will act as Chargé d'Affaires, ad interim. 

Mr. P.R. Morin, D.F.M., First Secretary at 

the Canadian Eàbassy in Brazil, has been on 
temporary duty  as Chargé d'Affaires, a.i., 
in Montevideo and will be returning to Rio 

de Janeiro in early April ahen Mk. Charpentier 
is due to take up his new appointment. 

PPEN DOOR TO FLOOD REFUGEES: The Minister 
of Citizenship  and  Immigration, Mk. W.E. Harris, 
announced in the House of Commons on February 
4 the extension of the assisted passage scheme 
to dependents of flood refugees Ln the United 
Kingdom, Belgium and the Netherlands. 

Asked by Mr. CanielMnIvor  (L-Fort  William) 
if the intention were "to make any plans to 
make it possible for those left destitute 
by floods in the old land to come to Canada," 
the Minister replied: 

Mr. Harris: We have given consideration 
to the problem and ahile it will be true that 
a great many of those people will want to 
continue their lives where they are, there 
will be some who will find it impossible to 
do so. There may even be among them some who 
had before this disaster contemplated emi-
grating to  Canada.  Wehave directed the offices 
abroad today that the assisted passage scheme, 
which is now open to the single worker or 
head of the family, should be broadened to 
include dependents of the worker as well. 

This will make it possible for the head 
of the family to come to Canada with his de-
pendents without depleting his already de-
pleted resources by the payment of somewhat 
heavy transportation costs. 

If the circumstances as we learn themwould 
indicate that. some other step can be taken 
to aid those who would like to come to Canada 
at this time, we shall give consideration to 
it, bearing in mind the fact that people from 
the United Kingdom, Belgium and the Nether-
lands have been migrating to Canada since the 
war in goodly numbers and that they are the 
best of citizens when they come here. 

* * * 

30,000 NEW JOBS:  In 1952, about 30,000 
new jobs were created in Canada by the building 
of new manufacturing plants, or additions 
to existing plants, it was announced on Feb-
ruary 4 by the Minister of Labour, Mk..M.F. 
Gregg. This was almost double the number of 
new jobs created by plant expansion in 1951. 
These jobs were in additiantothe construction 
manpower requirensients of the plant building 
projects. 

The greatest plant expansion in 1952 took 
place Ln the aircraft industry, which provided 
an estimated 12,000 new jobs. The electrical 
apparatus industry provided 4,300 new jobs, 
and the iron and steel industry, 3,400. 

Considerable industrial expansion also 
took place in the chemical industry where 
both the volume of investment and the number 
of new jobs created in 1952 exceeded 1951 
levels. Che chemical company alone completed 
three new plants and two plant extensions. 

In the wood products industry at least 
1,400 new workers were required to staff new 
plant facilities Ln 1952. 

Regionally, Chtario accounted for more than 
half of the new jobs and Onebec for about 25 
per cent. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

FORMOSA: In the House of Commons on Feb-
ruary 5 the Secretary of State for External 
Affairs, Mk. L.B..Pearson, made the following 
statement regarding the reference to Formosa 
by the President of the.United States,  Mr. 
Eisenhower, in his address on the State of 
the  Union: 

"Ch Monday last the hon. member for Van-
couver East (dr. MacInnis) addressed a ques-
tion to the Priée Minister on that part of 
President Eisenhower's address to Congress 
on the State of the Union which concerned 
Formosa. In replying at that time the Prime 
Minister indicated that more information might 
be available later in the week when it was 
hoped that a discussion on external affairs 
would take place. That discussion cannot, I 
think, now take place until next week, and I 
would, therefore, like to give information sup-
elementaryJubthat which was given by . the 
Prime Minister on Monday. 

"I have had an opportunity, as have hon. 
members, since Mhnday of studying the text of 
the statement by the President of the United 
States to which I have referred.Intlat state- 
ment, as hon. members know, the President 
announced the modification of the Presidential 
order to the 7th Fleet issued by his pre- 
decessor on June 27, 1950. That order, which 
was given, as the House will recall,.shortly 
after.the aggressive attack on South Korea, 
was in the nature of an instruction to the 
United States 7th Fleet both to prevent any 

S attack upon Formosa from the mainland; and 

also to ensure that Formosa should not be used 
as a base of operatio;is against the Chinese 
communist mainland. 

"The order was issued, of course, before 
the large-scale intervention by Chinese com-
munist forces in Korea, and its objective was 
to neutralize Formosa in order to limit the 
hostilities arising out of the aggression of 
June 25, 1950, on the Korean peninsula. 

"As the Prime Minister indicated Monday, 
the original order was an action taken on 
the sole responsibility of the United States 
Government, just as the recent action modify-
ing it with respect to what the President 
has termed the employment of the 7th Fleet 
to .'shield communist China' was taken on the 
sole responsibility of the United States Gov-
ernment. That, however, does not make the 
matter one of Little or merely indirect in-
terest to other countries, including  Canada. 

"With respect to the position of the Cana-
dian Government, while we remain resolved 
to carry out our United.Nations obligations 
in Korea,.we do not think that the defence 
of Formosa, which has not been assumed by the 
United  Nations, ahould be confused with the 
defence of Korea, which has. As I have men-
tioned on several occasions in the House, 
on May 15, 1951, on May 22, 1951, and on April 
1, 1952, our consistent position has been that 
this island should be neutralized, so far as 
that is possible, while hostilities continue 
in Korea.  Our  view has been . that the final 
disposition of Formosa should be a subject to 

(Continued on P. 5) 
1 



(C.19.13. February 13, 1953) 

UN FORCE FOR PEACE:  "If the United Na-
tions, or some such world agency, cannoe 
succeed, then peace is impossible," said the 
Minister of National Health and Welfare, Mk. 
Paul Martin, Acting Chairman of the  Canadian' 
Delegation to the United Nations, in an ad-
dress to the Ottawa  Branch of the United  Na-
tions Association in Canada on•February 4. • 
' Mr. Martin spoke, in part, as follows on 

the beneficent force of the United  Nations: 
"Because of the moral force this organiza-

tion has mobilized, millions are at peace who 
miàht have been plunged Lnto war; millions are 
free who might have been enslaved. Nations 
have found freedom that might have been deft 
in subjection. The tyranny that disease and 
hunger and poverty and ignorance hold over 
men has been effectively lessened through  the 
work of the  many humanitarian agencies of the 
United  Nations. 

"Che of the great acivantages of world de-
bate is that it educates the ordinary men and 
women of this earth in  the way LI which natLons 
behave. Under the revealing searchlight of 
world opinion the true colours of Communism, 
for example, are starkly evident. World debate 
has brought the rulers of the Red 'empire out 
where we can see and study them. Ithas tempted 
them beyond  the  Iron Curtain, beyond the vast 
Kremlin-run concentration camp of Soviet 
states and satellites to defend their views 
in the market-place of the world. 

• TRUTH WILT: PREVAIL 

"Communist propaganda does not wear well. 
A lie, however big, cannot live lang. In time . 
truth will prevail.  In the  long run, the twists 
and turns of the sinuous, cynical Soviet line 
and the  brutalities and failures of its system 
will disgust all except those whose senses . 
have been drugged  and  dulled by the opiate of 
Communism's farse promises and empty dreams. 

"Chly the truth can make men free. lhat is 
why we must continue  every effort  in the coun-
cils of the United Nations to set the record 
straight, to identify poisonous propaganda, 
and to speak up for what our people and all 
people -- even the mute millions of Russia 
and Russian...run minions -- believe in their 
hearts, 

"The U.  N.  is a symbol of our conviction. 
ehat  men  can meet togetherandreason together, 
and find coMmon ground for'Co-operative ac-
tion; If the United Nations,— or some such 
world agency -- cannot Succeed, then peace 
is impossible. 

"We have not found complete security in the 
United  Nations -- but unless we continue to 
seek secaritY we shall never find it. Within 
the • erms of the Charter of this world organ-
ization, we have develOped an area of greater 
collective securiéy for the nations of the 
North Atlantic Community. Canada and the na-
tions associated with us in NATO are building 
a rea.listic defence programme, not for war,  

but to safeguard national securitywithout war. 
But even as we make sure of security in our 
part of the world, we must work unceasingly 
to extend it further. The quest for permanent 
peace must go on...." 

* * * * 
- 

MALL ARDIS STANDARDIZATION:  During the 
joint British, United States, French and Càna-
dian conference in Washington in the summer 
of 1951, called at the suggestion of the Mini-
ster of National Doefehce, Mk. Brooke Claxton, 
the question of adoption of a standard rifle 
along with production and further developMent 
of other small arms and ammunition was dis-
cussed. 

It was evident that until differences of 
opinion over the choice of a suitable round 
of small arms and ammunition had been cleared 
between the countries, no decision could be 
made on the adoption of a new rifle. 

During Mk. Churchill's visit to Washington 
in December 1951, the question of the adoption 
of a new rifle was again discussed but with-
out any change in  decisions previously taken. 
For this reason, it was agreed that Britain 
and the U.S. should retain their existing 
weapons but that ,  development of new ammunition 
should continue at high priority with a view 
to producing a cartridge upon which standard-
ization would be possible. 

195I- STATEMENT 
• 

Mk. Claxton said in a statement issued on 
July 6, 1951, that "to have a standard round 
is even more important - than to have standard 
weapons." He'pointed out that Canada, as a 
large surplus producer of small arms ammu-
nition, would work toward mediation on this 
matter among the leading countries of the 
North Atlantic Tkeaty Organization. 

The press reported recently that the stand-
ardization of small arms within NATO waa under 
consideration. This study is in accordance 
with the.decisions previously reached by the 
standing group. In addition to the United 
States, Belgium, Great Britain and Canada 
are closely associated in ehis work. The three 
countries are cooperating together to produce, 
as adon as possible, a new round of small 
arms ammunition which will meet the require-
ments of the NATO forces. 

An important feature of this work is that 
while rounds of different calibres are being 
developed by these countries and the United 
States, the overall length of the.complete 
cartridge will be the same. At the same time, 
new weapons are being considered with a view 
to having a modern rifle immediately the new 
ammunition has been adopted. Because  the  over-
all length of the cartridges under development 
is the same, whatever ammunition is adopted 
the rifles considered by each of the four 
countries may be easily adapted for firing 
the new standard round. 

jai  e 
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NOVEMBER TRADE:  Showing the third suc-
cessive monthly increase over 1951 but only 
the fourth in the 11 months, Canadian im-
ports from all countries in November rose 
11.5 per cent in value to $363,400,000 as 
compared to $325,700,000 a year earlier, ac-
cording to final figures for the month re-
leased by the  Bureau of Statistics. This value 
is slightly above the preliminary estimate 
issued a month ago. Total value of imports for 
the 11 months amounted to $3,685,400,000, 
down about three per cent from $3,811;800,000 
in the January-November period of 1951. 

Owing to the lower level of prices of im-
ports, which averaged nearly 11 per cent below 
a year earlier, the volume of imports rose 
much more than indicated by the rise in value, 
climbing nearly 25 per cent above the previous 
November. This followed a volume iocrease of 
somewhat more than 25 per cent in Cttober. 

Total exports -- domestic and foreign -- in 
November were valued at $391,800,000, leaving 
a surplus over the increased imports of $28,- 
300,000. This compares with an export surplus 
of $58,800,000 for November,  1951. Total  ex-
ports for the 11 months'endineNoVember stood 
at $3,962,000,000, exceeding the cumulative 
figure for imports by $276,700,000, which 
contrasts sharply with the import surplus 
of $233,500,000 for the same 1951 period. 

IMPORTS FROM U.S. 

Imports  from the United States in November 
increased 17.6 per cent in value to  $264,-
200,000 as against $224,700,000 the previous 
November. Domestic and foreign exports to the 
United States were only slightly higher at a 
total of $213,300,000, and the import balance 
with the United States consequently increased 
to $50,900,000 as compared to $11,900,000. The 
aggregate value of imports from the United 
States in the 11 months amounted to $2,711,- 
700,000, up four per cent from $2,609,900,000 
in 1951, while total exports for the period 
were down slightlyto$2,124,600,000 as against 
$2,140,700,000. The result was a rise in the 
cumulative import balance with the United 
States to $587,200,000 from $469,100,000, 
making it the largest passive balance since 
that of $884,200,000 in 1947. 

November imports from the United Kingdom 
rose moderately in value to $35,300,000 as 
compared to $33,300,000 a year earlier, but 
the total for the 11 months was down over 
17 per cent at $331,700,000 compared to $401,- 
600,000. Total exports in the month at $61,- 
500,000 were up somewhat more than imports, 
the credit balance with the United Kingdom 
increasing moderatelyto$26,200,000 as against 
$25,700,000 in November, 1951. In the 11 
months, total exports to the United Kingdom 
were sharply higher at $703,400,000 as against 
$570,900,000, and the export surplus in trade 
with the United Kingdom rose to $371,600,000 
as compared to $169,400,000 for the corre-
sponding 1951 period. 

INDUSTRIAL PRODUCTION RISE:  Continuing 
its advances since mid summer,  the  revised 
index of industrial production stood at 248.1 
in November, slightly above the seasonally 
high Cttober level and up 10 per cent from the 
corresponding month of 1951, it was pointed 
out in the January issue of the Canadian 
Statistical Review released February 4 by 
the Bureau of Statistics. 

Since last June the index has reflected 
progressively growing advances in industrial 
output over the corresponding months a year 
earlier, and during the first 11 months of 
1952 the composite index averaged about two 
per cent higher than in the same period of 
1951. 

During 1952 the volume of mineral pro-
duction was at the highest level recorded, 
due mainly to large gains in the extraction 
of crude petroleum, natural gas and iron ore 
and some improvement in the output of gold 
and base metals, the Review states. The av-
erage, as measured by the Bureau's index, was 
nearly eight per cent greater for the first 
11 months than in 1951. Copper production, 
in contrast, was down five per cent. 

Manufacturing output in November continued 
its record-breaking pace, the index repre-
senting factory production at 262.4 for the 
month being at its highest level and raising 
the 11 months' average to nearly one per cent 
above that of the corresponding 1951 period. 
Further gains in output were recorded in those 
industries which had suffered from the drop 
in consumer demand during the latter part of 
1951 and early in 1952 and from the attendant 
accumulation of inventories. The value of 
manufacturing inventories as a whole continued 
to decline and was at its lowest point in 16 
months. 

* * * * 

R.C.H.P.. HONORED:  The Governor-General, -- 
Right Hon. Vincent Massey, has designated 
members of the Royal Cànadian Mounted Police 
Who have traditionally served as guards at 
Government Hbuse and the Parliament Buildings 
to be known henceforth as "The Governor-
Ceneral's Troop". This unique honour in the 
history oftheForce was conferred at a special 
parade at Government House by His Excellency 
in the presence of Commissioner L.H. Nichol-
son, MBE,  and  Superintendent J.F. Thrasher, 
the Officer Commanding "A" Division, Ottawa, 
from which the members of the Force concerned 
are drawn. 

* * * * 

ARMY CAMPS IN GERMANY::  German workmen are 
making good progress on the construction of 
four new Cànadian Army camps in the Soest 
area of Germany. The four camps are being 
built and paid for by  Canada.  It is expected 
the first of the four will be ready for oc-
cupancy in about six months. 
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GROSS NATIONAL PRODUCT $22,984,000,000 

NEW HIGH RECORD:  The total value of goods 
and services produced in Canada in 1952 reach-
ed a new high record of $22,984,million, ac-
cording to advance preliminary estimates is-
sued February 10 by the Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics. This is $1,536 million or seven 
per cent above the 1951 value of $21,448 mil-
lion. After making allowance for price changes 
in 1952, an increase in total real volume of 
production of six per cent is indicated. 

The national income, which represents the 
nation's earnings from current production, 
increased by six per cent, from $17,284 mil-
lion in 1951 to $18,307 million in 1952. 
Wages, salaries and supplementary labour in-
come showed a gain of nearly 12 per cent, 
rising from  $9,732 million in 1951 to $10,855 
million in 1952. High levels of employment 
and steadily increasing average earnings per 
worker were mainly responsible for the rise 
in labour income. Military pay and allowances 
increased from $201 million in 1951 to $270 
million in 1952. 

INVESTMENT INCOME 

Investment ùicome increased by approximate ly 
two per cent, from $3,667 million in 1951 
to $3,746 million in 1952.  Corporation profits 
before taxes showed little change from the 
previous year, but considerable gains were 
recorded in interest and rents received by 
persons, and in government investment income, 
including the profits of government business 
enterprises. 

Accrued net income of farm operators from 
farm production declined by $255 million in 
1952, a drop of 12 per cent from the record 
level established in 1951.  This'  decline is 
largely attributable to a severe drop in live-
stock prices of between 20 and 25 per cent, 
and a 10 per cent rise in farm opérating ex-
penses. The record wheat crop of 688 million 
bushels was of excellent grade, and initial 
prices were unchanged; but these . factors were 
not sufficient to offset the developments 
mentioned above. Net  income of non-farm un- 

* * * 

ÇOAL USAGE LOWER:  Canadian production 
of coal in 1952 declined six per cent from 
the preceding year, and imports were down 
seven per cent, according to preliminary fig-
ures compiled by the Dominion Bureau of Sta-
tistics. Output Ln Dàcember advanced slightly 
over a year earlier, while imports dropped 
25 per cent. 

The year's output amounted to 17,516,370 
tons as compared with 18,586,823 Ln 1951, and 
imports totalled 24,534,824 tons as against 
26,486,117. In December, 1,740,000 tons were 
produced compared with 1,729,078 in December, 
1951, while 940,992 tons were imported against 
1,249,488. 

SUBSIDIES SMALLER 

.Subsidies were smaller Ln 1952 by $43 mil-
lion, reflecting the fact that Ln 1951 there 
wasa $65 million payment to farmers an account 
of the United Kingdom Wheat Agreement which 
was of a non-recurring nature. Offsetting 
this decline to some extent, was the trading 
loss sustained by the Agricultural Prices 
Support Board on beef and pork transactions. 

Depreciation allowances  and  similar business 
costs increased by nine per cent, from $1,- 
820 million to $1,991 million. 

The gross national expenditure indicates 
the manner in which the national output is 
absorbed.  Major  developments Ln 1952 included 
the resurgence of consumer spending, the rapid 
growth of government defence expenditures, a 
sharp decline in inventory accumulation and 
the re-emergence of a favourable balance on 
current account inthenation's external trade. 
This latter factor resulted from a combi-
nation of more favourable terms of trade and 
a more rapid climb in export volume relative 
to import volume. 

* * 

NEW POSTAGE  STAMPS:  The Postmaster-General 
has announced that the Post Office Ikpartment 
will issue on April 1, 1953, ,three new 
design commemorative issue postage stamps that 
will depict commonly known wild animals of 
Canada. These three postage stamps are being 
issued to coincide as nearly as possible with 
National Wildlife Week. 

A 20 postage stamp will display a polar 
bear, a 3t stamp will display a moose and a 
40 stamp will display a bighorn sheep. 

* * * * 

incorporated business, includIngunincorporated 
retailers, manufacturers, and professional . 
practioners remained relatively unchanged 
from 1951. 	 ftbli■ J 

The gross national product includes, in 
addition to the factor costs which comprises 
the national income, indirect taxes less sub-
sidies and depreciation allowances and similar 
business costs. Indirect tax collections rose 
by $200 million Ln 1952. An increase of $100 
millioninfederal indirect taxes was accounted 
for mainly by a gain in excise tax collections 
(including sales taxes) of $70 million, and 
in customs and excise duties of $14 million 
and $12 million, respectively. 

At the provincial and municipal level a 
further gain of $100 million was due chiefly 
to increases in municipal real and personal 
property taxes and in provincial gasoline and 

• sales taxes. 

0 

Average earnings of Canadian steam railway 
employees Ln 1951 was $3,110. 

4 



(C.W.B. February 13, 1953) 

IMPATIENT OVER SEAWAY:  "Canadians are be-
coming impatient with the American delays" 
with respect to power development of the St. 
Lawrence Seaway project. So stated the Min-
ister of 'Transport, Mr. Lionel Chevrier, in 
addressing members of the Port Arthur Chamber 
of Commerce on February 11. 

Dealing with the present situation, he 
pointed out that "the International Joint 
Commission approved of the joint power . ao-
plication in less than four months and Canada 
co-operated to the fullest extent with that 
body," while it "will soon be five months now 
since the Federal Power Commission  has had 
before it the application of the New York 
State Power Authority for a licence to,develop 
jointly with the Ontario it,dro the 2 200,000 
horsepower in the International Section." 
He added that no decision has been rendeked 
and "the result of the last hearing on Feb-
ruary 2 indicates that it may be some time 
before a final decision is rendered." 

"All I desire to tell our friends to the 
South is that we are naturally becoming some-
what impatient at the delays in this matter 
which. to us is of Vital concern," said the 
Minister of Transport.  "Will there be no end 
to theie delays? Why should it be necessary 
to postpone decision for another Undetermined 
period? Why cannot we expect an early decision 
on the New York State application? These are 
questions to which Canadians would like an 
answer and I believe no one can complain about 
our desire to have one." 

My. Chevrier said that he estimated the 
savings in operational costs to'shipping uti-
lizing the completed St. Lawrence Seaway, 
"should be not less than $48,000,000 a year.". 
He pointed out that "since the annual amount 
to be raised from tolls may not much exceed 
$17,000,000 or $18,000,000, you Will appre-
ciate that the net saving in transportation 
costs. wi11 be substantial." 

* * * 
RECORD HIGH WAGES:  Average hourly and 
weekly earnings of hourly-rated wage-earners 
in Canadian manufacturing industries reached 
new all-time high levels at the beginning 
of December, according to advance figures 
released by the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. 
New peak earnings were also reached in mining, 
electric and motor transportation, and ser-
vices industries. 

Hourly earnings of hourly-rated wage-
earners in manufacturing averaged 132.2 cents 
as compared with 124.5 a year ago, weekly 
wages $56.05 compared with $52.17, and average 
hours 42.4 compared with 41.9. In mining, 
hourly earnings averaged 151.7 cents compared 
with 139.3, weekly wages $66.90 compared with 
$61.57,  and average  hours 44:1 compared with 
44.2. 

FORmOSA (Continued from P. 1)' 

be discussed at a conference on Far Eastern 
problems which  should be held when the fight-
ing ceases in Korea; and we.strongly supported 
the statement of principles approved by the 
political committee of the fifth United Na-
tions General Assembly which specifically 
provided for such a conference. In any de-
cision regarding the future of Formosa, the 
wishes of the people there would naturally 
be a primary consideration. -  

"In considering the possible  effects of 
this recent action by the United States Gov- .  
ernment, I should emphasize that on Far East-
ern issues, as an other questions in which we 
are both concerned, the fundamental and long-
term aims of Canada and the United States are 
similar, although naturally we may differ an 
occasions in our approach to specific issues 
and as to how these long-term aims can best 
be achieved. 

"Canadians of course know President Eisen-
hower well. They feel a deep gratitude for 
the services he has already rendered the free 
world and have full confidence, I am sure, 
in his peaceful and constructive purposes. 
AndI am convinced that one of these purposes-- 
as it is the purpose of this Gévernment and 
this Parliament and our country, and the pur-
pose of the other Governments who are now 
engaged in Korea--is to  end and not to extend 
the Korean war. 

NO AGGRESSiVE . INTENT • 

It should also be noted that in his state-
ment President Eisenhower stated clearly that 
'this order implies no aggressive intent on 
our part'. Nor should we, I think, assume that 
because of this order any large scale oper-
ations in the near future are likely to be 
undertaken by Chinese Nationalist forces on 
the mainland. The order does, however, rescind 
that part of the original order by which the 
United States 7th Fleet would prevent any such 
operations. 

"The original order did give, I suppose, to 
the communist forces in China a feeling of 
immunity from attack from Formosa. This has 
become increasingly unacceptable to the people 
of the United States, as the Chinese com-
munists have continued their aggression in 
Korea and only recently rejected a resolution 
approved by the present United Nations General 
Assembly which could have ended the war there 
on acceptable terms. The United States Govern-
ment has, therefore, found it necessary to 
take action to alter a situation which was 
considered to no longer have its original 
justification. 

"It is no doubt hoped that this change 
may keep more Chinese communist forces in 
China and hence have an advantageous effect 
on United Nations operations in Korea. It 
would of course be another matter, as bon. 

 members will be aware, if Chinese Nationalist 
'raiders or invading forces were escorted or 
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protected in their operations by the armed 
forces of other  United Nations  governments. 

• We have no reason to believe, however, on the 
basis of any information available to us that 
any such development will take place, the 

• consequences of which would be far-reaching. 
"Mk are not of course èommitted by, though 

naturally we are concerned with, the action 
taken in Washington in connection with this 
matter. The Government will follow develop-
ments with the closest possible attention and 
take appropriate action to make our views 
knuwn if and when the occasion so warrants. 

• Meanwhil4 I think it would be unwise and pre-
mature to jump to dogmatic or critical con-
clusions concerning the step taken by the 
United States Government, and announced in 
a statement by President Eisenhower which 
contained so much that was wise and heartening 
to us all." 

POLICY FOR"KOREA 

FOREIGN AFFAIRS DEBATE:  Mr. Pearson made 
further reference to the war in Korea in open-
ing the annual parliamentary debate on foreign 
affairs intheHouse of Commons an February 11. 

In that address he also discussed at length 
the close and intimate relations existing be-
tween  Canada and the United States, voiced 
the hope that the United States would act 
soon to implement "rational trading policies," 
and expressed disappointment that decision 
had not already been reached by the Federal 
Power Commission in the matter of joint de-
velopment of power on the St. Lawrence. He 
expressed the opinion that the time was not 
ripe for a Pacific Pact along the lines of the  
Atlantic Pact. 

His remarks on Korea were as follows: 
"The most recent attempt at the United 

Nations General Assembly to end the war in 
Korea has failed. But the effort to  that  end 
must not stop, and I am sure it will not stop. 
The guiding principle of Canadian policy in 
Korea.is to continue to do everything possible 
to limit the present hostilities to the Korean 
peninsula, and to take advantage of any op-
portunity for an early settlement of these 
hostilities by peaceful negotiation. It fol. 
lows from this that our general attitude in 

the United Nations  General Assembly, as else-
where, isto support proposals designed to fa-
cilitate an armistice agreement, and to op-
pose proposals which, in ohr judgment, would 
impede such  an armistice.  

"Ch the specific question, for instance, 
of the disposition of prisoners of war, the 
Canadian position has been quite clear and 
consistent.  We  do not believe that any pris-
oner shouldbe compelled by force to return 
to what'was once his homeland or should be 
prevented, through any kind of moral or  physi-

cal force, from so returning. 
"We consider . also that the purpose of the 

United  Nations in Korea remains the defeat 
of aggression there, and does not include 

(C.W.R. February 13, 1953) 

intervention in the civil war in China. - So 
long as Chinese troops act as aggressors in 
Korea they must be opposedandthat aggression, 
if possible, defeated. This does not mean 
that we  who oppose•them, by  so doing, are 
committed to the overthrow by force of the 
Government now in effective control of the 
mainland of China. As we see it we are en-
gaged not Ln a national waràgainst communist 
China or in intervening in a Chinese civil 
war, but as a member of the United Nations 
in a police action against aggression. 

"Such action may be, and in this case is, 
just as bloody and dangerous and -as hard to 
bear for those who are engaged in it, as any 
war of old. But it does embody a new and 
heartening concept of arms used to defend 
international  order and law rather thanto 
defend national interests alone.... 

"Another point of importance in the poli-
cy Canada holds towards Korea and the Far 
East generally is our belief that it is es-
sential that western and Asian democracies 
should maintain in this matter the highest 
possible degree of unity ofpurpose and action. 
We do not believe, accordingly, that the west-
ern powers should press for military or eco-
nomic measures, at the United Nations or else-
where, which would certainly not be supported 
and indeed might be actively opposed by im-
portant non-communist Asian states, and which 
without such support would be less effective 
in ending the Korean war than in extending it. 

UN OBLIGATION 

"This principle has guided our policy in 
this matter in the past, and it will continue 
to guide us in considering any such proposals 
which may be made in the future. We think that 
Such proposals should be considered, not emo-
tionally or from the stand-point of our feel-
ings about the communist regime in Peking, 
which we detest, but in the light of our  Unit-
ed  Nations obligation to. stop aggression in 
Korea, and from the point of view of whether 
their value Ln that respect is more than off-
set by the risk of precipitating a war ,on the 
mainland of China which it  • s Clear, would 
not stop there. 

"It is, of course,  very natural indeed to 
desire to hit the aggressor in new places and 
with new weapons, but it is also wise to re-
alize that in consequence he may also hit us 
somewhere else and with new weapons. There 
are, for instance, about two million people 
on the very small and rocky island of Hong 
Kong...." 

* * * * 

The Bureau of-Statistics reports that des-
pite generally higheeprices the average  Càna-
dian today eats over 16% more meat than in 
pre-war years. Average Per caPita consumption 
during the five years 1947-51 wes  137.4  pounds 
a year, 19.1 pounds more than the 1935-39 
average of 118.3 pounds a -  year. 

k 

111 

6 



CANADIAN WEEKLY BULLETIN 

INFORMATION DIVISION 

DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS 

OTTAWA - CANADA 

qt. RNM e  
0 	: 	44,e.  

10 

CA NAD P' 

Vol. 8 No ,  16 February 20, 1953 

4. 

JJ±LLDULLUL «ZeIWU111.1.Z.D 

INFORLIATION DIVISION. 
broUllUN 

CW13-43 
. 	 . 

INDEX TO INSIDE PAGES 
Taxation Changes 	  
"International Trade Relationships" 	 
Uhiversity Attendance Uip. 	. 	 
Lord Ismay's Visit 	  

1 	Auto Shipméntà at.Peak 	............. 
2-3 	Great  Lakes Fisheries 	  3 
3 	Flouse of Commons Eabates World Affairs 	4-5-6 
3 	Civil  Eafance 	  6 

WEEK'S EVENTS IN . REVIEW 

TAXATION CHANGES:   The following are the 
main tax changes announced by the Minister  of.  
Finance, Mr. Douglas Abbott, in his Budget 
speech in the Flouse of Commons an February 19: 

Personal income tax cut by 11 per cent 
• starting July 1. 

The old age security tax of 2% with a max-
imum of $60 remains unchanged. 

The 4% "floor" for medical expenses. will be 
reduced to 3%. 

The deduction equal to 10% of dividends 
received from Canadian taxable corporations 
at present allowed against the personal income 
tax of individuals resident in Canada will be 
increased to 20%: 

Parents will be allowed in . computing tax-
able income to claim the deduction of $400 
for dependent children over 21 years of age 

'if their children are attending a university. 
The figures of $600 now prescribed as the 

upper limit of income which a dependent may 
earn and still be regarded as a dependent will 

• be increased to $750. 
Expense allowances of elected members of 

the governing bodies of incorporated mun-
icipalities will be deductible for income tax 
purposes to the extent that they do not exceed 
one-half the amount received. by way of salary, 
indemnity, and.other remuneration. 

The rates of corporation income tax will 
be reduced and the first bracket to which a 
lower rate of tax applies will be enlarged, 
effective January 1, 1953. This will mean 
that the present rates of 20% on the first 
$10,000 of profits plus 50% on profits in 
excess of $10,000 will become 18% on the first 
$20,000 ofprofits plus 47°I., on profits in 
excess of $20,000. 

The old age security tax of 21 of profits 

Ille  

payable in addition to the above rates remains 
unchanged. 

The credit which corporations may take 
against their federal tax equal to 5% of pro-
fits attributable to operations in a province 
which has not signed a tax agreement will be 
increased to 7%. 

The special deductions granted petroleum, 
natural gas and mining industries for ex-
ploration expenses and the three-year tax 
exemption for new mines are extended for an 
.additional year. 

Mining companies will be allowed a de-
duction for expenses incurred in exploring 
or drilling for oil or natural gas in Canada 
incurreein the calendar years 1953 to 1956. 

The excise duty on cigarettes will be re-
duced $2.00 per 1,000. This amounts to 4 cents 
on 20 cigarettes. 

The stamp tax on cheques, money orders and 
similar Instruments will be repealed. 

The tax on the transfer of securities will 
be repealed. 

The sales tax on books, and materials used 
in their production, will be repealed. 

The sales tax on newsprint and other ma-
terials used in newspapers will oe repealed 
and all materials used in magazines will be 
made exempt. 

A few miscellaneous changes will be made 
in the list of items exempt from sales tax 
including an exemption for materials going 
into production of food products that are 
already exempt, and an exemption for materials 
that are consumed or expended in the process 
of manufacture or production. 

The licence fees of $2.50 on television 
and radio sets will not be required after 
March 31, 1953. 
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"INTERNATIONAL TRADE RELATIONSHIPS" 

ME.. TOWERS! COMMENTS:  -"The fact that Ca-
nada has been enjoying a high level of ex-
ports, particularly of staple products, in 
recent years àhould not be allowed to reduce 
our concern at the continued failure of the 
world to establiàh a stable system of inter-
national payments which ià not dependent on 
special financial assistance from one country 
to another, and Which permits of the balanced 
growth of international trade in all types of 
products," said Mr. G.F. Tbwers, Cbvernor of 
the Bank of Canada, in the Bank 's  annual re-
port. 

In a section devoted to "International 
Trade Relationships," Mk. Tbwers proceeded: 

"At the end of the war, Canada  joined with 
other nations Ln setting as a goal the resto-
ration of economic arrangements among nations 
based on currenc'y convertibility and non-
discrimination in trade. - This was done Ln the 
belief that such policies offered the only 
sound basis on whiçh to conduct international 
trade. Tb help accomplish these objectives, 
certain international agreements were entered 
into, in particular those relating to the 
International Mbnetary Fund and the General 
Agreement on Tàriffs and Tkade. 

FINANCIAL AID 

"As it was recognized that time would be 
needed for many of the countries most serious-
ly affected by the war to restore the pro-
ductive capacity of their economies, these 
agreements permitted considerable freedom in 
the use of trade and exchange controls for a 
period of transition after the war. Tb help 
these countries get over the difficult first 
stage after the end of the war, the United 
States and Canada  provided large-scale fi-
nancial assistance. 

"More than seven years have now passed 
since the end of the war and it must be ac-
knowledged that the world is still far from 
the goals of currency convertibility and non-
discrimination; indeed,.restrictions on trade 
and payments are in many cases more rather 
than less severe than they were someyears ago. 

"This state of affairs cannot be attributed 
to any general failure to achieve recovery in 
output as world production has been well above 
pre-war levels for some time past. Rather, 
the problem has been that there have been too 
many competing demands upon the available 
resources and this has had as a consequence 
a general situation of strain and recurrent 
balance of payments crises.. 

"Major  reliance in dealing with these dif-
ficulties has been placedon trade and currency 
controls which have, however, merely been 
able to suppress for a period the sympténà_ 
without eliminating the underlying causes of 
the exchange difficulties. Indeed, there seems  

little doubt that over a period of time the 
effect of these restrictions is to aggravate 
the exchange problem, since they encourage the 
uneconomic use of resources by providing shel-
ter for inefficient production in protected 
markets and by-rendering production  for  'hard 
currency' markets . less profitable. 

"In recent times there have been some en-
couraging signs of a change in the approach 
to some of these problems Ln certain important 
countries. To an increasing extent the con-
nection between internal finance and the ex-
ternal position has been taken into account 
in the formulation of policies. Moreover, 
there seems to be a greater awareness than has 
been apparent in the past of the weakening 
effects of severe import restrictions and 
discriminations on the economies of the coun-
tries relying heavily on these policies over 
an extended period of time--effects which 
manifest themselves in loss of competitive 
capacity and distortions in the structure of 
investment and production. 

"The achievement  of international balance 
and a properly functioning international eco-
némic system is no easy task and will require 
the collaboration of surplus as.well as def-
icit countries. If it is the primary respon-
sibility of the deficit countries so to con-
duct their affairs that there is available 
for export a sufficient quantity of goods at 
competitive prices, so is it the primary re-
sponsibility of the surplus countries to allow 
competition from absead to take place, and not 
to prevent but rather to encourage an in-
creased inflow of goods. There is no need to 
underline the importance in this connection 
of the policies pursued by the  United States. 

DEFICIT COUNTRIES 

elhe difficulties confronting the deficit 
countries in changing the general direction 
of their policies along.the lines indicated 
in the preceding paragraph are very great, and 
it is clearly in the general interest that 
efforts on their part to accomplishthischange 
should receive not only sympathetic encourage-
ment but also active support. Actions of the 
United States with respect to imports have 
a significance which cannot be measured merely 
by the volume of trade directly affected in 
any particular case. 

"The difficulties involved in the deficit 
countries achieving balance through an in-
crease in 'hard currency' exports - rather than 
by continuing to rely heavily on import re-
strictions and discrimination may well appear 
to them insuperable if United States actions 
limitseverèly their chances of earning dollars 
by competing  in the American market. Re-
strictions in the United States cannot fail 
to encourage restrictions elsewhere. 
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"The foreign economic policy of the United 
States has been directed, since  the end of the 
war, towards assisting  the  economic recovery 
of friendly countries. In the present cir-
cumstances, when political tensions have made 
it necessary for the  countries of the Western 
World to assume large additional burdens of. 
defence, it is more than ever essential, in 
the interests.of security as well as prosperi-
ty, that countries avoid policies whiCh weaken 
their basic economic structure. There is am-
ple evidence to support the.view that severe 
and long-continued restrictions on inter-
national trade do have this effect and, as 
indicated above, there is increasing recog-
nition of this fact in many countries. It is 
greatly to be hoped that the policies of the 
United States will be of a character which 
gives encouragement and support to a fresh 
effort to attain international balance with 
less reliance.on weakening restrictions and 
by methods which increase the underlying 
strength and efficiency of the economies of 
the Free World." 

* * * * 

UNIVERSITY ATTENDANCE UP:  University at-
tendance in Canada has increased by 175 per 
cent in the last 32 years, the Minister of 
Labour, Mr. Milton F. Gregg, has announced. 
The Minister stated that during the same pe-
riod the population in the age group 18 to 22, 
eliCh included most college entrants, had in-
creased only 45 per cent. 

High school attendance had also increased 
by 150 per cent during the same.period, while 
the age group 13 to 17 had increased by only 
29 per cent. 

Mk. Gregg pointed out that progress towards 
a higher standard of education was a long-term 
and natural trend, but this trend during the 
recent years had been given added impetus in 
Canada by the transition of our economy from 
one based principally  on  primary industries to 
our present status as a highly industrialized 
nation. With the emphasis on industrial pro-
duction had come rapid advances of science and 
greater use of technological processes, all 
demanding a higher proportion of profession-
ally-trained personnel. 

As an example of the trend toward an in-
creasingly larger proportion of the work force 
requiring to be.university-trained, the Min-
ister stated that in 1901 there were fewer 
than three engineers fier every 1,000 non-
agricultural workers in Canada, whereas today 
there were more than eight. • 

* * 

FARR INDEX:  Continuing the downward trend 
of the past several months, Canada's index 
number of farm prices of agricultural products 
was slightly lower in December at 244.0  as 
compared with 244.1 in the preceding month, 
243.3 in October and 250.7 in September. The 
annual index for 1952 is.estimated at . 266.7. 

LORD ISRAY'S VISIT:  Lord Ismay, Secre-
tary General of the North Atlantic Treaty 
Organization and Vice-Chairman of the North  
Atlantic Ceuncil, will arrive in Canada on 
March 4 to spend five days as the kuett of 
the Government of Canada. A special R.C.A.F. 
aircraft will fly him to Ottawa from New York, 
where he will arrive ehat day by àhip. He will 
be accompanied by Lady Ismay and by several 
members of the NATO Secretariat. 

While  in Canada the  Secretary General will 
havé conferences with  the Prime  Minister and 
other members of the Canadian Government. He 
will also meet with parliamentarians and 
Government officiais concerned With NATO prob-
lems. Arrangements are being made for Lord 
Ismay to make public addresses and radio 
broadcasts. Lord and Lady Ismay have been 
invited by  the.  Governor General to stay at 
Government House while.they are in Ottawa.. 

Oh departure from Canada Lord Ismay will 
pay a visit to the United States. Since he 
assumed hig functions as Secretary General 
of the North Atlantic Treaty Organization in 
April 1952, he has visited five other  NATO 

 countries at the invitation of their Gevern-
ments. 

* * * 

AUTOSHIPRENTS AT PEAK:  Boosted by large 
gains in the second half of the year, factory 
shipments of Canadian-made motor vehicles rose 
to an all-time peak total in the full year 
1952, about five per cent above the previous 
high in 1951. Shipments of vehicles for sale 
in Canada were up three per Cent from 1951, 
while those intended for export rose*13 per 
cent in nuMber. 

Sales of British made vehicles declined 
about 10  per cent  in 1952 from  the  preceding 
year, while shipments of vehicles imported 
from the United States increased about four 
per cent. /4 overall result was a slight in-
crease in the number of vehicles of all.makes 
for the Cénadian market. 

Shipments of made-in-Canada vehicles in 
1952 totalled 432,696 units as compared with 
413,772  the  year before. Vehicles shipped for 
sale in Canada numbered 356,970 as compared 
with 346,992, while those for export totalled 
75,726 as compared with 66,780. 

* * * * 

GREAT LAKES FISHERIES:  Representatives of 
the Canadian and United States Governments 
met in Ottawa on.February 10-12 to discuss 
proposals for a fisheries convention dealing 
with conservation and research problems-rif 
the Great Lakes. Earlier discussions were 
held in Washington in Etcember. 

After careful consideration, it was de-
cided that the best mode of co-operation under 
the present circumstances would be for Cana-
dians and United States authorities to study 
the problems further and to work together to 
improve the yield in the Great Lakes fishery. 

s. 
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HOUSE OF COMMONS DEBATES WORLD AFFAIRS 

U.S.. POLICY DISCUSSED:  The debate on world 
affairs which was commenced in the House of 
Commons by the Secretary of State for External 
Affairs, Mr. L.B. Pearson, on February 11 was 
continued during the present week, with Mr. 
Pearson closing the discussion on February 17. 
The leading spokesmen on international affairs 
for all political groups followed immediately 
after the Minister's opening speech. Twenty 
four members participated. 

In his remarks  on.  February 11 Mk. Pearson 
had said that if the threatening clouds of 
aggresSion seemed to be - less dark:in , certain 
parts of the sky over Europe it was due to 
the efforts which NATO members had made to 
increase their collective strength and unity 
since the inception of the NATO Alliance. 

wrhe maintenance of the unity and strength 
of its members and the extension of their 
jêint action into other fields depends, as I 
see it, in large part," he said, "on the pre-
servation of our peace and security." 

Oh February 12 he added this further word 
on NAM: 

COMMUNIST STRATEGY 

"That organization, as we know, is a lim-
ited association of fourteen states whose re-
sponsibilities under the treaty extend only 
to a clearly defined area. Meanwhile it is 
becoming increasingly clear that it is com-
munist world strategy to attempt to drain 
away the strength of the western democracies 
by military and quasi-military action in the 
Far East and other places and by fomenting 
disturbances in the Middle East and in Africa. 

"The communist threat then is on a global 
scale, and no exclusively regional approach 
to that threat will be . sufficient. The pol-
icies required to meet it must be world-wide 
too. Asian problems are linked with European 
problems, as has been so clearly demonstrated 
in the case of Indo-China. 

"Therefere, while each of the NATO partners 
has its own particular and necessarily limited 
commitments, it is essential, I think:, that 
in the formulation of their plans--and this 
is becoming increasingly recognized in NATO-- 
they should take account of their implications 
in the global setting. Before that can be done 
by NATO, I think it is fair to say that the 
strength and the progress of the NATO effort 
will have to be linked in some satisfactory 
fashion with the move towards greater European 
unity." 

Ch the subject of a *European Defence Com-
munity he said in part: 

. "The concept of a European army is a bold 
and original one which will not be easy of 
quick realization. But I think it is the best 

and safest proposal yet made to bring Germany 
into the western defence system, without which 
there cannot really be an effective collective  

defence of western Europe. That it involves 
risks I would be the last to deny. Recent 
evidence of pro-nazi activities  in West  Cermany 
points up one aspect of this risk. But there 
is no course in this matter without risk. W/e 
live in times which are not calculated to 
bring comfort to the timid, and a new world 
cannot be built in Europe on a foundation of 
ancient wrongs...." 

After expressing the hope that the United  
Kingdom might find it possible to take even 
further steps to associate itself more closely 
with the European Defence Community, he added: 

"W/e, in Canada, have given evidence of our 
strong concern, I think, with the defence of 
Europe--which is our own defence--both by the 
pledge and by the presence of our forces in 
Europe and by our programme of mutual aid. 
Moreover, Mr. Speaker, by signing, giving 
Parliamentary approval to thé NATD-EDC pro-
tocol, wehave recognized the direct importance 
to us of the European Defence Community ar-
rangements themselves. 

that protocol, we in Canada assume, as 
members of the North Atlantic Treaty Organ-
ization, reciprocal obligations for defence 
along with the European Defence Cemmunity. 
When we talk about the Community and express 
our opinions on it we are talking about some-
thing with which we are already connected by 
our actions here. 

MUTUAL CONSULTATIONS 

"There is provision in this protocol for 
mutual consultations between the Councils of 
the two organizations; provision for joint 
sessions whenever one or the other deems that 
desirable; and arrangements for the closest 
co-ordination on the technical level. In that 
sense, if European defenci arrangements become 
operative they will bring Germany not merely 
into association with the European defence 
army but into association -with the North At-
lantic Ikeaty Ckganization. 

"So, the unity and the defence of Europe 
are not matters to which we give an Olympian 
blessing from a distant shore. In whatever 
final form the European army becomes a remlity, 
its officers and men will have Cànadians as 
comrades-in-arms since we Share a common air, 
which is the defence of freedom. We àhall all 
be united, I hope, behind the shield of NATO." 

Mr. Pearson concluded as follows on Feb-
ruary 12: 

"The picture continues to give cause for 
concern, but in some respects it is, I. think, 
a shade brighter than when I spoke last June. 
Uhcertainty and anxiety still darken the gen-
eral design. We.still live in a . world which 
is groping for unity and.peace. It is true, 
and we have been remindedofit with increasing 
vehemence recently, that the leaders of  Soviet 

 Cemmunism are prepared to offer the world 
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'unity' and 'peace', but what unity, what 
peace and at what price? If it is simply the 
acceptance of Soviet domination, and the re-
linquiahing of our liberty, that price is too 
high and there can be no bargaining on that 
basis. For us, and for all . people who value 
freedom at its true worth, that is a.prico 
which we Shall not pay. But.  there is no reason 
for despair. We  must, and  I am sure we can, 
with.patience and perseverance And the right 
use of our growing strength, discover another 
and a better way of finding a durable peace 
within the framework of freedom." 

Mk. Cordon Gkaydon, spokesman for the Pro-
gressive Conservative Party, followed Mr. 
Pearson, and, on the subject of Uhited States 
policy in Korea, to which Mr. Pearson. had 
spoken on February 5 and 11, (Canadian Weekly 
Bulletin, February 13) said, in part: 

"One  could see during that election cam-
paign that the patience of the United States 
people was wearing pretty thin. After all, 
that is a nation which does not.take too well 
to stalemates.  More  than that, Ithink, one can 
say that its national.emblem will never.be:a 
snail. Against that background I think we have 
to assess the position in which we find our-
selves now in connection with the stiffening 
of United States policy, both in Europe and 
in the Far East. After all, we must not forget 
that the  United  States people have been Pretty 
well provoked, pretty-well annoyed and pretty 
well exasperated by the stealthy under-the-
table aggression  of the  Soviet Republic down 
through these years. 

POSITIVE POLICY • 

"I think one can very readily understand 
the position that they took. Afterall, Ceneral 
Eisenhower as President of the United States 
is not just entirely responsible to the Bri-
tish nor is he entirely responsible to Cana-
dians, nor is he entirely responsible to other 
countries. He is partly responsible to his 
own people as well, if I maY put it in that 
way. As you know, his own people demanded 
something more firm and.positive  in ,the  way 
of policy in the interests of peace itself. 
I think we can connect the ending ofFormosian 
isolation with that desire for positive action 
which was indicated so far as the State of 
the Union speech was concerned. 

"I think most of us. in  this Parliament, in 
looking at the situation from the common-
sense point of view, will say that a firm 
and positive policy, rather than-a policy,  of, 
hesitation and appeasement, brings peace rath-
er than war...." 

"While there may be criticism from time 
to time of the position which the Americans 
take on matters of such a delicate  nature as, 
this, nevertheless I think iti.s,inportant 
that we realize that Canadians had better hot 
be too thin-skinned about the whole question 
of our relationships in the free 'power com-
munity. I think that at no  time  should we be  

hesitant about putting our best foot forward 
and raising our voice in consultations with 
respect to the formulation of policies. But 
after the State of the  Union message was de-
livered by President Eisenhower I was not one 
of those Who thOught that there was anything 
in that speech for the Canadian people or the 
Canadian Covernnent to . be  worked up about...." 

Mk. Angus MacInnis, C.C.F.:spokesman, said 
in part: ' 

"I agree absolutely with the Minister (that 
the . defence Of Formosa àhould not  be confused 
with the defence of Korea.) am neither should 
the civil war.  in China be confused with the 
war in Korea. The Canadian Government and the 
Canadian people have assumed obligations in 
connection with operations in Korea, but nei-
ther the Canadian Government nor the Canadian 
People have assumed any obligations in con-
nection with the civil war in China, and we 
Should not allow ourselves to become involved 
in any way in that war. 

"I am drawing attention to this matter 
because in my opinion there is danger that 
the recent action of the United States Govern-
ment may 'involve us in that struggle..I there-
fore say that now is the time to tell the 
United States Government that we do not in-
tend to become involved in the Chinese civil 
war...." 

FORCES ON FORMOSA 

"I think the danger most people see  in.  this 
new policy is not just the fact that it allows 
the Nationalist forces an Formosa to invade 
the mainland of China; it is very doubtful 
if they can do that anyway, without assistance 
from the United States. The danger people see 
is in the probability that this particular 
decision . will extend the war, and also the 
fear it is only the firstin a series of de-
cisions that will involve the world in World 
War III. I think there is plenty of evidence 
of this already, such as the proposed blockade 
of China.... 

"It should be made very . plear to the  United  
States administration now that if they are 
contemplating policies which will lead to a 
reopening of the Chinese civil war, or which 
may lead to an extension of the Korean war, 
they will enter any such adventure alone as 
far as Canada is concerned...." 

Mk. Solon Low, Social Ckedit Leader, said, 
in part: 

"By. resolution, may I remind you, the United  
Nations declared that China is an.aggressor. 
When I say that I should like gently to ronind 
the hon. member for Vancouver East (Mr. Mac-
Innis) that a blockade of the Chinese coast 
would be perfectlyjustified under those cir-
cumstances; I refer to the situation under 
which she has been declared an aggressor. I 
ask this question: Why should we or any other 
country'allow war materials to be moved and 
Shipped to Chinese ports, to be thrown at our 
troops in Korea?.... 
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mNe must remember that almost three years 
have passed since the first act of aggression. 
The Minister himself this very day told us 
that communist world strategy is to drain 
away the strength of the free nations by every 
means they can. A policy of limited war for 
an unlimited time is the very best way of 
letting them do it. Just take d look at the 
over-all tasualty figures and the costs of the 
Korean war to date, and I think you will get 
a revealing picture of how the Uhited Nations 
are being weakened as a consequence of these 
nearly three years of half-hearted conflict 
on our part and of cunning attrition on the 
part of the communists. The signs of a stiff-
ening of United States foreign policy since 
the change in administration gives the best 
hope of the adoption of a realistic policy 
in Korea." 

In concluding debate, Mr. Pearson summed 
up his view of the world situation: 

"As a matter of fact we have no cause at 
this time for either optimism or despair.... 

"I suggest that we should avoid both exces-
sive optimism and excessive pessimism. We 
should not get too cheerful when things seem 
to go well or too panicky when they seem to 
go badly." 

A£cused by Opposition members of lack of 
clarity in his earlier presentation of the 
Cmvernment's position on the Korean situation, 
he added: 

VISIT WITH MR. DULLES 

"I only say that we--I meantheGovernment-- 
regret, as I think do most members of the 
House, that the United States Government found 
it necessary to take this action. We are not 
condemning them for it, but we regret that 
they felt it necessary to take this action, 
the'military advantages of which might be 
neutralized by the political disadvantages." 

Mr. Pearson commented on the week-end visit 
with the United States Secretary of State, 
Mr. Allies, from which he had just returned. 

."The exchange of views that we had yester-
day, I think, without exaggerating their im-
portance, may have been considered helpful. 
It was made quite clear to me yesterday by 
the Secretary of State that some of the far-
reaching fears that had been read into this 
action and other actions are not justified; 
that they are naturally exceedingly anxious 
to take advantage of any situation which will 
give them and the United  Nations--because they 
are acting as a member of the United  Nations 
in this general Kbrean situation--the ini-
tiative, and also to do anything they can to 

keep the enemies of the United Nations off 
balance. I feel reasonably assured ihet there 
is no intention on the part of the adminis-

tration in Washington to do anything that 
is rash, provocative or adventurous, and that 

on their part they have no desire to extend 
the war to  the: continent  of Asia." 

In his concluding remarks - on February 17, 
Mr. Pearson made the following further com-
ments on Korea: 

"We have felt and we still feel that Korea 
is a matter for the United  Nations and that 
any action in which we participate in'Korea 
or in connection with matters arising out of 
Korea would have to be as a result of a United  
Nations decision and not a national decision 
by any one participant in that action. Simi-
larly, I think we have made it quite clear 
that we would be opposed to any decision or to 
any action which might extend the war in Korea 
unless there were pretty convincing evidence 
that that action would also end the war.... 

"Our attitude is that whether a blockade 
should or should not be imposed against the 
aggressor is a matter for United Nations de-
cision. It . is of course to be distinguished 
from action taken to prevent strategic ma-
terials going to the aggressor because action 
of that kind has been taken already on the 
part of the United Nations. I would think 
myself that the only excuse for extending our 
action and imposing a naval blockade on the 
coast of China would be that it would be ef-
fective in ending the war...." 

On the question of whether it would be wise 
to bomb Chinese communist territory inci-
dentally to the Korean operation, he said: 

"Our  policy is that that would be unwise 
unless such bombing were forced on the United  
Nations by.all-out war from China itself." 

NAT/ONALIST GOVERNMENT 

Ch the question of "whether or not it would 
be wise or unwise to take any action which 
would assist the forces of Chiang Kai-sheck .  
to secure a foothold on'the mainland," he 
said: 

"There again, the policy of this Government 
is to be very careful before we intervene to 
assist the National Government on Formosa in 
returning to China; because, from past evi-
dence we believe that--and again I have made 
some study of this matter as have other hon. 
members--the Gbvernment which is  nowon  Formosa  
did not reach Formosa because of a lack of 
support from.outside or because it was betray-
ed, but it reached Formosa because it was 
driven out of China. We would probably not be 
very wise, from the point of view of defeating 
aggression in Korea, and possibly from other 
points of view as well if we identified our 
cause as members of the United  Nations with 
the restoration of the National Government on 
Formosa to the mainland." 

* * * * 

CIVIL DEFENCE:  Details have been announced 
in Ottawa of an agreement between the federal 
Government and the Province of Alberta under 
which the Province, asa civil defence measure, 
is to undertake standardization this year 
of all its fire-hose connections and couplings. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

THE BUDGET:  Record national production of 
$24 billionisexpected Ln 1953 by the Nânister 
of Finance, Mr. Douglas Abbott, he said in 
his Budget Speech in the House of Commons on 
February 19. An well as announcing the tax-
ation reductions summarized in the Canadian 
Weekly  Bulletin of February 20 the Minister 
reviewed in detail the financial results of 
the present fiscal year and the outlook for 
the next. 

Ch the outlook for 1953, he said: 
"If we look first to the prospective level 

of capital investment, present indications 
are that expenditures on the expansion of 
industry and the development of resources will 
continue at a high level..;: 

"The demand for our exports depends upon 
business conditions and circumstances in other 
countries, particularly in the Uhited States. 
It is, consequently, difficult to forecast, 
but well-informed opinion seems agreed on a 
continuing high level of activity in the Uhit-
ed States for the near future which should 
sustain demand for our products in that im-
portant market. In respect of overseas coun-
tries our main exports consist primarily of 
essential goods and materials which should 
continue to be in a favourable competitive 
position. 

"The  general increase in consumer expendi-
tures which took place during 1952 has been 
sustained durLng the early part of this year. 
This increase appears to have been based pri- 

marily on a substantial rise in real personal 
incomes. With labour and other incomes at 
present running well above the 1952 average, 
there is strong jkound for expecting a con-
tinued high level of consumer demand in 1953. 

"Ikanslating these prospects into monetary 
terms, I think that we can look forward with 
some confidence to a gross national product 
Ln 1953 greater than the $23 billion achieved 
in 1952. I based my last budget on an antic-
ipated increase in physical output of 4 or 
possibly 5 per cent. The record grain crep 
pushed the actual increase up to around 6 per 
cent. This is the third consecteive year in 
which the expansion in volume of total pro-
duction was of the order of 6 per cent. In 
the three years since the beginning of 1950, 
'the total output of our economy has Lncreased 
by nearly 20 per cent. 

"In trying to assess  the prospective  in-
crease Ln production Ln 1953 we can get some 
guide from the index of industrial production 
which for the last quarter of 1952 was from 
5 to 6 per cent above the average for the year 
as a whole. If industrial activity continues 
at about this rate through.1953, total non-
agricultural production would be substantially 
higher than in 1952. Ch the other hand, we 
cannot assume another record grain crop. If 
we make the usual assumption of an average 
crop, total agricultural production would be 
lower than it was Ln 1952. 

- (Continued on P. 4) 
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ADDRESS BY MR. WILGRESS:  GATT  (General 
Agreement on Tariffs and Trade) "could come 
to represent the beginning of a new era hold-
ing out the promise of peace and prosperity 
for the free world," said the Uhder-Secretary 
of State for External Affairs, Mr. L.D. Wil-
gress, in an address on, "International Eco-
nomic  Co-operation," befbre the Canadian Cbun-
cil of the International Chamber of Commerce,  
at  Toronto, on February 17. 

After detailing the steps leading up to the 
formation of GATT:  Mee Wilgress spoke as fol-
lows: 

"In essence the failure to realize the 
hopes for international economic co-operation 
;has been due to our neglect to make a frontal 
attack on economic nationalism. At the time 
.of  the  ffavana Cbnference, nations'were not yet 
ready to give up that fbrm of economic ha-
tionalism which had become suéh a marked fea-
ture of international relations during the 
depression of the 30's. Economic nationalism 
was bound up with the desire of countries to 
indulge in planning on a national basis for 
the purpose of assuring either full employment 
or their economic development. Tb give effect 
to these national plans, it was felt nec-
essary to maintain strict controls, particu-
larly over external trade. 

BASIC LAWS 

"There are signs that nations are beginning 
to realize that  the basic  laws of economics 
must be allowed to operate.  For instance, we 
have seen recently the importance that is 
attached not only on how to avoid unemployment 
but also on how at the same time to avoid in-
flation. Again, at the last GATT session, held 
in Cèneva last autumn, the representatives of 
under-‘developed countries showed a clearer 
recognition of. how their prosperity is bound 
up with the prosperity of the, industrial coun-
tries. 

"In other words, the experience of the 
post-war period is leading to a general re-
cognition of the need for flexibility and the 
unfavourable ecohômic consequences of import 
restrictions. There has beena reaction against 
the pblicy of national economic planning. 
Cbuntries.such ab Bélgium, Canada'and Gérmany 
have . bein demonstrating the 'beneficial re-
sults of permitting freér play to economic 
forces. - 

"While it is recognized that we have been 
blessed with much good  fortune in the shape  
oi- new discoNkeries of oil and othér resources, 
,mir example in particular is attracting uni-
versal attention. It is making people every-- 

 where begin to think that there may be virtue 
after  ail in allowing enterpriSe really to be 
free. Nb country in recent years  has develOped 
economically as rapidly -as Canada. Yat Canada 
has not been resorting to the measures bther 
countries have been claiming as essential to 
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"INTERNATIONAL ECONOMIC CO-OPERATION" 

rapid economic development. We are showing 
that an economy can be managed by fiscal pol-
icy without the need of the crippling effects 
of direct controls. General recognition of 
this can pave the way for genuine inter-
national economic co-operation. 

"The way, therefore, is being prepared for 
another attack on trade barriers. This time 
the conditions are more propitious for a fron-
tal attack on economic nationalism. Nothing 
could contribute more to winning the battle 
for men's minds now being waged betieen the 
rival doctrines of free enterprise and com-
munism . than a practical demonstration of the 
virtues of the free enterprise system when 
applied consistently throughout the whole 
of the free world. 

"What is needed is leadership. This can 
come only from one country simply because that 
country represents such a large  slice  .of the 
world economy. Taking any of the indices com-
monly used to measure economic strength, we 
find that the United States represents about 
one half of the economy of the whole world, 
even including that part.of the world which 
lies behind the Iron Curtain. It is, there-
fore, only the United States that can provide 
the leadership necessary to bring about ef-
fectively that international economic co-
operation which is the subject of this ad-
dress. As one American writer has so well put 
it, 'The United States is the only power in 
the world today that could promote a movement 
toward economic internationalism. It is the 
only nation that can play St.  George  to the 
deadly dragon of nationalism'. 

U.S. CONTRIBUTION 

"The United States has already made an 
important contribution to the reduction of 
trade barriers. Although the percentages I am 
about to quote do not take account of duties 
which are so high that they exclude imports 
more or less completely, it is significant 
that since the Reciprocal Trade Agreements 
Act came into force in 1934 the average ad 
valorem  incidence of United States duties on 
dutiable goods has bèen reduced from 46.7  •per 
cent to 12.5 per cent. A large proportion of 
this reduction has been effected through the 
concessions granted at Geneva, Annecy and 
Tbrquay and embodied in the appropriate sched-
ule to the GATT. Besides many United States 
duties are not ad valorem but specific and 
the considerable post-war.rise in the price 
level means that thé ad valorem incidence of•
these,speCific duties has been . greatly re-
duced. This particularly affects the main 
products exported from Canada . to the United 
States. We, therefore, have benefitted in two 
ways, firstly, from the reductions in duties 
as a result  of the concessions in trade agree-
ments.and secondly, from the reductions.in the r  
ad valorem  incidenCe, of,specific duties. 
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"Our position isa fortunate one. The  United  
States has ceased to be self-contained in 
respect of many raw materials. They are look-
ing for convenient sources of supply outside 
of their own borders. Th what country could 
they more conveniently turn than to Canada? 
What  other  nation  would not envy our position 

111/ 

as a country possessed of great resources 
alongside of the most highly developed in-
dustrial nation? 

"However, this change in the complexity of 
the world economy is having one unfortunate 
result for Canada. A much larger proportion 
of our exports is now composed of raw mate-
rials and foodstuffs. This does not mean, 
however, that we have become hewers of wood 
and drawers of water, because in a period 
of dynamic growth the terms of trade favour 
those in possession of the raw materials which 
are growing relatively scarcer. Nevertheless, 
we would all feel happier if manufactured 
goods were contributing a larger proportion 
to our export trade. Nhw it is exactly in 
respect of manufactured goods that there has 
been little reduction in the United States 
barriers to imports. The duties on this class 
of goods are mostly ad valorem  and the rates 
usually are very high. Moreover, the com-
plexities of the United States customs laws 
and regulations are restrictive chiefly in 

respect of manufactured products. The United  
States negotiators also have been more timid 
about granting concessions on finished goods 
than on semi-manufactured products and raw 
materials. 

BOLD MEASURES 

"While this situation has been disadvan-
tageous for Canada it has beendisastrous for 
the Western European countries who chiefly 
haie  finished goods to sell to the United 
States. This explains why they have been less 
impressed by the results of the Reciprocal 
Trade Agreements Programme than we have been. 
Yet it is the Western European countries that 
we need to help if the economy of the free 
world is to be viable. The present situation 
calls for bold measures if the United States 
is to give the leadership necessary to assure 
the free world of peace and prosperity on a 
sound basis. 

"The most effective manner in which the 
United States can provide bold leadership is 
to reduce its tariffs further and to simplify 
its customs laws and regulations. In doing so 
it can require in turn other countries to 
give up those forms of quantitative restric-
tions which have been doing so much to throt-
tle trade since the war. It is encouraging 
to note that in his recent State of the Union  
message to Congress President Eisenhower has 
endorsed these objectives, even though in 
doing so he put forward the customary re-
servations about safeguards for domestic in-
terests. 

"In this setting you will see that GATT 
assumes an importance out of all proportion 
to what it was in the beginning, when it was 
a mere off-shoot of the proposed International 
Trade Organization. I have already pointed 
out that GATT is flexible and contains among 
its provisions one which requires a meeting 
to be held to adapt its provisions to the 
changed circumstances. Moreover, at the end 
of this year the tariff concessions negotiated 
at Torquay are no longer bound since the 
three-year term will then have expired. An-
other round of tariff negotiations, similar 
to that which took place at Thrquay„must 
be held soon. 

"Even if the hold leadership that  is  re-
quired is not forthcoming in the immediate 
future, I am still confident that GATT will 
continue to grow in strength. As the only 
organization dealing with the problems of 
trade and commercial policy on a world-wide 
basis, it fulfills a real need which is coming 
to be appreciated more and more by the par-
ticipating countries. Thirty-four of the lead-
ing trading nations are contracting parties 
to the General Agreement. Moreover, each coun-
try values highly at least some of the con-
cessions.it  secured at the ihree rounds of 
tariff negotiations held at Geneva, Annecy' 
and Torquay. Hence,nocme country would light-
ly abandon the inroads that already have been 
made on the tariff barriers to trade. 

"If, on the other hand, GAIT is invigorated 
through leadership of the kind I have de-
scribed, then there is no telling what may be 
the importance of the role which this organi-
zation will play in the realm of international  
economic co-operation. It can become the 
principal forum for discussions on the formu-
lation of new rules to govern the conduct of 
international commerce with the least possible 
interference by tariffs and other barriers 
to trade. In this way GATT could come to re-
present the beginning of a new era holding 
out the promise of peace and prosperity for 
the free world." 

* * * * 

WHEAT SUPPLIES: 	Supplies of wheat re- 
maining on or about January 1 this year in the 
four major exporting countries for export and 
carryover at the end of their respective crop 
years amounted to 1,522,400,000 bushels, ap-
proximately 48 per cent greater than the 1,- 
027,900,000 bushels available a year ago, 
according tothe Bureau of Statistics. Supplies 
on January 1, 1953 were held as follows, with 
last year's figures in brackets:  United States 
723,600,000 (500,300,000) bushels; Canada, 
572,700,000 (433,400,000); Argentina, 121,- 
000,000 (2,300,000); and Australia, 105,100,- 
000 (91,900,000)..Estimates for both years 
include on-farm stocks as well as those in 
commercial positions.. 
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(Continued from P. I) 

THE BUDGET  

"Taking all these factors into account I am 
basing my budget on the expectation that gross 
national product in 1.953  will be in the neigh-
bourhood of $24 billion, an increase of about 
4 per cent. I expect this increase will con-
sist very largely of an expansion in the Phys-
ical output of goods and services since prices 
are now below the average for 1952. b.t,  esti-
mate assumes, of course, that we will not 
experience extensive crop failures nor serious 
industrial work stoppages." 

In a review of Government accounts for the 
present fiscal year, he summarized probable 
results: 

"Our total budgetary revenues are expected 
to amount to $4,375 million, our expenditures 
$4,327 million and our surplus $48 million." 

In the field of public debt; mulusing round 
figures, he said: 

"DUring the year our gross liabilities in-
creased by $275 million, our net active as-
sets increased by $235 million,-which means 
that our net debt declined by about $50 mil-
lion which is of course, the amount of our 
surplus. During the year we issued new se-
curities in the very large amount of $3,330 
million and we paid ofrold securities in the 
amount of $3,190 million, or as I said a mo-
ment ago we had a net increase of $140 million 
in our funded debt." 

TAX CHANGES 

Summarizing the effects of the tax Changes, 
he said: 

"The net reductions in taxes which I have 
proposed amount to $237 million in this.fiscal 
year, and to $361 million in a full , fiscal 
year. Radio licence fees have neverbeen treat-
ed as part of our tax revenue, but including 
the Cropping of this item the full saving to 
the public in the coming fiscal year will be 
about $243 million. 

"Of the tax reductions in the coming year 
$100 million is on the personal income tax, 
$97 million is on the corporate income tax 
and $40  million is on commodities. 

"In a full year the reduction in the per-
sonal income tax will be $185 million, in the 
corporate income tax $136 million and in the 
commodity field $40 million. 

"My revised forecast  shows revenues at $4,- 
473 million. Itt,  forecast of expenditures will, 
however, have to be increased to $4,462 mil-
lion to take account of the proposed transfer 
to the C.B.C..(11 this basis the forecast sur- 

' plus is $11 million.Aswas the case last year, 
this is, of course, budgeting in fact for 
an even balance." 

In a summary of world economics,. Mr. Abbott 
said: 

"Turning now to recent economic develop- 
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ments and the outlook for the future, 1952 
has been in most respects a successful year 
in world affàirs. The nations of the free 
world are in a stronger position than they 
were a year ago to protect themselves against 
aggression. The North Atlantic community has 
achieved an important increase in its defensive 
strength. Our production lines have begun to 
turn out in substantial quantity the modern 
military equipment we need. The defence con-
struction programme in western Europe and on 
this continent is well under way. In Kmrea, 
Malaya and Indo-China aggressive communist 
forces are being held in check. While much 
remains to be done and we cannot relax our 
efforts the accomplishments of the past year 
and the continued development of close co-
operation among our allies have provided a 
more enduring basis for peace and security. 

"In the economic sphere, there has been a 
noteworthy reduction in inflationary pressures 
in many parts of the world. Prices over a wide 
area have stopped rising and the prices of 
many of the raw materials i  which rose so steep-
ly after the outbreak of the war in Korea, 
have receded to more normal levels. 

"There has been a growing recognition of 
the close relationship between internal finan-
cial stability and the balance of payments. 
The success of many countries in damping down 
excessive demand internally has brought about 
a significant improvement in the world ex-
change situation during the past year.... 

TRADE PROBLEMS 

"While 1952 saw an abatement of world in-
flationary pressures and brought some improve-
ment in world trade, international economic 
relations today are far from satisfactory. 
Since the war tariffs have been reduced by 
many countries, but quantitative restrictions, 
discrimination and incovertibility of cur-
rencies still persist over a wide area. 

"These continuing difficulties can no long-
er be ascribed primarily to wartime losses of 
productive facilities. The efforts of the 
people of Europe and elsewhere, with the as-
sistance given by North America, have been 
successful in making good much of the damage 
caused by the war, and production in most 
countries is now greater than ever before. 
By 1950 it appeared that the post-war in-
flation had about run its course. However, the 
outbreak of hostilities in Kmrea caused world 
prices again to surge upward and brought in-
tensified inflationary pressures and renewed 
difficulties in trade and payments. 

"This setback is being overcome but many of 
the underlying problems remain unsolved. The 
greater economic stability and the better 
balance of trade achieved in 1952 now give 
the nations of the free world a new oppor-
tunity to move forward...." 
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I  

THE  BUDGET DEBATE:  The Parliamentary debate 
on the Budget, presented on February 19, was 
proceeded with in the House" of Commons on 
February 24 when the Leaders of the ehree 
Opposition Parties criticized it as "a rich 
man's Budget." 

Mk. J.M..Nacdonnell, financial critic for 
the Progressive Conservative Party, and Mr. 
M.J. Coldwell, Leader of the ŒF,  who pro-
ceeded with the debate in that order, sub-

mitted traditional "want  of confidence"  mo-
tions embodying the main criticisms of their 
Parties. Mr. Solon Low, Leader of the Social 
Ckedit Party, while unable under the rules 
to submit a further motion of the same nature 
at that time, also criticized the Minister's 
submissions as "a great appeasement  Budget."  

The proposed amendment submitted by Mk. 
Macdonnell on behalf of the Progressive Con-
servatives read: 

"This Hbuse regrets that under the present 
Budget the Gbvernment proposes to take more 
money from the taxpayers of Canada than ever 
before for non-defence and defence expendi-
tures without any effective steps being taken 
to: 

(a) deal with waste, extravagance and ad-
ministrative inefficiency; (b) give tax relief 
to those who need it most; (c) offer any en-
couragement to Canadian farmers in meeting the 
serious consequences of lost markets and lower 
prices resulting from the Government's ag-
ricultural and marketing policies; (d) permit 
an independent inquiry into the organization 
accounting and administration of the Dtpart-
ment of National Defence." 

The amendment to the'amendment submitted 
by the CCF Leader did not seek the elimination 
of any of the verbiage in the Progressive 
Cbnservative motion but proposed the addition 
of the following: 

"That the amendments be amended by adding 
thereto the following words: 

"This Hbuse further  regrets  that the present 
Budget is a riCh man's budget WhiCh: 

(1)makes tax cuts retroactive to January 
1st for corporations but not for individual 
Canadians; 

(2) doubles the exemption levels for the 
full corporation tax rate while leaving ex-
emption levels for individual Canadians un-
changed; and 

(3) doubles the credits allowed to share-
holders for dividends, but gives no comparable  
credits to those who do the work that produces 
the dividends." 

Mk. Low said in part: 
"I agree with  the  hon. member for Greenwood 

(Mr. Macdonnell) who stated thisafternoon 
that this was the rich man's Budget and that 
there was little in it for the little man, the 
ordinary fellow.;.. 

"The second conclusion that people have 
reached, with pencil in hand, is that this is 

a great appeasement Budget. As skilful as the 
Minister is, he was not able to conceal the  

fact that he was making a supreme effort t o .  
buy less hostility toward a guilty Govern-
ment...." 

lhe debate is proceeding. 
* * * * 

NEW HIGH COMMISSIONERS:  The Delcartment 
of External Affairs announced on February 23 
the appointment of new High Commissioners for 
Canada to Australia and New Zealand , Mk. WA. 
Irwin has been named High Commissioner to 
Australia and will take up his post in 
replacing Mk. C.F.'Elliott who will be retiring 
from government service dàring the summer. 
Mr. E.H.:Nbrman has been appointed Hien Cbm-
missioner to New Zealand and will take up 'pis 
post in July succeeding Mk. AL Rive. Mr. Rive 
will become Civilian Member of the Directing 
Staff of the National Defence College in 
Kingston, Ont. 

Mk. Irwin was born at Ayr, Ontario, in 189.7 
and was educated at the University of Manitooa 
and the University of Toronto. During the 
First World War he serve d  with the Canadian 
Expeditionary Force. He was then engaged in 
various editorial capacities, in Toronto and. 
Ottawa, for the Toronto Mail and Empire and 
the Toronto Globe. From 1925-1944 he was As-
sociate Editor of Maclean's Magazine, and in 
1944 became editor. In Dtcember 1949, Mr. 
Irwin was appointed National Film Commis-
sioner. 

Mk. Norman was born in Japan in 1909 and 
was educated at the Canadian Academy, Kobe, 
Japan, at Toronto and Cambridge Uhiversities, 
and at the Harvard Yenching Institute. He 
joined the Dtpartment in 1939 while Ln Tokyo, 
and was interned Ln Japan from Dtcember,1941 
to July, 1942. He served in Ottawa,  1943-1946, 
and as Head of the Canadian Liaison Mission 
in Tokyo, 1946-1950. Returning to Ottawa in 
1950, he was appointed Head of the American 
and Far Eastern Division, and Ln 1952"was made 
Head of the Information Division. During 1950 
he also served as Acting Permanent Repre-
sentative to the United  Nations, and in 1951 
attended the San Francisco Cbnference on the 
Japanese Peace Tkeaty. He is the author of' 
"Japan's Emergency as a Modern State". 

* * * * 

FIELD MARSHAL MONTGOMERY'S VISIT:  Field 
Marshal the Viscount Montgomery of Alamein, 
KG, GCB, DSO, will arrive in Ottawa on Wed-
nesday, April 15, and will embarkfrom:lontreal 
on Friday, April 24 aboard the tmpress of 
Scotland. Before coming to Canada Viscount 
Montgomery will inspect  United States ser-
vices training establishments. He will be 
accompanied by his Military Assistant, Lt.- 
Col.  R.C. Sharples,  WC, of the Welsh Chards. 

During his Canadian stay Field Marshal 
Montgomery  will visit military establishments 
at Ottawa, Kingston, Hamilton, Quebec City 
and Montreal. He will be the guest of the 
Gbvernor General at Government House. 
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EMBASSY IN MADRID:  In recognition of the 
desirability of establishing direct diplomatic 
relations between them, the Governments of 
Canada and Spain have agreed to exchange Mis-
sions of Embassy rank. The establishment of a 
Canadian diplomatic Mission in Madrid marks 
an important step in the completion of Cana-
dian diplomatic representation among the coun-
tries of Western Europe. 

Since February 1950,  Canada  'nas 1;een re-
presented in Madrid by a Trade Commissioner, 
Mr. E.H. Maguire, indicating the Canadian 
desire to foster trade with Spain. It is hoped 
that the exchange of diplomatic representation 
will lead to a further strengthening and ex-
pansion of mutually beneficial commercial re-
lations. Spain had consular representation in 
Canada before the war and has maintained a 
Consulate General in . Montreal since 1946. 

It is expected that the Canadian Embassy 
in Madrid will be opened later in the year 
and a subsequent announcement will be made 
regarding the appointment of a Canadian Am-
bassador. 

* * * * 

WHEAT FOR PAKISTAN:  The Acting Secretary 
of State for External Affairs announced on 
February 24 that the Pakistan Gevernment had 
recently inquired whether, in the light of 
the serious food shortage in that country, 
Canadian Colombo Plan aid intemdedforPakistan 
in 1952-53 could be provided in the form of 
wheat. The Canadian Government has now agreed 
to allocate $5 million of Colombo Plan funds 
for this purpose. The Canadian authorities 
hope that the balance of funds likely to be 
available to Pakistan can be devoted to the 
provision of capital equipment directly re-
lated to the Pakistan economic development 
programme. 

The Pakistan Ge ,dernment has been asked to 
set up a special fund to be derived from the 
sale of the Cànadian wheat equivalent in ru-
pees to  the $5 million Cànadian grant. This 
counterpart fund will be used to meet the 
local costs of economic development projects 
in Pakistan to be mutually agreed upon by the 
two Governments. 

* * * 

WHEAT EXPORTS UP: 	Exports of wheat as 
grain in December rose to 24,700,000 bushels, 
exceeding the December 1951 total of 16,800,- 
000 bushels by 47 per cent and more than dou- 

. bling December, 1950 exports of 10,200,000 
bushels. Preliminary data indicate that the 
equivalent of an additional 5,700,000 oushels 
were exported intheform of wheat flour during 
Decen.ber as against 3,700,000 in December 
1951, and 4,200,000 in December, 1950. Total 
exports of wheat and wheat flour in terms of 
wheat during the month amounted to 30,400,000 
bushels. 

MR—CAVELL TO SOUTH ASIA:  The Departinent 
of External Affairs announced on February 19 
that Mr. Nik Cavell was leaving on that date 
for South Asia in connection with Canada's 
activities under the Colombo Plan. Mr.. Cavell, 
who is the Administrator of the  Colombo Plan 
in Canada, will visit Ceylon, India and Pakis-
tan to consult with Government authorities 
and Canadian diplomatic missions in those 
countries on ene most -...seE..1 forme tnat Cana-
dian technical and capital assistance might 
take, and he will examine particular economic 
development projects in the field. Mr. Cavell 
will be accompanied by Mk. Hume Wright of the 
Department of Finance, and they will be joined 
in each of the three Asian countries by an 
official of the resident Canadian mission. 
They will spend about two weeks in'Ceylon, 
five weeks in India and four weeks in Pakis-
tan. 

The recommendations and advice ihich 
Mr. Cavell will give on his return, as a re-
sult of his on-the-spot investigations and 
consultations, will be utilized by Canadian 
Gevernment authorities in determining how 
Canada's Colombo Plan funds can most ef-
fectively be used in the coming year. 

* * * * 

SPITHEAD  NAVAL REVIEW:  The six Royal Cana-
dian Navy warships attending the naval review 
at Spithead on June 15 will be commanded by 
Rear-Admiral Roger E.S. Bidwell, Flag Officer 
Atlantic Coast, Naval Headquarters announced 
an February 19. Admiral Bidwell will fly his 
flag in the cruiser HMCS Clbtiebec. 

The other Canadian ships participating in 
the review of Commonwealth navies will be HMCS 
Magnificent (aircraft carrier), HMCS Ontario 
(cruiser), HMCS Sioux (destroyer) and the 
frigates La Hulloise and Swansea. Two squad-
rons of aircraft fro!ii fle Magnificent will 
take part in the aerial flypast. 

As  well as being Flag Officer Atlantic 
Coast, with headquarters at Halifax, Admiral 
Bidwell also holds the NATO appointment of 
Naval Commander Canadian Atlantic Sub Area, 
under Admiral L.D. McCormick, USN, Supreme 
Allied Commander Atlantic. 

* * * * 

MARRIED WOMEN IN INDUSTRY:  Canada's labour 
force had 348,961 married women in its ranks 
in 1951, the Bureau of Statistics reported 
in a 1951 Census bulletin classifying the 
working population by sex, occupation, age, 
marital status, years of schooling and class 
of worker. The fourfold rise in the number of 
working wives from 85,633 Ln 1941 was the most 
outstanding change in the labour force in the 
decade, the 401 per cent jump dwarfing in-
creases of 33.5 per cent in the total number 
of married women and 40 per cent in the total 
number of working women. 
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Stars will be employed, in order that.while 
one is waiting at the next stopping point, the 
other is with the squadrons, ready to take off 
with ground crew and equipment as soon as the 
fighters have left. This procedure giver, the 
operation its name--Leap Frog..The procecure 
employed assures the squadrons of ground ser-
vicing by their own ground crews, familiar 
with the aircraft and the pilots. 

It is expected that the operation will be 
ready to begin by March 9, although its com-
mencement, as well as each leg, will depend 
on weather conditions. 

* * * 

AIR WOMEN TO FRANCE:  The first group of 
RCAF airwomen to serve overseas since the 
Second World War will sail from Halifax for 
France on March 1. .Approximately fifty air-
women will make up the first peacetime draft 
of Cànadian women to•serve outside.Canada. 
It is expected a smaller group of about 25 
will sail later in Màrch. The airwomen sailing 
on March 1 will go to Crostenquin, France, 
for duty with the RCAF's Ne. 2 Fighter Wing. 
Those leaving with the second group will serve 
with Air Division Headquarters atMetz, France. 

* * * * 

TO KOREAN WAR THEATRE:  Two Tribal class 
destroyers, HMCS Iroquois and HMCS Huron will 
sail from Halifax in company April.  29 for 
the Korean war theatre,  Naval  Headquarters 
has announced. 

The two ships will relieve HMCS Haida and 
HMCS Crusader. The Heide will then proceed to 
her home base at Halifax, while the Crusader 
will return to Eàquimalt, 

Beth the Iroquois and the Huron are vet-
erans of Second World War service and have 
a tour of Korean operations to their credit. 

* * * * 

RECORD LABOUR INCOME:  Cànadian labour in-
come reached record levels in November and the 
first 11 months of 1952, according to esti-
mates compiled by the Dominion Bureau of Sta-
tistics. Total for the month amounted to 
$960,000,000 as compared with $951,000,000 
in Cttober and $872.000,000 Ln November 1951 ,  
bringing the total for the January-November 
period to $9,910,000,000 as against $8,867,- 
000,000 a year earlier. 

* * * * 

TV SALES »MP:  Boosted by a further marked 
increase in October, producers' sales of 
television sets rose in the first 10 months 
of 1952 to 85,704 units as compared with 28,- 
979 a year earlier. Sales Ln Cttober, at 23,- 
020 units, were more than four times the Ctt-
ober, 1951 total of 4,948. 
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SEAWAY, POWER PROJECT:  Indicative of the 
favourable attitude taken by Cànadian railways 
towards the St. Lawrence Seaway and Power Pro-
ject, the Cànadian Reilway Club, on February 
16, asked their guest speaker, the Minister 
cf Transport, Mr. Lionel Chevrier, to speak 

111/ 
 on this topic. Hé pointed out that while  "soue 

 United States railways are among the project's 
bitterest opponents," the Cànadian railways 
have not opposed it. 

"Quite the contrary," he said. "They do 
expect to lose some traffic directly to the 
Seaway, to be sure, but an the other hand they 
can look for a steady industrial growth in the 
whole St. Lawrence valley from Prescott to, 
say, Nlcolet and Three Rivers at the foot of 
Lake St. Peter." . 

Mr. Chevrier expressed  confidence.  that "the 
project would bring new business to the rail-
ways as well as to Montreal," and would bring .  
"industrial stimulation throughout the whole 
area affected." He reported,"the-Canadien 
National Railway has concluded that it has 
more to gain than to lose," and that "new 
business would soon outweigh the total losses 
in direct revenue." He also had been assured 
"that the Cànadian Pacific officers take a 
similar view." The Minister quoted what he 
termed "the complete answer" which had been 
given by the President of the CNR to the Sea-
way question: "whatever•tends to open Canada  
up and help it grow is good for this railway." 

* * * * • 

"LEAP'FROG MEE":  The third aerial trans-
Atlantic mass movement of RCAF Sabre jet 
fighters is set to take place early in March, 
it was announced on Febrilary 18, by Air Force 
Headquarters. The operation, to be known as 
Leap Frog Three, will involve the flight of 
three squadrons from their Canadian bases to 
Zweibrucken, Germany, where they will focm 
Ne. 3 RCAF Fighter wing. The Wing will come 
under the RCAF's Air Division, which is to 
total 12 squadrons, in addition to the Air 
Màterial  Base  at Langer, Ln England. 

Like the preceding trans-Atlantic movements 
of RCAF Sabre squadrons, Leap Frog Three wil l . 
be  carried out in two phases. In phase one, 
commencing Ln late February, four-engine North' 
Star transports of 426 Thunderbird Squadron, 
Dorval,  P.Q., will carry ground crew, spare 
aircrew, baggage and equipment to bases along 
the trans-Atlantic route and to Zweibrucken. 
In phase two, scheduled to begin in early 
March, weather permitting,  the Sabre  fighters, 
having marshalled at RCAF Station Goose Bay, 
Labrador, will take off on the first leg of 
the operation for Greenland. From there they 
hop to Keflavik, Iceland. Next stage is to 
Prestwick, Scotland, and then en'to their new 
base at Zweibrucken. . 

During the movement of the Sabres North 
Stars of 426 Squadron will precede the fight- 

III/ 

ers to the next stopping point. Two North 
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$2,121,00,0,000 FIELD CROPS:.Gross dollar 
value of principal field crops produced on 
Canadian farmsin1952 (excluding Newfoundland) 
is now placed by the Dominion Bureau of Sta-
tistics at $2,121,000,000. This estimate is 
based on average prices received by farmers 
duringtheAugust-January period of the current 
crop year, and gives effect to the recent 
increase in initial payments on Western wheat 
and barley, interim payments on sugar beets, 
and production and price adjustments where 
applicable to these and other crops. 

The current estimate for 1952 is only 
sliàhtly below the record $2,124,000,000 set 
in 1951. However, direct comparison between 
the 1952 and 1951 estimates is misleading 
since the 1952 estimate is.based on initial 
payments only for Western Canadian wheat, 
oats and barley, whereas the 1951 total in-
cludes the effect of final payments on these 
crops. The total value of the 1952 crops may 
be expected'to exceed the 1951 record by at 
least 10-per cent if current price relation-
ships are maintained for the remainder of the 
crop year. 

Oh the basis of current estimates, the 
wheat crop accounts for $949,000,000 or ap-
proximately 45 per cent of the total value 
of Cànada'd 1952 field crop production. Even 
on the basis of initial payments, the value 
of the 1952 wheat crop has established a new 
Canadian record for an individual crop. When 
final payments are taken into consideration 
this value should exceed the billion dollar 
level for the first time in history. 

Other crops making major contributions to 
the 1952 total are: oats, $277,000,000; bar-
ley, $276,000,000; tame hay, $271,000,000; and 
potatoes, $116,000,000. For both oats and 
barley, final estimates are, as with wheat, 
likely to be substantially above current lev-
els. 

On  a provincial basis, Saskatchewan leads 
all other provinces with the value of the 1952 
field crop production currently placed at 
$814,000,000. 

These value estimates do not represent 
cash income received from sales but are gross 
values of fan: crop production. 

* * * * 

$11  BILLION  RETAIL SALES:  With gains in 
each month of the year over 1951 and a final 
surge to a new monthly high in December, the 
value of sales of Canadian retail establish-

. ments rose 7.5 per cent in the full year 1952 
to set an all-time hiàh recordof$11,303,783;- 
000 as compared with $10,517,326,000 the year 
before. The rise in sales over 1951 was common 
to all provinces and all trades except meats. 
The December value was $1,120,784,000 compared 
with $1,012,548,000 a year earlier, a rise 
of 10.7 per cent. 

INTEGRATE SOUTH KOREANS:  The proposed in-
tegration of South Korean soldiers into the 
1st Commonwealth Division for training pur-
poses has now been approved by the Common-
wealth governments concerned, and the first 
Korean troops are soon to be attached to the 
various units of the Division, Army Head-
quarters announced on February 20. 

Some 300 South Kereans are expected to be 
attached to the 25th Canadian Infantry Bri-
gade as the plan develops and wili oe in-
tegrated as individuals rather than as sub-
units into the three infantry battalions. 

Canada and the other Commonwealth countries 
represented in the division have agreed to 
equip, feed, house and train the South Kereans 
so attached. They will be paid by the Govern-
ment of South Kerea. 

ses.  

EXERCISE "BULL DOC: .  Canadian Army para-
troopers stormed the settlement of Norman 
Wells, N.W.17.; on February 19 in an attempt 
to dislodge.an "enemy" force who had occupied 
the area since the opening phase, February 15, 
of "EXercise Bull Elebg" a joint Army-RCAF winter 
airborne training manoeuvre. The assault force 
dropped on Norman Wells following "softening-
up" bombing attacks by light bombers of the 
RCAF. 

"Exerciàe Bull Dog," the largest af_all 
Canadian airborne manoeuvres to be held,was 
carried out under conditions as close to ac-
tual Arctic warfare as possible. 

* * . * 

HARBOUR TRAFFIC HIGH:  Harbour traffic in 
Canada continued at a high level in 1952. 
Traffic returns of the National Harbours Board 
show an increase in the net registered tonnage 
of vessel arrivals, and a gain of 9% in ag-
gregate cargo tonnage over the previous year. 
Summary figures, released by the Minister of 
Transport, show that in the eight "national" 
harbours, vessel arrivals in 1952 had a total 
net registered tonnage of 42,652,542 as com-
pared with a total net registered tonnage of 
39,076,553 in 1951.Aggregate cargo tonnage, 
inward and outward, was 42,337,198 last year, 
as compared with 38,813,806 in 1951, the in-
crease being 3,523,392 tons. 

* * * * 

RECORD ELECTRICITY  PRODUCTION:  With a 
final boost of an .all-time high monthly total 
in December, production of electric energy 
by central electric stations reached a new 
annual peak of 61,786,035,000 kilowatt hours 
in 1952, an increase of eight per cent over 
the previous high of 57,420,518,000 kilowatt 
hours attained in 1951. 
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INTERNATIONAL 00 -OPERATION:  The projection 
into the international democratic syetem of 
the practice of political democracy, settle-
ment of domestic problems by "frank discussion 
fairly and decently carried on," is a re-
quisite for international co-operation, the 
Secretary of State for External Affairs, Mr. 
L.B. Pearson,. , said . at Founders Week, Con-
vention, Rollins College, WinterPark, Florida, 
on February 23. 

After dealing at considerable length with 
the work of the United Nations, which, he said, 
with all its weaknesses - Which were the weak-
nesses of its members - remained the best 
mechanism.by  which the widening world chasm 
of suspicion and could be bridged, 
he touched an the North Atlantic Treaty Organ-
ization and proceeded in part: 

"If, as I have been arguing, the United 
Nations  deserves our full support, why then 
do we search also for security against mili-
tary aggression in other and more limited 
arrangements, such as those of the North  At-
lantic Treaty Organization? 

"The answer is an easy one.:There can be no 
effective and•continuing organization of col-
lective security under the world body at,this 
time, while the cold war rages and both sides 
to it participate, as well, in the United 
Nations. The U.S.S.R.:as.a Permanent.member  

of the Ceuncil ceuld frustrate and prevent 
such efforts. 

"So we have had to fall back on more limit-
ed but more immediately practicable organi-
zations, such as NA1D:the members of which 
are willing to viork together  ma free  partner-
ship for the prevention of war, and for that 
purpose to pool their increasing strength, 
until we reach the point where that strength 
is such that any potential breaker of the 
peace will be convinced that aggression will 
not pay and, therefore, he will not be tempted 
to commit one. With that temptation removed, 
he may one day be willing to negotiate dif-
ferences through.the United Nations and do his 
part in the removal of those fears and ten-
sions which are the source of war. 

"The leader in this great Atlantic •coali-
tion for collective security - and the strong-
est member of it,by any test - is the United 
States. Indeed, one of the decisive facts in 
the 20th Century is the-acceptance by this 
country of  international responsibilities com-
mensurate with its power and resources. 

"The administration through which that 
leadeiskip is exercised in this.country has 
now changed but not the fact of it. Nor can 
that change make any difference in the at-
titude of your friends towards the continuing 
necessity of developing the strength and unity 

(Continued on P.6) 
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INVESTMENT OUTLOOK:  Private and public 
investment outlays for new construction and 
for machinery and equipment in Canada are 
likely to be six per cent higher this year 
than in 1952, according to a report tabled 
in the House of Commons on February 26 by the 
Minister orliade and Commerce, Mr. C.D.  Howe. 

The report, entitled "Private and Public 
Investment in Canada -- Outlook 1953".'states 
that capital expenditure in 1953 will probably 
reach a total of $5.4 billion, compared with 
$5:.1 billion in 1952. These estimates are 
based on a survey of some 17,00Q business 
establishments across Canada and upon surveys 
of proposed expenditures by governments, in-
stitutions and private house buildérs. 
• The 1953 capital expenditure programme 
shows in some sectors a levelling off, and in 
others a further increase in outlays directly 
associated with the defence effort and with 
strategic resource development. Expenditures 
for defence installations are expected to be 
a little less than last year. Outlays in 
manufacturing, as a whole, will likely be 
five per cent below those of 1952. Increased 
expenditures in such industries as trans-
portation equipment, non-ferrous metals and 
petroleum refining will be more than offset 
by marked declines in pulp and paper products, 
iron  and' steel and chemicals. Thelrapid growth 
in the mining industry is likely to continue 
through 1953, with capital expenditures show-
Ing.a further increase of 18 per cent over the 
previous record total of 1952. 

NEW HOUSING 

Outlays for new housing are expected to 
amount to $981 million, which  is 15 per cent 
greater than the $850 million spent in 1952. 
Capital expenditure for new facilities in the 
trade, financial and service groups in 1953 
are estimated at $431 million, which is more 
than one-third greater than the outlays in 
the  previous year. Expenditures for the build-
ing and equipping of institutional structures 
are expected to total $305 million, compared 
with $255 million in 1952. 

Categorized by type, expenditures for 
building construction, including housing, 
are expected to be substantially higher than 
in 1952, with an increase of 12 per cent an. 
ticipated. Outlays for engineering and marine 
construction are likely to increase by three 
per cent and expenditures for machinery and 
equipment by one per cent. 

.A supplementary report, entitled "Supply 
of Building Materials -- Outlook 19531, to 
be released shortly, indicates that  the  supply 
of building materials in Canada in 1953.will 
in general be adequate for a construction 
programme of this'size.. 

On  the.basis of present intentions, the 
1953 capital programme will account for nearly 
23 per cent of gross mational production in 
the current year, which is the highest figure 
for any year in the post-war period. However,  

with an easier supply situation anticipated 
pressures on materials and prices should not 
be as heavy as in previous post-war years. 

*55 *  

AIRCREW TRAINING FOR NATO:  The'RCAF is to 
train Portuguese air force aircrew and the 
first group of trainees is scheduled to arrive 
in Canada next month, it was announced on 
February 26, by Air Force Headquarters. The 
Portuguese will be the 8th nationality to be 
represented in Canada under the aircrew train-
ing aid extended,toNAenations. Aircrew from 
Norway, Denmark, the Natherlands, Belgium, 
Fiance, Italy and the Uhited Kingdom have been 
trained, or are under training by the RCAF. 

Six.Portuguese student-aircrew are to 
begin training at RCAF - Station Londén,  Ont.,  
March 23, and will be followed by arrivals 
of additional groups during the year. All 
of the Portuguese are to be trained as radar-
observers. It is expected that several other 
NATO nations already represented in Canada 
by aircrew trainees will make use of the 
school's facilities. 

The RCAF began training aircrew from other 
NATO . nations in the autumn of 1950, and the 
first wings parades for the-foreign students 
were held the following spring. Since then 
more than 1600 students from seven NATO na-
tions have received pilot or navigator train-
ing in Canada. At present there are almost 
1300  NATO  aircrew undergoing training with the 
RCAF. 

Under the terms of Canada's offer, NATO 
'nations sending aircrew trainees here for 
instruction bythe BCAF pay the rosts of trans-
portation to and from  North  America as well 
as the pay and allowances of the students. 
Canada assumes all other costs of training, 
including transportation within North America. 
Students are required to speak English, in 
addition to their native tongue. 

* * * * 

ROLLJULD'S THANKS:  Hamelin, Germany, Feb. 
23: Back at their permanent base in the 'Pied 
Piper" town on the banks of Garmany's Weser 
River, 44 Canadian sappers who for the past 
two weeks have helped-fight Holland floods, 
can  look back with pride on their record. 

The troop of engineers from 58 Independent 
Field Squadron RCE, were rushéd to flooded 
Holland February 2 with motor tugs and light 
collapsible boats to assist in epidemic pre-
vention, work on dykes, and collection of 
debris. 

The Chief of the  Ganeral  Staff of the Royal 
Natherlands Army, Lt.-Gan. Hasselman, 
in a letter to Brig. J:E.C. Pangman, Com-
mander, 27 Canadian Infantry Brigade, has 
expressed warm appreciation. 

Overflakkee Island near the mouth-of the 
Màas River was the scene where the Canadian 
sappera - c•rried out their round-the-clock 
assistance. 
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HALIBUT FISHERY CONVENTION:  Representa-
tives of the Gevernments of Canada and of 
the United States on March 2 signed in Ottawa 
a Convention for the Preservation of the Hali-
but Fishery of the Northern Pacific Ceean and 
Bering Sea. 

The Prime Minister, Mr. L.S. St. Laurent 
presided at the ceremony and the new Cen-
vention wai. signed on behalf of Canada by 
the Minister of Fisheries, Mk. James Sinclair, 
and the Minister  of  Veterans Affairs, Mr. 
Hugues Lapointe, and on behalf . of the United  
States of AMerica, by,  the Chargé d'Affaires 
a.i, of the United States in Ottawa, Mr.  Don  
C. BliSs, and the Special Assistant for Fish-
eries and Wildlife to the Uhder-Secretary of 
State, Mr. William C. Herrington. 

The Convention was signed on the thirtieth 
anniversary of the signature of the first 
Halibut Fisheries Convention between Canada 
and the United States of America, which was 
also the first bilateral treaty signed on be-
half of Canada by a Canadian plenipotentiary, 
the late.Rt. Hen.  Ernest  Lapointe, father of 
one of the signers of the present  Convention.  

* * * * 

JANUARY EXPORTS DOWN:  Canada's total do-
mestic exports.to all countries in . January 
were down moderately in value from last year's 
record January value, declining about two per 
cent to $317,300,000 from $324,100,000 . This 
decline in total value was due to lower prices, 
which averaged about five per cent.below 
January last year; the volume of domestic 
exports in the month being about three per 
cent greater. • 

Geographically, increases and decreases 
were about equally divided in the month. Ship-
ments were higher in value than a year earlier 
to the United Kingdom, United States, and 
"other" foreign countries, amIlower to "other" 
Commonwealth countries as a whole,. and to 
the Latin American and European - groups of 
countries. 

Exports to the United States rose slightly 
in value to $188,590,000 as compared to $187,- 
781,000, accounting for about 59 per cent of 
the month's total exports as compared to 58 
per cent a year earlier. 

Shipments to the United Kingdom increased 
to $49,235,000 from the comparatively low 
value of $43,655,000 for January last year. 
Total domestic exports to other Commonwealth 
countries, however, fell off te'$16,974,000 
as compared to $21,997,000. 

* * * 
WHOLESALE PRICES:  CanadS'S general index 
number of wholesale prices rose 0.1 per cent 
in January as comPared with December, but 
was 6.5 per cent below last year's January 
level. Firmer.prices - in five major groups 
were responsible for the small advance from 
December. This 'year's January index stood 
at 221.5 as compared with 221.2 in December, 
and 236.8 in January, 1952. 

ST.. LAWRENCE SEAWAY: Speaking to a gather-
ing  of  representatives Of all.communities on 
the waterfront Which will'be submerged under 
18 to 20 feet of water when the St. Lawrence 
seaway projeet becomes a reality, the.Minister 
of Transport,  Mk. Lionel Chevrier, gave warn 7. 
ing that flooding of the foreshore would occur 
when wspring.comes around approximately three 
years from the timeofteginning construction". 
He added  that  "at - that time;flooding'will 
be instantaneous." 

The problems facing Government were three-
fold, he told the assembled gathering of river-
front residents: 1 - to preserve the scenic 
beauty of the area; 2 - to rehabilitate the 
communities affected; 3. -.to compensate the 
individual property owners. 

Care must be taken, said the Minister, that 
the power  deWelopment will not bring to an end 
the beauty of the river and.that it will not 
create "an eyeSore comparable to those which 
so many times result from such works." He 
thoUght there was "need for foresight and 
planning with a view to ensuring that the new 
lake which will extend from Cornwall to Cardi-
nal may be developed with new scenic values 
which.will compensate fer those destroyed." 

* * * 

RETAIL TRADE ANALYSIS:  An analysis of Ca-
nada's retail trade for the year 1951 has been 
released by the Dominion Ehreau of Statistics. 
The report places the total value of retail 
sales.at  $10,517,336,000 a peak figure 
up . to  that time. Apreliminary figure shows a 
further rise to a new ell-time high value of 
$11,303,783,000  in 1952. 

The 1951 total was 11 per cent above the 
1950 value of $9,467,400,000, and more.  than 
three times the 1941 sales total of $3,436,- 
823,000. All trades and. regions shared in the 
expansion of retail trade business in 1951 
over the preceding year.. 

The review ,  shows that retail sales formed 
71.1 per cent of personal disposable income in 
1951 as compared with 74.4 per cent in 1950, 
61.4 per cent in 1946, 54;3 per cent in 1945, 
50.5 per cent in 1944, 50.6 per cent in 1943, 
52.3 per cent in 1942, 61.4 per cent in 1941, 
61.5.per cent in 1940, 6444 per cent in 1935, 
and 64.2 per rem in 1930. 

* * * * 
PETROLMUH:  Supplies of crude petroleum 
received.by Canadian refineries rose 14 per 
cent in November over the same month of 1951, 
while output of refined petroleum products 
advanced nine per cent. 

ReceiptS of crude petroleum in Nevember 
totalled 12,654,317 barrels as compared with 
11,106,141.a year earlier. Domestic receipts 
amounted to 6,127,581 as against 4,615,983 
barrels, accounting for 48.4 per 'cent of the 
total as compared with 41.6 per cent. Imports 
of crude oil were 6,526,736 barrels or 51.6 
per cent of the total.from all sources against 
6,490,156 or 58.4 per cent. 
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"CANADIAN GOODWILL TRADE MISSION TO LATIN AMERICA" 
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JULAMMFF'S REPORT:  . 111e.sibjeca;of thé Cana-
dian goodwill trade mission to Latin America 
was "achieved in the fullest measure," the 
Minister of Trade and Commerce, Mk. C.D.,Howe, 
who led  the  group of Government officials and 
seven Canadian  businessmen on a 5-week tour 
of nine countries, reported to the House of 

'Commons on February 26. 
The countries visited were Brazil, Argen-

tina,  Uruguay, Venezuela, Colombia, DomLnican 
Republic, Haiti, Cuba and_Mexico, with un-
official visits to Puerto  Rico andth lkini-
dad. 

"The purposeofthis Mission", he said, "was 
to gain new first-hand knowledge about some 
of the  countries with Which we have been doing 
sautsfactory business, to learn What more we 
can do to develop and strengthen our trade 
with them in both directions. We . did not go 
with  the  object of signing or reviSing trade 
agreements or of entering into any specific 
negotiations. This was a visit of friendship 
and . good will to strengthen the broad basis 
of trust and mutual Lnterest on whiéh alone a 
sourd flow of trade can be developed." 

GENERAL'ANALYSIS 

In a general analysis of the  results of the 
1952 trade year, Mk. Hbwe Said: 

"The year just past has seen another re-
markable record of aéhievement Ln our foreign 
trade. Our exports have continued to advance 
and reached a total value  of 4.4  billion Ln 
1952, an Lncrease of $400 million over 1951, 
the previous highest year. It is woreh noting 
that the total volume of our exports in 1952 
Lncreased by even.more than their value. • 

"At the  same time, many leading import com-
modities experienced a sharp fall in price 
during  1952.. In  spite of this,  the total value 
of Canadian imports remained at approximately 
the same level as in 1951 - at just over $4 
billion. 

"Almost all of the $400 million Lncrease Ln 
our exports Ln 1952 went tooverseas countries. 
Thus, while our exports to the U.S. rose to 
$2.3 billion last year and continued to be 
the most important single factorinour foreign 
trade, the proportion of.our trade going to 
that great market has dec lined steadily in 
recent years and fell:last year to 54 per cent 
of our total exports. 

"It is gratifying to note that our eaports 
to  the Uhited Kingdom  and. Commonwealth  coun-
tries increased in value," in volume and in 
proportion, rising to over $1 billion. Simi-
larly, our exports to Europe, to Latin America 
mcidtt000ther countries - notably Japan -  un-

creased  substantially last year . and totalled 
about $1 billion. 

"Sound commercial-and . economic policies 
have enabled Canada  nnton1y to maintain high 
levels of foreign  trade, but also to diversify  

that trade. Canada's policy is to build up 
a sound exchange of commodities with every 
country in the world. In this we are succeed-
Lng to a remarkable degree. 

"Our trade with  the  twenty Latin American 
countries continued to be one of the brightest 
spots in the world trade picture. This trade 
has experienced a rapid expansion in recent 
years. In 1938 our total trade•with this area 
was valued at $33 million. Last year  the total 
amounted to about $560 million. As a percent-
age of our trade with all countries, trade 
with Latin America has tripled since prewar. 
CWer 6 per cent of our exports go to those 
countries and about 7 per cent of our imports 
come fkom them. 

"The reasona  for the growing importance 
of this area in Canada's trade pattern are 
obvious. Latin America has'a population of 
over 150 million and vast natural resources 
complementary to our own. As in Canada, the 
whole area is in the process of economic ex-
pansion, with high production, rising living 
standards and increasing import requirements. 
We are natural trading partners, each in need 
of What  the  other can supply. 

EXPORTS'EXPANDED 
"Since  the  war our traditional exports to 

Latin America have been supplemented by a wide 
range .of  other products. The area has become 
one of our best customers for manufactured 
goods, many of which are currently denied 
access to other markets. Many countries in 
Latin America, including Cuba, Venezuela and 
Mexico, are open dollar markets where trade 
is. unrestricted by import and exchange con-

• trols, just as Canada.is an open market for 
their products. 

"Cur relations wieh Latin America have been 
strengthened substantially in recent years. 
Since the end of the war we have concluded 
new trade agreements with many of these noun-
tries and we now maintain most-favoured-nation 
trade relations wieh all of Latin America with 
the exception of Honduras. In . recent months 
we have further strengthened our diplomatic 
representation by eseablishing•Embassies in 

. Venezuela, Chlombia and Ukéguay...." 
After commenting on the'"warmth and cor-

diality" with which the Canadians were re-
ceived in each country visited, he gave a 
brief review of trade relations with each, 
and said: 

"Latin America is one of the  world's major 
trading areas, selling over $3% billion yearly 
to the United States alone and buying almost 
$300 million monthly frôni  the U.S. - our near-
est competitor. I believe Canada's share of 
this trade could be gkeatly increased and our 
position in these markets fureher improved. The 
opportunities are there, and it is up to us to 
make.sure.they are graded and developed.... 
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"I tookthe opportunity of my stay in eaéh 
country to extend to the Gbvernments and bu-
siness groups of those countries an invitation 
to come and visit us in Canada. I know many of 
them are making plans to do so, and I have 
assured them that they will meet with the 
warmest and most cordial reception among us. 
I also invited the Gbvernments and business 
groups of each country visited to attend our 
International Tkade Fair. Many of them have 
already done so, and more will come in future 
years. 

"Like Canada,thecountries of Latin America 
are countries of the future. Wellave come 
closer together over the years. May I express 
my sincere hope that we Shall continue to work 
together in our programmes for the expansion 
of our economies." 

* * • * * 

CEYLON AND INDONESIA: -Ihe  Canadian Govern-
ment, desiring to complete its representation. 
in  Commonwealth  countries and to widen the 
area of Canadian representation in South and 
South-East Asia, has appointed a High Cam-
missioner for Canada to Ceylon and has agreéd 
with the Gbvernment of Indonesia to the es-
tablishment of diplomatic.missions of the rank 
of Babasay in their respective countries. 

Mr, J.J.. Huxley, E.D.' has been 
named High Cbmmissioner to Caylon.and will 
take up his pont Heasman, 
0.B.E., has been appointed Canadian Ambassador 
to Indonesia and will take up his post in 
June..The Gbvernment of Indonesia has appoint-
ed  Dr.  Ali Sastroamidjojo as Indonesian Am-
bassador to Canada. He will perform the func-
tions of this office concurrently.with those 
he is now performing as Indonesian Ambassador 
to the United States and will be represented 
in Ottawa  during his absences by a resident 
Chargé d'Affaires, a.i. 

Mk. James Joseph Hurley O.B.E.; E.D., was 
born in Brantford, Cit., in 1898. After serv-
ing with the Canadian Expeditionary  Force in 
World War I, he entered the firm of Hurley 
Print Co.  Ltd., at Brantford, in 1919, and 
was President and Managing Director from 1931 
to 1940. He served overseas during World War 
II as  Lieutenant-Colonel and was discharged 
with the rank of  Colonel in 1946 after having 
been Acting  Commandant  Royal Military Cbllege, 
Kingston. Mk. Hurley joined the Department 
of External Affairs in 197  and served with 
the Canadian Military Mission in Berlin until 
his appointment as Canadian Cbnsul. at Detroit, 
Michigan, 194e. 

Mk.  George  Robert Cawdron Heasman,.0.B.E.; 
was born in 1898 and attended Oneen's uni-
versity. After several years in private in-
dustry Mk. Heasman joined the Eàpartment of 
Trade and Commerce in 1927. He was appointed 
Assistant Trade Cbmmissioner at Batavia, Java, 
in 1928 and was promoted to Trade Cbmmissioner 
at that post in 1930. Uhtil 1933 ., Mk. Eleasman 
travelled extensively in South-East Asia in  

the promotion of Canada's export trade. He. 
 subsequently served as Trade Cbmmissioner at 

Cape Town, 1933-1936, London, 1939andChicago, 
1940. He returned to  Ottawa in 1941 to organ-
ize and head the Canadian Export Permit (li-
cense) Brandh.  He  was also appointed Assistant 
to the Director of the Mutual Aid Board. 

In 1945,'Mk. Heasman was made Director of 
the Trade Cbmmissioner Service. In 1947 he 
was a member of the Canadian Gbvernment Trade 
Mission to Africa and Mediterranean-countkiea 
and in 1950 he made a round-the-world in-
spection trip of Canadian.Trade Cbmmissionere 
offices during which he revisited South and 
South-East  Asia, including Indonesia. 

* * * * 

SOLDIERS' CONDUCT Qateie:  "The conduct of 
the Canadian soldier in Kure is rated among 
the Japanese as very good. We have one of the 
lowest rates of crime of any of the United 
Nations  personnel serming in Japan." 

Those were among the remarks of Maj. R.R.. 
Brown of Moncton, N. B.,  Assistant Judge Ad-
vocate General for the Canadian troops in the 
Far East who has just completedservice with 
the 25th Brigade. 

* S e e 

INCREASE OF NUSK-OX:  The known population 
of Canada's rigidly protected musk-ox popu-
lation has been increaSed by 92 animals it 
has  been announced by the federal Resources 
Department. Mk. John P. Kelsall of the Cana-
dian Wildlife Service, who has just completed 
a survey of Caribou migration in the harthp 
West Territories, sighted the herd While on 
a fliàht over the barren lands directly north 
of Great  Bear Laike There is no recent record 
of musk-ox having been seen in this area. 

* * * * 
• 

RCN AT CORONATION:  Commander Robert P. 
Welland, DSC and Bar, CD, RCN;  34; of Halifax 
and Victoria, will command the Royal Canadian 
Navy contingent taking part in the Cbronation 
procession in London on June 2, Naval Head-
quarters announced on March 4. 

.Marching in the procession will be 78 of-
ficers; men and women of the RCN and RCN (Re-
serve), while 43'other officers and men of the 
RaN-and RCN(R).will join with members of the 
other Canadian armed forces in lining the 
procession route inthe'vicinity of Canada 
Hbuse, Trafalgar Square. 

* * * * 

STORE SAGES RECORD:  Swelled by an all-time 
monthly high in December, department store 
sales readhed anew peak value of $977,758,000 
in the calendar year 1952, 8.4 per cent aboVe 
the previous record of $901,717,000 set in 
1951. Of particular significance in 1952 was 
the hiàh leVel of sales within the furniture, 
major appliances and radio. and Mimic depart-
ments. 
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INTERNATIONAL CO-OPERATION 

of our association in What we  are  beginning to 
call and underatand as the Atlantic 

"AS a leader of free states, the United 
States has . at times to make concessions to 
the views and special requirements and special 
anxieties of.its partners. But those partners 
Ln their turn have the obligation to recognize 
frankly the special contribution to the common 
effort made by. the  U.S.A.:and the heavy re-
sponsibilities it is bearing. 

' "The  reconciliation of these two things 
will be the test of the value and the enduring 
character of our association. It will be made 
successful only by . the exercise of tolerance 
steadfastnessand mutual understanding. It will 
require also, the fullest and freest possible 
consultation between the members of the kroup. 
What concerns all should be discussed by all, 
so that we may all face together, with re-
solution and unity, the consequences of any 
action we take. la,put the matter in its most 
exaggerated form - 'There shOuld be no an-
nihilation without  consultation'! 

"The problemenow facing  the United States 
as the leader of the North .Atlantic Alliance 
are Ln many respects those which have arisen 
in every previous alliance. Moreover, these. 
same problems have given rise to reactions 
very like those which are sometimes current 
today in the United States. It'is a penalty 
of leadership to feel overburdened and often 
misunderstood. This was certainly the feeling 
of the United  Kingdom in the lfthCentury.... 

AISAVT OBLIGATIONS 

"There are, then, heavy obligations laid 
both on those who must bear the responsibility 
of leadership for peace, in United Nations 
and Ln.the North Atlantic Alliance, and on 
those of us whose duty it is to co-operate 
effectively and wholeheartedly with that 
leadership whenever it is possible for us to 
do so. We must . avoid words or actions or re-
actions which will weaken the âssociation 
and our work.for.peace withoutany compensating 
advantages.-Iiresponsible action or talk which 
might divide the free countries in these days 
of crisis would.be folly. 

do not mean by•this that we should hide 
our differences by pretending that none ever 
exist. In any coalition of free states there 
are bound to be honest différences and, unless 
they are examined and discussed honestly, they 
may fester underground and poison the Oartnerl» 
dep. But, in discussing our differences we 
should use only the accents of good'temper 
and good faith, and we should display, always, 
a sense of responsibility and a sense of pro-
portion, and indeed a sense of humour! We 
should have sucha strong faith in eaCh other's 
good purpose, that difference over methods 
to achieve them will  flot  prove disruptive.  

(C.W.B. March 6, 1953) 

"In our aChievement of political democracy 
we have learned to settle our domestic pro-
blems by frank-discussion, fairly and decently 
carried on. If we forget that lesson, and 
there are some signs of this, we may one day 
loge our system of free and popular govern-
mentà. Similarly, if  we  do not project this 
practice into the international democratic 
Systemehich we are trying to build, our coal-
ition may , faii to meet the tests ahead. It 
may even break up....w 

• • • 
SHAPE EESHCISE,L Senior officers of Canada's -------- 
armed forces will attend an indoor exercise 
to be held at SHAPE from March 9 to 13, it was 
announced on March 4 at National Defencelikad-
quarters.  The Canadian officers will be: Lt.- 
Gen. Guy G. Simonds, Chief of the General 
Staff,.Rear Admiral R.E.S. Bidwell, Flag Of-
ficer, Atlantic Coast, /OM Frank R. Miller, 
Vice-Chief of the Air Staff, .and Maj.-Gen. 

Smith, ,Cheirman, Canadian Joint Staff, 
London, England, who.will represent Lt. -Cen. 
Charles Fbulkes, Chairman ., Chiefs of Staff. 

Arrangements for the SHAPE exercise have 
been made by Gen. Mathew Ridgeway, Supreme 
Allied. Commander , Europe. Viscount the Field 
Marshal-Montgomery of Aismein, Deputy Supreme 
Commander,  has  been designated 'Director of 
the Exercise, which will be attended by senior 
officers under the Supreme  Commander 's command 
and by national representatives of the North 
Atlantic Treaty Organization countries. 

The  object of the exercise is to study 
certain problems which might be encountered 
in the defence of Europe. 

Se * * 

THE DUKE 70 WEFT  27m: His  Royal Highness, 
the Duke ofiEdinburgh is to visit the 27th 
Canadian Infantry Brigade Group at their mail 
base in Cermany this month. 

During a tour of army installations  of the 
Northern Army Group, fermerly referred to as 
the British Army of the Rhine, the newly-
appointed field marshal is to spend a short 
time with representatives of the Canadian NA1D 
'formations. According to Brie J.E.C. %claman t  
Commander of the Brigade, the Duke of Edin-
burgh's visit will•be both ceremonial and 
informal. 

. • 411 * 

RAILWAYEEN'S WAGES:  In 25 years the av-
erage annual earnings of Canada's steam rail-
way employees rose by 110 per cent from $1,- 
479 Ln 1926 to $3,110 in 1951, according to 
a Reference Paper issued by the Dominion 
Bureau of Statistics dealing with.steam rail-
way employees  and  their compensation over 
the period 1926 to 1951. The 1951:figure is 
97 per cent above the 1939 average of $1,578. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

CAO/AIDA'S  FUTUR: 	Speaking to the com- 
bined Canadian Club and Empire Club member-
ship at Toronto on March 9, the Prime Minister, 
Mr.  Louis S. St. Laurent, said he believed 
the danger of Communist aggression "has re-
ceded somewhat, but ithas receded only because 
the free world appears to mean business; and, 
if we are to be secure, we must continue to 
mean business." 

Mr. St. Laurent spoke of the partnerahip of 
two races and  -two  cultures in Canada, national 
unity, Canada's part in the Commonwealth and 
in world affairs and went on to discuss the 
nation's future, inwhich connection he thought 
a word of caution to be necessary. 

He proceeded: 
"The realization of that happy future de-

pends  on a continued faith in our country, 
the vigorous and adventurous development of 
our great resources and the expansion of all 
our national activities within Canada. 

"Two possible obstacles to  the  almost un-
limited development of Canada are outside our 
borders. The greate t  of all is  the danger of 
another war, and next to that is  the  risk of 
a contraction of world trade, on which we 
depend so largely for many of the necessities 
of life and for the  income with which to pur-
chase those necessities. 

"Action by other nations as well as by our-
selves is required to meet these dangers. We 
cannot, of course, direct  the  conduct of other  

nations. But I suggest that our weight in 
world affairs and the influence we can exert 
is greater than our numbers would indicate. 
Ate«we really making  the  best use of that in-
fluence to promote peace and to foster inter-
national trade? 

"We have established our outer lines of 
defence in Korea and West Germany, but we dare 
not concentrate all our military strength in 
those places. The promotion and safeguarding 
of peace begin at home. We have to do our part 
to provide for the territorial defence of our 
homeland and the continent in which we live. 
We know that modern science has opened our 
norehland to potential danger of attack. 

"We know we could not bar a northern in-
vader alone. We realize that the defence of 
this continent is a joint operation with the 
United States and ihat is why both countries 
have carried forward into the post-war world 
their co-operation In continental defence. 

"In February 1947, Mr. Mackenzie King and 
Mx. Harry Truman formally renewed  the  agree-
ment for joint defence made at Cedensburg in 
1940. 

!In our joint defence, each country has 
respected the rights of the-other and scrupu-
lously observed the underlying'principle of 
the joint declaration of 1947 . that "all co-
operative arrangements will be without im-
pairment of the control of either country 
over all activities in iti territory." 

1 	 - • 	(Continued on p. 4) 
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1952 FOREIGN TRADE .REACHES NEW PEAK VALUE 

EXPORTS UP 10 P.C.:  With a gain of nearly 
10 /fief cent in the value cd total commodity 
exports only partly offset by a decline of 
1.3 per cent in the value of commodity im-
ports, Cànada's total merchandise trade in 
1952 rose to a new peak value of $8,386,400,- 
000, slightly more than four per cent above 
the previous peak of  $8,048,200,000 in 1951. 

Total merchandise imports in the  year were 
valued at $4,030;500,000 as compared to $4,- 
084,900,000, according to final import figures 
released Maréh 2 by the Bureau of Statistics. 
Total merchandise exports -- both domestic and 
foreign -- amounted to $4,356,000,000 as 
against $3,963,400,000 in 1951. The result 
was an export balance in trade with all coun-
tries of $325,.500,000 as compared to an import 
balance of $121,500,000 the previous year. 
This compares also with a small import balance 
of $17,200,000 in 1950 and mnexport balance 
of $261,200,000 in 1949. 

The upward trend in value of exports last 
year and the slight downward movement in that 
of imports contrasts.aharply with the trends 
in the previous two years, when imports and 
exports both increased but the rise in value 
of imports exceeded the gain in exports. 

Changes in the relative prices of exports 
and imports were an important factor influenc-
ing these trends and the altered trade bal-
ance. While  the volume of imports increased 
nearly 12 per cent over 1951, according to 
the Bureau's indexes, the average price of 
imports declined about the same degree. On 
the other hand, prices of exports were only 
slightly lower on average, while the volume 
of exports rose approximately 11 per cent. 

In trade with the United States, Canada  
had an import balance of $627,900,000 as com- 

* * 

WHEAT SUPPLIES:  Supplies of wheat .re-
maining on or about February 1 this year in 
the four major exporting countries for export 
and carryover at the end of their respective 
crop years amounted to 1,480,100,000 bushels, 
some 54 per cent greater than the 959.400,000 
bushels available a.year ago. Supplies at 

. February 1, 1953 were held as follows, with 
last year's figures in brackets:  United States, 
684,400,000 (455,900,000) bushels;  Canada,  
550,200,000 (413,900,000); Argentina, 147,- 
200,000 . (2,800,000); and Australia, 98,300,000 
(86,800,000). Estimates for both years include 
on-farm stocks as well as those in commercial 
positions. 

* * * * 
A national survey designed to find out 

the average weights for Canadians of different 
heights and ages is beginning immediately 
in Toronto, the federal Health Department 
has announced.  

pared to import balances of $479,000,000 in 
1951 and $80,000,000 in 1950. Goods puréhased 
from the United States increased about six 
per cent in value to $2,977,000,000 from $2,- 
812,900,000 in 1951, accounting for nearly 
74 per cent of total commodity imports as 
against about 69 per cent. Exports to the 
United States, however, increased only slight-
ly to $2,349,100,000 from $2,333,900,000, 
representing about 54 per cent of the larger 
1952 export total as against 59 per cent in 
1951. 

Imports from the United  Kingdom declined 
in value during 1952 to $359,800,000 from 
$421,000,000 in 1951 ,  while total exports to 
the United  Kingdom increased to $751,000,000 
from $635,800,000, the export balance with the 
United  Kingdom increasing to $391,300,000 as 
compared to $214,700,000. Total puréhases from 
other  Commonwealth  countries were also lower 
at $184,705,000 as against $306,104,000 and 
domestic exports higher at $261,688,000 com-
'pared to $240,946,000. 

Cbmmodity transactions with Eùropean coun-
tries as a whole were heavily in Canada's 
favour with domestic exports valued at  $496,-
878,-000  ($366.899,000 in 1951) and imports 
at $151,745,000 ($177,896,000). Imports from 
Latin America, on the other hand, exceeded 
exports, the former being valued at $284,- 
222,000 and the latter at $272,397,000. As 
in the case of Europe, exports to the remain-
ing foreign countries at $202,091,000 greatly 
outweighed imports from these countries at 
$66,213,000. 

In sum, Canada's commodity sales in 1952 
exceeded purchases to all main geographical 
areas except the United States and Latin 
America. 

* * * 
RF TRAINING:  More than 13,700 officers 
and men of Cànadian Army Reserve Force units 
rounded out the 1952 training year with a 
period of practical training at summer camp, 
according to figures compiled by Army Head-
quarters. and released this week. 

Majority of the men attending camp were 
members of infantry, artilléry or armoured 
corps units. The figures show that of the 
total number of Reserve Force personnel train-
ed at all camps, 5,225 were infantrymen; 3,434 
.were artillerymen and 1,395 were members of 
armoured. units. Remainder belonged to the 
various services such as medical, signals, 
engineers, provost and service corps units. 

* • • * 

• In the year between Jung 1, 1951, and June 
1, 1952, an estimated 300 Cànadian women and 
200 Canadianmen reached their ninetieth birth-
days. 
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ENTRY'OrGERNAN .REFUGEESr'The  Minister of 
Citizenship and Immigration,  Mr. W.E. Harris, 
made a statement in the Flouse of Commons on 
March 6 on the entry into  Canada of refugees 
from East Germany..Replying to Mr. A. Earl 
Càtherwood (PC-Haldimand) who asked, "whether 
the Government is planning to onen the immi-
gration doors a little wider to allow a great 
er number of ehese people entry to this coun-
try," Mr. Harris said: 

"Lie  Government is aware of the Leavy 'Joao 
that is presentbr imposed upon the Government 
of the Federal Republic of Germany because of 
the influx of refugees from Eastern Germany.. 
We are also aware of the fact that many of 
these people will not have been adherents to 
Communist policy. In other words, they will 
have lived in Eastern Germany and have accept-
ed the rule of that regime. I do not think, 
however, ehere is any doubt whatever but ehat 
a considerable number of those who are now 
seeking refuge in Western Germany have been 
until the date of their flight, active leaders 
in the Communist Party. Because of these cir-
cumstances, we feel that we should not offer 
any special arrangements for immigration fa-
cilities, other ehan those that we have always 
offered to refugees. 

"In other words, if the refugees can meet 
the requirements of the Immigration Act and 
our regulations, then they may be admitted to 
Canada in due course. On the other hand, we 
recOgnize  the load, as I said, and we shall do 
our best to examine ehese people as quickly as 
we can." 

* * * 

RCMP AI—CORONATION:  Details of the in-
tended participation by the Royal Cànadian 
Mounted Police in the Cbronation celebrations 
were given in the House of Cbmmons by the 
Minister of Justice, Mr. Stuart S. Garson, 
on March 5.  He  said: 

"Canada has dispatched a contingent from 
the Royal Canadian Mounted Police to all Jubi-
lee and Cbronation celebrations beginning with 
Queen  Victorias  Diamond Jubilee in 1897. In 
that year a detachment was included in the 
Cànadian contingent, and the  same action was 
taken at the Cbronations in 1902,  1911. and 

 1937. This year the Royal Canadian Mounted 
Police will provide a full mounted troop Which 
will lead  the  Cànadian contingent in the Cbr-
°nation procession. It'will also provide a 
mounted escort for the carriage of the Prime 
Minister in order to conform to  the  practice 
to be followed by the Prime Ministers of the 
Commonwealth.  The force will also supply four 
mounts for the officers of the  Cànadian Axmy 
forming the Cànadian element of the Queen's 
Commonwealth Escort, and a mount for General 
H.D.G. Cxerar, who will ride in the procession 
in his capacity as Honorary Aide de Camp Gen-
eral to Her Majesty. 

"This year, in addition to  the  actual par-
ticipation in the Cbronation parade, the  troop  

is training as a musical ride, and has been 
invited to appear at the Royal Tournament at 
Olympia in the presence of Her Majesty  the 

 QUeen. They will also appear at soneoutstand-
ing agricultural fairs in the United Kingdom. 
Just What engagements the  troop can fulfil has 
not been finalized, but it is clear that ehere 
is a very considerable demand for its attend-
ance, and it is proposed to accept as many 
en„;a• ementa 21 can :)erween è.tte 
of erle Cbronation and the return sailing date 
of July 7, 1953." 

* * * 

GIFT FOR U.K..:  A powerful new Canadian 
weapon for the  treatment of cancer will be in 
the hands of medical specialists in the United 
Kingdom late in Aùgust. Dr. C.J.. Mackenzie, 
President of Axomic Energy of Canada, Ltd., 
announced that a new model cobalt 60 beam 
therapy unit has been ordered for delivery in 
England later ehis year. It is a personal gift 
of Mr. J.W. McCbnnell, recently retired Pres-
ident of The Montreal Star. 

The new cobalt 60 unit,will'be_dne first 
of its kind in the United Kingdom. It will be 
turned over to  the British Effipire  Cancer  Càm-
paign, a voluntary organization comparable to 
the Canadian  Cancer Society, and will be in-
stalled in Mount Vernon Hospital; Northwood, 
Middlesex, on the outskirts of London, where 
it will be under the direct supervision of 
Sir Stanford  Cade  and Professor Windeyer, two 
of the United  Kingdom's outstanding special-
ists in cancer therapy. 

The unit was designed in Ottawa  by the 
commercial products division of Axomic Energy 
of Canada and will be displayed at the Inter-
national Radiological Cbngress in Cbpenhagen. 
Denmark, in July before being installed in 
England. It will be radically different in 
design from the ehree cobalt 60 beam therapy 
units already in operation in Canada.  

* * * * 

GOLD  PRODUCTION:  Canada's gold production 
declined for the first time in six years in 
1951, according to the annual review of the 
gold mining industry released March 6 by the 
Dominion Bureau of Statistics. Output fell 
to 4,392,751 fine troy ounces valued at  $161,-
872873  from 4,441,227 ounces valued at $168,- 
988,687 in 1950, and was well below the 1941 
record of 5,345,179 ounces worth $205,789,392. 
The last drop was in 1945 when production 
declined to 2,696,727 ounces valued at $103,- 
823,990 from 2,922,911 ounces worth $112,532,- 
073 in 1944. 

The drop in production hit all major gold-
producing areas except the Northwest Ter-
ritories and Saskatchewan. Ontario retained 
its position as the leading producer, account-
ing for 56 per cent of the 1951 output, fol-
lowed by Quebec with 24 per cent and British 
Columbia  with six per cent. 
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CANADA'S FUTURE 

can be profoundly grateful that we.liVe 
side by side with a great power which re-
cognizes the equal status and respects the 
integrity of its neighbours. 

"But. most of us in North  Americahame learn-
ed from the experienée of two world wars that 
we cannot isolate ourselves into security on 
this continent. 

"Fortunately almost  ail  Canadians are re-
solute in their determination to have our 
country do its part to prevent a third world 
war by building up the strength of the North 
Atlantic Alliance and by resisting open ag-
gression in defiance of the United Nations 
Charter. I do not think we need worry too muéh 
about the few deluded Canadians who have been 
misled by self-styled Apostles of Peace into 
proclaiming as war mongering what Canada is 
doing to prevent another world war. Nor are 
many Canadians deceived by those who call the 
tyrannies they have.established °peoples de-
mocracies' or who practice racial and re-
ligious persecutions while they preach what 
they call 'human rights'. 

WORK OF TUE UN  

"Our efforts to win and secure peace in 
the world are not confined to armaments, ne- . 
bessary though they are. I think everyone 
here knows how great and useful a part Canada 
has taken Ln the work of the United  Nations. 

"Fortunately we have been able to woik.for 
peace by other constructive means as well. 
I refer to the Colombo Plan and the United  
Nations Technical Assistance programme. 

"The Colombo  Plan was not conceived as .a 
large scale relief effort, for as I read re-
cently, even a grant of one billion dollars 
a year  for the relief of the distressed in 
Asia would do-little more than provide a hoe 
for each farmer. 

"The aim of these programmes is to give 
millions of people now without hope, con-
fidence in their ability to solve their own 
problems and to raise their own Standards of 
life. If they can be given that confidence, 
we can hope for an eventuil end to the misery 
and suffering that  now  haunt their lives. I 
am sure their present misery and suffering do 
help to make them more receptive than they 
would otherwise be to the falée promises of 
Cbmmunism. 

wWhat we do need to be concerned about is 
to prevent false confidence that the danger of 
Cbmmunist aggression has receded enough that 
we can afford.to  relax.  

"I believe the danger has receded somewhat, 
but it has receded only because the free world 
appears to mean business; and, if we are to 
be secure, we must continue to mean business. 

"And if it is vital to mean business about 
peace, it is also vital to mean business about 
world trade. No country has done more than ours 
since the war to promote world trade.  

(C.W.B. March 13, 1953) 

"During that war world trade was almost 
totally dislocated. When the war was over Ca-
nada had lost some of our traditional cus-
tomers for certain products. We found that the 
overall Canadian trade picture had éhanged as 
well. The  United States was increasingly pur-
chasing more from us and our total trade with 
the United  Kingdom last year reached an all-
time record but that great country, and to 
a lesser degree, other European countries were 
forced by a shortage of dollars to restrict 
the purchase of many foodstuffs which before 
and during the waithey imported from Canada. 

"Tb offset this loss of former markets and 
to prevent too great a dependence on one Sin-
gle customer, we have sought new outlets for 
our goods. The International Trade Fair held 
annually in Toronto  has been of considerable 
value in this connection. 

"The peace treaty and .the re-establishment 
of normal diplomatic relations with Japan will 
help to restore that country to its former 
position as a buyer of large quantities of 
Canadian products. 

TWO-WAY TRADE 

"Our new Ambassador to Japan is a leading 
businessman from British  Columbia  who until 
recently represented that Province in the 
Government at Ottawa. Mx. Mayhew knows the 
importance of two-way trade and we can expect 
him to make a Practical use of that knowledge. 

"The recent visit to South America of a 
Canadian trade mission headed by the Minister 
of Trade and Commerce,  Mr. C.D. Howe, is al-
ready helping us to find new outlets and new 
sources of imports in an area where our trade 
has already increased 180010 since 1939. 

"We have also been conscious of the con-
tinuing importance of the markets in Common-
wealth  countries. Last tàcember the Minister 
of Finance and I spent two weeks at a Common-
wealth  Economic Cbnfarence in London. Though 
this conference found no immediate or sensa-
tional solutions to 'existing problems, it did 
set the  Commonwealth  countries on a construc-
tive course which, we believe, will result 
in a long-term expansion of our mutual trade. 

"Trade must flow in two directions or it 
soon, ceases to flow at all. là Canadians know 
that we could not go on indefinitely selling 
much more abroad than we buy. It is therefbre 
a responsibility of the Government to do its 
part toward the maintenance of a large market 
for imports and this means seasonable eariff 
policies and the avoidance of import re-
strictions. 

MNow, most of us ordinary human beings 
are not seers, nor prophets, but if we examine 
our situation carefully here in Canada we can 
say that  1953 looks  like a good year. 

"But, because we are fortunate to live in 
this favoured land, we should not allow our-
selves to forget that we also live in a very 
dangerous world. Tb do our part to meet the 
dangers ahead, we have to face up to re- 

• 
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sponsibilities both abroad and at home and 
that is bound to call on the best in our na-
tional experience. 

"Bile, if our people do face the future with 
the united courage Canadians have displayed 
in the first half of the twentieth century, 
I, for one, have no doubt wè shall justify 
Laurier's prediction, and, in doing.so , we 
shall well:serve not only future generations 
of Canadians, but  the  whole free world." 

* * * * 

SURVEYS OF RESOMES:  Approximately 175 
parties will be placed in the field ehis year 
by  the  Department of M4nes and Technical Sur-
veys to carry out geological, topographical 
and other mapping and to collect related data 
for the preparation of maps and charts, the 
Minister of Mines has announced. This compares 
with 173 parties in 1952. The 1953 field pro-
gramme is, however, tentative as yet and sub-
ject to revision. 

The parties will work in each province and 
territory and up to and within the Arctic 
Circle. They comprise 79 parties from the 
Geological Survey, 46 from the Topographical 
Survey, 19 from  the  Geodetic Survey,  14 from 
Legal Surveys, 16 from the Dominion Observa-
tories, and 10 from  the  Geographical Branch. 

The.various mapping, surveying and charting 
projects in the programme reflect among other 
things the continued and rapid spread of the 
search for oil north and wèst of the Peace 
River area into Northwest Territories, and 
the high level of interest in the uranium 
areas of northern Saskatchewan and in the iron 
ore potentialities of the Ungava areas of 
norehern Ohebec. 

Two of the scheduled items are helicopter 
projects which will be carried out by the 
Tbpographical Survey with six topographic 
engineers attached to eaéh. Che of the parties 
will be engaged in mapping the Ohebeç - Labra-
dor iron ore field between Knob Lake and Fort 
Chimo and the second is scheduled to establish 
vertical control for mapping over an estimated 
80,000 square miles of promising oil territory 
in west central Alberta extending northwest 
into northeastern  British Columbia. 

The Geological Survey expects to place 
six parties in Nbrthwest Territories; nine 
in Yukon, 12 in British Columbia,  seven in 
Alberta, four in Saskatchewan, four in Man-
itoba, six in Ontario,  five in Quebec, five 
iniQuebec-Labrador, four in New Brunswick, 
five in Nova  Scotia, seven in Newfoundland, 
and one on Prince Edward Island. 

* * * * 

KR—PEARSON  TO OPEN . TRADE FAIR:  The Min-
ister of Trade and Commerce,  Mr. C.D. Howe, 
announced on March 10 rhat the Secretary of 
State for External Affairs, Mr. Lester B. 

Pearson, will open the Sixth Canadian Inter-
naei,onal Trade Fair in Toronto on Monday, 
June 1. 

FUNCTION OF THE UNIVERSITY:  The follôwing 
is  the  concluding portion of an address deal-
ing with the.function of the University  by 
His Excellency  the  Governor General, Mr. 
Vincent Massey, at  the. Convocation of the 
University of Western Ontario, Londœ, Ont., 
on Maréh 7: 

"The weakness of the  present generation is 
ehat it is rootless and the great function of 
425.,e University ic te  ta:  it back to itE true 
roots. Wé have been ,  living through a time when 
the common retort to a serious remark has been 
'So What?'. 

"The question is intelligent enough. The 
tragedy of thé °Sereat' generation has been 
that they have assumed that there is no an-
swer. Today there are many.signs among uni-
versity students that this generation is pass-
ing.  Young people today:with all their ap-. 
parent indifference feel, even if they can 
hardly express eheir thought in words, that 
there is an answer to the persistent question, 
and that they should be helped to fimd it. 

"It is, I believe, the first duty of our 
universities to bring with understanding and 
sympathy, a far wider knowledge and a far 
sterner discipline to  the  reluctant heirs of 
the  'So %hat?' generation - to lead them back 
to their roots. The function of the University  
is to tell them whatthey all want to be told, 
that there is an answer, but that it is not 
an obvious or an easy one. 

"The answer cannot be reached through aca-
demic  short-cuts, nor can it be determined by 
a simple technique. The answer is yielded 
slowly and reluctantly., but those to whom it 
can be conveyed will have received far more 
than a diploma granting. entry to a profession. 
They will have gained the understanding whiéh 
permits them to enter into  the  life of civili-
zation, 'a thing not divided in. time but a 
Communication between the dead, the living 
and those who shall live'." 

* * * * 

myhtrv TRADE: A summary of foreign trade 
figures for January released by  the Bureau of 
Statistics shows a decline in the total value 
of Canada's exports -- domestic and foreign -- 
to $321,300,000 from $328,500,000 in January 
1952, and a rise in the estimated total value 
of imports to $328,600,000 from $307j.00 000. 

The value of total exports to the United 
States Showed little change at $191,700,000 
as compared with $191,300,000, but to the 
United  Kingdom increased to $49 500,000 from 
$44,100,000. Eatimated imports from  the United  
States rose . to $250,200,000  from $228,700,000, 
and from the United Kingdom to $30,500,000 
from $24,300,000. 

The January import figures are preliminary 
and subject to revision. 

* * * * 

In 1951 Canadian telegraph and cable com-
panies employed 3,056 operators. 
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WHEAT  ElaVRTS UP:  Combined exports of 
wheat and Wheat flour in terms of wheat during 
the first half  of the  crop year 1952-53 amount-
ed to 190,700,000 bushels, an increase of 
23 per cent over the 154,900,000 exported 
during the August-January period of 1951-52. 
Half-year exports of wheat as grain totalled JD à 
161,600,000 bushels, an increase of 20.5 per 
cent over the 114,200,000 exported during the 
same period of the preceding crop year. Pre-
liminary data indicate that exports of wheat 
flour in terms of Wheat in the period amounted 
to 29,100,000 buslels, up from last year's ad-
justed total of 20,700,000. 

.The  United  Kingddli vas the chief market 
for Cànadian wheat exports in the  August-
January period, taking 39,100,000 bushels 
or almost one-quarter of.the totalrb all 
countries. 

1 
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AT CORONATION:  Three famous infantry units 
of the Réserve Force—The 48th Highlanders of 
Toronto, The Argyle and Sutherland Highlanders 
of  Hamilton and Le Regiment de la Chaudiere 
of Montreal are certain to be represented at 
the Coronation in June. 

These are the only units in Canada of Which 
Hèr Majesty the 014een is Colonel-in-Chief and 
as such eaéh will be represented by either an 
officer or senior NOD. This was announced from 
Ottawa When a breakdown of the Reserve Force 
component for the Coronation was released at 
Army Headquarters. 

TWo hundred  and four.  members of the Re-
serve Force, representing all corps of the 
army, will be chosen to make the trip to 
London. With two exceptions.their part in the 
ceremony will . be to line the streets in front 
of Canada  House while an Active Force con-
tingent of similar strength will take part in 
the parade. The exceptions are one nursing 
sister and one member of the Cànadian Women's 
Army Corps who', while members of the Rèserve 
Force, will ;arch with the Active Force Croup. 

* * * * 

CORONATION MEDALLION:  The Minister of Fi-
nance, Mk. Douglas Abbott, announced in the 
Hbuse of Cbmmons on March 11, in reply :to.a 
question, that the special Coronation Com-
mittee recommended that a,commemoration coin 
or medallion be prepared for issue to schoid 
children through the Provinces as was done on 
the occasion of the royal visit in 1939. 

"There is a certain amount of detail to be 
attended to," said Mr. Abbott: "The design 
must be prepared and, of course, it must be 
approved by Her Majesty. When further details 
are available they can be communicated to the 
House." 

* * * * 
PRICE INDEX DOWN:  The Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics' consumer price index registered 
a further fractional decrease from 115.7 to 
115.5 between January 2 and February 2, 1953. 
Foods continued to account for most of the 
Change, as the index for this series declined 
from 113.5.to 112.7. An increase in the rent 
index of 0.2 per cent from 123.5.to 123:8, 
advanced the àhelter component from 122.3.to 
122.5. 

* * * 

AR_L_11_W'IIIA_S_J1SE 	FRENCH:  The Cànadian Army 
has instituted special six-month courses in 
the French language for English-speaking of-
ficers and NCOs to increase the number of 
bilingual instrOctor in all corps. 

* 5 * * 

AUTO SALES HIGHER:.  Both sales and financing 
of sales of new passenger cars continued to 
show7pins in January. 

Combined sales of new passenger and com 
mercial vehicles in January totalled 30,207 
units as compared with  20,311. in  January 1952, 
valued at retail at $75,122,609.as compared 
with $52,966,125. New passenger car sales were 
23,130 units valued at $57,109,526 as compared 
with 13,777 valued at $35;447,448, and com-
mercial  vehicle  sales  totalled 7,077 units at 
$18,013,083 compared with 6,534 at $17,518,- 
677. 

5 5 5 * 
POPULATION 14,624,000:  Cànada's population 
at Eècember 1 last year had risen to 14,624;- 
000, accôrding to the Bureau of Statistics 
quarterly estimate. This was an increase of 
90,000 from September.1, date of the previous 
quarterly estimate, and of 194,000 over the 
estimate of 14,430,000 for June 1 last year. 

According to the last Dècennial Census, 
Canada's population totalled 14,009,000 on 
June 1, 1951. The Bureau's present estimate 
thus indicates a population gain of 615,000 
in 18 months from the Cènsus date. 

5 • 5 • * * 

Preliminary returns indicate that output 
of silica minerals in Canada increased about 
6 per cent during 1951 to help meet the ex-
panding requirements of industry; 1,833,309 
.tons valued at $2,403,276 were produced com-
pared with 1,730,695.tons at $1,740,268 the 
previous year. Cànadian requirements for sil-
ica sand of the high quality grades are met 
principally by  United  States sources. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

INDUSTRY AND RESOURCES:  "The alternative 
to making the most effective use of natural 
resources through international co-operation 
may be defending our own way of life on our 
own shores," the Minister of Resources and 
Development, Mr. Robert H. Winters, said at 
the New York Town Hall Forum on March 17. 

The Ministei had detailedat lengthCanada's 
advances in many indéstrial fields and had 
outlined her resources development, pointing 
out the complementary character of Canadian 
resources to those  of the United States and 
declaring  the  need for conservation and "bal-
anced use" of resources - working for "a ful-
ler and happier life" and being "prepared and 
equipped to defend it when challenged." 

Canada, he said in preface to his analysis 
of Canadian industries, a country of 14 1-2 
million people, produced more newsprint, nick-
el, asbestos and platinum than any other na-
tion. Canada was second in world output of 
hydro-electric power, Pulp, aluminum, gold 
and zinc, and third in the production of sil-
ver, sawn lumber and oats. In the Nerthland 
were "great frontiers of natural resources 
which have not yet been fully explored and 
scarely touched." 

After touching on agriculture and reporting 
that Canada harvested last year over 1 1- 2 
billion bushels of grain and mentioning, in  

connection with fishing, that Canada's share 
of ehat North  American billion dollar industry 
was about one quarter of that total, he pro-
ceeded to forestry, speaking, in part, as 
followsr 

"Let  me. tell  you about one innovation that 
may have far-reaching effects on industry in 
North America, and possibly the world over. 
Œr  Canadian Pulp and Paper Research Insti-
tute, building upon some 25 years of research, 
has just come up with a revolutionary develop-
ment - striking improvements in  the  processes 
of making Chemical pulps. These changes may be 
used to reduce wood consumption in some cases 
up to 50 per cent. Moreover, we will now be 
able to uae more completely several tree spe-
cies which are in abundant.supply and which 
have hitherto been largely wasted. Think what 
this miet mean to  the  pulp and paper industry 
of the United  States, Which turned into Chem-
ical pulp last year a quantity of wood over 
600 times  the  size of Madison Square Garden."  

Speaking on mining, he said, in part: 
"The atomic age and the  arrival of the jet 

engine brought new challenges to Canadian 
mining industries. Canadians respondedtothese 
challenges by pressing ahead vigorously in 
their search for minerals, both new and old. 
And as eheir search yielded rich finds exten-
sive deVelopments followed. The most remark- 

(Cbntinued on P, 4) 
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SIGNIFICANCE OF THE CHOWN TO CANADA 

MR. MASSEY'S ADDRESS:  The greatest Cana-
dian statesmen "have not merely accepted, 
they have been profoundly seized with the 
significance and the value to us of the Ckown 
and of all that it stands for," said the Gov-
ernor Céneral, Mr. Vincent Massey, in an ad-
dress to the Canadian Club of the Niagara 
Frontier on March 13. 

Mk. Massey said, in part: 
MNe, like the United States, cherish law 

and liberty. Our manner of cherishing, our con-
stitutional and symbolic expressions are dif-
ferent. We have much to learn, and we have 
learned much, from the American's sense of 
freedom and equality, from his idealism and 
his insistence that all should have the good 
life, the best life; from his determination 
and his successful efforts to provide the 
necessary material foundation for that life. 
We respect the American consciousness that 
material things do matter; their continuance 
of the piéneer distrust of meaningless sur-
vivals; their insistence on direct appraisal 
of individual worth. 

SYMBOL OF JUSTICE 

"But we have something of our own, too, 
which is different and valuable; we express 
the common good, the public welfare in par-
liamentary institutions. With the Parliament 
we associate the Ckown.... 

"1 would remind you that the universal 
craving for a personal symbol of justice and 
mercy is happily fulfilled in Canada without 
servility and without emotional extravagance. 
We  see it, with splendour and with simplicity, 
in the institution of the Ckown and in the 
person of the Sovereign. The combination in 
this embol of law and authority with humanity 
is, I think, a not unworthy contribution which 
Canada makes to  North  American life. 

"But we have other contributions to make to 
North  American affairs and to international 
business, and these are even more exclusively 
bound up with our own national life and his-
tory. Canada is no longer  small and weak. We 
can no longer dissociate ourselves from great 
international decisions with the plea that we 
have neither the constitutional power, nor  the  
material resources to implement them. Wheeher 
we like it or not, we are now on the inter-

national stage witha not unimportant role, and 

we must play it worthily, and in our own way. 

"Here, too, we have certain advantages and 
a special contribution to make. A well-known 
American historian who is still to all Cana-
dians a Canadian, has written with much schol-
arly insight and sympathetic understanding of 
what he calls the North Atlantic triangle: 
Great Britain, the United States and Canada.  
As a part of this North Atlantic Triangle,  
Canada has been internationally minded from 
her earliest colonial infancy; from the days 
when the fortunes of Quebec and Boston alike 
depended on the good or ill success of the 
British navy on the high seas. Canada was 
internationally minded long before she became 
a nation. 

"It is true that Canadian interest in 
international affairs has, in the past, per-
haps been too exclusively concerned with our 
immediate needs, our need for survival, for 
example, and our hope of increase of power and 
of control over our national life. Now, as I 
have just suggested, all that is behind us. 
Now, and for the future, we are asked to con-
sider more seriously what we have to give to 
others. 

REASONABLE PARTNER 

"And when I speak of giving, I do not mean 
giving in the material sense. I am thinking, 
of course,  of the  kind of contribution of Which 
we have been speaking, the kind of contri-
bution with which Cànadian Clubs are par-
ticularly concerned.In a recent pronouncement, 
yet another well-known Cànadian historian 
suggests how useful Cànadian exPerience may 
be, if placed at the disposal of other powers 
in our new and complex international system. 
Nations long proud of their great power and 
complete independence, must now, in the in-
terests of peace, accept limitations on their 
sovereignty. Cànada's long experience as a 
colony, as rather more than a colony, as part-
ly a dominion, as really a dominion and final-
ly as more than a dominion, has taught us many 
things which our friends now must learn. We 
can now Show others, says that writer, 'how to 
lack sovereignty gracefully' and also how to 
be a reasonable partner. • 

"I can think of no greater contribution by 
our natiminthese difficult times than grace-
fulness and reasonableness combined naturally 
with firmness and consistency,  in international  
dealings...." 

* * * 

CANALS OPEIUNG EARLY:  The Minister of 
Transport,  Mk. Chevrier, has announced that 
the St. Lawrence River canals will be opened 
to traffic two weeks earlier than last year 
to help relieve the congestion of wheat and 
other grain in the Prairie Provinces brought 
about by the strike of grain elevator workers 
in the port of Vancouver. He said that the 
Lachine, Soulanges, Cornwall and Williamsburg 

* * 

canals would be open to navigation on April 6, 
the earliest official recorded in the past 

93 years.  The  Sault Ste. Marie canal is to 
open March 23. 

* * 0 

Quebec and Ontario plants produce 72 per 
cent of the carbonated beverages manufactured 
in Canada. 
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SCHOOL CENSUS:  Proportionately as well as 
numerically ehere were more Canadians of five 
to 24 years of age attending school in 1951 
than in 1941, according to a Census bulletin 
on years of schooling by age groups and sex. 
While the 5-9 years age group accounted for 
the greater part of the numerical increase, 
the proportions of those of older ages re-
maining at school were substantially higher. 
In addition,  the  decade witnessed a sharp drop 
in both  the  number and proportion of Canadians 
of 10  years of age and over with no séhooling. 

Out of 4,666,170 of five to 24 years of age 
in the 10 Provinces in 1951, 2,439,401 or 52.3 
per cent were attending school as compared 
with 2,169,351 or 50.5 per cent of 4,292,988 
in this age group in the nine Provinces in 
1941. The  number of five to nine years of age 
attending school rose to 909,139 from 697,681 
and accounted for four-fifths of the total 
increase. The second greatest numerical in-
crease was in the 10-14 years age group, with 
1,050,205 attending school in 1951 as compared 
wieh 1,037,249 in 1941, the largest proportion 
of the  school population being in this age 
group in both census years. 

By far the largest increase in the pro-
portion of any age group at school was in the 

 15-19 years group, .the total of which de-
creased while the number attending school in-
creased. Of 1,056,109 of this age greup in 

1951, 427,435 or 40.5 per cent were attending 
school as compared with 396,636 or 35.5 per 
cent of 1,118,738 in 1941. Of the 1,086,087 

in the 20-24 years age group in 1951, 52,622 
or 4.8 per cent were at school as compared 

with only 37,785 or 3.7 per cent of 1,030,991 
in 1941. 

Including the lerritories ehere were 2,441,- 

417 Canadians of five to 24 years of .age at-
tending school in 1951. Of this number, 37.3 

per cent were 5 to 9 years old, 43.1 per cent 
10 to 14 years, 17.5 per cent 15 to 19 years, 
and 2.2 per cent 20 to 24 years old. 

* * * * 

MENTAL HEALTH PROGRAMME:  Fifty bursaries 
from federal health funds have been awarded to 
residents of Ontario in the current arademic 
year to help them with advanced studies in 
psychiatry, psychology, psychiatric social 
work and psychiatric nursing, the Minister of 
National Health and Welfare, Mk. Paul Martin, 
has announced. 

The bursary programme in Ontario, costing 
more than $133,000 a year, is an attempt to 
provide more medical and nursing staff for 
Ohtario's mental hospitals and to obtain ade-
quately-trained men and women for Child guid-
ance clinics and other community mental health 
services. The training programme is being car-
ried dhrough with the co-operation of the 
Province's universities and medical schools. 

RCAF•ATCGRONATIQUI 	A 32- year - old RCAF  
officer from Hamilton,  Ont.,  with a brilliant 
operational record as a navigator on wartime 
bombers is to head the Air Force portion of 
the Canadian Armed Forces contingent to  the  
Coronation: it is announced by Air Force Head-
quarters. He is Wing Commander Jack Vincent 
Watts, DSO, DFC, now a staff officer at 
AFHQ. 

WiC Watts will head the RCAF contingent of 
207 officers, airmen and airwomen, who will 
march in the Coronation parade and serve as 
street liners around Canada House. The Air 
Force contingent includes 116 personnel from 
Canada, including officers, airmen and air-
women from boththeRegular and Reserve Forces , 

 Another 91 personnel from RCAF bases in the 
United  Kingdom and on the Continent will be 
included in the total. The overall Canadian 
Armed Forces contingent will total 736, in-
cludimNavy, Army and Air Force personnel. 

A feature of the RCAF representation will 
be 15 women members of the Regular and Reserve 
Air Forces. 

* * * * 
FARM LAND VALUES:  Average value of oc-
cupied farm land in Canada was $48 per acre 
in 1952, according to Bureau estimates based 
on reports by crop correspondents from a sam-
ple survey in each Province. This compares 
with an average value of $47 for 1951, $43 
for 1950, and $30 for each of the last two 
war years 1944.and 1945. It is double the 
1935-39 average of $24 per acre. 

Increases in farm land values over 1951 
levels were reported for all  Provinces  except 
-Nova Scotia, New Brunswick and Alberta. The 
average value per acre rose in Ontario to $92 
from . $90; Qiebec, to $76 from $74; Manitoba, 
to $43 from $42; Saskatchewan, to $29 from 
$28; British Columbia, to $93 from $92; and 
Prince Edward Island, to $61 from $60. The 
average Alberta value was unchanged at $37 
per acre, while the average value declined in 
Nova Scotia to $54 from $55 and in New Brun-
swick'to $51 from $52 per acre. 

* * * * 

STORE SkLES UP 16 P.C.;  With all regions 
sharing in the increase, department store 
sales in January rose almost 16 per cent to 
$63 810,000 as compared with $55,159,000 in 
the corresponding month last year, according 
to the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. In-
ventories held at the end of 1952 were valued 
at $182,926,000, a shade above the preceding 
year's corresponding total of $182,562,000. 

* * * * 

TV SALES JUMP:  Continuing the unbroken 
series of monthly increases since May, pro-
ducers' sales of television receiving sets 
were up sharply again in November to 24,572 
units -- more than four times the November, 
1951 sales of 5,626 sets. 
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INDUSTRY AND RESOURCES 

able feature of this development is the broad 
front on which progress is being made. Not 
only are Canadians expanding conàiderably 
output in such traditional fields as non-
ferrous metals, nickel, copper, lead and zinc, 
but also in newer fields, including oil, iron 
ore, titanium, cobalt, uranium and other rare 
me tais.  

"Some of these minerals were produced in 
Canada in earlier days; but the new develop-
ments are taking place on such a scale as to 
be tantamount to the creation of entirely new 
industries. And further, we in Canada are pro-
cessing more and more of these minerals at 
home. In fact, the availability of low cost 
power resources in many parts of our country 
has made it possible for us to engage in the 
processing of ores obtained from other coun-
tries.... 

'You remember the excitement that gripped 
the United States following the discovery of 
vast oil fields and early development in 

Texas. Well, it's our turn this time - with 
the tremendous new opportunities that have 
opened up with the finding of large reserves 
of crude oil and natural gas  in  the Province 
of Alberta,  and the prospects that these fields 
extend far beyond the presently proven boun-
daries. In 1946 Canada supplied about 10 per 
cent of her domestic requirements from do-
mestic production. Today we are supplying 
about one third of a much larger total. There 
are good prospects that within a few years 
Canadians will be producing sufficient oil to 
meet all home demands. By this I don't mean 
that Canadians expectto become self-sufficient 
but rather to achieve an overall balance by 
exchanging regional surpluses against imports 
from other countnies, particularly from the 

United States. 

IRON ORE MINING 

"After a lapse of many years, great things 
are stirring in iron ore mining. Two of the 
major developments are the further expansion 
of the Steep Rock mines in Northwestern  Ont-
ario and the opening up of the tremendous ore 
deposits in the Quebec-Labrador area. Vir-
tuaily a new industry is being created in 
Canada. In 1946 we produced only about one and 
a half million tons. When  Steep Rock arid -Que-
bec-Labrador are in full production we may. be  
producing. as much.as 30 million tons of iron 
ore a year and vast orebodies are still being 
discovered. 

"The atomic age has brought to the fore 
the pressing. need for uranium. We  are  for-- 

 tunate enough in Canada to have made some of 
the major finds in the world of high grade 
uranium ores. The largest discoveries have 
been made in Northwestern Saskatchewan and 
the Northwest Territories where uranium ore 
is presently mined. But the encouraging thing 
is that a number of new deposits . are being  

(C.W.B. March 20, 1953) 

unearthed in various other parts of the coun-
try. Proven world deposits and production of 
uranium are shrouded in secrecy, but we have 
some reason to believe that the present ex-
pansion programme under way may make Canada 
the world's second largest producer in a year 
or two. 

Of Canada's atomic energy research pro-
gramme, he said, in part: 

"Plentiful supplies of uranium have fa-
cilitated the development of Canada's atomic 
energy research programme. As you know, Càna-
dians have concentrated largely on basic sci-
entific investigations and their application 
to man's 'pursuit of happiness'. Forme believe 
that while in our generation atomic energy 
could be mankind's worst enemy, it could also 
become its greatest friend. So, we are working 
intensively to become friends withthe'atom' - 
to have it help us to work towards a better 
and fuller life and to aid us in our incessant 
fight against two universal enemies: dreaded 
diseases and rapid depletion of natural re-
sources.... 

"As in other countries, radioactive ma-
terials are used as a most powerful new tool 
on the very frontiers of research - in bi-
ology, metallurgy and other fields. For ex-
ample, Canadian scientists are now studying 
in ways never before possible, how trees get 
their nourishment and convert it into woody 
tissue. From this we hope to. learn how to make 
trees grow faster and show  greater resistance 
to their natural enemies, insects and disease. 
Such studies may also lead to an increase in 
the productiveness of the trees - which would 
mean more fibres and chemicals, on which the 
progress of modern civilization depends so 
heavily.... 

CHANGED WAYS OF LIFE 

"The rapid progress Canadians have been 
making in developing their natural resources 
on a broad front has significantly changed 
their ways of life. Our processing and manu-
facturing industries have expanded greatly, 
covering the whole range of basic and ad-
vanced industries, all the way from steel 
mills to jet engine manufacture. 

"Our resources development is of special 
interest to Americans mainly for two reasons. 
First, Cànadian resources complement American 
resources in several important ways. Our for-
est wealth enables us to be your biggest sup-
plier of newsprint. Our mineral wealth makes 
it possible for us to supply your country 
with important quantities of base metaisand 
in the not-too-distant future we shall be 
providing you with large amounts of iron ore. 
Our pitchblende deposits are a vital source 
of uranium for your atomic energy programme. 
Canadians in turn import large quantities of 
industrial raw materials from the United 
States: coal; cotton, and oil, just to mention 
a few. 

"Secondly, American capital and American 
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L  

managers, engineers and other technicians are 
participating in Canadian natural resources 
development. Even though Canadians are fi-
nancing the bulk of their resources and in-
dustrial development programme from their 
own savings - about 85 per cent of the total - 
we welcome 49merican participation. For it 
hastens Canadian development and enables us 
to have the benefit of advanced technology 
in which the United States is  the  world's 
leading nation. 

"Americans in turn are participating in 
Canadian resources development for good busi-
nèss reasons. You secure a dependable source 
of important raw material supplies near at 
hand. The investment, if it is wisely made, 
is likely to bring many-fold returns in terms 
of dividend payments and capital appreci-
ation - the latter particularly attractive 
to some investors, for we have no capital 
gains tax in Canada. No wonder then that 
Americans like investing in Canada. Over one 
fifth of United States foreign investment 
is in Canada and a similar proportion Of div-
idends received by Americans from abroad comes 
from Canada. We are pleased by this demon.. 
stration of your confidence in our future and 
we understand your enthusiasm which at times 
leads you to - pay a premium on the Canadian 
dollar...." 

* * * * 

HOME  OWNERSHIP RISE:  Home ownership made a 
big advance in Canada . during the ten years 
from 1941 to 1951, according to a census bul-
letin on housing by tenure and type of dwell-
ing published by the Dominion Bureau of Sta-
tistics. 

Of the 3,409,295 occupied dwellings in 
Canada's 10 Provinces in 1951, 2,236,955 or 
65.6 per cent were occupied by owners and the 
remaining 1,172,340 or 34.4 per cent by ten-
ants. This represents a substantial jump in 
both the number and percentage of owner-
occupied'dwellings over 1941, The inclusion 
in the 1951 totals of Newfoundland, with a 
larger proportion of owner-ocçupied dwellings 
than any of the other Provinces, contributed 
to the increase, but the gain in the nine 
older Provinces alone was nearly as great. 

The number of dwellings occupied by owners 
in these Provinces climbed by 716,058 or 49.1 
per cent in the decade to 2,175,415 from 1,- 
459,357 and they represented 65.2 per cent 
of all dwellings in 1951 as compared with 
56.7 per cent in 1941.  At the same.time the 
number of rented dwellings in the nine older 
Provinces increased by only 46,513 or 4.2 per 
cent to 1,162,900 from 1,116,387 and they 
represented 34.8 per cent of the total in 
1951 as against 43.3 per centa decade earlier. 

Ohly Quebec had more rented than owner-
occupied dwellings in 1951, tenant-occupied 
dwellings numbering 441,825 or 51.4 per cent 
of the total and owner-occupied dwellings 
416,960 or 48.6 per cent. 

RECORD POWER EXPANSION:  "Keeping pace with 
the expansion of general industrial activity 
throughout Canada, the record-high total of 
1,066,250 h.p. of new hydraulic turbine ca-
pacity was brought into operation in 1952: 
also active construction was proceeding on 
other developments with a total ultimate ca-
pacity of more than 3,000,000 h.p.," the 
Department of Resources and Development re-
ported on March 15 in a review, "Water-Power 
Resources of Canada." 

"Iew developments were widely distributed 
ehroughout Canada, although the greater num-
ber were located in Quebec. Projects which 
have been undertaken in rather remote lo-
cations indicate the future economic value 
of other undeveloped sites in unsettled re-
gions. Construction in the field of power 
distribution and in the building of thermal-
electric plants also was active." 

Discussing the influence of water-power 
on the economic development of Canada, the 

'report says, in part: 
"The water powers of Canada, although only 

partly developed, have exercised a marked 
influence on the economic development of the 
country throughout  the  present century. Miring 
this time'there has been a gradual change from 
an economy based largely on agriculture to one 
increasingly dependent upon industrial opera-
tions. This transition, closely Coinciding 
with the growth of water-power development, 
has. been accelerating in recent years. 

"The close relationship between water-power 
and industry in Canada is particularly evident 
in southern Qàebec and Ontario which, although 
lacking in indigenous coal, have become the 
more highly industrialized regions of the 
country through  the use of their large water-
power resources. Also in recent years, the 
Province of British Columbia, which is rich 
in potential water-power, has been making 
rapid industrial progress co-incident with 
water-power development. 

* * * * 

BUDGET  APPROVED:  The 1953-54 Budget was 
approved in principle in the house of Cbmmons 
on March 16 after three weeks' debate. Non-
confidence  motions of the C.C.F..and Progres-
sive Parties (see C.W.B., Feb. 27) were de-
feated by 108 to 44 and 101 to47 respectively. 
The main motion to go into Committee was then 
approved 101 to 47. 

Duringthe concluding day's debate the Prime 
Minister, Mk. St. Laurent, intimated that the 
Government would submit its record to the 
electorate "within  the  next few months." 

* * * * 

EUROPEAN FLOOD RELIEF:  The Prime Minister, 
Mr. Louis S..St. . Laurent, announced  lin the  
House of Cbmmons on March 18 that Parliament 
will be asked to appropriate $1,000,000 as the 
Canadian Government's contribution to the 
Cànadian National European Flood Relief Fund. 

5 



(C.W.B. March 20, 1953) 

THE RCAF OVERSEAS: The RCAF's Air Division 
headquarters, housed since.its formation 'last 
year in temporary quarters in Paris, is ex-
pected to move to its new home near  Metz. in  
northeastern France this April, it was an-
nounced.on March 16 by Air Farce Headquarters. 

The headquarters will be housed in a con-
verted chateau four miles froM Metz, which 
is being converted into offices. The building 
and land are on loan to Canada from the French 
.Government on a rent-free basis in return for 
repair and maintenance as required. 

From this HQ building the RCAF's Air Di-
vision, to consist of 12 Fighter Squadrons 
with appropriate logistics support units, 
will be controlled, as part of Allied Air 
Forces Central Europe. Located at the HQ will 
be Air Vice Marshal Hugh CampbellofSalisbury, 
N.S., Air Officer Commanding the Air Division, 
and his staff. 

Tuo.PCAF Fighter Wings, each of three Sabre 
jet fighter squadrons, now are located over-
seas,. at North Luffenham in Britain and at 
Grostenouin in France. Also formed overseas 
is the RCAF's Air Materiel Base at Langar, 
near North Luffenham. 

An interesting feature of the chateau, 
which was rebuilt before the First World War, 
is a separate chapel which itself dates back 

to 1626. It  is to be refurnished and will 

serve as a chapel for the RCAF personnel ai 
the headquarters. 

* * * * 

ALASKA JOINT EXERCISE:  Plans for a command 
post exercise designed to train Navy, Army 
and Air Force staffs were announced on March 
19 by the Canadian and U.S. Defence Depart-
ments in Ottawa and Washington: Civil  defence 
organizations of the two countries will be 
invited to participate.. The exercise is to be 
conducted in Alaska and the Western portions 
of Canada and the United States, from March 21 
to March 23. 

While the principal purpose of the three-
day problem will be to exercise staff pro-
cedures and communications facilities of both 
Canadian and American participating commands, 
it is also contemplated that in some areas 
actual forces will take part in the exercise. 

• * * * 

SUM  EXPORTS Bird,:  The export movement 
of Canadian grains, which achieved record 
levels in 1951-52, was maintained in even 
.-;0.7.-er volume in the first half of ti;e 1.'152-53 
crop year, states the Coarse Grains Cparterly. 
Exports of all grains were greater during 
the August-January period of the current crop 
year than in the same 1951-52 period, with 
barley exports reaching the unprecedented six-
moth total of 65,400,000 bushels. Total ex-
ports of Canadian oats, barley, rye and flax-
seed during the first half of 1952-53 were 
some 61 per cent above the corresponding peri-
od of 1951-52. 

STORE SALES RISE:  Canadian retail stores 
began the year 1953 with an increase in sales 
larger than any experienced since May, 1952, 
according to the Bureau's monthly report which 
placed January sales at $813,845,000, vp 12.3 
per cent overtheJanuary, 1952 total of $724,- 
917,000. The month's increase compareS with 
an average gain of 7.5 per cent in the full 
year 1952.Allregions and all but one trade -- 
coal and wood -- shared in the gain. 

* * 

DUTCH MUSICIANS:  Seventy-five Dutch mu-
sicians.are undergoing final screening for 
enlistment into the Canadian Army and those 
successful will soon arrive in this country 
with their families, it was announced at Army 
Headquarters March 16, They have been selected 
as bandsmen and will be divided among the 
seven Army Command bands which are now under-
going a rebuilding programme. 

* *  * 5  

5MALL CNR SURPLUS: Operating under the new 
capital structure authorized by legislation 
last year, the Canadian National Railways 
emerged at the end of 1952 with its first 
peacetime surplus since the boom year of 1928. 
The Company's Annual Report, tabled in the 
House of Gommons, disclosed that at the end 
of the year's operations, a surplus of $142,- 
327 was available to be paid as a dividend  on 

 preferred  stock.  held by the Government of 
Canada. 

* * * 

V.C.!S  TO"CORONATION:  Two Victoria Cross 
winners, both active in command of Reserve 
Army units, will attend the Ceronation as 
members of the Reserve Army contingent from 
Canada. These are Lieutenant-Colonel Charles 
Cecil Ingersoll Merritt, VC, 44, of Vancouver; 
CoMmanding Officer of the Seaforth Highlanders 
of Canada, and Lieutenant-Colonel Paul Tri-
quet, VC, 44, of Quebec City, Cemmanding Of-
ficer of Le Regiment de Levis. 

* • * * 

NEW REAR'ADMIRALS:  Two Second World War 
destroyer commanders have.been promoted to 
the rank of Rear Admiral in the Royal Canadian 
Navy. They are Acting Rear Admiral James C. 
Hibbard, who became Flag Officer Pacific Coast 
on March 2, and Commodore High F. Pullen, who 
will  assume  the atpointment of Chief of Naval 
;:jersonnei at Naval Headquarters on April 1. 

* • * * 

The  production of all but five of Canada 's  
16 leading minerals was higher in 1952 than in 
1951. Output of. cement; clay products, gold, 
iron ore, lead,natural gas, nickel, petroleum, 
salt, silver and zinc was up, while production 
of asbestos, coal, copper, gypsum and lime was 
down. 
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WEEK' S EVENTS IN REV/EW 

EFFORTS FOR  PEACE:  "Vie should give a joyous 
welcome to any genuine harbinger oily-mace, 
but we must be sure it is that before.we begin 
rejoicing," said the Secretary of State for 
External.Affairs, Mr. L.B. Pearson, in an 
address at the closing of centenerary cele-
brations at St. Michael's College,  Toronto, 
on March 24. 

Mk. Pearson spoke in part as follows on 
U.N. efforts for  peace and.on the present 
world situation: 

"In . many ways this U.N. session has been a 
frustrating and a depressing one. From the 
President's chair, I have listened to many 
speecheà and during.them - I say this:witheut 
disrespect to the speeches - I have had much 
opportunity for thought and reflection. As' 
these speeches continued to emphasize the 
tragic and,  menacing division between the two 
worlds; and as the accents of conflict and 
controversy became sharp and clear, often 
angry and shrill, I could.not help but think - 
with something approaching despair - of the 
distance we had travelled:- in.the wrong di-
rection - from those days of San Francisco in 
1945 when, for a brief moment, to use Cliver 
Wendell Holmes'.beautiful phrase, we cauàht 
'a dreaming glimpse of peace'. For that vision 
there has now been substituted in much of dur 
U.N. - discussion the harsh reality of bitter 
controviersy; factional disputation Whièh seems 

to admit no compromise; the use of words Which 
:turns their normal meaning upside down; de-
bate which is frank, at times, to the point 
of ferocity. 

"It is easy to despair in such circum-
stances; to throw in one's hand and admit 
failure with all its inevitable atomic con-
sequences. But it would be folly to do so. 
For the U.N. with all its failures, remains 
our best hope.for.the solution of present 
international.difficulties and for peace. 
It.remains an indispensable - the indispensa-
ble piece of world machinery for nations to 
use if and vAqu,they.wish to. Of itself it 
can force no decision, determine no action. 
It.is no super-state, nor even a court of law 
with power behind its judgments. But it is the 
agency through which co-operative action can 
best be worked out by those states who wish to 
do so, and it is the forum in which the col-
lective moral purpose and the conscience of 
mankind.can.best express itself. Above all, 
.it is the recognition of the interdependence, 
for better or for worse, of all the peoples of 
the world in Which we live. 

"This interdependence does not itself ne-
cessarily make for peace - but it does make 
neceisary:some.worleorganization inwhich  
the universal problems it creates can be dis-
cussed at a world level. 

(Continued on P. 4) 
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U.S. INVESTMENT IN CANADA RISES 

INTERNATIONAL SECUMTIES TRADE:  Canada's 
international trade in outstanding securities 
in 1952 resulted in a record purchase balance 
of about $86,000,000 compared with a salés 
balance of $53,000,000 in 1951. This reflected 
repurchases from non-residents of verysub-
stantial amounts of Canadian bonds and de-
bentures, Which were partially offset by heavy 
sales to non-residents of Cànadian stocks and 
minor amounts of other securities. In addition 
to these transactions, net new issues and 
retirements of Cànadian securities resulted 
in a capital inflow of $240,000,000, while 
Cànadians purchased about $20,000,000. in  for-
eign new issues. 

In'Etcember.there were net sales of out-
standing securlties of $13,400,000, .the  first 
sales balance since April 1952,  and the  largest 
since February, 1951. Sales of Canadian bonds 
and debentures reflected largely foreign in-
terest in railway debentures, while.trans-
actions in outstanding.Canadian stocks, which 
had been nearly in balance in the two pre-
ceding months, once again.  led to a substantial 
sales balance. 

PURCHASE BALANCE 

Trading in outstanding securitiés between 
Canada and the United States reported through 
dealers in Canada.resulted in a purchase ba-
lance of $92,000,000 in 1952 compared with 
$6,000,000 in 1951. Net  repurChases of Govern-
ment of Cànada.direct and guaranteed issues 
totalling $157,000,000.were much heavier than 
the $90,000,000 recorded in 1951, while.there 
were repurchases of $7,000,000 of other bonds 
and  debentures in 1952 as against a sales 
balance of $45,000,000 in 1951. 

This trading in outstanding issues of Càna-
dian bonds and debentures appears to have been 
greatly influenced by the strength of the 
Canadian dollar, Which more than offset for 
foreign investors the decline in bond prices 
in Canada. Most of the repurChases of Govern-
ment of Canada direct debt represented the 
repatriation of domestic debt, payable in 
Canadian dollars only,  while.trading-in guar-
anteed, provincial, and municipal issues in- 

* * 

SMALLER HOUSES:  A trend towards three to 
five room dwellings in preference to dwellings 
of larger or.smaller sizes'is indicated in a 
1951 Censuebulletin on dwelling size pub-
lished. by  the Dominion.  Bureau of Statistics. 
Comparison of 1941 and 1951 figures for the 
nine older provinces reveals that in the decade 
three to five rooms supplanted six or more 
rooms as the predominant size range, and ac-
counted for 49.6 per cent of all dwellings at 
the time of the  last census as compared with 
43.3.per  cent in  1941. At the same time, the 

•  

cluded substantial amounts of bonds payable 
optionally or solely in foreign currencies. 

While there was a capital outflow of $164,- 
000,000 arising from these transactions in 
outstanding Cànadian bonds and debentures in 
1952, there was at the same time an inflow of 
$67,000,000 for the pu&hase of Cànadian com-
mon and preference stocks and other securities 
which compared with $25,000,000 in the pre-
ceding year. 

The outstanding features of trade in se-
curities between  Canada and the United States 
in 1952 were the reduction through repurchases 
and retirements of United States holdings of 
Government of Canada debt and the sales to the 
United States of Canadian equity securities. 
By the end of 1952  United States holdings of 
Government of Canada.debt had.been reduced 
well below the level prevailing before the 
massive capital inflows of 1950. But total 
United States investment in Canada, the book 
value of which was placed at $7,235,000,000 
at the end of 1951,'continued to rise, re-
flecting purchases of common and preference 
stocks, proceeds of new issues of Canadian 
securities sold in the United States, net 

•capital inflows for direct investment, and the 
earnings on these investments retained in 
Canada. 

CANADA AND U.K. 

Although the turn-over in security trading 
between  Canada and the United  Kingdon in 1952 
was.higher than for any year since the out-
break of the  1939-45 war,  net  purchases amount-
ed to only $100,000 compared with $7,500,000 
in 1951. 'Aà in 1951, there were heavy re-
purchases by Canadians of outstanding Canadian 
stocks, but these were practically offset by 
sales of Cànadian bonds and of securities of 
the United  Kingdom and other countries. 

Net sales of Canadian securities.to over-
seas countries other than the United  Kingdom 
fell from $31,000,000.in 1951 to $14,200,000 
in 1952, but even at this rate were many times 
the  level prevailing in any earlier year since 
the thirties. Most of the demand was  for the  
stocks of Cànadian companies. 

* * * 

proportion of dwellings with six or more rooms 
dropped to 43.6 per cent from 48.3.per cent, 
while dwellings with one or two rooms re-
presented only 6.8 per cent of the total in 
1951 against 8.4 per cent ten years earlier. 

* * * * 

WHEAT STOCKS:  Visible supplies of Canadian 
wheat in store or in transit in North America 
on Màréh 5 advanced 24 per cent to 266,515,000 
bushels as compared with 214,359,000 on the 
corresponding date last year. 

L.  
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THE  SEAWAY:  "Construction of the St. Law-
rence Seaway.offers the Province of OÇUebec a 
golden opportunity to harness 1;200,000 horse-
power now running to waste in the Lachine 
Rapids," the Minister of Transport, Mr..Lionel 
Chevrier, told.the Purchasing Agents Asso-
ciation of Mentreal on March 17. 

Regardless of the decision on Lachine 
power, the Seaway itself would bring more 
business to the Port of Mbntreal, .the Minister 
predicted. "That is what happened after com-
pletion of the 9-foot canal.system in the 
1840's, and again following completion of the 
14-foot canals.at  the end of the century. So • 

 it will.be  with.the  27-foot  Seaway, which is 
simply a logical continuation of Canadian 
policy respecting water transportation." Mr. 
Chevrier foresaw a large tonnage movement 
through the new canals.ftom soon after their 
opening, the preponderant volume carried in 
an integrated movement of upbound iron ore 
!and downbound grain and coal, hanaled . larely 
by a fresh.water fleet. 

"Two things still require to be done before 
we can go ahead widatheproject," Mk. Chevrier 
explained. "One is the granting by the Fed-
eral Power Commission of a.license to one of 
the present applicants to develop power in 
the International Rapids Section of the St. 
Lawrence. We . hope that will be to the New 
York State Power Authority; we make no secret 
of that. The other isthenaming of the entity, 
which I presume would be the licensee, by 
the Government of the United States. The mo-
ment those two things are done we can pro-
ceed." 

. MX. Chevrier reviewed the steps taken by 
Canada "with patient persistence".to get the 
project advanced "from the ampended animation 
of the 1941 agreement between Canada and the 
United States." 

"No doubt the F.P.C. machinery has operated 
with reasonable speed according to its own 
rules, and we in Canada are grateful at least 
for that," said Mr. Chevrier. "Indeed  vie  would 
have no complaint at all were it not for the 
hint . at the Examiner's hearings last month 
that there may be further indefinite.delay 
befere the final verdict is.known. I do think 
we have the right to expect more consideration 
than that from a good neighbour." 

* * * * 
. - 

LABOUR. INCOME AT'PEAK:  Estimated total of 
salaries and wages and.supplementary labour 
income reached an all-time peak of $10,868,- 
000,000 in 1952, exceeding by nearly 12.per 
cent the preceding year's high total of $9, 
732,000,000, according to the Bureau's monthly 
estimates. 

Approximately three-quarters of the 1952 
increase in labour income was due to the ad-
vance in average weekly earnings; wage rates 
showed an even greater rise but hours of work 
declined slightly. Growth in employment ac-
counted  for the remaining quarter. 

The larger part of the 12 per cent rise in 
labour took place during the first half of 
1952. From-a-17'per rent inbrease-in February, 
1952 Over the corresponding month of 1951, 
.the percentage change of the monthly.estimates 
declined to 9% per cent in June, and remained 
close to 10 per cent during the last half of 
the year.. 

Industrially, the growth in total wages and 
salaries over the year ranged between 23 per 
cent for construction und eight per cent for 
the primary commodity-producing industries. 
Other increases were about 12% per cent for 
the finance and services group, 11 per cent 
for manufacturing and 10 per cent for the 
distributive industries. 

Labour income in 1952 was as follows by 
groups, totals for the preceding year being 
in brackets (in millions of dollars): agri-
culture, forestry, fishing, trapping, mining, 
$902 ($839); manufacturing, $3,574 ($3,221); 
construction, $909 ($739); utilities, trans-
portation, communication, storage, trade, 
$2,730 ($2,480); finance, services -- in-
cluding government s- $2,393 ($2,125); and 
supplementary labour income, $360 ($328). 

* * * * 

AIRMEN AT PETAIVAIVA:  Almost 43 years ago 
the first military demonstration of an air-
craft's flight was made from a hastily cons 
structed flying field at Camp Petawawa, north 
of Ottawa. Commencing next month the same 
flying field will be the home of the Cànadian 
Army's latest air component, the 1st Air Ob-
servation Post Flight, which, with the as-
sistance of the RCAF, will carry out air ob-
servation for the Royal Cànadian Artillery. 

It . was in August I909.that IAA McCurdy 
and F.W.. Baldwin, two young Canadian engi-
neers,'first demonstrated the feasibility of 
aircraft for military use. It is doubtful if 
even they visualized what part the airplane 
was destined to play in the future of the 
Canadian Axmy. 

* * * * 

LONELY SORMYSf  Thirty-eight Army surveyors 
from the Army Survey Establishment in Ottawa 
were busy this week with preparations for 10 
different surveys they will run this summer 
through lonely, still-unmapped regions of 
Canada. The surveys, which will take about 
four months, will tie in with the RCAF's aeri-
.al .mapping of Canada a programme begun 
many years ago'. Using.helicopters and pack 
horses, the Army men plan to penetrate several 
of the most inaccessible reaches of the Cana-
dian Far North.. 

Che party will survey the famed "Headless 
Valley" of the Nahanni River in the Nbrthwest 
Trrritories, This is the third year members 
of the Survey Establishment have worked along 
the Nahanni. Legend has it that almost every-
one known to enter the valley was found dead 
and decapitated. 
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EFFORTS'FOR - PEACE 

"The U.N..has not failed. But even if it 
had, it is no crime to fail in a good . purpose. 
It is only a crime not to have made the at-
tempt. Indeed, I would go further and assert 
that it is more important to deserve success 
than to achieve  it. 

"Let us then not abandon our effort for 
peace through U.N.:Even more, let us make sure 
that our own national policies, and, - insofar 
as we can - the policies of the free world, 
will be such as to deserve success, if not to 
achieve it. 

"Me maybe facing new tests in this regard - 
both nationally and internationally - as 
words are uttered and gestures are made which 
promise'an easing of tension in quarters from 
which we have been accustomed to experience 
only implacable hostility and relentless at-
tack. In considering these moves, it.will be 
tempting, but very unwise, to become.the de-
luded . victims of our own.deep longing for 
peace and accept uncritically any and every 
comiforting statement as something which war-
rants a slackening in our own free world pol-
icy of security through growing collective 
strength and unity. 

"But it would be equally.foolish to dismiss 
as not worthy even of serious examination any 
new possibility Air a relaxation of tension. 
I suggest that we Should always go half way - 
and even further if necessary - in )meeting  
any overture; but ehat we Should keep our eyes 
and ears wide .open as we move and not allow 
our response to interfere with the steps we 

have already taken to ensure thatwe can move - 
in any other  direction  - firmly and confi-
dently if things go wrong. We should give  a 

joyous welcome to  • ny genuine harbinger of 
peace, but we must be sure it is that, before 
im begin rejoicing. Ahawk is no less an ag-
gressive bird because its wings have been made 

to look like those of a dove. 
"The strength of the free world is now 

becoming a great buttress of peace by re-
moving the temptation from a potential ag-
gressor of quick and easy victory. As im-
portant, however,asour, strength is our unity. 
There are ehose who would destroy that unity - 
by fair means . or foul. So we should remain 
on guard . as we examine, as we should examine, 
and in a fair and  honest way, every.proposal, 

every suggestion, every indication that some 

of the problems . which divide.the two worlds 
might now  be  solved...." 

* * * 

BAND 719 'CORONATION:  One of Canada's most 
famous Army bands -- that of Le Royal 22e 
Regiment -- has been honoured by being se-
lected.to play at the parade Of Commonwealth 
Troops in London on June 3rd when Her Majesty 
Ileen  Elizabeth II will present the Cbronation 
medals. 

EXPORT CREDITS'INSVRANCE:  Canadian ex-
porters were paid $996,809 in 1952 by the 
Export Credits Insurance  Corporation,  covering . 

 losses due mainly.to  exchange transfer dif-
ficulties in foreign countries, according to 
the Corporation's annual report, which was 
tabled on March 23 in the House of Cbmmons by 
the Parliamentary Assistant to  the  Minister of 
Trade and Commerce,  Mk. G.J. McIlraith. 

Airing the seven years since it commenced 
operations in 1945, the Corporation  has paid 
claims totalling $1,702,704. Of this amount, 
$592,403 has been recovered .  The total claim 
payments outstanding.on the books of the Cbr-
poration at December 31, 1952, were $1,092,- 
114, of which it is expected a substantial 
part will be recovered. 

Export sales insured by the crown-operated 
corporation in 1952 were valued at $35,836,- 
484..Premiums paid in respect of these salés 
'totalled $354,348.  Total sales insured by thé 
Corporation  since it commenced operations 
amount to $211 million. An underwriting re-
serve of $1,631,617 has been accumulated. This 
is a reduction of $353,466 from the reserve 
in 1951, due to the large amounts paid to 
exporters in 1952. 

There were 180;  policies current at the year- .  
end, covering exports of a wide variety of 
products to some 80 différent countries. 

* * * * 

METALS CONTROLS RELAXED:  The Minister of 
Trade and Commerce on March 20 announced a 
relaxation in export controls on shipments to 
the United States of non-ferrous metals, ex-
cept nickel and nickel-bearing materials, 
effective  immediately. The metals released 
from export permit control are: aluminum, 
antimony, bismuth], brass and bronze, cadmium, 
cobalt, copper, lead molybdenum, tin, tungsten 
and zinc. The relaxation order affects eheir 
ores, concentrates, scrapand&bricated forms, 
as well as ingot metal. 

These materials may now be shipped either 
way-...across the United States-Canada.border. 
Boeh countries retain export controls on ship-
ments of ehese non-ferrous metals to  off-shore  
destinations. 

* * * * 

PETROLEUM:  Overal supplies of crude petro-
leum received by Canadian refineries in the 
full.year 1952 climbed eight per cent to 141,- 
361,953 barrels.as  compared with 130,325,498 
in the preceding year, according to the Bu-
reau's monthly report. DOMestic crude re-
ceipts.in 1952 amounted to 58,894,631 barrels 
.as against 47,185,925 in  1e5 1, accounting for 
41.7 per cent of.the total as compared with 
36.2 per cent. Imports of crude oil were 82,- 
467,322 barrels or 58.3 per cent of the total 
from all sources against 83,139,573.barrels 
or 63.8 per cent. 
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-RECORD:NUMBER OF VISITORS IN 1952 

e 

1 

26,300.000 VISITS.t  Canada.was host in 
1952 to more visitors  from  other countries 
than in any other year, and the year was a 
record one for Canadian travel abroad,.accord-
ing'to first estimates of 1952 travel between 
Canada and other countries by the Dominion 
Bureau of Statistics. Travel expenditures of 
visitors to Canada were up norrowly from 1951. 
but were down from the all-time peak set in 
1949, while Canadian travel expenditures were 
at an all-time hiàh wieh  the  foureh successive 
year of increase. 

The total number of visits to Canada in 
1952 was 26,300,000, six per cent greater than 
the  year before, and five per cent larger than 
in 1948.-- the previous peak year. The total 
number of visits of Canadians to the Iliited 
States and other countries during the year was 
21,600,000 as.compared with 18,600,000 in 
1951, 16,000,000 in 1950, and 15,100,000 in 
1949. • 

EXPENDITURES $276,000,000 

Expenditures in Canada  by travellers from 
other countries, on the basis of - incomplete 
information, are estimated at $276,000,000 in 
1952, up $2,000,000 from the 1951 total of 
$214,000,000,anl exceeded in only two years -- 
1948 and 1949 when the corresponding fi-
gures were $280,000,000 and $285,000,000. 
Visitors from the United States  spent  $258,-
000,000 in 1952. the same as the year before 
but down from the peak of $267,000,000 set 
in both 1948 and 1949.. Overseas visitors spent 
$18,000,000 in Canada, up from $16,000,000 
in 1951, and the same as in 1949. 

All told, Canadian expenditures abroad in 
1952 reached an estimated $336,000,000, up 
from $280,000;000 in 1951, $226,000,000 in 
1950, $193,000,000 in 1949, and $135,000,000 
in 1948. In  the United States, Canadians spent 
a grand -total of $294,000,000 as compared wieh 
$246,000,000 in 1951, $193,000,000 in 1950, 
and $165,000,000 in 1949. Inoverseas countries 
Canadian travel expenditures were up to $42,-1 

 000,000 as compared with $34,000,000 in 1951, 
$33,000 000 in 1950, and $28,000,000 in 1949.. 

The overall result was a debit balance on 
travel account between Canada and all coun- 

*0*  

HONOURS FOR NAVY:  Four Canadian destroyers 
have been awarded a Presidential Uhit  Citation  
by the President of the Republic of Korea, 
Syngman Rhee, for their services in the Knrean 
war theatre, Naval Headquarters announced on 
March 24. 

The four destroyers are HMC Ships Cayuga, 
Sioux, Nootka and Huron and the period covered 
is from September, 1950, throuàh August, 1951. 
HMCS Athabaskan, now on her third tour of 
Korean duty, was cited.in December, 1951, for 
her services during the same period.  

tries in 1952 of $60,000,000 as compared with 
a debit balance of $6,000,000 in 1951, and 
credits in earlier years of $49,000,000. in 
1950, $92,000,000 in 1949, and $145,000,000 
in 1948. 

Reversing the trend of other years, ex-
penditures of Canadian travellers in the Unit-
ed States exceeded those of United States 
travellers in Canada in 1952 by $36,000,000. 

- This compares with credit balances of $12,- 
000,000 in 1951, and $67,000,000 in 1950. The 
net debit balance on travel account between 
Canada and overseas countries was  $24,000,-
000 as against $18,000,000 in both 1950 -and 
1951. 

Purchases declared by Canadians returning 
from the United States and imported under 
the $100 customs exemption in the first 11 
months of 1952 amounted to $60,000,000, an 
increase of 40 per cent over the same period 
of 1951. Canadian travel expenditures in the 
United States less expenditures on merchandise 
declared under the $100 customs exemption 
amounted in the 12 months to about $229,000, 
compared wieh $199,000,000 in 1951. 

COMPARATIVE SPENDING 

In'terms of volume of traffic there are 
still.more American visits to Canada than 
Canadian visits to the United States. The 
average American visit, however, brings in 
less money than the average Canadian visit 
takes out. In 1951 the  average expenditure 
rate per traveller for visits  lasting longer 
than 48 hours was $85.00 for Canadians visit-
ing the United States against $53&00 for 
Americans visiting Canada. Even on short 
visits of 48 hours or less the average Cana-
dian foreign traveller spends more than the 
average American, but the difference is less 
pronounced. 

In each of the past two years there has 
been a downward trend in average expenditures 
per visit by Americans travelling in Canada. 
Shorter visits by motorists have no doubt 
contributed tothisresult. Visits by motorists 
travelling on customs permits have decreased 
in length every year from 1947 to 1951 and it 
appears that this trend continued in 1952. 
0*  

The unit citation was to Task Force 95. 
on United Nations duty and under overall U.S. 
Navy command. All five of the afore-mentioned 
Canadian destroyers served with this task 
force for varying periods.. 

* * * * 

Net value of products shipped by Canada's 
mineral industries climbed 17 per cent in 1951 
to $1,095,089,000.as compared with  $914,961,-
000  in the preceding year, according to figures 
compiled by the Bureau of Statistics. 
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CANADA'S SORROW: . Canada's sorrow at the 
deaen .  of Her Majesty Oleen  Mary  was expressed 
in an Address to ÇUeen Elizabeth approved by 
Parliament on March.25..Moved in the House of 
Commons by the Prime Manister, Mr. L.S. St. 
Laurent, seconded by the Leader of the Op-
position, Mr. George Dtew, and spoken to by 
all party leaders, the text was as follows: 

"To the ÇUeen's  Most Excellent Majesty: 
Most  Gracious Sovereign: . . 
"We, Yéur Majesty's dutiful and loyal sub-

jects, the Commons of Canada,  in  Parliament 
assembled, approach Your Majesty with the 
expression of our deep and heartfelt sorrow 
at the demise of Her Majesty 111,4en Mary. We 
mourn the loss of Her Majesty, whose kindness, 
graciousness and great influence for good over 
so many years won the respect and admiration 
of us all, and ehere has come.to  each of us a 
sense of personal bereavement Which, we say it 
with all possible respect and duty, makes Your 
Mejesty'ssorrow our own. 

"We'ptay that.the God  of Consolation  may 
comlért YOur Majesty and the members of the 
Royal Family in your bereavement, and that 
Your Majesty may long be spared.to continue 
the eminent public services of your great 
predecessors." 

The Senate approved a similar message. 

* * * * • • 

RELATIONS•WITH'SOVIET:'The  following ques-
tion and answer were given in the House of 
Commons on Merch 23 onthe subject of relations 
with Soviet Russia: 

Mr. Gordon Graydon (Peel): 'I should like 
to ask the Secretary of State for External 
Affairs if there has been any concrete evi-
dence, either in the diplomatic relations be- •  
tween Ottawa and Mbscow or at the United  Na-
tions meetings, of a_change in policy with 
respect toSoviet Russia since  the  new Premier 
took office there? 

Mr. L.B. Pearson (Secretary of State for 
External Affairs): Mr, Speaker, I know of no 
such evidence in our relations with the Soviet. 
EMbassy i.n  Ottawa. So far as the activities 
at the United Nations are concerned, I suppose 
it is Correct to say that the words and at-
titudes of the Soviet delegates have recently 
been more conciliatory. Their speeches have 
certainly been shorter. But I have no evidence 
that there has been any great change in Rus-
sia's policy, certainly•none thathasmanifest-
ed itself attheUnited Nations in recent days. 

U.K..SALMON_PURCHASE:_  . The Minister of 
Fisheries, Mr. James Sinclair, announced in 

the House of Commons on March  24. the  purchase 
by the United Kingdom of.$4,250,000 worth 
of canned salmon, He said, in part: . 

"I am happy to report today that the British 
Chancellor has now advised us that the British 

Ministry of Food has been authorized to make 
a purchase of British Columbia canned salmon 
to the value of $4X million. The Ministry of 
Food will.choose the type and quality desired. 
While ehere are no conditions  .attached to this 
agreement, Mr. Butler did express the hope 
that our fishing.industry would reciprocate 
by increasing their purchasesofBritish goods, 
tinplate, nets and engines in particular. 
AsMinister of Fisheries I strongly support 
this suggestion, for it is only by expanding 
trade that the British  can earn the dollars 
for future purchases of our products." 

* * * * 
GROWT11-PRODUCING HORMONE:  Improved methods 
of producing a growth-producinghorméne made 
from the pituitary glands of cattle are being 
worked out this-year at the Cbnnaught Medical 
Research Laboratories,  Toronto,  with the sup-
port of federal research funds. This was an-
nounced-  an MWrch 24 by  the  Minister of Nation-
al Health and Welfare, Mr. Paul Martin, who 
said that the project is an essential con-
tinuation of the work of producing ACTH'in 
quantities for research purposes already so 
successfully'carried out.at  the Connaught 
Laboratories. 

* * * * 

HOME BUILDING  UPe 	The rate of new re- 
sidential construction was higher in 1952. 
In'the previous year there had been a sharp 
decline in the number of new housing units, 
but this trend was reversed in 1952 (83,246 
starts as against 68,579):  The, volume of new 
house building rose continuously during the 
year, and by the last half of 1952 the annual. 
rate of housing starts had.regained the level 
of 1950, according to the annual.report of 
the Central Mbrtgage and Héusing  Corporation.  

• * * * * 
- 

CANADIAN'FILMS AWARDED. HONOURS:  A, Natiorial 
Film Board short subject, "Neighbours," Pro-
duced by Norman McLaren, has been awarded a 
Motion Picture Atademy."Oscar".for the best 
documentary short of 1952. Mr. N.E.Amuclos, 
Canadian Government Trade Commissioner at Los 
Angeles,- accepted  the  award on behalf.of Mr. 
McLaren. A.second Netional.Film - Bbard docu-
mentary, "Romance of Transportation," was also 
nominated for awards in two different classes. 

• * * * * 

BOTEL:RECEIPTS'UP ll'P.C.:  Canadian hotels 
had.total receipts of $357,282,000 in 1951, an 
increase of 11 per cent over the preceding 
year's $322,390,000,.according to the Bureau's 
survey which formed part of the decennial 
CensusofDistribution. There were 5,092 hotels 
in operation with a total of 146,441 rooms 
as compared with 5,169 hotels . and 146,353 
.rooms in 1950. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW - 

eRANOO - CANADIAN TRADE:  .The:.following.iis 
the  text of the joint communiqué issued on 
the conclusion of the discussions held by 
Messrs Mayer, Bidault, and Bourges-Maunoury( 
with members  of the  Canadian Government in 
Ottawa, March 30, 1953: 

"The Prime Minister of Canada, accompanied 
by  Mr. Howe, Minister.of li-ade and Commerce 
and of Defence Production; Mr. Claxton, Acting 
Secretary of State for External Affairs, and 
Mk. Abbott, Minister of Finance, had a full 
discussion of outstanding international ques-
tions  with Mk. Rébé Mayer, Prime Minister of 
France,  Mr.  Georges Bidault, Minister of 
Foreign Affairs :,and Mr. Bourges-Maunoury, 
Minister of Finance. During this exchange of 

• views in which particular attention was given 
. .ko the prbblems which will face the North 

Atlantic Council at its next session, there 
. • 	was complete agreement between the two Gbvern- 
• 'ments regarding the objectives of the Al-

liance. It was.recognized that the free coun-
tries must not relax in any degree their de-
fensive effort. 

"Mr. Mayer and Mk. Bidault described to  the  
Canadian Ministers the French Government's 
plans with a view to putting into effect the 
Eùropean Defence Cbmmunity Tteaty. 

"The French Ministers also described the 
present situation in Indo-China and underlined 
the importance bfthis theatke of operations 
in the protection of the free world, with par-
ticular reference to the growing participation 
of the  Aesociated States of Viet Nam, Cambodia 

•  

and Laos in the burdens and responsibilities 
of the war. 

"The French and Canadian Ministers, after 
proceeding to a joint examination of the gen-
eral economic and financial problems of today, 
agreed in estimating ehat the suppression of 
the obstacles to trade and payments was es-
sential to  the  development of production, the 
strengthening of the defence of the free world 
and the  improvement of the standard of living.  
They recognized that the re-establishment of 
the  convertibility of currencies constituted 
a common objective calling for concerted ac-
tion on the part of the two Governments as 
well as of all  the  other governments concerned. 
It was considered that it was necessary to 
strengthen existing international insti-
tutions  through which  the' nations  of the free 
world couLd cooperate in order to obtain these 
objectives. 

"Specific questions of an economic, com-
mercial and financial character arising out of 
the relationship of the franc area and Canada 
were also discussed. It was considered that 
the objective was a satisfactory balance of 
Franco-Canadian trade at a level corresponding 
more fully to the productive capacity of the 
two countries andthe traditional bonds between' 
them. This expansion of trade calls for the 
working out of technical details on the part: 
of the  two countries and has been referred to 
a Franco-Canadian Joint Committee. The two 
Governments have decided that the Committee 
should meet in the near fmture." 
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RECORD BUYING;  Cash and charge sales both 
reached new high levels in the last quarter 
of 1952, while instalment sales increased to 
the highest level for a fourth quarter and 
were only slightly under the all-time peak 
reached in the second quarter of 1952, accord-
ing to the Bureau's quarterly report on retail 
consumer credit. At the same time total retail 
sales were also at peak levels. 

Cash sales in the final quarter of 1952 
rose 5.6 per cent to $2,144,700,000 as compared 
with $2,030,800,000 a year earlier, increases 
being common to most trades. The largest ab-
solute gain -- $19,100,000 -- occurred in the 
motor vehicle trade, while radio and appliance 
stores showed the highest percentage increase 
of 25.3 per cent. The declines in furniture 
and country general store cash sales were 
comparatively small. Coal and wood dealers' 
cash sales dropped $3,700,000 or by 8.9 per 
cent. 

Instalment sales in the final quarter rose 
to $341,400,000 from $204,400,000 a year ear-
lier, or by 67 Per cent. Increases were shown 
for all trades extending this form of credit. 
Hardware stores had the largest percentage 
increase, but since instalment sales comprise 
only six per cent of total sales in this trade 
the increase has little significance. Depart-
ment store and motor vehicles dealers sales 
showed increases of $32,100,000 and $49,700,- 
000, and exceeded the previous year's cor-
responding figures by 128.9 per cent and 47.6 
per cent, respectively. 

Charge sales advanced 6.6 per centto $634,- 
900,000 as compared with $595,800,000 a year 
earlier. Small declines occurred in only four 
of the 13 kinds of business. Motor vehicle 
dealers, department stores and men's clothing 
stores accounted for almost 60 per cent of 
the net increase of $39,100,000 in total 
charge sales. 

Total retail sales in the fourth quarter 
of 1952 rose 10.2 per cent to $3,121,000,000 
as compared with $2,831,000,000 in the cor-
responding period of 1951. 

ARCTIC HEALTH SURVEYS:  A flying public 
health party is to leave Edmonton shortly to 
carry out an extensive Xl.ray survey for tuber-
culosis among the Eskimos along the shores of 
the western Arctic, the Minister of National 
Health and Welfare, announced on March 25. 

'The group, headed by Dr. L. Christensen, 
Indian Health Services doctor at Aklàvik, 
N.W.T., plans to visit settlements along the 
coast and on the Arctic islands, including 
Coppermine, Cambridge Bay and Pelly Bay. The 
exact number of persons who will be X-rayed 
will depend on whether flying conditions per-
mit the X-ray party to reach all their sched-
uled stops and whether the Eskimos can get to 
the settlements. But it is hoped that about a  

(C.W.B. April 2, 1953) 

thousand will be X-rayed. Duration of the sur-
vey will depend on flying conditions. 

This expedition is one of a series organ-
ized by the Indian Health Services of the 
federal Health Department, Mr. Martin said, 
in an effort to diagnose tuberculosis among 
the native population and to arrange for hos-
pital care for those found to be infected. 
Mass X-raya  surveys of Indians have proved an 
effective method of detecting tuberculosis 
and, along with good hospital care, have 
brought about a substantial reduction in the 
tuberculosis death rate among Indians. It is 
hoped that this programme can be extended to 
the Eskimos in the most remote areas. 

Medical work among the Indians and Eskimos 
of the Mackenzie district is organized from 
the Charles Cmsell Indian Hospital, Edmonton. 

* * * * 

AID TURKISH  INSTITUTES  Leslie J. Rodger, 
Personnel Officer of the Department of Trade 
and Commerce, and C.J. Lochnan, Assistant 
Director of the Distribution  Branch and Chief 
of International Distribution in_the National 
Film Board, left Ottawa on March 21forAnkara, 
Turkey. They will assist in the organization 
of courses at the Institute of Public Ad-
ministration, which was recently established 
by the Government of Tùrkey in co-operation 
with the United Nations Technical Assistance 
Administration. 

The services of Mr. Rodger and Mr. Lochnan 
were secured throuetheTechnical Co-operation 
Service, Department of Trade and Commerce, 
and are being made available for three months 
to the Institute, which will be attended by 
government officials and other students from 
Turkey and other countries of the Middle East. 

* * * * 

RAIL ECONOMICS: Operating revenues of Cana-
dian railways rose 11 per cent  lin  December to 
$99,795,978 -- a new record for the month -- 
as compared with $89,880,954 in the same month 
of 1951, while operating expenses, mainly as 
a result of wage increases, advanced 22 per 
cent to reach an all-time peak of $101,400,661 
as against  $83,385,317. The  resulting operating 
income for December reflected a loss of $1,- 
838,302 as against a profit of $3,931,347 a 
year earlier, 

* * 

DR.. ADENAUER!S VISIT:  'The Department of 
External  Affaira  announced on March 27 that 
the Canadian Government had extended an in-
vitation to Dr. Konrad Adenauer, Chancellor 
and Foreign Minister of the Federal Republic 
of Germany, to come to Ottawa after his forth-
coming visit to the  United States. Dr. Adenauer 
has accepted the invitation and will arrive 
in. Ottawa on the afternoon of Friday, April 
17, leaving for Hamburg the folloWing day. 
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"DOMESTIC EXPORTS DOWN 111) :C.. IN FEBRUARY 

'INCREASE'TOIP.S::  Canada's domestic ex-
ports to all'countries in February . were valued 
at $275,500,000Ydown sliàhtly more . than.11 
per cent from last year's all-time high for 
the month of $310,300;000Yàccording to.the 
Bureau's monthlY summary-. This decline in 
total value was.the result of a drop of 6.7 
per cent in volume and 4.8 per cent in prices. 

Since-domestic exports in January were also 
down to $317300,000: from $324,100,000 a year 
earlier, the cumulative total for the  first 
two months of 195I.declined  6.4 per cent to 
$592;800,000 as cnmpared with  $634.400.000 in  
the similar 1952 period. 

Reduced Shipments to the United  Kingdom, 
Latin American countries, and European.and 
other foreign countries accounted for the de-
cline in total value in February. Eiports to 
the  United States were higher in value. Among 
the major commodities ehere were decreases in 
wheat, wheat flour, planks and boards, wood 
pulp, newsprint paper, farm implements and 
machinery, automobiles, nickel and zinc, but 
increases in grains other than Wheat, fish 
and fishery products, aluminum and copper 
products, and asbestos. 

Exports totheUnited States were moderately 
higher in value at $173,319,000 as'compared 
with $168,727,000 in the.corresponding month 
last year, accounting for 63 per cent of the  
month's domestic exports to'all countries as 
compared with  54 -per cent a year earlier. In 
'the two-month period, January and February, 
exports to the United States were valued at 
$361,910,000às compared wieh $356,598,000 in 
the similar 1952 . period. In February there 
were increases among agricultural and vege-
table products, non-ferrous metals, non- 

metallic minerals and chemicals, but decreases 
in animal products, wood and paper, and iron 
products. 

February exports to the United Klngdom 
dropped in value to $36,175,000'from $44,213,- 
000 in the corresponding month last year, 
while the two-month total was a shade lower 
at .(;S.5,410,000 as against $87,878,000. There 
were declines in February in the exports of 
agricultural and vegetable products,.wood and 
paper products; and non-ferrous metals, but 
increases in animals and animal products, and 
iron and products. 

EXports to all other Commonwealth countries 
fell in . value  in  February to  $22,341,000 as  
compared with $25,130,000 a year earlier, and 
in the two months to $39315,000 as against 
$47,127,000. Shipments were smaller in Feb-
ruary to the Union of South Africa, India, 
Malaya and Singapore, New Zealand, but sharply 
higher to Pakistan. 

Exports to the Latin American countries 
were off sharply in the month to $12;883,000 
as compared with $27,259;000 a year earlier. 
Since the January value was off to $18,225,000 
from $28,764,000 in the corresponding month 
of 1952,.the cumulative total for the January-
February period fell"to $31;111,000 from $56,- 
020,000. Reduced àhipments of automobiles to 
this area was a factor in the decline. Brazil, 
Cùba, Mexico, and Venezuela accounted for most 
of the February decline. 

With smaller shipments to most of the major 
markets, total exports to European countries 
as a whole dropped in value in February to 
$19,431,000 from $28,806;000 a year earlier. 
The two-month value was also lower at $40,- 
952,000"compared with $56,101,000. • 

* * * * * 

phone to 2,028,450 from 1,037,298 with a pas-
senger automobile to 1,442,595 from 944,591, 
and with an electric vacuum cleaner to  1,-
41,610  from 624,178. In addition, 2,471,475 
or 72.5 per cent of all the homes in Canada in 
1951 had a powered washing machine (there are 
no 1941 statistics on dhis convenience). Only 
148,670 dwellings had none of these five con-
veniences at the time of the last Cénsus, or 
slightly more than four per cent of the homes 
in Canada. 

Among the Provinces, Ontario  had  the  largest 
proportion of homes with powered washing ma-
chines (78.5 per cent) telephones (73.2 per 
cent), electric vacuum cleaners (54.9percent) 
and passenger automobiles (54.2 per cent), 
while Qüebec had the largest proportion of 
radios (93.5 per cent). 

The percentage of homes with radios, tele-
phones, washing machines and vacuum cleaners 
was higher for urban households than for rural 
dwellings, but the opposite was  tue  of homes 
with cars. 

LIVING STANDARDS RISE:.A  much larger pro-
portion of the 3,409,295 occupied dwellings 
in Canada's 10 Provinces in 1951 had such 
modern living conveniences as electric vacuum 
cleaners, telephones and cars than was true of 
the 2,575,744 households in the nine Provinces 
in 1941, according to.a 1951 Cénsus bulletin 
on household living conveniences published by 
the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. %hile the 
number of occupied dwellings increased by 32 
per cent in the 10 years, the number of homes 
with an electric  vacuum  cleaner cliMbed by 
126 per cent, the number with a telephone by 
95.5 per cent, the number with a radio by 57 
per cent, and the number with a passenger 
automobile by 53 per cent. 

During the decade the proportion of homes 
with radios rose to 92.2 from 77.8 per cent, 
with telephones to 59.5 from 40.3 per cent, 
with passenger automobiles to 42.3 from 36.7 
per cent , . and with electric vacuum cleaners 
to 41.5 from 24.2 per cent. The number of 
households with a radio increased to 3,143,555 
in 1951 from  2,002,889 in 1941, with a tele- 

. 
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FORCES  IN EUROPE: .  The following information 
on- policY with regard to construction and 
provision of installations for Canadian Forces 
serving in Europe was given by the Eépartment 
of National Defence on March 17 to the House 
of Commons Special Committee on Defence Ex-
penditures in reply tog question by Mk. Rodney 
Adamson  (PC-York West): 
1. Arrangements for 'financing capital .fa-
cilities for Canadian Forces in Europe differ 
and in a number of cases all or part of the 
cost is paid from other than Canadian funds. 
2. Installations required for the support of 

• Canadian Forces stationed in Europe may be 
provided for from three sources: 
(a) from the NATO'Common Infrastructure Pro-

gramme 
(b) from German  Occupation  costs 
(c) from funds appropriated by the Canadian 

Parliament 
3. Canada.participates in and contributes to 
the costs of a commonly financed programme Of 
military construction known as the NATO'COmmon 
Infrastructure Programme. Facilities con-
structed as a part of this programme are those 
required, up to an agreed minimum standard, 
for the support of NATO forces whidhare either 
used in common by the Forces of several NATO 
nations, or which may be assigned for the use 
of any NATO nation by NAIO'commanders. The 
facilities which have so far been approved 
for inclusion in these  programmes: are tactical 
airfields, signals communications facilities, 
NATD . war headquarters and facilities for the 
supply of jet fuel to NATO tactical airfields. 
4. The following is a summary of the financial 
arrangement for each of the Canadian military 
installations in Europe.  

Accommodation in Germany 

27th Canadian Infantry Brigade Group 

The construction of accommodation is being 
entirely financed from  Occupation  costs at no 
cost to Canada. 

3 Fiàhter Wing 

1 Airfield ai Zweibrucken--the construction 
of accommodation is being entirely financed 
from  Occupation  costs at no cost to Canada. 

4 Fighter Wing 

1 Airfield at Baden--the construction of 
accommodation is being entirely financed from 
Occupation  costs at no cost to Canada. 

Accommodation in France 

2 Fighter Wing 

1 Airfield at Grostenquin--up to NAM, min-
imum operating standards financed from common 
infrastructure programme. Personnel accom-
modation and other facilities over minimum 
standards financed by Canada at estimated cost 
$6,00000!. • 

1 Fighter Wing 

1 Airfield at Marville--financed in the 
same manner as Grostenquin and at the same  

estimated cost. Work on this airfield has just 
begun. 

Accommodation in the United  Kingdom 

1 Fighter Wing 

1 Airfield at North Luffénham made avail-
able by RAF at no cost to Canada. 

Air Materiel Base--Langar--cost of Ré-
habilitation plus new construction paid by 
Canada. Total $3,000,000. 
Current Maintenance of.Canadian Accommodation 
in Europe 

The costs of current maintenance in all 
'countries are assumed by Canada. 

Costs of Land 

Land for Canadian Accommodation in Europe 
is supplied free of cost by the host nation. 

Administrative Arrangements for Carrying 
Out  Construction 

The policy of Canadian construction over-
seas is basically the same as for Canada. The 
Eépartment of National Defence establiahes re-
quirements and design (except for infrastruc-
ture where the standards are laid down for 
NATO). The Department of Defence Production 
(Defence Construction Limited) is in some 
cases responsible for the execution of the 
work employing the appropriate national agen-
cies.Inother cases the Department of National 
Defence employs appropriate national -agenéies 
direct, as for example in the United  Kingdom 
work has been done by the Air Ministry. 

* * * * 

2,235 ENROLLED:,  A total of 2,235 officers 
and men were enrolled by the Canadian Armed 
Force during the month of February, it has 
been announced at National Defence Head-
quarters. It brought the strensth of the 
three services to 103,573 personnel on Feb-
ruary 28, compared with 102,657 at the end of 
January. 

The Royal Canadian Navy enrolled 351 of-
ficers and men during February, 51 more than 
in January. The strength of the Navy at the 
end of February stood at 15,384 officers and 
men compared with 15,216 the previous month. 

Canadian Army recruiting resulted in the 
enrolment of 908 officers and men, bringing 
the Army strength to 42,308 personnel on Feb-
ruary 28 against 48,233 on-January 31. 

The RCAF enrolled 976 officers and men 
during February, to bring its strength to  39,-
8.1,  an increase of 673 .over the JanuarYtotal. 

* * * * 
COKNERCIAL FAILURES:  Continuing their post 
war climb, commercial failures under the pro-. 
visions of the Bankruptcy and Winding UP Acts 
were more numerous in 1952 than at any time 
since the mid-thirties. Defaulted liabilities 
followed a similar trend. The number of fail-
ures  in' 1952  was 1,509 as compared. with 1,399 
in 1951 and 1,532 in 1934 -- the next highest 
year. Year's defaulted liabilities were $29,- 
658,000 as compared with $25,912,000 in 1951, 
and $32,954,000 in 1933, previoup high year. S t 
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SIR 'ROBERT 'BORDEN STATUE:  The  Government 
will erect a statue of the late Sir Robert 
Borden, World War I Prime Minister, on Par-
liament Hill and has concurred in the re-
commendation of the Board of Trustees of the 
National  Gallery of Canada with respect to the 
plan. - 

In'announcing the details in the Heuse of 
Cemmons March 31, 'the Prime Minister, Mr. 
St. Laurent, said, in part: 

"It . is proposed to have the design selected 
as the result of a competition which will be 
open to sculptors normally resident in Canada.. 
The base is. to be Of stone or granite and the 
figure, which is to bè standing, is to be of 
bronze. The dimensions of the statue will be 
similar.to  those of the statue to the late 
Sir Wilfrid Laurier on the grounds of the 
Parliament Buildings. The announcement of the 
competition is being made immediately and it 
is hoped that the closing date for designs may 
be set early in the summer so that the statue 
may be completed in time for unveiling next 
year on the 100th anniversary of Sir Robert 
Borden's birth. The cost is estimated at be-
tween $40,000 and $50,000. 

"The winner of the competition, of course, 
will be awarded the contruct for the statue, 
but in order to promote interest among sculp-
tors and also so that not all.but one will 
spend time on producing a design at a loss 
to themselves, it is proposed to make six 
additional cash awards of $300 to the six 
sculptors whose designs are considered most 
meritorious following the winning design." 

* *  5 *  

V.C..COMMANDERS:  When Canada's Reserve 
Army Coronation contingent assembles at val-
cartier, Que., later this month it will have 
the proud distinction of having both its Com-
manding Officer and Second-in-Command wearers 
of the Victoria Cross. Lieutenant-Colonel 
Charles Cecil Ingersoll Merritt, VC, 44, of 

Vancouver and Lieutenant-Colonel Paul Triquet, 
VC, 44,00f Quebec City as his 2 i/c, will be 

the senior officers with 204 representatives 
of the Reserve Army who will line the streets 
near Canada House on the day of the ceremony. 

* 5 * 

NEW  TESTAMENTS FOR FORCES:  Within the 
next few weeks thousands of servicemen in the 

Cànadian Armed Forces, serving in all parts 
of the world, will receive a copy of the New 
Testament, a gift of the British and Foreign 
Bible Society. 

In . a . ceremony at National Defence Head-
quarters on April 1 an official presentation 
was made to a member from the Navy, Army and 

Air Force, originating a setting that will 

soon be duplicated in places like Korea, Ger-

many, service camps here at home, and wherever 

Cànadian troops are serving. 

NEW HOMES:  'More new dwelling units were 
started and completed in Canada in January 
than in the same month last year:according 
to the monthly survey of new residential con-
struction bytheDominion Bureau of Statistics. 
Compared with January 1951 there were more 
starts but fewer completions this year. Starts 
numbered 3,573 as against 1;705 in January 
1952 and 2,771 in January 1951, while com-
pletions totalled 6,101 as against 5,017 
and 6,950. NuMber of units under construction 
at the beginning of the month totalled 55,689 
as compared with 43,219 a year earlier and 
59,443 two years before, while . the :number 
under construction at the end of the month was 
53,016 as against 39,892 and 55,261. 

• * * * 
• . 

CANADIANS'FOR CORONATION:  Tào members from 
the Cànadian Army Nursing Services and two 
from the Canadian Women's Army Corps, have 
been selected as members of the Army contin-
gent which will'represent  Canada  at the Coro-
nation, it has been announced at Army Head-
quarters. 

From the Active Army Lt. (Nursing Sister) 
Elizabeth Andreas, ARRC, of Calgary and Capt. 
Marial Laura Mosher, CWAC, of Halifax have 
been chosen while.the Réserve Army will be 
reRresented by Capt. (Matron) Rose Marie 
Hamelin, ARRC, of Quebec City and Sgt. Thelma 
J. Earnshaw, CWAC, of Toronto. The four will 
be included in the marching contingent which 
will take part in the Coronation parade. 

* * * * 

U.S.c.CANADAIRAVEL:  Travel between Canada 
and the United States by plane and boat in-
creased in January as compared with the cor-
responding month last year, but both rail and 
bus travel decreased, according totheBureau's 
monthly report. Entries of visitors from the 
United States by all four means of travel 
totalled 54,634 as compared with 56,674, and 
returning Canadians numbered 89,254 compared 
with 88,666. 

* 5 * 

EMBASSY - IN BERNE:  The Federal Council of 
Switzerland has granted its agreement to the 
elevation of the Cànadian Legation in Berne 
to the status of EMbassy, and to the appoint-
ment of Mr. Victor Deloré, at present Minister 
plenipotentiary, as Ambassador extraordinary 
and plenipotentiary of Canada to Switzerland. 

* * * * 

WHOLESALE*PRICES DOW:  Wholesale prices 
declined sliàhtly on average between January 
and February and the composite index fell from 
221.5 to 220.9 for a loss of 0.3 per cent, 
according to the Bureau's eenthly report. As 
compared with February last year the index was 
down five per cent. 

5 
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EMPLOYMENT; WAGES:  .Bmployment  un  Canada:d, 
major non-agricultural industries was seasonly 
lower at the beginning of February than a 
month earlier, but higher than at the same 
time a Year ago, according to the Bureau's 
monthly advance statement. Both payrolls and 
average weekly earnings moved up in both com-

parisons. 
The advance index number of employment, on 

the base 1939=100 was 182.6 a new peak for 

February-- as compared with 187.0 for January 
1, and  177.8 for February 1 last year. The  
payrolls index climbed to 439.7 compared with 
428.7 at January 1 and 402.9 a year ago, while 

average weekly.wages and salaries rose to  

$56.54 compared with $53.81 at the beginning 
of January and $53.19 at the same time last 
year. 

* * * * 

RECORO FREIGFIT:  Revenue freight transported 
by Canadian railways reached  record levels 
for December and the full year 1952, according 
to the Bureau's monthly report. Volume of 
freight carried in the month amounted to 12,- 
980,254 tons as compared with 12,202,663 in 
December,  1951, and  preliminary figures for 
1952 shows that a total of 161,905,537 tons 
were loaded against 160,252,638 in the pre- 

• .ceding year. 

* * * * * 

p . 
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WEEK'S EVENTS*IN REVIEW 

ARMISTICE 'PROSPECTS:  ' Asked by Mr. M. J. 
Coldwell, C.C.F. Leader, for information "with 
regard to the prospects for negotiations of an 
armistice in Korea," the Secretary of State 
for External Affairs', Mr. L.B. Pearson, who is 
also President of the United Nations General-
Assembly,. made the following statement in the 
House of Gammons.on April 2: 

"At the present stage in dealing with this 
very important question I would not wish to go 
much beyond the statement I made in New York 
in respect of recent Korean developments when 
I said, withparticular reference to the atate-
ment of Chou En-lai of March 30, that this 
would appear to be a very important statement 
and obviously one that must be followed up. 

"It is the view of the  Government that the 
statement of .March 30 which I have just men-. 
tioned, coming only two days after the letter 
of March 28 from the communist commanders in 
Korea to General Clark regarding the repatria-
tion of sick and injured prisoners, is an 
encouraging development. Meanwhile the Chinese 
statement of March 30 is of course being care-
fully examined here as it is in the Foreign 
Offices of other governments. 

"As Ron. members know, it has been the 
policy of thè Government, and indeed of this 
House, j  think, to seek settlenient of the 
Korean conflict by peaceful negotiation, and 
we have constantly done what we could with  

others to prevent extension of the  war beyond 
the borders of Korea. Therefore we, and other 
Governments who think with us on this matter, 
are always prepared to examine closely, and 
with good will, any sincere proposals which 
have the end of peace in view. 

"By a 'cable dated March 31 the communist 
Foreign Minister in Peking, Chou En-Lai, trans-
mitted to me, as I think the House will know, 
as President of the United Nations General 
Assembly, the full text of the statement which 
had been broadcast on the radio on March 30 to 
which I have referred. I distributed a text of 
this statement to the delegations of the • 
member Governmants at the United Nations 
Assembly, and I also transmitted it to the 
unified command, which is now officially 
seized of this proposal. 

"At that time I told the United Nations 
Assembly that I hoped, and I was sure they 
hoped, that this statement might provide a 
basis for peace in Korea; because it amounts 
to new proposals in regard to the one remain-
ing obstacle in the way of an armistice there-- 
the prisoners of war difficulty. 

"These new proposals, and they are referred 
to in theChinese cable as new proposals -- and 
they have 'received the support of the Govern-
ment in Moscow -- go, on the face of them, a 
long way to meet the position taken last 
autumn by the United Nations Assembly. 

1 	 (Continued on P. 5) 



TO1 1,ANDSDERG, GERMANY:  Air Commodore W.R. 
(Bill) - MacBrien, OBE, CD: 40, of Ottawa, Chief 
Staff  Officer at the RCAF's Air Defence  Com-
mand  headquarters, St. Hubert, P.Q., is being 
transferred . to  fill a similar position at the 
headquarters of 4th Allied Tactical Air Force 
at Landsberg, Germany, it was announced April 
2 by Air Force Headquarters. He is to leave 
Canada shortly for the NATIO post, andis séhed-
uled to assumehis duties there early in April. 

Thé 4th Allieelactical Air Force  is one of 
the formations coming under Allied Air Force 
Central Europe, under General Lauris Norstad, 
and includes the RCAF's Air Division. With the 
RCAF Air Division under 4th ATAF are similar __ I 
American and French air divisions. • 

(C.W.B. April 10, 1953) 

'EXCESS OF 'IMPORTS  ' IN JANUARY TRADE 

$6,600,000 DEBIT::Canada.had.a. debit.balance 
in commodity trade with all countries of $6,- 
600,000 in January, according to final figures 
on total trade and imports for the month 
released by the Bureau of Statistics. It'was 
only the second import surplus in 17 months 
since August 1951 -- a debit balance of $6,.-
800.000  being recorded last September --'and 
compares with a credit balance of $21;400,000 
in January last year. 

Merchandise  importa. in  January continued 
the marked gains of the last four months of 
1952 with a rise of 16 per cent in volume, and 
of 6.7 per cent in value to $327,800,000 as 
compared to $307,100,000 a year earlier. Total 
exports in the month stood at $321,300,000 as 
against $328,500,000; domestic exports, as 
reported earlier, being down about two per 
cent in value although volume was three per 
cent greater. 

TRADE WITH U.S. 

Trade with the United States in January 
produced an import surplus of $57,600 ,000, up 
from $40,700,000 in December and $37,400,000 
in January last year. Commodity imports from 
the United States increased to $249,300,000 
from $228,700,000 a year earlier, while total 
exports to the United States were up slightly 
at $191,700,000. 

Imports from the United Kingdom also ad-
vanced in January to $30,600,000 as against 
$24,300,000 last year, and total exports to 
the United Kingdom to . $49,500,000 against 
$44,100,000, the result being a small decline 
in the credit balance with  the  United Kingdom 
to $18,900,000 as compared to $19,700,000. 

Canada's purchases in the  month from Latin 
Ameriéa exceeded exports to those countries, 
but exports exceeded imports substantiafty in 

* * 

trade with Commonwealth countries as a group, 
Europe and other foreign countries. 

While larger in value in January this year 
than last from the United States and the 
United Kingdom, imports were smaller from 
other main geographic areas. The trend was 
mixed among the major commodities with large 
gains in cotton and wool products, machinery 
other than farm, automobiles, and crude petro-
leum, and declinesin fresh fruits, raw cotton, 
roIling-mill products, engines and boilers, 
pipes and tubes, and coal. Total values of 
five of the nine main commodity groups were 
higher than in the previous year. 

IMPORTS FROM U.S. 

increased values of imports from the United 
States were shown for six of the nine main 
commodity classifications. non and products 
were up in total to $102,869,000 from $95,625,- 
000, miscellaneous commodities to $31,753,000 
from $20,932,000, fibres and textiles to $20,- 
726,000 from $18,992,000, and chemicals and 
allied products to $15,456,000 from $13,153,- 
000. Agricultural products dropped to$14,539,- 
000 from $17,430,000, wood and paper to $10,- 
706,000 from $10,815,000, and non-metallic 
minerals tb $27,341,000 from $30,847,000. 

Imports from the United Kingdom were higher 
in value for seven of the  nine main groupp of 
commodities. Fibres and textiles climbed to 
$9,320,000 from $7,012,000, iron and products 
to $8,771,000 frOm $6,989,000, and non-ferrous 
metals to $4,450,000 from $3,470,000. Gains 
were also shown for agricultural and vegetable 
products, animals and animal products, chem-
icals and products, and miscellaneous commodi-
ties. Non-metallic minerals and wood and paper 
products declined. 
* * 

TY'STATIONS:  Seren neW television stations 
and one private commercial station  for-  sound
broadcasting are tb be licensed by the Depart-
ment of Transport, according to announcement 
by the Minister of Transport. Applications for 
these stations have been approved by the 
Governor in Council following a favourable re-
commendation by the Canadian Broadcasting 
Corporation Board of Governors and by the 
technical officers of the Telecommunications 
Division of the  Department Of Transport. 

The television stations are to be located 
at or near Sydney, N.S., Saint John, N.B., 
QUebec City, Windsor, Ont., London, Ont., 
Hamilton,  Ont., and Sudbury, Ont. The sound 
broadcasting station is to be located at - Ville 
St. Georges, Beauce County, Quebec. 

Two of the seven applications for televi-
sion broadcasting station licences  were sup-
ported by the local newspapers, The London 
Free Press and the Hamilton Spectator. The 
giebec City application was made by the Famous 

Players Canadian Corporation Limited in con-
junction with three of  the local broadcasting 
stations. In five other applications local 
radio stations were interested. 

* * * * 
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"CANADA'S ECONOMIC FUTURE". 

Mn-HOWE'S ANALYSIS:  Canada's present period 
of expansion is not "an ordinaryboom,"aepend-
ent on re-armament or otherwise, said the 
Minister of Defence Production and Minister of 
Trade and Commerce, Mr. C.D, Howe, in an 
address at the New York Town Hall Auditorium 
on, "Canada's Economic Future," April 7. 

Recalling Shakespeare's philosophy, that 
there is a tide in the affairs of men which 
taken at the flood leads on to fortune, he 
added: "Perhaps this is true also of nations. 
For one can usually mark a period in its 
history when each of the leading nations of 
the modern world seemed to gather strength and 
suddent);-,take great strides forward in wealth 
and power. I -think it not improbable that 
Canada is passing through such a period." 

MX. Howe proceeded, in part: 
"It is as if eaCh discovery and development 

leads on to other in a chain reaction. The 
turning point in Canada came with the dis-
covery, after many years of disappointment, of 
a major oil field on the Prairies. This dis-
covery coincided closely with the uncovering 
of vast reserves of iron ore in Çuebec-Labra-
dor. Thus, almost overnight, Canada made good 
her two most serious deficiencies as an in-
dustrial power -- oil and iron. The develop-
ment of these resources required the building 
of pipe lines and railways and the provision 
of power. Quebec-Labrador iron provided the 
final and convincing reason why the building 
of the St. Lawrence Seaway is necessary with-
out further delay to provide transportation 
for our expanding commerce. 

NOT ORDINARy BOOM 

"I arrive at the conclusion, therefore, 
that this is not an ordinary boom, dependent • 
upon re-armament or otherwise. Behind it lies 
something much more fundamental, which will 
persist for years to come, carried along by 
its own inner momentum. 

"I have also seen it suggested that Cana- . 
 dian prosperity and expansion are to a large 

extent dependent upon the defence preparations 
of the free world and that if, as the saying 
goes, peace were to break out, the structure 
would collapse.  My  sudden reduction in defen-
ce expenditures, particularly here in the 
United States, would, of course, have a pro-
found effect upon the course of business, not 
only in Canada, but throughout the world. But 
I do not think Canada would be any more sensi-
tive to such a aevelopment than any other 
country, and probably less sensitive than many. 

"Let us not, however, concentrate éur at-
tention too much on what happens if economic 
prospects deteriorate. The fear of depression 
has obscured clear thinking about many econom-
ic problems and has, I believe, led on some 
occasions to serious errors of judgement in 
public policy in many countries. 

3 

"My  second major point in looking to the 
future is related to the first and-yet it is 
distinct. It has to do with the abundance of 
our Canadian natural resources, which promise 
to give Canada an increasingly important place 
in world industry and trade. In Canadian-
American relations, this means that the United 
States is becoming more important to Canada as 
a market. From your point of view, it means 
dàat the United States is becoming increasing-
ly dependent upon Canada as a source of essen-
tial materials and supplies. In the Paley 
Report, it was said recently that, 'the United 
States has crossed the great industrial divide 
and from being a nation with a surplus of raw 
materials has bedome a deficit nation'. Refer-
ence was .made in this connection to . iron ore, 
copper, lead, zinc, timber and petroleum, for 
all of Which the United States must look for-
ward to dependence upon imports from the out-
side world. 

"Similar conditions of scarcity now exist 
in many parts of the world. Canada is at this 
same time in possession of vast and increasing 
resources of many of these very materials of 
Which other countries are short. MUch is being 
written about potential Canadian wealth in 
iron, éél, nickel, uranium, silver, titanium, 
and a wide range of other minerals. We have 
impressive forest reserves and our wide prai-
ries produce the world's fourth largest crop 
of wheat. Canada is the leading supplier of 
newsprint, nickel and asbestos. Its reserves 
of base metals, coal, iron and oil have stirred 
the imaginations of people everywhere. 

GREAT STOREHOUSE 

"This great storehouse promises much to the 
future of the world, as well as to the econom-
ic future of Canada. The promise might be less 
if it were being dissipated wantonly and with, 
out regard for the future, but this is not the 
case. In our timber, and pulp and paper in-
dustries, there is widespread and growing 
interest in the conservation of reserves and 
in complete utilization of felled timber. In 
agriculture, increasing attention is being 
given to the best uses of land. In petroleum 
and natural gas development. I am assured that 
the most modern techniques of exploration and 
of efficient exploitation are already in use 
in an industry which is still in its infancy. 
These great natural assets are not being 
thrown away or wasted. They are indeed still 
being increased. It is fortunate that the 
commodities Canada is best able to produce are 
ones of which the world stands in greatest 
need. - 

"My third point is that the problems we can 
see ahead for Canada have mostly to do with 
the external situation, with world trade and 
with international finance. They are really 
world economic problems in which Canada is 
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involved, rather than specifically Canadian 
problems. We have, in fact, very few worries 
about the internal structure of the Canadian 
economy. It is in good balance: its rate of 
growth in recent years has been prodigieus: 
the productivity of the Canadian people is 
high. Perhaps You will forgive me for  saying 
that our Gevernment ià strong and our policies 
'are sound. 

"These are my three major points about the 
Canadian economic future, that our development 
is well founded, that our resources are great 
and growing, and that we look hopefully to co-
operation with other countries to solve the 
problems that we . can.see ahead. 

"Before concluding my  comments on Canada's 
internal economy ;  I would like to touch on a 
subject that we in Canada regard as most 
urgent, namely, the fureher improvement of the 
St. Lawrence Seaway. The apparent ùnwilling-
ness of your Government to . extend the small 
degree of co-operation required' to enable 
Canada te proteed with . this project, puzzles us 
completely. 

"The seaway from Lake Erie to the Atlantic 
Ocean lies wholly within Canada, except for 
some one hundred and fifteen miles'where  the 
river forms the boundary between  the Province 
of Ontario and the State of New York. Within 
this common boundary there is a stretch of 
forty-seven miles of river known as the  Inter-
national Rapids Section, providing a major 
obstacle to navigation. Since some form of 
joint action between our two countries is re-
quired for the economical development of this 
forty-seYen miles of river, Canadas  desire to 
further improve its outlet to the ocean can 
be, has been,• and is being frustrated by lack 
of co-operative action by your Congress. 

GRAIN  MOVEMENT •  

"The importance of the  St. Lawrence Seaway 
to  the  Canadian economy has.been recognized by 
Canadians.throughout the last century. The 
-grain crops of our.western prairies move to 
market by that route, just as raw and . finished 
materials from  the  lower St. Lawrence and from 
abroad move into central and Western'Canada in • 
the  other direction. • 

"The first improvements to  the  seaway date 
back over a full century. The first canal 
system provided for nine- foot navigation. This' 
was followed by canals and'locks allewing 
fourteen-foot draft. Later the-waterway above • 
the international section was improved for 
twenty-seven foot draft by the construction of 
the new Welland Canal belew Lake Erie, The 
river below MOntreal has been improved, to pro-
vide a channel to the ocean having a minimum 
width of 600 feet and a 'depth of thirty-five . 

 feet. The bottle-neck in the seaway . -- four-
teen-foot navigation in the International 
Rapids Section -- would  have been  removed by 
Canada long since had your Government extended 

• the necessary co-operation. 
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"The. St. Lawrence Seaway is, and always has 
been, a Canadian seaway. Every important im-
provement has been built and paid for•by 
Canada, from Lake Erie down.'.The cost of 
operating and maintaining the seaway is paid 
wholly by Canada. Nevertheless, ships of every 
nation may use the seaway without payment of 
•tolls. An international treaty provides that, 
if and when tolls on shipping are imposed, 
they will'bear equally on Canadian and foreign 
flag ships. Canada proposes to pay, on a self-
liquidating basis, for improvements in the 
International Rapids Section: Mhy then, should 
your countr-withhold its co-operation and thus 
delay completion of this vital Canadian trans-
portation outlet? I must confess that I do not 
know the answer. 

"The drop of the river in the International 
Rapids Section makes•possible the development 
of a large block of low cost hydro-electric 
power, to be shared equally by our •wo coun-
tries.. Economy dictates that this.hydro power 
be developed either prior to, or as part of, 
the seaway development. Canada is ready and 
anxious.to develop its Share. It is known that 
the State of New York would like to develop 
your . share, but necessary federal permission 
has not been granted either to New York State 
or to some other competent agency. Canada can 
and will proceed to remove the bottle-neck in 
her twenty-seven foot navigation channel from 
Lake Erie to the ocean as soon as cémpetent 
authorities are authorized to build'ehe power 
developments. 	- 

• 
INTERNATIONAL 'SECTION  

• "Proposals are now being advanced that the 
United States should build the new canal in 
the International Rapids Section. It seems to 
me that such a proposal can only complicate 
the  present situation..C.Snership• by the  United 
States of a short section of à very long sea-
way would not only add to the everall con-
struction cost, but would complicate problems 
of maintenance and operation  of the canal 
system. It seems obvious to me that continued 
ownership by one national authority of the 
entire seaway represents  the  most efficient 
procedure. 

"There are critical channels between the 
upper lakes that will require deepening to 
twenty-seven feet at some stage. By assuming 
responsibility for such deepening,yourcountry 
can assume a much more logical and valuable 
role . by making twenty-seven-foot navigation 
possible throughout the upper lakeà, to con-
form with depths proyided in the alI-Canadian 
St. Lawrence Seaway. 

"Perhaps you may feel that mY reference to 
the seaway is hardly appropriate to.the sub-
ject of these talks. My answer is that Canada 
•canshardly•march if it is to be handicapped by 
a serious lack of internal transportation. I 
regard an adeqùate St. Lawrence waterway as 
essential to Canada's further economic pro-
gress...." 

s 
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ARMISTICE PROSPECTS  

Neanwhile General Clark has replied to the 
communist commanders letter of March 28 
stating.his willingness to proceed immediately 
with the arrangements for the repatriation of 
sick and wounded prisoners. General Clark has 
also informed the communist commanders that, 
if agreement is reached  on. the  repatriation of 
sick and wounded prisoners, the United  Nations 
command will be prepared to take up,.as the 
second order of business, the question of re-
suming the full armistice discussions, at 
which the new proposals will be considered. 

"In . conclusion, I can only repeat that we 
consider these developments as being hopeful, 
although there are a good many points to be 
clarified in the new proposals before we can 
afford to come to any final conclusions con-
cerning them. Much will.therefore, Ittkihk, 
depend on what takes place during the next few 
days both at Panmunjom and at the United Na-
tions Aàsembly in New York." 

Mr. Cbldwell: 'Tan the Minister express an 
opinion with regard to the reported modifica-
tion of the Russian view concerning disarma-
ment and if there are prospects of an agree-
ment on the basis laid down by the United Na-
tions?" 

Mr. Pearson: "All I . can say about that is 
that yesterday.afternoon at the United Nations 
Assembly, when we were about to take up the 
reports on disarmament from the Political 
Committee, amendments to that report were 
circulated by the Soviet Delegation. Those 
amendments do also, on the face of them, seem 
to represent a possible change of attitude in 
this matter on the part of the Soviet Delega-
tion; but there again they ought to be pretty 
carefully . examined before we come to any con-
clusion in regard to them. We have not had 
much time to look into them and no one as yet 
is very clear or-very confident about the 
result of this possible change of attitude. 
Again, Mr. Speaker, and Lam sure the House 
will agree, we Should give these proposals on 
disarmament the same kind of careful consider-
ation that we should give to the new proposals 
from Korea." 

* * * * 

WHOLESALE'PRICES.DOWN:  Industrial material 
prices at wholesale declined still.further 
during March and the index number fell.from 
237.0 for the week ended February 27 to 236.2 
for the week of March 27. Amông commodities 
registering price decreases were  rai  rubber, 
beef hides, raw cotton, sisal, zinc, wheat, 
oats and steers. These outweighed firmer 
prices for lead, white lead, copper and hogs. 

* * * * 

Cànadians made 4,413,723.telephone calls to 
foreign countries in 1951, of which 4,392,474 
were made to persons in the United States and 
Alaska. 

FARM INCOME $2„778.343,000.  Cash income oê 
Canadian farmers from the sale of farm pro-
ducts and from participation payments on pre-
vious years grain crops -- excluding New-
foundland -- is estimated at $2,778,343,000 in 
the year 1952, down 1.2 per cent from the re-
vised all-time high total of $2 811,949,000 
established in the preceding year, according 
to figures issued by the Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics. In'addition, supplementary pay-
ments made to Western farmers under the provi-
sions of the Prairie Farm  Assistance Act 
amounted to only $5,131,000,as against $10,- 
356,000. 

The maintenance of farm cash income at 
near-record levels in 1952 can be attributed 
to a substantial increase in receipts from the 
sale of field crops which offset to a great 
extent the decline in cash returns from live 
stock and some of the live stock products. 
Estimates of total cash receipts for Prince 
Edward Iéland, New Brunswick, Saskatchewan and 
elberta continued to climb.to new high levels 
in 1952, while declines of varying magnitude 
were recorded for the other provinces. 

SALE OF GRAINS 

Cash  income.from the sale of grains, seeds 
.and hay in 1952 amounted to $1,071,709;000 as 
compared with the preceding year's $921,587,- 
000, with Wheat accounting for $583,534,000 of 
the total as against $426,415,000. Ihcome from 
the sale of vegetables and other field crops 
was $223,792,000 compared with $165,852,000, 
live stock and poultry $792,110,000 compared 
with $1,019,653,000; dairy products $380,945,- 
000 compared with $374,194,000, and fruits 
$42,653,000 compared with $42,045,000. 

Other principal products -- eggs, wool, 
honey and maple products -- totalled  $120,-
387,000-as  against $141;798,000, forest pro-
ducts $84,097,000 against $85,354,000, fur 
farming $11;331,000 against  $8,735,000, and  
miscellaneous farmproducts $51,319,000 against 
$52,731,000. 

Farm cash income in 1952 was as follows by 
provinces, totals . for 1951 being in . .brackets: 
Ontario, $714;900,000 ($790,900,000); Saskat-
chewan, $698,900,000 ($631,000,000): Alberta, 
$506-,700,000 ($466,000,000); Quebec, $385,- 
900,000 ($426,400,000); Manitoba, $246,100,000 
($262,400,000); British Columbia, $108,200,000 
($115, 800,000); New Brunswick, $48,900,000 
($48;100,000); Nova Scotia, $37,400,000  ($44,,-
600,000); and Prince Edward Island, $31,300,- .  
000 ($26,700,000). 

* * * * 

In 1952'Canadian.manufacturers shipped 
254,000 domestic type washing machines, 33,- 
765 more than in 1951. 

* * * * 

Canadian telephone wire mileage rose to 
10,330,751 miles in 1951 from the 1950 total 
of 9,488,467 miles. 
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U.S.-CANADA FLIGHTS: - The  Minister of Trans-
port, Mr. Lionel Chevrier, announcedon April 8 
that flights from the United States into 
Canada by pilots of private or non-scheduled 
aircraft will be simplified starting April 15 
as the result of an agreement between the . two 
countries. 

The new agreement is an expansion of the 
U.S.-Canadian Customs transborder flight noti-
fication service, making it available to 
pilots flying in either direction across the 
border. Set up February 28, 1951, .the service 
up to now has been available only to pilots 
flying to the U.S. from  Canada.  

Under the extended service, a pilot of 
either country will merely file a . flight plan 
with either aCivil Aeronautics Administration 
communications station or a Canadian Dàpart-
ment of Transport aeronautical communications 
facility, depending on the direction of his 
flight. These facilities will forward the 
flight notification data without charge across 
the border to the CM or DOT facility nearest 
to the airport of destination. The CAA or DOT 
facility in turn will notify the Customs 
service, and Customs will then notify all 
other border inspection agencies concerned. 

* * * * 

IMPORTS'RISE:  A summary of foreign trade 
figures for February released by the Dominion 
Bureau of Statistics shows a rise in the 
estimated total value of imports to $315,200,- 
000 as compared to $282,000,000 in February 
last year, and a decline in total exports -- 
domestic and foreign -- to $279,600,000 as 
against $314,000,000. 
Utah for the two months, January and 

February, shown in the release put the cumu-
lative value of imports at $643,000,000 as 
compared to $589,100,000 for the correspond-
ing 1952 period, and total exports at $600,- 
900,000 as against $642,500,000. 

Estimated imports from the United States 
during February rose to $244,600,000 from 
$211,800,000 last year, and from the United 
Kingdom to $26,800,000 from $21,300,000. The 
value of total exports to the United States 
also advanced to $176,800,000 from  $171,600-
000,  while total exports to the United Kingdom 
declined to $36,400,000 as compared to $44,- 
500,000. 

The February import figures are only pre-
liminary and subject to revision. 

* * * * 

DIRECTOR T.C..SERVICE:  Mr. John H. English, 
Commercial Counsellor of the Canadian EMbassy 
at Washington since 1948, will return shortly 
to Ottawa to fill the position of Director of 
the Canadian Trade Commissioner Service. He 
will take over from Mr. George R. Heasman, 
recently appointed as Canada's first Aàbassa-
dor to Indonesia, the Minister of Trade and 
Commerce, Mr. C.D. Howe, announced on April 8. 

CORMATION'CONTINGENT:  From all parts of 
Canada, members of the Active and Reserve Army 
Coronation contingent will assemble at Camp 
Valcartier,  Que.,  later this month where they 
will Stage briefly before sailing for England. 

At Valcartier they will . be formed into 
proper detachments, issued with . last-minute 
kit and instructed on their duties in England. 
Then from the old Port of QuebeC they will 
embark on their proud assignment. 

Four ships will carry the Canadian troops 
to England. A small advance party will sail on 
the Scythia on April 25 with other groups 
leaving on the Columbia on April 29, the 
Franconia on May 1 and the Atlantic on May 7. 
They will return to Canada in similar groups 
between June 16 and July 3. 

It will be a colorful contingent represent-
ing the Canadian Army.. The 408 all-ainks, 
equally divided between the Active and Reserve 
Army, come from every province. All are vet-
erans of theatres of action,manyhaving served 
both in the Second World War and the Korean 
campaign. 

* * * * 

PRICE INDEX FALLS:  The Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics' consumer price index decreased 0.6 
per cent from 115.5 at February 2 to 114.8 at 
March 2 to reach the Lowest level recorded 
since August, 1951.  The  latest decline was 
almost entirely due to lower food prices, 
combined with a reduction in the price of 
cigarettes. 

The food index moved down 1:0 per cent from 
112.7 to 111.6, to mark the lowest point 
recorded in two years. Among the various food 
items, decreases registered for tea, oranges, 
potatoes, and all cuts of beef and fresh pork, 
overweighed higher quotations for butter, 
eggs, tomatoes, ham, bacon and dhicken. 

Within the clothing group fractional in-
creases for several items overbalanced narrow 
declines, and the index advanced 0.1 per cent 
to 109.7. The household operations series also 
increased 0.1 per cent to reach 116.7, as a 
result of scattered slight increases. 

* * * * 

FARM PRODUCTS-  Canadian farm product prices 
at terminal markets continued to move lower in 
March, the composite index easing fractionally 
from 222,0 for the week of February 27 to 
220.3 for the week of Màrch 27. Both field and 
animal products moved lower, the index for the 
former receding from 179.3 to 176.5, reflect .- 
ing lower prices for potatoes and eastern hay. 
Lower prices for eastern livestock except 
hogs, and butterfat outweighed strength in 
eggs and western calves to reduce the animal 
products index from 264.7 to 264.0. 

* * * * 

Production of ice cream cones in 1952 
amounted to 362,058,000, 

:k 
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WEEK'S EVENTSTIN REVIEW 

"CANADA'S DEFIUWE  PROGRAMME:"  The objec-
tives of Canada's defence policies remain: 
the immediate defence of Canada and North 
America from direct attack, implementation of 
any undertakings made by Canada under the 
Charter of the United Nations or under the 
North Atlantic  Treaty Organization or other 
agreements for collective  security, and, the 
organization to build up strength in a total 
war, said a White paper on, "Canada's Defence 
Programme," tabled in the House of Commons on 
April 13 by the Minister of National Defence, 
Mr. Brooke Claxton.. 

"Cwer the last two years, and particularly 
over recent months," the White Paper reports, 
"the programme has been subject to a seardhing 
review and this has brought about some modi-
fications to give effect to the combined ex-
perience of the United Nations in Korea and 
of the North Atlantic  nations in building up 
their forces in Europe. There has also been a 
substantial increase in the  emphasis on the 
defence of North America against air attack. 

".;.Since  the  outbreak of hostilities in 
Korea the total strength of the  Canadian ac-
tive forces has increased from 47,000 to over 
104,000. Even more significant than ehis over-
all increase has been  the  increase in the  num-
ber of major combat units in all three ser-
vices. In the Army, for example, the increase  

was from six to twenty-six major units. All 
three services have shown major increases in 
the forces in being, trained and equipped. 

"The Royal Canadian Nivy has carried on 
active operations in Kerean waters and at  the  
same time has participated in numerous exer-
cises as part of the North Atlantic Forces. 

"The Canadian Army has maintained the 25th 
and 27th Cànadian Infantry Brigades in Korea 
and in Germany, and at the same time has had 
trained or training in Canada more ehan match-
ing forces to provide for the  defence of this 
country and to replace dhose serving abroad. 

"Nine out of the twelve squadrons of Sabre 
fighters for NATO are already abroad. A large 
part of the work of construction of additional 
operational buildings and accommodation has 
been completed. Stocks of equipment have been 
substantially increased and productive ca-
pacity greatly enlarged. 

Muring the two years  the  defence strength 
of Canada, actual and potential, has increased 
far more than is indicated merely by the in-
crease in numbers of men. 

"Canada,  like  the  other free nations, has 
been faced with a task of fighting the 'cold 
war° and at  the  same time of building up her 
strength, actual and potential, first to deter 
aggression and second to resist aggression 
should it begin. 

1 	 (Continued on P.4) 
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CURVE OF EXPANSION TO BE UPWARD 

RIL.HOWE'S FORECAST..  "If the threat of war 
vanished overniàht, it is expected that there 
would be minor dislocations and temporary 
recessions, but, in my opinion, Canadas  curve 
of expansion will be upward for many years to 
come," said the Minister of Trade and Com-
merce, Mr. C.D. Howe, in an address at the 
Diamond Jubilee Convocation of the Case In-
stitute of Technology, Cleveland, Ohio, on 
April 10. 

While Canada today was being praised, pos-
sibly over-praised, with regard to its re-
sources and future prospects, it was true, 
said the Minister, that Canada today is the 
third trading country of the world and the 
leading supplier of newsprint, nickel and 
asbestos, as well as the  possessor of reserves 
of base metals, coal, iron and oil which have 
"stirred the imagination of peoples every-
where." After touching on Canada's record in 
two wars, he said in part: 

"The important thing to realise is that 
the economic structure of Canada has changed 
profoundly during the past quarter of a cen-
tury. We'went into World War I as an agri-
cultural country; we emerged from World War II 
as a highly industrial country, with exten-
sive and first-class scientific institutions 
and efficient industries, capable of making 
a wide range of intricate products. We were 
the first country outside of the United States 
to build and operate a sizeable atomic pile. 

EXPLORATION 

"Along with the development of our second-
ary industries, there has been a corresponding 
and spectacularly successful activity in the 
field of exploration for new raw materials. 
This is particularly significant at a time 
whenever expanding consumption is making 
alarming inroads into known reserves. 

"We have developed rapidly our primary 
production, secondary industries and our re-
search organizations. This has been done with-
in an economy that was strained in war and 
has been under stress ever since, but which 
grows stronger each year.... 

"In one respect the economic structure 
of Canada has not changed over the past gen-
eration. We are as dependent as we have ever 
been upon external trade for the maintenance 
of prosperity and a high standard of life. 
Canadians cannot livebytmking in each other's 
washing. Our resources are rich but also to 
a high degree specialized. Indeed, that is 
the source of our economic strength. We do 
not try to produce everything we need. To do 
so would be the worst kind of folly. It is 
far better for Canada to trade her surplus of 
goods which she can produce efficiently, for 
those she can produce less efficientlY.... 

"Our trade with the United States has, of 
course, increased enormously. We are your best 
customer. You are our best customer. This  

growing mutual interdependence is gratifying 
to Canada for we know that trade contributes 
to the economic and defensive strength of both 
our countries. But, let me say this, that 
Canadian policy is to trade with the free 
world. We are not part of any economic or 
trade bloc. Canada-United States trade has 
developed beyond expectations. But so has 
trade with the rest of the world. Wle are work-
ing just as hard and with considerable suc-
cess to develop trade with the sterling area, 
'Europe, Latin America and Asia. 

Speaking of the future, Mk. Howe said: 
"My  own studies and observations lead me 

.to the conviction that Canada is in the pro-
cess of a sound, healthy expansion-that is 
firmly based on proven natural and human re-
sources, an expansion which has been foretold 
'for many years, but which perhaps for good 
reasons has been long delayed. If the threat 
of war vanished overnight, it is to be expect-
ed that there would be minor dislocations and 
temporary recessions, but, in my opinion, 
Canada's curve of expansion will be upward for 
many years to come. One is entitled to view 
the long-term future with optimism.... 

NOT SELF-SUFFICIENT 

"What is Canadian thought on international 
cooperation and what has she to offer in the 
way of leadership in a world of free nations? 
Here again we are children of our circum-
stances. For obvious .reasons we are and àlways 
have been internationallyminded. Economically, 
politically and in military affairs we have 
never been self-sufficient.. 

"For years the products of our farms sus-
tained more people in Europe than we had in 
Canada, and every dislocation of that trade 
threatened disaster. Again, we have always 
purchased, in dollar values, much more from 
your country than we have sold to you, and 
that situation is fraught with danger when 
international balances are upset.... 

"In matters military we have never stood 
alone or primarily for our own defence. We 

• have always come to Britain's aid when She was 
in real peril, and we make no apology for sup-
porting a friendly relative when evil forces 
are the aggressors. While we all abhor war, 
it is a satisfaction to us, as I hope it is to 
you, that in the future, come what may, our 
two countries will either live at peace with 
the world or march side by side under the 
banner of right and justice. 

MNe make no claim to world leadership as a 
major power, but we may, I think, feel that 
our long experience as a nation whose life and 
destiny have been shaped by international con-
siderations may have gained for us some ex-
perience and wisdom that will be useful in 
the type of world cooperation which appears 
to be the only sound basis for permanent 
peace... 
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"Our two countries have given much to the 
world, but many of us feel that our most pre-
cious gift•has been the example of two proud 
neighbours living side by side in peace and 
harmony for well over a century.... 

"As the years pass so also will pass this 
continents  comfortable belief in unlimited 
expansion and the inexhaustibility of natural 
resources. As reserves become depleted, the 
search for raw materials in all countries will 
be intensified. This will require a reorien-
tation in thinking about trade, for it is not 
likely that any country in the future, even 
if it were economically possible, will be 
willing to export only raw materials and im-
port only manufactured goods.... 

"If the free world is to become stable and 
prosperous, all nations, including Canada and 
the United States, must make it not only pos-
sible but easy to import and export a fair and 
balanced proportion of raw materials and manu-
factured articles....I suggest that wise trade 
policies between our two countries must remain 
a matter of vital concern..;." 

* * * 

IRRIGEATION:'Of'the  385,891 immigrants who 
came to  Canada  between January 1, 1946, and 
June 1, 1951, and were still in the country on 
the latter date, close to 70 per cent were 
under 35 years of age, over 38 per cent were 
under 25, and 22 per cent under 15, according 
to a 1951 Census bulletin on period of immi-
gration by age groups and sex, published by 
the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. These pro-
portions compare with.61 per cent of the total 
population under 35, about 46 per cent under 
25, and 30.4 per cent under 15. 

Less than 22 per cent of the total immi-
grant population of 2,059,911 were under 35 at 
the time of the Census, and only slightly more 
than nine per cent were under 25. About three-
fourths of the 562,833 who came before 1911 

'were 55 or over, as were  more,  than half of the 
459,298 who arrived from 1911 to 1920. - Sixt'y 
per cent of the 508,001 immigrants of the 
1921-30 period were aged 35 to 54, and over 65 
per cent of the 105,486 who came during .1931- 
40 were from 25 to 54 years old. More than 
half of the 38,402 who arrived during the War 
years of 1941-45 were aged 25 to 44, while 60 
per cent of the post-war immigrants were 20 to 
44 years old. 

The post-war group accounted for the lar-
gest share of all immigrants under 35, 82.5 
per cent of those from 10 to 14, 72.5 per dent 
of those of 15 to 19, 56.9 per cent of ehose 
from 20 to 24, and 48.1 per cent of those from 
25 to 34, as well as almost all under 10, 
entering the country since the start of 1946. 

TRADE IN SECVEIT1E&  Trade in éutstanding 
securities between Canada and other countries 
in January produced a purchase balance of 
$5,300,000, in contrast to a sales balance 
of $13,400,000 in December when ehere was con-
siderable non-resident interest in Canadian 
railway debentures and corporation stocks. 
The January purchase balance was larger than 
that in November, but smaller than in any 
of the six previous months. Net  purchases of 
bonds and debentures of Canadian corporations 
and provinces and of Unicied States debtors 
were  the principal contributors to the capital 
outflow. 

Transactions with the United States re-
sulted in a purchase balance of $6,400,000 in 
January in contrast to a sales balance of.$9,- 
900,000 in December, and those wieh  the  United 
Kingdom in a purchase balance of $400,000 com-
pared with a sales balance of $2,100,000 in 
December. These purchase balances were offset 
in part by net sales  to  other countries amount-
ing in January to $1,500,000, the same as 
in December. 

Sales to all countries in January 'totalled 
$43,300,000 as compared with $44,700,000 in 
December and $56,100,000 in January last year, 
while the purchases aMounted to $48,600,000 
compared with $31,300,000 the month before, 
and $49,600,000 in January, 1952. 

* * * * 

AVTO SHIPMENTS - VP 32 P.C.:  Factory.shipments 
of Canadian-made motor vehicles rose 32 per 
cent in February over the same month last 
year, and cumulative shipments for the first • 
two months of the year climbed 18 per cent 
over a year earlier. The gain in both periods 
was due entirely . to larger shipments of pas-
senger cars. Shipments of made-in-Canada 
vehicles in February totalled 42,904 units as 
compared with 32,448 in February last year, 
bringing the two-month total to 78,798 units 
as against 66,680 in 1952. 

* * * * 

$125 BILLIONS IN CHEQUES:   The total value of 
business transactions in the form of cheques 
cashed continued its record-breaking trend 
during 1952, according to.the Bilreau's annual 
review. The aggregate value of payments in 35 
clearing centres rose to $125,197,000,000, an 
increase of 11.6 per cent over the preceding 
year's total of $112,185,000,000. Debits in 
each of the five economic areas rose to new 
record levels; increases over 1951 ranged from 
16.5 per cent in the Prairie Provinces to 6.2 
per cent in the Atlantic Provinces. 

* * * * 

* * * * 

Two-thirds of the  leather footwear produced 
in Canada in 1952 were séled with materials 
other than leather, compared with 57% in 1950 
and only 14.5% in 1945. 

Medicinals and pharmaceuticals were manu-
factured in Canada  in 1951 to the value of 
$82,000,000, up steeply from $69,000,000 in 
1950 . Imports  were valued at $22,400,000 com-
.pared with $18,600,000 and the  exports total-
led $6,000,000 compared with $4,300,000. 
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"CANADA'S DEFENCE PROGRAMME" 

"Operations to meet two objectives must be 
regarded as two aspects of a single integrated 
defence activity. 

"If the possibility of another world war 
resulting from Communist aggression appears 
to have receded to some extent in the past 
year, this is due in part to the growing 
strength and ability of the free nations to 
preserve peace. 

"This growth in strength furnishes no rea-
son for complacency but should be rather an 
incentive to press on along the course which 
has already contributed to our having had 
three years without a major war. During this 
time the Càmmunists have continued outright 
aggression in Korea and hostilities in Indo-
China, Malaya and Burma. The Middle.East is 
still fraught with uncertainty and Communist 
currents continue to underlie the difficulties 
of Europe. 

"The free nations must sincerely welcome 
and realistically follow up every opening to 
a settlement of outstanding difficulties and 
provide a firm basis for an enduring peace, 
but at the same time they must neither allow 
themselves to be lulled into a false sense of 
security nor ruin their economies by trying 
to do more than they are capable of doing...." 

Touching on the first objective, defence 
against air attack, the Paper said, in part: 

AIR DEFENCE 

"In the event of an all-out war the most 
probable method of attack upon the North Ame-
rican Continent would.be  by air. The possi-
bility of such an attack will increase as 
further progress is made in the design and 
production of new aircraft and the increasing 
stockpile of atomic weapons estimated to be 
held . by the U.S.S.R.:Preparation of defence 
against this type of attack is of great and 
increasing importance but defence preparedness 
of this kind must be integrated with all other 
defende activities, so that whether it be at 
home or abtoad, each activity is an element 
integrated in the total sum of our national 
defence. 

"The joint Canadian-U.S. network of radar 
stations to provide early.warning, and com-
munications facilities to direct squadrons of 
fighters, has made considerable progress in 
the last year. 

"lb the temporary mobile.facilities which 
have been in use since the Second World War, 
we are steadily adding new radar installations 
of the most modern and powerful types. Several 
of these installations which are of primary 
usefulness in the defence of the U.S. have 
been manned by U.S. personnel. 

"The first units of the Ground Observer 
Corps have been formed to supplement the radar 
net. This corps will be largely civilian and 
its object is to help identify and report on 
low-flying aircraft.  

(C.W.B..April 17, 1953) 

"Regular and reserve fighter squadrons, 
the backbone of the air defence network, are 
being built up. The first regular squadron, 
equipped with CF-100 all-weather >  twin-engine, 
jet fighters, was recently formed and by the 
end of the fiscal year a number of these 
squadrons will be operating. Meanwhile, a 
number of squadrons of F-86E Sabres, destined 
as part of Canada's NATO air  contribution have 
been in Canada available for the defence of 
this continent. As the last of these are sent 
to Europe during the year; their placés will 
be taken by squadrons of CF-100's. Reserve 
squadrons now equipped with Vampires and Mus-
tangs will be re-equipped with CF-100's as 
these become available...." 

Under the heading of the second objective, 
UN and NATO, the Paper says, in part: 

"Three Canadian destroyers have at all 
times been inKbrean waters since July, _1950. 
In all, eight different R.CMN.:destroyers have 
taken part in this operation, steaming 600,000 
miles. The H.M.C.S. eAthabaskan is now on its 
third tour of duty and several have completed 
two tours. 

"No. 426 R.C.A.F.:Squadron and Cànadian 
Pacific Airlines aircraft under  charter  to the 
Gbvernment between July 29, 1950, and February 
28; 1953, made over 900 return Pacific cross-
ings.  •These fine aircraft and crews have 
travelled a total of eleven million miles 
without loss or injury. Of these crossings 
No. 426 R.C.A.F.:Squadron made 476, totalling 
28,000 hours' flying time and 6,180,000 miles. 

25TH IN KOREA 

"The 25th Canadian Infantry Brigade Group 
has been continuously in Korea as part of the 
First  (Commonwealth.)  Division, United  Nations  
Forces. The Brigade Group has been maintained 
at strength with a Il  necessary supporting 
units and comprises the third largest con-
tribution to the U.N.:Command from outside 
Korea.... 

"Up to February. 28, 1953, four thousand 
and seventy-five officers and men of the Royal 
Cànadian Navy, 18,645 of the Army and 769 of 
the Air Force, a total of 23,489, had seen 
service in the Far East...." 

Following references to training for NATO 
and equipment for NATO, the Paper deals with 
the arrangements made for Canadian troops 
abroad, manpower, training, defence research 
and construction and touches on expenditures, 
in part, as follows: 

"It will be seen that the estimated cost of 
defence during the three-year programme, is 
$5,268 million as compared with the original 
estimate of $5 billions.... 

"In addition, it is estimated that ex-
penditures from appropriations of the Depart-
ment of Defence Production will total about 
$327.7 million and other expenses admitted 
as Defence Expenditures under NATO practice 
will total $121.9 million. 
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"While Canada, like other countries, has 
been working on a three-year programme, it 
should.be  appreciated that defence planning 
must extend well beyond the 'period of three 
years and the programme is subject to con-
tinuous review. • 

"It should also be pointed out that for 
/ the year 1953-54, and for subsequent years so 

long as defence activities are carried on at 
anything like.the present scale, the annual 
expenditure on what may be called 'current 
account', that is, for personnel, operations 
and maintenance, will total about $900 mil-
.lion...." 

* * * * 

11.,1C-CANADA TRADE COAINI7TEE:  'The Depart-
ment of External Affairs announced on April 14 
that the United Kingdom -Canada Continuing 
Committee on Trade and Economic Affairs would 
open one of its periodic meetings in Ottawa on 
April 15. 
• The United  Kingdom - Canada Continuing 
Committee was established in 1948, and meets 
from time.to  time.to  review the general eco-
nomic  situation and consider matters of common 
concern to the United Kingdom and Canada in 
.the economic, trade and financial fields. The 
members of the Committee report the results 
of their conversations to their respective 
Governments for consideration. 

The Committee meets alternately in Ottawa 
and London. In'London the meetings are under 
the chairmanship of the Canadian High Com-
missioner and in Ottawa the Committee meets 
under the chairmanship of the United Kingdom 
High Cbmmissioner. 

The  current meeting of the Cbmmittee, which 
is the first since January 1952, will be pre-
sided over by Lieutenant-General Sir Archibald 

• Nye. 
In.àddition to the High Cbmmissioner, the 

United Kingdom Delegation will consist of: 
Sir Frank Lee, Permanent Secretary of the 
Board of Trade; Sir Leslie PowanandMr. Martin 
Flett, H.M. - Treasury;.Sir Henry Hancock,Per-
manent Secretary, Ministry of Food, and Sir 
Eric Bôwyer, Permanent Secretary, Ministry 
of Materials. 

The Canadian members of the Cbmmittee are: 
Mr. L.D. Wilèress, Uhder-Secretary of State 
for External Affairs; Mk. J.G.:Taggart, Deputy 
Minister, Department of.Agriculture; Mk. W.F. 
Bull, Deputy Minister, Department of Trade 
and Commerce, and Mk. J.J. Deutsch, Assistant 
Deputy Minister, Department of Finance. 

* * * * 

Receipts of crude oil at refineries in 
1952 totalled 141,300,000.barrels as compared 
with 130,300,000 in 1951. Receipts of Canadian 
crude rose to 58,900,000 barrels from 47,200,- 
000, and receipts of imported crude declined 
slietly to 82,500,000 barrels from 83,100,- 
000. 

IRON ORE 'EXPANSION:  Canada's production 
of iron ore in 1952 -- 4,647,373 tons, valued 
at $34,186,286 -- increased 11;2% oN:er pro-
duction in 1951, Expansion  at producing pro-
perties together with new developments in-
dicate a continually increasing output during 
the years ahead, according to the Department 
of Mines and Technical Surves. • 

In.the field of iron ore development and 
general exploration, 1952 was an exceedingly 
.active year in Canada. In Labrador-New eleliebec, 
Iron  Ore Company of Canada continued with-the 
construction of railway, terminal, power, 
dock, and i townsite facilities at a rapid rate. 
At Marmora, insoutheastern Chtario, the strip-
Pingof limestone overburden was ..commenced 
at a rate of about 30,000 tons per day. General 
exploration for iron ore was particularly 
active in New IÇUebec, in southeastern Chtario, 
and on the. Pacific Coast of British Columbia,  
but was.not confined to those areas. 

The outlook for 1953 with respect both to 
iron ore output from producing mines and ex-
ploration activity by producing and non-
producing companies, is excellent. The major . 
increases in iron ore production, however, 
will.not take place until 1954 and 1955. 

* * * * 
NATO'DELEGATION.-  . The Department of Exter-
nal Affairs announced on April 14 thataMinis-
terial Meeting of the North Atlantic Cbuncil 
will.be held in Paris commencing on April 23. 
Canada will be represented by Mr. Brooke 
Claxton, Minister of National Defence; Mr. 
D.C. Abbott, Minister.of Finance and Mr. L.B. 
Pearson, Secretary of State for External Af-
fairs. Their chief advisers will be Mr. L.D. 
Wilgress, Under-Secretary of State for Ex-
ternal Affairs, Mk. A.D.P. Heeney, Permanent 
Representative of Canada to the North  Atlantic 
Council, Lieutenant-General Charles Foulkes, 
Chairman, Chiefs of Staff, and Mr. J.J..De-
utsch, Assistant Leputy Minister of Finance. 

The Ministerial Meeting is expected to last 
2-3 days and will be preceded by meetings of 
the Military Cbmmittee and by joint meetings 
of the Military Cbmmittee and the North Atlan-
tic Council. Among the main tasks of the 
Ministerial Meeting will be completidn of 
the 1952 Annual Review, and consideration of 
recent developments of common concern. 

* * * 

TVSALES EXCEED RADIO'S.  Domestic sales of 
television sets by Canadian producers rose 
sharply again in 1952 while radio sales con-
tinued the decline of the previous year, with 
the result that television sales exceeded 
radio sales in value for the first time. Dur-
ing the year 137,236.television sets were.sold 
for $60,659,412 and 568,884 radio receiving • 
sets for $50,125,290. In 1951, 574,232.radios 
were sold for $51,452,212, while television 
sales totalled only 39,185 sets sold for 
$20,835,908. 
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CONSULATE ' GENERAL ' AT SEATTLE:  The Depart-
ment of External Affairs announced on April 17 
the opening of a Canadian Consulate General at 
Seattle, Wash., and the appointment as Consul 
General there of Mr. C.N. Senior, Who has been 
serving as Canadian Consubat San Francisco 
since 1948. Mr.. Senior will take up his new 
duties in Seetember. 

Charles Norman Senior was born in Toronto„ 
on Ottober 22, 1891. Except for three years 
during World War I when he served with the 
Canadian Expeditionary Force, Mr. Senior was 
engaged in newspaper work from 1909 until 
1934, serving in various editorial capacities 
for Toronto, Vancouver  and Victoria  newspapers. 

From 1935 until 1938, Mr. SeniorwasPrivate 
Secretary and Executive Assistant to the Rt. 
Hon.  In  Mackenzie, Minister of National Ee-
fence and later Minister of Pensions and Na-
tional Health and of Veterans' Affairs. From 
1943 to 1946, he was Secretary of the General 
Advisory ComMittee on Demobilization and Re-
habilitation. Mr. Senior joined thelepartment 
of External Affairs in April, 1948, and was 
appointed Consul at San Francisco later that 
year. 

The Seattle Consulate General will serve 
the States of Oregon, Washington, Idaho and 
Montana, and the territory of Alaska, which 
were formerly served by the Canadian Cbnsulate 
General in San Francisco. 

* * *.* 

WHEAT'SVPPLIES'UP:  Supplies of wheat re-
maining on or about March 1 this year in the 
four major wheat exporting countries Uhited 
States, Canada, Argentina, and Australia -- 
for export and carryover at the end of their 
respective crop years amounted to 1.468.200,- 
000 bushels, some 66 per cent greater than the 
885,600,000 available a year ago, according to 
the Maith issue of the Bureau's wheat review. 

Supplies on March 1 this year (in millions 
of bushels) were as follows, with last year's 
figures in brackets: United States, 668.2 
(411.6); Canada, 533.3 (391.2); Argentina, 
160.3 (2.1); and Australia, 106.4 (80.7). 

Exports of Canadian wheat as grain in Feb-
ruary amounted to 14,000,000 bushels, the 
lowest monthly total for the current crop 
year. Wheat shipments during February may 
normally be expected to be lower than those 
of other winter months, but an additional 
factor this year was the strike of elevator 
workers at several of the larger West  Coast  
terminals normally.handling a substantial 
share .of the expért movement. 

* * * * 

Canada spent $344,600,000 or $24 per person 
on its highways in 1951, $56,700,000 or 20 per 
cent more than the $277,900,000 or $20 per 
person spent in 1950, and wound up the year 
with 567,155 miles of highways for a net gain 
of 1,619 miles. 

DR_ADENAGER'S VISIT:'At'the invitation of 
the Cevernment of Canada, Dr. Kbnrad Adenauer, 
Chancellor and Foreign  Minister of the. Federal 
Republic of Germany, is visiting Ottawa on 
Friday and Saturday, April 17-.18. He is ac-
companied by his dauàhter,  Dr.  Lotte Adenauer, 
Professor Et. Walter Hallstein, State Secre-
tary of Foreign Affairs, Dr. Vollrath Freiherr 
von Maltzan, Chief, Office of Foreign Trade, 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Mr. Hans Heinrich 
von Herwarth,.Chief of Protocol, Mr. Félix von 
Eckardt, Chief, Press and Information Office, 
Dr. Alexander Bbeker, Cbunsellor, Ministry of 
Foreign Affairs. 

* * * * 

DWELLING RENTALS:  While the proportion of 
Canadian dwellings in all rental groups from 
$30 up rose in the decade between censuses, by 
far the largest increase was among dwellings 
rented for $60 and over, according to a 1951 
Census bulletin on rents and mortgages pub-
lished by the .Dominion  Bereau of Statistics. 
In the ten years the percentage of dwellings 
rented for $60 and over increased to more than 
six times the 1941 figere, while the percent-
age rented for $50 to $59 more than trebled, 
the percentage rented for $40 to $49 more than 
doubled, and the percentage rented for $30 to 
$39 rose by more than one-third. 

* * 

	  'Côntinuing demand for 
overseas telecommunication serviCes from grow-
ing Canadian sources is given as the major 
reason for another profitable year of opera-
tion by theemadian Overseas Telecommunication 
Corporation. The third annual report of the 
Crown  Company  was tabled in the Hbuse of Cbm-
mons on April 14. The Cbrporation's excess of 
income over expense amounted to slightly more 
than $80,000 in 1952. - 

OFFICER CADETS'TO*GERNANY: 	Twenty-six 
officer cadets of university contingents of 
the Canadian Officers Training Corps.will 
sail form Çbebec for Europe May 9 aboard the 
"Samaria" for summer training with the 27th 
Canadian Infantry Brigade in Germany. They 
will be followed by three additional drafts 
of undergraduates until all 74 officer cadets 
selected to train with the brigade have been 
despatched. 

* * * * 

RAW•FUR . VALVE DOWN:  With marked decreases 
in average pelt values, the total value of 
Canada's raw fur production declined to  $24,-
199.111m 1951- 52, 22 per cent below the 
previous season's $31,134,400. Ranch raised 
pelts accounted for about 42 per cent of the 
1951-52 total as compared with 36 per cent in 
1950-51. 
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WEEK' S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

PRESIDENT EISENHOWER' S  SPEECH:   . Asked in 
the House of Commons by Mr. J.A. Bradette 
(L-Cochrane) if he would "care to comment 
on the important statement made by President 
Eisenhower yesterday on the subject of world 
peace," the Secretary of State for External 
Affairs, Mk. L.B.:Pearson, made the following 
statement on April 17: 

Mr. Speaker, the President's statement 
to which the hon.member has referred 
I thihk, an inspiring and heartening decla-
ration of the gpecific purposes and policies 
of the Uhited States and as such it is of very 
great importance indeed. With the consent of 
the flouse it might be useful if I did put on 
the record one or two sentences from that 
statement because 1 think they embody prin-
ciples to Which we would be glad to subscribe 
in this House and in this country. 

The President emphasized in his statement 
the "readiness of the free nations to welcome 
iincerely any genuine evidence of peaceful 
purpose enabling all peoples again to resume 
their common quest of just peace." Then he 
went on to state in this connection that a 
new leadership has assumed power in the Soviet 
Union. "This new leadership," he said,"con-
fronts a free world aroused, as rarely in its 
history, by the will to stay free," and "this 
free world knows--out of the better wisdom 
of experience that vigilance and sacrifice are  

the price of liberty." Mr. Eisenhower then 
added: 

"This is - the kind of free world Which the 
new Soviet leadership confronts..It is a world 
that demands and expects the fullest respect 
of. its rights and intekests. It is a world 
that will always accord the same respect to 
all others." 

The President stated that "the first great 
step along this way must be the conclusion of 
an honourable armistice in Korea," and that 
"this means the immediate cessation of hos-
tilities and the prompt initiation of poli-
titical discussions leading to the holding of 
free elections in a united Korea." In that 
connection, Mr. Speaker, some additional hope 
has been given to the possibility, at - least, 
of an armistice taking place by unanimous 
decision of the United Natéons Pblitical Cbm-
mittee yesterday on a resolution on this sub-
ject. 

The President went on to indicate in elo-
quent words that "the peace we seek, founded 
upon decent trust and co-operative effort 
among nations, can be fortified not by weapons 
of war but by wheat and by cotton; by milk and 
by wool; by meat and by timber and by rice. 
These are words that translate into every Ian- .  
guage on earth. These are needs that Challenge 
this world in aims. This idea of a just and 
peaceful world is not new or strange to us." 
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'Then Mr. Eisenhower made-a proposal which 
must, I am sure, arouse the.intereat of all 
peoples, to the effect that "the United States 
Government is ready to ask its people to join 
with all nations in devoting a substantial 
percentage of the savings achieved by dis-
armament to a  fund.  for  world aid and recon-
struction.  The  purposes of this great work," 
he added, "would be to help.other peoples to 
develop the undeveloped areas of the world, 
to stimulate profitable and fair world trade, 
to assist all peoples tb know the blessings 
of productive freedom." He said: 

"I know of nothing I can add to make plain-
er the sincere purpose of the-Uhited States." 

This statement of purpose which I have just 

mentioned is one to which I am sure, Mr. 

Speaker, this House and the people of Canada 
would be glad indeed to subscribe. 

* * * * 

PANADA- 1U:K.'TRADE'CONWITTEErThe.  Department 
of External Affairs announced on April 17.that 
the Canada-United  Kingdom Continuing Cbmmittee 
on Trade and Economic Affairs has concluded 
the current series of meetings WhiCh opened on 
April 15 under the éhairmanàhip of Sir Archi-
bald - Nye, High Commissioner for the United  
Kingdom.. 

The.Cbmmiétee reviewed a wide range of 
economic questions of mutual concern, in-
cluding developments in the field of inter-
national trade and payments since the Common-
wealth Prime Ministers' ConferenceinNovember, 
1952. Views were exchanged on the economic 
prospects in the  two countries and on their 
prospective balance-of-payments. 

There was agreement that it would.be  to 
the mutual advantage of the United Kingdom 
and Canada for oontinuing efforts to be made 
by both countries to secmre an increase in 
United Kingdom exports to Canada and in United 
Kingdom participation in Canadian development. 
Note  was taken with appreciation of the relax-
ations which the United Kingdom Gôvernment 
have introduced in import controls and the 
hope was expressed that continued progress in 

that direction would be practicable. 
The Members of the Cbmmittee, which is not 

a negotiating body, will.now report the re-
sults of their conversations to their re-
spective Governments. 

* * * 

CANADA - YEAlrBOOK:  The 1952-53. issue of the 
Canada  Year  Book  was released APril 20 by the 
Dominion Bureau of Statistics. The official 
annual compendium of information on the ec-
onomic and social development of the nation, 
the Year Book centains extensive statistical 
material and analytical commentary designed 
to describe and co-ordinate essentiàl elements 
in the progress of Canada. 

BUCKINGNAIUPALACE'GUARIY:  For the first 
time in peacetime history Canadian soldiers 
are to mountafulf guard.at  Buckingham Pàlace. 

A composite detachment from the Aètive 
Army's Cbronation contingent will relieve The 
Household Brigade of guard duty at the Palace 
on Friday; June 5. 

The troops will represent The Royal Cana-
dian Regiment, Princess Patricia's Canadian 
Light Infantry and Le Royal 22e Régiment. 

The guard, personnel of which will not be 
selected until the contingent reaéhes England, 
will  consist of 54 officers and men. This 
figure includes one captain, three lieuten-
ants, two warrant officers or senior NCO's, 
two sergeants, four corporals or lance-corpo-
rals and 42 privates. 

For 24 hours the Canadian soldiers will 
guard Her Majesty with all the pomp and time-
honored tradition associated with the world-
famous ceremony. 

The detachment, in addition to its duties 
at Buckingham "Palace,  will also provide-a. 
guard  for Clarence House, residence of the 
gieen Mother. 

* * * * 

TRAVEL. AGREEMENT:  The  Department  of.  Ex-
ternal Affairs announced on April 20 that 
an agreement has been concluded between the 
Gbvernments of Canada and the Federal Republic 
of Germany for the purpose of facilitating 
travel between thé two countries. Under this 
agreement,.effective May 1, Canadians in pos-
session oUValid.passportà:.Will -mot require 
German visas when visiting the Federal Re-
public for periods not exceeding three con-
secutive months. 

Under the new agreement, citizens of the 
Federal Republic visiting -Canada, who are 
bona fide non-immigrants, may receive free 
of charge in Germany visas valid for an un-
limited number of entries to Canada during a 
period of twelve months. 

This agreement does not affect existing 
Canadian or German laws and regulations re-
garding immigration, temporary.or permanent 
residence, and employment or occupation of 
foreigners. 

Visa modification arrangements, similar 
to that concluded with the Federal Republic 
of Germany, are already in force with Belgium, 
Denmark, France, Italy, Luxembourg, Monaco, 
Netherlands, Norway, Sweden and Switzerland 
(including Liechtenstein). Canadian visitors 
may also enter the French, United  Kingdom and 
United States Zones of Austria without visas. 

este  

Of Canada's total telephone pole line 
mileage of 249,638 in 1951, 9,707 miles were 
underground conduits and 3,447 were buried 
cable. 
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ECONOMIC REVIEW AND FORECAST 
..5 

MR—Mere STATEINUM  "The simplest way 
I can describe  the  present economic situation 
in Canada  is to say that at no time in the 
past have Canadians been more prosperous," 
said the Minister of Trade and Commerce,  Mr. 
C.D. Howe, in a statement on economic con-
ditions in  the  House of Cbmmons on April 17: 

"In spite of the predictions of recessions 
and depressions 'that were made from time to 
time the fact is that the pace of Canadian 
production has rarely faltered since the end 
of the war. Our country has attracted the 
attention of the  world because of.its economic 
stability and rapid development.... 

"Turing the course of 1952," he proceeded, 
in part, "'the Cbnadian economy adjusted itself 
to  the  defence effort and achieved balance  • t 
a high level of activity. The establishment 
of new capacity in raw material producing in-
dustries helped to eliminate shortagea of key 
materials such . as steel and cement. Inter-
nationally,.the supply situation improved to 
the point where it became possible to get 
along without international allôcation of most 
essential materials. Just a few scarce  mate-
rials - remain under international allocation. 

MHere in Canada consumer buying gradually 
increased during the year and gave a sub-
stantial boost to employment in the industries 
producing .both hard and soft goods. In the 
final quarter of 1952, for example, about 1 4 
per cent more goods passed over retail count-
ers than in the  same quarter of 1951. 

PRODUCTION RISE 

"Tb show the  extent of the improvement let 
me particularize for a moment. Cbmparing the 
latter part of 1952 with the same period of 
1951, production levels were running about 20 
per cent higher in the case of motor vehicles; 
67 per cent higher in the case of refrigera-
tors; 92 per cent in the case of washing ma-
chines; and 135 per cent ih  the case of elec-
tric stoves. And now we have a new television 
industry which sold about 75,000 units from 
the factories  in the  fourth quarter of 1952...." 

With a few exceptions, he said, Canadian 
industries are working close to capacity. He 
went on: 

"As a result total output, the gross na-
tional production, reached $23 billion, com-
pared wieh $21.4 billion Ln 1951. The physical 
change, after eliminating  the  effectoliptices, 
was about a 6 per cent increase. Even after 
excluding the effects of the phenomenal crops 
harvested on the prairies, the increase com-
pared favourably with that achieved in any 
previous post-war years. It was a year of 
notable progress in standards of living for 
the Canadian people. But it was also a year 
devoted to the develdpment of our resources 
and to the building up of capacity to make 
possible an even higher standard of living in  

the future. Capital investment absorbed no 
less than 22 - pér cent of our national output. 

"So great indeed has been the rate of capi-
tal investment in post-war years that many 
people have wondered how long it could con-
tinue. Yet each year when we survey the in-
tentions of businessmen and public bodies we 
find that they are planning to spend more on 
capital account than they did the,year before. 
This year is no exception. There is avery-.rea-
son to believe that investment outlays will 
show a further significant increase in 1953. 

"During the past two years an increased 
proportion of capital outlays has been direct-
ed toward expansion in industries of particu-
lar importance to Canada's over-all prepared-
ness such as mineral and hydro deielopments, 
strategic raw material processing and new 
plants for  the  production of defence and other 
heavy equipment. While this expansion of basic 
industry is still proceeding, some of the 
major programmes undertaken within the last 
two or three years are well on their way to 
completion.... 

CAPITAL EXPENDITURE 

"In total it is now estimated ehat the 1953 
capital expenditure programme will involve 
outlays of $5.4 billion compared with $5.1 
billion expended last year. This estimate is 
based for the most part on a recent survey 
of the investment intentions of business, in-
stitutions and governments.... 

"If investment plans for 1953 are realized, 
this will be the sixth consecutive year in 
which capital outlays have reached more than 
20 per cent of total national production...." 

Turning to trade matters he said, in part: 
"Exports continued to advance last year. 

They amounted in total in 1952 to $4.4 bil-
lion, an increase of $400 million over  1951, 

 ehe previous highest year. The total value of 
imports in 1952 remained at about the same 
levels as the year before. 

"Each time in recent years that I have 
reported further advances in our exports, I 
have been asked whether we are really selling 
larger quantities of goods or whether the 
increased values may not simply reflect hiàher 
prices. In 1952 the volume of exports in-
creased by even morethantheir total value.... 

"In the present crop year we expect to ex-
port all the wheat ehat can be handled by our 
transportationandstorage facilities. The con-
tinuing world-wide demand for our major ex-
port products and the relative stability of 
our export prices provide evidence of the 
basic strength of Cbnada's position in world 
trade.... 

"In my view we have been fortunate in Ca-
nada to have the great markets of the United  
States open and receptive to our goods. We ' 
have certainly taken advantage of our op- 
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Of the 3,409,295 occupied dwellings in 
-Canada in 1951, 1,442,595 or over 42% had a 
passenger automobile. In 1941, only 944,591 or 

4 
less than 38% of the 2,575,744 households had 
a car. 

(C.W.B. April 24, 1953) 

portunities in that direction, and Canadian 
exports to the United States have risen to a 
level of $2.3 billion. 

"Airing these years  the  Government has done 
everything possible to encourage and assist 
the reeovery of our exports to those countries 
overseas which are our traditional customers. 
I am pleased to say that almost all of the 
$400 million increase which took place in  our 
exports in 1952 went to countries overseas. 
Very little of the increase took place in ex-
ports to the United States, where we just 
about maintained our position last year and 
even improved it a little bit. Consequently 
the percentage of our exports going to the 
United States has declined.steadity, which 
I am sure all hon. members will agree is a 
healthy sign. In 1950, 65 per cent of our 
total exports went to the United States; in 
1951 the figure was down to 59 per cent and 
in 1952 it was.down to 54 per cent. Our  ef-
forts  to diversify our exports have been pay-
ing off. 

"It has been encouraging to see  the  way in 
which the trade and financial position of the 
United Kingdom has improved in recent months. 
Such improvement is a good thing for Canada 
from every point of view. Canada participated 
fully in the recent Commonwealth Economic 
Conference, as hon. members are aware. We 
may be greatly encouraged also by  the  increas-- 
ing amount of international agreement about 
what needs to be done to solve the trade and 
financial problems of the sterling area and 
western.Europe. Many of the countries concern-
ed are showing signs of moving in the riiht 
direction.... 

EUROPEAN'MARKET 

"We have substantially improved our sales 
to Europe, Latin America and other foreign 
countries overseas. The total of these exports 
increased by $240 million to just short of $1 
billion. Germany has increased its Canadian 
purchases substantially so that it is  now  
the second largest European market for our 
products. Here again ‘heat accounted for much 
of the increase. Most other European countries 
are now buying more Canadian goods, including 
Belgium, our largest European market. 

"In Asia the most notable increases took 
place in our exports to Japan. Sales to Japan 
rose to the point where they were in excess 
of $100 million in 1952. From the Canadian 
point of view the increasing importance of 
the Japanese market has become more and more 
apparent in each recent year.... • 

"Canada and the United States continue to 
be each other's best customers. This exten-
sive trade is both a cause and a result of the  
cordial commercial relations which have been 
developed over the years. Both countries have 
fostered the development of trade, across 
our joint borders and with the world at large. 

Both Canada and the United States have at-
tempted as much as possible to solve numerous  

trade problems, not by restrictive measures 
but by reducing trade barriers and expanding 
the opportunities to trade. With the recent 
change of administration in the United States 
Government, I feel confident and hopeful that 
problamsofcommercial relations between Canada 
and the United States can continue to be dealt 
with along these lines. 

"This is not to say that there have been 
no problems or differences between Canada and 
the United States. At every appropriate.op-
portunity  the  Government has made clear to the 
Government of the United States that basic 
principles are being infringed by the im-
position o£ import controls upon dairy pro-
ducts in the United States. We have made 
clear, furthermore, the importance we attach 
to the passageofcustoms simplification legis-
tation in the United States, to facilitate 
trade and to fulfil the agreements which were 
entered into at Geneva in 1947.... 

"Over the years Canada has become one of 
the world's most important trading nations, 
and our standing in that respect has never 
been higher than it is today. That this is so 
is due primarily to the capacity and enter-
prise of the Canadian people and to  the  extent 
and variety  of the  resources which they have 
at dheir command...." 

Mr. Howe then went on to review the work 
of his department. 

* * * * 

elITO ENTRIES'AT'NEUPEAK:  'Foreign ve-
hicles entering Canada on traveller's vehicle 
permits in March totalled 71,559 -- a new peak 
for the month. This was 15 per cent above test 
year's March total of 62,515. Cumulative en-
tries for the first quarter of dhis year also 
rose 15 per cent to 176,424 as compared with 
153,067 in the similar 1952 period. 

* * * * 
LABOUR INCORE:  Following the usual sea-
sonal decline of economic activity, estimated 
Labour income for January declined to $931,- 
000,000.from $958,000,000 in the preceding 
month. The current total was up 10 per cent 
over last year's January figure of $846,000,- 
000. 

* * * * 

$775;080000 'RETAIL 'TRADE:  Canada's re-
tail trade in February was valued at  $775.-
080,000, an increase of 4.6. per cent over last 
year's corresponding total of $741,157,000, 
according to the Bureau's monthly estimate. 
All regions and 14 of the 20 trades shared in 
the gain. 

* * * 
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CONSTRUCTIVE CONVERSATIONS WITH  DR. ADENAUER 

O 

CHANC112.01e'S VISIT:  'Following is the text 
of a joint communiqué issued on April 18 at 
the conclusion of the visit to Ottawa of:Dr:: 
Konrad Adenauer, Chancellor of the Federal 
Republic.of Germany: 

The Prime Minister of Canada and the Min-
isters of Finance, National Defence, and Citi-
zenship. and Immigration, have had friendly and 
constructive conversations with the Chancellor 
of the Federal Republic•of Germany and his 
State Secretary of Foreign Affairs. The Cana-
dian Minister of Trade and Commerce has also 
had a frank and helpful exchange of ,riews.wieh 
the Chief of the Foreign Trade Office of the 
German Ministry of Foreign Affairs. 

Adenauer and Mr. St. Laurent agreed 
that their two countries wére now engaged in 
the same struggle for the defence of freedom 
and for peaceand that renewed hope for success 
in ehis struggle.lay in the growing strength 
and unity of the free world..Dx. Adenauer 
expressed his pleasure that Canadian troops 
were the first to be in Germany as part of the 
N.AIO'defence force, and that Canada was the 
first country to ratify the NA10-EX protocol. 
Mr. St. Laurent, for his part, was gratified 
by continuing efforts for closer European 
co-operation, in which the German Government 
was playing a constructive and helpful part. 
This. European development was considered in 
Canada to be an important aspect of the grow-
ing Atlantic community. The Prime Minister 
and the Chancellor shared the. view that the 
sincerity of recent Sino-Soviet overtures 
would be tested by the willingness of these 
Cemmunist regimes to take practical steps to 
reduce international tensions both in.Europe 
and the Far East. • 

Dr. Adenauer and State Secretary Hallstein 
expressed their appreciation of the immigra- 

* * * 

tion policy of the Canadian Government, under 
which a substantial number of Germans had 
settled in Canada over the last two years. At 
the same time.they noted the enormous dif-
ficulties still•facing the Federal-Republic 
and the authorities of West Berlin,  not only 
in the assimilation of the millions of persons 
driven from their homes immediately following 
the war,butalso in providiMg . care and - shelters. 
for the growing stream of refugees now coming 
from the Eastern Zone of Germany. Mr. Harris 
said that the Canadian Gevernment was fully 
aware of the heavy load imposed upon the 
Gevernment of the Federal Republic.and the 
authorities of West Berlin in this connection, 
and agreed that the procedures for the examin-
ation of refugees should be as expeditious as 
possible consistent with the requirements of 
Canadian immigration regulations. 
• Discussions on commercial and financial 
matters revealed an identity of view on the 
desirability of liberal policies leading to an 
extension of multilateral trade and, eventu-
ally, totle free convertibility.of currencies. 
giestions of trade opportunities open to Cana-
dian and  rman producers were also discussed, 
and useful ideas exèhanged regarding the means 
by which an expansion of German-Canadian trade 
might be effected. Technical questions re-
lating to sequestered German assets and other 
matters were also discussed..1t . was also felt 
.desirable for the two Governments to consider 
further the question of giving effect to cer-
tain pre-war agreements between them or, al-
ternatively, of negotiating new and broader 
agreements in certain instances. 

Dr. Adenauer and Mr. St. Laurent expressed 
confidence that German-Canadian friendship 
within the community of peaceful and demo-
cratic nations would deepen and grow.. 
* * 

INDUSTRIAL'REPORT:'The  Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics has released its annual report on 
the geographical distribution of the manu-
facturing industries of . Cànada for the year 
1950. The report contains an historical sum-
mary of principal statistics -- number of est-
ablishments, employees, salaries and wages, 
cost of materials, and gross and net values 
of products -- for Canada as a whole from 1870 
to 1950, as well as provincial figures for 
representative years from 1917. 

* * * * 

FROM SOUTH'AFRICA:  Brigadier Pieter De 
Waal, CB, CBE, newly appointed  Naval,  Army and 
Air Adviser to the High COmmissioner for the 
Union of South Africa will arrive in Ottawa 
this week to present his credentials to the 
Protocol Division, Department of External 
Affairs. 

DUTCH BANDSMEN:  Forty-eight Dutch musi-
cians have thus far been accepted into the 
Canadian Army and the first group of these 
will reach Canada by air about April 25, it 
was announced at Axmy Headquarters on April 
20. Highly qualified instrumentalists, the 
Dutch bandsmen will be distributed among Army 
Command bands when they reach Canada. 

Byan agreement between the Canadian Govern-
ment and that of The Netherlands khey.will 
retain their Dutch citizenship, but after a. 
certain period will be given the opportunity 
to apply for Canadian citizenship if'they so 
desire. They have enlisted in the Canadian 
Army for either:three or six years terms. 

* * * * 

Canadas  railways retired 180 old loco-
motives during 1951 and put 240 new ones in 
service, for a net gain of 60. 

1 
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WELCONE'TO'CROWN'PRINCE: 	His Imperial 
Highness the Crown Prince of Japan was a visi-
tor in the House of Commons on April 20. The 
Prime Minister, Mr. St. Laurent, from his 
place in the House, took note of the occasion 
in the following statement: 

"Mr. Speaker, I think all hon. members 
would wish me to mention at this time that we 
are honoured today Dy the presence in the 
Diplomatic Gallery of His Imperial Highness 
the Crown Prince of Japan. I am sure we are 
all unanimaus in wishing to extend to'him a 
most warm welcome on this occasion. His Im-
perial Highness is visiting Canada on his way 
to' London to attend the Cbronation of our own 
beloved sovereign Queen Elizabeth. The devoted 
affection we all have for our own sovereign 
makes it quite easy for us to understand the 
high regard in which his illustrious father 
and the imperial family are held by  the .people  
of Japan. 

"His Imperial Majesty the Emperor of Japan 
is a symbol of his State, and of course the 
history of the relations between Japan and 
the Western World was darkened by heavy shad-
ows during the tragic years of war. But that 
is now something of the past. I think that the 
presence here of His Imperial Highness the 
Ctown Prince, and the important mission on 
which he is engaged at this time, is a happy 
confirmation of the fact that those tragic 
years were of short duration and were; in 
fact, repugnant to the intimate feelings of 
all the peoples of the nations who were en- 

• gaged in war during those tragic years. This 
mission of His Imperial Highness is a happy 
omen of better relations between our peoples, 
and of a more effective and keener desire in 
all our countries to work together for the 
welfare of the whole free human race. 	• 
. "We are most happy to welcome His Royal 
Highness and:to say to him that we hope he is 

• enjoying, and will enjoy, his visit throughout 
Canada, and that he will take.back to his 
Cluntry the.knowledge that there is a genuine 
good will toWards his country in this land of 
ours which, like his own, borders on this 
great highway of the Pacific Ctean which has 
been, and will continue to be, a highway for 
the maintenance of political, economical and 
trade reratiOnshiPsthat will be mutually -
beneficial to our two peoples." 

The Leader of the Opposition, Mk. George 
Etew, added his greeting. 

* * *  

(C.W.B. April 24, 1953) 

SEAWAY'DELAY:  "Deal gently with all those 
to be affected by the St. Lawrence develop-
ment," was the theme of an address by the Min-
ister of Transport, Mr. Lionel Chevrier, to 
the Former Members of Council Association in 
Toronto on April 21. 

"Deal gently with thèm," he said, "because 
they have lived on their farms for genera-
tions, and because there will be delicate 
problems in the moving of their homes, their 
schools, their churches, their cemeteries, 
and much else that they hold dear." 
• Referring to hearings before a Foreign 
Relations sub-committee of the U.S. Senate, 
Mr. Chevrier noted, "the opinion was expressed 
that it would be a mistake for the United 
States to allow us to build the seaway alone." 
He said "that pointhasalready been determined 
and the United States has concurred in our 
decision to build it alone." He reminded his 
audience that the United States and Canada had 
made joint application to the International 
Joint Commission for the development of power 
"with the explicit understanding that Canada 
would build the seaway alone." 

The Minister of Transport said that the 
Wiley Bill before the Senate Foreign Relations 
Committee was "unquestionably intended to be 
helpful" but that it "in effect only helps to 
delay the ppwer application" now before the 
Federal Power Commission. "It is however in-
finitely better than the Lehmin Bill," he 
added, "which would have us begin all over 
again and put us back where we were in 1941." 

The Minister described seaway delays in 
Washington as "frustrating". The final delay 
is in the authorizing of an entity to join 
with Ontario Hydro indeveloping power. "Speak-
ing diplomatically, this'is a simple ques-
tion ,"  he said, but added that "speaking from 
the point of view of politics in the country 
to the south it becomes a matter of some com-
plexity." 

Mr. Chevrier pointed out "that  Canada and 
Canada alone has built and paid for every 
canal that has ever been built, and every 
important channel improvement, from Lake Erie 
to the sea," spending over $300,000,000 on 
them. Canada is "ready to provide the funds 
for the present project," he said, "but this 
time we need some effective co-operation from 
the United States." There are many projects 
in. Canada and elsewhere on which this country 
has extended every co-operation,to the United 
States, he stated, and now "we ask for similar 
co-operation from them." 

GRAIN STOCKS HIGH:  Total stocks of the five 
major Canadian grains in allNorthAmerican 
positions excluding Newfoundland -- at 
March 31 this year were estimated at 1,165, 
400,000 bushels, second only to the record 
1,353,400,000 bushels on hend at March 31, 
1943, according to the annual Meréh-end survey 
issued at 3 p.m. April 22 by the Dominion 
Bureau of Statistics. 

* * * * 

MITGOMERY PO - OPEN  	 Field Marshal 
Viscount Montgomery, who visited Ottawa last 
week for conferences with the Government and 
military authorities, will officially open the 
1953 Canadian National  Exhibition  at Toronto, 
it was announced by C.N.E. authorities on 
April 17. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

IMMIRTSTP, WORTS  DOW:  Canada 's total 
commodity exports during March continued the 
downtrend in value ofthetmm preceding months, 
in spite of a substantial rise to the U.S. 
while commodity imports moved upward for the 
third successive month as compared with the 
corresponding months of 1952, the result being 
an overall import surplus both in the month 
and three months, according to preliminary 
summary figures on the month's foreign trade 
released April 28 by the bominion Bureau of 
Statistics. 

Total exports - domestic and foreign - in 
March were valued at $313,000,000, down nearly 
13 per cent from the value of $359,300,000 for 
March 1952. Aggregate value for. the - thiee 
months ending March was $913,900,000as against 
$1,001,800,000, a decrease of 8.8 per cent. 
In contrast, the value of imports in the month 
rose over 10 per cent to an estimated $360,- 
400,000 compared with $327,000,000 last year, 
raising the three-month aggregate almost nine 
per cent to $998,200,000 as against $916,- 
100,000. 

Based on the estimate for imports, Canada 
thus had an import surplus of $47,400,000 in 
trade with all countries Ln March and of $84,- 
300,000 in the three months. These figures 
compare with an export surplus of $32,300,000 
in March and $85,700,000 in the quarter last 
year. 

Commodity exports to the United States were 
up in value in March to $206,400,000 from 
$188,700,000 a year ago, bringing the total 
for the quarter to $575,000,000 against $551.- 
700,000. Estimated value of imports, however, 
showed a greater rise to $274,300,000 for the 
month from $253,500,000 and to $764;700,000 
in the three months from $694,000,000 last 
year.Theimport . balance with the United States 
rose moderately in the month to $67,900,000 
as against $64,700,000 and for the three months 
climbed to $189,700,000, in comparison with 
$142,300,000 for the first 1952 quarter. 

. Total  exports to the United Kingdom in 
March were down sharply to $38,800,000 from 
$69,000,000 a year earlier, accounting for 
most of a decline in the three-month value 
to $124,600,000 from $157,400,000 last year. 
Ch the other hand,.imports rose in value to 
an estimated $37,600,000 in the month from 
$22,600,000, and in the three months to $95,- 
300,000 from $68,200,000. The result was an 
export surplus of only $1,200,000 in March as 
against $46,300,000 last year, and of $29,- 
300,000 for the quarter as compared to $89,- 
200,000. 

Total exports to other Commonwealth coun-
tries and to other foreign countries, and also 
imports from these countries, were down in 
value from last year both in the month and 
three months. 
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NEEDS MORE PEOPLE 

"The Government is fully aware that Canada 
needs more people, that we cannot fulfil our 
destiny and develop our resources witha pop-
ulation of only a little more than fourteen 
and a half million. The Government is fully 
aware that natural increase will not alone 
provide the population we must have. The Gov-
ernment is aware also of the fact that the 
difficult times we had in the 1930's had an 
effect on the natural increase and the number 
of Canadians reaching working age is lower 
than normal at the present time. Accordingly 
the Government will continue its programme of 
immigration to stimulate Canadian growth and 
Canadian development. 

"To give efféct to this, we are now select-
ing immigrants on a very wide basis. First 
priority, of course, is being given in all 
countries to the movement of close relatives 
of people already established in Canada.... 
However, the close relatives are only a per-
centage of those we are selecting now. For 
instance, in all countries where we have immi-
gration offices, outside of Asia, We are se-
lecting, in addition to the close relatives, 
anyone who meets our qualifications and for 
whom there are opportunities in Canada. There 
is one exception to the above; that is in the 
Nétherlands, with which country we have an •  
agreement for the selection of immigrants. 
In those countries where we have no immi-
gration offices we are able to deal only with 
cases of close relatives and cases of ex-
ceptional merit. 

"The approach will continue to be a real-
istic one, with the development of our economy 
the guiding faitor. We  shall anticipate future 

1111 I 
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SUBSTANTIAL INCREASE IN IMMIGRANTS FROM U.K. 

MINISTER'S REPORT:  Although 1952 immi-
gration statistics show a drop of 29,500 in 
the number of immigrants in comparison with 
the previous year, there was a substantial 
increase in the numbers coming from the United  
Kingdom, the Minister of Citizenship and Immi-
gration, Mr. W.E. Harris, said in his annual 
report to the House of Commons on immigration 
matters on April 23. 

Hé said, in part: 
"The figures for immigration into Canada 

in 1952 showed several very definite trends 
and of particular interest, perhaps, will be 
the substantial increase in the numbers coming 
here from the United  Kingdom. Out of a total 
of 164,498 new arrivals, 42,675 were British. 
This represents an increase of 36 per cent in 
the 'proportion of British immigrants over the 
previous year, and in actual numbers an in-
crease of more than 11,000 over 1951. 

"This increase reflects primarily, perhaps, 
the increasing interest in Canada overseas but 
it also reflects the work of our officers in 
the United Kingdom; and in this connection I 
must pay tribute to the conscientious way in 
which they  are  carrying out their duties. 
There is scarcely a niàht during the year that 
Canadian immigration officials are not holding 
meetings in the smaller towns and cities of 
Great Britain, outlining the developments that 
have taken place in this country and showing 
films.and.film strips on life and work in 
Canada.... 

DECREASE FROM 1951 

"Hon. members, of course, will have noted 
ehat the 1952 figures, show a decrease from the 
194,000 who came to Canada in 1951. I should 
explain in this connection that there were 
some unusual circumstances in 1951. It'was, 
first of all, a year in which Canada's ab-
sorptive capacity was extremely high. The 
second factor was that a great deal of ship-
ping became available in the final months of 
the year, partly due to the fact that the 
international  refugee organization was winding 
up its activities and still had ships under 
charter. These things helped to bring us a 
very heavy intake in the final months. As a 
matter of fact in October, November and Eéc-
ember of 1951 new arrivals came to Canada at 
an average rate of approximately 21,500 each 
month. That did not occur in 1952.... . 

"I have mentioned the substantial increase 
in the intake of .British immigrants. It is a 
matter of regret that I am unable to report 
to hon. members the same increase in immi-
grants from France. As the House will ap-
preciate, France itsélf is a country of immi-
gration and is not anxious to encourage emi-
gration. However, that proportion of our . pop-
ulation representing the Latin races was well 
represented among our immigrants during 1952  

and people of French, Italian and Belgian 
background totalled almost 27,000férthe year. 

"Those people from France who are coming 
here are making a splendid contribution and 
integrating well into the communities where 
they settle. For instance, during the past 
few weeks our officers in the Province of 
Quebec have been holding short courses in 
Canadian agricultural methods for newcomers. 
Approximately 50 French,speaking.new Canadians 
have been attending this course at St. John's, 
Cliebec, and I am happy to state that every one 
of these 50.  is on a farm of his own, that he 
is making progress, finding Canadian farming a 
good way of life and seeing here an opportunity 
for his children to maintain the Canadian 
tradition of the family farm. 

"All in all we have been getting - an exceed-
ingly fine type of immigrant, with the vast 
majority coming from those countries whose 
people have demonstrated in the past that 
they integrate well into Canadian communities 
and fit themselves quickly to accépt the full 
responsibility of citizenéhip.... 
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developMents as closely as we can and gear 
our immigration programme to them, realizing 
as we do that the next few years will present 
greater opportunities for the growth of the 
Canadian nation than ever before, and that 
under these circumstances there is an obliga-
tion on the Government to seize the oppor-
tunity and make the maximum use of it, not 
only in the interests of our people but in 
the interests of peace. 

"Canada has much to contribute to the peace 
of the world; and that contribution will be 
the greater as we grow in numbers, not only 
by natural Lacrease but by the addition to our 
population of others who will acquire Canadian 
ways and add something to oùr national life, 
and who are quite prepared to play their part 
in building and defending their country of the 
future." 

On April 24 Mr. Harris reported increased 
interest in Canadiah citizenship. He said, in 
part: 

CITIZENSHIP«DECLARATIONS 

"Considering the very great increase in 
immigration to Canada since the end of World 
War II we would naturally expect a substantial 
increase in the number of applications for 
Canadian citizenship. This, of course, has not 
yet occurred because of the fact that an immi-
grant must be a resident in Canada for five 
years before he can apply for citizenship. 

"Declarations of intention which precede 
the actual application for citizenihip.ace, 
however, showing an encouraging increase. 
In 1952 these totalled 13,323, exceeding by 
some 4,000 the total filed in each of the pre-
vious five years. I anticipate that this trend 
will become more noticeable, for in recent 
months the number of declarations of intention 
filed with the Department has shown a sub-
stantial increase each month over an average 
of any of the months since the Citizenship 
Act came Lato force. I would suggest that this 
increasing interest is an indication that the 
programme of training in citizenship which has 
been in operation since 1947 is beginning to 
show results...." 

* * * * 

INDIAN'HEALTH'IMPROVEHENT:  'Deaths from 
tuberculosis among the Indians of Alberta are 
now about one-third as numerous as they were 
five years'ago, the Minister of National 
Health and Welfare, Mr. Martin, disclosed 
on April 27. The total in 1952 was 34, com-
fared with about 90 in 1947. 

"An especially encouraging feature of the 
1952 record is that no tuberculosis deaths 
occurred in three bands-- the Blackfoot, 
Peigan and Sarcee," the Minister stated. 
"These bands have co-operated fully in the 
chest x-ray and treatment programmes under-
taken by Indian Health Services, and the re-
sult of their interest and co-operation is 
plaLnly evident in their health statistics." 

TRADE INSECURITIES:  Although the volume 
of trading in outstanding securities between 
Canada and other countries was heavy in Feb-. 
ruary, there resulted only a modest sales 
balance of $1,500,000, accôrding to the Bu-
reau's monthly report on the sales and pur-
chases of securities between Canada and other 
countries. This reversed in part a purchase 
balance of $5,300,000 recorded in January. The 
change reflected Lncreased non-resident in-
terest in Canadian stocks and declining in-
tereat of Canadians in United States and other 
foreign securities. 

Trade with the United States, which in 
January resulted in a capital outflow of $6,- 
400,000, was in virtual balance Ln February, 
net sales of Canadian stocks of $3,000,000 
having been offset by net repatriation of 
outstanding Canadian bonds and-debéntures. 
Trade with the United  Kingdom and with other 
countries resulted in February in sales ba-
lances of $600,000 and $900,000 respectively. 

Sales to all countries in February totalled 
$48,300,000 compared with $43,300,000 Ln the, 
preceding month and $46,100,000 in the cor-
responding month last year, While purchases 
amounted to $46,800,000 compared with $48,- 
600,000 in January and $44,700,000 a year 
ago. 

February sales to the United States amount-
ed to $42,200,000 compared with $38,700,000 
in January and $41,400,000 a year earlier, 
and the purchases totalled $42,200,000 com-
pared with $45,100,000 in January, and $40,- 
400,000 a year ago. 

* * * * 
NRC  SCHOLARSHIPS:  The National Research 
Council has granted 226 scholaràhips in sci-
ence and engineering for 1953-54, with a total 
value of $224,000. These scholarships include 
61 bursaries worth $600 each, 113 studentships 
worth $900 each, and 13 fellowships worth 
$1200 each. Nearly all of these are to be 
held in Canada. 

Special scholarships awarded for study 
abroad include 17 awards worth $1500 each 
and 7 awards worth $1200 each. These special 
scholarships are to be held in the following 
.universities: eight at London, four at Cam-
bridge, three at Oxford, two eaéh at Birming-
ham and North Carolina, and one each at the 
Massachusetts Institute of Technology, and the 
Uhiversities of Chicago,  Delaware,  Pennsylvania 
and Wisconsin. 

Che additional special scholarship at $1200 
has been awarded for study in Canada, at the 
University of Western Ontario. 

Fourteen overseas postdoctorate fellowships 
at $2500 each have been granted for work at 
the following universities: three each at 
Oxford, Cambridge and London, and one each at 
the National Institute for Medical Research, 
and the Universities of Birmingham, Leiden, 
Louvain, and Uppsala. 
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GVESTS'FROM PAKISTAN:  Four officers of the 
Civil Service of Pakistan are coming to  Canada  
this week under provisions of the Colombo Plan 
for the CO-operative Development of South and 
Southeast Asia During their stay in this 
country, these officers will study public ad-
ministration in the federal, provincial and 
municipal fields. They will also have an op-
portunity of seeing something of the agri-
cultural, industrial and social life of Cà-
nada, thereby extending the range of their 
experience. 

Twelve junior officers of the Civil  Service 
of Pakistan spent five months in Canada  last 
year. The Government of Pakistan has indicated 
that the experiment-was so successful that it 
might be repeatyd to the advantage of other 
officers and their fellow countrymen. Accord-
ingly, arrangements have been made by the 
Technical  Co -operation Service of the Inter-
national Economic and Technical Co-operation 
Division to provide a similar course of study. 

The four officers are: Ataullah Jan Khan, 
who was serving as Political Agent in South 
Wàziristan until his recent transfer from the 
Provincial Civil Service to the Civil Service 
of Pakistan;  Riazuddin Ahmad, Deputy Secretary 
to  the  Government of the Pünjab in the Depart-
ment of Finance; Husain Haider, Deputy CoM-
missioner of Sylhet, East Bengal, near the 
border of ASsam, and Hammed Reza, Deputy Com-
missioner at Montgomery, in West PUnjab. 

These Four officers will attend a series of 
introductory lectures on administration in 
Ottawa. They will ehen spend three days at the 
Institute of Islamic Studies, McGill Univer-
sity, and return for a manth in Ottawa, during 
Which they will work with the Otganization and 
Methods Service of the  Civil Service Commis-
sion. :A short tour of industr41 plants in 
Ontario will be arranged before they leave for 
Western Canada,  where they will study munici-
pal and local government procedure, and court 
procedure. It is expected that a week will be 
spent in Vancouver before they return to 
Ottawa, and leave Canada July 31 for the Unit-
ed Kingdom, completing a stay of three months 
in ehis country. 

* 0 * 0 
• 

CANADA'AT'CORONATION 'A tri - service colour 
party will head the Canadian Cbronation Con-
tingent when Commonwealth troops parade in 
London for the Coronation of Her Majesty C■Lieen 
Elizabeth. The three will lead the Canadian 
contingent in the parade, marching directly 
behind the rear rank of the Australian con-
tingent and directly in front of a detachment 
of the Royal Canadian Mounted Police. 

* *  0*  

Between 1946 and 1951 the number of Canadian 
establishments  manufacturing tobacco products 
dropped from 78 to 48, but the value of the 
industry's output rose from $82,111,234.to 
$116,488,811. 
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LIVING STANDARDS RISE:  The percentage «of 
Cànadian homes with modern plumbing, lighting, 
cooking and refrigeration facilities rose in 
the decade between censuses, with the sharpest 
increases in farm areas, according to a 1951 
Census bulletin issued by the Dominion Bureau 
of Statistics. The proportion of farm homes 
with inside running water, private bath or 
shower, private flush toilet and electric 
lighting was nearly three times as large in 
1951 as in 1941,'while the percentage with 
mechanical refrigeration was almost six times 
as great and the proportion with electric 
or gas stove nearly double. 

In'all  Canada,  2,523,605 homes or 74 per 
cent of the 3,409,295 occupied dwellings had 
inside running water  in 1951 as compared with 
1,558,586 or 60.5 per cent of the 2,575,744 
occupied dwellings in the nine provinces in 
1941. Households with private bath or shower 
numbered 1,938,095 or 56.8 per cent of the 
total in 1951 as against 1,169,760 or 45.4 per 
cent in 1941.;'dwellings with private flush 
toilet, for 2,187,025 or 64.1 per cent as 
against 1,342,198 or 52.1 per cent; homes with 
electric lighting, 2,967,035 or 87 per cent 
as against 1,780,667 or 69.1 per cent; house-
holds with mechanical refrigeration, 1,594,860 
or 46.8 per cent as against 538,535 or 20.9 
per cent, and dwellings with gas or electric 
stove, 1,699,440 or 49.8 per cent as against 
1,019,421 or 39.6 per cent. 

* * * * 

FELLOWSHIP'WINNERS.:  Through the generosity 
of Merck and Co  Limited, several Postdoctoral 
Fellowships in the natural sciences have been 
provided in recent years. The National Re-
search Council selects the winners through a 
special committee called the Merck Fellowship 
Board of  which  the  chairman is Dr. J.B. Cbllip, 
Dean of Medicine at the University of West-
ern  Ontario,  and Director of NRC's Division of 
Medical Research. 

This year's awards total $11.000.plus trav-
el allowances, with an extra $500 to each in-
stitution concerned, to help pay for special-
ized equipment. The three winners are:- 

Càsselman, W.G.B., BA., M.A., M.D., Ph.D., 
Vancouver, B.C., graduate  of the Universities 
of British Columbia and Toronto, who is to 
study cellular physiology at the University of 
Oxford.  

Fasman..G.D., B.Sc., Ph.D., Dtumheller, 
Alberta, graduate of the University  of Alberta 
and the California Institute of Technology, 
who is to study alkaloids and nucleosides at 
the Téchnische Hochschule, Zurich. 

Gingras, B.A., B.Sc., M.Sc., D.Sc., Mont-
real, graduate of the University of Montreal 
who is to study the reactions of free radicals 
in solution, at  Oxford  University. 

* * * * 

In 1952 Cànadian manufacturers sold 104,- 
035 car radios for $11,413,203. 
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1952 MINERAL PRODUCTION SETS RECORD 

$1,278365,516 'TOTAL:  Gains in five of the 
mineral-producing Provinces and in both ter-
ritories last year outweighed decreases in the 
other four Provinces to push the value of 
Canada's mineral production to a record $1,- 
278,365,516, almost $33,000,000 above the 
1951 peak of $1,245,483,595, according to the 
detailed preliminary report of the Dominion 
Bureau of Statistics. This was the sixth re-
cord year in a 'row and output value was more 
than two and one-half times the 1946 total of 
$502,816,251. 

Ontario  accounted for 34.3 per cent of the 
national value in 1952 as compared with 35.7 
per cent in 1951; 011e4ebec for 20.9 ms against 
20.5 per cent; Alberta for 15.4 as against 
13.5 per cent; British Columbia for 13.5 as 
against 14.1 per cent; Nova Scotia for 5.0 as 
against 4.8 per cent; Saskatchewan for 3.8 as 
against 4.1 per cent; Néwfbundland for 2.6 per 
-cent (unchanged); Manitoba for 1.9 as against 
2.4 per cent; New Brunswick for 1.0 as against 
0.8 per cent; the Yukon for 0.9 as against 
0.8 per cent; and the Northwest Territories 
for 0.7 per cent (unchanged). 

Canadian production of metals declined in ' 
value in 1952 to $727,916,221 from $745,588,- 
728 in 1951, with lower yields in all pro- 

* * 

ducing areas except  Nova  Scotia and the ter- j  
ritories..The value rose to $2,152,588 from 
$627 in Nova Scotia; to $8,495,954 from $7,- 
881,239 in the Nozthwest Territories; and to 
$11,144,221 from $9,732,573 in the Yukon. In 
Newfoundland it fell to $28,183,821 from  $28,-
953,585;  Queoec to $119,447,914 from $120,- 
245,192; Ontario to $357,869,850 from  $366,-
793,827;  Minitoba.to $15,881;241 from  $2].,-
620;581;  Saskatchewan to $37,690,345 froM 
$39,330,96; Alberta  to $3,023 from $3,582; 
and in British Columbia to $147,047,364 from 
$151,026,556. 

Output of non-metallic minerals climbed in 
value to $124,304,401 last year from $115,- 
706,983 in 1951,'with higher yields in all 
producing areas except  Ontario, Manitoba, 
Saskatchewan and British Columbia. In New-
foundland output value rose to $2,529,867 from 
$1,966,477; Nova Scotia to $7,612,535 from 
$7,136,298; New Brunswick to $499,240 from 
$496,341; QUebec to $92,865,911 from  $83-
833,966; and Alberta to $493,467:from $472,- 
562. Production value dropped to $12,821,331 
from $13,615,157 in Ontario; to $833,285 from 
$911,765 in Manitoba; to $2,529,140 from $3,- 
104,531 in Saskatchewan; and té $4,119,625 from 
$4,169,886 in British Columbia.  

* * 

t. 

AMBASSADOR OF CHILE:  General leodoro Ruiz 
Diez presented to His Excellency the GOvernor 
General at Gévernment Housecin April 29 his 
Letter of Credence as Ambassador Extraordinary 
and Plenipotentiary of Chile to Canada. 

General Ruiz was born at Càuquenes„Chile 
in 190 7.  After graduating from the Military 
School and the Aviation School of his coun-
try, he was sent on duty to France, Italy and 
England. In 1937, he graduated from the War 
Academy of Chile and then served as professor 
of  aerial and Military tactics and staff and 
military history.  He  was later appointed to 
the General Staff. In 1942, he was appointed 
Air Attaché  to the Chilean Embassy in Washing-
ton. In 1948, he became Air Force General of 
Chile and-retired later in the year from the 
Air Force. 

* * * * 

WHO TORONTO MEETINGS:  The Department of 
External Affairs announced on April 30 that 
three of  the  working bodies of the World Me-
teorological Organization will hold their 
sessions in Toronto  this summer. 

The World Meteorological Organization (IUD) 
is the newest Specialized Agency of the United 
Nations, and was established in March 1950. 
WMO took over the functions of the Inter-
national Meteorological Organization, a vol-
untary body which had fosterèd the development 
of meteorological services on a world-wide  

basis since 1878. WMO has a membership of 78 
nations. 

The first of the WMD-bodies to convene in 
Toronto  will be Regional Association No , IV, 
North and Central America, which will meet 
August 3-8:The Technical Commission for Aero-
logy and the Technical  Commission for Instru-
ments and Methods of Observation will meet 
from August 10 to September 5. These meetings 
will be followed by a joint meeting of the 
Royal Meteorological Society, London, the 
Canadian Branch oftheSociety and the American 
Meteorological Society, in Toronto, September 
9-15. 

* 	* 

FARM INCOME $2,000;000;000e  "Net income 
to farmers from the sale of farm products 
reached a peak of $2.2 billion in 1951," the 
Minister of Agriculture, Mr. J.G. Gardiner, 
announced while discussing his estimates in 
the House of Commons on April 27. "Estimates 
for the net income received in 1952 are placed 
at just under $2 billion. There is some in-
dication that this present satisfactory posi-
tion may be maintained. The cost of equipment 
and materials used in agricùltural production 
reached a peak in 1952 and has declined since 
that time. In January 1952 the  Dominion Bureau 
of Statistics index of equipment was 218.1 
(1935-39=100) and by January 1953 it had drop-
ped to 207.7, a decline of five percent." 

5 
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NOT SEEKING U.S. FINANCIAL AID ON SEAWAY 

MINISTER'S SUGGESTION:  The Minister of 
Transport, Mr. Lionel Chevrier, suggested in 
an address in Washington, D.C., on April 30, 
that Canada and the United States might each 
build its own canal on the 'St.  Lawrence River 
as a solution to the seaway impasse Speaking 
at the Second Heartland Conference, sponsored 
by the Great Lakes-St. Lawrence Association, 
in Washington, he said, in part: 

"It is said that Canada may not always be a 
friendly nation. I cannot conceive of our ,two 
countries living on other than friendly terms, 
nor of Canada becoming powerful enough to be 
able to afford to be unfriendly. However, if 
it is felt that  United States' interests would 
be safeguarded by the construction of a canal 
on your side of the International Section, why 
not go ahead and build and let us do *Iikeiise 
on our side? This might appear foolish at this 
time but we have done this at the Sault where 
there are two canals, one on each side  of the
boundary line, and both are pretty fully used. 
I am confident this would soon become true 
here too. 

. NOT SEEKING FUNDS 

"It is said that this would not be a profit-
able venture and that therefore it would be 
unwise for the United States to waste funds 
on the project. But we are not asking for any 
funds from you. Canada is not seeking fi-
nancial aid on the St. Lawrence seaway. Ch the 
contrary, Canada is ready, willing and anxious 
to proceed with the Seaway at her own expense 
without cost to the American taxpayer. 

"Canada has passed legislation both pro-
vincially and federally and could start the 
project tomorrow. The Ontario Hydro Electric 
Power Commission will develop the power joint-
ly with an American entity and the federal 
Government atADttawa will build the navi-
gational facilities. All that is required is 
the granting of a licence by the Federal Power . 

 Commission and the naming of an entity by the 
American GovernmenÈ, in accordance with their 
undertaking, to join with the Canadian entity 
in the developàent of power. 

"If it is felt that the Seaway is an un-
economical investment for the United States, 
and since more than 1,000 miles of the St. 
Lawrence is wholly within Canadian territory, 
this appears to me to be a good case for en-

'couraging independent action by Canada. 
"In the far North, on the East coast and on 

the West‘atast of our country, we are co-
operating with the United States in the de- 

• * * 

WHOLESALE PRICES:  Wholesale prices in-
creased slightly in March and the composite' 
index number advanced from 220.9 to 221.9 be-
tween February 14 and March 14, according to 
the Bureau's monthly report on prices and 

fence of this Continent. It is incomprehensible 
to us why the same effective co-operation 
is not forthcoming with respect to the Seaway, 
a project that.has been declared by the Per-
manent Joint Defence Board - a United States 
and Canadian body - to be urgent from the 
point of view of national defence. 

1Here let me pause to say that we in Canada 
were greatly heartened and encouraged in the 
last few days by President Eisenhower's state-
ment. His endorsation of the project in the 
interest of national security confirms the 
thinking of our two Governments down through 
the years. Let me at the same time pay . tribute 
to this Association, to the many Senators and 
Congressmen, and to all of you who for many 
years have been staunch and loyal supporters 
of this project. 

"No undertaking has been more thoroughly 
investigated in the last 30 years by our two 
countries than this one. Engineers, economists 
and experts from both countries have made 
studies and surveys and have found it to be 
feasible from an economic and engineering 
standpoint. During that time the project has 
been supported by each succeeding President 
of the United States and Prime Minister of 
Canada. 

LOGICAL'PROJECT 

"But there is more to it than this. The 
development of the Seaway is the right thing 
to do, It is the logical and the prudent thing 
to do and it is my profound conviction that 
the judgment of history will condemn those who 
oppose it. The building of the Panama Canal 
through. the  Isthmus of Panama was a logical 
project no matter at what cost. The construc-
tion of the Suez Canal  linking the Mediter-
ranean with the Red Sea was equally logical. 
Ch the question of opening the heartland of 
North America to the trade and commerce of the 
world the verdict must unquestionably be the 
same. 

"Certain  interests may be powerful enough 
to stop it for a time but in the long run 
common sense must prevail. We would like to 
see it prevail now. Not in a year's time or 
two years' time but now, because each and 
every day Canada is being hampered in her ef-
forts to expand her economy and to grow to 
greater strength. 

"Gentlemen - in the eyes of the free world 
yours is the most powerful nation on the face 
of the earth. Deal gently with the St. Law-
rence." 

* * * 

price indexes. This year's March index was 
down about four per cent from a year earlier. 
Five major component groups moved up from 
February, while one was unchanged and two de-
clined. 
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not weaken in our pursuit of NATO plans and 
policies because it well might be the deve-
loping strength of those very policies which 
had brought about the recant moves from Mbscow. 
itself. That of course is an oversimplifi-
cation of what we.said and concluded at Paris, 
but it generally represented our views." 

Mr. Pearson touched on Koreanearmistice 
hopes in discussing the work of the United  
Nations  General Assembly. In that connection 
he said: . 

"So far as the United Nations General As-
sembly is concerned, it completed a very long 
and arduous session about ten days ago, the 
latter part of  which I confess was conducted 
in a friendlier atmosphere than that to which 
we have become accustomed at  United Nations 
General Assembly meetings. The Assembly is 
not adjourned, it has merely recessed; and by 
resolution of the Assembly the President is 
instructed to call it together if the talks 
now going on at Panmunjoit should lead to an 
armistice, or on a request of a majority of 
the members. 

"Whether or not the talks will result in 
an armistice is stillamatter for speculation. 
The United States negotiators there are show-
ing the patience and perseverance ,  whiéh they  
have shown in the past, and if there is good 
will and any reasonable desire on the part of 
the Communists for an armistice it should be 
possible to achieve one. 

(Continued on P.5) 
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WEEK' S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

o 

SOVIET NOVES  DEBATED:  Soviet peace gestures 
were touched on during a general debate on 
world affairs in the house  of  Commons on May 
5. In reviewing the work of the recent Chuncil 
meeting of NATO, the Secretary of State for 
External Affàirs, Mx. L.B. Pearson, after 
dealing with other aspects, reported: 

"The other most important international 
subject that we discussed was one I have al-
ready mentioned, namely the review of recent 
Soviet Moves. Alli will say at this time about 
our conclusions on that matter--and the con-
clusions represented,1 ihink, an almost un- 

' animous opinion on the part of the Council-- 
is that we were undecided, as I think any 
reasonable person must be, as to the exact 
and continuing significance  of the  recent 

• developments. We all knew that these develop-
ments had taken place, that moves had been 
made which seemed to hold out promise for 
easing international tension; but at the same 
time we all felt that those moves might be a 
promise or might even be'a threat. 

"We felt that, in our own national defence 
policies, we should not, on the assumption 
that they represented a promise for peace, 
take any action which would leave us weaker 
if they turned out to be a threat. In other 
words it was agreed that we should be recep-
tive and sympathetic toward any genuine move 
which seemed to mean peace, that we should 
test words against deeds and that we should 

.1 
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MARCH EXPORT TOTAL DOWN 13 P.C. 

9 P.C. RISE TO U.S.:  Canada's domestic 
exports to the United States in March were 
suJstantially higher than a year ago but lower 
to all other main geographic  ares.  The tota l 

 to  ail  countries declined 13 per cent in value 
to 1307,800,000 as compared with $354,600,000 
in the corresponding month last year, accord-
ing to ehê Bureau's monthly summary bulletin. 
The drop-in total value was  the  combined re-
sult of a decrease of 10 per cent in volume 
and four per cent in prices. 

The decline in March followed decreases of 
11 per cent in February and two per cent in 
January, resulting in a nine per cent decrease 
in the January-to-March total to $900,600,000 
as against $989,000,000 a year earlier.  On  
average, volume was down five per cent and 
prices four per •cent in the quarter. 

• MAJOR COMMODITIES 

Among the major commodities inMarch there 
were declines in shipments of wheat, wheat 
flour, grains other than wheat, wood pulp, 
farm machinery, copper, zinc, lead, fish, but 
inéreases in newsprint paper, planks and 
boards, aluminum, nickel, and alcohaid bev-
erages. The decrease in wheat 'shipments was 
chiefly influenced by the strike of grain 
handlers on the Pacific coast. 

Exports to the United States rose nine per 
cent, in value in March .to $202,391,000 as 
compared with $185,250,000 a year ago, ac-
counting for 65.7 per cent or total exports 
as compared with 52.3 per cent last year. 
First-quarter total was up in value to $564,- 
301,000 from $541,847,000, and the proportion 

-rose to 62.7 per cent from 54.8 per cent 
There were general gains among the com-

modity groups of exports sent to the United 
States in March. The increases in non-ferrous 
metals and animals and animal products were 
outstanding. The former group was influenced 
chiefy by an increased volume of shipments of 
base metals, while the latter was due pri-
marily to the removal of the United States 
embargo on shipments of cattle and meats from 
Canada, There  •vi,ere also lesser increases in 

* * 
RAIL PEAKS: Both operating revenUes and 
exper—Ts= Canadian railways reached all-
time peaks in the year 1952. HeaVier volume 
of freight and passenger traffic, coupled with 
increased rates for nearly all railway 'ser-
vices brought a gain of 7.7 Per cent in oPer-
ating receipts from $1,078,917,000 in 1951 to 
$1,161,663,000. Operating expenses climbed'8 2 
per cent from $969,514,000 . to $1,049,319,000. 
The year's operating income was $60:357000 as 
against $61,482,000 the'year before. 

agricultural anc0 vegetable products, wood ane 
Paper, iron and products, non-metallic min-
erals and chemicals. Fibres and textiles am. 
miscellaneous commodities were lower in value. 

Exports to the United  Kingdom were sharply 
lower in value in March, dropping to $38,- 
525,000 from $68.557,000 in the same month 
last year, bringingthequarter total to $123,- 
934,000 as compared with $156,436,000. De-
clines were general among the major commodity 
groups, with particularly sharp decreases in 
agricultural and vegetable products (influ-
enced by the strike of grain handlers), wood 
and paper, and non-ferrous Metals. TheaniMals 
and animal products section rose in value, as 
did miscellaneous commodities. 
• With sharply reduced exports to the Union  
of South Africa, India. Australia, and Malaya 
and Singapore, shipments in" March to all other 
Commonwealth countries dropped steeply in va-
lue to $16 ; 480,000 from $33,761,000 a year 
earlier and in the January-to-March period te 
$55,796,000 from $80,997,000, 

LATIN AMER/CA 

Exports to the Latin American group of 
countries fell in value in March to $16,767,- 
000 from $22,471,000 in the corresponding 
month last year, while the ehree-month value 
dropped to  $47,875,000  from $78. 491, 000. Small-
er shipments to Brazil, Cuba, Mexico, Peru 
and Venezuela accounted for most of the de-
cline both in  the  month and quarter. Smaller 
shipments of automobiles and trucks accounted 
for the major part of these declines. 

With smaller shipments to the majority of 
thelarger markets, total exports to European 
couheries as a group declined in value in 
March to $18,256,000 from $27,537,000 in the 
corresponding month last year, and in the 
three-month period to $59,213,000 from $83,- 
643,000 To the remaining group of foreign 
countries, exports in March declined in value 
to $13,593,000 from $15,554,000 ;  but rose in 
the  three months to $45,254,000 from  $44,427,-
000,  Japan continued to be the largest market 
in dhis group. 

* * * 

PETROLEUM INDUSTRY:  Gross factory selling 
value of products - turned out by Canada's pe-
troleum products industry in 1951 was  $598,-
941,000, an increase of 17 per cent over the 
preceding year's. total of $511,516,000, ac-
cording to the Bureau's annual industry  re-
port.  Value of output of petroleum refineries 
was $587,853.000 as compared with $503,521,000 
in 1950, and of factories engaged in blending 
oils and greases, $11.088,000 compared with 
$7,995,000. 

• 
 

• 2 



ae 

3 

(C.W.B. May 8, 1953) 

'EXTENSION 0.F NATIONAL HEALTH PROGRAM 

$42,000;000 IN FIVE YEARS:  The Minister 
of National Health and Welfare, Mr. Paul 
Martin, announced on May 1 in the House of 
Commons an expansion of the federal Govern-
ment's National Health Program which will 
make an additional $42,000,000 available to 
the Provinces during  the  next five years. 

"These new grants," the Minister said, 
"will give invaluable aid to the Provinces 
in providing: .(1) better health care for moth-
ers and children; (2) better health care for 
the disabled, and (3) better facilities and 
services to help doctors diagnose their pa-
tient's illnesses. This threefold federal 
program, when fully developed, will total 
almost $11 million each year." 

In a detailed review of the proposed child 
and maternal healeh grant, he éaid, in part: 

"A grant of $2 million is proposed to help 
provide better health services for Canada's 
mothers and children. This grant, which will 
start this year at $500,000 and double next 
year and the year after, will be distributed 
on the basis of a flat • amount of $10,000 to 
each province, with the balance divided among 
the Provinces according tothenumber of birehs 
and infant deaths." 

Of the third proposed grant, he said, in 
part: 

"I come now to the last, the largest and, 
in many ways, the most significant of the  new 
grants here proposed, that for the extension 
of laboratory and radiological services. This 
grant will make possible better hçalth care 
for Canadians by providing their physicians 
with better facilities and services to detect 
disease and ill health with consequential 
benefit and great service to the people as a 
whole. Starting at 30 cents per capita, ehis 
grant will rise by 5 cents each year to a 
maximum of 50 cents per capita in the fifth 
and succeeding years. In general, the Pro-
vinces will match dollar for dollar the fed-
eral funds made available. This grant will 
total approximately $4,300,000 this year, 
rising over the next five years to about $7,- 
800,000. The per capita allotment will then 
remain unchanged, but the grant "will, of 
course, continue to increase year by year 
as our population increases...." 

DIAGNOSTIC FACILITIES 

II% must make sure now that our people in 
all parts of the country are not denied these 
diagnostic facilities, now not fully the case. 
Much has already been done, of course, under 
the hospital construction grant to develop 
more adequate hospital facilities and, under 
the other grants, to extend the diagnostic 
and laboratory facilities our doctors require 
to serve their patients effectively. This new 
grant, however, makes possible an expanded 
program for the  setting up  of modern diagnostic 
facilities, particularly in rural areas where 
they do not now exist, as well as in some other 
communities.... 

"Of particular importance will be the better 
distribution of medical personnel through-
out Canada that should result from this grant. 
One of the major reasons more doctors do not 
settle in certain areas is that facilities 
are so frequently lacking for the practice 
of the kind of medicine they are taught in 
medical schools today. This problem can, in 
part, be solved by the judicious extension 
of laboratory, X-ray and other diagnostic 
facilities and services to supplement those 
already in existence in the smaller hospi- 
tals.:.. 	 • 

"These three new grants that I have out-
lined are logical extensions of the National 
Health Program. They were decided upon only 
after the greatest consideration and in the 
light of our wide experience in bridging the 
gaps in Canada's health services. The House 
will be interested to learn that because of 
our remarkable progress in building new hospi- 

REHABILITATION 

Of the proposed rehabilitation services 
grant he said, in part: 

"The second of the new health grants, the 
rehabilitation services grant, is intended to 
provide improved health services for our dis-
abled citizens.... 

"The purpose of this new grant is to fill 
the gaps in existing programs, to help develop 
suitable services for handicapped persons not 
already provided for by Cbvernment or volun-
tary agencies. 1 have in mind such . persons as 
those who have had legs or arms amputated, the 
paraplegics, victims of accidents for whom 
there is no other provision, and all those 
suffering from the many disabling conditions 
which can cripple the human body and so tragi-
cally restrict the creative capacity of the 
human spirit.... 

"This grant for the disabled will total 
$1 million a year--for the first year it will 
be one-halÉ this amount. There will be $10,000 
a year for each province, with the balance 
divided on the basis of population. Each pro-
ject approved under this grant must fit into 
our over-all program to help our disabled 
Citizens.... . 

4 	 "Funds available under this grant will be 
used for three main purposes: -(1) for the 
training of professional rehabilitation work- . 

J 	ers; (2) for medical rehabilitation equipment; 

. 

and (3) for rehabilitation health services.... 



tais  since 1948, we now find:it possible to 
embark on these programs without imposing a 
further burden on the taxpayer. We are now 
able to divert about half of  the  hospitél con-
struction grant to offset, in large part, the 
additional expenditures proposed, and yet keep 
toward the objective established for ourselves 
five years ago...." 

* * * * 

WHO:DELEGATION:  The Department of External 
Affairs announced on May 5 that Dr. G.D. 
Cameron, Deputy Minister of Health, wi ll  head 
the Canadian Delegation to the Sixth World 
Health ASsembly which opens in Geneva May 5. 
Dr. Donald Smith, M.P., Queens-Shelbourne, 
and Et. 0.J.• Leroux, Assistant Director of 
Uealth Insurance Studies,-Department of Na-
tional Healeh and Welfare, will serve as dele-
gates, and Et. M.R. Elliott, Deputy Minister 
of Public Health and Welfare of the Province 
of Manitoba, and Mr. Bruce Williams, Permanent 
Delegation of Canada to the European Office 
of the United Nations, Geneva, will serve as 
alternate delegates. 

The Wérld Health Organization (WHO) , Whiéh 
was established as a permanent body with head-
quarters in Geneva, in September 1948, now has 
a total membership of 82 countries. Its pro-
posed budget for 1954, ihich will be reviewed 
at the forthcoming Assembly, will be approxi-
mately eight-and-a-half million dollars, of 
which the Canadian share would be approxi-
mately three per cent. In'examining the opera-
tions of WHO -,:the AaseMblylisrexpected to de- 
vote particular attention this year to the 
arrangements under which WHO participates in 
the operations of the United Nations EXpanded 
Program of Technical Assistance. The Assembly 
will also vote on the selection of a new Di-
rector-General to succeed Et. Brock Chisholm, 
viho has held this post since the inception Of 
WHO and who will be retiring . in July. 

(C.W.B.  May 8,  1953) 

PRODUCTION'RISES.  Canada's industrial pro-
duction index for February showed the usual 
seasonal pickup from the January level to 
maintain, for the two months, an advance of 
nearly 10 per cent over  the  same months in 
1952, and to record a  new  high for the  time 
of year, according to the April issue of the 
Canadian Statistical Review. 

The preliminary index for February, on the 
base 1935-39=100, stood at 239,6 as compared 
with 231.8 in the preceding month, 218.6 in 
February last year, and 212.4 in January, 
1952. The average for the  two months was 235.7 
as compared with 215.5 a year agol 

The gain in the manufacturing component in 
the  two-month period was just over nine per 
cent; mining output advanced by 11 per cent; 
and electricity and gas rose nearly eight per 
cent. 

The rise in manufacturing in the January-
February period may in part reflect  the  coming 
into production of new plant which has emerged 
from recent investment programs.:In:addiiion, 
there is the incentive of strong consumer 
purchasing. 

* * * * 

PIPED OIL:  Net deliveries of oil through 
Canadian pipe lines totalled 10,723,984 bar-
rels in January, down 124,937 barrels from 
December last and 3,659,294 barrels greater 
than in January last year .  Net  receipts of 
oil for shipment by pipe line in Canada during 
January included 4,591,612 barrels of Alberta 
crude, 48,943 of Alberta natural gasoline, 
40,429 barrels of Manitoba crude, 4,712,935 
barrels of imported crude, and 1,510,538 bar-
rels of refinery products. A daily average of 
126,237 barrels was handled in the month by 
gathering systems, up 16,325 from 109,912 
barrels in January, 1952. 

* * * * 

* * * * 

NRC MEMBERS:  Three new members have been 
appointed to the National Research Council, 
and ehree of the present members whose terms 
of appOintment.expired March 31 this year, 
have been re-appointed, for the three-year 
period to March 31, 1956, it was announced 
May 1 by Mr. C.D. HOwe, Chairman of the Com-
mittee of the Privy Council on Scientific and 
Industrial  Research.  

The new members are: • 
Et. R.F. Farquharson, KB.E., Sir John and 

Lady Eaton, Profesèor of Medicine and Head of 
the Department of Medicine, University of 
Toronto, Toronto, °ht.; Dr. E.G.D. Murray, 
0.B.E., Professor and Chairman of the  Depart-
ment of Bacteriology and Iffimunology, Faculty 
of Medicine, McGill University, Montreal, 
QUe., and Dr. David L. Thomson, Dean of the 
Faculty of Graduate Studies and Research, and 
Chairman of the Department of Biochemistry, 
McGill University, Montreal, Que. 

DAIRY.PRODUCTS'RECORIP .  Value of production 
of butter and cheese factories and conden-
saries reached an all-time high in 1951 of 
$440,798,000, an increase of 14 per cent over 
the 1950 figure of $385,736,000, according to 
the Bureau's annual report on the dairy pro-
ducts industries. Production of both creamery 
butter and cheese declined but higher prices 
for these commodities boosted their overall 
values. 

* * * * 

Wage rates in industry increased by an 
average of 8.1 per cent during the 12-month 
period preceding October 1, 1952, as compared 
with an average increase in the  preceding 12- 
month period of 12.8 per cent, according to a 
preliminary index of wage rates released on 
May 1 by the Minister of Labour. 

Preliminary figures show ehat the wage rate 
index advanced from 243.6 at October 1, 1951, 
to 263.3 at  the  same date in 1952, (based on 
rates in 1939 as 100). 

4 



(Continued from P. 1) 

SOVIET MOVES DEBATED 

"I say this because  the  latest proposal of 
the Chinese Communists and the North Korean 
Cbvernment which was submitted to  the  Presi-
dent of the General Assembly on the question 
of prisoners of war does to a very consider-
able degree bridge the  gulf which previously 
existed between the two sides on that vital 
issue. 

"It is too early to say whether those talks 
will result in an armistice, but I would hope 
that they will not be broken off by those who 
are negotiating on behalf of the United Na-
tions without consultation in advance with 
all the Governments which have forces op-
erating in Korea. I feel sure thét this will 
not be done, and I would certainly hope that 
it will.not be done...." 

Mr. Gordon Graydon (PC-Peel) commented, 
in part, as follows on Soviet moves: 

TEST EVERYTHING 

"As the  Minister says, I ehink one ought to 
test everything that is being done. If these 
people are in earnest, if they are genuine and 
if this offers a road to peace, then we want 
to go along that road with them I ehink that 
is what the Canadian people want. But on the 
other hand we must watch ehat we are not being 
faced with a situation such as we used to 
describe down on the farm as follows: Eb not 
let them buy us at one end of the market and 
sell us at the other. That is the one thing 
ehat bothers me in connection with the whole 
Russian approach.... 

"I am loncerned about whether ehis change 
is genuine. I believe we know enough to watch. 
I think the policy that we could very well 
follow'would be one of care, courtesy and 
common sense. It would be too bad if we found 
that we had been the victim of some diabolical 
plan intended to bring down our guard and 
weaken our defences so they could turn upon 
us when we were weak ...." 

Oh the same subject, the Leader of the 
C.C.F. Party, Mr..NEJ..Coldwell, commented, 
in part: 

"All of us sincerely hope that these ad-
justments may at least pave the way for ending 
the  cold war and building a secure peace. That 
is what we have to hope, even if at the mo-
ment--and no doubt this is in the minds of 
members when I am saying this--we have to 
maintain our defences and let none of them 
down. Let us hope and welcome any move which 
will seem to indicate a change of attitude 
and change in policy, or the opportunity to 
end the cold war.... 

"The present situation provides us with 
certain magnificent opportunities which I do 
not think should be lost. There has been far 
too much emphasis on caution since dhese ges-
tures were made, too much of what might be 
termed 'go slow:,watéh-  and see'. There is ra 
place for caution, and I want tosay.something  

(C.W.B.  May 8, 1953) 

about it in a moment. I want to say to our 
diplomatic and political friends at,the pre-
sent time the danger is that if am;thing ehere 
will be a little too much caution. likéitation, 
delay and undue cautiousness mey cause us to 
Iose valuable opportunities  for building 
peace:— 

"I think perhaps that is one criticism 
that might be made of the President's other-
wise excellent speech, that'he seemed to ex-
pect the initiative to come from the other 
side. I think we should dô everything we pos-
sibly Can to  seize and retain the initiative 
ourselves as far as possible. There should be 
no reason Why we Should wait for all the steps 

. to be taken by the Communists...." 

* * * * 

RECORD FARM PRODUCTION;  Physical .iolume of 
agricultural production in Canada reached a 
new high in 1952, according to the Dominion 
Bureau of Statistics' farm production index. 
The index for the year, on the base 1935-39= 
100, was estimated at 165.0 as compared with 
the revised figures of 155.8 for 1951 and 
139.0 for 1950, and the previous record of 
164.2 set in 1942. 

The bumper crops of grain in the Prairie 
Provinces were largely responsible, as in 
1942, for pushing the 1952 index to its new 
high level. Increased production was also re-
corded for potatoes: sugar beets, maple pro-
ducts, and dairy-products.  On  the other hand, 
decreases in output were registered for live 
stock, fruits, vegetables, tobaccoandpoultry. 

Indexes of farm production were higher ehan 
in 1951 in the four western provinces and 
Prince Edward  Island and down in the others. 
The increases ranged from two per cent in 
British Columbia to 22.1 per cent in Sask-
atchewan, and the declines from 2.9 per cent 
in New Brunswick to 12.4 per cent in Çliebec. 

* * * * 

AUTO"PURCHASING HIGH:  Canadian expend-
itures on new motor vehicles was greater in 
1952 than in any previous year. Tii-tal sales 
of new motor vehicles -- passenger and com-
mercial combined -- numbered 400,777 units 
with a retail value of $1,002,615,841 in 1952, 
four per cent higher in number and almost six 
per cent greater in dollar value than the 
385,648 new vehicles which sold for $950,- 
159,511 in 1951. 

* * *.* . 

The average retail value of new passenger 
cars sold in Canada rose to $2,483 in 1952 
from $2,478 in 1951, while the average fi-
nanced value climbed to $1,557 from $1,348. 

* * * 

There were radios in 3,143,555 homes in 
Canada in 1951, or more than 92% of all the 
occupied dwellings. In 1941, 2,002,889 homes 
or less than 78% of the total had a radio.. 
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U.S.  TRADE RESTRICTIONS:  On  the eve of the 
departure for Washington of the Prime Minister, 
Mr. L.S. St. Laurent, and the Secretary of 
State for External Affairs, Mr. L.B. Pearson, 
for interviews with President Eisenhower and 
other members of the U.S. administration, the 
House of Cbmmons unanimously passed the fol-
lowing motion on U.S. trade restrictions: 

"In view of the impending departure of the 
Prime Minister for Washington this House de-
sires to record its opinion that further vi-
gorous efforts should be made by the Govern-
ment to bring about the removal of the re-
strictions imposed by the United States on 
the importation of Canadian agricultural pro-
ducts, in violation of the general agreement 
on tariffs and trade." 

The motion was originated by a member.of 
the Progressive Conservative Party, Mr. Ebnald 
M. Fleming, and was accepted by the Prime 
Minister with slight change from its original 
wording. 

At the invitation of President Eisenhower, 
the Prime Minister is making an official visit 
to the United States, May 7 to May 9. Mr. St. 
Laurent is accompanied by the Secretary of 
State for External Affairs, Mr. Lester B. 
Pearson, the Secretary to the Cabinet, Mk. J. 
W. Pickersgill, and his Private Secretary, 
Mk. Pierre Asselin. During their stay in Wash-
ington, the official party are guests at Blair 
House. 

The Prime Minister was to meet President 
Eisenhower at the White House shortly after 
arrival, and have luncheon with the President, 
and then go to Arlington Cemetery to lay 
wreaths on the tomb of the Uhknown Soldier 
and at the Canadian  Cross. The Canadian Am-
bassador, Mk.  1-fume  Wrong, was to give a dinner 
in honour of the Prime Minister that evening. . 

Ch Friday,  May 8,  Mr. St. Laurent will visit 
the Capital where he will call on the Vice 
President and the Speaker of the House of 
Representatives. He will then attend a lunch-
eon and eve a speech at the National Press 
Club. He will have a further meeting with the 
President in the afternoon. The Secretary of 
State, Mr .  John Foster Dulles will give a 
dinner in his honour at Blair-Lee House. The 
official party will leave for Ottawa during 
the morning of Saturday, May 9. 

* * 	* 

PETROLEUM:  Supplies of crude petroleum 
received by Canadian refineries robe steeply 
in January as compared with the corresponding 
month last year, while the month's output and 
month-end inventories of refined products both 
were moderately higher, according to the Bu-
reau's monthly report. Total receipts of crude 
petroleum during the month rose to 11,230,000 
barrels as compared with 9,176,000 a year 
earlier. Receipts from domestic sources climb-
ed to 3,837,000 barrels compared with 3,069,- 
000,'while those from foreign sources rose to 
7,393,000 barrels compared with 6,108,000. 

INTERNATIONAL OPIUM CONFERENCE:  The De-
partment of External Affairs announced on 
May 7 that Mr. D.M. Johnson, Permanent Rep-
resentative to the United Nations in New York, 
will head the Canadian Delegation to the In-
ternational Conference on the Limitation of 
Opium Production which will begin in New York 
on May 11 and is expected to last for about 
a month. The Deputy Head of the Delegation 
will be Mr. K.C. Hossick, Director, Division 
of Narcotic Control, Department of National 
Health and Welfare, and Mk. R.E. Curran, Q.C., 
Legal  4dviser, Department of National  Health 
and Welfare; and Mr'.  R.A. Cképault, Permanent 
Delegation to the United Nations,  will serve 
as advisers. 

The forthcoming Conference will consider 
an agreement designed to control the pro-
duction of opium at its source by the es-
tablishment of national monopolies in all 
opium producing countries. 

* * * * 

TAX  AGREEMENT;  The  Canada-United Kingdom 
Tax Agreement, which has been in force since 
1946, was extended on May 1 to cover the Gov-
ernment of Southern Rhodesia. This was formal-
ly effected by an exchange  of notes  between 
the Canadian and  the United  Kingdom Governments 
under the provisions of the existing Agree-
ment. This extension raises to 24 the number 
of colonial territories of the United  Kingdom 
now covered by  the Agreement.  

* * * * 

CORONATION 'SALUTES.  A 42-gun artillery 
salute-to be fired during ceremoniesonParlia-
ment Hill in Ottawa June 2, will be part of 
the celebrations on Coronation Day in the 
Capital. 

TWenty-one gun Royal salutes will be fired 
from traditional saluting bases across Canada 
marking the coronation of Her Majesty Queen 
Elizabeth. They will be fired either at noon 
or in conjunction with local ceremonies. 

* * * * 

STORE SALES RISE:  Department stores boosted 
their sales by an estimated 10 per cent in 
Mbrch as compared with the corresponding month 
last year, while first-quarter sales were up 
nine per cent, according totheBureau's month-
ly report. Value of inventories held at the 
beginning of the mohth . was  up almost 17 per 
cent. 

* * * 

AIRLINES DEFICIT:  A 20 per cent jump in 
operating expenses in December to $7,591,230 
from $6,328,370 a year earlier outweighed an 
18 pér cent gain in operating revenues from 
$5,734,560 to a new December record of $6,- 
766,041, to net Canada's airlines an $825,189 
operating deficit; 39 per cent above the Ebc-
ember 1951 loss of $593,810. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

WASHINGTON VISIT:  The Prime Minister, Mr. 
St. Laurent, made a report to Parliament May 9 
on his visit to Washington of May 7-9 in com-
pany with the Secretary of State for External 
Affairs, Mr. L.B. Pearson. 

"I can assure hon. members,” he said, 
speaking in the Heuse.of Cemmons, "that it was 
most interesting and extremely pleasant, and 
I think we have some good reason to expect 
that it will bear some fruit. I found that 
the President, his Cabinet Ministers, the 
Heads of Departments and the leaders in the 
two Heuses of Cengress were anxious to give 
us a great deal of time in order to discuss 
with us the problems that were of mutual con-
cern to us and to them; and in the course of 
those discussions they were most sympathetic 
and most anxious  to ascertain all the possible 
implications of Whatever might be contemplated 
or done on either side of our boundary." 

Mr. St. Laurent then placed on the record 
the complete text of the communiqué issued 
May 8 after the second interview with Presi-
dent Eisenhower and several of his Cabinet 
colleagues. It read:  

'May  8,  1953' 

THE WHITE BOUSE' 

'The President of the United States, the 
Secretary of State, and other members of the 
Cabinet have held discussions during the last 
two days with the Canadian Prime Minister. 
Mr.  Louis S. St. Laurent, and the Secretary 
of State for External Affairs, Mr. L.B.  Pear-
son. The meeting continued a long-standing 
practice of visits exChanged across the border 
between Prime Ministers of Canada and Presi-
dents of the United States. The conversations 
consisted of a full and frank exchange of 
views on the world situation in general and 
on United States-Canadian relations in parti-
cular. They were conducted in that spirit of 
friendship and co-operation which has long 
been characteristic of official discussions 
between the two Governments and they revealed 
a far-reaèhing identity of objectives. 

'In a survey of the world situation today, 
the President and the Prime Minister gave 
particular emphasis  to  recent developments in ' 
the U.S.S.R. and the Soviet orbit and their 
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effects upon the free nations of the world. 
It was'agreed that while every effort should 
be made to bring about a relaxation of current 
tensions, the free nations could not afford 
to diminish their efforts toward the achieve-
ment of united strength and ability to meet 
aggression. Acts, not words, would be proof 
of Cbmmunist intentions.lhoue recent develop-
ments in Korea where Canadian and United 
States troops are fighting side by side have 
seemed more hopeful, nevertheless, in Laos 
a new act of aggression has been committee 
which might have serious consequences for 
Thailand and the whole of southeast Asia. 
These developments in southeast Asia must 
cast doubt on Communist intentions. 

'In the discussions on the European area, 
emphasis was placed on the necessity of main-
taining the momentum of vigorous  support 'foi
NATO The achievements of the recent NATO 
ministerial meeting were noted with satis-
faction. It was agreed that both countries 
must continue  to do their full share to fur- 
•hur NATO objectives. 

TRADE DISCUSSIONS 

'Views were exchanged concerning progress 
made toward the expansion of world trade. I t .  
was recalled that trade between the United 
States and Canada is greater than that between 
any other two countries. The Prime Minister 
stressed the great importance attached by 
Canada to the liberation and expansion tg 
world trade and expressed the hope that  the 

 United States would play a role of leadership 
in this field. The President stated that, 
As an interim step, the administration has 
recommended to the Congress the one-year re-
newal of the Reciprocal Trade Act and intends 
to submit to the Congress shortly its pro-

'posals regarding customs simplification The 
President also pointed out that he has re-
commended to the Cbngress the establishment of 

'a commission to stdey all aspects of United  
• States economic foreign policy so that future 
'policies will be comprehensive, constructive 
and consistent. 

'The Prime Minister emphasized the im- 
• portance to Canada of an early start on the 

St. Lawrence project and the especial urgency 
• to  Canada of the power development. The Presi-

dent assured the Prime Minister that the Unit- 
• ed States is fully aware of Canada's urgent 
•need for St. Lawrence power. He said that he . 
favoured the development of the United States 
share of St. Lawrence power under the authori-
ty of New York State and that he hoped for an 
early favourable decision by the Federal Power 
Commission in this matter The President in 
this connection referred to the decision of 
the Cabinet on this subject announced today. 
The Prime Minister said that the Canadian 
Government was still preparedto discuss  United  
States Participation in the international 
section, provided that arrangements for power 
construction are completed and provided the 
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whole seaway would not be delayed. He stressed 
again Canada's readiness to proceed at once 
with the work under the Canadian St. Lawrence 
legislation of 1951. 

'Recognizing the importance to the free 
world of the adequate defence of the North 
American continent, the President and the 
Prime Minister emphasized the desirability 
and effectiveness of co-operation on the basis 
cf the Ogdensburg declaration of 1940, which 
established the Permanent Joint Board on De-
fence between Canada and the United States. 
Post-war arrangements for continental defence 
have continued in this framework. It was re-
cognized by the Prime Minister and the Presi-
dent that joint defence facilities. erected in 
Canada under these  arrangements strengthen 
the defence and the security of both Canada 
•and thé United States , The President assured 
•the Prime Minister that the United States, for 
its part, in such joint actions will continue 
scrupulously to respect Canadian sovereignty. 

'The Prime Minister'and the President re-
affirmed the importance'of continuing the 
wholehearted co-operation between.the-two 
countries in the field of continental defence, 

•and in the wider field of, international action 
designed to preserve and étrengthen peace • ' 

Speaking of the St. Lawrence Seaway, Mr. 
St. Laurent said, in part: 

ST. LAWRENCE PROJECT 

"At the present time the only thing that 
is under consideration officially is the ap-
plication of the State of New York with res-
pect to the power development. If there is an 
early and favourable decision, as the Presi-
dent has expressed the hope there will be, 
then we are in a position t6 go âhead - :right 
away with both  the power  develdpment and our 
part of the undertaking to provide a seaway 
even in the international section; 'DLit we will 
still be disposed'to listen to and discuss 
any propesal that might come from our United 
States friends, provided that it can be made 
and discussed and disposed of in such-a manner 
as not to retard the completion of the pro-
ject.. ." 

Of discussions on trade, he said, in part: 
"There were, of course, quite lengthy dis-

cussions about trade. Perhaps hon. members 
will have noted the summary of the very en-
couraging speech made by the President in New 

•York on  •Thursday evening. The headline is: 
'Ike calls world trade vital. Says policy is 
essential to Merican prosperity. Stand is 
opposed to that of some in party clamouring 
for high tariffs.' 
• "Well, I found that that was the attitude 
of the President and his Cabinet colleagues. 
Cf course they  are  not in a position to fore-
cast what Cbngress will do er may do; but I 
was speaking with several of the leaders, both 
of the Senate and of the House of Represent-
atives, and those I had the opportunity of 
speaking to seemed to share the views of the 
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President with respect to the interest of the 
United States in expansion of world trade. - 
It emboldened me to say at the Press Club 
yesterday that we were.very hopeful there 
would be nothing done in the United States 
that could be regarded as a retrograde step 
at this time instead of an advance toward the 
liberation and expansion of world trade. 

"On the whole I think the atmosphere that 
grows out of these personal contacts ia of 
value, just as I thought was of value the at- . 
mosphere that prevailed and the form of re-
lations that grew.out of the conference of 
the Commonwealth Prime Ministers in London 
last November and December. I am confident 
that we shall again find.at  the next confer-
ence the same sincere desire to co-operate, 
in spite of the difficulties which are serious 
and which exist in all our various areas. We 
shall find the same unanimityaboutobjectiVes, 
and the same sincere desire to co-operate 
again in the manner that will be most apt to 
ènable us all to achieve those objectives. • , 

"The President and his colleagues expressed 
the hope that there would be other opportu-
nities for these personal contacts, and I told 
him that I was not speaking as the' leader of 
a party. I left with him a copy of . the un-
animous resolution that had been passed  by 

 this House and I told him that the Secretary 
of State for External Affairs (Mr. Pearson) 
and I were there speaking for the people of 
Canada and not for any one party of the people 
of Canada."  

Mr. Cordon Ckaydon (PC-Peel) and Mr. M.J." 
Caldwell,  ŒF Leader, discussed briefly the 
Prime Minister's statement, Mk. Caldwell ask-
ing specifically if Mr. St. Laurent would' 
inform the House to what extent the possibi-
ties of arriving at a truce in Korea were 
discussed, 

To  that inquiry Mk. St. Laurent replied: . 
"The hon. member for Rasetown-Biggar»r. 

Caldwell) asked if there had been  ai»'  serious 
discussion of the situation in Korea. 1 can 
assure him that there was and that I got the 
impression the administration Was most anxious 
to have an armistice that wouldmean something. 
All the developments are - being..dealt with 
at the highest level, not only by the ne-
gotiating teams. I think that that is all that 
I should say." 

* * * * 

The survey, known as the Cànadian Sickness 
SurNey, is the first nation-wide study of 
illness in the general population of Canada. 
Its object was to obtain estimates of the 
incidence and prevalence of illness and ac-
cidents of all kinds, the amount of medical, 
nursing.  and other health care received, and 
the volume of family'expenditures on the var-
ious types of health services. The figures 
cited are from a special compilation of the 
latter data just completed.by  the Bureau. . 
They do not include any payments 11,  govern-
ments or other similar agencies and therefore 
do not represent the total:Costs of health 
services. 

.Out of the total expenditure of $373,800,- 
000, by individuals, an estimated $88,400,000 
or 23.7 per cent of the,  whole was expended in . 
'prepayment plans for medical care, hospital 
care and combined plans of dare and services. 
Direct payments for services to general medi-
cal practitioners and specialists, for eye 
and dental services, hospital care, and nursing  
both at home and in hospital, accounted for 
an .estimated $203,200,000 or 54.4 per cent, 
Expenditures on drugs and appliances came to 
$75,300,000 (if which $73,000,000 was for 
medicine) or 20.1 per cent, leaving a re-
maining amount of $7,000,000 or 1.9 per cent 
of the total for care and services not falling 
within the three main classifications. 

Total expenditures for hospital care through 
payment plan premiums and direct payments 
amounted to an estimated $90,000,000 or 24 
per cent of the $373,800,000 grand total, 
plus an undeterminable proportion of expendi-
tures of $33,100,000 in combined plans and of 
$10,300,000 in direct payments of combined 
bills . (covering more than one specific type 
of service). 

* * * * 

CORONATION CELEBRATIONS IN KOREA:  Special 
Coronation celebrations are being planned by' 
the 1st Commonwealth Division in Korea. Pre-
parations on the 38th parallel are now in 
motion bY all brigades of the division to 
stage a parade, fire royal sa lutes and conduct 
a fireworki display for the June 2 festivities. 

Operational circumstances permitting, 
a ceremonial parade wi .11 commence the fes-
tivities, which will be followed by a buffet 
luncheon. Many high-ranking officers of United 
Nations forces in Korea will be invited to 
attend.. • 

A feature of theCaronation celebrations 
will be the firing of'red,. white and blue 
sàokeshells, followed by a gun salute. 

	

. 	. 	* * * * 

FARB PRICES DOWN:  Canada's index number 
of.  farm prièes of agricultural products for 
March, on thé basis, 1935-39=100, stands at 
248.4, down almost one point from the revised 
'figure of 249.1 for February, according to the 
Eilreau's monthly report. 

3 

NATIONA4. SICKNESS SURVEY:  Expenditures by 
individuals for health services in Canada 
during a period of 12 months from autumn 1950 
amounted to an average of $82.10 for each 
family unit and totalled $373,800,000 for all 
family units in Cànada, according to estimates 
based on a sample survey jointly planned and. 
conducted by the Department of National Health 
and Welfare, the Departments of Health of the 

: ten Provinces, and the Dominion. Bureau of 
Statistics. The term family unit covers both 
families (i.e. husband and wife with or with- 

i 	out children)  and single persons outside these 

110  

families. 
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URANIUM, 1952:.  Figures  for production 
• of uranium in Canada may not be published,  bût 

the following aceount of the main  activities 
for the year is presented. 	 • 

The outstanding feature.  of the year was -the 
great amount of work done in preparing the Amé 
mine of Eldorado Mining . and Refining Limited, 
north of Lake Athabasca. in SaskatcheWan, for 
production, which is expected to  commence in 
April, 1953,  and the large amount of work done 
by private companies in  the ,same region. Im-
portant work was alsO done in several other. 
parts of the country. . 
•At'the end of 1951 it was estimated that-

556 radioactive properties or•unstaked occur-
rences were known in Canada. By far the great-
er part of these contain uranium rather than 
thorium. Some properties contain many in-
dividual occurrences, and the total number  of 

 suCh occurrences was estimated to We more than 
3,000. Figures for 1952 are not yet available, • 
but this estimate will be incieased consid-
erably. 

Tbo much importance àhould not be attached . 
to large totals because most of the occur-
rences aie believed to be'unimportant, but a 
reasonable number are worthy of exploration 
and doubtless soMe will eventually be pro-
ductive. • • 

.* • 

iEEPS.FOR'HOLLAWD:  Canada's armament 'Mon-
tributiOn to Western Europe defence will be 
further increased in  the  next few weèks with 
the shipment of 824 jeeps to Hélland  for use , 
by The Royal Netherlands Army. The consignment 
will reach Europe aboard eight ships. The 
final shipmentof 175 jeeps will leave Montreal 
aboard the:Canadian Pacific Steamship Com r 

 pany's "Beaverlodge" May 18. 
These jeeps were completely reconditioned. 

They have been replaced by an improved ver-
sion of the jeep which is standard with  the 

 .vehicle used in the United States.' 
Canada's first contribution of arms and 

equipment to her European partners in the 
North Atlantic Treaty Organization was made 
in Nbvember, - 1950,whenParliament appropriated 
$300,000,000 for mutual aid to NAM countries. 
At ehat time, Canada shipped sufficient wea-
pons and equipment to The Netherlands Army. 

Subsequent deliveries of arms, ammunition 
and military equipment valued at many tnohar.c4 
of dollars were made to Britain, France, Italy 
Norway, Portugal, Belgium  and  Luxembourg. 

* * * . . 	, 
PPCLI NEW COMMANDER:  A new commander has 
been named to lead  the 3rd Battalion, Princess 
Patricia's Canadian Light Infantry, in Korea, 
Army Headquarters•announced May 11 He is Maj. 
Malcolm Francis Mac:Lachlan, MC, C15, 35, \Eina-
tive of Great Village, NS. He succeeds Lt.- 
Col. H.F.:Wood, 38, of Toronto, who has re - .  
turned to Canada because of illness. • 

WHEAT:FOR PAKISTAN: 	The Department of 
External Affairs announced on May 13 that 
the Pakistan Government has requested further 
assistance in meeting the criticalishortage 
Of food  grains in  that country and.that the 
Canadian Government has offered .  an  additiOnal 
grant of $5 million for the purchasé:of wheat 
From Canada. 

The Pakistan Government has been askéd to 
place the rupees resultingrfrom the distri-
bution of this wheat in a.special fund . which 
'woüld . be used to meet the local costs of ec-
onomic development projects'in Pakistan to be 

•mutually agreed upon by the two Governments. . 
The provision of this wheat by Canada Will 

assist in alleviating the immediate food 
shortage . in  Pakistan. It'will also help . to  
improve.  the longer-term food prospect by as-
sisting economic deYelopment projecta'in that 
country to go forward. 

This grant is.  additional to  the 'allocation 
of $5 million for' a similar purpose from the 
Colombo Plan Vote for 1952-53.which was an-
nounced on February 24, 1953. 

* * * 

"CORONATION DAY IN 'OTTAWA:  More than 6,000 
officers and men of Canada's . Amtive and Re-
serve Armed Forces will participate in Coro 
nation Day ceremonies in Ottawa June 2. 

Trooping of the colour by the Governor 
General's Foot Guards, religious  observances 
in two parts of the city, Coronation music 
by massed bands monsisting of 449 musicians, 
an' impressive national ceremony on Parliament 
Hill, the relayed broadcast of Her Majesty  the  

• Queen's address to the world, a flypast by 
more • han DID aircreft•of the Royal Canadian 
Air Force, amammoth maréh past of all  service-
men on parade with the salute taken by the 
Governor General, a-special 42-gun artillery 
salute and a band concert on Parliaffient Hill 
will be the highliàhts of the Armed Forces 
participation in the Capital City's day of' 

. cereffionies and.celebration. . 

MARCH  CHÈQUES $1.1.8. BILLION:  Refleeting 
the active business conditions of the period, 
the value of cheques cashed in 35 clearing 
centres set new high records both in March 
and the first three months of this.year. The 
all-Canada total for March was $11,894,000,- 
000, an increase of 26 per cent over last 
year's $9,429,000,000. In  the quarter the 
aggregate was $33,120,000,000 as compared with 
$27,952,000 a year earlier, an increase of 
18.5 per cent. 

•  

BATTLE 'OF ATLANTIC BUNDAY:  Battle of the 
'Atlantic Sunday, recalling the contributions 
of the Royal Canadian Navy and Canada's Mer-
chant Navy to victory•in the Second World War, 
will be observed Sunday, .May 
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CANADA 'S DEFENCE PROGRAMME AT. PEAK 

MINISTER'S REVIEW:  Canada's defence pro-
gramme was only a fraction of total. national 
production and a decrease in Canadian.defence 
expenditures would have no adverse effect on 
the Canadian economy as a whole,  the  Minister 
of Defence Production, Mr. C.D. Howe, said in 
the House of Commons on May 6 in a review of 
the defence programme, which had now reached 
the peak. 

Mr. Howe said, in part: 
"Looking at the present defence programme, 

we find it is now apparent that we have reach-
ed the peak and that defence expenditures in 
the fiscal year 1953-54 will level off. This 
year will see more deliveries coming out of 
Canadian production than was the case pre-
viously.  In the next year or two current plans 
will support a somewhat higher level of ac-
tivity in the aircraft industry than in the 
past fiscal year, with more substantial in-
Creases in shipbuilding, electronics, and in 
the output of guns and ammunition. 

DEFENCE CONSTRUCTION 

eWith regard to defence construction, the 
unusually mild winter has made it possible to 

e accomplish more than had been hoped for. As a 
result, dhere will be a very sharp reduction 
in the rate of expenditure on construction in 
the current fiscal year. Miscellaneous pro-
curement, particularly in the clothing, tex-
tile and leatherwear fields, will continue to 
decrea  se.  

"Looking further ahead is obviously more 
difficult. This Government—and I am sure all 
Canadians—cannot help but be encouraged by 
receneevidence that suggests a lessening in 
international tensions. But this Government 
--and again I am equally certain all Cànadians 
are in agreement--will iish to ensure that we 
do not allow these hopeful signs to distract 
us from  the  all-important job of building and 
maintaining our defénces. We must, therefore, 
expect to keep up an effective level of pre-
paredness for some years. 

"What, however, would our position be if 
. we were plunged into another war? The pos-
sibilities for destruction in another major 
conflict are so horrible ehat it is difficult 
to estimate theprobable course of hostilities. 
Nevertheless, we are continuing to make our 
preparations for the defence of this country. 
My colleague, the Minister of National Defence 
has outlined--to the extent• that national 
security permits--the details of the plans of 
four chiefs of staff and how these plans are 
co-ordinated with those of our allies for the 
defence of North America and, indeed, the free 
world. It is my responsibility to ensure that 
Canadian industry is in a position to provide 
the support our armed forces will need. This 
is a serious responsibility, but again I am 
heartened by the ready response I have re- 
ceived from industry, both through individual 

companies and ehrough industry organizations. 
In'this connection, I would like particularly 
to.commend.the Canadian Industrial Prepared-
ness Association. 

mI have already referred to the expansion 
and diversification that has taken place in 
our.production of strategic materials.  Our 
manufacturing output in real terms has more 
than doubled since 1939. Nearly •wo ehousand 
new plants have been established and many new 
skills have been introduced to this country. 
We have, of course, paid special attention to 
those industries which make a direct contri-
bution to  the  defence effort. We feel that . we 
have now created, or are in the process of 
creating,  the basic  facilities necessary for 
the production of a large part of the modern 
and intricate equipment and armament .  chat  will 
be required by our armed forces. 

PRIVATE INDUSTRY 

Mguch of the basic capacity for supporting 
our defence effort has resulted from private 
industry's initiative and financing.  In  some 
instances the Governmenthasassisted by.grant-
ing accelerated depreciation. Where necessary 
we have provided capital assistance to set up 
spetialized capacity having little or no res-
idual value. In'these cases we have either 
created completely new facilities, or else we 
have provided specialized equipment or machine 
tools to companies having basic facilities 
ana specialized know-how. In these cases, of 
course, title to  the  assets remains vested in 
the crown..As'I have said, we have now com-
pleted most of our basic planning for spe-
cialized defence capacity and, for this rea-
son, the capital assistance funds being re-
quested in ehis year's estimates are essen-
tially for the completion of projects started 
in previous years. 

"The Cenadian economy, and particularly our 
defence-supporting sector, is, I feel, well 
equipped to play an immediate-and decisive 
role in the event of an emergency. 

"Ch the other hand, if there should be a 
real improvement in the world situation, and 
we are all sincerely anxious that there will 
be, I am satisfied that  the  effects of such a 
development on our defence programme sulAinot .: 
seriously disrupt our economy. CWer the past 
few years Canada has continued to make out-
standing progreàs not only in furéher develop-
ment of our natural resources but also in 
building up our economy on a strong and di-
versified industrial base. While the present 
defence effort has contributed to this pro-
gress, it has only been one contributing fac-
tor. As I have said before,  the whole programme 
was only a fraction of our total national 
production. A decrease in Canadian defence 
expenditures would, I feel sure, have no ad-
verse effect on the Canadian economy as a 
whole. 
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"The situation the Government  faces inthe 
immediate future is, however, one of prepar-
ing for either of two eventualitieé--all-out 
war or an extended period of peace. From a 
production standpoint, this immediately raises 
the question of what facilities for producing 
weapons of war are to be kept in operation. 
For some items, it is comparatively easy to 
obtain them quickly out of normal commercial 
production. For the more complicated types of 
armament this is not possible and -, as you: 
know, it has been our policy over the past 
two years to build up a defence potential 
in certain lines as insurance against any 
emergency. 

"The maintenance of these specialized fa ,  
cilities, which have been set up to meet po-
tential requirements of the armed forces, 
presents difficult problems.  Canada  is not, 
of course, alone in facing these difficulties. 
In the United States; too, the authorities are 
greatly concerned. As a partial solution, we 
are studying the possibility of maintaining 
certain of our production lines operating at 
minimum economic rates by offering the end 
items to our NATO allies as part of our mutual 
aid commitments >  and thus making another im-
mediate and important contribution to the 
defence of the United Kingdom and western 
Europe. 

"Of particular importance, from the view-
point of defence, is the fact that a pro-
duction line actually operating minimizes 
delays in supply and hence reduces the need 
for stockpiling. It is well known that, for 
storage and maintenance reasons, stockpiling 
is normally an expensive precaution, and 
equipment stockpiled is always liable to de-
terioration or obsolescence. We'are hopeful: 
that by supplying military equipment to NATO 
out of production  •e shall be able to keep 
our own producmion potential on a sound baàis 
of readiness and, at the same time, assist 
our allies...." 

* * 	*  

FEBRUARY IMPORTS UP: Canada's commodity 
imports in February were valued at $310,000,- 
000, an increase of 10 per cent over the value 
of $282,000,000 for February last year, ac-
cording to the final figures on imports for 
the month released by the Bureau Average 
prices of imports in the month were approxi-
nately eight per cent below a year earlier and 
the volume consequently over 19percent great-
er, 

Purchases in the month were. greater in 
value than last year from the United  Kingdom, 
United States and Latin America, and lower 
from other Commonwealth countries as a whole, 
and from Europe and the remaining foreign 
countrie s.  as a group. Commodity-wise, the 
month's gain was widely spread, with seven 
of the nine main commodity groups showing 
higher totals. 

Imports  from the United States increased 
13.7 per cent to $241,010,000, as compared 
to $211,805,000 for February last year, ac-
counting for nearly 78 per cent of total im-
ports as against 75 per cent. Largest gains 
were in purchases in the iron and products 
3roup.  at $100,330,000 against $90,069,000, 
niscellaneous comméditie. .t  $26,057,000  ($18,- 
581,000), fibres and textiles at $22,174,000 
($16,926,000) and non-ferrous metals at $18,- 
314,000 ($14,552,000). Imports of agriculutral 
and vegetable products, and non-metallic min-. 
erals and products, were lower. 

Purchases from the United Kingdom rose 27 
per.cent in value to $27,153,000 as against 
$21,289,000, with main increases in fibres and 
textiles and iron and products and smaller 
gains for the non-ferrous metals, chemicals, 
animal and miscellaneous commodities groups. 
Imports from other  Commonwealth  countries were 
down sharply in total to $8,917,000 compared 
to $16,593,000 last year .  

Imports from . Latin America advanced to 
$20,836,000 as compared to $18,690,000 last 
year. 

* * * 

RECORD AUTO'SHIPMENTS: Factory shipments 
of Canadian-made motor vehicles soared to an 
all-time monthly peak total in March, accord-
ing to the Bureau's monthly report. Both pas-
senger and commercial vehicle shipments in- . 

 creased during the month, but passenger cars 
accounted for most  of  the gain ... 

Shipments of made-in-Canada vehicles in 
March totalled 51,990 units as compared with 
42,904 in February, and 34,209 in the cor-
responding month last year. This brought cumu-
lative shipments for the first three months of 
1953 to a hiàh total of 130,788 units as com 
pared with 100,889 in 1952, and 127,575 in 
1951. 

* * * * 

The 29 plants in Cànada's acids, alkalies 
and salts industry employed 7,371 persons in 
1951. 

FIRST AUSTRALIAN WARSHIP:  The first Austra-
lian warship ever to make an official visit 
to à Cànadian port, HMAS Sydney (aircraft 
carrier) will arrive in Halifax on June 25 
for a five-day stay. 

The Sydney sailed from Sydney, Australia, 
on March 21, with the Australian Armed Ser-
vices' Coronation Contingent to arrive at 
Portsmouth, England, on May 5.-She will sail 
from Portsmouth an June 16, the day after the 
naval review at Spithead, in company with  the  
Canadian Cbronation Squadron. 

* * * * 

In 1952 Canada's urban and interurban 
transit companies carried 1,470,918,000 pas-
sengers, 58,082,000 or 3.8% less than the 1,- 
529,000,000 transported in 1951, but higher 
fares boosted total receipts by $8,005,000 or 
5% to $166,811,000 from $158,806,000. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 
• 

PROROGATION OF PARLIAMENT..  The Seventh 
Session of the Twenty-First Parliament of 
Canada  was prorogued at the çonslusion of the 
May 14 sitting. 

"It is anticipated that the Session now 
concluding will be the final Session of the 
Twenty-First Parliament," the Speech from the 
Throne, read by the Deputy-Governor General,. 
stated in its first paragraph. 

The Speech referred to the death of His 
Majesty, King George VI.r and .touched upon the 
impending Coronation of.Her MajeSty Queen 
Elizabeth II. It also dealt in great detail 
with the work of the Session and referred to 
world affairs,  in part, as follows: 

"Three years ago, this Parliament gave its 
approval to Canadian participation in the mi-
litary intervention of the United  Nations  to 
resist Chmmunist aggression in Korea. Since 
that time Cenadian forces have shared in the 
collective effort to halt aggression and re-
store peace to that unhappy land. Apart from 
the South Koreans themselves, our forces have 
formed the third largest'contingent in the 
combined strength of the United Nations in 
Korea and they have fought with valour  and. 
distinction in conformity with our finest 
traditions. All Cenadians recognize the magni-
tude of the sacrifice of those who have fought 
for the sake of peace in the cause of the 
United Nations and all have shared the anxi-
etieé of their families. . • 

"The military objective of the United Na-
tions  action in Korea has been substantially 
achieved. Having stopped the aggression, the 
United' Nations has been making every effort 
to bring about an honourable armistice, so 
that the fighting may come to an end. Although 
this problem has not yet been solved, we re-
joice in the steps taken to bring about a 
return of sick and wounded prisoners and we 
hope that the renewal of the armistice ne-
notiations at Panmunjom will be the prelude 
to that peace for which the whole world prays. 

"On the Korean  question, ason other issues, 
we have at all times been prepared to con-
sider any genuine proposals to this end, for 
our sole aim is peace. But we must be convinc-
ed by deeds as well as words that there is a 
desire for a permanent and durable peace be-
fore it will . be prudent or safe to slacken 
Our preparations to maintain the strength 
necessary to deter aggression. 

"We have looked to the United  Nations  not 
only as an instrument of collective security 
but also as a means for extending human wel-
fare. Through its programmes of technical 
assistance to under-developed countries, to 
which  Canada  has fully contributed, steps have 
been taken to increase world levels of pro-
duction, to eradicate or reduce disease and 
illiteracy, and hunger over an ever widening 
area'of the klobe. Closely related to our 
participation in United Nations efforts in the 

(Continued on P. 4) 
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77 SURVEY  PARTIES:  The  Minister of Mines 
and Technical Surveys, Mk Prudham, announced 
on May 12 that the Geological Survey of Canada 
will place 77 parties in the field this year 
to carry out investigations and mapping in all 
ten provinces and in Yukon and Northwest Ter-
ritories. The number of parties is the same as 
in 1952. 

Projects to be undertaken include: an aeri-
al reconnaissance by conventional aircraft in 
northern  Ungava  that will cover the northern 
continuation of the Quebec-Labrador iron belt; 
detailed mapping in the Canal Flats area in 
British Columbia that will shed light on the 
structure and origin of the Rocky Mountain 
lkench which is one of the outstanding geolog- ‘ 

 ical features cd the Province; and the in-
vestigation of a folded belt of metamorphic 
rocks in northern Ellesmere Island, less than 
500 miles from the North Pole. 

GUEST OF FRANCE:  General H.D.G. Crerar, 
CH, CB, DSO, CD, commander of the First Càna-
dian Army during the Second World War, will 
be the French Government's guest of honour aé 
D-Dsy commemoration ceremonies in Normandy 
this year. 

The ceremonies and celebrations are held 
..very year on June 5-6 in the  Calvados section 
DE  Normandy along the sites of the original 
landing beaches used by the historic invasion 
fleet of 1944 .  

As guest of honour, General Crerar will 
represent the Canadian Government and the 
Canadian Army. General Crerar will make the 
principal address at one of the small towns 
in the landing zone. The ceremonies in years 
have taken the form of official processions 
which move from town to town along the beach 
area. 

* * * * 
OPERATION KEEWATIN 

In preparation for the continuation north-
wards next year . of "Operation Keewatin" in 
Northwest Territories, about 100 tons of 
freight will be moved into the central part 
of the District of Keewatin this year. Field 
work on the project was commenced in 1952 
when a reconnaissance survey by helicopter 
was made of a 57,000-square mile area lying 
west of Hudson Bay and immediately north of 
Latitude 600 ; Large portions of the mapped 
area were found to be highly favourable for 
prospecting. 

Seven parties have been assigned to geolog-
ical reconnaissance which will be carried out 
in little-known regions of Yukon, Northwest 
Territories and Olebec. Nineteen parties will 
do geological mapping on a one-inch-to-four 
mile scale, mainly in areas in Newfoundland, 
Quebec, Manitoba, British Columbia, and Yukon 
that are considered favourable for the occur-
rence of metal deposits .  Nineteen parties will 
do more detailed mapping in selected areas 
throughout Canada which are potential sources 
of base metals, iron, uranium, or the mineral 
fuels, or which are of special geological 
interest. • 

Nineteen others will be engaged in stra-
tigraphic, palaeontological, and special 
studies in  are s across Canada, the latter 
to include the commencement of a comprehensive 
geological study of Prince Edward Island, 
detailed studyoflithium-and beryllium-bearing 
pegmatites in southeastern  Manitoba, and field 
work in connection with inventories of Cana-
dian occurrences of uranium and of the scarce.  
rel-ractory material, kyanite. 

Twelve parties will investigate groundwater 
resources and glacial drift deposits, mainly 
in developed areas where water supplies are 
critical or in localities where a large demand 
for construction materials may develop. . 

Two aeromagnetic surveys will be made: one 
in Nova Scotia and the other in Newfoundland 
as an aid to mineral exploration and the in-
terpretation of geological maps. 

INTENSIVE TRAINING FOR 27TN:  Operational 
elements of Canada's 27th Infantry Brigade 
Group -- more than 4,000 strong -- have moved 
into the famed Solteau training area of cen-
tral Germany for a month-long period of in-
tensive training under canvas, Army Head-
quarters announced on May 13. 

The exercise, longest and largest in the 
Brigade's training programme for 1953, will 
involve training on battaliOn or lower levels 
the first three weeks. The final week will see 
all elements of the Brigade in mock battle 
with the British 7th Armoured Brigade. 

Cànadian schemes and operational exercises 
are fitted into the general programme for 
British forces. The Northern Army Group in the 
British Zone alternates yearly in training 
exercises. 

* * * * 
AID . FOR ALLIES:  Two shipments of Canadian 
Army equipment will be despatched to European 
countries late this month under the Mutual 
Aid Agreement of the North Atlantic Treaty 
Organization, Army HeadqUarters has announc-
ed. 

The Royal Netherlands Army will receive 
50,000 rounds of high explosive anti-tank 
bombs (PIAT), a type no longer in use by the 
Canadian Army. The shipment will leave the 
port of Halifax on the S.S "Orio" destined 
for the Port of Buitenhuizen, near Ymuiden, 
The Netherlands 

Another shipment, comprising ten 40-milli-
metre Bofors light anti-aircraft guns and 22 
cases of spare parts will be sent to  the Royal 
Danish Army from the port of Montreal. The 
equipment will be despatched to Aarhus, Den-
mark, abroad the S.S. "Erhole, 

* * * * 

REPLACEMENTS TRAINING-  The 25th Canadian 
Infàntry Brigade Replacement Group again this 
year will concentrate in force at Camp Wain- 

11> 

wright, Alta., to undergo intensive training 
throughout the summer months. 
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GUT DAM:  The Department of External Affairs 
announced on May 15 that since January, 1953, 
discussions have been carried on with the 
United States Department of State concerning 
a Canadian proposal of arbitration as a means 
of investigating and, if necessary, adjudi-
cating the claims by  United States citizens 
who allege that they have been injured as a 
result of the construction and operation of 
Gut Dam. 

The State DepartMent has been informed that 
the Government of Canada stands ready to com-
pensate  United States citizens for any damage 
directly attributable to Gut Dam but that 
Canada does not admit, on the basis of evi-
dence now aVailable, that Gut Dam was a ma-
terial cause of the injury which is alleged 
to have been suffered oy the claimants. The 
Canadian .Government is, however, prepared to 
co-operate in an investigation and adjud-
ication of the claims. 

NATURAL CAUSES 

There are many natural. causes which might 
«bring  about fluctuations in the level of all 
the Great«Lakee. To  determine whether Gut Dam 
caused any rise in the level of Lake  Ontario 
would require an extensive engineering in-
vestigation, In June 1952 the Governments of 
the United States and Canada requested the 
International Joint Commission to make a com-
prehensive survey of all  the factors affecting 
the levels of Lake Ontario and to  report.  its 
recommendations for remedial measures to the 
two Governments. These studies, which are 
being conducted by an international engineer-
ing board appointed by the Commission, are 
now under way. 

The Dam was constructed by Canada, with  the  
consent of the United States, in 1903 as an 
aid to navigation in the international section 
of the  St. Lawrence River. Ch January 6, 1953, 
the Dam was removed by  Canada as part of the 
preparatory work in connection with the St. 
Lawrence power project. Some of the claimants, 
who own property along  the United States shore 
of Lake Ontario,  now contend that the damage 
to their properties has been caused by the 
construction and maintenance of Gut Dan and 
that the Government of Canada must therefore 
compensate them for such damage. 

The  United States claimants have commenced 
legal action inehecourts of the United States 
in an effort to obtain compensation for the 
alleged injury. One court action, directed 
against the United States Secretary of the 
Army and others, has been dismissed in the 
United States District Court for the District 
of Columbia.Asecond'action against the United  
States Government is pending in the United 
States Court of Claims. TWo other actions have 
been commenced in the District Court of the 
Northern District of New York with « .the view' 
of bringing suit against the Governmenrof 
Canada.  

The Government of Canada has made known 
its willingness to have the claims investi.- 
gated.and decided by an international arbitral 
tribunal..This method would be less costly to 
the claimants,than ordinary court actions. The 
Canadian view on such court actions is that 
no existing court in the United States could 
properly render a decision in a matter in-
Volving the Government of Canada without its 
consent!. The Cànadian offer of arbitration 
remains open and, moreover; the Government 
is willing to consider any other reasonable. 
method of investigation and adjudication that 
may be àuggested. 

* * 

ATTENDANCE -AT UNIVERSITIES:  Full time 
attendance at 'Canadian Universities and col-
leges was down about one per cent to 59,802 
in the 1952-53 academic Year from 60,381 in 
the 1951-52 term, according to the preliminary 
figures released by the Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics .  An estimated 1,575 veteran stu-
dents in receipt of allowances from the De-
partment of Veterans° Affairs were still in 
attendance. 

The drop in overall attendance was greater 
among males than females, the number of male 
students declining to 46,390 from 46,946, and 
the number of female students to 13.412 from 
13,435. The decrease was confined to under-
graduate ranks, the number of post-graduate 
students increasingto3,213  front  3,080. Uhder-
graduate enrolment totalled 56;589 in the 
current academic year as compared with 57,301 
in 1951-52. 

* * * 

HOUSING STARTS UP:  Home building was on 
the upswing in Canada in the first quarter of 
this year, with both starts and coMpletions 
of new dwelling units up sharply over last 
year in each of the three months. In a11, 
11,930 new units were started in the quarter, 
an increase of 4,662 or 64 per cent over the 
7,268 starts made in the first three months 
of 1952, while the number of units completed 
climbed by 5,326 or 41 per cent to 18,392 from 
13,066. 

At the end of March there were 49,232 units 
under construction, 32 per cent more than the 
37,259. under construction on the same date 
last year. 

. * * *.* 

Canada produces about one-flalf of the 
annual world output of the platinum metals, 
practically all of its production being a 
by-product from the nickel-copper ores of the 
Sudbury district in Ontario. Cànadian pro-
duction of the platinum metalsiii1.952 amounted 
to 269,900 fine ounces valued at $18,048,182, 
compared with 318,088 fine ounces valued it 
$22,49 2 ,622 in 1951. 
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PROROGATION OF  PAI.LIAMENT 

field of technical, economic and social co-
operation are the activities in which we havé 
shared through participation in the Colombo 
Plan, which has provided a valuable demon-
stration of practical "co-operation within the 
modern Commonwealth. 

"The North Atlantic Treaty has been in 
force throughout the life of this Parliament. 
The alliance of the  Atlantic nations has proved 
its worth in lessening the risks of aggres-
sion in Europe by the build-up of an inte-
grated force for the preservation of peace. 

"Our country has met promptly our obli-
gations under the Alliance. A formation from 
the Canadian Army is now part of the inte-
grated forces in Europe. The build-up of the 
air division of the Royal Canadian Air Force 
is nearing completion. Canadian naval strength 
is steadily increasing. We have made a sub-
stantial contribution through mutual aid to 
the armed strength of our Eùropean allies. 

"We have given attention, in the closest 
co-operation with the United States, to the 
direct defence needs of the North American 
continent and we are actively engaged in im-
plementing joint plans to meet any attacks 
deemed possible on the scales presently en-
visaged by the military advisers of our two 
countries...." 

* * * * 

WHEAT'EXPORTS-  Exports of wheat and wheat 
flour were lower in March than in the corres-
ponding month last year, but were up sharply 
in the first eight months of the current crop 
year as compared with the similar period of 
the preceding year, according to the April 
issue of the Bureau's wheat review. 

' Wheat exports in March amounted to 12,- 
100,000 bushels, and although 1,800,000 bip-
shels below February's total and 5,000,000 
under those of March, 1952 they were 1,000,000 
greater than in March, 1951. This brought the 
cumulative total for the August-November per-
iod to 187,700,000 bushels as compared with 
169,800,000 in the same period of the pre-
ceding.prop year. 

Preliminary data indicate that the equi-
valent of an additional.  4,300,000 bushels 
of wheat were exported in the form of wheat 
flour, down from 5,400,000 a year ago, while 
the cumulative total for the elapsed portion 
of the current crop year was up.sharply to 
36,300,000 bushels as compared with  30,200,-
000  

* * * * 

LABOUR INCOME UP:  Canadian labour income 
rose eight per cent in February and the first 
two months of this year as compared with 1952, 
according . to  the Bureau's monthly estimate. 
Total for the month was $926,000,000 as com-
pared with $858,000,000 a year ago, bringing 
the two-month total to $1,857,000,000 as com-
pared with $1,704,000,000. 

NIAGARA BEAUTIFICATION:  The International 
Joint Commission has submitted to the Govern-
ment of Canada and the United States its re-
port and recommendations on remedial works 
designed to enhance and preàerve the beauty 
of the Niagara Falls and River. The report 
and recommendations were submitted in response 
im a Reference to the Commission by the two 
Governments on October 10, 1950, in fulfilment 
of Article II of the Niagara Treaty, signed 
and ratified in that year 

The Niagara Treaty of 1950 provides for 
the use of additional waters of the Niagara 
River by both countries for the development 
of electric power It also provides for the 
construction by Canada and the United States 
of remedial works necessary to enhance the 
beauty of the Falls by distributing the water 
so as to produce an unbroken crestline on the 
Falls. Article II of the Treaty provided that 
"Canada and the  United States of America shall 
request the International Joint Commission to 
make recommendations as to the nature and de-
sign of such remedial works and on the al-
location of the task of construction as be-
tween Canada and the United States of America. 
UPon approval by Canada and the United States 
of America of such recommendations, the con-
struction shall be undertaken pursuant thereto 
under the supervision of -the IfiternatiOnal 
Joint Commission and shall be completed within 
four years after the date upon which Canada 
and the United States of America shall have 
approved the said recommendations. The total 
cost of the works shall be divided equally 
between Canada and the United States of Amer-
ica". 

CONTROL STRUCTURE 

Upon receipt of the Reference of October 
10, 1950, the International Joint Commission 
established the International Niagara Falls 
Engineering Board which, assisted by a Vibrking 
Committee made up of groups in both countries 
interested in preserving the scenic beauty of 
Niagara Falls, officials of the Hydro-Electric 
Power Commission of Ontario, and the United 
States Army  Corps of Engineers, has made ex-
tensive studies and model tests of plans in-
tended to carry out the objectives of Article 
II of the Treaty of 1950. After a study of the 
Béard's report, the International Joint Com-
mission has recommended the building of a con-
trol structure with movable sluice gates ex-
tending 1,550 feet from the Canadian shore 
about a mile above  the  Horseshoe Falls. This 
structure, together with excavations and other 
imrrovements on both flanks of the Horseshoe 
Falls, is designed to produce an unbroken 
crestline'over the Falls on both sides of the 
international boundary. 

The Government of Canada will now take the 
plans and recommendations of the, IJC iinto 
consideration Ln consultation with the Govern-
ment of Ontario Which will be responsible for 
the construction of the Canadian portion of 
the works. 
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1952 FARM NET INCOME ABOUT $2,000,000,000 

1 

DOWN FROM 1951-  Net income of Canadian 
farmers from farming operations in nine Pro-
vinces (Newfoundland excluded) aggregated 
$1,949,900,000 last year, according to pre-
liminary estimates by the Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics This figure is 11 per cent below 
the revised record net income of $2,188,600,- 
000.for 1951 but higher than for any other 
year and 35 per cent above the estimate of 
$1,448,100,000 for 1950. 

Last year's decline in net income from the 
1951 level is the net result of a drop of four 
per cent in gross farm income to an estimated 
$3,449 700,000 from the all-time high figure 
of $3,600,000,000 for 1951, and a rise of six 
per cent in farm operating expenses (including 
depreciation charges) to $1,504,900,000 from 
the revised estimate for 1951 of $1,421,700.-
000  

Cash  income from the Sale of farm products 
and from participation payments on previous 
years' grain crops in 1952 is estimated at 
$2,778,300,000, down only 1.2 per cent from 
the revised record cash income estimate of 
$2,811,949,000 for 1951. Income in kind was 
practically unchanged at $433,722,000 tompared 
to $434,553,000, but the value of year-end 
inventory changes In farm-held grains and live 
stock was down substantially to $237,600,000 
from $353,500,000, accounting-for the greater 
part of the drop in gross farm income. 

The maintenance, of farm cash income at 
neae-recôrd levels last year, the Bureau  re-
ports, can be largely attributed to a sub- 

* * 

OLD AGE'ASSISTANCE-  The federal Govern-
ment's share in old age assistance payments 
for needy persons between the ages of 65 and 
69 totalled $19,128,837 in the fiscal year 
which ended on March 31, the Minister of Na-
tional Health and Welfare, has announced. The 
federal and provincial Governments share the 
cost of old age assistance on a 50-50 basis 
up to a maximum of $40 per month, except in 
Ntwfoundland where the maximum monthly payment 
is $30. 

* * * *  

stantial increase in receipts from the sale 
of field crops, which offset to a large extent 
the decline in cash returns from live stock 
and some of the live-stock products. The high-
level returns from field crops reflect the 
unusually heavy spring marketings of grain in 
western Canada as a result of the large carry-
over of both threShed and unthreshed portions 
of the 1951 crop. Apart from the  grain  crops, 
the most spectacular increase  in  field crop 
receipts occurred in the case of potatoes, 
prices of.which averaged more than two and a 
half times those of 1951. A general and sub-
stantial drop in average live-stock prices, 
together with lower marketings of all live 
stock except hogs, accounted for a significant 
decline Ln receipts from this source. Poultry 
and egg returns were also down substantially, 
but income from dairying was up slightly 

The year-end inventory changes of both 
grains held on farmk and of live stock were 
down sharply, the former dropping 39 per cent 
in value from 1951 to $127,800,000 and the 
latter 24 per cent to $109,800,000. 

Nearly all items included in farm operating 
expenses were higher last year than in 1951, 
the chief exception being feed and seed. Wage 
rates were about five per cent higher, raising 
th  t estimate for labour in spite of a decrease 
in the total labour force employed in agri-
culture. Operation and maintenance of ma-
chinery-increased in numbers and use - were 
higher, and fertilizer costs rose reflecting 
generally higher prices. 

* * * 

"Orrbehalf of the Armed Forces of Canada 
I wish to express best wishes to the United 
States Armed Forces on their Fourth Armed 
Forces Day." 

* * * * 
$774,000  FOR  HOSPITALS:  More than $774,- 
000 have just been allotted by the federal 
Cbvernment to help meet the costs of enlarging 
the Ontario hospitals in Toronto, Orillia and 
Brockville, and $95,500 have been earmarked 
toward  the.  cost of nurses' residence for hos-
pitals in Toronto and St. Catharines, the 
Minister of National Health and Welfare, has 
announced. • 

* * * * 

$48 503 826  HEALTH'GRANTS  A grand total 
of $48,503,826 will be available as grants 
in aid from the federal Government to the 
Provinces for the development of health ser-
vices and hospital construction in the current 
fiscal year according to orders-in-council 
tabled in the House of Commons Largest single 
grant is for hospital  construction--$19,850,-
651.  

U.S. ARMED FORCES DAY:  The following state-
ment was issued by the Minister of National 
Defence, Mr. Brooke Claxton, on May 16, Fourth 
Annual  United States Armed Forces Day: 

"The Fourth Annual United States Armed 
Forces Day finds  the free peoples of the world 
more than ever united in strong support of 
your slogan for this year-- 'Peace for Peace'. 

"The United States Armed Forces, each with 
its fine traditions and high courage, have 
shown great qualities of leadership whièh hâve 
proven of inestimable value in these troubled 

d 	• 	times. 
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PEACEFUL CO-EXISTENCE. 	"The burden of 
rearmament can be lessened only if there is 
real agreementondisarmament," said  the Uhder-
Secretary of State for External Affairs, Mr. 
L.D. Wilgress, in an address to the Annual 
Congregation of the University of British 
Columbia, at Vancouver, on May 19. 

In dealing with the world situation he 
said, in part:• 

"In recent weeks it has appeared that the 
chances of effecting a reconciliation between 
East and West have become more promising. The 
peace feelers from Mbscow make  the  possibility 
of peaceful co-existence of the communist and 
capitalist worlds appear more real. The free 
nations must seriously welcome and realisti-
cally'follow up every opening for a settlement 
of outstanding differences. This is worth-
while if only to relieve the tension which 
has been filling our thoughts with fear of 
war. At best, however, peaceful co-existence 
may mean an uneasy peace. The burden of re-
armament can be lessened only if there is real 
agreement on disarmament. It would be fatal 
to slacken our defence efforts until we have 
made more progress in renoving the disparity 
in military strength between the East and 
West. 

"Along with disarmement there should be 
efforts to bring about a settlement of Far 
Eastern questions, a peace treaty with Austria 
and the unification of Germany based upon the 
free choice of the people in both the Eastern 
and Western parts of that country. In the 
consideration of these questions we must be. 
constantly on our guard against . efforts of 
the Soviet Union  to sow dissension between 
the United States and the European partners 
in the North Atlantic Alliance. While, there-
fore, rhere are hopes of reconciling  the  dif-
ferences that now divide East and West, we 
may have to continue to accept this division 
as still frustrating the dreams we once held 
of °One World' 

"In the meantime our attention should be 
directed to  the  other two main cleavages which 
have become apparent in the United Nations. 
The second of these cleavages is that between 
developed and under-developed countries, or 
rather between the 'haves' and the 'have-
nots'. The third cleavage is that between 
the anti-colonial countries and those with 
dependent territories. 

"In each  of ,the  three cleavages that have 
become apparent in the United Nations, the 
line up of members is different. Wheress in 
the cleavage between East and West the Soviet 
Union and its satellites are very much in the 
minority, they are usually able to align them-
selves with the majority when issues relating 
to the other two cleavages come before the 
General Assembly. This is because the prin-
ciple.of the sovereign equality of all members 
is respected as one of the basic provisions 
of the Charter. This principle, however, im-
plies a responsibility on all members, parti-
cularly so long as the fundamental cleavage 

• 
ICAO DELEGATION:  The Eèpartment of External 
Affairs announced on May 21 that the Minister 
of Transport, Mr. Lionel Chevrier, will head 
the  Canadian Dèlegation to the Seventh Annual 
ASsembly . of the International Civil Aviation 
Organization (ICAO) to be held in Brighton, 
England, commencing June 15; 

Other members of the Delegation will be 
Mr. John R. Baldwin, Chairman, Air Transport 
Board; Air Vice Marshall A. de Niverville, 
District Controller of Air Services, Dèpart-
ment of Transport, Montreal; Mr. C.S. Booth, 
Canadian Council Member to ICAO; and a member 
of the Dèpartment of External Affairs, There 
will be Technical Advisers accompanying the 
Dèlegation. 

* * * 

FOUR NEW SENATORS:  The Prime Minister, 
Mr. St. Laurent, on May 19 announced the ap-
pointment of four new senators, two of them 
women- They are: 

Mrs. Marianna Beauchamp Jodoin of Montreal 
and Mrs. Muriel McQueen Fergusson of Freder-
icton, to fill Qùebec and New Brunswick va-
cancies; Premier Walter Jones of Prince Edward 
Island, 75, and Mr Allan L. Woodrow, 67, 
Toronto business consultant and retired banker 
to fill Prince Edward Island and Ontario va-
cancies. 

* * * * 

DR. TRUEMAN FILM COMISSIONER -  The Min-
ister of Resources and Development, Mr. Robert 
H. Winters, announced on May 19 that the 
Governor-in-Council had approved the appoint-
ment of Dr. Albert W. Trueman, President of 
the University of New Brunswick, as Government 
Film Commissioner and Chairman of the National 
Film Board. 

* * * * 

MR. HOLLAND'S VISIT.  'The Right Honourable 
S.Q.'Holland, Prime Minister of New Zealand 
ia paying a four-day visit to Canada en route 
to the Coronation AccompaniedbyMrs. Holland, 
he arrived at Niagara Falls on May 20  On  
Thursday morning, the PriMe Minister and Mrs. 
Holland were :down to Ottawa. 

* * * * 

WHEAT AGREEMENT  The Acting Secretary of 
State for External Affairs announced on May 
18 that the formal Canadian Instrument of 
Acceptance of the International Wheat Agree- 
ment was being deposited in Washington on d  
that date. 

between East and West continues. Those states 
which have not got responsibility for the 
exercise of power should always bear in mind 
that someoftheir aspirations cannot be reali-
zed owing to the fact that we have lacked 
the peaceful co-operation of a bloc of states 
led by the Soviet Union...." led by the Soviet Union...." 

* * * * * * * * 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

EXPORTS - TOTAL DOWN2  Canadas  domestic ex-
ports to  the United States in April were high-
er in value than a year earlier and, as in 
March, were lower to all other main geographic 
areas, the total value of shipments to all 
countries declining.14 per - cent - to:P0J :100:— 
000 as compared with $348,400,000 in the same 
month last year, according to the monthly 
summary buldetin of the Bureau of Statistics. 
The decline in total value was the result of 
a decrease of 11 per cent in volume and three 
per cent in prices. 

April's drop in total value was closely 
similar in size to the reductions of 13 per 
cent in March and 11 per cent in February. 
January shipments showed a smaller deciine 
and the overall result was a decrease of 10 
per cent in value in the January-April period 
to $1,201,700,000 from $1,337,400,000 last 
year. On average, volume was down 8.7 per 
cent, and prices four per cent in the four 
months. 

There were declines in value in April among 
the majority of leading export commodities, 
including wheat and wheat flour, fish, wood 
pulp, newsprint, farm implements, aluminum, 
copper, zinc and asbestos. Meats were sub-
stantially higher and planks and boards up 
slightly. 

Exports to the United States were moder- 

ately higher in value in April at $189,276,000 
as compared with $181,104,000 a year ago, 
accounting for an increased proportion of 
62.8 per cent of total exports as compared 
with 51.9 per cent a year ago. Four-month 
exports were up in value to $753,577,000 com-
pared with $722,951,000, and the proportion 
advanced to 62.7 per cent from 54.0 per cent. 

Five of the nine main commodity groups of 
exports to the United States were higher in 
value in April. Largest increases were in the 
animals and animal products, and non-ferrous 
metals groups. The former was influenced by 
the removal of the United States embargo on 
shipments of cattle and meats from Canada. 
Moderate increases were .shown for iron and 
products, non-metallic and chemicals. Agri-
cultural and vegetable products, and wood and 
paper products declined most steeply. 

Shipments to  the United  Kingdom were sharp-
ly lower in value in April, dropping to $45,- 
059,000 from $72,620,000 in the same month 
last year. This brought the cumulative total 
for the first four months of 1953 to $168,- 
993,000 as against $229,055,000. Eeclines were 
almost general among the main commodity groups, 
with particularly large declines in agri-
cultural and vegetable products, wood and 
paper, and. non-ferrous metals. Animals and 
animal products rose in value in the month. 

(Côntinued on P. 4) 
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ESKIMOS AT CORONATION:.  Two young Eskimo 
men will be aboard the Eépartment of Transport 
ice-breaker "d'Iberville" when it sails from 
Wentreal on May 29. They were chosen by offi-
cials of the  Northern Administration and Lands 
Branch of the Department of Resources and 
DevelopMent, to represent their people in 
Cànada's part in the coming Coronation cele-
brations in Britain. 

Thomas Aneroluk comes from Coppermine in 
the western Arctic. He is 26 years of age and 
unmarried. Thomas started his education in 
the school for Eskimos at Coppermine and, in 
Line wieh the policy of the  federal Government 
to give every reasonable advantage to those 
Eskimos who show special aptitude for educa-
tion, he was sent to school in Edmonton where 
he completed Grade 12. Thomas will be going 
to Normal School in Edmonton next Fall and 
eventually he hopes to return to Coppermine• as 
an Eskimo teacher. 

Simonee, who also speaks English very well 
is 20 years old. His home is at Frobisher Bay, 
Baffin Island, in the eastern Arctic where he 
is employed at the Government base as a car-
penter. Simonee is married and has one child, 
a daughter born March 19, this year. Simonee's 
wife and two-months old daughter will be cared 
for during his absence by the R.C.M.P. at 
Frobisher Bay. 

Both men will bring along their native 
Eskimo dress to wear While ehey are travelling 
in Britain and France. Among the places ehey 
will visit are London, Liverpool, Glasgow and 
LeHavre, France. 

* * * * 

AMBASSADOR OF INDONESIA:  His Excellency 
Dr. Ali Sastroamidjojo on May 22 presented 
to His Excellency the Governor-Géneral at 
Government House his Letter of Credence as 
Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary 
of the  Républic of Indonesia to  Canada.  

Dr. Sastroamidjojo, the first diplomatic 
Envoy of Indonesia to Canada, was born in 
1903. He received the dggree of Doctor of Law 
from the University of Leyden  in  1927. Ch his 
return to Indonesia, he practised law pri-
vately, engaging at  the  same time in politics 
and journalism. Following  the  proclamation of 
Independence of the Republic of Indonesia in 
1945, Et. Sastroamidjojo served successively 
as Eéputy Minister of Information, Secretary-
General of the State Defence Council, and 
Minister of Education and Culture. He has 
represented his country at several  inter-
national conferences.'In 1949 he resigned 
his Cabinet post to attend the Round Table 
Conference at The Hague which resulted in 
the transfer of sovereignty from The Nether-
lands to Indonesia. He was appointed Ambas-
sador to  the United States of America in Jan-
uary 1950, a post which he is retaining con-
currently with his new post in Canada.  

1953 FIELD CROPS: Cànadian farmers' plans 
for 1953 field crops, based on their inten-
tions at April 30, show little or no change 
from last year's seeded acreage of wheat, 
mixed grains and potatoes. Barley acreage is 
expected to set a record for the second suc-
cessive year, while decreases are indicated 
for the areas seeded to oats for grain, flax-
seed and spring rye. Farmers in the Prairie 
Provinces indicate an increase of three per 
cent over 1952 in the area to be summerfal-
lowed,  the  Bureau of Statistics reports. 

The combined acreage of spring and winter 
wheat  in Canada for harvest in 1953 is placed 
at 25,900,000 acres, virtually unchanged from 
1952. Gontinued expansion of barley acreage 
is indicated, with  the  1953 intended area of 
8,800,000 acres surpassing last year's record 
8,500,000 by more than four per cent. Off-
setting the indicated increase in barley 
acreage is an expected decrease of slightly 
more than four per cent in this year's acreage 
of oats for grain, anticipated seedings of 
which are placed at 10,600,000 acres against 
11,100,000 seeded in 1952, 

* * * * 

FISHERIES DELEGATION:  Canadian fisheries 
representatiVes are attending the third annual 
meeting of the International Commission for 
the Northwest Atlantic Fisheries being held 
from May 25 to May 30 at New Haven, Conn. 

The Canadian delegation includes Deputy 
Minister of 'Fisheries Stewart Bates,ofOttawa; 
L.S.'Bradbury, Chief Supervisor of.Fisheries, 
St. John's, Nfld.; and J.H. MacKichan, of 
Halifax, the three  official.  Canadian repre-
sentatives on the 10-nation Commission; J. 
Watson MacNaught, Parliamentary Assistant 
te the Minister of Fisheries; Et. A.W.H.Seed-
ler, Director of the Fisheries Research Board 
Station at St. Andrews,  N.B.  and Et. Wilfred 
Témpleman, Director of the Fisheries Research 
Board Station at St. John's Nfld. 

* * * * 

VICE-PRESIDENT OF INDIA:  The Department 
of External Affairs announced on May '22 that 
the Vice-President of India, Et. Sarvepalli 
Radhakrishnan, was to arrive in Ottawa on May 
25, to begin a week's visit to Canada. The 
purpose of his Visit is to give  the Convocation 
Address at McGill University and to visit 
oeher Canadian educational institutions. While 
in Ottawa  Dr. Radhakrishnan will be the guest 
of His ExcellenCy the Goveébor Géneral. 

* * * * 

The importance of inheritance as a factor 
in causing cerebral palsy is being investi-
gated at the Hospital for Sick Children, 
Toronto, with the financial support of a fe-
deral health grant, the Minister of National 
Health and Welfare has announcecL 
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NICKEL. 1952;  Production of nickel in all 
forms was 280,013,000 pounds, valued at $150,- 
908,900, in 1952, an increase of slightly 
more  than 4,200,000 pounds over 1951 and about 
8,000,000 pounds short of the 1943 peak year 
production All but a small part of the output 
in 1952 came from the mines of The Inter-
national Nickel Company of Canada,  Limited, 
and Falconbridge Nickel Mines, Limited, in 
the Sudbury area, Cntariol The remainder ori-
ginated in silver-cobalt ores from the Cobalt  
area, Ontario, which were treated by Deloro 
SMelting and Refiniing.  Company,  Limited. About 
55 per cent of the nickel produced was re-
fined at The International Nickel Company's 
plant at Port Colborne, Ontario. 

The mines of the Sudbury district produce 
85 per cent of the world nickel output. In 
addition to copper, the other main constituent 
of the ore, numerous by-products are obtained 
from the treatment of the Sudbury nickel-
copper ores. These include platinum and metals 
of the platinum group, g61d, silver, and minor 
quantities of cobalt, selenium, and tellurium, 
while from the smelter gases, liquid sulphur 
dioxide and sulphuric acid are produced. 

RECORD WAGE LEVELS.  Average hourly and 
weekly earnings of hourly-rated wage-earners 
in Cànadian manufacturing industries reached 
new all-time high levels at the beginning of 
March, according to the Bureau's monthly re-
port an man-hours and hourly earnings. Bourly 
earnings in manufacturing averaged 134.7 cents 
as compared with 127.8 a  year  earlier, weekly 
waies $56.71 compared with $53.29, and average 
hours 42.1 compared with 41.7. In mining, 
hourly earnings averaged 153.3 cents compared 
with 143.9, weekly wages $64.69 compared with 
$61.30, and average hours 42.2 compared with 
42.6. 

In construction, hourly earnings averaged 
142.4 cents competed with 129.9, weekly wages 
$60.95 compared with $55.47, and average hours 
42.P compared with 42.7- Hourly.earnings in 
electric and motor transportation averaged 
133 cents compared with 124.1, weekly wages 
$60.38 compared with $56.47, and average hours 
45.4 compared with 45.5. 

* * * * 

HONOURS FOR AUTHORS:  University of British 
Columbia's medal for a popular Canadian bio-
graphy in 1952 has been awarded to Bruce 
Hutchison of Victoria, B.C., and the Leacock 
Medal for Humour in the gift of The Friends 
of Stephen Leacock has been won by Lawrence 
Earl of London,  ngland. 

Mr. Hutchison's winning book is The In-
credible Cànadian,lifestudy of Prime Minister 
Mackenzie King. - 

Mr. Earl's successful book is The Battle 
of Baltinglass. 

SHARP RISE IN EMPLOYMENT  For the first 
time since early last fall there was a marked 
increase during April in the number of Càna-
dians working full time, accérding to the 
joint monthly news release by the Department 
of Labour and the Dominion Bureau of Statis-
tics -on  the  April employment situation. :.The  
Bureau's monthly labour force survey showed 
4,645,000 working full time during the week 
ended 4pri1 18, 111,000 more than the .,534,-
000  employed.  full time during the week ended 
Maréh 21. 

A sharp increase in seasonal activities and 
the steady growth of labour requirements in 
the consumer goéds, defence material, building 
supplies and residential and commercial con-
struction industries contributed to the ac-
celerating pace of employment  expansion  during 
April. 

The civilian labour force totalled 5,241,- 
000 during the week ended April 18 as compared 
with 5,192,000 in Che week ended Mardi 21 

* 	* * 

INTERNATIONAL CIVIL DEFENCE.  Up to 100 
ire and rescue  trucks, police  cars, ambulances 
ad  other emergency vehicles, manned by some 
400 trained Cànadian civil defence workers, 
will cross the international border on the 
afternoon of June 5 as Canada goes to the 
"aid" of Niagara Falls, N.Y., in the climax 
of "International Civil Défence Week", one 
of the biggest civil defence exercises yet 
staged on this continent. 

.Announcement 6f "International Civil Dé-
fence Week", beginning June 1, was made sim-
ultaneously on May 25 in Ottawa and New York 
City, when.it was revealed that Ontario civil 
defence authorities, with federal support, 
are co-operating with the New York State Civil 
Défence Commission in exercises and operations 
designed to train civil defence personnel on  
both sides of the border and to dramatize the 
need.  for  mutual àid in an emergency. 

* * * * 

CORONATION FLY-PAST:  A fly-past of air-
craft representing almost every type of plane 
in service with the Regular Air Force will be 
one of the features of the Coronation Day 
ceremonies in Ottawa, it was announced by  Aix;  
Force Headquarters. Between 100 and 140 air-
craft, ranging from the ever-faithful but 
slow Dakota to the better than 600 mph Sabre 
and Canuck jet fighters, will také part in the 
fly-past. 

* * * * 

Cànada's production of chrysotile asbestos 
in 1952 exceeded by more than $7,000,000 the 
record established in the previous year. Ship-
ments of 966,382 tons were valued at $88,- 
823,271 compared with 973,198 tons at $81,7 
584,345 in 1951. 
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EXPORTS TOTAL DOWN 

Reduced exports to the Union of South 
Africa, India, Ceylon and New Zealand more • 
than offset increased shipments to Pakistan, 
and the value of exports to the remaining 
group of Commonwealth countries dropped in 
value in April to $16,246,000 from  $22,288,-
000. In the four-month period the value de-
clined to $72,041,000 against $103,176,000. 

With smaller shipments to Brazil, Cuba; 
Mexico, Peru, and Venezuela accounting for 
most of the decline, exports to Latin American 
countries dropped in April to $16,324,000 from 
$26,745,000, and in the four-month period to 
$64,202,000 from $105,239,000. 

Exports to European countries declined in 
group total in April to $21,976,00efrom $27,- 
999,000 a year earlier, and in the four-month 
period to $81,188,000 from $111,639,000. 

* * * * 

AMBASSADOR OF SPAIN:  His Excellency Mariano 
dé Yturralde y Orbegoso on May 26 presented 
'to His Excellency the GoverhorGeneral at 
Government House his Letter of Credence as 
Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary 
of Spain to Canada. 
::.Mrz de Yturraide was born in 1904. After 

graduating in law, he entered the Spanish 
Diplomatic Service in 1929. He has represented 
his country in Panama, Venezuela, Ireland, the 
Uhited States of America,andserved as Consul-
General of Spain at Montreal from 1950 to 
1952. He has held several important posts in 
the Spanish Government, having been appointed 
Secretary General of the Directorate General 
of Commerce (1940); Director General of Com-
merce (1946); Director General of Political 
Economy at the Ministry of Foreign Affairs 
(1947); Director General of Foreign Policy 
(1952). 

Mr. de Yturralde is the first diplomatic 
Envoy of Spain to Canada. 

* * * * 

AMBASSADOR OF VENEZUELA:  His ExCellency 
Fernando Paz Castillo on May 26 presented to 
His Excellency the Governor-General at Govern-
ment House his Letter of Credence as Ambas-
sador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of 
Venezuela to Canada. 

Mr. Paz Castillo, who is fifty-six years of 
age, has represented his country in Mexico, 
Great Britain, Brazil, Argentina, France and 
Spain, and served as Ambassador in Italy and 
Minister in•Belgium. Prior to his appointment 
to Canada, he was Ambassador to Ecuador. 

Mr. Paz Castillo is the first diplomatic 
Envoy of Venezuela to Canada. 

* • * * *  

(C.W.B. May 29, 1953) 

eTUDY'RESERVE 'DIME:  Consequent upon 
consideration of proposals made by the Chief 
of the General Staff and recommendations of 
the Conference of Defence Associations at 
their meeting in January of this year, Army 
Headquarters has announced the constitution 
of a Board of senior officers with long ex-
perience of the reserve forces to advise the 
Chief of the General Staff regarding Reserve 
Army matters. 

The Board will be visiting various Reserve 
Force units across Canada to gain first-hand 
knowledge of the current activities and pro-
blems of Reserve Force units. It will consist 
of Major-General  Howard  Kennedy, C.B.E;.M.C.; 
Major-General H.F.G.:Letson, C.B.; C.B.E.; 
M.C.; E.D., and Major-Géneral E.J.:Renaud, 
C.B.; C.B.E.; C.D. 

* * * * 

PETROLEUM RISE7  Canadian production of 
petroleum rose in February to 4,767,000 bar-
rels from 3,409;000 in the corresponding month 
last year. Added to January's  output of  5, 
286,000 barrels, which compares with 3,972,000 
a year earlier, the cumulative total for the 
first two months of this year climbed to  $0,-
053,000  barrels compared with 7,382,000 at the 
same time last year. 

Alberta's output in February advanced to 
4,470,000 barrels from 3,232,000, and in the 
two-month period to 9,511,000 barrels from 
7,069,000. In Saskatchewan the February total 
rose to 220,000 barrels.  from 122,000, raising 
the two-month output to 395,000 barrels com-
pared with 230,000. 

* *, * * 

ARMS FOR PORTUGAL:  The Republic of Portugal 
is to receive Canadian Army suppliesandequip-
ment under the mutual aid agreement of the 
North Atlantic Treaty Organization, Army Head. 
quarters announced on May 26. 

A shipment will leave Montreal during the 
first week of June destined for the Port of 
Lisbon, containing62(20 Milimeter) quadruple-
mount anti-airéraft guns, and 47 cases of 
maintenance spare parts. 

* * * * 

REMIL . SALES UP:  With all regions sharing in 
the increase, Canada's retail establishments 
boosted their sales by eiàht per cent both in 
March and the first three months of this year 
as compared with a year ago, according to the 
Bureau . s .monthly estimate.'Sales in Mardi were 
valued at $914,018,000 as compared with $848,- 
473,000 a year earlier, bringing the first-
quarter total to $2,502,943,000 as compared 
with $2,314,547,000. 

* * * * 

Of the 141,361,953 barrels of crude oil 
received by Canadian reftneries in 1952, 82,- 
467,322 or 99% were imported. 

Average passenger grain revenue of the 
larger Canadian railways in 1952 was $3.49 per 
mile as compared with $3.37 per mile in 1951. 
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"THE FUTURE OF THE GENERAL AGREEMENT ON.  TARIFFS AND TRÀDE" 

RR— WILGRESS .  ADDRESS  "The United States 
by the nature of things has to provide the 
leadership in the  new approach to  the solution 
of the problems of international trade and 
payments," said the Uhder-Secretary of State 
for External Affairs, Mr. L. Duna Wilgress, 
in an address on, "The Future of the General 
Agreement on Tariffs and Trade," prepared for 
delivery at  the  Annual Convention of the Cana- . 

 dian Manufacturers' Association, in Toronto 
on May 27. 

"Without the leadership Of the United 
States," he added, "there is the danger of 
the world splitting up into a number of re-
gional economic blocs, eachef which would be 
discriminating against  the  others." 

He spoke, in part, as follows: 
"There is one respect in Which GATT has an 

advantage over  the  other organizations which 
have been set up since the last war. This is 
the flexibility of its basic instrument. Ar-
ticle XXIX of the General Agreement provided 
that if the Havana Charter for the Inter-
nationpl TXade Organization had not entered 
into force by a certain date, which date has 
already passed, the Contracting Parties would 
meet to agree whether the Agreement should be 
amended, supplemented - or maintained. At the 
appropriate time, dherefore, a meeting can be 
held which would lead to a thorough review 
and no doubt reyision of certain of the  pro-
visions of the  General Agreement. 

MULTILATERAL BASIS 

"The meeting envisaged in this Article may 
be one of the important steps for giving ef-
fect to the measures necessary for the  conduct 
of world trade on a broad multilateral basis 
as envisaged in the proposals agreed upon at 
the Commonwealth Economic Conference held in 
London towards the end of last year. Enough 
has been said about the objectives of these 
proposals for us to knoW that they relate to 
the con:rertibility.of currencies and the con-
duct of world trade on a broad multilateral 
basis. 

"Objectives such as these can be attained 
in two ways. Che way would be to hold an in-
ternational conference or conferences of the 
type which took place when  the charters of the 
specialized agencies were .drawn up at the end 
of the  war. The other way would be to make use 
of existing facilities, Che such facility 
would be to take  avantage of the provisions 
of Article XXIX of the General Agreement and 
to hold the meeting provided for in that Ar-
ticle. This could be supplemented by arrange-
ments to hold another round of tariff ne-
gotiations. 

"We can see, therefore, that through the 
machinery at GATT it would be possible both 
to bring about further reductions in tariffs 
und to formulate new trade rules better adapt- 

ed for the conduct of world trade on a broad 
multilateral - basis than the existing pro-
visions of the General Agreement. 

"Of the two ways in. which the objectives 
of  the Commonwealth  Economic Conference can,  be 
pursued  in the  field of trade, the apProach 
through GATT appears to be much more simple 
and practical than the approach through a 
confeience. It is better to make.use of exist-
ing facilities than to faahion new-ones. This 
is all the more true when the existing fa-
cilities such as those offered by GATT are 
flexible and Can be readily adapted to the new 
conditions and to the fresh outlook occasioned 
by the experience of the post-war years and 
bythe examination we have been giving re-
cently to the whole question of international 
trade and payments. 

"Article 2 of the North Atlantic TXeaty 
provides -  that the parties will seek to elim-
inate conflict in eheir international economic 
policies and will encourage. economic colla-
boration between any or all of them. This 
encouragement of economic collaboration needs 
to be dealt with on a basis wider than ehat of 
NATO. GATT provides such a basis because it 
embraces the majority of the  leading trading 
nations of the world. Thirty-four countries 
mre now contracting parties to the General 
Agreement. This represents an increase from 
the twenty-three countries whosexepresen-
tatives in 1947 signed  the Geneva Final Act 
which authenticated the text of the (.7eneral 
Agreement..,. 

EFFECTIVE ORGANIZATION 

"Experience....is proving that GATT is an 
effective organization in  the field of tariffs 
and commercial policy. Being the only organ-
ization dealing with these problems ona world-
wide basis, it has come to take its place 
alongside of the principal international agen-
cies in the field of economic co-Operation.... 

"kart  from  the  merits of GATT as an organ-
ization, we must not lose sight of the value 
of the numerous tariff concessions embodied in 
the schedules to the General Agreement. Each 
Country values highly at least some of the 
concessions it secured at  the  three rounds of 
tariff negotiations held at Geneva, Annecy and 
Torquay. Hence, no one country would lightly 
abandon the inroads that already have been 
made into the tariff barriers . to trade. That 
these inroads are substantial is indicated by 
the fact that sincethePeciprocal TXade Agree-
ments Act first came into force in 1934 the 
average ad valorem incidence of United States 
duties on dutiable goods has been reduced from 
46.7 per cent to 12.5 per cent. Part of this 
reduction has been effected through the con- fl  
cessions granted at Geneva,  Annecy and  Torquay 
and embodied in the appropriate . schedule to 
the GATT. 
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Liberals 	 22 
P.C.'s 	 13 
C.C.F. 	 2 

Total 	 37 

(CAUL  May  29, 1953) 

"While, therefore, GATT has thoroughly 
justified its existence, I would say that its 
fate  depe. upon what will happen in the 
next few weeks. 1 am, of course, referring to 
the proposals now before the Cbngress of the 
United States for the renewal of the Reci-
procal Trade Agreements Act and for the pass-
ing of the Customs Simplification Bill. Of 
these two proposals the former.is the more 
vital. GATT has been developed largely upon 
the basis of r e -.ciprocal Trade Agreements 
Act and it is dillicult to conceive of its 
continuance if the Act is not renewed. 
• "The Uhited States by the nature of dhings 
has to provide the leadership in the  new ap-
proach to the solution of the problems of 
international trade and payments. Tàking any 
of the indices commonly used to measure eco-
nomic strength, we find that the Uhited States 
represents about one half of the economy of 
the whole world. Without the leadership of 
the Uhited States there is the danger of the  
world splitting up into a number of regional 
economic blocs, each of which would be dis-
criminating against the others. This sort of 
chaos would be the negation of stability. 
Such cscnomic instability wculd breed poli-
tical instability. Accordingly, it may be said 
that the success of the free world in solving 
its economic problems is of decisive import-
ance intimstruggle against  Soviet  Cbmmunism." 

* * * * 

LIBERALS WIN IN NOVA SCOTIA:  The Liberal 
Party under Premier Angus L. Macdonald was 
returned to power with a reduced majority in 
Nova Scotia's general election on May 26. All 
three party leaders were re-elected. The pop-
ular vote tabulation showed the Liberals with 
49.7 per cent of the total and the Progressive 
Conservatives with 42.9 per cent. Recounts 
are said to be Likely in two ridings where 
the results were close. 

The following were the election results, 
Compared widhtheresults of the  1949 election: 

WELFARE SPENDING;  Speaking before die Cana-
dian Welfare Council in Ottawa on May 28 on 
the maintenance of a proper relationship be-
tween expenditures in the welfare field and 
total national income and resources, the Min-
ister of Health and Welfare, Mr. Paul Martin, 
said: 

"In 1937, when our Government spent $341,- 
C00,000 on social measures of all kinds, Ca-
nada's national income was $4,062,000,000. 
Social welfare expenditures therefore repre-
sented 8.4 per cent of our national income. 

"Fifteen years later, in 1952, these ex-
penditures had been increased more than four-
fold to $1,499,000,000 but our national income 
had risen to $18,000,000,000, more than four 
times what it was in 1937. As a result, in 
1952, our social welfare expenditures amounted 
to 8.3 per cent of our national income. 

"In other words, after the passage of fif-
teen years, the percentage of our national 
income devoted to humanitarian purposes by 
Canadian Governments in 1952 was practically 
the  same as in 1937." 

* * * 

FOREST INVENTORY:  Contributions by the 
iaderal Government to provincial forest in-
ventory and reforestation programmes, during 
the second year of the five-year forestry 
agreements with eight of the provinces of 
Canada, exceeded one million dollars, Re-
sources Minister Robert H. Winters has an-
nounced. This represents an increase of more 
than 25 Per cent over the previous year. 

* * * 

INTERNATIONAL TRADE FAIR:  Five countries 
are represented in the Electrical Group at 
this year's Canadian International Trade Fair 
in Toronto, opening June 1 for two weeks. 
This section is made up in order of volume of 
Canada, with 4,560 square feet, England with 
2,460 square feet, then Germany with 1,200 
square feet followed by Belgium and Switzer-
land. 

1953 	1949 

28 
7 
2 

37 

* * * * 

RUNNYMEDE UNVEILING:  The next-of-kin of 
nearly 3,000 RCAF officers and men who gave 
their lives in the Second Wbrld War during 
operations from bases in the United  Kingdom 

and North-West Europe and who have no known 
grave have received invitations from the Im-
perial War Graves Commission, to attend the 
unveiling by Her Màjesty Queen Elizabeth II 
of the Commonwealth Air Forces Memorial at 
historic Runnymede in England on October 17. 

* * * * 

RECORD AUTO ENTRIES:  Foreign vehicles en-
tering Canada on traveller's vehicle permits. 
in April totalled 106,452 -- a new high for 
the month. This was 10 . per cent above last 
year's April total of 96,379. Cumulative en-
tries for the first four months of this year 
rose 13 per cent to 282,884 as compared with 
249,446 in the corresponding 1952 peridd. 

* * * 

SPOONS FOR CORONATION DAY BABIES:  As a 
personal gift in commemoration of the Cbro-
nation of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth, the 
Governor-General, Mr. Massey, will present 
a small silver spoon bearing an appropriate 
inscription to every child born in Canada on 
Cbronation Day. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

MR. PEARSON ON WORLD TRADE:  Holding that 
accomplishments on the fronts of security and 
political co-operation would be nullified if 
the free nations pursued short sighted and in-
adequate policies on the economic front, the 
Secretary of State for External Affairs, Mr. 
L.B. Pearson, speaking at the opening of the 
International Trade Fair, at  Toronto, on June 
1, appealed for the removal of trade re-
strictions to permit an expanding flow of 
international trade. 

Partial text ofNW.Pearson'sspeedhfollows: 
"What is the present picture? Economically 

the free nations are divided between them-
selves into dollar and non-dollar groups. The 
movement of trade between them is still limit- . 
ed by barriers, restrictions and road-blocks 
both complex and exasperating. The free world 
is failing to use its economic resources ef-
ficiently at a time when heavy burdens must be 
borne for the common defence. 

"The economic and financial policies as-
sociated with systems of trade restriction ànd 
currency inconvertibility do not contain the 
elements of a solution. Unless a joint effort 
is made to change the direction of affairs it 
is unlikely that the countries pursuing these 
policies will ever find their way back to freer 
trade and currency convertibility.  On the 
contrary, the evidence indicates that the 
prolonged use of such restrictive policies 
aggravates the underlying difficulties because 
they provide the wrong economic Lncentives and 
lead to an inefficient use of resources. For 
some time the fabric of international economic 
relations has been held together through the  

provision of special assistance, improvised 
measures and other expedients. The value of 
such expedients is diMinishing and their ex-
istence becoming more precarious. 

"The unsatisfactory condition of inter-
national economic relations, the dangers and 
weaknesses resulting therefrom, are matters 
which are now in the forefront of our common 
problems. They are a challenge  to the vitality 
and endurance of our free societies. Concerted 
and determined efforts to build a stronger 
economic framework cannot be long postponed 
without grave risks both to our common se-
curity and to our common prosperity. 

"These matters are of growing concern to 
Canada, not only because we depend so much on 
international trade for the level of our eco-
nomic activity; but because we feel that they 
are relevant to the goals which all free 
peoples seek in this troubled world. . 

"In the post-war period When the institu-
tional frame-work oftheInternational Mbnetary 
Fund,  the International Bank for Reconstruction 
and Development and the General  Agreement  
on Tériffs and Trade was established,  Canada  
played as active a role as any other country 
in the discussions. Like the other partici-
pants, we were anxious that the pitfalls into 
which countries tumbled in their efforts in 
the inter-war period to solve the problems of 
employment and international trade should be 
avoided inthepost-war period. You will agree, 
I think, that these arrangements for inter-
national co-operation and consultation have 
been of great benefit to all countries that 
have participated Ln them: 

(Continued on. P. 5) 
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OVERSEAS AWARDS: 	The Royal Society of 
Canada  has announced the names of 28 winners 
of Cànadian Government Overseas Awards for the 
year 1953-54. The awards consist of 12 Fellow-
ships with avalue of $4,000 each and 16 Schol-
arshiPs worth $2,000 each tenable this year 
in France and The Netherlands. 

This is the second year that Cànadian Go-
vernment Overseas Amards have been made. The 
candidates are selected by the Royal Society 
of Canada and the funds are derived from a 
parliamentary allocation of balances owing 
to the Cànadian Government whiCh it has agreed 
to spend within  the  countries concerned. These 
funds are administered by the Department. of 
External Affairs. 

All of the Fellowships awarded this year 
and all but three of the Scholarahips will be 
held in France. Four of last years scholar-
ships have been renewed for a second year, 
one tenable in Holland  and  three in France. 
Of the new scholarship awards two are  for  study 
in Holland and ten in France. 

Anew departure was made thisyear in award-
ing scholarships, by giving some awards in 
the creative arts for the first time. Last 
year all of the scholarships were given fer 
academic studies. 

* * 	* 

AIRMEN'  S SHRINE  The Royal  Cànaàiarn Air 
Force Association has undertaken to raise 
$5,000 as Canada's contribution towards the 
erection of a memorial shrine to Commonwealth 
and Allied airmen who lost their lives in the  
Second World War, it is announced by  RAF 

 headquarters in Ottawa. 
Fatalities of the RCAF's No.6Bomber Group 

will be commemorated by the memorial which 
will be set up in Britain's historic York 
Minità.r: Cathedral. It will feature anamtro-- 
nomical clock showing phases of the moon and 
solstice, and embodying signs of the zodiac. 
Ch the reverse side of the clock will be a 
map.of the night skies showing the constel-
lations of the northern hemisphere. Represen-
tations of the types of aircraft flown may 
also be included. 

Eàtimated total cost of the shrine is $30,- 
000. Others participating in financing the 
project include  the Royal Air Force, Royal 
Australian Air Force, and Royal New Zealand 
Air Force. 

* * * * 

WAGE  RATE RISE.  There was an estimated in-
crease in the wage rate index of 1.6 per cent 
in the six months preceding April 1, the De-
partment of Labour announced after reviewing 
the results of a semi-annual survey. 

• * * 

In seven years the gross value of the pro-
duction of Cànada's roofing paper industry 
more than trebled to $41,879,206 in 1951 from 
$13,803,741 in 1944. 

2 

TRADE IN SECURITIES .  Volume of interna-
tional security trading continued to be 
heavy in Mareh, and trade in outstanding se-
curities between  Canada and other countries 
led to a sales balance of $14,200,000 as com-
pared with $2,500,000 in February and $200,- 
000 a year earlier. Net  sales to the United 
States of Canadian stocks, aggregating $9,- 
900,000 were the principal contributor to the 
balance of $9,700,000 with that country. 

Transactions with the United Kingdom, after 
many years during which purchases have pre-
dominated, led to a sales balance of $4,500,- 
000,  the  largest in nearly 15 years. While net 
sales of Cànadian stocks accounted for nearly 
half the total, sales of Cànadian and United 
Kingdom bonds were also of importance. Despite 
relatively heavy turnover, transactions with 
other countries were approximately in balance. 

* * * * 

SYNTHETIC TEXTILES: Gross value of pro-
duction of the synthetic textiles and silk 
industry rose from $147,048,000 in 1950 to 
$166,550,000 in 1951, an increase of 13 per 
cent, according to the annual industry report. 
There were 46 establishments in the industry-- 
one less than in 1950, with 17,997 employees 
as compared with 17,955, and salaries and 
wages of $44,694,000 compared with $40,112,- 
000. 

* * * 

Hd'IBERVILLE"  TO  SPITHEAD».  The C.G.S. "d'-
Iberville"  Cànada's largest and this Conti-
nent's most modern and up to date icebreaker, 
has been invited by the British Admiralty to 
take part in the Coronation Review of Common-
wealth ships at Spithead, England, on June 15, 
Thereaf  ter  it will proceed to Liverpool, Glas-
gow and Le Havre at the invitation of shipyard 
operators who are most anxious to view the 
vessel. 

• * * * * 

CIVIL DEFENCE:  Funds totalling nearly $1,- 
500,000 have been provided this year by the 
federal Government in the form of matching 
grants to the Provinces for general civil 
defence purposes.. 

* * * * 
FARM LAND VALUES:  Since the war the average 
value of occupied farm land has risen $35 per 
acre in Ontario,  $26 in British Columbia, $22 
in Manitoba, $20 in Prince Edward Island, $19 
in Qiebec, $17 in Alberta, $13 in Nova Scotia, 
and $11 in New Brunswick and Saskatchewan.  
Compared with the 1935-39 average, the  1952 
figuré was higher by $47 per acre in Ontario, 
$35 in Quebec, $34 in British Columbia,  $28 in 
Prince Edward Island, $26 in Manitoba, $24 in 
New Brunswick, $22 in Nova Scotia, $21 in 
Alberta, and $14 in Saskatchewan. 
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•THE EXPANDING CANADIAN ECONOMY . 

MR..WINTERS' ADDRESS:  Canadian petroleum 
today provides almost 40 per cent of domestic 
requirements and proven oil reserves are about 
40 times what they were in 1946, the Minister. 
of Resources and Development, Mr. Robert H. 
Winters,. said at the'opening ceremonies of the 
new petrochemical plant, BA-Shawinigan .Limi-
ted, Mbntreal East, on May 27. 

The plant; he said, represented a linking 
of interests between the petroleum industry 
and the chemical industry whereby the know-
ledge and organization of two great companies 
were pooled. Here,-he said, a chemical process 
for converting cumene to phenol and acetone 
"is being put into commercial operation for 
the first time in the world." 

Starting with the petrochemical industry, 
for whidh he had seen a figure indicating that 
capital expenditures on plants in recent years 
may have amounted to something like $125,000,- 
000, he touéhed an general industrial develop-
ment. The Canadian cheMical industry had 
doubled in size since 1939, taking as yard-
stick the number of people employed. In 1951 
the industry produced goods worth  more  than 
three quarters of a billion dollars. 

MAJOR EXPANSION  

He then proceeded, in part: 
"The Canadian economy is an expanding uni-

verse. Not only has our  total productionof 
goods and services doubled since 1939, but 
there is good reason to believe.that we are 
only at the beginning of a'new period of major 
expansion.  Our  rapid industrial growth in the 
postwar period has coincided with the develop-
ment of new and very rich resources of oil, 
hydro-electric power, and above all of metals. 
These two kinds of economic growth are at work 
together. As the London Economist has said, 
the pace they are working at'Would be remark-
able in either alone; in the two combined, it 
is as exciting and impressive as any achieve-
ment of industrial civilization. 

"It is the story of great resources, huMan 
and material. The richness and variety of this -
country's natural wealth have made Ckhada• ,one 
of the world's great producing nations. Our 
farmers harvest the world's fourth largest 
wheat crop and our inland and ocean fisherman 
the free world's fifth greatest catch of fish. 
Canada produces  more  than 90 per cent of the 
free world's nickel, half ofiir.splatinum and 
two-thirds of its asbestos. We rank second 
in zinc and gold production, third in silver 
and fourth in copper. More than half of the 
world's newsprint comes frem Canadian mills. 
Again, although our population'amounts to less 
than one per cent of the world total, Canada 
develops  over 10 per cent of the world's elec-
tric power, and still has 75 per cent of its 
hydro-electric potential to draw upon.. 

"Since these resources of ours enable us 
to produce more than our own requirements of 
many raw materials and manufactured goods, 
they have established Canada  as one of the 
world's great trading nations. Last year the 
value of our commodity exports.reached four 
and one-third billion dollars. That works out 
at 300 dollars for every man, woman and child 
in Canada, or  very nearly one -fifth of our 
entire national production. In return, we 
bouàht four billion dollars' worth of goods 
from other countries. Only two countries, the 
United States and the United Kingdom, can re-
port a heavier volume of foreign trade than 
Canada. 

"The rate at which we are developing our 
natural resources' stands out as the most ar-
resting feature ofourrecent economic history. 
Last year resource developments accounted 
for something like one-quarter of the more' 
than five billion dollars that we laid out for 
capital expenditures.... 

IRON ORE OUTPUT 

"Our  national output of iron ore has al-
ready been raised from a mere 125,000 tons in 
1939 to 5,200,000 tons in 1952. Going on from 
there, it is estimated that our production of 
this ore may reach 33 million tons annually . 
within the néxt de-cede. The project that will 
contribute most to its expansion is located, 
of course, on the border between this Province 
and Labrador. Even now, with much more ex-
ploration yet to be carried out, more than 
400 million tons of strikingly high-grade ore • 
have been proved, and something like a total ' 
of one'billion tons indicated. Production is 
expected to begin next year with the mining 
of two and a half  million tons of ore, and to 
reach D) million tons by 1960 .  Given the St. 
Lawrence Seaway this figure could be expanded 
to 2D million tons annually. In this Province 
too, you have at Allard Lake what are believed 
to be the world's largesx deposits of titanium 
ore, and in the Gaspé the great Nbranda copper ' 
deposits. 

"Our production of nickel will soon be . 
boosted by the Lynn Lake project in northern 
Manitoba, which in two years' éime will give 
us an extra 8,500 tons annually. Again, the 
Kitimat development on the British Columbia 
coast is bus.),  harneésing a massive block of 
hydro-electric power for what could eventually 
be the largest aluminiam smelting plant in the 
world. This project will bring in about 85,000 
tons of new aluminum capacity by next year, 
and could have an ultimate capacity of 550,000 
tons.... 

- "Coming to the Strategic metals, we know 
that this country has been an important source 
of uranium for some time. Beginning this 
spring, however, the mine at Port Radium on 

(Continued on P. 4) 
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THE EXPANDING CANADIAN ECONOMY 
(Continued from P.3) 

• 
Great Bear Lake is no longerour sole producer. 
Indeed, when Eldorado Mining and Refining's 
new r.ronem in the Beaverlodge Lake.area of 
nortbern Saskatchewan comes• into full operation 
its production may be more than double Port 
Radium' s. * . 

"And finally, let me just•mention three 
developments in lead and zinc. First of all, 
in my native Nova Scotia the former Sterling 
mine on Cape Breton Island has-been in full 
swing for a nuinber of.months now. The recent 
discoveryofgiant lead- zinc.deposits innorth- , 

 western New Brunswick has been hailed as one 
of; the  most eliike-events in the whole history 

1 

(C.W.B. June 3, 1953) 

CANADIAN.BALANCE OF INTERNATIONAL PAYMENTS 

ÇURRENT ACCOUNT SURPLUS:  Canada had a 
current account surplus of $151,000,000 in  
transactions with all countries in 1952 in-
dicating a net export of capital, aécording 
to the Bureau's annual report on the Cànadian 

,Balance of International , Payments released 
May 30. This surplus is in contrast to the 
deficits of 1950 and 1951 reflecting net im- 

•ports of capital -. In 1950 the excess of im-
ports of goods arid services was $334,000,000 
while.in 1951thedeficit rose to $517,000,000. 

Most of this change oceurred in' the abrupt 
swing,from a deficit to a surplus on commodity• 
account. For the year as a wholei the trade 

,balance shown.in  the balance of payments  im-
proved  by $637,000,000 to reach a surplus of 
$490,000,000. 

. The main factor in the change in theirade 
balance was the improvement of the terms of 
trade by 13-percent over.1951, which was due 
to a substantial fall in import.priceS while 

.exrort prices were only slightly levier. The 
volume of both exports and importaincreased 
sharply to new peaks. But as the percentage 
changes were not widely different, the effect 
of these increases on the commodity balance 
with all countries was overshadowed by the 
price changes. • 

. The deficit on non-merchandise items was 
$339,060,000 in 1952, a. decrease of $31,000,- 
000 from 1951. While  the balances on travel 
account and inheritances and migrants' account 
deteriorated, improvements in the other items 
and particularly on interest and dividend 
account more than offset this deterioration. 
The deficit from all of these transactions 
continues to be high because of large payments* 
on income and . travel account and for business 
services. 

An important development in 1952 was the 
increase from $434,000,000 . to $1,004,000,000 
in the surplus with overseas countries. It was 
this change, rather than the decrease of $98,- 

' 000,000 in the deficit with the Uhited States, 
which mainly accounted for the improvement of 
$668,000,000 in the current account balance. 
Considering the post-war period only, the sur- 

plus of $1,004,000,000 with overseas countries 
in 1952'was.exceeded only by the surplus of 
$1,183,000,000 in 1947.. 

The increase in the surplus with overseas 
countries was distributed over all the over-
seas areas or countries shown in the balance 
of payments, with the Uhited Kingdom and other 
sterling area countries accounting for about 
half of the change.. • 

Along with the improvement in the commodity 
balance, a dominating factor.in  the balance 
of payments in 1952 was. the continued large 

*inflow of funds for direct Investment and from 
the sale of new Canadian issues abroad. While 
the Change  in. the  current account balance was 
the main factor in raising the exchange rate 
during 1952, the heavy capital inflows of the 
past few years have been a sustaining under-
lying force behind the high value of the Cana-
dian dollar. The movement in the exchange 
rate during 1952 led, however, to heavy equi-
librating outflows of capital through liqui-
dations by non-residents of holdings af out-
standing Cànadian securitiesandthrough short-
term moyements. Càpital,outflows on balance 
actually exceeded the heavy,inflows for long-
term investment by $151,000,000. 

Inflows of capital into  Canada for direct 
investment in foreign-controlled companies 
and branches have risen year by year since the 
end of the war. Inflows in the past three 
years of large resource development have been 
particularly heavy, rising from $222,000,000 
in 1950 to $309,000,000 in 1951 and $332,000,- 
000 in' 1952. Most of the inflows have been 
from the United States, and investments in 
petroleum exploration, development, and re-
fining have been a major element of the total, 
amounting to $124,000,000 in 1952. In addi-
tion, inflows financing associated trans-
portation facilities were heavy, bringing 
the total inflow into the petroleum indUstry 
to more than one-half_the.gress iirflèwfor!. 
direct investment. Further financing of re-
source development were the inflows connected 
with mining, whiéh rose sharply to $90,000,000 
for the year. ' 

* * * * * 

of the Canadian mining industry. Tivo.thousand 
miles Irom there, extensive.deposits. at Pine 

.Point on the south shore of Great Slave Lake 
are being thoroughly explored.as  the possible 
site of, a really large-scale mining opera-
tion  

• "One Measure of this country's industrial 
growth is to be found in the use .of  our water-
power resources.  Our  hydro-electric capacity 
has increased from 8.3 million horsepower in 
1939 te 14.3 million horsepower today, or by 
nearly 75 per cent. We have been adding,to it 
et more than twe and one-halItimes the prewar 
rate. The total output of our manufacturing 
industries has grown to almost double its pre-
war size. 
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MR. PEARSON ON WORLD TRADE 

"To achieve these goals we must avoid now 
any action which would weaken or destroy our 
faith in international trading and financial 
arrangements and cause us to revert to a poli-
cy of every-man- for-himself.and the dev4.1 take 
the hindmost. That way lies economic and poli-
tical strife and division. There would be no 
surer way to weaken the free world, and to 
direct it into the hands of those who would 
convert it into a totalitarian tyranny than to 
permit the volume of international trade to 
start on a downward spiral, with countries 
again resorting to the unilateral and restric-
tive measures which brought the level of such 
trade in the 1930's to a mere trickle. This 
may be exactly what the forces who are opposed 
to our free way of life are now contriving. 
This may be their latest 'secret weapon'. It 
may be their economic atom bomb. 

COMINFORM  DOCTRINE 

"Cbminform doctrine teethes that capitalist 
states left to themselves will destrgy one 
another by their internal and mutual contra-
dictions. Apologists for the failure of this 
doctrine to operate in recent years argue that 
the stimulant of rearmament and the economic 
collaboration of the free world have arrested 
its orthodox development. 

"Therefore, they conclude thatiftle threat 
to our security could be withdrawn, or appear 
to be withdrawn, the economic collapse whicb 
Communist theory has been forecasting for 
years might soon become a reality. 

"Recent moves on the international chess 
board may be the first step in an effort to 
exploit to the full the weaknesses and divi-
sions which, according to orthodox Communist 
theory, exist in the economic structure of 
free, democratic states. 

"It is not merely a slackening in rearm-
ament that is hoped for, to be followed by 
reduced business activity in the countries of 
the West,  with consequent political and social 
difficulties. These are indeed dangers for 
which Western Governments must be prepared. 
But it is in the field of international trade 
and international relations generally that the 
richest prospects for disruption may be dis-
covered and the West  split asunder. ' 

"Josef Stalin stated the • ase for this 
theory plainly last Cttober in an article in 
'Bolshevik'. Noting the disastrous effects 
of the breakdown of the single all-embracing 
world market - that is, free multilateral 
trade - he confidently predicted - once again 
- that capitalist states would be forced in 
due course to pursue an independent economic 
path and would eventually make war among them-
selves. His successors have not yet repudiated 
these aims, even though they may have changed 
their tactical approach to their realization. 

"Such aims would be well served by a retro-
grade scuttling into the faulty and out-of-
date shelters of a panicky protectionism in- 

(C.W.B. June 5, 1 953) 

duced by the insidious suggestion that we have 
something to fear from the reduction of arma-
ments which should folloW genuine peace; that 
it must bring recession and then depression. 
That is a  craven-  attitude based on the nervous 
fluttering of stock market ticker  tapés,  and 
no citizen  should have anything but scorn for 
it. 

"More  trade on a wider, not less trade on 
a narrower basis, is the answer. In normal 
conditions this would include'more trade also 
with the countries Of the Soviet bloc. Our 
experiences, however, give us the right and 
the duty to enquire ihte the motives that may 
be behind trade overtures from those whose 
concept of international  trade and inter-
national relations differs so greatly from our 
own. 

SOVIET BLOC 

"It is highly significant that at the an-
nual meeting of the.Economic Commission for-
Europe in Geneva this year, the Sovie t .  bloc 
countries set out to preach their own doctrine 
of more trade to the Western European coun- . 
tries. Their spokesmen argued that it was 
hopeless to try to achieve a fruitful inter-
national balance by increasing exports to the 
United States; that protectionist sentiment 
there was so stréng that greater competition 
from abroad would not be permitted. Therefore, 
it was only by developing its trade with East-
ern Europe and reducing its arms burden that 
Western Europe could save, let alone increase, 
its standard of living. At the most recent 
trade talks under the auspices of the Etonomic 
Commission for Eùrope, spokesmen from the same 
countries dangled attractive looking promises 
of trade in precisely those goods which the 
countries of Western Europe are having dif-
ficulty in selling in  the United States market. 

"The lesson from this is clear. If no sig-
nificant moves are made towards liberalizing 
trade on a broad and freer basis, those who 
wish to replace our economic system by one in 
which the state controls everything will be 
given support and encouragement. So we . must 

' strive.- on both sides of the Atlantic - to 
strengthen our economic defences and build up 
maximum economic st.rengtb, by liberalizing 
and widening trade.... 

"Conscious of the harmful economic and 
.psychological effects of trade and exchange 
restrictions, we in Canada were heartened by 
the results of the Commonwealth  Prime Min-
isters' Conference last December. While we 
recognize that these problems cannot be solved 
by Commonwealth action alone, the fact that 
the United Kingdom and other sterling area 
countries showed such real concern  about  the 
serious harm that restrictions were doing, and 
such a genuine desire to remOve them, was en-
couraging.. Stress was laid on the need for 
Commonwealth countries to carry out domestic 
policies - sometimes difficult - which Would 
curb inflationary tendencies, and wOuld enable 
them to balance their international accounts 
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without resorting to debilitating import re-
strictions. Constructive moves to the same end 
have also been made, as you know, in Western 
Europe. But the key to the problem is in North 
America, and more particularly in the most 
powerful and richest country, and the greatest 
'market in the world, the United States. 

"Last month I accompanied our Prime Min-
ister, Mr. St. Laurent, on his visit to  Wash-
ington  when he placed before President Eisen-
hove,roun- views on tlese international econa-i 
mic 7roblems.Weemphasized in very plain terms 
our 'fear that political co-operation and col-
lective security didnot rest on adequate eco 
nomic foundations. We stated our opinion that 
steps should be taken as a matter of urgency 
towards removing restrictions and permitting 
an expanding flow of international trade. M/e 
pointed out that, for obvious reasons, no 
steps along these lines could be successful 
'unless there was a ready and co-operative re-
sponse in the United States. We expressed the 
opinion that unless collective effort in whidh. 
all countries assume the roles and responsi-
bilities which are appropriate to their cir-
cumstances, is made to change the direction 
of affairs, it is unlikely that countries 
pursuing these policies will find their way 
back to freer trade and currency converti-
bility. 

SELL MORE TO.U.S. 

"If a forthright response comes from the 
United States, other countries would be im-
measurably encouraged to move in the direction 
-of freer trade and an expanding economy. But, 
if the response is not encouraging, it is 
difficult to see how these other countries 
will be able to put through the measures which 
are needed in order to achieve the desired 
political and economic results. As our Prime 
Minister said in Washington, if the other 
countries are expected to adopt measures to 
make themselves more competitive, they must be 
.in a position. to sell more to the United 
States. 

"From both a psychological and a practical 
point of view, perhaps the single most im-
portant step which the United States might 
take would be to reduce barriers to trade, in 
particular through a further reduction of 
tariff levels. The rest of us must be prepared 
to follow that lead or we have no right to 
talk about what the  United States should do. 
If, however, we do not act together to this 
end we will soon reach a 'peril point' which it 
would be folly to ignore. 

mNe hope there will be real opportunities 
before very long for the downward adjustment 
of world tariff levels. Existing tariff con-
cessions under GATT are bound only to the end 
of this year. It will soon be necessary form-
ally to consider how the life of these con-
cessions is to be extended or renegotiated. 
This would no doubt provide a most suitable 
opportunity for a fourth round of general 
tariff negotiations. If it were possible for  

the United States to play a full part in such 
negotiations, a significant increase in trade 
among the free countries might be achieved, 
and the foundations of political co-operation 
would be greatly strengthened. Otherwise, the 
tendencies and trends in the other and wrong 
direction will increase and bad results will 
surely follow; political as well as economic. 

"Our political security and our economic 
well-being are interdependent. Short-term 
solutions Which fail to take account of the 
real world we live in could jeopardize both. 
While quick to take advantage of any genuine 
easing of international tension, in our plans 
we have to think of the cold war not as a 
passing phase that will come to an end in the 
next year or two, but as a shadow under which 
we may have to live and work for a long time. 
If dhis assumption turns out to be wrong, and 
I sincerely hope it does, if there is a gen-
uine relaxation of tension between the East 
and the West which enables all of us to make 
substantial cuts in military expenditure, so 
much the better. But we would be foolish to 
base our plans on such hopes until there is 
concrete evidence of policy and action to 
support them; in such places, for instance, as 
Austria and Knrea. The only prudent assumption 
for planning purposes - economic and stra-
tegic - is that the threat to our security - 
to our very existence - will be with us for 
many years to come...." 

es es  

ARMISTICE PROPOSALS:  The following are 
excerpts from the address by the Secretary of 
State for External Affairs, Mr. L.B. Pearson, 
to the Cànadian Club at  Vancouver. on May 27: 

"The Canadian Government considers that the 
new proposals submitted last Monday to the 
Cemmunists hytheUnited Nations Command  should 
--if the Communists are acting in good faith 
--provide the basis for an honourable and 
acceptable armistice in Korea. The Canadian 
Government, along with the United States, 
United Kingdom and other governments parti-
cipating in the Korean operations, stands 
firmly behind these proposals, as fair and 
reasonable and in accord with the resolution 
of the United Nations General Assembly which 
was supported by 54 of its members. The Com-
munists should not think -- or try to make 
others dnink -- that we are divided in this 
issue. We are not." 

"As  regards the recognition of the Com-
munist Government in Peking, it would be un-
wise to adopt a firm or final position now. 
If the Chinese Communists agree to an honour-
able armistice in Korea which will end their 
aggression and bring about their withdrawal 
from Korea, and if they do not begin some 
other aggression in Asia, then we should agree 
that serious consideration can be given to the 
question of recognition in the light of all 
the facts. I certainly would not go further 
than that at this time, but I think we should 
go that far." 
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WEER'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

DEFENCE SPENDING 'RISES:  Defence ekpendi-
tures amounted to $66.1 million in the month 
of April, $21.5 million more than in. the cor-
responding period last year, the.Minister of 
Finance, Mr.  Douglas C. Abbott, reported in 
a statement of Canada's financial operatiobs 
for that month,.released on June 6. 

"For April," the statement read, "budgetary 
revenues amounted to $268.8 million and budg-
etary expenditures to $189.3 million, and as 
a result there was a surplus of $79.4 million 
for the month. This represents a decrease of 
$20.2 million from the surplus of $99.6 mil-
lion reported for April, 1952. 

"Total  budgetary revenues for the month of 
April, exclusive of old age security taxes, 
were $3.5 million more than the totalof$265„- 
3 million received in April,  1952. Direct 
taxes (which consist of personal and corpo-
ration income taxes, taxes on interest, divi-
dends, etc., going abroad, and succession 
duties) totalled $177.1 million for the 
mon th 

"This represents a decrease of $5.5 million 
from the total of $182.6 million collected 
during the coiresponding period last year and 
is due chiefly to a decrease of $6.6 million 
in corporation income tax receipts offset in 
part by an increase  of $1.4 million in person-
al income tax collections. 

"Indirect taxes (which include customs 
import duties, excise duties and excise taxes) 
yielded $77.6 million in April compared with 

• $69.8 million received in April, 19 52,.- the 
increase of $7.8 million being due mainly to 
increases of $5.1 million in customs import 
duties  and $2.1  million in excise taxes. 

"Büdgetary expenditures (excluding old age 
security pension payments) totalled $189.3 
million in April and were $23.6 million great-
er than the total of $165.7 million spent in 
April, 1952. Defence expenditUres (that is, 
expenditures of.the Eépartments of National 
Defence and Eéfence Production) amoUnted to 
$66.1 million, or $21.5 million more than in 
the corresponding period last year, while non-
defence expenditures increased $2.1 million to 
$123.2 million. Of the increase of $21.5 mil-
lion in defence expenditures, $21.3 million is 
due to disbursements for the Department of 
National Defence. 

"Pension payments out of the Old Age Se-
curity Fund during April, 1953 totalled $28 
million while tax receipts credited to the 
Fund amounted to $19,9 million.thus .  requiring 
a temporary loan from the Minister of Finance 
of $8.1 million. Temporary loans to the Old 
Age Security Bind for the period April 1, 1952 
to April  33, 1953 amountine.to 
were outstanding at April 30, 1953. 

(Continued on P. 3) 



THE CORONATION:  In a nation-wide broad-
cast on Cbronation Eày, June 2, His Excellency 
the Governor-General, Mr. Vincent Massey, 
stressed the special significance for Cana-
dians of the ceremonies which on that day were 
taking place in London. 

The following is an excerpt from his ad-
dress: 

"Tb Canada, to all Canadians, it means much 
more than a spectacle. The Coronation is, 
indeed, the greatest and most moving histori-
cal pageant of our time. But to us it is some-
thing more than that -- more even than the 
history which is our history. It is part of 
ourselves. 

"It is linked in a very special way with 
our national,life. It stands for qualities 
and institutions which mean Canada to every 
one of us and which for all our differences 
and all our variety have kept Canada Canadian. 

MHow much the Ctown has done te give us 
our iindiiidual-character as a nation in the 
Americas. It shapes our contribution to West-
ern democracy. The Crown itself, as a gélden 
object, may repose in London, but as a cheri-
shed symbol it plays and did play a unique 
role in our national life long before our 
Sovereign became officially The Queen of 
Canada. 

"Great truths are brought home to us by 
what we have.seen and heard today --  the : sensé  
of continuity, of oneness with the past de-
rived from our ancient monarchy; the unifying 
force which comes from that something in our 
Constitution  which stands above all our . di-
versity, and which everyone of us can  respect.  
The Queen wears.'the Sign which unites us 
all'. 

"This great and moving'ceremony, means  for  
us then,.certain things Which are blended, and 
set forth in the dignity and splendour of the 
Crown itself; and in thé simplicity and the 
sincerity  of thé  Person iho wears it...." 

* * * 

SALES'FINANCING.UP: 	Unprecedented in- 
creases in financing of retail instalment 
sales raiàed the volume of financing by sales 
finance and acceptance'companies in 1952 . to 
an all-time high tôtal  of  $818,633;000, ac-
cording to the Bureau's annual report. 'This  
amount was  75 per cent above the preVious peak 
of $467,302,000 in 1951. Balances outstanding 
at the end •Œf 1952 totalled $539,807,000, an 
increase of  72 per cent over the $313,234,000 
a year earlier, • 

Sales financing of.consumers' goods almost . 
doubled in 1952, rising to $590,994,000 from 
$299,558,000 the year.before. Financing of 

used passenger cars again formed the largest 

item within the section, increasing to $281,- 
599,000 from $141,488,000. New passenger car 
financing rose  in total  from" $113,660;000 
to $195,185,000. .  

(C.WAL June . 12, 19535'  
• 

HIGH LEVEL ACTIVITY.:  Advances :f:rnm  ]st  
Year in production, employment ana .libiestic 
trade continued through March,'toriliairitain a 
high level of activity in thefirsé quarter 
of this year ;  states the Canadian Statistical 
Review in its monthly summary Of current eco-
nomic conditions. Lower values of domestic 
exports were a major exception to the general 
gains, and in. some sectors of the economy, 
such as forestry operations, pulp and paper 
output, and ocean fishing, there was lower 
activity than in the first  quarter of 1952. 

The Bureau's preliminary index of industri- 
•al production for March stood at 247.0, which 
was 11 per cent higher than in March, 1952. 
The result was that the index recorded a pro-
duction gain of  10 per cent for the .first 
quarter  over the first quarter last year. 

In the same quarterly comparison, the manu-
facturing component  of. the  'index also aver-
aged 10 per cent higher, a greater rate of 
advance than in any 1952-51 comparison. The 
durable goods sector showed an increase of 
more than 15  percent in  thesame comparison, 
,and - like the index of total production 
averaged higher in the•first quarter this 
year than for 1952 as a whole. The non-durable 
goods sector, which had shownaslightly larger 
decline than durables in early« 1952, advanced 
nearly six per cent in this year's January- 
•Marckpériod. « 

* * * * 

FIND PEARY'RECORDS],  .Canada's northern-'. 
.most mountain peak h as  surrendered records 
placed there nearly half a century ago by a 
famed Arctic  explorer.  ". 
• Glacielogist Geoffrey Hattersley-Smith, 
of Ottawa, a Defence Research Board  scientist 
investigating the ice shelf bordering the 
northern coast lihe of Ellesmere Island  just 
400 mileà south of the North Pole, has re-
covered records left in 1906 by U.S..exploter 
Admiral R.E. Peary in a cairn on Cape Columbia  
mountain Peak. From Cape Columbia in 1909 
Peary made a dramatic .40-mile-a-day trek over 
Arctic Ocean icè floes: -  

With Hattersley-Smith id geologist Robert 
Blackadat, 23, also of Ott-itwa, of the Geologi-
cal Survey of Canada whe is exmmining the 
geology of the rugged coastline. In a recent 
message to DRB headquarters, Hattersley-Smith 
stated . that he had found historical records. 
Details haVe'noW been received in a following 
letter dated May 22 in'Which he states "From 
the summit ofCape Columbia peak We'recovered 
Peary's 1906 records and a piece of the silk 
ensign whiCh three years later he flew at the 
North Pole. The record looks as if written 
yesterday." 

e * e * 

GVer $3,500,000 worth of steel wire fencing 
is sold in Canada annually. 
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DEFENCE SPENDING RISES 

"The budgetary surplus of $79.4 million 
takes no account of non-budgetary receipts 
(mainly for insurance, pension and other li-
ability accounts) or disbursements (chiefly 
on account of loans, investments and other 
asset accounts). In April,.1953, these non-
budgetary receipts exceeded disbursements_ by 
$165.8 million. In addition, unmatured funded 
debt increased by $30.3 million, but floating 
debt transactions (including outstanding 
cheques and accounts payable) resulted in 
a drawing down of cash of $292.8 million. 

"Alter taking all these non-budgetary 
transaàtions into account, there was a net 
cash outlay of $96.7 million. Thus, although 
there was a budgetary surplus of $79.4 million 
for the month, current account cash balances 
were reduced by $17.3 million 

Mr. Abbott stated: "The figures . for April 
cannot be taken as indicative of the probable 
results for the fiscal  year as a whole. Aeril 
is always an abnormal month as a large portion 
of the  budgetary expenditures made during that 
month are attributable to the previous fiscal 
year and are charged to that year in the Cov-
ernment's accounts". 

* * * * 

POPULATION 14,692,000:  Canada's pupulation 
stood at 14,692,000 at ilarch 1 this year, an 
Increase of 68,000 in the three months from 
December 1 last year and of 376,000 in the 
twelve months from March 1, 1952, according 
to the Bureau's quarterly estimate of popula-
tion. 

The December-March quarter usually shows 
a smaller gain than other quarters of the 
year. In the estimates covering the twelire 
months to March 1 last„the latest figure of 
68,000 compares with increases of 90,000 from 
September 1 to iecember 1 last year, 104,000 
from June 1 to September 1, and 114,000 from 
March 1 to June 1. 

The estimate for March 1 indicates a gain 
of 683,000 or approximately 4.9 per cent in 
the twenty-one months from June 1, 19 51, date 
of the last Decennial Census, which recorded 
a population of 14,009,000. The Bureau's quar-
terly estimate does not contain any breakdown 
of population changes by Provinces; this is 
presented only in the annual estimate for the 
June 1 census date. 

* * * * 

PRICE INDEX DOWIth  The consumer price index 
for May 1 stood at 114.4, slightly below the 
April 1 index of 114.6, according to the Do-
minion Bureau of Statistics. This latest frac-
tional decrease conforms to the pattern re-
corded by the index over the past 16 months, 
during which the index has declined from a 
peak  of  118.2 in January, 1952, . 

ENLARGED IMPORT BALANCE:  Canada 's  commodity 
imports during April, continuing the expansion 
begun in September last year, rose to the 
highest value for a month in nearly . two years, 
according to preliminary summary figures on 
April's foreign trade released June 1 by the 
Dominion Bureau of Statistics. Ch the other 
hand, commodity exports were down in value, 
and the result was a .substantial increase in 
the adverse trade balance recorded in the 
three previous months this year. 

Imports from all countries rose to an es-
timated value of $393,100,000 in the month, 
up from $360,400,000 in March and nearly 31 
per cent above last year's April value of 
$324,000,000. The estimated April value is the 
highest for a month since the record of $405,- 
100,000 for May ,  1951. Total exports in April 
stood at $304,800,000 as against $352,200,000 
a year earlier..The month's tradethus prer 

 duced an import balance:of $88,300,000 in con-
trast with an export.balance of $28,300,000 
for April 1952. 

In the four months endlhg Aptil this year, 
commodity imports rose;to an estimated ag- . 

 gregate value of $1,391;400;000 as compared 
to $1,240,100,000 for the same period of last 
year. Total expOrts for the period were valued 
at $1,218,700,000 as against $1,354,000,000, 
making an aggregate import balance of $172,- 
700,000 compared toanexport balance of $113,- 
900,000. While contrasting sharply with last 
year's results, the cumulative import balance 
this year is below the adverse balance of 
$217,100,000 for the January-April period two 
years ago. 

COMMODITY IMPORTS 

Estimated value of commodity imports from 
the United States in April rose sharply to 
$300,000,000 as compared .to $245,600,000 in 
April last year, while total exports to the 
United States moved up more moderately‘to 
$192,300,000 from $184,000,000, the import 
balance climbing to $107,700,000 from  $61,-
600,000 a year ago and accounting for the 
major part of the total import balance. In the' 
four months imports from the United States 
reached an estimated value of $1,064,700,000 
as against $939,600,000 lasdyear, and exports 
were up to $767,300,000 compared to $735,- 
700,000, raising the import balance to $297,- 
400,000 from $203,900,000. 

Purchases from the United  Kingdom also èx-
panded in April, rising ta $37;800,000 com-
pared to $28,400,000 last year, while exports 
were down to $45,400,000 as against $72,900,- 
000. The export balance for the month thus 
stood at only $7,600,000 compared to $44,500,- 
000. In the four months, imports from the 
United  Kingdom were up to an estimated $133,- 
100,000 from $96,600,000 in 19 52, and exports 
down to $170,000,000 from $230,300,000, the 
export balance falling sharply to $36,900,000 
from $133,700,000. 

3 



(C.W.B. june 12, 1953) 

NEW IMMIGRATION LAWS NOW EFFECTIVE 

MINISTER'S ANALYSIS:  The Minister of Citi-
zenship and Immigration, Mr. Walter Harris, 
announced on June 9 that the new Immigration 
Act and amendments to the Canadian Citizenship 
Act hed been brought into force, effective 
June 1, 1953, by Proclamation of the Governor 
in Council, Mr. Harris said that the new Im-
migration Act clarifies and simplifies pro-
cedures, and that the changés in the Citizen-
ship Act•had been made to bring citizenship 
provisions in line with the Immigration Act. 

Pointing out.that more than 800,000 immi-
grants had come to Canada since the end of the 
Second,World War, the Minister said that the 
new legislation does away with certain anom-
alies that had been brought to light during 
the continued movement of newcomers to Canada, 
and standardizes.the procedures in connection 
with immigration and with the acquisition of 
Canadian citizenship.. 

The Minister noted with pleasure an in-
crease in the number of immigrants becoming 
Canadian citizens and said there is a great 
deal of evidence to indicate that post-war 
immigrants place a very high value on citizen-
ship. A good number of the early arrivals in 
this group, who have been in Canada the ne-
cessary five years, have already secured Cana-
dian status while the filing of certificates 
of intention to become Canadian citizens shows 
a gratifying increase. 

• 	 GOOD CANADIANS 

"Particularly encouraging is the fact that 
so many are giving concrete evidence that they 
will be good Canadians," he said. "They, of 
course, retain a sentimental and cultural 
attachment for their homelands but they are 
looking to the future rather than living in 
the past." 

"This is as it àhould be for, while we ex-
pect the sentimental ties to remain, there is 
no obligation on people admitted to Canada, to 
participate in the political struggles of 
other countries. The•obligation is, on the 
contrary, an undivided loyalty to Canada." 

Uhder the new Immigration Act ,. it is stated 
specifically that everyone seeking entry to 
Canada must be examined to determine whether 
or not he should be permitted to come to this 
country, and that Canadian citizens may enter 
Canada as a matter of riet. 

The new Statute also  allows  the re-admission 
of any person having "Canadian domicile", 
that is who has had bis place of domicile in 
Canada for a period of five years after having 
been landed as an immigrant. "Canadian domi-
cile" may be los, however, if a person makes 
his permanent home in another country. Loss of 
"Canadian domicile" is not caused, however, by 
absences necessitated by service in the armed 
forces, or in the case of representatives of 
Canadian firms or of wives or. Children of per-
sons who must thus live outside Canada. 

The landing of.an  immigrant is the first 
step toward the acquisition of Canadian domi-
cile, and, ultimately, of Canadian citizen-
ship. Landing is authorized provided the im-
migrant does not fall within one of the pro-
hibited classes described in the Act or in 
the regulations. Non-immigrants may be granted 
entry to Canada provided they do not fall 
within one of the prohibited classes. 

The Act in force until June 1, 1953; made 
it mandatory to have.a Board of Inquiry in 
every case where a person was reported as 
being undesirable or as being a public charge. 
Uhder the new Act the report will be submitted 
to the Director of Immigration who will decide 
if the circumstances warrant the holding of 
such an.inquiry. 

Retaining the provisions under which a 
person ordered deported is returned to the 
country from which he came to Canada or to 
his country of nationality, citizenship, or 
birth, the new Act also recognizes voluntary 
departure to a country other than that of 
nationality, citizenship, or birth, subject 
to the approval of the Minister and the con-: 
sent of the person ordered deported. 

The new Act seeks to set out up-to-date 
and adequate provisions for the protectionof 
immigrants against various types of exploi-
tation which, though not common or frequent, 
must be apprehended and rendered susceptible 
of punishment. • 

WAITING PERIOD 

Uhder the amendments to the Canadian Citi-
zenship  Act, the five-year. waiting period 
necessary to.the acquisition of Canadian Citi-
zenship has been made to coincide with the 
period of acquistion of "Canadian domicile" 
under the Immigration Act. British subjects 
who had lived in Canada for twenty years prior 
ta  January 1, 1947, when the Canadian Citi-
zenship Act came into force, are now recog-
nized as Canadian citizens without the neces-
sity of having their Canadian landing veri-

. fied. 
Uhder previous provisions, natural-born 

Canadian citizens born outside Canada were re-
quired to file declarations of retention  of 
citizenship within one year after reaching the 
age of twenty-one. The time limit has been 
extended from one to three years under the 
'amendments, and if snch persons have a place 
of domicile in Canada, they are no longer 
required to file declarations of retention 
of citizenship. 

The amended provision affects any Canadian 
citizen born outside Canada who was a minor 
on the first day of January, 1947. It is given 
a retroactive  effect so that in cases in which, 
during the period following January 1, 1947, 
a person would have ceased to be a Canadian 
citizen through failure to  file a declaration 
of retention prior.to  reaching twenty-two 
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DEPARTMENTAL APPOINTMENTS:   The  Secretary 
of State for External Affairs, Mr. L.B. :Pear-
son, on JUne 10 announced on behalf of the 
Prime Minister the appointment of Mr. H. lime 
Wrong Canadian Ambassador to the United 
States, as Under-Secretary Cf State for Ex-
ternal Affairs. Mr...Pearson also announced  the 
appointment of Mr. L. Dana Wilgréss, Under-
Secretary of State for External Affairs, as 
Permanent ReFiresentative of Canada to the 
North Atlantic Cbuncil and . Representative to 
the Office of European Economic  Co-operation, 
and the appointment of Mr. A.D.P. Heeney, 
Q.C., Permanent Representative of Canada to 
the North  Atlantic Cbuncil and Representative 
to the Office of European Economic Cb-opera- • 
tion, as Canadian Ambassador to the United 
States. 

These Changes will take place at the end of 
July and the beginning of Àugust, although 
Mr. Wrong will not take up his new duties 
until Nbvember 1. 

Mr. Wiliress entered the Govermment:serviée 
in 1914 and has held a . number of important 

I 	posts in the  Departments of-Trade and Commerce 
-- and of External Affairs. Prior to .his appoint- 

4 	ment as Uhder-Secretary of State. for External 
1 Affairs,- he was. High Cbmmissioner for Canada 

to  the United Kingdelm and Canadian Represen-
tative on the Council Deputies . of NATO.: 

(C.W.B. June 12, 1953) 

years of age, he may now•do so or may come to 
Canada prior to January 1, 1954.. 

The declaration of intention to become a' 
Canadian citizen may now be filed not less 
than one year and not more than six years 
prior to the date of the Petition for Citizen-
ship. Previously  the maximum period was five 
years. 

Service outside of Canada in the armed 
forces of1Canada counting toward acquisition 
of,Canadian citizenship has been extended to 
include any action taken by Canada under the 
United Nations  Charter, the North Atlantic 
Treaty, or other similar instrument for Col-
lective defence that may be entered into by 
Canada. 

As Previously, any naturalized'Canadian 
citizen may apply for a certificate for his 
minor children, but if the Children are four-
teen years of age or over they must have an 
adequate knowledgéofeither English or French. 
Thus, a :parson wholecame a Canadian citizen • 
through naturalization upon the coming into 
force of the  Canadian Citizenship.Act in 1947 
may now apply; at -any.time,  for a certificate 
for his minor Child. 

The period:of residence outside Canada that 
will or could cause loss of Citizenship has 
been increased from six to ten consecutive 
years. Loss of citizenship automatically oc-
curs unless an extension has been obtained. 
If loss of citizenship has occurred,  the  Min-
ister of Citizenship and Immigration may now 
permit resumption of citizenship. 

• .* * * * 

Mr- Wrong.has been inthedieomatiCservice 
for twenty-six years. Prior to his appointment 
as Canadian Ambassador to the United States 
in 1946, hé was Asiociate.Uhder-Secretary of 
State for External Affairs. • 

, Mr. Heeney, prior to his present appoint-
ment, waS Uhder-Secretary of State.for Ex-: 
ternal Affairs, and before that was Secretary 
to the Cabinet and Clerk of the Privy Cbuncil. 

* * * * 

AMBASSADOR OF BEL9TVU:  His Excellency Fer-
nand Muûls on June 10 presented to His EX-
cellençy the Govetnor-General at Government 
House his Letter'of Credence as Ambassador 
Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of Belgium 
to Canada.. 

' Mi. Muûls, who was born in 1892, is a Dbc-
tor of Law and a member of the Institut de 
droit international of Belgium. Heentered  the 
diplomatic  service in 1920 and has since ehen 
held several important posts in the Belgian 
Foreign Ministry. He has also tauàht diplo-
matic history and international and consti-
tutional law in the Belgian Ecole de guerre. 
He has represented his country at several in-
ternational conferences. Prior to his  appoint-
ment  to Canada, he"was Ambassador to the Fed-
eral Republic  of  Germany and Head of the 
gian Military Mission at Berlin. 

Mk. Mnûls succeeds the Marquis .  du Parc Loc-
maria as Ambassador to Canada. 

* * * * • 

ROYAL APPOINTMENTS:  'Several components of 
the Canadian Armed Forces have received royal 
assent for a number of honorary appointments 
to be held by Her Majesty; gieen nizabeth II, 
and the Duke of Edinburgh, it has been an-
nounced in 'London and Ottawa. -  

Several of the appointments accepted by Her 
Majesty were held by her father, the late King 
George VI. They include: Captain General of the 
Royal Canadian Artillery; Colonel-in-Chief 
of the Royal Canadian Engineers, Le Royal  22e 
Regiment (Qiebec City), the GOvernor-Géneral's 
Foot Guards (Ottawa), and  the  Cknadian Grena-
dier Guards (Montreal). 

Her Majesty -will also become Cblonel-in- . 
Chief of The King'à 01114n Calgary Regiment, and 
the Carleton and York Regiment (Fredericton, 

as well as Air Commodore-in-Chief of 
the Royal  Canadian Air Force Auxiliary. 

Canadian units of which the Queen already 
is  Colonel-in-Chief are the 48th Highlanders 
of Canada (Toronto), Regiment de là Ghaudiere 
(QUebec City), and the Argyll and Sutherland 
Highlanders (Hamilton, Œt.).  

* * * * 

SMARP'RISE.IN AMU SALES:  There 'were:56, - 

114 new motor vehicles sold for $140,479,801 
in Canada during April, an increase of 37 per 
cent in number and 36 per cent in retail value 
over the 41,046 sold for $102,927,650 in the 
same month Last year. 
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CANADIAN TRADE POLICIES OUTLINED 

RR. HOWE'S LONDON SPEECH: 	"Canada has 
stood ready, ever since the end of the war, 
to accept imports in payment for exports," 
the Minister of Trade and Commerce,  Mr. C.D. 
hbwe, said in an address to the Canadian Chem .- 
ber of Commerce in Great Britain, in London, 
on June 9. 

"I do not think there is any country in the 
world with fewer quantitative  restrictions on 
trade or lower rates of duty," he continued. 
"Nor have we been content merely to accept 
imports. We have actively sought to promote•
them. 

"This is particularly true about imports 
from Britain and the Sterling Area general:- 
ly....Nothing pleased us more than to note 
that; in the latest month for which  figures  
are available -- April -- your Government 
reports that exports from the United Kingdom 
to  Canada  were £16 millioh, the highest level 
eVer attained in a single month. It is not 
without significance that, in the first four 
months of 1953, exports from the United  King-
dom to the 15 million people living in Canada 
were almost as large as to the 160 million 
people living in the United States...." 

WREKT AGREEMENT 

Speaking on the International WheatAgree-
. ment, Mr. Howe said, in part: 

"Both Canada and,the  United  Kingdom are 
parties to the present  Agreement,  which ex-
pires at the end of next month. When the agree-
ment came up for renewal, all of the 46 coun-
tries, now in the Agreement, accepted the new 
terms and subsequently signed the renewed 
Agreement, with  the single exception of the 
United  Kingdom. The explanation given for the 
non-adherence of the United Kingdom was that 
it could not agree to the proposed maximum 
price of $2.05 per bdshel, whichis based on 
Che Northern . wheat at the head of the Great 
Lakes, in Canada. 

"Canada has no quarrel with this décision, 
If the  United  Kingdom Government does not wiéh 
to be party to an agreement embodying a ceil-
ing of- $2.05, that is its own business. The 
only reason that I mention the matter here is 
that there seems to be some misunderstanding 
about Canada's position. 

"Let me put the point as briefly as pos-
sible: at  the  $2,05 maximum price, an import-
ing country, like the United  Kingdom, is tinder 

* * 

124 TRUCKS FOR NATO ALLIES.  Four European 
countries of the North Atlantic Treaty Organi-
zation will receive a total of 124 Canadian 
Army vehicles during june under the NATO mi.1 
tual aid agreement, it was announned by Army 
Headquaiters on'Jtine 3.1hevehicles are trucks -
familiarly known in the general service.clàss 
as "the workhorses of the Artily". 

no obligation whatever to buy wheat from - Ca-
nada or any other exporter. At that price the 
exporting countries are required to deliver 
their quotas, but the importing countries are 
under no obligation to buy. If wheat can be 
bought for less than $2.05, the importers are 
free to buy accordingly. Thé only obligation 
of the importing countries arises at the mini-
mum price of $1.55, which all importing coun 7  
tries, including.the  United  Kingdom,  are  will-
ing to accept. 

"I have no doubt that if the United  Kingdom 
adheres to its decision not to join in the new 
Agreement, Canada will continue to sell wheat 
in this market. We are in as  favorab le  a 
position to supply the United  Kingdom as any 
other exporter.and we will meet the competi-
tion, from whatever source it may arise, Ar 
the present time, the price for Canadian wheat 
sold, outside the Wheat Agreement is above 
$2.05, and it may be above that level at the 
opening of the new crop seasonl If the United  
Kingdom is not a party to ,the Agreement, the 
open market price will be the Price to .the 
United Kingdom. However, we do not wish to 
charge the United  Kingdom More than $2.05 and 
we would gladly support their application for 
acceSsion to the Agreement at any 

TRIBUTE TO BRITAIN 

Mr. Howe paid tribute to the qualities of 
the British people •as exemplified in their 
industrial recovery. . 

"A country that can lead the world in jet 
aircraft, that can produce the Centurion tank, 
that can tender the lowest price for power 
plant equipment in the highly competitive 
United States market, a country that can do 
things like these is surely not lagging behind 
or lacking in energy and enterprise," he said. 
"There are, Indeed, good reasons for  the people  
of Britain to hope that this is not only the 
beginning of a new reign but the opening of a 
new and promising chapter in their history, 

"I am encouraged to hope that we are also 
at the opening of a brighter chapter in com-
meréial relations between Canada and • Britain, 
which have been so bedevilled by the dollar 
problem.....What Canadians want above all else 
is a strong and prosperous Britain and they 
are, I think, ready to accept . without question 
the application of policies that seem to be 
contributing to that end...." 

* * * 	 • 
• 

. 	 . 

The French Army will receive the biggest 
shipment, comprising 50 heavy-duty, 3-ton ve-
hicles. Thirty similarvehicles will go to the 

' Royal Netherlands Army, and 20 to the Belgian 
Army. The Royal Norwegian Army will receiVe 20 
smaller trucks and four 3-tanners; 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

ASIAN COMMUNISM:  There are few countries 
inside the Western Alliance willing to extend 
their obligations to the defeat of communist 
Governments  in North  Kbrea and Peiping, and 
not merely to the defeat of military aggres-
sion, the Secretary of State for External' 
Affairs, Mr. L.B. Pearson, said in addressing 
the Harvard Univeràity Alumni Association, 
Cambridge, Mass., on June 11; • 

With an armistice'apparently imminent in 
Korea and a  pélitical conference on Korean and 
.Alated problems  ta  follow, we were moving 
from the military-to the phlitical aspect of 
Far Eastern problems, he said, "and it is to 
be hoppd that we on the United  Nations non-
communist side can move in unison. I can think 
of no more important  subject for discussion  
at the forthcoming omnference in Bermuda than 
how to ensure this unison." 

Mr.  Pearson  spoke, in part, as follows: 
"A coalition suéh as ours can only function 

on the basis of full consultation and agree-
ment on basic policies and objectives. It must 
combine freedom oftheparts with concerted and 
effective action  by the whole. This is a ter-
ribly diffilcult combination to achieve and it 
can be brought about only by working out pol-
icies together on the principles of gii•ve-and. 
take. Concession and compromise, Which we have 
learned to apply, however grudgingly at times, 
in domestic affairs are essential for freedom 
and order. • 

"In this spirit, thé leader of the coali-
tion, the United States, has had Ltozaccept 
and it is not always easy - some of the pen-
alties as well as the privileges of leader-
ship‘ These include being misunderstood and 
criticized, being urged to go forward and 
asked to hold back. All this requires the 
exercise of patience and tolerance and mag-
nanimity;andan understanding of the fact that 
pulling the eagle's•feathers is one of the 
ways by which his ascendancy among the birds 
is recognized.' 

"The other members,•the less powerful mem-
bers of this partnership have also their own 
obligations and duties. These include full 
recognition of the greater responsibilities 
of mndtheessential contribution bY the  United  
States in our .combined effort. They,  call for_ 
concessions and compromises also; at times 
the abandonment of a particular point of view 
in the interest of effective direction and 
action. they require that within our re-
sources - every member of the coalition must 
play its part in carrying out agreed poli-
cies, even though that part may be secondary, 
and at times not easily recognizable. 

"There is no disgrace in playing second 
fiddle to the United States; a part in the 
international orchestra which Mk. Ckomyko.con-
temptuously gave Canada a few weeks àgo in 
New'York..The second fiddle is a respectable 
instrument and can be very important if the 

(Continued on P. 3) 
1 
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IMPORTS'RISEi  Canada's merchandise imports 
from all countries in March were valùed at 
$360,100,000 as compared with $327,000,000.in 
the  corresponding month last year, an increase 
of 10 per cent, according to final figures on 
imports for the month released by the Dominion 
Bureau of Statistics. This brought the cumu-
lative total for the first three months of 
1953 to $998,000,000 as compared with $916,- 
100,000, for an increase of nine per cent. 

Average prices of imports in thee-month were 
five per cent below a year earlier and the 
volume was 16 per cent greater. In the three 
months ending March prices of imports averaged. 
about 7.5 per cent lower than in - thefirst 
quarter of 1952, while volume rose. by about 
17.3 per cent. 

.Among the principal sources of supply there 
were larger purchases in both March and the 
first quarter from the United. States and the 
United Kingdom, but reduced imports from:the 
Latin American . countries. Purchases from all 
other Commonwealth countries were higher in 
the month but lower in the quarter as were 
imports from  Europe. Imports  from the remain-
ing foreign countries  as a whole were uP in 
value in both periods. Gains were widespread 
among  the main commodity groups with increases 
in each of the nine in-the month and in seven, 
of the nine in the quarter. 

IMPORTS FROM U.S. 	 . . 

Imports from the United States increased 
seven per cent in March to $272,845,000 from 
$253,476,000 in the corresponding month Iwst .  
year, and 10 per cent in the quarter to $763,- 
054,000 from $693,891,000. Increases *ere' 
shown for all.groups except agricultural and -
vegetable products, and non-metallic minerals 
id March and the quarter. Iron and product's,— 
largest of the nine main - groups  -r rose In 
value in Maréh td $120,916,000 froM.4115,789,- 
000, and in the quarter.to  $324,115,000 from 
$301,483,000, . . 

Purchases from:the United Kingdom rose in: 
March to $37,568,000 from $22,623,000 in the 
corrésPonding month last year, and .in the 
three-month period . to  $95,278,000 from  $68,-
248,000 a year earlier. Gains were.general . 
among the main comModity groups both in March 
and the quarter, with ehe . largest increases in 
fibres and textiles, and iron and, ptoducts. 
Motor vehicles accounted for about  half of the 
latter gain, but the increase  in textileim-
ports was more widespread. • 

Imports from all other Common*ealth coun-
tries rose in-total in Maréh to $1.0,937,000 
from $10 i 749,000 a year earlier,butihe' ehree-' 
month value *as off to $25,230,000 . from $41,- 
703,000. LniMarch there were inéreased'pur7 
chases from India, 'Ceylon  and  New'Zealiand, 
but smaller  imports  from  the' Union of 'South'.  
Africa, Malaya and Singapore and .Australia. 

A1APPING RESOURCES::  In one of the largest 
field Programmes it has yet undertaken, the 
Surveys and Mapping Branch, Department of 
Mines and Technical Surveys, is placing 79 
parties in the field this year to carry out 
surveying and mapping in various areas through-
out Canada. The programme comprises 16 geode-
tic, 46 topographic and 17 legal surveys 
parties. In addition, the Branch has assign-
ed 16 ships of its hydrographic fleet to con-
tinue charting operations in coastal and in-
land waters. 

T*elve topographical parties of the Army 
Survey Establishment will work in co-operation 
.with . the.Branch. 

MNe hope to'cover areas across Canada to-
. talling well in excess of 100,000 square miles 
in Our surveYs and mapping this Year," the 
Minister of Mines, Mr. George Prudham, stated. 

The need for such a large programme,  he 
 :explained, stems éhiefly from the rapid devel-

opment of.Canada's resources in the last few 
years. To keep abreast of ehis expansion, néw 
techniques have been developed. Electronic 
.devices such as radar altimetry to measure 
ground profiles from aircraft, and shoran to 
measure  cross-country  distances with spéed and 
'accuracy, are coming into increasing use. 
Helicopters are now almost routine equipment 
to:speed men and supplies to remote areas. 
"In éaatern Canada, ;Shoran will be used 

this year to carry geodetic control from the 
important Knob Lake iron ore area, through 
Ungava  to  the  heart of remote'Baffin Island. 

. 'Radar altimetry will establish ground pro-
'files  over various.parts of the country in-
cluding Cornwallis Island and the difficult 
terrain of Baffin Island and Labrador. 

'Areas of northern  Alberta. and  northeastern 
.British  Columbia,  where the search for oil and 
gas is being intensified, will be the targets 
of topographical field parties. More than 

. 69,000 square miles will be covered in ehese 
'areas, in addition to 34,000 square miles in 
northern OlePuebec. Gaspé and parts of New Bruns-
wick. 

* * * * 

yerA CUP  MATCH:  'Teams from 17 countries 
have.asked for bids to the - 10th International 
Tuna Cùp Match at Wedgeport,'Nova Scotia, 
.September 9, 10 and 11,  the Nova Scotia Bureau 
-of Information has announced. If half this 
number makes the trip to Wedgeport, it will be 
'thé biggest field of entries in the  history of 
the matches, the record having been set in 
1950, when seven teams competed.. 

Definite entries are France, Venezuela, 
Mexico, the United States, and the British 
Commonwealth. Belgium; Italy and Spain have 
.notified the committee that they have post-
poned their entry ùntil  the  1954 match. 

In the Netherlands, S*itzerland, Panama, 
Peru, - Scandinavii, Chile, Argentida, Brazil 
'and Cùba, organizers are at work on the forma-
tion of teams. 
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ASIAN COMMUNISM 

orchestra is trying to play a symphony. The 
real disgrace would come, I suppose, if we 
threw away our fiddle in the middle of a well-
conducted performance or deliberately played 
some  discordant notes when the score didn!'t 
call for them. 

"Abandoning this somewhat tricky musical 
metaphor, I would add that we should also 
remember that smaller countries are not neces-
sarily wiser or more righteous than the big 
and powerful ones. They only seem so because 
of the limited and relatiVely.unimportant con-
sequences that usually flow from their mis-
takes or wrong doing. 

"There is, however,  •o refuge of this kind 
for the United States. That iisanother:penaliy, 
of power. Che mistake-political, or economic, 
or strategic - by  the  colossus and the rest 
of us may be dangerously, and even fatally 
affected. You must not therefore be surprised 
or disturbed when the relief and admiration 
with which we view your great strength is at 
times tinged with a shade of anxiety. 

"Reducing these abstractions to more con-
crete terme, I would say that this anxiety 
today expresses itself most noticeably in 
economic and in Far Eastern developments. It 
is here that are to be -found the most serious 
threats to close co-operation within  -the  At-
lantic and free world coalition. 

-INCOMPATIBLE 
• 

Ms  to the first, I can only say - though 
I would like to say a lot more - that politi-
cal co-operation and economic conflict are in-
compatible. 

"On the second difficulty, however, I 
would elaborate a little. 

"New forces have swept across the Far East 
since World War II. Some of these reflect the 
pulsations of the international communist 
conspiracy. Others are primarily related to 
the awakening urge of millions of Asians for 
national freedom and a better life. If we of 
the West are not able to agree on the dis-
tinction between these two forces which re-
quire a different approach and understanding 
by us, our co-operation in this part of the 
world may weaken and disappear to the joy and 
relief of those forces centred in Moscow and . 

 Peiping who are using foul means and fair to 
bring about just such a result. 

"This is an actual - and not an imaginary 
danger - because there is a real difference 
of view within our coalition as to the meaning 
of these Asian developments and on what our 
reaction to them should be. This difference 
involves, in fact, basic questions of Asian 
policy.. 

"There is no dispute over the necessity of 
resisting communist military aggression, so 
determined by the United Nations - or -even-- 
in certain circumstances - without such formal 
determination. There will, of course, in-
evitably be differences over the means for  

defeating such aggression and as to the rela-
tive contributions of those taking part in the 
operation. Korea is an example of this kind of 
difference which can be disagreeable without 
being fatal. 

"A far more serious dispute may arise, how-
ever, - there are signs that it has already 
arisen - over the nature and extent of our 
collective obligations, if any, to defeat 
Cbmmunism, as such, in Asia. 

"There are some who believe that Asian 
Cbmmunism is an implaceblè--foe,boumdhaneand 
-foot to Moscow, anethat to negotiate with it 
in any circumstances is futile and perilous. 
Therefore, they argue we must all do every-
thing.we can through governmental action short 
of all-out-war - but,...even at some risk of 
war - to prevent the appearance of Asian com-
munist governments;- and to weaken and destroy; 
them if they have managed to obtain power. 
This  may require.the active encouragement of 
and support for anti-communist elements in 
communist countries, and by continuing and 

• strong support for any regime which is Opposed 
to communism, irtespective of its nature or 
its popular support. 

• 
ASIAN COMMUNISM 

"There are others, however, individuals, 
groups and governments, Who will have none of 
this policy. They feel that Cbmmunism in Asia, 
though it may be far deeper and more sinister 
than 'agrarian  reforme,  is a social, economic 
and political development, growing out of 
special Asian conditions and one primarily 

i for  Asians to deal with; that the only justi-
fication for direct Western interfention is 
when .Communism expresses itself in military 
aggression. It is felt that our obligation in 
this matter is positive, not negative; not to 
intervene against Asian Communism, an inter-
vention which.would be stigmatised in Asia as 
Western and colonial, but to help democratic 
Asian governments build up free and stable 
institutions which will defeat Communism by 
doing more for the welfare of the under-
privileged and under-nourished millions of the 
East  than Communism can ever hope to do, We 
should also, according to this view, not ex-
pect Asian governments or Asian people auto-
matically to accept our western views of-the 
cold war and the Kremlin conspiracy. 

"Those are the two viewpoints, eachof whiéh 
has its advocates within our Western coali-
tion. I admit that the latter may not alWays 
take.sufficient account of the aggressive na-
ture of Communism or of the efforts that are 
being made by the United States to build up a 
security system in the Pacific. But I also 
.believe - and firmly - that there can be no 
effective or successful collective action or 
policy on the basis of the first concept. I 
believe this because such a policy would have 
to be worked out and agreed -on at the United 
Nations or in the North Atlantic Alliance, 
and, frankly, I can see no possibility of such 
agreement. 

3 
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"It would mean that we would have to extend 
our specific obligations to the defeat of com-
munist governments in  North,  Korea and Peiping, 
and not merely to the defeat of military ag-
gression. There are few countries.inside the 
Western Alliance willing to accept this obli-
gation, especially in the terms in which it is 
sometimes presented in this country. 

"Now that the ( imminent) signing of.an  
armistice in Korea marks - as we hope - the 
end of aggression there, this particular pro-
blem of our policy towards Asian Comeinism 
becomes one of immediate urgency.  The  armi-
stice in Korea is to be followed by a politi-
cal conference on Korean and related problems. 
At  this conference, the UhitedNations.will.be  
represented. But so will communist Asian Go-
vernments. . We are moving from the military 
to the political aspect of Far Eastern pro-
blems and it is to be hoped that we on the 
United Nations non-communist side, can move 
in unison. I can think of no more important 
subject for discussion at the forthcoming 
three-power conference in Bermuda than how to 
ensure this unison...." 

DARTMOUTH 'SPEECH 

ECONOMIC • WEAPON  Speaking at Dartmouth 
College on June 14, the Secretary of State 
for External Affairs, Mk. L.B. Pearson, touch-
ed on the danger of disunity among the free-
nations arising out of economic nationalism. 
Following are excerpts from that address: 

"Since the, death of Stalin, our coalition 
has also had to face a 'peace offensive'. This 
may bring its opportunities, which we should 
exploit. But it may also bring new tests and 
even dangers which,  on tour part, will call for 
steadiness and patience.  We  know that military 
force, or the threat of it, is only one of the 
weapons in the armoury of those who would seek 
to achieve world domination. There aie other 
weapons, less obvious but no less powerful 
which will be employed in the hope of dividing 
us. 

"One of these is the economic weapon.  We  
must see to it that disunity arising out of 
economic nationalism does not do the job that 
military force has so far been unable to do. 
Here too we must 'go it gogether'. There would 
be no surer way to dismember our coalition 
than to permit the flow and volume of trade 
between the free nations to start on a down-
ward spiral with countries again resorting to 
extreme restrictive measures against each 
other. The success of the free world in solv-
ing its economic problems may, in fact, be of 
decisive importance in the struggle against 
Soviet imperialism. 

"In resisting this evil Communist combi- -  
nation of military might, political infiltra-
tion, economic and psychological pressure, 
we do not forget that along with the external 
threat of .Cbmmunism there is also the internal 
threat of subversion which requires an equal 
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vigilance and, wherever necessary, effective 
action to counteract it. If, however, we were 
to exaggerate this internal threat, and in 
meeting it, if we were to abandon or weaken 
in our adherence to well-tried principles o£ 
justice and the rule of law, of tolerance and 
understanding., which are the basis of the 
democratic tradition, we should find only that 
we had .created a tyranny in defending our-
selves against one. We must not compete with 
Communism in elevating fear into a civic air-
tue, in making denunciation the test of  loyal-
ty, in exalting violence as a badge of patri-
otism, or in making +Sterile conformity the 
test of good citizenship. 

"Nor  is this the only pitfall. In each 
country of the coalition - especially in those 
which speak the same language - voices are 
raised in our midst, calculated to exaggerate 
the differences which arise between us. Ir-
responsibility of this kind can undermine 
the mutual understanding on which our commun-
ity rests...." 

* * 	* 

CONSUL GENERAL AT'LOS-ANGELES'The  Depart-
ment of External ‘Affairs announced on June 16 
the appointment of Mr. Leslie G.  chance as  
Canadian Consul-General at Los Angeles. This 
post  was opened in April of this year and has 
been in Charge of Mr. K.W.:Merdroper. 

Mr. Leslie Godwin Chance, C.B.E.; M.C.; 
entered Government service in 1919, after 
serving with the Canadian Expeditionary Force. 
In the Second World War, Mr. Chance served 
in the United States as Secretary of the 
British Supply Council  of North  America and 
Secretary of the British Merchant - Shipping 
Mission. He entered the Department of Ekternal 
Affairs Ln 1946 and in the following year be-
came Head of the Consular Division. He was 
granted leave of absence in 1952 to accept a 
senior appointment on the Inter-Gbvernmental 
Committee for European. Migration, with head-
quarters in.Ceneva. 

Mr. Chance will return to the Department 
in July and after a brief period in Ottawa 
he.will proceed to  Los Angeles;  

* * 	* 

PIPED'OIL . RECORDr'A  net of 10,905,306 bar-
rels of oil flowed out of Canadian pipe lines 
during March to set a new record for total 
deliveries in one month that was 733,664 bar-
rels above the-February total and 4,102;989 
barrels or 60 per cent above Jae year's March 
deliveries. The average daily delivery was 
351,784 barrels, down slightly from the record. 
of 363,273.barrels a day set in  February, but 
over 60 per cent above. the March 1952 daily 
average of 219,430 barrels. Net  deliveries in 
the first quarter of this year amounted to 
31,802,248 barrels, a gain of 11,300,623 bar-
rels or 55 per cent from the 20501,626 bar-
rels delivereein the first three months of 
last year. 
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YHEAT'EXPORTS . JUMP:  'Exports of wheat as 
grain in April, at 20,400,000 bushels, showed 
a sharp reversal of the downward trend of the 

 previotis'four months, and exceeded Màrdh ex-
ports of 12,100,000 bushels by some 68 per 
cent. In April last year the exports . amounted 

to 20,000,000 bushels. This brought the cumu-
lative total for the first dine months of the 
current crop year to 208,100,000 bushels, up 
9.6 per cent from the 189,800,000 bushels ex-
ported a.year earlier. 

Preliminary data indicate that the equi-
valent of an additional 4,700,000 bushels of 
wheat was exported in April in the form of 
wheat.flôur as%against 4,300,000 in the pre-
ceding month and 4,400,000 in the correspond-
ing month last year. During the August-April 
period, some 41,000,000 bushels of wheat were 
exported in the form of flour as compared with 
34,600,000 in the similar period of 1951-52. 

The United Kingdom received slightly more 
than one-quarter -- 54,200,000 bushels -- of 
this season's August-April exports of wheat 
as grain. 

* * * * 

HANDBOOK "CANADA":  Publication of the 1953 
edition of the Official Handbook  "Canada"  is 
announced by  the Dominion. Bureau of $tatis-
tics. Initiated in 1930 to supplement the 
field of the Canada  Year  Book,  it is .especi-

ally designed . for ready use by businessmen, 
teachers, students, lecturers, and all those 
interested in the progress.of Canada. 

* * * 

MORE  HOME BUILDING:  The upswing of new 
residential  construction  continued in all 
parts of Canada in April wieh both starts and 
completions substantially outhumbering those 

of a yéar.earlier. The Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics reported that 9,902 new dwelling 
units were started during the month, a gain 

of 39  percent  over the 7,127 started in April 
last year, and that completions were up 19 

per cent to 6,325 from 5,325. The average 
length of time under construction was down 
nearly two months to 7.0 from 8.9 months in 

• April, 1952. 

* * * * 

EMPLOYMENTSTEADY:  Industrial employment 
showed little genera l  change at the beginning 
of  April, the Bureau's index standing at 181.8 
as compared with 182.0 a month éarlier,.and 

177.9 at  the  same time last year. The payrolls 
index for April 1 was 443.8, down slightly 
from 445.0 at March 1, but up from last year's 

April. 1 figure of 411.5. Weekly.wages and 

salaries-at the beginning  of  April averaged 

$57.31 as compared with $57.40 a month ear-

lier, and $54.32 in the correspônding week 

last  year  

REMLLUTRADE TRIPLED:  Retail establish-
ments in_Canada's ten provinces rang up $10,- 
750,620,000 worth of sales during 1951, more 
than three.times the 1941 nine-province total 
of $3,440,902,200., according to the first 
figures from  the J,51  Census of.Distribution 
to be released.by  the .Dominion Bureau of Sta-
tistics. 

The.212 per *cent sales increase was mainly 
due to substantial gains in each of the nine 
older provinces. Exaluding Newlôundland from 
the 1951 total there was a 208 per cent rise 
in total sales to $10,591,213,400. 

Percentagewise the largest advance was in 
Alberta, where 1951 retail sales were 286.7 per 
cent over 1941. Gains in the other eight"pro-
vinces ranged.frôm 180.6 per cent in New Bruns-
wick to 251.4 per cent in British Columbia.  

.Sales were.over the four-billion-dollar 
mark in Ontario in  1951, above  the  two-billion-
dollar mark in fIQUebec, ,  and over the one-bil-
lion-dollar mark in British Columbia. In 1941 
only  Ontario  had sales of more than a billion 
dollars.. Retail sales exceeded $500,000,000 
in six provinces in 1951 as compared wieh only 
two in 1941. 

* * * 

CANADAgf.'S..AIR.EXERCISB:  A large-scale 
combined U.S. Air Force - Royal Cànadian Air 
Force  air defence exercise is planned for a • 
period in July, it was announced June 14 in 

- Ottawa and Washington. 
TO be known ae"Exercise Tail Wind", the 

training operation will be similar in most 
respects.to  the highly successful "Exercise 
Sign Post" which took place during July; 1952. 
Airing the controlled training manoeuvre "ag-
gressor" forces will fly according to pre-
determined but unannounced routes and times, 
to ensure realimnandmaximum training benefits 
to all concerned. 

* * * * 

FISHERIES'RESEARCH-CHAIRMAN:  The Minister 
of Fisheries has announced the appointment of 
Dr. J.L. 'Cask, a native of Red Deer, Alberta, 
.as Permanent Chairman of the Fisheries Re-
search Board of Canada. Dr.  Kesk, who is at 
present Assistant Director (Fisheries),  United  
States Fish  and  Wildlife Service, Washington, 
takes over his new duties at  Ottawa on August 
15. Mr. Otto C. Young,  of Ottawa, one of Cà-
nada's to  fisheries research engineers, has 
been appointed Vice-Chairman. 

* * * * 

AUTO ENTRIES'UE:  Foreign vehicle entries 
into  Canada on  travellerF vehicle permits 
climbed 11 per cent in April to 106,667 from 
96,379 in the same month laSt year, and 13.5 
per cent in the first four months to 283:099 
from 249,446. 

O  5 
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FEDERAL'ELECTION'AUGUST 10: 	The Prime 
Minister, Mr.  •St. Laurent, announced on June 
12 that a federal general election had been 
called for August 10. He also announced the 
appointment totheCabinet of Mr. J.W. Pickers-
gill, 47, Clerk of the Privy Cbuncil and Sec-
retary to  the Cabinet.  

Mr. Pickersgill becomes Secretary of State, 
succeeding Mr. Frederic Gordon Bradley, who 
was appointed to the Senate, together with 
six others. Among these were Mr -. Ross W..Mac-
donald, Speaker of the Commons, and Mk. Joseph 
A.  Bradette (L. Cochrane), 27 years a member 
of Parliament. 

Cther Senate appointees were Mr. Leonard 
Tremblay, Liberal Member for Dorchester, gle.; 

. Mr. Sarto Fournier, Liberal Member for Mai-
sonneuve-Rosemount; Mr. Aurele Leger, Liberal • 
Member for Kent, biewBrunswick, and Mk. John 
J. Connolly, Ottawa lawyer and the only new 
Senator who has not been a Member of Parlia-
ment. 

The Prime Minister announced the resigna-
tion of Mr. Alphonse Fournier as Minister of 
Public Works and his appointment as a Judge 
of the Exchequer  Court.  

HOSPITAL'ADVANCE:  "The Outstanding feature 
of the National Health Programme is the tre-
mendous encouragement it has given towards 
the construction of new hospital accommoda-
tion," said the MinisterofHealth and Welfare, 
Mr. Paul Martin, before the Eighth Western 
Canada Institute for Hospital Administrators 
and Trustees, at the University of Saskat-
chewan, Saskatoon, on June 15. - 

"Since the inauguration of this programme 
in 1948", he added, "there have been built 
or started in Canada one-third as many new 
hospital beds as we had managed to accumulate 
in all the years before 1948. For this pur-
pose, federal grants of some $57,000,000 have 
significantly eased the strain on hard-pressed 
provincial and municipal budgets.... 
• "During the past five years the National 
Health Programme has assisted in the con-
struction of new accommodation for 57,000 
patients, nurses, and infants besides helping 
to increase laboratory and out-patient faci-
lities in hospitals and reinforcing the work 
of hospitals by encouraging the building of 
health clinics of all kinds...." 

* 	* * 

FISHERIES CONVENTION: .  The Canadian Am-
bassador to Japan, Mk. Mayhew, on June 12 ex-
changed in Tokyo, on behalf of the Canadian 
Government, the Instrument of Ratification 
with the Japanese Government and the United 
States Embassy in Tokyo of the International 
Convention for the High Seas Fisheries of the 
North Pacific Ctean. By this exchange, the 
Convention, signed at Tokyo on May 9, 1952, 
now comes into force. 

Under the Convention the  signatories agree 
to abstain from engaging in fisheries whérh 
are being conserved by one or loth of the 
other parties. The Convention also provides 
for the establishment of the International 
North Pacific Fisheries Commission composed 
of the representatives of the three ccoun-
tries, empowered to investigate any fisheries 
of the North Pacific Ocean in which two or 
more of the parties are engaged and to make 
recommendations for joint conservation action' 
by the Government concerned. Not included in 
such studies and recommendations however are 
fisheries already covered by agreements be-
tween the parties such as the Pacific halibut 
and sockeye salmon fisheries. 

* * * 

FEWER COMMERCIAL FAILURES.: 	Commercial 
failures under the provisions of the Bank-
ruptcy and Winding  Up  Act in the first quarter 
of 1953 declined to 382 as compg;red with 470 
in the corresponding 1952 period. This was a 
fall of 19 per cent and was the first reversal 
of the  upward trend in first quarter compari-
sons since 1946. Estimated liabilities were-

-down to $7,151,000 as compared with $7,285,- 
000. 
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* * * * 
EMPLOYMENT JUMP IN MAY:  Employment levels 
in Canada again moved sharply upwards during 
May, the Department of Labour reported on 
June 17. The number of people working full 
time increased markedly for the second suc-
cessive month while those not working but in 
the labour force declined substantially. La-
bour surpluses dwindled rapidly during the 
month in most localities. By tle 
June labour demand and supply were in approxi-
mate balance in 80 of the 115 labour market 
areas in the country. Employers in some sea-
sonal industries in Ontario and the Prairie 
Provinces were finding it difficult to re-
cruit in their immediate localities all the 
help needed. In these cases labour was being 
drawn from other areas and immigrants were 
being hired. On the two coasts, labour sur-
pluses continued although they were by now 
much reduced from winter levels. 

* * * * 

MANUFACTURERS'. INVENTORIES:  Value of in-
ventories held by Canadian manufacturera at 
the end of March was $3,856A00,000, slightly 
below the preceding month's $3,863,800,000, 
but up from last year's corresponding total of 
$3,752,200,000, according to the Dominion 
Bureau of Statistics. 

• * 	* 
• 

A.A.F—APPOINTMENT:  Group Captain I.C.: (Cy) 
Cbrnblat, 39, of Ottawa, left for Europe  last 
week to take up duties with the Allied Air 
Fbrces Central Europe as Director of Manpower 
and Ckganization at AAFCE Headquarters, Fon-
tainebleau, France, it has been announced ly 
Air Force Headquarters'. 
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WEEK'S EVENTS INRKVIEW 

U. N . . PRESIDENT' S LETTER TO  DR..  RHEE :  Fol-
lowing is the-text of a letter from the Presi-
dent of the Seventh Session of the United 
Nations General Assembly, Mr. L.B. Pearson, 
Which has been cabled to the President of the 
Republic of Korea, His Excellency Dr. Syngman 
Rhee: 
"Dear Mr: President, 

"As . President of the General Assembly of 
the United Nations rhave been ahocked to hear 
of the unilateral action which you have sanc-
tioned in bringing about the release of non-
repatriable . NOrth Korean prisoners from the 
United Nations prisoner-of-war camps in Kerea. 

"I take this occasion to recall the deci-
sive action taken by the United Nations when 
aggression was initiated in June, 1950, and 
the satisfaction which you expressed in the 
response of the United Nations to the urgent 
appeals made by you for military and other 
assistance. That collaboration, aimed at the 
repelling of aggression and the restoration 
of your country to a condition of peace and 
economic well-being, has been marked by three 
years of effective effort on the part of Mem-
bers of the United Nations, and of your Gbv-
ernment and people, under the direction of the 
United Nations Command. In view of What that 
collaboration has meant to your people it is 
most regrettable that you have taken uni-
lateral action which threatens results already  

achieved and the prospect of a peaceful solu-
tion of remaining problems. 

"This release of North Kerean prisoners 
from United Nations prisoner-of-war camps in 
Kerea is particularly shocking in view of the 
progress made by the armistice negotiators in 
Panmunjom, which has resulted in the accept-
ance of principles laid down in the United 
Nations General Assembly's resolution of Dec-
ember 3, 1952, endorsed by 54 Member Nations. 
The acceptance of the principles underlying 
this resolution, eapecially dhat  of no  forcible 
repatriation of prisôners, which has been 
the basis of your position as well as that of 
the United Nations, has only been obtained 
after two years of patient and persistent 
negotiation by the United Nations Command.  

"The action taken with your consent, in 
releasing the North Korean prisoners, violates 
the agreement reached by the two sidès on 
lune 8, 1953, embodying these principles, 
and it occurs at a time When hostilities are 
about.to  cease, and when the questions of the 
unification of Kdrea and.related Kerean pro-
blems man be dealt with by a political con-
ference involving the parties concerned. 

"In  July, 1950, as a means of assuring ne-
cessary military solidarity with the United 
Nations effort in repelling aggression, you 
undertook to place the land,  sea  and air forces 
of the Republic of Kerea under the 'command 

1 	 (Continued on p. 3) 
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TAX AGREEMENT WITII'FRANCE:'The  Dtpartment 
of External Affairs:announced.on June - 20 ehat 
by an Exchange of Notes.between.the Govern-
ments of France and Canada provisions of.two 
Conventions removing double taxation in the  
fields of income tax and succession duties 
have now been brought into force. By the Ex-
change of Notes, signed in Ottawa on May 28, 

1953, provisions on income taxation, with cer-
tain exceptions, and provisions on succession 
duties became effective retroactive to Jan-
uary 1, 1952. 

The original agreements were signed in 
Paris, March 16, 1951, and a codicil to the 
Income Tax Convention was-signed at Ottawa, 
Ottober 6, 1951.. 

Under the Income Tax Convention the two 
Governments agree to «follow certain rules 
in taxation on industrial and commercial pro-
fits earned in one country by business con-
cerns of the other country. The agreement 
embodies  the  principleof"permanent establish-
ment" of an enterprise in both countries and 
emphasizes residence rather than nationality 
as a basis for taxation. - Each country under-
takes generally to credit, with respect to 
its own levy, the amount of tax paid at  the  
source on income from  the  other country. In 
'the case of shipping and aviation concerns, 
taxation will be levied only by the country 
in which the headquarters are located. Other 
articles deal with royalties, pensions, 
nuities, earnings of professional men, public 
servants, teaéhers and students. 

Retroactive effect is given to a provision 
limiting the taxation by France of Canadian 
companies which have had branch offices or 
subsidiaries in that country. Uhder  the  agree-
ment, each Government may give administrative 
assistance to  the  other by way of information 
upon request.in particular cases. 

The Succession Duty Convention is limited 
mainly to reciprocal undertakings to allow 
credits in one country in respect of duty 
paid to the other country. 

* * * 

RECORD.' INSTALMENT 'BUYING: - Cash , charge 
and instalment sales in the  first quarter 
of 1953 were at ,  record high-levels for the 
period, according . to the Bureau's quarterly 
report on retail consumer credit. Instalment 
sales soared 38.1 per cent over a year ear-
lier, while  charge and cash sales showed mod-
erate increases of 6.2 per cent and 4.8 per 
cent, respectively. Tôtal retail sales ad-
vanced 8.1 per cent. 

Cash sales in the first quarter of 1953 
rose to.$1,674,000,000 as compared with $1,- 

596,900,000 a year earlier, increases being 
common to most trades. The largest absolute 
gain -- $34,100,000 -- occurred in the  motor 
vehicle trade, While radioandappliance stores 
had the highest percentage.increaseof 21C1.7 
per cent. Cash sales of hardware retailers 
advanced 10.8 per cent, family clothing 5.8  

per cent, and jewellery 4.3 per cent. Coal 
and wood dealers retail sales were off 13.4 
per cent, country general 4.9, men's clothing 
2.6, and independent grocery and combination 
1.2 per cent. 

InstaLment sales in the January-March per-
iod rose to $288,800,000 from $209,100,000 
a year earlier. 

* * * * 

DR—GOEDHART'S VISIT:'The United Nations 
High Commissioner for Refugees, Et. G.J. van 
Héuven Goedhart, visited Ottawa this week. 

Dr.  Geodhart conferred with officials of 
various government departments concerning the 
execution of the  responsibiaities he has car. 
Lied since January 1, 1951 for the legal and 
politiCal protection of refugees, for the im-
provement of eheir welfare  and' for  assisting 
with efforts to integrate dnem in their coun-
tries of refuge or to resettle'them.elseWhere. 
Hé expressed his thanks for Canada's contri-
bution of $100,000 made earlier this year to 
the United  Nations Refugee Emergency Fund. 

* * * * 

MEDICINE'FOR ARCTIC'OUTPOSTS:  Nearly 4,000 
tons of supplies will be shipped to Canadian 
Arctic outposts this summer by the Eepartment 
of Transport, according to an announcement by 
the  Minister of Transport. All'but 580 tons 
will go to Eastern Arctic points. 

A special consignment.to  the north this 
summer will be some 7, 000 dimes o f anti -rabies 
vacèine being shipped north by the-Department 
of Agriculture to some twenty outposts to off-
set a spread of ehis disease  ta  the dog teams 
of the Eastern  Arctic Eskimos. In addition,  
some 6,000 lbs. of medicine are included in 
the cargo, destined to replenish  the  supply 
of some five of the principal outposts. 

* * * * 

COARSE GRAIN"EXPORTS'VP:  Total bushel vo •
lume of Canadian coarse grain and flaxseed 
exports for the August-April period of the 
current crop year show an increase of some 
62 per cent over . the. comparable period of 
1951-52, according to the Bureau's cOarse 
grains quarterly. Altboue 'exports of each of 
the four grains-were p ropor tiona 1 ly much greater 
than during the first nine months of the 
preceding crop year, most of the  increase was 
accounted for by heavy shipments of barley. 

The United States was the major market for 
Canadian oats and rye, While the Federal Re-
public of Germany, Japan and the United States 
received most of the barley shipments. Belgium 
took most of the flaxseed. Chrrent crop year 
exports of the four grains to April 30, with 
last year's figures in brackets, were as fol-
lows: oats, 46,400,000 (36,800,000); barley, 
77,300,000 (40,600,000); rye, 5,700,000 
(2,700,000); and flaxseed, 3,500,000 (1,600,- 
000).- 
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U.N. PRESIDENT'S •LETTER.TO •DR. RHEE 

•authority' of the United Nations Command. Your 
action referred to above violates that under-
taking. 

"As President of the General Assembly of 
the  United  Nations, I feel it my duty to bring 
to your attention the gravity of this - situa-
tion..  I hope and trust that you Will co-
operate with the United Nations-Coimand in 
its.continuing and determined efforts to ob- .  
tain an early and honourable armistice. 

"I should like to take this occasion to 
express, as  President'of the United Nations 
General Assembly, my profound sumpathy for 
the sufferings of the people ofKorea during 
the past three years, and my admiration for 
the valiant  efforts of the R.CŒ. Army in its 
co-operation with the forces of the United 
Nations. It is my earnest hope that this-co-
operation will continue,.not only in the im-
mediate task of obtaining the armistice but 
in assuring that the armistice is thereafter 
faithfully observed, in order that we may 
jointly proceed toward our common  objective 

 .of the unification of Korea by peaceful means. 
If this co-operation were ended, it would be 
the Korean people who would suffer first and 
suffer most." 

L.B. Pearson, 
President of the United Nations 

General Assembly. 

* * * * 

RAIL REVENUES:'Operating revenues of Cana-
dian railways in March rose to an all-time 
high for the month at $101,045,189 as compared 
with $98,512;350 in the corresponding month 
last year. At the same.time, operating ex-
penses climbed to $90,556,897 from $86,837,- 
765, and tax accruals to $3,150,309 from $2,- 
781,829. .Debt on hire of equipment was cut 
from $1,153,017 to $331,373, and joint rent s . 
were down $41,275 to $163,555. The resulting 
operating income for March was $6,884;330 
against $7,567,174 a year earlier. 

* * * * 

BILLION DOLLAR 'SALES: 	Canadian retail 
establishments boosted their sales over the 
billion-dollar mark in April, according to 
the Dominion  Bureau of Statistics. The month's 
total value was $1,015,981,000 as compared 
with $935,426,000 in the'corresponding month 
last year, bringing the cumulative national 
total for the first four months of 1953 to 
$3,518,924,000 as compared with $3,249,973,000 
in the same period of 1952. 

.5  * * * 

RAC«GRADS'FOR KOREA..  Sixteen members of 
the 1953 graduating class of the Royal Mili-
tary College, Kingston, who received their 
commissions June 1 are slated for service in 
Korea with the 25th Canadian Infantry Brigade. 

CRUDE'OIL -RISE  Canadian crude oil pro-
duction in 1952 totalled 61,103,223 barrels, 
an increase of 28.3 per cent over the 1951 
output of 47,615,460- barrels.  Western  Canada 
accounted for about 99 per cent of the total, 
with Alberta-yielding 58,915,723 barrels. or 
9e per cent of the total production. Alberta 
Saskatchewan, Manitoba and Northwest 'Terri-
tories allShowed substantially increased pro-
duction over 1951. 

Most of the•drilling was again done  in  
Alberta but discoveries in Saskatchewan and 
Manitoba reseted in a notable increase in 
drilling in these provinces over that done in 
1951. About 2,223 wells- were drilled in'West-
ern ,Canada in 1952, an increase of 852 over 
the previous year. Of these 1,643 are in Al-
berta, 496 in Saskatchewan, 70 in Manitoba, 
and 14 in British Columbia. The Alberta com-
pletions (totalling about 6,631,529 feet of 
drilling) resulted in 944 oil wells, 155 gas 
wells and potential gas wells, and 544 dry 
holes. More.than,175 oil and gas discoveries 
and indicated discoveries were made in Western 

 -Canada, of Which at least 130 are in Alberta. 
Further expansion of transportation, re-

finery, and storage facilities has increased 
the outlets for western Canada crude oil. This 
in turn has permitted a.corresponding increase 
in production,  particularly in Alberta where 
production potential is hiàher than required 
to satisfy currently available markets. 

* * * * 

COMMERCIAL 'COUNSE4.0£7  'Mr. Robert Guy 
Carington Smith, of Quebec City, has been 
appointed Commercial Counsellor at the Cana-
dian.Embassy, in Washington,  D.C., where he 
will succeed Mr. John K. English, recently 
appointed Director of the Canadian Trade Cbm-
missioner Service,withheadquarters in Ottawa. 

Mr. Smith recently arrived in Ottawa from 
Paris, where he was  Commercial  Counsellor for 
Canada. With his arrival in Washington, he 
will have filled appointments in four major 
world capitals over a period of dhree years, 
having been transferred from Rome to London 
in 1950  and  thence to Paris, where he first 
represented the Department of Defence Pro-
duction on the Canadian Eàlegation to NATO, 
following the establishment of the Canadian 
Mission in 1952. Mr. Smith then took over the 
post of Commercial Comsellor at the Canadian 
.Embassy early this year. 

* * * * 

RADAR'REFLECTORS:'Radar  reflectors as na-
vigational aids -- on buoys, lighthouses, and 
life rafts -- have been designed and tested 
by the Radio an4 Electrical Engineering Divi-
sion of the National  Research  Council to as-
sist the Department of Transport and othera. 
'This work led.to the installation of radar 
reflectors on buoys at the entrance to Halifax 
Harbour, and their use has since been extended 
throughout Canadian waters. 
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SECOND OOLD . PRODUCER:  'Canada produced 
4,419,570 fine ounces ofgold, valued at $151,- 
458,664, in 1952'compared with 4,392,751 fine 
ounces valued at $161,872,873, in 1951. The  
Mint price at Ottawa averaged $34.27 in 1952 
compared with $36.85 in .1951, the lower price 
in 1952 being a result of the rise in value 
of the Canadian dollar. 

Seven mines ceased operations during 1952, 
but the loss in production was offset by in-
creases in the output of.some of the larger 
mines, such as lamaque in western Quebec and 
Giant Yellowknife in the Northwest Terri-
tories, and by the addition of Bonwhit and 
Hugh-Pam in Ontario to the list of.producers. 

Gold isy in value, the chief single con-
tributor to . Canada's mineral output. This 
country holds-second place in world output, 
which in 195L the latest year for which fi-
gures are available, totalled 24,000,060 fine 
ounces. 

With the greatly increased interest in base 
metals, prospecting for gold continued to de-
cline. The few prospects now being explored 
are chiefly those adjoining establiaked mines, 
and are being examined with a view to dis-
covering extensions of knoin orebodies. 

* * * * 

ARMS  FOR  ALLIES:'Canada's armament ship-
ments to Europe for the month of June will 
include more than 700 vehicles of all types; 
18,'40millimetre quick-firing guns; equip-
ment for 26-millimetre guns, 25-pounders and 
medium artillery ;  anda hundred cases of tools, 
storage batteries and spare parts. 

The June shipments are being made to Nor-
way, Italy and Portugal.as  part of Canada's 
commitments under the mutual aid agreement 
of the North Atlantic Treaty Organization. 

Since Canada's first Asms contribution to 
Europe in November 1950'when Parliament.voted 
$300,000000 for  mutual aid to NAM countries, 
hundreda of thousanes of dollars worth of. 
arms, aMmunition and military equipment have 
been made to Britain, France, Italy,.Norway, 
Portugal, Belgium and Luxembourg. For the  most 
part this materiel consists of surplus stocks 
left over from the Second World War and is 
being replaced in Canada by that of more re-
cent design. 

* * * * 

$806,000,000 CHEMICAL PRODUCTS: . Continuing  
the  steady àdvances of recent Years, Cenada's 
production of chemicals and allied products 
last year climbed three per cent in value to a 
record $806,200,000  from $776,489,000 in 1951. 
The gain, which brought the production value  
to More than eight times  the  1923 figure, over 
five times the 1939 figure, and more .,.than 
double the 1944 wartime peak of $371,000,000, 
was about the same as that recorded for all 
manufacturing industries and for the entire 
industrial sector of the nation's economy. 

TRADE'IN -SECURITIES- -Trade in outstanding 
securities between  Canada and other countries 
in April resulted in a small outflow of capi-
tal, according to the Bureau's monthly report. 
Net  purchases of $5,500,000'from the United 
States were offset by nei sales to other coun-
tries aggregating,$5,000,000. While sales to 
the United. Kingdom receded from  the  high levels 
of March, net sales to other overseas coun-
tries rose to heights not reached since the 
early months of 1951. 

The  broad pattern, of international security 
trading characteristica.of transactions in 
1952«continued in April. There were outflows 
of capital for the repurchases from  the  United 
States of government bonds.(mainly provincial 
issues in April) offset by net sales of se-
curities of Canadian corporations to the 
United States and overseas. 

Sales to all colintries in April totalled 
$43,700,000 as compared .with $56,300,000 in 
the  preceding month, while purchases amounted 
to $44,200,000 compared with $42,100,000. 
Month's sales to the United States were $34;- 
2D0,006comPared with  $46,100,000 in March, 
and the purchases totalled $39,700,000 com-
pared with $36,400,000. 

* * * * 

CROP CON.DITIONS.  In most areas of the 
Prairie Provinces warmer weather has promoted 
rapid development of early-seeded spring 
grains, forage and fall-sown crops, the Domi-
nion Bureau  of.Statistics reported on June 19. 
With some exceptions, good progress.had been 
made with late seeding. It was evident, how 
ever, that, due to unusually wet weather in 
many districts during the normal seeding sea 
son, dhere would be some shift in acreage from 
wheat to other grains and summerfallow. Weed 
growth had been generally heavy but no serious 
insect infestations had been reported. Some 
hail damage had occurred in southern Alberta. 

* * * * 

TO EVEREST 'S CONQUERORS.  The Department 
ogf External Affairs on June 23 released the 
text of messages of congratulation that the 
Prime Minister, Mr. St. Laurent, has  sent  to 
Colonel John Hunt, Kt. C.B.E.; D.S.O., leader 
of the British expedition which conquered 
Mount  Everest,andto Mr. E.P..:Hillary, K.B.E., 
and Tensing Bhutia, the men who reached the 
summit. These messages have been conveyed to 
the climbers following their return from  Mount  
Everest to Khatmandu, the capital of Nepal. 

Tb  Colonel Hunt, Mr. St. Laurent said, in 
part: "I was in London when the news was re-
ceived that the expedition led by you had con-
quered Mount Everest. I shared the elation 
felt by your fellow-countrymen, by all the 
peoples of the Commonwealth, and, I am sure, 
by men and women of goodwill everywhere...." 
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FARM'INCORE DOWN:  -Canadian farmers re-
ceived a total of $531,100,000 from.the sale 
of farm products and.from wheat.adjustment 
payments on previous.years' crops in.the first 
quarter of this year, a drop of five per cent 
from the $559,800,000 in thecorresponding_ 
period of 1952, but an increase of 10 per cent 
over the estimated $481,100,000 for.the first 
quarter of 1951. 

Supplementary payments made to western 
farmers under the provision of the Prairie 
Farm Assistance Art were quite.small, amount-
ing unthefirst quarter to $900,000 as against 
the corresponding payments of $1,800,000 in 
1952, and $7,900,000 in 1951. 

Substantially smaller wheat payments and 
reduced returns from the sale of potatoes, 
tobacco and hogs accounted largely for.the 
reduction in cash receipts during the 1953 
quarter. These declines more than offset a 
significant increase in income from the sale 
of wheat and moderately larger returns from 
barley, eggs, dairy product$, cattle and 
calves. 

Aheavy year-end carry-over of the récord 
1952 crops of high quality western wheat and 
barley provided unusually large marketings of 
these croPs during . the first quarter of 1953. 
As a result, receipts from the sale of wheat 
during this period amounted to $112.200,000, 
36.4 per cent above the first quarter last 
year. 

* * * * 

SURPLUS ABOUT $24.000,000  'The Minister 
of Finance, Mr. Abbott, estimated in a state-
ment on June 25 that the Government had a 
1952-53 budgetary surplus of $24,000,000. The  
fiscal year ended March 31. 

While final audited figures will not be 
available until about the end of July, Mr. 
Abbott said it was now possible to give fi-
gures "which will be very close tb  the final 
results." 

"These figures show total budgetary re-
venues of $4,361,000,000, expenditures of 
$4,337,000,000 and a-surplus of $24,000,000. 

"In my Budget Speech on February 19, I 
estimated our revenues at $4,375,000,000 and 
our expenditures at $4,327,000,000 with a sur-
plus of $48,000,000.. Revenues have turned out 
to be$14,000,000 or one-third of one per cent 
below my forecast, and expenditures $10,000,- 
000 or one-quarter of one per cent above my 
forecast," Mr. Abbott said. 

"The final surplus of $24,000,000 is about 
one-half of one per cent of total revenues. 
It would hardly be possible to get closer to 
an even balance." 

* * * *  

BENEFITS'FROM'GAS, OIL,'PIPE'LINES:  Devel-
opments in the transportation of gad and oil 
by pipe lines "if carried out in an economic 
manner, will make a significant.contribution 
to Canada's industrial development," according 
to Mr. W.J. Matthews, Director  of 

 and Legal Services of the Department of 
Transport. 

Addressing.the Transportation Division of 
the Special Libraries  Association in conven-
tion in Toronto,  Mr. Matthews said that pipe 
lines "are doing for prairie oil and gas what 
the transcontinental railways did for western 
wheat - bring oil and gas to markets by a 
.che4er means of transportation." 

After enumerating the pipe lines now in 
operation or 'contemplated, Mr» Matthews point-
ed out that "new wealth.will flow from the 
Province of Alberta into the coffers of the 
oil producers and dhereby increase the national 
income." 

* * 	* 

"QUEEN ELIZABETWRANGES -n  The Cbronation of 
Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II will be me-
morialized in the heart of Jasper  National  
Park, Canada's largest scenic playground it 
has been announced. Her Majesty has approved 
a proposal that mountains  which practically 
encircle Maligne Lake, one of the most photo-
graphed bodies of water in the Rockies, be 
named the "Queen Elizabeth Ranges". 

The Minister of Resources, Mr. Winters, 
said that the beauty and serenity of Maligne  
Lake has been little disturbed since it was 
first seen by white men early in the present 
century when it was referred to as "a picture 
of indescribable beauty; perhaps.unsurpassed 
in the entire .Rockies",'"Enough beautly has 
gone into the composition of this area",•he 
added "to'make a dozen regions famous". 

* * * * 

TROOPS IN KOREA:  In anticipation of.a truce 
in Ebrea, the Canadian Army has prepared plans 
to increase welfare, leave and educational 
facilities for the troops serving in the Far 
East.  These plans are ready to go into effect 
at once and will augment facilities already 
available in Korea and Japan, the Minister of 
National Defence, Mr. Claxton, announced on 
June 18. 

Large quantities of sports equipment have 
already been shipped to Korea. Additional 
films and reading material are ready for Im-
mediate despatch. Materials required for in-
creased educational activity are now packed, 
ready for shipment. Plans have been made for 
increased leave insofar as the theatre com-
mander's regulations governing security.and 
training will permit. 

* * * * 

ROYAL  SOCIETY VICePRESLUMVT:  Dr. E.W.R. 
Steacie, President,  National Research 
Cbuncil, has been chosen as Vice-President of 
the Royal Society of Canada. 

5 

COMFORTS - AWAIT POW- S.  More than 120 tons 
of food and comfort's are stored in Common-
wealth Red Cross depots in Japan and Korea 
awaiting the release of Commonwealth prisoners 

Ill of war, it has been announced. 



RCAF-RECORD IN KOREA:lirenty RCAF fighter 
pilots flying F-86 Sabre-jets while attached 
to combat units of the United States Air Force 
in  Korea  .have  destroyed eight enemy.aircraft, 
damaged eight more and scored one probable 
enemy aircraft shot down. 'This was announced 
on June 25 by Air Force Headquarters in a 
review of RCAF participation in.the Korean 
conflict. Of the 20, one flyer is listed as 
missine inaction. 

Flying on  the  Korean Airlift the RCAF's 426 
Transport Squadron, based at Lachine, P. Q..  
recently completed its eeth flight across the 
Pacific Otean and return. The squadron has 
flown over five million air miles, carried 
over eleven thousand passengers, four million 
pounds offreight and flown about thirty thou-
sand.hours. 

Over one and three quarter million pounds 
of mail has been delivered to troops in Korea. 
DUring the early stages of the war, 426 Squad-
ron flew on the average two trans-Pacific 
flights each day. As transport facilities of 
the Allies increased, the number of flights 
was cut down until only one flight each four 
days is done at 'present.. 

.Beginning airlift operations July 27, 1950. 
426 (Thunderbird) Squadron has since ferried 
hundreds of fully-armed troops, delivered 
rockets, blood plasma, ammunition and other 
supplies to United Nations forces in the Far 
East.. 

* * * * 

TV'SALES LEAP:  Sales of television re-
ceiving sets in Canada rose steeply in Feb-
uary as compared with the corresponding month 
last year, while  radio sales  showed a more 
moderate increase, according to figures re-
leased by the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. ' 
Factory sales of TV sets in February numbered 
25,973 as compared with 3,917 a year earlier, 
bringing  the  January-February total to 49,451 
against 8,477. 

* * * * 

ELECTRIC"ENERGY RECORD:  Continuing the 
climb over a year earlier, production of elec-
tric energy by central electric stations in 
April advanced to  5,747,900,000 kilowatt  hours 
from 5,030,255,000 at the same time last year. 
This brought the cumulative output for the 
first four months of 1953 to 22,439,144,000 
kilowatt hours -- a new peak.for the period -- 
against 20,486,688,000 a year earlier. 

(C.W.B. June 26, 1953) 

RAIL'REPORTS: 'Opèrating revenues and ex-
penses of Canada's two principal railway sys-
tems.rose to all-time peaks in 1952, according 
to the annual reports on the Canadian National 
Railway and the Canadian Pacific Railway Com-
pany issued June 24 by  the Dominion  Bureau of 
Statistics. Net  operating revenues of the 
Canadian National Railway were lower than in 
1951, but the net for the Canadian Pacific 
Railway was higher. 

The C.N.R. had operating .revenues in 1952 
of $675,219,000 as compared with $624,834,000 
in 1951, operating expenses of $634,853,000 
compared with $580,150,000. , and net operating 
revenues of $40,367,000 compared with $44,- 
684,000. Operating revenues of the C.P.R. 
were $492,982,000 compared with $460,370,000, 
operating expenses $438,344,000 compared with 
$410,442,000, and net operating revenues, 
$54,639,000'compared wieh $49,928,000. 
In the year the C.N.R. operated 24,190 

miles of road, carried 90,054,000 tons of 
revenue freight, and 18,833,000 passengers, 
while.the C.P.R., with 17,017 miles of road 
operated, transported 61,505,000 tons of re-
venue freight, and 9,868,000 passengers. 

* * * * 

TRADE FAIR SUCCESS:  Greater buyer parti-
cipation was the success keynote at.the Cana-
dian International Trade Fair in Toronto, 
which concluded June 12. 

The sixth -- and most successful -- Fair 
attracted 28,179 business visitors from 59 
countries, an increase of 3,650 over last 
year. Canadian registrations at 25,394 were 
up 2,400, U.S. business visitors totalling 
2,182 were more than double last year's num-
ber. Visitors from the rest of the world also 
increased considerably. 

Every Province in Canada and 40 States in 
the United States were represented by business 
visitors. Public attendance on thethreenopen" 
days totalled 29,791 while guests of business 
visitors numbered 2,230. 

The Trade Fair, operated on behalf of 
multilateral world trade by the Canadian Gov-
ernment, had 27 countries participating -- 
some 1,474 exhibitors in all. Canada was again 
the major user of space, followed by England, 
Germany and the United States. Sold out before 
the Fair opened, the total space booked was 
264,843 square feet as compared with 190,000 
square feet.in 1952. Products covered 19 trade 
groups. 

* * * * * 

6 



fq,  

Vol. 8 No. 35 July.3, 1953 

DISTRInTI31 	ENQUIMEG ZEOTIG .:!. 
INR:::.TI0M EIVIii0. 	c-0 

RNm e  
o0 

cA NAD >  

CANADIAN WEEKLY BULLETIN 

INFORMATION DIVISION 	' 

DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS 

OTTAWA - CANADA 	 • 

• INDEX TO :INSIDE PAGES 

Mk. Hammarskjold in Ottawa 	  1 
Exports Recover .    1-2 
2 months "Surplus" $200.2  Million 	 2 
Fieheries Commissioners 	  2 
Arctic Patrol 	  2 
Protest to U.S.:Aleut 

Dairy Import Restrictions 	  3 
Hot  Calandria Buried 	  4 
Wholesale Prices 	  4  

Fair.Employment Act 	  4 
.Canal lkaffic Record 	  4 
$3.8.Billion Inventories 	  4 
Provincial Revenues $1.2 Billion 	  5 
Social Credit Leads In B.C.... 	  5 

Additional $500,000 for UNICEF 	  5 

	

New Savings - Bonds Issue   	 - 

Employment Up 	  6 
Commercial Secretary,-London 	  6 

WEEK' S EVENTS IN  «REVIEW 

MR.. BAWNARSKJOLD IN OTTAWA:  The  President 
of the United Nations General Assembly, Mr. 
L.B. Pearson, and the Secretary-General, Mr. 
Dag Hammarskjold, met on June 26 in Ottawa to 
discuss arrangements for the convening of the 
Assembly ifan armistice is concluded in Korea. 
It will be recalled that the Assembly is re-
quired to meet under the terms of the Resolu-
tion adopted on April 18 last, which reads 
in part as follows: 

"'Decides to recess the present session upon 
completion of the current agenda items and 
requests the President of the General Assembly 
to reconvene the present session to resume 
consideration of the Korean question (a) upon 
notification by the Uhified1Cemmand to thé 
Security Council of the signing of an armi-
stice  agreement in Korea; or (b) when in the 
view of a majority of members other develop-
ments in Korea require consideration of this 
question." 

Preliminary consideration was also given 
to the arrangements-  required and the procedure 
that might most usefully be followed at any 
United Nations meeting called to discuss the 
peace settlement in Korea which is to follow 
an armistice. • 

Views were also exchanged as to how and 
When the Assembly might be reconvened if the 
present situation regarding an armistice in 
Korea. were prolonged in a way which would 
appear to the members of the Assembly to re-
quire a meeting. 

EXPORT'RECOVER:  Txports to the United 
States, the United Kingdom.and Europe were 
substantially higher in May than in either 
of the two preceding months and those to the 
United States and Europe were also well abôve 
the values recorded in May, 1952. The value 
of exports in the  month reached $380,300,000, 
26.1 per cent higher than.the value in April, 
and only  0 .6 per cent below the $382,500,000 
recorded.in  May, 1952. 

Average  export prices were 2.5 per cent 
lower in May.than a year earlier. The volume 
of goods exported., however, was 2.0 per cent 
greater.than in the previous May. This is the 
firet month since January‘that the volume of 
exports  ha  s been greater than in the corres-
ponding month-of 1952. On-the average, prices 
were 3.7 per cent lower in the January-May 
period than a year earlier, and the volume of 
exports' declined 4.5 per cent. 

The small decrease in export values in May 
.compares with reductions of 14 per cent in 
eeril. 13 Per.cent in March, and 11 per cent 
in February. The figures for these months of 
1953 . were significantly influenced by the 
grain handlers' strike on the Pacific coast 
which ended early in May. 

Among major export commodities there were 
increases in May in wheat and other grains, 
fish and products, newsprint paper, copper, 
and electrical apparatus, but declines in 
wheat flour, planks and boards, wood pulp, 
farm implements, automobiles, aluminum, zinc, 
and asbestos. 
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* * * * 

FISHERIES . COMMISSIGNERS:«The  Minister of 
Fisheries, Mr. James Sinclair, announced on 
June 25 the appointment of four Canadians to 
serve  as Commissioners on the International 
North Pacific Fiàheries  Commission.  They are: 
Mr. Stewart Batea, Deputy Minister of the 
Department of Fisheries of Canada, Ottawa; 
Mr. John Murdock Buchanan, President of Bri-
tish Columbia  Packers, Ltd., Vancouver,  B.C. 

 Mr. Roger Thompson Hager, Vice-President of 
the Canadian Fishing Company, Ltd., Vancouver, 
B.C.; and Mr: James Cameron, Secretary of the 
Pender Harbour Local of the Fishermen's Un-
ion, Pender Harbour, B.C.' 

Canada, the United States and Japan are 
signatory countries to the treaty under Which 
this  Commission  is being established. The 
treaty, known as the International  Convention  
for the High Seas Fiàheries of the North Pac-
ific Ocean, aims at providing the maximum 
sustained yield of the,  fishery resources of 
the northern Pacific non-territorial waters. 

* * * * 

JUMTIC . PATROL:  Sailing from Montreal on 
Saturday morning, June  27' on  her fourth as-
signment to far northern waters, the Depart-
ment of Transport's Arctic vessel, the C.G.S.: 
"C.D.:Howe" carried the Government's 31st 
Eastern Arctic Patrol to carry out the ad-
ministration of Canada's northern territories. 
In a joint announcement by the Minister of 
Transport, and the Minister of Resources and 
Development, ,  it was stated that Gbvernmental 
ships will carry this year's expedition past 
the 78th: parallel of latitude to.Cape Herschel 
on Ellesmere Island where a new Royal.Canadian 
Nbunt•d Police detachment will be established. 
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'Exports to the United .States in May.  climbed 
to $220,255,000 from $198,873,000 a year ago, 
accounting for 57.9 per cent of.total exports 
as compared with 51.9 per cent a year earlier. 
Five-month exports rose in value to $973,832,- 
000 from $921,824,000, and the proportion ad-
vanced to 61.5 per cent from 53.6 per cent. 

Six of the  nine  -main  commodity groups of 
exports to the United States were higher in 
value in May, with largest gains in animal 
products, Wood and.paper, iron and products, 
and non-ferrous metals. Agricultural and vege-
table products, fibres and-textiles, and non-. 
metallic minerals were lower in value. 

Domestic exports to the United Kingdom 
dropped in value in May to $68,216,000 from 
$87,289,000 - a year ago, while the five-month 
total fell to $237,208,000 from $316,344,000. 
There were declines in seven of the nine main 
commodity groups, with the largest reductions 
in wood and paper, and non-ferrous metals. 
Agricultural and vegetable products and animal 
products rose in value. 

With smaller exports to the Union of South 
Africa, India, and Australia, and increased 
shipments to Pakistan and New Zealand, the 
value of exports in May .to all other Common-
wealth countries declined to $21,132,000 from 
$25,593,000. ' Th is brought the January-May 
total to $93,174,000 as compared with $128,- 
770,000 at the same time last year. 

Smaller exports to all major Latin-American.: 
markets reduced the overall area total Ln May 
to $14,513;000 from $23,140,000 in the corres-
ponding month last year, while the January-May 
value dropped to $78,714,000 from $128,377,- 
000. 

With increased value of shipments to Bel-
gium  and 'Luxembourg,  Federal Republic of Ger-
many, the Netherlands, Norway, and Switzer-
land, and reduced.exports to France and Ire-
land,  Canadas  exports to European countries 
as a group rose in value in May to $41,141,- 
000 from $33 : 222,0001 In the five-month period 
the value fell to $122,327,000 from $144,858,- 
000. 

* * * * 

2 BONUS' "SURPLUS" $200.2 MILLION?  During 
May budgetary revenues amounted to $409.8 
million, an increase of $7.6 million over. 
May, 1952. Budgetary expenditures were $289, 
million, an increaSe of $28.3 million over 

the same month a year ago. The budgetary sur-
plus for May was $120.8 million, a decrease 
of $20.7 million from last year, the Minister 
of Finance, Mr. Dbuglas C. Abbott, announced 
on June 27. 

For the first two months of this fiscal 

year the surplus has been $200.2 million, a 

decline of $40.9 million from the surplus of 

$241.1 million for the corresponding period 
in 1952. 

Mr. Abbott said, "As I have pointed out on 

many past occasions, based on long years of 

experience, the Government's revenues in the  

earlier months of each fiscal year are always 
large, while expenditures are always much 
more heavily concentrated in the later months. 
For example, a year ago our surplus in the 
first two months was $241 million, yet we 

. ended the year, as I announced a few days ago, 
with a surplus of only $24 , million. This year 
the surplus to date is $41 million below that 
of a year ago. If we do, not build up sub-
stantial surpluses in the earlier months of 
the year, a deficit for the year as a whole 
is inevitable." 

Mr. Abbott also called attention to the 
fact that during May pension payments out of 
the Old Age Security Fund (which are outside 
the regular budget) amounted to $27.9 million 
and tax receipts credited to the Fund to $25.2 
million resulting Ln a deficit of $2.6 million 
for the month. FOr the first two months of the 
current fiscal year payments were $55.8 mil-
lion, tax receipts credited to the Fund were 
$45.1 million, and as  pension payments exceed-
ed receiPts ty $10,7 million a temporary loan 
of that amount was made by the Minister to the 
Fund in accordance with the terms of the Old 
Age Security Act. 
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PROTEST TO U. S. ABOUT DAIRY IMPORT RESTRICTIONS 

TEXT'OF NOTE:   "The Department of External 
Affairs on July 1.announced.that theCanadian 
Gévernment has protested to the United States 
about the continuation of its restrictions 
on the import of Canadian dairy products. The 
Canadian Government considers that thesere-
strictioni constitute an infringement of in-
ternational Agreements, unnecessarily restrict 
Canadian-United  States trade and impair in-
ternational  trade generally. 

The United States originally restricte d . 
the import of fats, oils and dairy products 
under Section 104 of the Defence Production 

'Act of 1951. Section 104expired on June 30 
but the  United States imposed nèw restrictions 
on July 1 under the authority of Section 22 of 
the Agricultural Adjustment Act. The harmful 
effects of these restrictions have.been of 
constant concern to the Canadian Government 
and representations have been madeto the 
United States.on several occasions. 

PRESENTED JUNE 30 

The text of the Note which was presented 
on June30 to the State Department by the 
Canadian Ambassador in Washington follows: 

"The Canadian Ambassador presents his 
compliments to the Secretary of State and 
has the honour to refer to the recent deci-
sion bi the United States Government on the 
recommendation of the Tariff Commission to 
impose on July 1 severe import restrictions 
upon a list of important dairy produCts, fats 
and oils, under Section 22 of the Agricultural 
Adjustment Act. • 

"In this connection it will be recalled 
that the Secretary of State, in his note of 
May 15, 1953, in which he indicated apprecia-
tion of the concern oftheGovernment of Canada 
regarding.import controls on • airy products 
under Section 104 of the Defence-Production 
Act of 1950, drew attention to the enquiry 
which the President had directed the litriff 
Commission to undertake. 

"The measures which are now being intro-
duced will involve the continuation and, in 
some respects, be an intensification of res-
trictions which have hitherto applied under 
Section 104 of the Defence Production Act. 
These import restrictions have been the sub-
ject of several communications from the Cana-
dian Gévernment and  have  been dealt with in 
substance at successive sessions of the Con-
tracting Parties to the General Agreement on 
Tariffs and Trade. The Canadian Government is 
concerned that there should be further im-
pairment, by the Government of the United 

* * 

Some 12,2652, electric ironers with a factory 
selling value of $903,328 were manufactured 
in Canada in 1952. 

States, of the principles.upon which trade 
between Canada and the United States has been 
built up to the high levels which prevail at 
present, to the benefit of both countries. 

"The Canadian Government takes note that 
the Presidential Proclamation of June 9 states 
that these new.controls, under Section 22 of 
the Agricultural • Adj.ustment Act, are less 
arbitrary than their predecéssors and more in 
conformity with the requirements of United 
States foreign trade and economic policy and 
with the reciprocal trade agreements to which 
the United States is a party. 

TRADE AGREEMENT 

"The . Canadian Government wishes to make 
Clear that it does not regard these new im-
port restrictionsas any:more in accordance 
with  the Trade Agreement between Canada and 
the United States when' they are imposed under • 
Section 22 of .the Agricultural Adjustment Act 
than the restrictions imposed under Section 
104 of the Defence Production Act. The Cana-
dian Government notes that these new measures 
were proclaimed by the United States Govern-
ment without advance consultation on the pro-
biems of joint concern which are thus created. 
In the  view of the Canadian Government, inter-
national trade is of critical Importance to 
the maintenance of prosperity in both coun-
tries. International trade is the essential 
basis also of the international co-operation 
which must be continued to secure our common 
defences: Agricultural policy has become a 

- very sensitive matter in many countries in 
addition to  the United States and trade in 
agricultural products constitutea a very im-
portant part of world trade. the Canadian 
Government is apprehensive, therefore, both 
at the spread of agricultural protectionism, 
and at the threat of dumping of agricultural 
products into the channels of world trade 
which is likely to accompany it. 

"The Canadian Government must refer in 
particular to the fact that these new - measures 
have been proclaimed by the President of the 
United States under legislation which is per-
missive rather than mandatory in its terms 
and that this legislation has been amended 
since  the date . upon Which the General Agree-
ment on Tariffs and Trade came into force. 
The consequences of unilateral resort to such 
practices, on the part of important countries, 
is bound to raise grave problems, not only 
for international trade but for the whole 
structure of international co-operation." 

I .  More  than 505,000 dozen paint brushes were 
produced in Canada in 1951 with a factory 
selling value of $5,278,000. 
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HOT CALANDRIA BURIED:  Probably the largest 
radioactive object that has ever been. hand-
led,thealuminum tank known as the "calandria" 
has been taken out of the NRX nuclear re , 

 actor at Chalk River, Dr. C.j. Mackenzie, . 
President of Atomic Ehergy of Canada, Limited, 
announced on June 26. Several tubes containing 
uranium rods burst within the two and a half 
ton tank last December 12, puttiing the eyries' 
most powerful isotope-producing reactor out of 
action. 

In a carefully planned and well:-rehearsed 
operation, the extremely "hot" tank was lifted 
out of the 35-foot high reactor structure dur-
ing  the  evening When few employees were at the 
project. The radiation fieldsround this tank 
is appreximately equal in strength to ehat 
from half of all the radium that has been pro-
duced in the world. 

• MEN.FROM U.S. ASSIST 

The Chalk River staff has.been given valu-
.able assistance in the.decontamination of the 
reactor by Nb. 1 Radiation Detection  Unit of 
the Canadian Army, personnel of the R.C.A.F., 
and men from various  United States atomic en-
ergy projects. These groups, which wanted to. 
gain experiencè under the direction of the 
Chalk River staff, provided a larger pool of 
manpower for the restoration programme. This 
was needed as in many of the operations work-
ers could enter the radiation fields for only 
a few minutes. A  United States group assisted • 
with the removal.of the calandria. 

The decontamination and restoration of the 
reactor, which has gone ahead quickly since 
the burst of radioactivity up a plant stack 
caused evacilation of the Chalk River project 
last December, has attracted considerable in-
terest among the world's atomic scientists. 
The whole restoration programme has shown that 
work can be carried  out  safely in radiation 
fields ehat have previously been thought to.be  • 
too strong to permit access to various parts 
of à reactor. 

After more than five yearscrfoperation -- 
a  longer  life than had been generally pre-
dicted fer such a heavy, water-natural uranium 
reactor -- alarms sounded throughout the re-
actor building to indicate ehat radioactivity 
higher than normal had contaminated the re-
actor. A burst of radioactivity up the 200- 
foot reactor stack was detected by sensitive 
monitoring machines ehroughout the project. A 
wailingsiren sent personnel from the plant in 
a well-known evacuation procedure. 

* * * * 

WHOLESALE PRICES:  Wholesale prices con-
tinued to Wove within narrow limits in May, 
when the composite index rose fractionally to. 
220.1 as compared with 219.6 in the preceding 
month, according.to the Bureau's monthly re-
port on prices and price indexes. A year ago . 
it was 224:6. 

* 
• 

CANAL TRAFFIC RECORD: 	Freight traffic 
on Canadian canals estallished a new modern 
record-for a month in May, according to the 
Dominion-Bureau of StatïStics: This new peak 
tonnage amounted to 4,402,774, exceeding the 
previous high of 4,248,737 tons recorded in 
September last by 3.6 per cent, and .the May, 
1952 total.  of 4,150,931 tons by 6.1 per cent. 
Increases in barley, soft coal and iron ore 
locked through - theWelland Ship canal, and 
barley, wheat and petroleum oils through the 
St. Lawrence . system were mainly responsible 
for the overall increase. 

* * * * 
• • • 

$3.8 . BILLION INVENTORIES:  Total value of 
inventories held by Canadian manufacturers at 
the end of April was $3,851,100,000, a de-
crease of one per cent from the preceding 
month's $3,883,500,000, but nearly five per 
cent above last year's corresponding total of 
$3,682,100,000 ;  according to the Dominion. 

'Bureau of Statistics. Shipments during April 
were.at approximately the same level as in 

- March,buteight per cent above a year earlier. 

'FAIR EMPLOYMENT ACT:  Canada's Fair Employ-
ment Practices Act, passed at the last session 
of Parliament, became effective on July.l. 
The objective of this Act is to prevent and 
eliminate practices of discrimination against 
persons in regard to employment and in regard 
to membership in trade unions because of race,' 
national origin, colour or religion. 

Although the Act applies only to works and 	t 
businesses within federal jurisdiction, ït was 
expected that the Legislation would have a 
far-reaching and healthy influence all acress 
the country, the Minister of Labour announced. 

The Act states that no employer shall - re-
fuse to employ, or continue to employ, or 
otherwise discriminate against any person in 
regard to employment - or any term or condition 
of employment, becauàe'of his race, national 
origin, colour or religion. Further, an em-
ployer is not to use any employment agency 
which practices discrimination against persons 
seeking employment. . 

Uhder the Act, employers are not permitted 
to publish any advertisement relating to em-

«ployment which expresses directly or indirect-
ly any limitation or preference based on race, 
national origin, colour or religion, except 
in cases where the preference or limitation 
is based on a bona fide occupational quali-
fication. There are similar  provisions  against 

. the use of application forms by an employer 
which express such limitations. 

The Act also forbids discriminatory actions 	1 
by labour unions. Nb labour union may exclude 
anyone'from full membership, or expel, suspend 

.or other*ise discriminate against any of . its 
members ordiscriminate against anyone in  re-
gard to his employment because- of that per-
son'à race, colour, origin or creed. 
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PROVINCIAL REVENUES 41.2 BILLION:  Net 
general revenues of Canada's ten provincial 
Governments will aggregate over $1,197,000,000 
and total net general expenditures, after de-
ducting provision for debt retirement, will 
exceed $1,277,000,000 during the fiscal year 
ending March 31, 1954, according to a summary 
of the estimates of revenue and expenditure of 
the provincial Governments for the year re-
leased by the Bureau. 

In the year immediately preceding, revenues 
were estimated, on the  same basis, at $1,060,- 
000,000 and expenditures at $1,142,000,000. 
It is expected that revenues in the current 
year will increase over the estimates for the 
previous year in every province except.Naw-
foundland. Similarly, the estimates indicate 
an increase in expenditures in all except 
British Columbia. 

While  increases  in revenue  from most sources 
are forecast, collections from motor:fual 
taxes, general sales taxes, licences for the 
use of natural resources, and liquor profits 
are expected to maintain the steady growth 
which has been evident in recent years. 

Significant increases are also indicated in 
provincial Government expenditures. Outlays 
on transportation and communications are ex-
pected to exceed $373,800,000 as compared to 
the previous year's estimate of $287,700,000. 
Education will cost about $228,000,000 in the 
current year as against last year's estimate 
of about $215,000,000. The report shows in-
creases in the cost of providing other ser-
vices such as hospital care which is expected 
to rise to about $179,000,000 as pampered to 
about $165,000,000. 

* * * * 

SOCIAL CREDIT LEADS  IN  B.C.:  The Social 
Credit Government of Premier W.A.C.:Bannett 
in British Columbia was within five seats of 
a clear majority on July 3 as counting of 
alternate choices continued from the June 9 
provincial election. 

The standing on the morning of 'July 3: 

Elected 

SC . 	  20 
CCF 	  13 
Lab. 	  1 
Lib. 	  3 
PC 	  1 

Leading 

SC 	  9 
CC F 	  1 

48 
For a working majority, the Gôvernment 

will need 25 seats in the 48-seat Legislature. 

* * * * 

Cloce.te: $3,000,000 worth of welding rod 
is sold in Canada each year. 

ADDITIONAL $500,000 FOR UNICEF:  The Depart-
ment of External Affairs announced July 3 that 
Canada has made a further contribution of 
$500,000 to  the United  Nations International 
Children's EMergency Fund (UNICEF). A cheque 
for this amount has'been forwarded to.the 
Canadian  Commercial Corporation  where it will 
be used for the purchase by the Fùnd of com-
modities required to implement its programme. 

Including the contribution now made to 
UNICEF for the year 1953, the Canadian Gbvern-
ment has contributed $8,475,050 to the Fund 
-since its  establishment. In addition voluntary 
contributions.from Canadians have reached ap-
proximately . $1,500,000. 

UNICEF was created in 1947 in order to help 
children from war devasted countries. In re-
cent years, its.resources have been mainly 
devo.ted to.the establishment and maintenance 
of long term welfare programmes for needy 
children in under-developed countries. More 
than  60 million  children in 84 countries have 
received help from UNICEF which has proved one 
of the  most widely praised undertakings of the 
United  Nations. 

* * * * 

NEW - SAVINGS  BONDS ISSUE:  The Minister of 
Finance, Mr..D.C.:Abbott,-announced on June 25 
that an eighth series of Canada Savings  Bonds  
will be offered to the public this October. 
Sales of the Seventh Series as of June 15, 
1953, totalled $372 millions. Mr. Abbott said 
that he took this figure as a substantial 
indication of continuing public demand for 
these popular investments. 

He  expressed particular satisfaction with 
sales of Seventh Series through the Payroll 
Savings Plan amounting to $180 millions repre-
senting an increase of 4%. 

* * * * 

FEEDING ARMY OUTPOSTer'The  Army has put the 
finishing touches on the big job of grub-
staking several hundred soldiers, their wives 
and children stattoned at 18 isolated posts 
in the far north. Officers and men at-the 
Army's supply depot at Edmonton have been 
working like beavers.since February ordering 
and repacking 137 tons of canned fôods, flour, 
spices, fresh meats and canned and frozen 
vegetables. 

Huge shipments'of perishable foods, in - . 
cluding about 20 tons of fresh, frozen meats, , 
will follow by refrigerated truck and barge 
in July. Uhlike non-perishable supplies which 
are shipped annually to northern stations, 
fresh meats and vegetables are shipped about 
every four months. 

* * * * 
Canada's output of electric vacuum cleaners 

in 1952 included 88,275 cylinder type models 
with a factory selling value of $5,204,267, 
40,122 upright flour models worth $2,313,636, 
and 3,032 hand models worth $62,360. 

5 
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EMPLOYMENT OP: 'Employment in the major 
industrial divisions was at a higher level 
at the beginning of May, reversing the trend 
of preceding months. The 13ureau's animante in-
dex, on the 1939 base, climbed to a new high 
for May lat 184.1, 1.1 per cent above April 1, 
and 3.8 per cent in advance of May 1, 1952. 

The payrolls index climbed at 526.2 at May 
1 from 524.5 a month earlier and 468.4 at the 
same time last year, while average weekly 
wages and salaries at the beginning of May 
rose to $57.54 as compared with $57.33 a month 
ago and $54.34 at the beginning of May, 1952. 

The improvement in emp4ment was widely 
di stributed. 

* * * * 

AIR • CARRIERS'  DEFICIT: Operating revenues 
of Canadian air carriers for January amotatted 
to $6,271,000 -- a new high for the month -- 
and 11.3 per cent above the January, 1952 
total of $5,635,000. Total operating expenses 
also rose to a new peak at $6,640,000, ex-
ceeding the previous January total of $5,- 
920,000 by 12.2 per cent. The result was a 
seasonal deficit of $369,000 as compared with 
$284,000 a year earlier. 

COMMERCIAL' SECRETARY., LONDON: Mr •  Gordon  
H. Rochester, M.B.E., B. Sc., of Ottawa, Chief 
of the Wood and Wood Products Section in the 
Commodities Branch of the Department of Trade 
and Commerce, has been appointed Commercial 
Secretary (Umber) in London, England, to suc-
ceed Mr. R.D. Roe, whose services have been 
made available on loan to the Department of 
Defence Production and who will have charge 
of the work of that Department in the United 
Kingdom and on the Continent. 

* * * 

HEADQUARTERS TRAINING: The Canadian Army 
isn't taking any chances on its headquarters 
personnel becoming "chairborne". This year, 
more than 850 officers and men from Army Head-
quarters in Ottawa will undergo a week's 
training at Petawawa Military Gimp where they 
will brush up on such subjects as minor tac-
tics, fieldcraft, tests on elementary weapon 
training, range firing and at least one night 
exercise. 

* * * * 

There mmee 1,434 clothing factories in 
Montreal and they produce over 42 per cent 
of all the clothing manufactured  iii Canada. 

* * * * * 
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WEEK ' S 'EVENTS IN REVIEW 

INVESTHEYT. 1953:  A recent check on the 
Canadian capital expenditure programme for 
1953 covering outlays for new construction 
and machinery and equipment indicates that 
expenditures are likely to be about 3 per 
cent higher than anticipated at the beginning 
of the - year. In value terms this represents 
an increase of 9 per cent over 1952 and with 
only minor price changes expected, the volume 
increase should be close to this rate. These 
estimates, based on a recent sample survey, 
were released on Illy 8 by the Minister of 
Trade and Commerce, Mr. C.D. Howe. 

The total programme for 1953 is now esti-
mated at $5,564 millions, compared with the 
first estimate of $5,421 millions and an ex-
penditure of $5,122 millionsin 1952. Most of 
the increase over the first 1953 estimate is 
in the machinery and equipment category. Plan-
ned outlays for this purpose now amount to-
$2,085 milanro, 5 per cent more than the ear-
lier estimate and 6 per cent above those for 
1952. Construction expenditures at $3,479 
millions show only a one per cent.increase 
over the first estimate but are 10 per cent 
greater than in the previous year. 

The present revision further emphasizes 
the strength in capital spending in mining, 
housing and in the trade and finance groups 
that was anticipated at the first of the year. 
Manufacturers who had originally planned ex-
penditures at a reduced rate have revised 
their investment plans upwards and now anti-
cipate spending slightly more than in 1952. 

The biggest dollar increase between.the 
two years is in housing. With a substantial 
increase in housing starts in evidence in the 
first part of the year and activity in this 
field expected to continue at a high level, 
expenditures for 1953 are  now estimated at 
$992 millLums. Percentagewise the greatest in-
creases will le in the trade and financial 
groups with expenditures likely to be more 
than 70 per cent larger than in 1952. This in-
crease reflects the large scale expansion 
taking place in retail outletsandthe increas-
ed activity in the construction of Office 
buildings and shopping centres. 

Within the 'utilities group the most im-
portant increases shown are in steam railways, 
a reflection of the new railWay construction 
and the modernization of rolling stock now 
taking place. Planned outlays in that part of 
manufacturing catering to the domestic con-
sumer market are now greater than last year 
While expenditures by the heavy manufacturing 
industries such as iron and steel products and 
chemicals are expectedto be less than in 1952. 
The only other groups that plan capital out-
lays of smaller proportions than in 1952 are 
the construction industry and agriculture. 

The present survey has largely re-affirmed 
-the strength of capital mpending as antici-
pated at the beginning of the year. There ap-
pears to be every indication that investment 
outlays will continue at high levels through-
out 1953. 

• 

: 
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NORTGAGE'LENDING:  Mortgage holdings by 
lending institutions in Canada totalled $1,- 
690 million at the endof 1952.  This  represent-
ed 28.9 per cent of the total assets of $5,- 
845 million of these companies as compared 
to 27.6 per cent in 1951, Central Mortgage 
and Housing Corporation reports in its annual 
review of mortgage lending in Canada. The re-
port covers the mortgage lending operations 
of lending institutions, comprising life and 
fire insurance companies, trust companies, 
loan companies and fraternal societies. 

Gross mortgage loan approvals by the lend-
ing institutions amounted to $497 million in 
1952, up 15 per cent over 1951. The lending 
institutions continued to increase their re-
lative holdings of mortgages in spite of the 
attractiveness of alternative investments. 
But while they continued to invest heavily in 
the mortgage field, they directed less of 
their "new" money into the field and more into 
other forms of investment. In addition to new 
money, mortgage loan repayments represented 
one of the principal sources of funds for in-
vestments by lending institutions. 

DEMAND HIGHER 

Demand for mortgage funds was higher in 
1952 than in 1951 due to the increasing level 
of new house construction as well as a con-
tinued turnover of existing property. The 
higher demand for new houses was supported by 
increased real incomes in 1952, continued 
physical pressure of the population on the 
available stock of housing, and by lowered 
down payment requirements for loans under the 
National Housing Act. 

Joint lending under the National Housing 
Act was more active during the year and ac-
counted for the increase in gross mortgage 
loan approvals by the lending institutions. 
GTOSS joint loan approvals under the NFIA in-
creased by 56 per cent from $141 million in 

1§51 to $219 million in 1952. As the average 
amount of loan per dwelling was greater in 
1952 than in 1951, the number of new dwellings 
for, which gross loans were approved increased 
less rapidly, by 40 per cent, from 21,200 in 
1951 to 29,500 in 1952. 

Housing starts in Canada, including con-
versions, increased from 72,100 in 1951 to 
86,500. 

* 

WHEAT  STOCKS:  Stocks of Canadian wheat in 

store or in transit in North America on June 
18 totalled 247,817,000 bushels, an increase 
of 20 per cent over last year's corresponding 
total of 207,468,000 bushels, according to 
the  Bureau's weekly statement. Farmers' mar-
ketings almost doubled during the week, rising 
to 11,357,000 bushels as compared with 5,- 
909,000, while overseas export clearances 
increased to 9,201,000 bushels as compared 
with 8,385,000. 

AMBASSADOR TO'BRAZIL:  The Department of 
External Affairs announeed on July 7 the ap-
pointment of Mr.  Sydney Pierce as Canadian 
Ambassador to Brazil, to succeed Dr. E.H. 
Coleman  who is retiring from the public ser-
vice. Mr. Pierce is Minister at the Canadian 
Embassy, Washington, and in that capacity 
is Director of the Washington office of the 
Department of Defence Production. 

Sydney David Pierce, OBE, was born in 
Montreal on March 30, 1901. He attended MdGill 
University and later lectured on political 
science at Dalhousie. He served on the edi-
torial staff of the Montreal Gazette and of 
the Associated Press in New York. 

In  1940 Mr. Pierce joined the Department 
of Munitions and Supply and became Director 
General of its Washington office. He joined 
the Department of External Affairs in 1944 
and dhree years later was appointed Canadian 
Ambassador to Mexico. In 1949, on leave of 
absence from the Department, he was named 
Associate Deputy Minister of Trade and Com-
merce. In this capacity he assumed many of 
•the responsibilities concerned with the pro-
curement.of supplies for the Armed Forces, in 
so far as dlese were related to Canadian in-
dustry. He also took part in negotiations with 
the United States, as a member of the Joint 
U.S. -Canada Industrial Mobilization Committee, 
to ensure that the industrial potentials of 
both countries were more closely integrated 
to meet their joint defence requirements. 

The following year Mr. Pierce became Cana-
dian representative to the Organization for 
European Economic Co-operation, Paris, and in 
1951 was appointed Eirector of the Washington 
office of the Department of Defence Produc-
tion, with the rank of Minister. 

Mr. Pierce has served as Canadian Executive 
Officer on the Combined Production and Re-
sources Board (Canada-U.K.-U.S.), Canadian 
Executive Eirector of the joint War Production 
Committee (Canada-U.S.), Chairman of the Ex-
ternal Trade Advisory Committee, Director of 
the  Canadian Commercial Association, Chairman 
of the Foods Requirements Committee and as 
member of the Canadian Shipping Board, the 
Tiede and Tariff Committee and the Ci nonlAs.. 
sets Allocation Board. 

He attended the Interim Assembly of the 
Provisional International Civil Aviation Or-
ganization, the - first and second sessions of 
the Preparatory Cemmittee of the United Na-
tions Conference on Trade and Employment and 
the Second Session of the United Nations Ge-
neral Assembly. Mr. Pierce is married and has 
four children. 

o 	 * 

NEW  TCA DIRECIURz  The appointment of Mr. 
Frank MacKenzie  Ross,  C.M.G., M.C., of Van-
couver, British Columbia and St. Andrews, New  
Brunswick, to the Board of Directors of Trans-
Canada Air Lines Limited was announced July 6. 

I 
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IMPORTS IN MAY AT NEW MONTHLY PEAK 

,TRADEYDEFICIT:,»Canada's  commodity import 
trade continued to move upward during May, 
climbing in value to an all-time monthly peak, 
according to preliminary summary figures on 
thé month's total foreign trade released July 
7 by the Dominion Bureau  of .Statistics. Com-
modity exports - on which figures were re-
leased twelve days ago - were about the same 
in value as in May last year, although sub-
stantially above earlier months this year. 
The result was an import balance for the fifth 
successive month, but a considerably smaller 
one than in April. 

Total imports in May rose to an estimated 
$422,200,000, up from $393,100,000 in April, 
and overhine per cent above last year's May 
value of $386,000,000, which was the highest 
figure for any month .  of 1952. This year's May 
value compares with the previous monthlylpeak 
figure of $405,100,000 for May, 1951, but due 
to substantially lower average prires repre-
sents a much greater rise in volume than the 
value figures indicate. 

EXPORTS $385,000,000 

Total  exports - domestic and foreign - in 
May stoodat$385,000;000'às compared to $386,- 
900,000 a year earlier. For May this year 
there was thus an overall import surplus Of 
$37,200,000 as against the small export sur-
plus of $1,000,000 for May, 1952. 

In the five months .ended May this year, 
commodity imports rose to an estimated ag-
gregate value of $1,813,600,000 as compared 
to $1,626,100,000 for the saMe 1952 period. 
Total exports for the period were down in 
value to $1,603,700,000, as against $1,740,- 
900,000. The five-month trade this year thus 
produced an import balance of $209,900,000, in 
contrast with an export balance of $114,800,7- 
000 last year. This year's import balance, 
however, continues to run substantially.below 
that of 1951, which amounted to $295,800,000 
at the end of May. 

sa. 

Estimated value of commodity imports from 
the United States in May rose to $314,800,000 
as compared to$282,900,000 last year, account-
ing for the major part of the total increase. 
Total.exports to the Uhited States also in-
creased, but in smalleedollar value, tel $224,- 
200,000 from $202,000,000,  the import ba-
lance for the.month consequently rising to 
$90,600,000 as compared to $80,900,000 last 
year. In the five months, imports from the 
United States rose to an estimated value of 
$1,379,500,000 as against $1,222;500,000, 
ihile total exports increased to $991,500 i 000 
as compared to $937,700,000 ;  the cumulative 
import balance rising to. $388,000,000 in com-
parison with $284,800,000.  last year. 

PURCHASES FROM . U.K. 

Purchases from the United  Kingdom during 
May continued at the higher levels of previous 
months, moving up to an estimated $43,200,000 
as  against $33,200,000 last year, while ex-
ports were down to $68,500,000 from $87,800,- 
000, the export balance falling té $25,300,000 
as compared to $54,600,000 for May last year. 
The estimated cumulative value Of  imports  from 
the United  Kingdom to the end of May was up 
to $176,300,000, over 35 per cent above last 
year's aggregate.of $129,900,000. Five-month 
exports were down in value to$238,500,000 
from  $318,100,000, the  export balance for the 
period dropping sharply to $62,200,000 from 
$188,200,000 last year. 

Estimated value of imports from other 
Commonwealth  countries was down La May.to 
$17,500,000 from $20,200,000 last year„dhe 
five-month aggregate falling to $58,800,000 
as compared to $74,900,000.  Imports  from the 
remaining countries were also lower in the 
month at an estimated $46,700,000 compared to 
$49,700,000, but the five-month total was 
almost unchanged at $199,000,000. 

5 *  

NEW AUTO SHIPMENT RECORD:  Factory ship-
ments of Canadian-made motor vehicles set 
another new all-time monthly high record in 
April, according to the Bureau's monthly re-
port. Both passenger end commercial vehicle 
shipments increasedbutpassenger cars account-
ed for a larger part of the gain. 

Shipments of made-in-Canada vehicles in 
April totalled  52,420 as  compared with 51990 
in March -- the previous peak -- and 46,908 
in the corresponding month last year. This 
brought the cumulative shipments for the first 
four months of 1953 to 183,208 units as com-
pared with 147,797 in 1952, and 168,635 in 
1951. 

U.S.. BUSINESS EXECUTIVES' TOUR:  Eighty 
privately-owned light aircraft from Northern 
California, Oregon and Wàshington will fly 
into Canada at Lethbridge, Alberta, on July 
25, when they will be joined by an additional 
score of Canadian planes for the 1953 Trans-
Canada Air Tour.  The tour is sponsored by the 
Royal Canadian Flying Clubs Association and 
the Portland, Oregon, Chamber of Commerce. 

In other years similar tours by the same 
group of air-minded business executives have 
gone to Alaska, CLIba and South America, and on 
one occasion the holiday flyers went to Hawaii 
by charter plane to tour the Islands in light 
aircraft. 
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:;gIMSTATEMENT-OF VETERANS:  The Minister of 
Labour,  r.M.F. Gregg, has congratùlated 
CanacUan employers on the high degree of pub-
lic enirit they have shown in the manner in 
wlich t;ley have  co-operated in reinstating 

- veterans of the Armed Forces in their former 
employment in accordance with the Reinstate-
ment in Civil Employment Act. 

The ',.',einstatement Act currently'applies 
to everyone who enlisted in the  regular forces 

• after July 5, 1950, and who served for a• term 
• not exceeding three years. Since 1951, the 
nresent application of this Act has been* ex-

; tended each year and at the last session of 
Parliw , ent it was extended until the last day 
of the first session of Parliament in 1954. • 

; 	Under the Reinstatement  in Civil EMployment 
• Act, a person discharged •from the Forces may 
claim reinstatement with his former employer. 
The Act nrovides that the employee must be 
reinstated under conditions not less favour-
able than he would have enjoyed if he had 
continued with the company instead of joining 
the  Forces. This means that the empldyee's 
period of service in the Forces must oe taken 
into account when consideringseniorityrights, 
nensinn rights, vacation with pay and Other 
benefits. 

* * * * 
'LEADING MINERALS:  There were large in-
creases in the first four months of this year 
as compared with a year earlier in the pro-
duction of cement, clay products, gypsum, 
iron ore, lead, natural gas, petroleum, sil-
ver, and zinc, according to the Bureau's 
monthly summary. 

Natural gas production in the January-
April period climbed to 39,288,545 M cubic 
feet from 36,186,975 M; petroleum to 20,444,- 
598 barrels from 14,920,417; silver to 10,- 
224,099 fine ounces from 8,404,394; nickel 
to 47,088 tons from 46,981; zinc to 135,801 
tons from 115,484; copper to 90,957 tons from 
87,609; and gold to 1,474,521 fine ounces 
from 1,435,066. 

* * * *  

INDUSTRIAL PRODUCTION UP,;-  Canadà's index 
'number of industrial production for April 
stood at 256.1, up 11 per cent from 	ril 
last year, according to the june issue 
the Cànadian Statistical Ueview. This favour-
able comparison resulted partly from the snme- • 
what low activity in early 1952, but the incex 
was also well above its standing for the later 
-art of the year. 

The index for manufactures production for 
April reached a new peak of 272.6, exceeding 
that  for  March by 7.3 points. Within the dur-
able manufactures some large advances were 
made in the January-April compaiison to bring 
the sector 15 per cent above last year. Trans-
portation  equipment, including motor vehicle 
production, contributed to xhis increase, 
being approximately 32 per cent higher this 
year. Activity in the electrical apparaéus 
and supplies industry was also at a very high 
level.  Non-ferrous metalproducts, non-metallic 
mineral products, such as cement, as well 
as wood products also made particularly large 
gains. 

* * * * 

JULY 1 IN WAR  ZONES:  On Board HMCS Iro-
quois -- The Cànadian destroyer Iroquois was 
back fighting in the naval war in Korea waters 
this week after visiting Tokyo, japan, for 
three days of goodwill formalities marking the 
86th anniversary of Cànadian Cbnfederation. 

Special  Dominion  Eby messages were carried 
in Japanese newspapers and over the various 
radio networks on July 1. The spotlight was 
turned on the Cànadian armed forces and re-
viewed the roles they have played in two world 
war and in the current Korean conflict, 

The Axmed Forées Far East Nitwork beamed 
a special 15-minute  Dominion  Eby broadcast to 
ships at sea and troops in Korea. It featured 
brief messages from the Canadian Ambassador 
to Japan, Mr. Robert W. Mayhew, Vice-Admiral 
E.R.:Mainguy, Chief of the Naval Staff, and 
Brigadier R.E.A..Morton, Commander Cànadian 
Military Mission, Far East. 

* * * * 
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PRICE INDEX RISE:  The consumer price index 
for June 1 registered an increase of 0.4 per 
cent to reach 114.9 as compared to the May 1 
figure of 114.4. This movement follows a de-
ciine dating from last November when the index 
was 116.1. Higher prices for foods were prin-
cipally responsible for the change. The food 
index advanced  from 110.1 to 111.4. 

* *•* * 

Canadian automobile parts manufactüre.rs 
produced nearly 21,000,000 Spark plugs in 
1951, valued at $6,000,000. 

* * * 

Canadian manufacturers annually produce 
about 23,250,000 paper writing pads and tab-
lets. 

AUTO  SALES:STILL RISE:  Sales of new motor 
vehicles continued upward in May but the rate 
of increase over 1952 - was much lower than in 
earlier months of this year. At the same time 
the number of sales of new vehicles financed 
declined slightly but the financed value con-
tinued to rise. Used vehicle financing fell 
both in . number and amount for the first tiMe 
in the past year. 

There were 52,850 new motor vehicles sold 
for $133,171,195 in May, an increase of 5.4 
•per cent in number and 8.0 per cent in retail 
value over the 50,143 sold for $123,352,108 in 
the ssme month last year. This brought the 
cumulative total for the January-May period 
to 227,590 vehicles sold for $570,329,067 as 
compared with 169,395 sold for $431,067,399 a 
year earlier. 
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CROP DEVELOPMENT:  Crop development over 
the greater part of the Prairie Provinces, 
although still uneven, has improved somewhat 
during the past week. Temperatures have ranged 
slightly higher and, with only minor excep-
tions, moisture supplies remain adequate to 
excessive. Early-seeded.crops are beginning 
to head in most parts of Manitoba and Alberta 
and in some sections of Saskatchewan. Above-
average yields of fall rye are in prospect. 
Hay stands are generally excellent but haying, 
as well as summer-fallowing and weed spraying, 
has been seriously retarded by excessive moi-
sture. Sweeping hail storms have caused con-
siderable damage over:wide areas of southern 
Saskatchewan and Alberta. Weeds constitute a 
serious problem in mciat districts but insect 
damage is at a minimum. Much of the crop is 
still considered to be ten days to dhree weeks 
late and accordingly.faces a greater than 
usual potential ehreat from rust and frost. 

The stand and maturity of Manitoba crops 
are extremely variable. Crops are generally 
heavy, however, on light, well-drainàd soil. 
Heading of cereal crops.is  becoming general, 
particularly in southern areas. There is much 
late crop, wieh growth in the wetter areas re-
tarded, and warm weather urgently needed to 
speed development. Recent rains have extended 
the area of flooded crops which is now es-
timated as high as 5 per cent of the seeded 
acreage. 

TRACES OF RUST 

Some traces of rust have been noted but 
development  ha  s been very slow due to cool 
weather. Harvesting of an excellent'hay crop 
has commenced but many areas are-too wet to 
permit full scale operations. Pastures have 
never been better. Only scattered hail damage 
has been reported and ehere is no insect acti-
vity of any importance. Grasshoppers will not 
be a threat this year, many of their eggs 
still being unhatched. 

Although development of grain crops in 
Saskatchewan is later . than usual, growth has 
been fairly.good. The weather continues to be 
cool and showery, with most areas requiring 
a warm, dry period to hasten crop development. 
The height of-spring grain crops varies con-
siderably, with wheat averaging about12imehes 
compared with 19 inches a year ago. Oats and 
barley average about nine inches in height. 

‘Sotre-what warmer weather in most sections 
of the Province has considerably improved dev-
elopment of Alberta crops. A number of dis-
tricts, however, particularly along the foot-
hills, and in the Peace River area report crop 
damage in low-lying areas from excessive moi-
sture. Early-seeded crops are starting to 
head. Sweeping hail storms have caused wide-
spread damage in southern areas during the 
past week..Nb insect damage of any consequence 
has been reported. 

CANADA. U.S.. EXPEDITION .:  A joint Canadian-
U.S.:oceanographïc and hydrographic expedition 
in the Beaufort Sea'is séheduled for the per-
iod July to October, 1953, it wai announced 
in Ottawa and Washington on July 5. The  Beau-
fort Sea is in the lower.Aectic Otean north 
of Alaska. 

Known as the.Beaufort Sea Expedition,  the  . 
project is in its fourth year and employs 
units of the United States Navy, the Coast. 
Guard, and the RCAF. The US Navy icebreaker 
"Burton  Island",  under  command of Commander 
Eugene Hùgh Mahor, USM,.and the.US Coast Guard 
icebreaker "Northwind" commanded by Captain 
Richard  E. Mbrell, will participate. 

Al detachment of Lancasters from the RCAF's 
404 Mariotirm Squadron will make ice :recon-
naissance flights out of Resolute Bay, on 
Cornwallis Island, during a period of the 
expedition. 

The icebreaker will endeavour to deliver 
supplies to the Joint Arctic Weather Station 
at Mould Bay; Prince Patrick Island. If suc-
cessful, this will be the first visit to this 
station by icebreaker. 

a 

PETROLEUM JUMP:  Canada's output of crude 
petroleum jumped to 47,615,534 barrels valued 
at $116,655,238 in 1951 .from 29,043,788 bar-
rels worth $84,619,937 in 1950 while natural 
gas production rose to 79,460,667 M cubic feet 
valued at $7,158,920 from 67,822,230 M cubic 
feet worth $6,433,041, according to  the  annual 
report by the Dibminion.Bareau of Statistics. 

The number of operating crude petroleum-
wells increased.to  4,761 from 3,849 in 1950 
while the number of natural gas 'wells was 
slightly lower at 3,985 as against 3,991.1 
Alberta accounted for 96 per cent of the tota l. 
crude oil output in 1951 and 88 per cent of 
the natural gas production. 

* 

SIX- MINESWEEPERS:  The Minister of Defence 
Production, Mr. C.D.'Howe, announced on July 7 
that contracts will.be awarded to Canadian 
shipbuilding yards for the construction of 
six minesweepers for the Royal Canadian Navy. 
These vessels are in addition to the 14 mine-
sweepers now under construction. They will  re-
place the six that are being transferred to, 
NAJD, as part of Canada's Mutual Aid pro-.  
gramme. 

* * * * 

HAY CHEQUES $11.178,000,000;  Value of che-
ques cashed in 35 clearing centres in May 
totalled $11,178,000,000, an increase of 4.4 
per cent over last year's corresponding total 
of $10,711,273,000, according to the Dominion 
Bureau of Statistics.-All five economic areas 
recorded advances with  the Atlantic Provinces 
showing a gain of 18 per cent. 
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R.C..ELMTION FINAL 'RESULTS:  Final re-
sults in the British Columbia provincial ele-
ction were.reported on July 7 to be, Social 

Ckedit 28 seats; CCF 14,.LLberals 4, Conser-

vatives 1  and Labour 1. 
Premier W,A.C. - Bannett announced that two 

by-elections will be held after the fall ses-

sion of the Legislature to seat.two defeated 

Cabinet Ministers - Mrs..Tilly Rolston, Mini-

ster of Education, and Mr. Einar Gunderson, 

Minister of Finance. 

* * * * 

Close to 1,476,000 gross of metal.buttons 

were produced in Canada in 1951 (1,263,000 in 
1950).  

(C.111.13—July 10, 1953) 

MR.:CHAPPELL'S APPOINTMENT:  The Minister 
of Defence Production, Mr. C.D.:Howe, announc-

ed the appointment of Mr. N.R.:Chappell as 

Director of the Department's Washington Of-

fice, effective July 1. Mk. Chappell succeèds 
Mr. S.D. Pierce. 

* * * * 

The 1951 Cànsus recorded.an  Eakimo popu-
lation of 9,733, of whom 6,822 were in the 
Northwest Territories, 1,989 in Quebec, and 

769 in Newfoundland (Labrador). 

* * * * 

Forested.area in Canada is estimated to be 
1,320,321-square miles,  or 38 per cent of the 
country's total land area. 

* * * * * 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

SEAWAY PROGRESS:  Expressing pleasure with 
the decision of the Federal Power Commission 
to grant a license to the Power Authority of 
the State of New York in connection with the 
St. Lawrence Seaway project, the Minister of 
Transport, Mr..Lionel - Chevrier, said on July 
10: 

"I am delighted with the decision of the 
Federal Power Commission to grant a license 
to the Power Authority of the State of New 
York. This is indeed good news for Canada. 

wEvo steps were required before theproject 
could be finalized: 

(1) The order of the International Joint 
Commission approving the applicationto de-
velop power. 

(2) The authorization of a United States 
entity to join with ontario Hydro in the deve-
lopment of power. 

Both steps are now complete. Subject to 
what litigation may ensue, we will proceed at 
once to consider. 

(1) The appointment of the St. Lawrence 
Seaway Authority. 

(2) The appointment of the St. Lawrence 
Board-of Engineers as envisaged in the order 
of the International Joint Commission. 

(3) The appointment by the International 
Joint Commission of a Board of Control. 

"It.may well be necessary for our officials 
to meet further with their opposites in Wash-
ington. In any event they will want to dis-
cuss the matter with Ontario Hydro, who in 
turn will undoubtedly wish to consult with 
the New :York State  Power  Authority. We in the 
Department of Transport can prec-eed iMmed-
iately and I am informed that such is the case 
with Ontario Itrdro. 

"Allin all this is good news. It is the 
successful culmination of a long fight for 
the Seaway. I must add.that this success could 
not have been possible without the full co-
operation of the present administration in 
Washington." 

* * * 

ARKS.FOR . ALLZES: . Two  Canadian arms ship-
ments will be madeto»Belginm and the Nether-
lands under the Mutual Ald Agreement of the  
North Atlantic Treaty Organiiaticin this inonth, . 
Army Headquarters announced on July 9. 

Belgium will.receive 17, 20-mm. Polsen 
guns complete with mounts, carriages and spare 
parts, while 964 cases of vehicle spare parts 
are being consigned to the Netherlands. The 
shipments will be made.from the Port of Mon-
treal to Antwerp and from Hamilton to Rotter-
dam. 

1 
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'RETAIL.TRADE GAINS.  'Total number of re-
tail stores of all kinds in Canada's ten 
Provinces and two territories•in 1951 was 
151,603 ;  a rise of 10.4 per cent over the 
137,331 recorded in 1941 for nine' Provinces  
and the territories, and retail sales in 1951 
totalled $10,768 1 000 1 000,• almost 213 per cent 
above the total of $3,440,900,000 in 1941 ,  
according to a summary by the Bureau of final 
data on retail trade collected in the 1951 
Census of Distribution.  

'The food and beverage group of stores, 
(grocery, meat and combination stores ., and 
eating places) accounted for 65,135 or nearly 
43 per cent of the total number and for $3,-
306,000,000 or nearly 31  per cent of total 
sales. The automotive group was second in 
number at 18,369 and in sales at $2,544,000,- 
000 or about 24 per cent of total sales. Third 
in sales total was the general merchandise 
group, embracing department .stores.and . mair 
order offices, general merchandise, general 
and variety stores, at $1,839,900,600 and with 
16,147 establishments. Next in order were the 
apparel and accessories group with total sales 
of $783,843,300 and 16,284 stores, and the 
building materials and hardware group with 
total sales of $673,175,000 and 7,884 stores.  

COMBINATION STORES 

Among individual kinds of businesses, com-
bination stores showed the largest proport-
ionate gain in number with  arise of nearly 
88 per cent to 11,460 from 6,101 stores, while 
their sales' were up 300 per cent to  $1,206,-
700,000  from $301,400,000. Eating places were 
next in numerical gain with a rise of 57 per 
cent to 13,832 from 8;821, while their sales 
rose 244, per 'cent. Percentagewise,.farm im-
plement dealers had the biggest sales advance 
with a jump of almost 548 per cent from  $30,-
400,000  to $196,900.000, although only in-
creasing in number.from 2,587 to 2,688. 

Among the groups for which data for 1951 
and 1941 are directly comparable the automo-
tive group showed an outstanding rise of al-
most 328 per cent in sales from $594,700.000 
to $2,544,000,000, the number of establish-
ments increasing slightly less than nine per 

• cent from 16,867, to 18,369. The furniture, 
household appliances, radio and homefurnish-
ings group also shoWed a more than average 
rise of 233 per cent in sales and 49 per cent • 

 in number. 

* * * * 

FIRST FARM PRICE RISE:  Canada's index num-
ber of farm prices of agricultural products 
turned slightly upward in May to show the 
first gain since the beginning of this year, 
according to the Dominion Bureau of Statist-
ics. From the revised figure of 240.8 for 
April, it rose to 241.2. Higher prices for 
live stock and poultry and eggs more than off-
set lower prices for potatoes and dairy pro-
ducts. 

PETROLEUM:  Supplies of crude petroleum 
received by Canadian refineries were sharply 
higher in March than a year earlier, as were 
the month°s production and month-end inven-
tories of refined products, according to the 
Bureau's monthly report. 

Receipts from all.sources in March rose to 
I0 ,180,470 barrels às compared with 8,596,063 
a year ago. Supplies from domestic sources 
increased to 3,391.291 barrels from 2,785,444, 
while those from foreign sources -- Venezuela, 
the United States, and Arabia -- rose to 6,- 
789,179 barrels from 5,810,619 

Output of refined petroleum products in 
March climbed to 11,491.456 barrels as against 
8,239,109, with increases in motor gasoline, 
heavy fuel oil,  • urnace oil, stove oil, and 
a decline in diesel fuel. - 

Stocks of refined petroleum products held 
by refineries at the beginning of April ad-
vanced to . 20,275,020 barrels from18,439,255 
at  the  same time last year. 

* * * * 

MINING  REPORT; 	The Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics has released its annual report on 
the miscellaneous metal mining industry for 
1951.- Métals and metal -bearing ores produced 
in Canada during MI mmi classified in this 
group include antimony, barium, bismuth;cad-
milim ore', molybdenite, pitchblende, selenium, 
tellurium, titanium ore, tin, and tungsten 
concentrates. In addition to statistical data 
on these metals or minerals, the bulletin 
contains notes ofa summary nature on aluminum, 
beryllium, mercury, vanadium, and a few of 
the rarer metals. 

* * * * 

«CERISE;  Average hourly and weekly earn-
ings of wage-earners in manufacturing were 
slightly higher during the week of May 1 than 
those reported for the week of April  I. The 
latest earnings were 135.6 cents per hour and 
$56.82 per week, and the average.work-week was 
41.9 hours. Upward wage-rate revisions were 
reported in agricultural implement factories, 
chemical plants and some other industries. 
Average weekly wages were 4.8 per cent higher 
than at May 1, 1952. 

.* * * * 

TO.IMPERIAL DEFENCE COLLEGE,:  Col. Roger 
Rowley, mo, ED, 39, of Ottawa, Director of 
Military  Training' for the Canadian Army, has 
been selected to attend the 1954 course at 
the Imperial Defence Céllege in England, it 
has been announced at Army Headquarters. 

*- * * * 

Department store sales rose 11.6 per cent 
during the week ending July 4 as. compared .with 
the corresponding week last year, according 
to the .Bureau's weekly release. There were 
increases in all  sections of Canada. 
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FISHERIES REPORT:  During the first quarter 
of this year Canadian sea fishermen caught 116 
million pounds of fish, 33 million pounds of 
which were landed in Newfoundland and 83 mil-
lion in the rest of Canada. It.was about an 
average aeason for Nawfoundland; but since the 
war the total haul on the other coasts has 
usually amounted to more than 200 million 
pounds by the end of March and last year it 
topped 260 million, the Department of Fisher-
ies has announced in "Trade News." 

Of the 83 million pounds landed on the 
main-land coasts, 62 million were caught on 
the Atlantic coast and 21 million on the 
Pacific. This made it a good season in the 
east and a very poor one in the west. 

The catch of cod was six million pounds 
lighter and $300,000 less valuable than in the 
early months of 1952 hut landings of higher-
priced related species were ,  very heavy.indeed. 
Haddock, pollock, hake, cusk and rosefish 
caught in the area during January-March usual-
ly amount to about 12 million pounds, for 
which the fishermen get about half a million 
dollars. Last year this catch grew to 18 mil-
lion pounds and brought $844,000. This year it 
reached nearly 22 million pounds and sold for 
nearly $900,000. 

Flatfish were also plentiful..An.unusually 
good haul of halibut and a very heavy catch of 
plaice and flounders brought fishermen  $364,-
000.  Last year this fishery doubled the aver-
age value for the first quarter and brought 
$271,000.  The  usual catch of halibut amounts 
to.  about  half a million pounds: This spring it 
was nearly three-quarters of a million. The 
take of plaice and flounders has grown from an 
average 800,000 pounds  to.  four million last 
year and well pp toward six million this year. 
All figures are for the first quarter. 

* * * * 

ANBASSADOR.OF THE VNITED'STATES:  His Ex-
cellency Robert Douglas Stuart presented on 
July15tm.the HànourableMr.Justice J.W.:Estey, 
Deputy Administrator of the Canadian Govern-
ment, his latter of Credence as Ambassador 
Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of the 
United States of America to Canada. The ce-
remony of presentation took place at  the 

 Supreme  Court Building.  
Mr. Stuart who was born at Glencoe. Illi-

nois, in 1886, is a prominent business man. He 
has been associated with the Quaker Oats 
Company  since 1906 and beCame Vice-Chairman of 
the Board of Directors of this company. He .is 
also a Director of several important business 
firms. During World War I he served as Red 
Cross Commissioner for France. 

* * * * 

Some $5,062,000 worth of motor vehicle 
bumpers and bumperettes were manufactured in 
Canada in 1951 as compared with $4,170,000 
worth in 1950, 

UPSWING IN HOUSING STARTerThe 1953 upswing 
in new residential construction continued in 
May with the number of dwelling units-started 
jumping 39 per cent to 13,606 from 9,801 in 
the same month last year, and the number of 
new units completed.38 per cent to 8,099 from 
5,868. All regions of.Canada reported appre-
ciable advances in both starts and completions 
over a year earlier. 

For the first five months of this year 
starts were running46. per cent ahead of 1952 
at 35,438 as against 24,196, while completions 
were up 35 per cent at 32,816 against 24,259. 
January-May starts were up substantially in 
all provinces, and completions were higher in 
all except New Brunswick, where a comparativ-
ely small décline was recorded. 

May 'saw,Canadian builders cut the time new 
dwelling units were under  construction for the 
fifth straight month this'year, though the May 

-drop to 8.1 from 8.2 months a year earlier was 
the smallest of the five. Regionally the cut 
in construction , time was confined to British 
Columbia, the Prairies,.Chtario and Newfound-
land, the average  length of time under con-

. struction.being higher than a year earlier in 
the Maritimes and  Quebec. Of the units-com-
pleted in Canada during May, 36 per cent had 
been under construction from four to six 
months,  36 percent from seven to nine months, 
12 per cent from 10 to 12. months, eight per 
cent from one to three months, and eight per 
cent for over a year. 

* * * * 

'767,354,984  AUTO. INDUSTRYçCanada's motor 
vehicles industry again.set new production 
records last year, the gross factory selling 
value« of its products climbing by $24,459,096 
to $767,354,984 from $742,895,888 in 1951, 
according to a preliminary compilation of 1952 
figures  by the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. 
Since 1948 the industry's production value has 
risen some 93 per cent from $398,056,575. 

The 1952  output  included 433,710 motor 
vehicles valued at $670,901,744 as compared 
with 415,420 worth $651,420;227 in the preced- 
ing year. The number of passenger cars made 
was up only 0.3 per cent to 283,534 from 282,- 
714 in 1951, but the number of trucks and 
busses was 13percent higher at:150; J.76 - agaiiist . . 
132,706. Auto parts and miscellaneous products 
were turned out to the value of $96,453,240. 

The industry's 19 plants last year employed 
some 31,102 persons as compares' with 30,479 in 
1951, and salaries and wages totalled $113,- 
607,071.as against $101;342,774. The cost of 
materials increased to $497,474,097 from 
$469,114,484, and fuel and electricity costs 
rose to $2,781,312 from $2,667,570. 

* * * * 

In the last two calendar years about 96% 
of the crude oil produced in Canada has come 
from Alberta fields, 

3 



• 

4 

(C.W.B. July 17, 1953) 

WHEAT:SVPPLIES:'Supplies  of wheat remaining 
on or.about June 1 this.year in the four major 
exporting countries for export.and.carryover 
at the end of their respective crop years 
amounted to 1,264,000,000 bushels, some 95 per 
cent greater than the 646,600,000 available a 
year ago, according to the.Bureau's monthly 
wheat revieW. 

This year's June 1.supplies were held as 
follows, with last year's figures in brackets: 
United States, 596;100,000 (284,500,000) 
bushels; Canada, 449,500,000 (304,500,000); 
Argentina, 144,300,000 ( 1, 800,000); and Aus-
tralia. 74,100,000 (55,800,000). Estimates for 
both years include on-farm  stocks as  well as 
those in commercial positions. 

Late reports indicate that the wheat har-
vest now getting under way in much of the 
Northern Hemisphere is generally promising in 
most important producing areas . for which in-
formation is available. 

* •* * 

WHEAT  EXPORTS SOAR.  Exports of wheat as grain 
in May soared to 41,700,000 buShels, virtually 
equal to the May, 1945 peak of 41,800,000 
bushels, and well above last year's May ship-
ments of 38,300,000 bushels. This brought the 
cumulative total for the first ten months of 
the current crop year to 249;800,000 bushels, 
some 9.5 per cent greater than the 228,100,000 
bushels exported during the same period of 
1951-52. • 

* * * * 

EMPLOYMENT PEAL  Employment in the major 
industrial divisions was at.a higher level at 
the beginning of  May, and  the-Bureau's general 
index rose to a new peak for that date of 
184.0 as compared with 182.0 at.April 1 and 
177.4 a year earlier. At the same time the 
payrolls index climbed to 450.8 from 444.4 a.t 
April 1 and 410.6 a year agoi.while average 
weekly wages and salaries rose to $57.61 from 
$57.33.at the..beginning of April and $54.34 at 
May Llast year. 

* * * * 

•Egege1LOILMALL282ff=11-Ihe gross value 
of production from.the petroleum and.coal 
Products-group of industries,  embracing the 
petroleum products industry.and the coke and  
gas industry, was $709,550,000 in 1951, 16 per 

cent above the gross-value of $616,126,000 in 
1950, according to the Bureau's general review 
of the group for 1951. The number of plants in 
the group increased to 82 from 76, theese of 

the petroleum products industry accounting for 
the increase.with a rise from 46 to 52. The 

number of employees increased to 15,598 from 
15,177, salaries and wages to $51,947,890.from 

$44,425,368, and cost of materials to  $497,-

982,695  from $442,418,483. 

BUTTER PRODUCTION VP: Canadian production of 
creamery butter rose 14 per cent in the 
first six months of this year as compared with 
the 'corresponding period of 1952, while the 
June output increased 12 per cent. Domestic 
-disappearance of creamery butter advanced five 
per cent in the half-year period and in June 
it was unchanged from a year earlier. Output 
in the January-June period amounted to  136,-
756,000  pounds as compared with 120,159,000 a 
year ago, and in June totalled 46,956,000 
pounds as against 42,061,000. 

* * * * 

WHOLESALE SALES DOWN°  Wholesale sales during 
May were four per cent lower in the aggregate 
than in the same month of 1952, according to 
figures received by  thé Bureau  from whole-
salers in nine lines of trade, the majority 
reporting decreases. The unadjusted index of 
sales for the month :  on the base 1935-39=100, 
stood at 575.2 as compared- with 390.5 for May 
.last year, but was up.from 366.5 for April 
this year. 

* * * * 

"TNE.CROWN AND CANADA":   Leather - bound pam •
phlets in English and French entitled "The 
Crown and Canada", as published by the Bureau 
of Current Affairs of the Department of Na-
tional  Défénce, have been accepted with thanks 
by Her Majesty OUeen Elizabeth II. 

"The Crown and Canada" was written by the 
Hon. Mr.. Justice Robert Taschereau of the 
Supreme Court of Canada and is part of a 
regular bi-monthly series issued by. the Bureau 
of Current Affairs..The pamphlets were for-
warded to the QUeen by His Excellency the 
Governor General. 

* * * * 

.BRITISH CADETS'TO VISIT CANADA:  A team of 

.British Cadets, representing the Combined 
Cadet.Force and the Army Cadet Force, will 
compete against a team of Canadian cadets in 
the Dominion of Canada Rifle Association Meet 

.at Connaught Ranges, Ottawa, August 9 to 15. 
The competition, an annual event, will be for 
the Michael Farrady Imperial Cadet Trophy. 

* * * * 

Volume of passenger traffic•carried by 
Canadian transit systems during March was 
again  below the level of the same month a year 
earlier, declining 3.7 per cent to 126,898,000 
from 131,747,000, but fare hikes.by several 
companies boosted receipts to $13,957,400,from 
$13,778,596 in Maréh, 1952. 

* * * * 

Canada's musical instruments industry gives 
employment to more than.1,300 and pays out 
over $2,700,000 a year in salaries and wages. 
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. WEEK '"S .EV.ENTS .IN .REV.IEW 
I  

MORE-AID'FOR CEMONe.•ele  Department of.Ex-
.ternal Affairs.announced on July 20 that 
agreement had been reaéhed between-the Govern-
ment of Canada and-the Cbvernment of Ceylon qn 
a programme of:additional capital assistance 
under the Colombo Plan for the development of 
Ceylon. The various projects and the approxim-
ate amounts of Canadian-assistance are as 
follows: 

Aid for rural road construction $ 450,000 

Aid for building and equipping a 
Polytechnic institute 	 500,000 

Provision of 2 diesel locomotives 	425,000 

Provision of 25 pumping sets and 
1 well-boring machine for drain- 
age-and irrigation.  putposes 	185,000 

Provision of equipment for 15 
agricultural maéhinery main-
tenance workships 

$1,785.000 

In.addition to the above thé Canadian 
Government has approved in principle the pro-
vision of funds - for further development of the 
Ceylon pilot fiSheries development project and 
for : pest control. The amount and character of 
assistance to.  be provided for thesetwo pro-
jects.will be decided after-further investiga-
tions and consultations have taken place. 

In deciding on the above programme account 
was taken of the prioritiés established ny - the 
Government of Ceylon, paeticularly the desir-
ability of increasing rood  production, and of 
the availability.from Canada of the various 
types of assistance requested. 

Canadian aid.for rural road construction 
and the building of a Polytechnic Instiéute 
was asked , for in a form which would generate 
local funds which the Ceylon Government in its 
present financial position-is unable to make 
.available; In this connection the Canadian. 
Government has agreed to supply-flour or other 
suitable commàdities, the sale of which would 
provide the Government of Ceylon - with the 
amount of rupees necessary to finance these 
projects.. 

225,000 
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ROIFPERSCANNEUTO.EVROPE::Another  group of 
RCAF personnel has been transferred to.Europe 
to take its place.at Air Force units in the UK 
and. on the continent, Air Force Headquarters 
has announced. The hit of 53 officers,.airmen 
and airwomen includes men and  women from all 
across Canada. Some have already gone while 
the remainder will.heleaving for overseas by 
ship or service.aircraft within the next'few 
weeks. They will report to units of Canada's 
No. 1 Air Division in France.and Germany,,as 
well.as  to RCAF units in England.  Some will be 
going to  No.  4 Allied Tactical Air Force Head-
quarters at Iandsberg, Germany, of.Whichthe 
RCAF's Nh, 1 Air Division forms.a part. 

* * * * 

TRUCKS ' FOR ITALY: e  further. arms Shipment to. 
the Italian Army will leave Canada early this 
week from the port of Hamilton, Oka., it was 
announced by Army Headquarters an July 16. 

Uhder the Minus' Aid Agreement to the North 
Atlantic TXeaty Organization,.39.three,ton 
truéks,are being shipped to Naples, Italy. 
These heavy duty trucks for the.Italian.Axmy 
.are from surplus Gànadian Army  stocks and of.a 
type.WhiCh is being replaced by equipment of a 
more recent design.. 

• *.* 

"RAIDA" BACK AT HALIFAX:  Now. a veteran of two 
wars, HMCS. Heide Tribal.class.destroyer,.re-
turned to her home port of Halifax on June 22, 
thus becoming the second'Canadian destroyer to 
have sailed around the world. 

Ch battle &my in Korean waters since last 
November, the Haida is three times a qualified 
member of the Train  Busters' Club, having 
destroyed.that many.trains.on the North KOrean 
coastal railway.line. She left Japan a month 
ago to return to.Canada by way of Hong Kong, 
Singapore, Colombo, Aden, the Suez, Malta, 
Gibraltar and the Azores, retracing last 
year's homecoming journey of FMCS Nbotka. 

* * * * 

DEPT.JDF'TOURS:«The  creation of a new 
Eepartment of Tours  by Canadian National Rail-
ways tb . plan.holiday travel . fhr individuals 
.and groups was announced on July 16 by Mr. O. 
A. Trudeau, GenerePassenger-laffic Manager 
for the system. , 

Package tours are in the course of organ-
ization and soon will be available to the 
general, public. They will range from weekend 
to month or longer trips - starting from pri-
ncipal cities across  Canada and in the United 
States. 

The all-expense.tours will include trans-
portation, meal, hotel, sightseeing . and inci-
dental costa; they can be arranged at any 
‹ànadian National Railways ticket office and 
through travel agents. 

VOLUME 1, 1951:CENSUS!  First of a series 
of ten bound volumes containing the results of 
the 1951 Census of Canada, Volume 1 dealing 
with the general characteristics of the popu-
lation is now ready for distribution. 

Volume 1.contains data on distribution of 
the population, origin, birthplace, citizen-
ship and immigration, marital status, reli-
gious denominations, age, schooling language, 
war service. Besides tabular matter, there are 
maps showing the distribution of population 
and the population density, reference maps for 
counties and census divisions, census 'metro-
politan.areas and census tracts, a number of 
charts illustrating some of the major char-
acteristics, and an extensive index of place 
names. 

Price of Census  volumes  is $3 per copy, and 
$25 for the full set of ten.volumes. 

* * * * 

ARKS FOHFWANCe A,further shipment of arms 
and equipment was-made to the French Axmy 
.under the Mutual,Aid Agreement of the North 
Atlantic Treaty Organization during the third 
week in July, Canadish , Axmy Headquarters 
announced on July 20. 

The'shipment included-39 . 25-pounder field 
guns, complete with spare parts, 120 wheeled 
trailers as well as equipment for 28 six-
pounder guns. 

The Cànadian 'Contribution to NATO was 
shipped. on the "Prins Johan.Willem.Frisco" 
which sailed from Montreal bound for Cher-
bourg. 

* * * * 

NEURELUGA. WHALE FISHERY:  The.summer of 
1952 saw:the greatest development of this new 
fishery in the waters of Hudson Bay and the 
Churchal River. A total of 699  animais  were 
taken by Eskimo, Indian and white hunters. In 
1952,atemporary increase to 700 was permitted 
as the original quota of 600-was filled well 
before the end of the-season from the plenti-
ful supply in the area. Mœnty-eight hunters, 
.mostly local residents, were paid $1 per foot 
length of beluga captured. Beluga average 
'about 10 . feet in length.and 900 pounds in 
weight.CheEkkimo hunter captured 283 anima's, 
well over one-third of the entire production. 

• ' 	* 

ATLANTIC HERRINQ HLWT:  The federal Department 
of Fisheries, throug& its Fisheries Research 
Board, has begun a large-scale search for 
commercial quantities of herring in offshore 
Canadian Atlantic waters. The search, which 
covers a wide range of waters off the-coast of 
Nova Scotia as well as the Gulf 'of  St. Law-
rence, is being carried out by a small fleet 
of specially equipped vessels. 

1 
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PROTEST.U:S.:7RADE.CUR8   In , a note handed 
to the:United - States'State Dbpartment by the 
Chnadian EMbassy in Washington on July  20. the  
Canadian. Government protests proposals sub-
mitted to the United States Tariff  Commission 

 to.restrict the-trade ià oatsand groundfish 
fillets. 

Text of the note follows: 
"The Canadian Ambassador presents his com-

pliments.to the Secretary of State.and has the 
honour to refer to proposals which have been 
.submitted to the  United States Tariff  Commis-
sion  to restrict the trade in oats.and ground-
fish fillets. Both.of these commodities.are of 
traditional importance in.Chnadian trade with 
the United States. 'This matter is of major 
.concern to.Canada.and a decision by the United  
States Government to limit the imports of 
either of these.commodities.would have serious 
implications, not only for.trade.but for other 
aspects or relationships.between our two . 
.countries. 

"The Chief Cbmmissioner of the Canadian 
.Wheat Board,had.an  opportunity . to .appear 
before the'TariffCbmmission on.Wednesday, 
July 8, when hearings  were  held on oats..I am 
enclosing herewith a copy of the brief- pre-
sented at that time,.which sets forth the 
principal elements of this problem..It is 
hoped that this statement will receive careful 
consideration. 

"The Canadian Government.wishes ta draw 
attention to this serious problem.and to the 
great harm which would ensue for both coun-
tries if restrictive proposals of this kind . 

 were-to bécome effective. It greatly hopei 
that the United  States Gbvernment.will be able 
to avoid actions which.would impair the harm-
onious and mutually advantageous trade rela-
tionships which have been developed." 

* 

NOTION PICTURE INDUSTRe  Canada's motion 
picture industry produced three feature films, 
73 theatrical shorts and 308-non-theatrical 
films of five minutes or longer in 1952, the 

. Dominion  Bureau of Statistics reported July 
20. The industry's output also included 111 
T.V.'commercials, 893 theatre trailers, 716 
newsreel stories for theatres and  T.V.  and 
157 filmstrips. 

The three feature films, 15 of the thea-
trical shorts, 206ofthe non-theatrical films, 
all of the T.V..commercials, all but five of 
the theatre trailers, 641 of the newsreels and 
61 of the filmstrips were produced by private 
industry, and the balance by government a-
gencies.  Most of the non-theatrical films were 
produced in colour, were sound films and in 
english, and 16 of them were produced for 
sponsors outside of Canada. Film production 

. was.mainly concentrated. in Ontario and gmbec, 
and the.three feature  films  produced in 1952 
were made in the latter province. 

NIAGARA FALLS WORKS -  The Ebpartment of Exter-
nal Affairs announced on July 22 that the 
Governments of Canada and the United States 
have notified.  the International Joint Commis-
sion  that they have approved the Cbmmission's 
recommendations for remedial wotks-necessary 
to preserve  and  enhance the.scenic beauty of 
the Niagara  Falls and River. Notification  was 
sent to the International Joint Commission on 
July 21. 

The recommendations were submitted to the 
two Governments on May 12 of this year in 
response.to a Referencesubmitted to the Com-
mission  on October 10, 1950, pursuant .to 
Article  II of the Niagara Treaty of that year. 
The two Governments have now requested the 
Commission  to.supervise the construction of 
the remedial works which, in accordance with 
the terms of the Niagara  River  Treaty of 1950, 
must be'completed within four years. 

The remedial works recommended by the Com-
mission  comprise , a control:structure extending 
1550 feet from thé Canadian bank of the river 
about a mile above the Falls, together with 
excavation and fill on both flanks of the 
HorseShoe Falls.  The  total cost of these works 
is estimated  at approximately 517% millions, 
which will be divided equally between .Canada 
and the United States. The Canadian share of 
the cost will be borne by the Hydro-Electric 
Power Commission of Ontario  on behalf of the 
Gbvernment of Ontario, which under an agree-
ment with the Government of Canada, dated 
March 27, 1950, will develop the Canadian 
share of the increased  power  available at 
Niagara Falls under the Niagara River Treaty 
of 1950, and will assume the responsibility 
for.the Canadian share of the remedial works 
required by the Treaty. 

* * * * 

CHERICAL.PRODUCTS INDUSTRYi  Gross factory 
selling value of products turned out by esta-
blishments engaged mainly in the manufacture 
of - such products as synthetic rubber, char-
coal, wood alcohol, boiler compounds, sweeping 
compounds, matches, insecticides, disinfect-
ants, dry colours, pigments, fireworks, anti-
freeze, synthetic rubber, and similar pro-
ducts, amounted in 1951 to $131,543,000 as 
compared with $100,209,000 -  the year before, 
according to the,Bureau's annual report on the 
miscellaneous chemicals industry. There were 
219 plants in  the industry compared with 208 
in 1950, emeoying 9„737 persons compared with 
7,024, with  salary and wage payments of $26;-
971,513  compared with $18,059,979. 

* * * * 

At.Mlay 15 the average  monthly wage of male 
help on. Canadian larms was $105 with board and 
$138 withoilt  board as  compared with $101 and 
$135 on the same date last year. 
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CANADA THIRD:LARGEST TRADING COUNTRY IN 1952 

FOREIGN . TRADE REVIEW;  An extremely sharp 
change in the relation between export prices 
and import prices was.the principal factor 
creating Canada's export surplus on commodity 
trade in 1952,.according to the , Bureau's.an-
.nual review and analysis of foreign trade. 

The-export u-dlance in 1952 reached $325.- 
000.,000.compared with.an  import balance of 
$121,000,000 in 1951.  This change of almost 
$450,000,000 was the chief factor  in creating 
Canada's balance of payments.current account 
surplus Of $151,000,000 in the year. 

The volume of both exports and imports in 
1952 was considerably higher than in any pre-
vious peacetime year in Canada's history. Both 
export and.import prices.declined during the 
year for the first time in the post,war era, 
but the decline in import prices was by far 
the sharper..Each dollar of Canadian exports 
in 1952 could purchase a 13  percent  greater 
quantity. 

Canada wastle world's third largest trading 
country in 1952, and was one of the few lead-
ing world traders to increase the volume of 
both exports and imports in the year. Canadas 
total trade amounted to $581 pér head of pop- 

0*  

ulation -- a figure only exceeded by New.Zea-
land. 

Canada remained the leading foreign pur-
.chaser of United States goods in 1952, and 
also the leading supplier of goods to the 
United States, accountingforabout 22 per cent 
ofthat country's trade. Canada ranked first 
as a-supplier of goods to the United  Kingdom 
providing 9.2 per cent of that country's im-
ports, and was again fourth as a market for 
that country's goods, taking 4.8 per cent of 
United  Kingdom exports. 

There were marked  changes in the relative 
importance of various commodiries in trade. 
Large Canadian supplies and urgent demand due 
to poor supplies elsewhere caused a sharp 
increase in grain exports, Foreign demand for 
metals was well maintained.  On the other hand, 
lower prices and greater.competition reduced 
sales of wood pulp, shingles, pulpwood and 
lumber. Prices of wool, rubber, sugar, tin 
and vegetable oils fell sharply in 1952, and 
demand for most of these commodities was lower 
than  in 1951.  Canada's demandfor capital goods 
remained at a record level, and consumer: goods-
imports were generally high throughout the year. 

* * * 

% 

UN GENERAL ASSEMBLY:The  President - of thé 
United Nations General Assembly, Mr. L.B. 
Pearson, plans to be in New York from Friday, 
July 24, to Sunday, July 26, to hold consulta-
tions with the Secretary-Gèneral of the United 
Nations,  Mr.  Dag  Hammarskjold, regarding the 
reconvening of the General Assembly, if dis-
cussions in Korea result - as.they hope they 
will - in an armistice. The resolution of the 
General Aesembly passed on April 18, 1953 
provides that the President shall reconvene 
the Assembly on the.signing of an armistice in 

 Korea or when, in the view of a majority of 
Members, other developments in Korea require a 
consideration of the question. 

* * * * 

FEDERAL HEALTH CHIEF HONOUREQc  Dr. Charles 
X Roberts, Chief of the Mental Health  Divi-
sion of the federal Health Department, has 
just been requested to serve  on a World Health 
Organization expert advisory panel on mental 
health and has been elected a fellow of the 
American Psychiatric Association. 

* * * 

FARM COSTS INDEX:  The all-Canada retail 
price index of commtdities and services used 
by farmers rose 2.7 per cent from 220.1 in 
January to 226.1 in April, due mainly to , the 
usual seasonal advance in.farm wage rates, 
notably in Western Canada. The index, however, 
was 2.1 per cent below the April 1952 figure 
of 230.9. 

RAIL BETTERMENT:  Operating revenues of 
Canadian railways climbed 10.2 per cent to a 
new April high of $101,728,379 from  $92,344,-
356 in April 1952, while operating expenses 
rose 7.6 per cent to $91,431,482 from  $84,-
999,485, the betterment in receipts exceed-
ing the rise in operating expenses for the 
first time this year. April operating income 
of $6,086,736 was substantially above last 
year's April income of $3,402,374. 

* * * 

NICKEL CONIROLS RELAXED':  The Minister of 
Defence Production announced on July 21 that, 
effective immediately, control over distri-
bution of primary nickel, electrical resist-
ance alloys, and nickel anodes is relaxed. It 
will no.A.Onger be necessary for purchasers 
of these materials to submit their orders to 
•the Department of Defence  Production for  ap-
proval, except in the case of direct pur-
chases from producers. 

* * * 

RETAIUSALES RISE;  Canada's retail stores 
boosted their sales in May.to $1,075,239,000, 
an increase of 1.7 per cent compared with the 
corresponding month last.year, and a gain of 
5.8 per cent over April.; according to the 
Bureau's monthly estimate. 

• * 

In 1952 Canadian factories produced 149,- 
454,656 square feet of hard board. 
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ARMISTICE STATEMENTS:.  The following are 
the texts' of -thé stataments-aladenàiethe,  Péime 
Minister, Mr. St. Laurent, in Ottawa, and the 
President of the United Nations General As-
sembly and Secretary of State for.External 
Affairs, Mr. L.B.:Pearson, .in New York, on 
the signing of the Armistice Agreement  in 

 Korea on July 26: 
Mr. St. Laurent: 
"The news of the signing of the Armistice  

Agreement in Korea has been received with deep 
satisfaction by the Canadian Government and by 
the people of Canada. For three years, the 
forces of the United  Nations have been fight-
ing in Korea in'order to resist an unprovoked 
aggression launéhed against the Republic of 
Korea. In response-to the various resolutions 
of the Security Council of the United  Nations, 
a Brigade of Canadian soldiers, as well as 
three destroyers of the Royal Canadian Navy 
and elements of the Royal Canadian Air Force, 
have been in action since early in the fight-
ing. .All Canadians are proud of the courage 
and discipline of our servigemen during these 
three years of hostilities. Never in history 
have our soldiers, sailors and airmen fought 
so far frnm their'homeland.in defence of that 
homeland and of the highest ideals of peace. 
We will not forget the sacrifices which they 
have made, nor will we forget their losses 
which are the losses of the whole nation. 

mNe will not forget that these'sacrifices 
and losses were part of the cost of a great 
collective effort shared by many peoples, 
especially those of the Republic of Korea and 
the United States, to the end that peace shall 
.prevail. We pay tribute. to all the forces 
allied in this effort, under the leadership 
of the Unified Command. 

"When,  in • the summer of 1950, the United 
Nations intervened ,in Korea, it did so for 
the sole purpose of resisting aggression 
against the Republic of Korea. This object-
ive has now been achieved. An Armistice drawn 
up in honourable terms has now been signed. 
It is the earnest hope of the Canadian Govern-
ment that this armistice in Koreawill be ob-
served-scrupulously by  ail  concerned and will 
lead to a political settlement in that tavaged 
peninsula, and eventually to a general.settle-
ment of outstanding issues in the whole of the 
Far East." 

Mr. Pearson:' 
"'the good news tonight from Korea reflects 

the wishes of millions throughout the world 
that the fighting there should be brought to 
an end on honourable terms. 

"Our  first thought at this moment is for 
those-who have defended the principles-of the 
United Netinns with their Ilyes, and in the 
hope that their devotion might-save us from 
the destroying horror of another world war. • 

1 
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"On'June 25, 1950, the"Uhited Nations faced 
its greatest challenge:. the aggression launéhed 
against the Republic of Korea.  The challenge 
has been met by the United Nations in the 

- spirit of the Charter. Br resisting and ending 
aggression in Kôrea,.the  United Nations has 
reduced the chance of successful aggression 
elsewhere. 

"In nearly three years of hard fighting, 
under  bitter conditions, the forces under the 
United  Nations.command,- mainly-from the Re-
public of  Korea.  and the United States of Amers 
ica - have.carried out their task with.courage 
.and determination. 

"The armistice will end the fighting in 
KOrea. As such it is the first step toward.a 
peaceful settlement in that  area  

Ilhe next.step is to.call the United  Na-
tions General Assembly back into session to 
prepare the way fox calling the political 
.conference,.recommended inthearmistice terms. 
There-are a number of.decisions that will 
.have to be Made by the Assembly.before this 
political.conference.can meet. There is also 
the need for further  United Nations action to 

aid the Korean.people in the restoration and 
reconstruction of their devastated land. 

AUGUST  17  

"Therefore, as President of the.Assembly 
and in accordance with the Assembly's resolu-
tion of last .April 18, .I am informing the 
member governments. tônight that the Assembly 
will reconvene at  United Nations  Headquarters 
on Monday, August 17 to take.up these Korean 
questions. 

"Thesigning of the armistice is the end 
of one chapter of bloodshed and fiihting. But 
it is only the beginning of a new and dif-
ficult one - the making of peace. 

"This hew.chapter can not be.completed 
successfully in Korea.unless the armistice 
terms are faithfully and scrupulously observed 
by all.concerned. 

"If this is done, we can.move ontarthe-
next stage, toward political settlement and 
reconstruction in.a free, democratic and.unit-
ed Korea - a goal which.the Korean people have 
fought so valiantly to reach. Such a settle-
ment could in its - .turn.lead to a solution of 
outstanding issues in the whole ,  of the .Far  
East. 

"The magnitude of the effort-  already  made 
for peace and unification in Korea is the mea-
sure of the task which lies ahead. We shall 
succeed in that ta« Onlifie-follow the 
course laid down by our Charter . and maintain 
the spirit of joint endeavour that-has carried 
us to this point on the long and hard road to 
peace." 

"Total production in Canada of broad *oven 
synthetic fabrics in 1950-increased.to 119,- 
300,000. yards from 113,400,000 in 1949, and 

almost double 1940's yardage of 63,500,000. 

AIR ROUTES '70 MEXICO 	The Minister of 
Transport, Mr. Chevrier, announced on July 
27 that a bilateral air agreement between 
Mexico and Canada had been concluded pro-
vididg for the opening of direct air routes 
between both eastern and western Canada and 
Mexico City on a reciprocal basis. 

The agreement was made effective by ex-
change of diplomatic notes in Mexico City 
following negotiations withtheMexican author-
ities by the Chairman of the Air Transport 
Board,  Mr. John R. Baldwin. It provides for 
the establishment of a route to be operated 
by a Canadian airline - from Vancouver to Mexico 
'City and onward to lima, Peru and Sao Paulo, 
Brazil, and for a route to be operated by a 
Canadian airline from Montreal or Toronto 
director  via  TampatoMontém, and Mexico City. 

The route from Vancouver will be operated 
by Canadian Pacific Airlines and the route 
from Montreal Or Toronto will be operated by 
Trans-Canada Air Lines. It is hoped that both 
these services will . be in operation before 
the end of the present year. 

MEXICAN AIRLINE • 

.In return a Mexican airline,will be author-
ized to operate from Mexico to Vancouver and 
onward to points in the-  north Pacific which 
may subsequently be agreed between the two 
Governments and a. Mexican airline will be 
authorized to.operate-from Mexico through 
Toronto  to . Montreal. 

'The Minister indicated that while no im-
mediate plans existed for operation of a Mexi-
can airline to Vancouver, it was understood 
that the Mexican Government hoped within the 
next twe or. three years.to be able to in-
stitute a Mexican air service as far as Mont-
real under the agreement. This would be wel-
.comed by the Canadian.authorities. 

The Minister .  further-stated that the Chair-
man of the Canadian.Delegation had paid tri-
.bute to the high degree of co-operation re-
ceived.from the Mexi'can authorities in the 
course of the negotiations, which had made 
it possible for the two-Governments to.come 
to agreement rapidly and.with little diffi-
culty. 

*.*.*.* 

ÇROP PROGRESS'EXCELLENT:.  - Above -normal 
temperatures have prevailea over the greater 
part 4f the Prairies during the week ending 
July 25 and crops though still late, have 
generally made excellent progress. Moisture 
supplies were considered adequate except in 
areas  of western  Saskatchewan-and eastern 
Alberta *here rain was required to prevent 
deterioration of crops. An excellent crop of 
fall rye.was approaching maturity in all three 
Provinces. Severe hail storms occurred with 
the heaviest losses being reported from Al-

.berta. 'Traces of.stem rust were reported from 
southern.Manitoba but . development had been 
slow. 
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'APRIL :IMPORTS :RISE TO :RECORD P.EAK .VALUE 

UP NEARLY - 21 PER CENT:.Cànada's merchandise 
imports from all countries.in April  rose'  to a 
record peak value for the-month of $391,800,- 
000,.a gain of nearly 21 pet cent over-last 
year!s April total of $324,00C,000Yaccording 
to final figures on imports for  the.month.re-
leased by the Dominion ,Bureau'of Statistics. 
This large gain raised the cumulative total 
for the first four months of 1953-to $4389,- 
700,000:as compared with $1,240,100;000 in the 
like 1952 period. -  

Average prices of imported.commodities were 
3.2 per cent below a year earlier, but volume 
was 24.8 per cent higher.  In-the  January-
April period, prices of imports.aireraged 6.5 
per cent under those of a year.ago,.while 
volume averaged 19.4 per cent higher. 

SUBSTANTIAL GAINS 

There were substantial gains in April.in 
the value of imports.from the.United States, 
the United  eingdom, someletin American coun-
tries, and Europe, but•smaller imports from 
all other countries and.the remaining group. 
of foreign countries:. Four-month figures set 
a similar.pattern. • 

Imports from the United States. rose  21 . 
per cent in,yeloe in APr•l to.$297,246,000 
as compared with.$245;614,000 a year ago.lhe 
January-April gain was 12:8 per cent.to $1,- 
060,300,000 from $939,605,000. Increases were 
shown for all main groups of commodities ex-
cept agricultural and vegetable products in 
the month of April,.and-.fer all except the 
same group and non-metallic.minerals in the 
January-April period. Iron and steel products 
-- largest of the nine -- climbed.in value in 
April to $131,8210,00 from $110,222,000, and 
in the four-month period to $455,935,000 from 
$411,705,000. 

Purehases.from the Uhited-Kingdom rose in 
April to $37,947,000.fromh$28402,000, and in 
the:four-month period to $133,226,000 from 
$96,650,060.:EXCept for a decrease in April 
in the.non4erroha metalegroup, gains were 
'general in the main commodity classifications 
both in April and the four months. Fibres and 
textiles an4. iron end prochiCts.showed the 
largest increases in both-periods. 

. Imports from all other Commonwealth coun-
trieg -fell in total- value -  in April to $12,- 
476,00Crfrém $13,058,000, and in the four-
.month period. to $41,705,000 from $54,760,000. 
In April there were increased purchases from 
.Jamaica, India. Malaya , and Singapore, 
but deckines.for Australia, New.Zealand and 
.Barbados. 

• • LATIN AMERICA 

Imports.fromlatin America countries were 
•up  in value in April to $22725,000 from  $21,-
48.1,000,  and.slightly higher in the January-
April period to-$86-,826,000 from $86,640,000. 
'There were.gains in ApriL in purchases. from 
-Colombia, E4minican Republic,  and. Venezuela,  
but declines - for.Brazil, Cube, ,and Mexico. 

Purchases from European countries in April 
were:substantially higher in value at $18,- 
086,000 compared with $11;221000, and  $49,-
208,000 in the January,April period compared 
with $44,070,000:, In April there were larger 
purchases . from Iklgium and Luxembourg, France, 
Federal Republic of •Germany, Italy, Nether-
lands and Switzerland. Imports from the re-
maining group of - foreign countries in April 
declined•to $2,680,000 from  $3,842,000, and  
in the four-month period to $16,208,000 from 
$16,928,000. 

* 
3.561,000 HOUSEHOLDS‘'Estimeteenumberof 
households in Canada on  June 1, 1952 was 3,- 
561,000, an increase of 151,705 or 4.4 per 
cent since the 1951 Census, while the esti-
mated number of families was 3,413:000, an 
increase of 130 ,555  or four per cent: accord-
ing to the Dominion .Bureau of Statistics. 

The average size of household in Canada in 
1952 was 4.0. persons, no change in size since 
the 1951 Census. 'The average size of house-
holds was largest in Newfoundland, at 5.1 
personsp'followed.by IQUebec at 4.5 persons, 
the Maritimes 4.2,  Ontario  3,8, the Prairie 
Provinces 3.7, and British Columbia, 3.4. 

Average size . Jof family in 'Canada in 1952 
was 3.7 persons, unchanged from the 1951 Cen-
sus. Average size of family was largest in 
Newfoundland at 4.4 persons, OPebec next at 
4,20 the Maritimes 4.0, 'the Prairie Provinces 
3.7,  Ontario  3.4, and British Columbia 3.3.  

*0  * 
LABOURERS' WAGE RISE:  Between 1939 o :and 

 1952 wage rates paid to male labourers in 
Canadian Manufacturing had risen by 201.7 per 
cent, as compared with a rise of 178.7 per 
cent for all plant workers, it was announced 
July 27 by the Minister of Labour. 

He-stated.that for purposesr of a--study: 
conducted by the Economics and Research Branch 
of his Department, labourers.were classified 
as workers who performed one or a variety of 
heavy or light manual duties which could be 
learned in a short.period of time and which 
required a minimum of independent judgment. 
'The study covered more than 72,000 workers in 
this category. 

* * * * 

FortY-eight per cent of Canada's oecupied 
dwellings had furnace heating in 1951 as 
against less than 39 per cent in 1941. • 3 



(Calliejuly 31, 1953) 

JUNE. BUDGETARY :DEFICIT:  'Budgetary revenues 
in June were $371,9 million, an increase of 
$43 million over June 1952, while budgetary 

. expenditures were $387.1 million Or $79.6 
million more than the expenditures in June a 
year ago.-For June 1953 the budgetary deficit 
was $15.2"million compared with a surplus of 
$21.3 million for June.last year, the Mânister 
of Finance, Mr. . Douglas  Abbott, announced 
July 27 in a.statement of the Government's 
financial operations for June and the first 
three months of the current fiscal year. 

For the.first three months of this fiscal 
year the surplus was $185 ,million or $77.5 
million less than the surplus of $262.5 mil-
lion for the first three months of 1952-53. 

Mr..Abbott said: "The surplus at the end of 
June cannot be taken  as  giving any indication 
of the-surplus for the fiscal year as a whole. 
While  revenues are  always large in the early 
months of the fiscal year, expenditures are 
always heavier in the latter part of the year 
and unless.substantial . surpluses are accumu-
lated in the earlier months a deficit for the 
year as a whole is inevitable. In ;1951..52 the 
peak surplus during the year was $723 million 
yet we ended the year with a anal surplus of 
$248 million, and in 1952-53 when the peak 
surplus was $337 million the final surplus was 
only $24 million". 

During June pension payments out of the 
Old Age Security Fund (which are outside the 
regular budget) amounted to $27.8 million 
while tax receipts credited to the Fund were 
$22.4 million, resulting in a de fi cit of $5.4 
million for the month. For the first three 
months of the current fiscal year. pension  pay-
ments were $837 million, tax .receipts cred-
ited to the Fund were $67.6 million, and as 
payments exceeded receipts. by $16.1 million, 
a temporary loan of that amount was made by 
the Minister to.the Fund in accordance with 
the terms of the Old Age Security Act. For 
the first three months of the previous fiscal 
year, pension payments exceeded.tax receipts 
by $49.2 million. 

* 	5 * 

EMPUDEWERT INCREASZ:  The usual influx of 
studentà into the labour market took place in 
June. More than matching . this increase in 
labour supplies was. the  further expansion of 
seasonal employment activities, and hiring by. 
employers to.replace an increasing.number of 
workers on vacation,  according to the Depart-
ment of Labour. 

Thus the third successive monthly increase 
occurred during June in the number  of  people 
working full-time. By the first of July the 
labour market was generally in balance in 85 
of the 115 main employment areas in - the coun-
try. Labour surpluses.generally existed in 22 
areas, while shortages prevailed in - the re-
maining eight. 

TR4DEUN:SECURI:TIES4rUacte'in.  outstanding 
'sècuritiés . between'Canada and other'countries. 
resulted in.a . capital outflow of $10,000 9 000 
inlby,«Ieccording to thellureates monthly re-
port.'This reduced the, net inflow in theefirst 
five months of the  year to less than $1,000,- 
000. 

Net repurchases from the United'States of 
Canadian bonds mainly government issues 
-- in the amount of $21;000;000 were of major 
importance in the month, but other Sales, 
mainly of United  States and  Canadian stocks 
reduced  the net  repatriation from the United 
Statei to U6',000.808. -transactiOns with the 
Uhited:Kingdom led to a sales balance of $1.- 
000,001°L.while heavy sales of government bonds 
to other overseas.countries.contributed to.a 
.balanee of $5,000.,000 in May. 

SaLes to-all countries in May. totalled 
$43,200,000 as.compared.with $43,700,000 in 
the preceding month, while purchases amounted 
to $53,400,000 as.compared with $44,280,000. 
"The month's sales to  the  United  States  were 
$32,100,000  as' compared.with $34,200,004; and 
the purchases amounted.to $48,500,000compared 
with $39,700,000. 

'Sales to the United  Kingdom in May.amounted 
to $2,700,000 as.compared with $4,100,000 in. 
:April- , and the puréhases totalled$1,400,000 
.compared with $2A00,,000i,"Te all other foreign 
countriesthesales in May. amounted to $8,500,- 
000 comparedwith $5e300,000 in April, and the 
purchases totalled $3,400,000 compared.with 
$2,400,000. 

5 . * * * 

WREAT'STOCRS:  'Stocks of Canadian wheat in 
store or in transit in North.Americs on Jply 9 
totalled 239,145,000.bushels, an increase of 
22.6 per.cent over last year's corresponding 
total of 195,043,000 bushels, according to the 
.Bereau's weekly statement. During the week 
ending July 9, farmers .boosted their market-
ings of wheat to 9,508,000 bushels as.compared 
with 6,111,000 a year ago, while the overseas 
export clearances rose to 9,931,000 bushels as 
compaied with 8,177,000. 

sb . 5 .5 .5 

PETROLEUM,  RISE:  Crude, petroleum  production 
in Canada continued to climb in April, rising 
to 5,391,477 barrels as compared with 3,917,- 
085 in the corresponding month last year, ac-
cording to the ,Bureau's monthly  report. 'This 
brought the cumulative  total' for the January-
-April period to 20,444,598 barrels as compared 
with 14,920417 a year earlier. 

Alberta's output for the month. rose.to  
5,144,219 barrels from 3,729,327  in the same 
month last year, while that for Saskatchewan 
increased-to 158,642.harrels from 124,877. 
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ARMISTICErHOOR:..Koreà,:july 28 --'Although 
Canadians and other  Commonwealth Division
troops greeted the official signing of the 
truce with an.almost.indifferent attitude, 
they warmed.up a bit 12 hours later just after 
the cease fire went into effect.  The opinion 
of most.seemed to be that interest was lacking 
in launching celebrations because truce had 
seemed so close so many times before, and 
also because the actudl.signing had been well 
forecast in advance and was no surprise. But 
as 10 p.m. arrived there seemed to be a momen-
tary hush and then one by one unusual sights 
and sounds occurred. 

Someone shouted lIts okay now, Patricians, 
you can stand up on the skyline", and after 
a roar of laùghter d few silhouettes.appeared 
while flashlights.and cigarettes gleamed. 

Starting with the Royal Fusiliers of the 
British brigade; the celebrations; sji.ch  as 
they were, began. Six buglers of the Royal 
Fusiliers climbed out of a bunker, stood on 
the skyline just above one of their forward 
command posts and sounded the "Cease Fire" to 
each of the four compass points. Then the 
fireworks began. Colored flares, Very lights 
and smoke began from one end of the Common-
wealth secaor to the other with all units 
taking part in the  pyrotechnic display. A few 
detachments began to shout and sing under the 
colored light but still the enemy seemed 
quiet—One or two horns were heard but those 
had been captured from  the  Chinamen. 

NO FRATERNIZING 

.It was about an hour later before anything 
was heard from the Chinese.. Music broadcasts 
began their show with a woman's voice singing 
"Nbw you've had your show it's time for us to 
celebrate". The Chinese played some gtusic and 
invited the Cenadians over to fraternize but 
the only result was a-series of counter invi-
tations and ribald shouts. Strict orders from 
the general officer commanding the Common-
wealth Division prevented the troops from 
mingling with the enemy. 

Later on many Chinese advanced into no mans 
land but none was known to have entered the 
Canadian lines either on the truce night or 
the following day. The Chinese asked many 
times for cigarettes but pickings were slim. 

By July 28, many signs had been put up 
along with flags and banners on the enemy 
side. One sie read "Celebrating Signing of 
the Armistice" while another read "Congratula-
tions to the Canadians who are going home 
soon". 

During the burning hot afternoon many 
Chinese sat in plain view drinking while 
Cànadians sweltered as they began demolish-
ing their fortifications and bunkers prepara-
tory to retiring the distance specified in 
the truce terms. 

WMO'TORONTO  MEETINGS  7 At the invitation 
of the Canadian Government, the World Mete-
orological Organization (VAD) is holding ehree 
important meetings in Toronto in August. Re-
pregehtaiivesifrom fifteen countries have al-
ready indicated their intentions of being 
present. The University of Toronto  is provid-
ing accommodation in the Uhiversity's Econbmic 
-Building. 

The first meeting will bg held by the Re-
gional Association for North and Central 
America from August 4 to 7. The second and 
third meetings will be held simultaneously, 
commencing Aligust D) and will continue to 

. September 4. These are being held by two of 
the eight technical commissions created at 
the First Congress of the WMO in Paris in 
1951. The regional gathering will be presided 
over by Andrew Thomson, Chntroller of Meteoro-
logical Services of Canada  who is Regional 
President. CIMO will be presided over by Dr. 
J. Patterson, former Chntroller of the Met, 
Services of Canada, and CAE will be presided 
over by Professor Van Mieghem of Belgium. 

Dr. F.W.Seichelderfér, Head of the United  
States  Weather Bureau and.  President of WMO 
will represent the United States at the Re-
gional Association's Conference. 

* * * * 

Toole FOR ATTACRES'  Foreign military att-
achés and service advisers to  Commonwealth  
high commissioners will tour army establish-
ments and industrial planes and projects in 
Ontario,  August 4-14 ,  at the invitation of 
the Minister of National Defence, Mr ,  Brooke 
Claxton. During the tour the group will be 
guests of the Department of National Defence 
while at army establishments. 

Points of interest to.be visited include 
Kingston where they will see the royal Cena-
dian School of Signals, the Royal Military 
College, the Canadian.Army Staff Cbllege,  Fort  
Henry, the RCEME School, and the Aluminum 
Company of Canada. They will-tour the Royal-
Canadian School of Artillery (Anti-Aircraft) 
-at 'Picton and see the Hydro.Electric Power 
plant at Niagara.. After visiting a number of 
commercial and industrial installations in the 
Toronto  area, they will proceed to  Camp  Borden 
where they will tour the corps schoole. They 
will finally spend a day at Petawawa Military 
camp. 

* * * * 

$83 MILLION INDUSTRY"  Gross factory value of 
products manufactured by establishments com-
prising the misCellaneous iron and steel pro-
ducts industry in 1951 was'$82,798,000, almost 
double the preceding year's $43,709,000 
according to thé BUreau's. annual indistry re-
port.. EMployees rose in' number to 10,089 from 
5,685 and their salaries and wages climbed to 
$29i177,114;from $14,214,723. There were 255 
plants in.the group as compared with 233 in 
1950. • 
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'TROOPS IN KOREelilith  the  Korean.truce . how 
in effect, compiled statistics reveal the 
extent of the Canadian Army's contribution 
in personnel to the three years of war in the 
Far,East- 

Since Canada's first manpower.contribution 
. sailed for Korea-in.Décember, 1950 (2'Bet-
talion Princess Patricia's Canadian light 
Infantry). about 22,000 officers and men have 
been despatched to Japan and Korea. Of these, 
about 1,380 were officers. 

Casualty.figures as of this date are: 

Officers Men 

Killed in Action 
Died of Wounds 
Presumed Eéad 
Ikunded in Action 
Injured in Action 
Missing 
Prisoners of War 

"Total 

Prisoners of warrepatriated 

s.  * * 

902 CANDIDATES FOR , FEDERAL ELECTION:  Nine 
hundred and two candidates were-nominated 
across Canada  on  Monday, July 27, to contest 
the 265 House of Commons seats in the federal 
election of August 10. It.is not a record 
nomination list, although 53 more than the 
total of candidates, in the election four years 
ago. 

The-Liberals named 264 candidates, Pro-
gressive Conservatives 250, C.C.F.:172, Social 
Credit 71 and the Labour-Progressive Party 
100. There are 45. candidates  not célaasilfied 
among the foregoing parties. 

5.5.* 5 

Last year Canada's motor vehicle industry 
produced 31 trolley buses with a factory sell-
ing value of $694,200.  

(C.N..B..July 31, 1953) 

ÇANADIANSTO.ANTWERP.:  Rear elements of 
Canada's 27th Infantry Brigade Group will 
move to Antwerp in Belgium early in August, 
almost nine years after.Canadian and British 
forces liberated that country during . the Se-
cond Wérld War. 

The move involves only rear.administrative 
elements of the Brigade and is part of normal 
operational planning whereby a fighting.unit's 
bases are well.to.the rear of any possible 
action, and close to a main supply area. 

Canadian soldiers will not be strangers to 
the people of Antwerp, for it was from that 
famed port that the 2nd and 4th Divisions 
launched the bitter battle of the Scheldt 
in October, 1944. Canadian soldiers exper-
ienced.some of the bitterest fighting of the 
war in the struggle to free Antwerp as a 
port. Later Antwerp. became a major base for 
the Canadian Army's push into Holland and 
Germany, and it was there they first exper-
ienced attack by German buzz-bombs. 

Home of the new Canadian base in Antwerp 
will be the former convent Notre  Dame de Sion 
on Avenue Arthur Goemaere, which has. been 
leased by Canada and is now undergoing ex-
tensive alterations. 

* * * 

STEEL INGOT RECORD:  Canadian production of 
steel ingots climbed to an all-time monthly 
peak figure of 356.696 tons in May as compared 
with 351,907 tons in the preceding month, and 
318,890 tons in the corresponding month last 
year, according tcythe Bureau's monthly re-
port ,  this raised the cumulative output for 
the first five monthsofl953 to 1,723,649 tons 
as compared with 1,551,798 a year earlier, 
or by 11 per cent. 

*;* * 5 

Although stone is quarried•in all provinces 
except Prince.Edward.Istand and Saskatchewan, 
close to 45% of Canada's output comes from 
Quebec quarries and over 36% from quarries in 
Chtario. 
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CROP ACREAGE ESTIMATES:  Prelimina jrY esti-
mates of the 1953 acreages of Canadian field 
crops and summerfallow indicate that, with 
the single exception 6f barley, reduced areas 
were seeded this spring to the principal 
grains--wheat, oats, rye, flaxseed and mixed 
grains. Acreages seeded last fall to winter 
wheat and fall rye, however, showed substan-
tial increases over the areas seeded in the 
fall of 1951 and, in the case of rye, were 
more dhan stifficient to offset the decline 
in spring seedings of that crop. Practically 
all late-seeded crops show acreage increases 
over 1952 and in the Prairie Provinces a'sub-
stantial increase in summerfallow acreage is 
indicated, the Bureau of Statistics reported 
on July 30. 

The acreage seeded to spring wheat this 
year is currently estimated at 24.8 million 
acres, a decrease of about two per cent from 
the 1952 area of 25.3 million acres. Most of 
the decrease from last year occurred in the 
Prairie Provinces, although all other pro-
vinces except gepebec and Nova Scotia, where 
the crop is relatively unimportant, also re-
gistered declines. The area of winter wheat 
in Chtario, where most of this crop is grown, 
is placed at 732,000 acres-, an increase of 13 
per cent over the 1952 total of 650,000 acres. 

Eue to continuation of the downward trend 
in oat acreage and upward trend in barley 
acreage, the difference between the areas 
seeded to these two major coarse graina is 
now estimated at less than one million acres 
for the first time. The barley area, estimated 
at 8.9 million acres, represents a new peak 
for the second consecutive year. Barley acre-
age is down from the 1952 levels in all east-
ern provinces except Prince Edward Island, but 
these decreases are more than offset by in-
creases in the four western provinces, ranging 
from 4 per cent in Saskatchewan to 34 per cent 
in British Columbia.  The area seeded to oats, 
estimated at 9:8 million acres, is 11 percent 
below last year's 11.1 million. 

Decreases are also indicated for flaxseed, 
spring rye, eixed grains, field roots and 
sugar beets. The flaxseed area, estimated at 
slightly over 1.0 million acres, is down 14 
per cent from the 1952 level of 1.2 million 
acres, with all flaxseed growing provinces 
sharing in the decrease. The drop in flaxseed 
acreage is particularly sharp in Chtario where 
the area is placed at 41,000 acres, only 55 
per cent as great as in 1951 

The area seeded to spring rye, estimated 
at 462.000  acre,  is down 7 per cent from 
last year's 500,000 acres. 

1 



C=E OIL ;?.L:  .anaeian crude oil nro-
duction in totalled 61 103,223 barrels, 
an increase of 98.3 per ,::ent over the 10 51 
output of 27,615,460  barrels. estern Canada 
accounted for about 99 per cent of the total, 
with Alberta yieldinï 5r,,915,723 barrels or 
96 per cent of the total nroduction.Al2erta; 
Saskatchewen, Manitoba, and Northwest Ter-
ritories all showed substantially increased 
nroduction over 19 51,  the repartment of Mines: 
and Technical Surveys hos reportee. 

hnst of the drilling was again done in 
Alberta but discoveries in Saskatchewan and 
A:anitoba resulted in a notable increase in 
drilling in ehese Provinces over that done in 
1951. About 2,223 wells were drilled in West-
ern  Canada in 1952, an increase of 852 over 
the previous year.  Of these 1,643 are in Al-
,Jerta, 496 in Saskatchewan, 70 in Manitoba, 
and 14 in British Columbia. The Alberta comp-
letions (totalling about 6,631,529 feet of 
drilling) resulted in 944 oil wells, 155 gas 
wells and potential gas wells, and 544 dry 
holes.  More than 175 oil and gas discoveries 
and indicated discoveries were made in Western 
Canada, of whidh at least 130 are in Alberta. 

153  DRILLING RIGS 

The number of active drilling rigs reaéhed 
a record of 253 at the peak of the 1952 sea-
son. About 60 per cent of ehese were.on field 
or extension locations and the  remainder on 
exploratory wells. About 209 rigs were active 
in Alberta, 31 in Saskatchewan, 6 in Manitoba, 
and 7 in British Columbia. Geophysical acti-
vity was  the  highest on record during October 
when about 179 crews were in the field at an 
estimated costof$3,000,000 a moneh. Of ehese, 
127 were in Alberta, 46 in Saskatchewan, 5 
in manitoba, and one in the Norehwest Terri-
tories, Seismic surveys constituted nearly 
'10 per cent of the  geophysical activity. 

Further  expansion of transportation, re-
finery, and storage facilities has increased 
the outlets for western Canada crude oil. 
This in turn has permitted a corresponding 
increase in production, particularly in Al-
berta where production potential is higher 
than required to satisfy currently available 
markets.. 

* * * * 

10 PER CENT MORE AUTOS:  Almost 10 per cent 
more motor vehicles were registered in Canada 
during 19 52, the total increasing by 283,577 
to 3,1!,5,r7 from  272,420 in 1°51, accord-
ing to preliminary figures released by the 
tominion Bureau of Statistics. Registrations 
were up in all provinces,  the  increases ranging 
from 7.2 per cent in Ontario to 17.8 per cent 
in Mewfoundland. 

1.etistrations increased faster than popu-
lation in all parts Of the country, the aver-
age population per motor vehicle declining to 
‘," from 4.9 in the rreceding year.  

(C.YUIL.Aroust 7, 19 5. ) 

, 800 RCN'S IN FAR EAST:'(..anaciian oestroyers, 
now on stondby duty with the signin::, of the 
Korean armistice, on July 30, rounded  out a 
full • three years of duty in the Korean war 
theatre as members of the United  Nations naval 
forces. 

More than 800 officers  and men of the Royal 
Cànadian Navy are on duty in the Far East, as 
members ofeheships' companies of  the  destroy-
ers Iroquois. Athabaskan and Huron. One of 
these, HMCS Athabaskan, was among the ebree 
original destroyers to sail from Canada for 
Korean waters on July 5, 1950, just 10 dayr 
after  the  outbreak of the  Korean war. 

In the three years that three :anadian 
destroyers, in rotation, have been en con-
tinuous operational duty in the Far ast, 
they have covered landings and withdrawals, 
bombarded Cnmmunistshorepositions and troorE, 
screened aircraft carriers, destroyed enemy 
mines and aided and protected UN-held Corth 

, Korean islands. More often than not their 
duties have taken ehem into hazardous,• poorly-
Charted waters and within range of enemy Shore 
batteries. 

• 	In apite of ehis, and although the Canadian 
ships poured scores of thousands of rounds of 
ahells on the enemy and were frequently' under 
fire themselves, just one enemy shell found 
its mark and gave the Royal Canadian Navy its 
only battle casualties of the Xnrean war --
one  officer and two men killed and seven men 
wounded. The ship was HMCS Iroquois and the 
casualties occurred on October 2, 1952. 

* * * * 

25TH BRIGADE IN KOREA:  Korea, July 30 -- 
Following the.signing of the Korea truce at 
which he was the sole Canadian representative, 
Brig. J.V. Allard, Officer Commanding 25t'.1 
Canadian Iniantry Brigade Group, was informed 
that his Brigade would he given the task anè 
honour of guarding the whole of the Common-
wealth Divisional Sector. 

In speaking to his senior officers, he 
passed the following message to all ranks of 
the Brigade. "I think this is a great compli-
ment to us and I seize the  opportunity e:'at 
has been offered. Our units will wiihdraw from 
their present positions and spread out over 
the Wider front, while.the other two Lrigades 
drop'behind us. Ours  will be a very respons-
ible job and I know we will do it well." 

Brig. Allard went on to imnress on his 
officers  the  great responsibility in assurin.,:-  
that the truce wes not violated by accieent. 
"Every precaution will be taken," he .  saie, 

* * * * 

STUDENT VISITORS:  A group of students and 
directing staff, totalling• seventeen, of 
Britain's Imperial Defence (nllege, arrived 
in Ottawa on August 3 and began a month-long 
tour of Canada and the United States, Pktional 
Defence Headquarters has announced. 
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(C.OUL Auguàt.7, 1953) 

:JUNE :. EXPORTS.  "SET •ALL,.,TIME f RECORD 

1416,016,000'707AL:  'Canada's export trade-
below last year's level of values in the first 
five months this-year - climbed sharply in 
June,.domestic exports rising to $411,659,000 
for a gain of $35;000,000 or 9.3 per cent over 
last year's June value of $376700,000, and 
exports of foreign-produce at $4,357,000 àhow-
ing a moderate gain, to makea total export 
trade for the month of $416,016,000 as  against 
$380,738,000 for June last year:"The June va-
lue is thehighest ever recorded for any month. 

In.terms.of volume, June's export trade 
was also exceptional. Average export prices 
for the month were.an estimated 2.1 per cent 
below those for June last year. With the in-
crease in value, the volume was consequently 
about 11.5 per cent greater. 

For the half-year, the total value of ex-
ports - domestic and foreign - amounted to 
$2,019,698;000, down somewhat less than five 
per cent - from $2,121,759,000 for the first 

- half of 1952. Over the'half-year, prices were 
about 3.5 per cent lower than a year-ago, and 

dhere was a decline in volume of about 1.7 
• per cent. 

LOWER TO U.K. 
' 	• 	r 

Domesti c exports in June were-lower in 
value than a year ago to the United  Kingdom, 
but higher to the other  Commonwealth  countries 
as-a whole, to the United States, the-Latin 

"American and Eùropean groups, and to-the group 
of.remaining foreign countries ..  Half-year 
totals were-higher only to the latter group 
besides the United-States, June gains being 
insufficient to offset earlier decreases for 
the-other groups. 

Among the commodities,-there were wide-
spread gains and some sharp decreases. Largest 
gain was in wheat, up about $25,000,000 over 
June 1952. Moderate increases were recorded 
for other grains, alcoholic beverages, news-
print, iron ore, engines and boilers, pas-
senger automobiles and automobile parts, cop-
per, nickel, electrical apparatus, abrasives, 
fertilizers, and ships and vessels, while some 
of the.larger decreases were for farm and 
other maChinery, motor trucks, zinc, pulpwood, 
aircraft and parts. 

EoMestic exports.to the United States in 
 June were.valued at $214,588,000, up from 

$191,483,000 for  June last year but below this 

* * 

ARCTIC'HEALTUSURVEYS:  More than 900 Esk-
imos and 25 whites were given chest x-rays 
to detect tuberculosis during a survey re-- 
cently completed . in  the Western Arctic, the 
Indian Health Services of the federal Health 
Department has reported. 

yeareh-May-value of $220,255,000, and repre-
senting about -52  per centof total exports. 
For the half--year, domestic exports to the 
United  States were up in value to  $1,188,420-
000 as against $1.113,307,000 in the 1452 
period, accounting for nearly.60 per cent of 
all domestic.exports.as  against 53 per cent. 
Both in June and the half-year the increases 
totheihited States were spread mainlythrough 
the . animals-and animal products, wood. and 
paper, iron, non-ferrous metals, non-metallic 
minerals, and chemical products groups. 

June àhipments.to the United  Kingdom - showed 
a smaller decline Ln value from last year than 
in recent months, amounting to $77,026,000 as 
against $84,632000 a year ago. The half-year 
total was $314 i 234,000 compared with $400,- 
976,000 for 1952.'Exports . of agricultural and 
vegetable products and the miscellaneous com-
modities groups were.higher in the month,end 
the latter and animals and animal -products in 
the six months.. • 

COMMONWEALTH 

Ebmestic exports to the other  Commonwealth  
countries totalled higher in June at  $26,521,.-
000 as compared with $18,647,000, markéd-in-
creases being recorded for the Union of South 
Africa, India and Australia, a continued de-
cline for New.Zealand and minor  gains-and  
losses for other smaller markets. In the half-
year, the total for Commonwealth  countries was 
down to $119,695,000 as against $147,417,000 
last year. 

In.contrast with the trend of previous 
months this year, exports.to Latin America 
increased in June to $20,817,000 from $19,- 
952,000 last year, the six-month total stand-
ing at $99,528,000 compared with  $148,330,-
000.  Shipments to Europe rose in value to 
$52,560,000 from $47,102,000 a year ago, large 
increases te the German.  Federal Republic, the 
Netherlands and Switzerland more than off-
setting decreases to Belgium and Luxembourg, 
France, Italy and Nbrway. The half-year total, 
however, remained lower at $174887,000 against 
$191,959,000.  June value for the remaining 
foreign countries totalled $18,993,000, up 
from $13,373,000 last year, the half-year 
aggregate standing at $88,815,000 compared 
with $86,853,000. Major gains in June were to 
Japan, Korea and the Philippines. 

* * * 

Thirty-four  cases of  tuberculosis were 
found among the 927 Eskimos x-rayed. These 
have all been brought to the Charles Càmsell 
Indian Hospital, Edmonton, for treatment. 
Thirty-six other Eskimos were brought out for 
further observation or - for treatment of di-
seases other than tuberculosis. 
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SEA'HARVEST"LOWER: - Cânada's  coastal fisher-
men hauled in 110,283,000 pounds of fish va-
lued at  $7,895,000 in June, a drop of 17.8 per 
cent in quantity and 7.1 per cent in value 
from the June, 1952 catch of 134,102,000 pounds 
valued at $8,497,000. This brought the half-
year total to 380,683,000 pounds valued at 
$23,291,000,.a drop of 38 per cent in landings 
and 11.7 per cent in.landed values.from the 
614,483,000 pounds valued at $26,385,000 land-
ed..in the first six months of last year. 

The Atlantic.Cbast catch was 21.1 per cent 
smaller this June at 92,147,000 pounds as 
against 116,824,000 last year, with the value 
down 7.4 per cent to $5,234;000 from $5,650,- 
000. 

The Pacific Coast catch was five per cent 
bigger this June at 18,136,000 pounds as 
against 17,278,000 a year earlier, but was 
6.5 per cent less valuable at $2,661,000 as 
against $2,847,000. . 

* * * * 

PRICE INDEJURISES:*The  consumer price ih-
dex for.July 2 of 115.4 stood 0.4 per cent 
above the June 1 index of 114.9. This latest 
change was largely due to seasonal increases 
in eggs and fresh fruits and vegetables, Which . 

 were the principal: factors advancing the food 
index from 111.4 to 112.7. 

An increase in the clothing index from 
110.1 to 110,3 was mainly attributable to 
higher quotations for knitting yarns, overalls 
and workshirts. The household operation com-. 
ponent advanced from 116.6 to 117.0, reflect-
ing increases.in coal, gas and household help 
in a number of centres. The shelter index in-
creased from 123.6 to.123.9, following ad-. 
vanceé in both the rent and home-ownership 
sub-groups.. 

* * * 
EMPLOYMENT PEAK:  There was a substantial 
increase in industrial employment at the be-
ginning of June, and the Bureau's *index, at 
188.1 -- a new peak for June -- was 2.5 per 
cent higher than at May 1, and 3.1 per cent 
above June 1, 1952. - The index number of pay-. 
rolls rose 2.9 per cent as compared with May 1 
and was 10 per cent above its level of a year 
earlier. The general figure of per capita« 
earnings.also climbed to a new peak figure of 
$57.70 compared with $57.51 at May 1 and $54,- 
08 a year earlier. 

* * * * 

$3.893,900,000 INVENTORIES:  Total value 
of inventories held by Canadian manufacturers 
at the end of May was $3,893,900,000, up one 
per cent over the April value of $3,857,900,- 
000, and a rise of nearly six per 'cent over 
last year's May total of $3,692,500,000,  ac-
cording to the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. 
Shipments during the month were up four per 
cent from April .and 3.5 per cent from May last 
year. 

MORE.ARMS FOR ALLIES:  Italy and Portugal 
will receive further shipments of Canadian 
Army equipment early in August, Canadian Army 
Headquarters announced on August 4. 

Trucks and wireless equipment are slated 
for these August shipments Which are sponsored 
by the Mutual Aid Agreement of the North At- 

- lantic Organization. 
Fifty-eight Ford 3-ton trucks are being 

sent to Naples for the use of the Italian 
Army the first week in August. This consign-
ment will be made in two shipments: one aboard 
the M.S.:"Cape Miseno" from Montreal and the 
other aboard the M.S.:MKollbryn" from Ham-
ilton. 

The Portuguese Army will receive 240 mili-
tary wireless sets which will be shipped from 
Mbntreal to Lisbon aboard the M.V.:"Polycrest" 
about the middle of August. 

* * * * • 

SERVICES COLLEGES:  Applications for entry 
next September to the three Canadian Services 
Cblleges are sharply up over last year, the 
Department of National Defence has announced. 

This year there were 567 applicants for the 
Colleges at Royal Roads, B.C.:and Kingston, 
Cht., while applications for the Cbllege Mili-
taire Royal de Saint-Jean, Quebec, totalled 
639, of whiéh 407 came.from English-speaking 
applicants and 232 were by applicantsofFrenoh 
origin. 

The total number of firm applications re-
ceived was 1,209, representing a thirty per 
cent increase over the corresponding figure 
of 734 last year. For ontry in September 1953 
there are 295 vacancies. 

* * * * 
WHOLESALE PRICES: 	Wholesale prices in 
Canada moved up 0.7 per cent between May and 
June, but declined 2.1 per cent as compared 
with a year earlier, according to the Bureau's 
monthly report.on prices and price indexes. 
As.compared with May, higher prices were con-
centrated mainly in animal products, al-
though advances were noted in five other major 
groups. 

* * * * 

WHEAT STOCKS'VP:  Stocks of Canadian wheat 
in store or in 'transit in North America at 
July 16 totalled 237,813,000 bushels, an in-
crease of 24.6 per cent over last year's cor-
responding total of 190,809,000 bushels, ac-
cording to the Bureau's weekly statement. 

▪ * * * 

U.N—OBSERVER GROUP;  Lt.-Cbl. S.W.  Thom-
son, DSO, MC, of Salmon Arm, B.C., commanding 

.officer of the Rocky Mountain Rangers (RF), 
has been selected as à member of the United 
Nations Military Observer Group for India and 
Pakistan, Canadian Army Headquarters has an-
nounced. 
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STRATFOREFFESTIVAL;.  (From the Toronto Globe 
and Mail) -- An attendance totalling 97 per 
cent of capacity and box office receipts ap-
proximately $100000'is the remarkable record 
established by the Stratford Shakespeare 
Festival during the first half of its six-
week initial season. By all commercial stand-
ards applied to the theatre, this new Canadian 
entertainment venture noW rates as a "smash 
hit"..The festive has been extended one week 
to August 22. 

There were early factors in the festival's 
favour, including the historical flavour sug-
gested by the Stratford-on-Avon association 
of the Ontario city and Shakespeare's birth-
place, now a leading centre. of Britain's the-
atrical activity. Early announcement of the 
engagement of Tyrone Guthrie as pioducer, and 
Alex Guinness co-starring with the American 
actress, Ikene Worth, also got favourable 
attention through.the length and breadth of 
this continent. • 

WIDE PUBLICITY 

Tburist agencies were alive to the possi-
bilities of this concentration of factors, 
with the result that their publicity reached 
every major daily paper frmntheGulf of Mexico 
to Northern Canada. And when it was found 
that leading drama critics from New York, 
Chicago and other principal United States 
cities wrote long raves for the initial per-
formance, editorial pages as well as news 
columns were opened to discussions of the 
Ontario festival.  

The interesting point of all these re-
actions has been that the festival has never 
been discussed as a novelty. It has found 
acceptance as a welcome variation in mid-
summer theatrical offerings. And while this 
Province benefits from the consequent increase 
in tourist trade, it must be admitted that 
its own promotional work was outdone by the 
widespread enthusiasm of Americans in their 
own country. 

This year's success is already assured. 
But the success was not easily won. Gratifying 
as box office returns have been, they have 
not been sufficient to meet capital expenses, 
and another appeal for funds will be necessary. 
Thpse who will be asked for donations have 
thie advantage of a successful season which 
early donors did not have. 

It was quite a gamble for the J. Arthur 
Bank entertainment interests, for instance, 
to proffer $15,000, especially as they could 

be considered as rivais in the entertainment 

field. But that was the kind of faith these 

early donors had, and we have no doubt that 

the Stratford Festival will continue to get 

the backing it needs without looking to Gov-

ernments. 

NEED MORE'SKILLED WORKERS:  'A narrow con-
cept of apprentice training cannot possibly 
meet the requirements and conditions of today 
in Cânada's expanding industries, the Canadian 
Director of Training, Mr..A..W.:Ckawford. said 
at the First North American ConCerence on 
apprenticeship in San Diego, California, on 
August 5. 

This did not mean,hesaid, that apprentice-
ship. was no longer required, but it did in-
dicate - that the conception. of apprenticeship 
as a period of four to five yeari' service 
under contract with.am individual employer 
for young people between 16 and 21 years of 
age was outmoded ..  This idea  must be replaced 
by a conception broader than any devised in 
the past and capable of periodic adjustments 
to ffieet new conditions, 

TRAINING PLAN 

Mr. Crawford said that training for oc-
cupations which required a high degree of 
skill plus technical information could best 
be given by a combination of superViSed train-
ing on the job which was closely related to 
training in technical schools. If this co-
operative effort was to succeed employers must 
provide adequate opportunities for training 
on the job and encourage the apprentices to 
attend classes during their spare time as 
well as in working hours. He said that unions 
must concern themselves with present and fu-
ture requirements for skilled workers and do 
all they could to develop and maintain high 
standards of production and workmanship. Tech-
nical schools for their part must provide 
post-employment training, as well as pre-
employment training, which would be directly 
related to training on the job and for which 
credit could be given. 

Mr. Crawford added that a good start had 
been made in apprenticeship traininginClnada, 
but that we had a long way to go before we 
.acquired a modern system of apprenticeship 
training capable of meeting the needs of our 
rapidly expanding and changing economy. 

The San Diego meeting marks-the  first time 
in history that a North American conference 
on apprenticeship has been held. 

The need for more apprenticeship training 
is particularly urgent in Canada where the 
demand for skilled workers has soared in the 
postwar years as a result of economic ex-
pansion. 

* * 

Canadian output of electric energy climbed 
;11 per cent in 1951 to 54,851,844,000 kilowatt 
hours from 48,493,718,000 in 1950 and was 28,- 
338,000,000 kilowatt hours or almost 94 per 
cent above the 1939 output, according to the 
annual report on central electric stations by 
the Dominion  Bureau of Statistics. 
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TRAIN POLLING BOOTH:  Hanover, August 4 -- 
Germans and other continentals witneSsed a 
strange and unusual example of Canadian  demo-
cracy in action today as a polling . booth.  for 

, Canadian servicemem opened promptly .atçra.m. 
aboard a civilian passenger express train 

' speeding over the rails from Hanover to the 
German port of Bremerhaven. On board was a 
service draft of some 50 soldiers homeward 
bound. 

. 	. 

JUNE CHEQUES $11, 671, 224,000 	Value of 
cheques  cashed in 35 clearing centres  across 
Canada climbed nearly 11 per cent in June to 
$11,671,224,000 from $10,524,543,000 in the 
corresponding month last year. This raised 
the cumulative total for the  first six months 

of 1953 to $67,259,354,000, close to 13 per 
cent above the $59,674,597,000 for the like 
1952 period. Gains were shown.in all five 
econoMic areas both in June and the half-year 
period. 

* * * * 

Both in quantity and value lobsters are 
the most  important catch of Prince Edward 
Island fishermen and in 1951 they omned 382,- 
745 lobster traps.valued at $1,193,200. That 
year over half of the fishing fleet and.more 
than four-fifths of the fishermen went lobster 
fishing, landing.8,342,000 pounds with a mar-
ket value of $2,227,200. This was nearly 31% 
of the total quantity of sea-fish landed and 
over 69% of the total value. 

* * * * * 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

1 

THE.FTEŒZIEUELECT/ON;:The.  Liberal Govern-
ment headed by Prime Minister Louis  S.  St. 
Laurent Waa returned to power in the federal 
election'held on August 10. 

In the 'élection results announced an August 
12, which,'due to close votes in some ridings 
are sïll'subject to  revision, the Government 
had won 171 of the 265 seats.in.the abuse of 
Commons, the Progressive Conservative party 
led•by Mk. George•Etew had won 50, the C.C.F.: 
Party under Mk..M.J....Coldwell, 23, the Social 
Credit Party under.Mk. Solon Low, 15, with the 
balance taken by Independents 3, Independent 
Labour 2, and Liberal Labour 1. 

The Communist, or Labour Progressive Party, 
with  100 candidates,  did not win or come close 
ta victory in a single riding. All 100 lost 
their election deposits.' 

Although the 171 seats-.  reported at this 
date to'have - been won by the Government Were 
22 fewer than.  the  193 won hy; theliberals in 
the 1949 eleciion,  the  resUlt was held by the 
press to be a conclusive "victory for the Li-
berals who have been.in office for 18 years. 
This . was.the fifth successive election won by 
thetiberal Party , a record number of.success-
ive.victories by any party in Canada. 

• Comparatively few.seats changed.hands.im-
the nation-wide voting. 'Every member  of  the 
St. Laurent Cabinet was.re-elected-to.his seat 
in the House of Commons. All.sitting party 
leaders.were.returned by.comfortable.majori-
ties in their respective ridings, Mr. St. 
Laurent by the largest margin in all Canada - 
nearly 20,000 -  in  QUebec East. 

.Three women were elected, the largest nilm-
ber ever to have been.elected - at one tiMe to . 
the'House of . .Commons. They are, Mrs. Ellen 
Fairclough, PC,  re-elected in Hamilton West; 
Mrs. Ann Shipley, Liberal, Timiskaming, and 
Miss Sybil Bennett, PC, Halton, Ont. Miss 
Margaret Aitken, PC, was reported defeated by. 

 anly.36 votes in York4hamber and a recount was 
held to bé likely.in this riding. .: 

Incomplete.returns, 36 ; 356 . out of 40,575 
polls, showed on August 12 that 48 per cent  
of the votein the election went to the li-
berals, 31 per cent to the Progressive Con-
servatives, .12 per.cent ta the C.C.F..and 9 -  
per cent to the others. 

Ch the basis.of these incomplete returns 
the national vote totalled 5,230,469, as com-
pared with 5,848,766 cast  in. the  1949'election 
WhentheLiberals obtained 50 pet cent of them. 

(Continued on P. 4) 
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812 MILLION BUSHELS OF GRAIN MARKETED 

• 

19 52- 5 3 RECORD:  "The crop year  1952-53 
ended on July 31, 1953, and I can report 12 
months of unprecedented achievement in the 
handling and marketing of Western grain," 
•stated the Minister of Trade and Commerce, 
Mr..Hbwe, on August 7. "It is very gratifying 
that the record 1952 crop which followed the 
large crop of 19 51 has been accompanied by the 
extremely heavy movement of grain from farms 
into country elevators and into consumption 
in Canada and abroad. The results are attri-
buted to excellent co-operatioà:.of effort on 
the part of all agencies involved-in the hand-

-ling of grain from farm to seaboard and in 
merdhandizing grain." 

According to preliminary statistics, pro-
ducers in the Prairie Provinces marketed 812 
million buàhels of grain during the 12 month 
period ended July 31, 1553,  and final figures 
will probably total 825to 830 million buShels.. 
This is the largest volume of grain ever de-
livered-by producers in the Prairie Provinces 
within the period of a single crop year. Pro-
ducers marketings in 1952-53 exceeded the 
record marketings of 1951-52 by some 90 mil-
lion bushels.. 

Preliminary figures of exports ofall grains 
and flaxseed, including wheat in the form 
of flour, amounted to 582 million.bushels. 
This is an all-time record, exceeding the 
previous record establiahed in 1951-52 by 77 
million bushels. EXports of Wheat.and flour 

* * 

were 385 million bushels.as  compared with 356 
million bushels in 1951-52. A startling in-
crease is recorded in exports of barley  for 
the crop year just ended. Exports of barley 
amounted to 119 million bushels as compared 
with 70 million bushels in the previous crop 
year. 

Exports of.oats were 65 million-bushels 
as compared with 69 million bushels in the 
previous year. Exports of rye and flaxseed 
were well in excess of the exports in the 
previous crop year. 

During the crop year, there was a very 
wide distribution of Canadian grain .exports 
among the world consuming markets. The wheat 
exports were yery large to the UhitedKingdom, 
Western Europe, Asia and record exports of 
wheat and flour to the Caribbean area and 
South America were recorded. •A particularly 
interesting pattern of barley exports was 
established in 1952-53. Western  Germany was 
the largest buyer of Canadian barley followed 
by Japan,  United States, Korea, Belgium and 
The Netherlands. 

Record farm deliveries of grain and record 
exports called for an unusually large movement 
of grain within Canada itself. The railways 
moved 742 million bushels of grain out of 
country elevators. This compares with 672 
million buXhels shipped from country elevators 
in the preceding crop year. 

* * * 

CROPS - GENERALLY'HEAVY.:*With  few exceptions 
moisture supplies.are'ample throughout the 
Prairie Provinces and over wide areas suffi-
cient is available to  carry crops to maturity, 

.the Bureau of Statistics reported on Amsust 
6. Despite a late start, recent weather con-
ditions have promoted rapid crop development, 
particularly in Manitoba and Saskatchewan. - 

 In Alberta the weather has been cool during 
the past week mnd .  the stage of maturity of 
crops is still behind normal Un many sections. 
Stands of crops are generally.heavy through-
out the Prairies with warmer weather being 
the major requirement to ensure realization 
of current favourable prospectsrunw existing 
in mosr areas. Hirvestingof fall-seeded grains 
ià well  advanced in southern Manitoba and 
should-be general in most other areas within 
the next week. - Some wheat and coarse grains 
have been swathed in southern Manitoba. Hail 
damage has been severe to date in Alberta with 
lighter losses occurring in the other two 
Provinces. Heavy rust infection is reported 
from some points in southern Manitoba with 
durums and late-seeded crops being particular-
ly affected. Further development of rust and 
its spread to other areas will depend on wea-
ther conditions.during the next few weeks. 

WHEAT 'EXPORTS: 'Exports .o f wheat as grain 
in line amounted to 39,000,000 bushels, down 
from the May total of 41,700,000, but narrowly 
above last year'S June shipmentsof 38, 330,000. 
This broUght the cumulative total for the 
first 11-months of the current crop year to 
288,800,000 bushels, some 8.4 per cent.greater 
than the 266,400,000 bushels exported during 
the same-pericid of 1951-52. 

Preliminary customs returns indicate that 
exports of Wheat flour in tennsofwheat during 
June amounted to 5,900,000 bueihels, someWhat 
higher than the previous month's 4,800,000, 
but lower than the June, 1952 total of  6,-
100,000  bushels. Total exports of Wheat flour 
in terms of Wheat equivalent.for the August-
June period of the current crop year, at 51,- 
700,000 buShels, exceeded by 11  percent the 
adjusted figure of 46,500,000 exported in the  
saine  period of 1951-52. 

Some 84,200,000 bushels of wheat, or 29 
per cent o£ this year's August-June exports, 
went to the United  Kingdom. 

* * * * 

From September 1949 to  the endof 1952, 
210,207 television sets were sold in Canada 
for $96,127,373.. 
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'RECORD 'HALF-YEAR IMPORT TRADE 

JUNE EXPORT  SURPLUS:   Canada's commodity 
import trade during June continued at near-
record levels, down moderately  from Mfay!s all-
time peak value but sharply.above that for 

Ile June last year, making a record value for the 
 firsrhalf-year, according to preliminary sum-

mary figures for the  month released on August 
10 by the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. For 
the first.time this year, however, Canada had 
a small.export surplus, as total commodity 
exports climbed Ln June to a monthly peak va-
lue, exceeding slightly the.high import value. 

$6,800,000 SURPLUS 

Total imports in  June had an estimated va- 
lue of $409,300,000, down from $422,200,000 
in May but more than 26 per cent above last 
year's June value of $324,300,000. Total ex-
ports - domestic , and foreign - were.at the 
record figure of $416,100,000, the month's 
trade thus yielding an export surplus of $6,- 
800,000. This surplus compares with one of 
$54;500,000 for June last year and an import 
surplus of $44,600,000 two years ago. 

In-the half-year ended June, commodity.im-

ports.reached an estimated.aggregate value 
of $2;221,200,000, nearly 14 per cent above 

' the cumulative value of $1;950,300,000 for the 
first half of 1952 and substantially above.the 
previous six-month peak of $2,102,400,000 in 

1951. Total exports for the  period were down 
in value to $2,019,700,000 compared to  $2,-
120,100,000  last year but well above.the cor-
responding 1951 value of $1,762,600,000. There 

was.thus.an  import balance for the half-year 

of $2D1500,000.as against an export balance 

of $169,800,000'a year ago and an import ba-

lance of $339,800,000 in 1951. 

« Commodity imports from the United States 

in June rose about 29 per cent to an estimated 

value of $304,700,000 as compared with $235, - 

* * 

300,000 a year.earlier. Total exports Ln the 
month were also higher at $218,200,000 as 
against $194,500,000, the import balance-in-
creased , to $86;500,000 compared to $40,800,000 
last year. In the six months, imports were 
about. 15 percent higher Ln value at  $1,679,-
800,000  (nearly 76 per cent of total imports) 
as against $1,457,800,000. Half-year total 
exports to the United-States rose more moder- 
ately to $1,209,600,000 from $1,132,800,000. 
The cumulative import balance thus increased 
to $470,200,000 Ln comparison with $325,000,- 
000 last year. 

IMPORTS FROM U.K. 

Imports  from ehe:Uhited Kingdom during June 
continued the upward trend of the previous 
five months, rising to an estimated  $42,700,-
000  compared to $31,600,000 last year and 
bringing  the  half-year total:..to $219,100;000 
as against $161,400,000 for 1952. Total ex-
ports to the United Kingdom were down to $77, - 
3D0,000 in June compared to $83,000,000 a year 
ago, but were well above. the levels prevailing 
for a considerable period before May. In the 
six Months exports to the United Kingdom drop- 
ped to $315,800,000 from  $401,100,000. The  
traditional export balance was thus down for 
June to $34,600,000 from $51,500,000. and for 
the half-yeartoln6,700,000 compared to  $239,-
700,000  

Estimated value of imports.  from other 
Commonwealth countries w.as.up slightl*.  in 
June to $17,100,000 from $16,800,000 a year 
ago, but down in  the  half year-to $76,300,000 
from $91,800,000.  Imports  from all foreign 
countries other.than thelinited States rose 
moderately in June to $44,800,000 from  $40,-
6.00,000  last'year, and were slightly higher 
in the half-year.at an estimated $246,000,000 
compared to $239;300,000. 

* 
WORLD WHEAT ' SUPPLIES:  Supplies of wheat 
remaining on or about July 1 ehis year in the 
four major exporting  countries-  for  export and 
carryover at the end of their respective crop 
years amounted to 1,188,500,000'bushels, down 
75;750,000 bushels from June 1 total of 1,- 
264,000,000, but more than double the 5F,6,- 
800,000 bushels available at the same time a 
year ago, according to the July issue of the 
Bureau's monthly wheat review .  

This year's July 1 supplies were held as 
follows, with last year's figures in brackets: 
United States, 578,500,000 (254,400,000) bu-
shels; Canada, 404,600,000  (260,100,000);  
Argentina, 134,200;000 (1,800,000);  and  Aust-
ralia, 71,200,000 (50,500,000). Estimates 
for both years include.on-farm  stocks as  well 
as those in commercial positions. 

Based on conditions at July 1, the United 
States wheat crop is officially forecast at  

1,175,000,000 bushels, some nine per cent 
smaller than the 1952 crop of 1,291,000,000 
bushels but nearly eight per cent larger than 
the  10-year average of 1,089,000,000. 

* * * * 
NICKEL KUM .  PLENTIFUL  The Minister of 
Defence Production, Mr. HOwe, announced on 
August 6 further  relaxation of controls on 
certain nickel-bearing materials and on sul 7 

 phur. By agreement betWeen  the  Department of 
Dèfence Production and the producers and di-
stributors of suéh materials, the sale of 
nickel-bearing stainless-'steèl, 
steels, and nickel-bearing- copper and alumi-
num alloys produced in Canadi:wasrestricted 
for specific end-uses with a . view to conserv-
ing the supply of nickel. These restrictions 
are lifted. This action is the result of the 
improvement in the nickel supply.situation. 
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THE . FEDERAL'ELECTION 

Following. is the party standing as of 
August 12, with comparison of the 1949 result: 

Elected 	 1953 1949 

Lib 	... 	  171 	193 
PC 	  50 	41 
CCF 	 , 23 	13 
'Sc 	 15 	10 
Ind  	3 	4 
Ind-L  	2 	1 
L-Lab  	1 	0 

Ibtals 	  265 	262 

The following  table shows the party  stand-
ings  by Provinces: 

• co ne 	 . 	. 
L. 	 e 	WI 	 wegae 

2 2 & 	e 	;-ei 
ci  

Lib. 	. 171 7 3 10 7'66 51 8 5 4 8 2 
PC ...  5001  1 3 4 32 3 1  230   
CCF ...  2300  1 0 0 1  311  0 7 0 
SC .... 15 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 11 4 0 
Ind. ...  300  0 0 3 0 0 0 0 0 0 
Ind.-L.. ' 200  0 0  20  0 • O. 0 0 0 
L-Lab. .  100  0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 

Total .. 265 7 4 12 10 75 85 14 17 17 22 2 
* * * * 

CANAIMU:S.. PIPELINE;  'Simultaneouà an-
nouncements were made on August 12 in Ottawa 
and Washington  of the satisfactory conclusion 
of negotiations Which have  been  under way for 
the past yearby the Cànadian and United States 
Governments of plans for the construction 
by the United States Axmy  Corps of Engineers 
of an 8-inch  petroleum products pipeline from 
Haines,nearSkagway, in Alaska, through north-
western British Cbliimbia and Yukon Territory 
to Fairbanks, Alaska. 

The pipeline  will play an important part 
in meeting the military requiremeilts for an 
assured supplyofpetroleum products for forces 
based in Alaska: In addition to meeting the 
United States military needs the pipeline 
will also be available to fill Cànadian mi-
litary. requirements in the Nérthwest. When 
the line is not required for military purposes 
civilian needs will ,  be satisfied. The total 
cost of the project is estimated at about 
$40 million Of which about $12 million will. 
be  spent on the Canadian section. 

The pipeline will follow the route of the 
'Haines  Oit-off"--the  military road Which runs 
from Haines to Haines Junction, a point on 
the Alaska Highway. From there it will follow 
the Alaska Highway to Fairbanks. The length 
of the pipeline in Càmadian territory is 284 
miles. 

Arrangements for the right-of-way for the 
Canadian section of the pipeline are being  

(CAI:B.-August 14, 1953) 

made by the Canadian Cbvernment. Title to the 
right-of-way will remain with the Province of 
British . Cb lumbi a  and  wi th  Canada. The British  
Columbia  Gévernment is co-operating. in the 
project by making available the Provincial 
.Crown lands involved. It is contemplated dnat 
the United States will be given an easement 
for the right-of-way for a minimum of 20 years 
after which the arrangement may be reviewed 
by either country if desired. 

* * * * 

NEW AUTO BUYING UP 28 P.C.: 	Close to 
$700,000,000 was spent on purchases of new 
motor vehicles in Canada in the first  ail  
months of this year, an increase of 28 per 
cent over last year's corresponding total, 
according totherbminion Bilreau of Statistics. 

Sales of new motor vehicles in the half-
year period numbered 274,039 retailed for 
$687,883;412 as compared with 212,566 sold 
for $538,433,773. 

New passenger car sales in the January-June 
period soared to 214,054 units valued at $538,- 
712,766 as against 155,353 valued at $391,- 
950,362, while June sales were 37,013 units 
valued at $93,319,420 compared with 32,876, 
at $80, 586, 447. 

* * * * 

WATCHFUL OF EVENTS:  "The end of hostili-
ties in Korea for. which we are thankful has 
raised the question to be asked as to whether 
our industrial and national expansion will 
continue. Lthink you can be assured that it 
will," the Minister  of Labour,  Mk. M.F.:Gregg, 
said to the 69th  Convention of the Trades and 
Labour Cbngress of Canada, in Ottawa, on Aug-
ust 13. 
. "The conflict in ideologies in the world 
today has certainly not been resolved with  the 
end of.hostilities in Kérea. We must now keep 
careful watch on the events which . are to fol-
low. In doing so, we cannot afford to let down 
our guard for one minute. 

"Our defence programme.must„therefore, 
continue. But, even if this were not so, the 
potentialities of Cànada's natural resources 
are so great that there will be mighty peace-
ful tasks for this generation-and many to come 
in bringing about their development." 

* * * * 

AIR .  ATTACHE: Wing Commander E.L.: (Wally) 
Wri7i717,-Zre.  29, of St. John, N.B.; and -Went- 
real, P.Q.; has been appointed Naval, Military 
and Air Attaché to Belgium, and also Air 
Attaché to Norway .and Denmark, Air Force 
Headquarters announced August 13. 

* . * * * 

CIVIL DEFENCE:  An agreement whereby the 
federal Government will share with.British 
Columbia the cost of standardizing fire hose 
connections and couplings as à civil defence 
measure has just been signed in Ottawa. 
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JET ' SQUADRONS FOR 1C1710 -  Op erati on . "Le ap 
Frog Four", which will.see.three RCAF F-86 
jet squadrons fly  the  Atlantic to their new 
NATO base at BadenSoellingen, Germany, will 
get under way August 27; weather permitting, 
it was announced on August 12 by Air Force 
Headquarters. Their arrival will complete the 
overseas.deployment of the 12.squadrons Pro-
mised to NATO by  Canada,  well ahead of sched-
ule. 

The squadrons will be 414, from Bàgotville, 
P.Q., commanded by SfL J,F,Allén, .35 ;  of 
Nanton, Alta.; 422 from Uplands, Cht., com-
manded by S/L W.J. Buzza, 31, of Hamilton, 
Cht. ; and 444. from St. Hilbert,  P.Q. commanded 

by S/L E.R.: (Gene) Héggtveit, 32, of Ottawa. 
lesk.Forée commander for Leap Frog Four 

will.be Wing Commander D.G.: (aid) Malloy, 
DFC, 35, of Halifax, former commanding officer 
of RCAF  Station  , Uplands, who now is Staff 
Officer Cperations for the new Ming. Commander 
at Baden-Soellingen, where the Wing will be 
based, is Group Càptain R.S.:Turnbull, DFC, 
AFC, DEM of Saskatoon,  Sask. The Wing will be 
known as Nb. 4 RCAF Fiàhter Wing. 

IN TWO . PHASES 

The operation, which involves elements of 
Air Defence Command and Air Transport Command, 
will be carried out in two phases. Phase one, 
commencing August 12 and running for apprOxi-
mately ehree weeks, will see  North  Star . trans-
ports of ATC airlifting  the  groundcrews of the 

 ehree squadrons ahead of the  fighter aircraft. 
Each Sabre squadron will proceed from its 

own base to RCAF Station Goose .Bay, Labrador, 
in time to leave there August 27. Route  of the 

 trans-Atlantic hop will remain  the  same as the  
preceding three Leap FÉog operations: from 
Goose  Bay  to Bluie  West I, in Greenland; Kef-
lavik, in Iéeland; Kinloss, in Scotland ,  and 
ehen to Baden-Soellingen, 

As well as airlifting the majority of the  
ground personnel to Baden - Soellingen, the 
North Stars will precede the fiàhters to each 
étopping point loaded with a cross-section of 
groundcrews from Sll trades. This  is to pro-
vide the squadrons with ground servicing by 
eheir own ground crews Who are familiar with 
the  aircraft  and- the pilots. 

The preceding Leap Frog operations began 
with Nb. 1 which was the first trans-Atlantic 
fliàht by RCAF jet aircraft. It involved Nb. 
439 Squadron Which flew from Uplands in June, 

1952 to  North  Luffenham, in England. Nb 2 saw 
three more squadrons cross the Atlantic to 
Grostenquin, France in October, 1952. Nb. 3, 
carried out in March of this year, involved 

three more Sabre squadrons which crossed to 
Zweibrucken. Germany.. 

With the arrival of No. 4 Wing at Baden-
Soellingen, the RCAF will have completed the 

shift overseas of its NATO.unité. Three fight- 

(C.W.B..August 14, 1953) 

er wings will be on the Continent,  with a 
fourth.in England, scheduled to 'move across 
to a NATO  base  on the  Continent in 1954..There 
is also.an Air Materiel Base in England:Which 
provides logistic: support for the Tighter 
wings, ; 

	

t • 	• • 5 * 5,5... 	•• • 
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MUSING:PROGRESS:  The  1953 uPaWing»,in . new 
residential construction continuee in June, 
with  the  numbers of new dwelling units started 
and completedinCanada in  the  first six monehs 
of this year up substantially4r6m—the 1952 
totala and alsO above thetprevimiS pealé rfi-
gures  of 1951. Half-year starts were aleat 
33 per-cent better than last:year at'i46. i 746 
against 35,291, a gain  of 11,455  units, while 
completions were.higher'W1.1451 or more than 
39 per cent at 39,491 against 28;340. 

The outlook for continued gains in new 
residential construction in the second half 
of 1953 was good at  the end of June with  62,-
791  new dwelling units under construction 
across the country, 8,506 units or nearly 17 
per cent more than  the  50,285 under construc-
tion on the same  date -  last  year, end a.larger 
number than  the  previous peak of 58,615 under 
construction on June 30, 1951. The number 
under construction at mid-year was hiàher ehan 
a year earlier in every province. 

Starts and completions were higher in the 
six months in all provinces except New Bruns-
wick, where completions were lower. 

* * * * 
STORE 'SALES RISE:  Canada's department 
stores had estimated dollar sales of $442,-
669,000 in the first half of 1953, an increase 

of 5.1 per cent over the preceding year's 
corresponding total of $421,170,000, accord-
ing to the Bureau's monthly report. The june 
value was up 1.2 per cent to $77,946,000 as 
compared with $77,007,000. At the end of May 
inventories were evaluated at $234,504.000, 
or 19.6 per cent more than a year ago. 

* * 5 * 

RECORD CANAL- TRAFFIC:  Freight traffic 
through Canadian canals soared.again in June, 
according to the Bureau's monthly summary. The 
month's total was 4,628,127 tons as compared 
with the previous high of 4,402,774 tons in 
May and 4,127,904  in-the  same month last year. 
During the navigation period to the end of 
June the tonnage of freight was 12,338,000 
tons as compared with 10,785,000 a year ear-
lier, an increase of 14.4 per cent. 

* * * * 

Canada's domestic exports to Korea were 
valued at $9,930,000 in the  first six months 
of 1953, more than 63 times the 1952 half-year 
total of $157,000. 
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(C.W.B. August 14, 1953) 

TUNA-CUP  MATCH  The International Tuna 
Cup Match at Wedgeport, Nova Scotia, September 
9, 10 and 11 will have the biggest field of 
entries in its history, the Nova  Scotia  Bureau  
of Information has announced. Teams have en-

tered from Argentina, Brazil,.the British 

Commonwealth,  Chile, Cuba, France, Mexico, 

the Netherlands, Scandinavia, theLhited States 

and Venezuela. 

* * * * 

Between. 1938 and 1950 the.proportion of 

Canada's net value of commodity production 

accounted for by Primary industries declined 

from 41.8to.31.6  percent,  While the pro-

portion accounted for by secondary industries 

rose from 58.2 to 68.4 per cent, 

The average cost per kilowatt hour of dom-
estic electric service was lowest in 1951 in 
"Manitoba at 1.18 cents and. highest.in  the 
Yukon and Northwest Territbries at 6.45 cents. 
In Ontario it was 1.25 cents; in OUebec, 1 - 
91; in British Columbia, 2.25; in Newfound-

land, 2.41; in Nova  Scotia, 3.12; in Alberta, 

 3.16; in Saskatchewan,  3.70; and in New Bruns-
wick, 4.23. For all Canada the average was 
1.65 cents. 

* * * * 

From January 1, 1950, to March 31 of this 
year Canada shipped $318,911,583 worth of 
defencaequipment.and supplies to  North  Atlan-
tic Treaty Nations under the Defence Appropri-
ation Art. 

* * * * 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

SECOND LARGEST CelPS:  Canadian farmers 
may harvest in 1953 the second largest crops 
of Wheat, barley and rye on.record, according 
to forecasts by the.Dominion Bureau of Stati-
stics on the baiis of yields indicated at 
August 1. Indicated average yields per acre 
in 1953 for all crops covered.in-this release 
are.well above the long-time averages, but 
with the exception of winter Wheat, fall.rye, 
flaxseed and mixed grains are belo* those of 
1952, the Bureau of StatisticsmportedAugust 
17. 

Realization of the 1953 yieldand  production  
forecasts is dependent to an even greater 
extent than usual on favourable weather.con-
.ditions being maintained until harvesting is 
completed. With the exception of fall-sown 
crops, very little grain harvesting had been 
started by August 1, and current production 
forecasts may, therefore, be subject to signi-
ficant revisions in the 1iiht of actual har-
vesting resultà. . 

Canada's 1953"wheat crop, currently fore-
castat603,800,000 bushels, will, if realized, 
be second only to last year's record crop 
of 687,900,000 and almost 43 per cent above 
the ten-year (1943-1952) average of 423,530,-
000. Production of the size indicated at Aug-
.ust 1.would make  this  the second successive 
crop in excess of 600,000,000 buihels and the  

third successive crop exceeding the half-
billion bushel level. Wheat crops exceeding 
500,000;000 bushels have been harvested in 
Canada only four times prior to 1951 -- 1928. 
1939, 1940 and 1942. Much of this year's.crop 
is immature and susceptible to frost damage 
and other hazards, and will require an extend-
ed period of warm, dry weather to fulfil cur-
rent prospects. • 

The indicated decrease in production of the 
1953 wheat crop from last year's record level 
is largely attributable,to lower yields of 
spring wheat. This year's crop of spring 
wheat, forecast at 577,800,000 bushels, is 
being-harvested from a seeded.area estimated 
at 24,800,000 acres yielding an indicated 
23.3 bushels per acre. In 1952 the spring 
Wheat crop was estimated at a record 667,100,- 
000 bushels, yielding  an average of 26.3 bu-
shels per acre on a seeded area of 25,300,000 
acres. 

.In the  Prairie Provinces  the.Wheat crop is 
forecast.at 574,000,000 bushels as against 
last year's record of 664,000,000. The anti-
cipated average yield per seeded acre in the 
Prairie Provinces is 23.3 bushels, with Man-
itoba averaging 22.6; Saskatchewan, 22.7; and 
Alberta, 25.1 bushels per seeded acre. Pro-
duction in Saskatchewan, the major wheat-
producing Province, is placed at.365,000,000 

(Continued on P. 3) 
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'HIGH'INTEREfTe-BONDS:*TWMânister  id Fi-
nance, Mk:.Ebuglas Abbott,-announcedbn-August 
18-that an'Eighth Series of Canadian-Savings 
Bonds will go on sale on October  19. "The bonds 
will.be dated November 1, 1953, and will ma-
ture twelve years.later on NOvember 1, 1965. 

' The bonds will pay a full 3M% interest each 
year to maturity.and will carry 12'annual 
interest coupons. 'They will be offered for 
sale at a price of 100%'up to-November 16, 
1953. 

Canada Savings Bonds are available in 
denominationsnf $50,'$100,'$500, $1,000'.and 
$5,000.and must be registered in an indivi- 
•dual's name, either adult or minor..This reg-. 
istration gives protection against•bonds being 
lost, stolen or destroyed. 

For the first.time Canada Savings Bonds 
will be available in fiilly-registered.form 
denominationsof$500, $1,000 and $5,000, Thnse 
Who buy these-denominations in fully-regi-
stered form will receive.their interest pay-
ments annually-by cheque. Coupon  registered 
bondsandfully=registered.bonds will be inter-
changeable at any time. 

The Eighth , Series will retain other fami-
liar features of previous issues, including 
the privilege of redemption at full face value 
plus interest. Canada Savings Bonds of all  
issues can be cashed at 100% and earned in-
terest at any time at any bank in Canada. 

Mr. Abbott-pointed out that a 3N% interest 
rate for a bond which can be cashed at full 
face.value plus earned interest, at any time 
makes it necessary to limit the amount that 
can be owned by any one person.and that the 
limit.for holdings in any one name remains at 
$5,000. 

O 0 00 

RECORD  PAYROLLS:  Industrial employment 
at June 1 reached a new high for the.time of 
year, while both payrolls and average weekly 
wages and salaries climbed to all-time peaks, 
according to the Bureau's monthly report on 
employment and payrolls. The general index 
number of industrial employment for June 1 
stood at 188:2, a rise of 2.5 per cent from 
May, and a gain of 3.1 per cent over June last 
year. The payrolls index climbed.to 462.7 from 
450.0 at May 1, and 420.2 at June 1 last year, 
while average weekly wages-and salaries ad-
vanced to $57:73 from $57,52 a month earlier, 
and $54.08 à year ago. 

▪ * * * 

LABOUR BOARD CHAIRMAN:  The Minister of 
Labour has announced that Mk. C. Rhodes Smith, 
Q.C.. .Chairman of the Restrictive Trade Prac 
tices  Commission,  has been appointed Chairman 
of the Canada Labour Relations Board. He suc-
.ceeds Hon.. G„B. O'Connor,. Chief Justice'of 
Alberta, who was chairman of the Board since 
its inception in 1948. Mr..Smith also will 
retain-his post as head of the Restrictive 
Trade Practices Commission. 

AUTO SHIPMENTS . UP 18:5 P. C.,.: 	Canadian 
factories.shipped 50,590 motor vehicles during 
May, 7,900 or 18.5 per cent more than the 42,- 
690 shipped in the same month last year, for 
a total of 233:798 in the-first five-months of 
this year, a gain of 43;311 or more than 22 
per cent over..the 190,487 vehicles shipped in 
the like period of 1952: 

Shipments of vehicles imported from the 
United States were up to'3,728 in May and 
14,-996 in the . five,months from 2,356 and 8,049 
in the corresponding periods of last year. 
Shipments of British-made vehicles comprised 
2,983 passenger  cars and 101 trucks and buses 
in May, a drop from 4,074 cars and 268 trucks 
and buses in the same month a year earlier, 
while the five-month total was higher for 
autos at 12,337 against 10,801-but lower for 
trucks and buses at 496 against.1,412. 

The month's shipments.of made-in-Canada 
vehicles included 45,484 for sale in Canada, 
up from 36,683 in  May  last year, and 5,106 for 
export, down from 6,007 a year earlier. In  the 
five months, exports were-down to 26;425'from 
42,151 véhicleà,-while domestic Shipments were 
!:lp to'  207,373 from 148,336,  with higher-ship-
ments in each of the five-months this year. 

* 	a 

ARMS FOR ALLIES:  Loaded . with Canadian Army 
equipment and headed for Italy, Portugal and 
Denmark, three ships will sail from St. Law-
rence ports in the'coming three weeks, Army 
Headquarters announced on August 14. 

'The arms consignments, which include wire-
less equipment, 3.7 inch anti-aircraft guns, 
trucks, 17-pounder self-propelled anti-tank 
guns and spare parts for other types of mili-
tary equipment, are being Shipped to the  North 
Atlantic Treaty countriesunderCànades agree-
ment to extend mutual aid, 

* * * * 

AID FOR GREECE...The  Department of External 
Affairs announced on August 17 that a Royal 
Canadian Air Force plane was being made avail-
able to fly emergency supplies to the stricken 
areas àf Gkeece. The supplies of meat, sugar, 
camp.-cots, Sheets, pillowcases and soap,. whiCh 
were donated by the Canadian Red Cross Society, 
were to be distributed in Gkeece by the Greek 
Red Cross. • 

The Canadian Embassy in Gkeece already had. 
conveyed.to  the Gkeek authorities the sympathy 
of the Canadian Gbvernment and people in con-
hection with the disastrous earthquakes  in the 
Ionien Islands. The situation was being kept 
under close review on the basis of reports 
from the Red Cross and the Canadian EMbassy. 

* * * * 

Between 1941 and 1951 the number of-eating 
places in Canada increased by 57% to• 13,832 
from. 8,821, and total sales climbed 244% to 
$451,500,000 from $131,200,000. 
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SECOND LARGEST CROP 

bushels as against last year's record 435,- 
000,000. This year's crop is also below that 
of 1952 in Alberta and Manitoba .where. pro-
duction is forecast at 159,000,000 and 50,-
000.000  buslhels, respectively, compared.with 

172,000,000 and 57,000,000 last- year. Relati-
vely small quantities of winter.Wheat are in-
cluded in the spring.wheat estimates for the 
Prairie Provinces. 

Production of oats for grain in 1953 is 
forecast at 402,300,000 bushels, .well.below 
làst year's 466,800,000, with decreases in 
both seeded acreage and average yield contri-
buting to this year's smaller indicated crop .  

The 1953 barley crop, seeded on a record 
area estimated at 8,900,000  acres, is forecast 
at 283,200,000 bushels, slightly below last 
year's record outturn of 291,400,000 buShels.. 

As a result of a fairly substantial in-
crease in the  area seeded to fall rye and 
indicated higher yields in the major producing 
areas over those of 1952, Cànada's 1953 crop 

of fall and spring rye combined is forecast. 
at 29;700,000 bushels, second only to •  the 
record 32,400,000 harvested in 1922. 

FLAXSEED CROP 

This year's flaxseed.crop, forecast at 
11, 200,000 bushels, is -1,800,000 below the 

19 52 level, with the decrease.mainly attri-
butable to smaller seeded acreages  in  each of 

the flax-producing provinces. 
Cànada's 1953 crop of mixed:grains, grown 

. chiefly. in Eastern Canada, is forecast at 

59,700,000 bushels as against 63,200,000 in 

1952.  . 
The  production of the principal grain.crops 

in Canada in 1953 is forecast, in bushels, 

as- follows, with the 19 52 figures within 

brackets: .winter Wheat, 25,986,000  (20,800,-

000);  spring.iheat, 577 ;807,000 (667,122,000); 
all.wheat, 603,793,000 (687,922,000); oats for 

grain, 402,282,000  (466,805,000);  barley, 

283,207,000  (291,379,000);  fall rye, 21,900,- 
000 X14,793,000); spring rye: 7,760,000 (9,- 
774,000); all rye, 29,660;000 (24,557,000); 
flaxseed, 11,187,000 (12,96 1,000).  The average 

yields per acre, in bushels, are forecast  • s 

follows, .with  the  4)52 averages.within brack-
ets: .winter. Wheat, 35.5 (32.0 ) ; spring Wheat, 

23.3  ( 26. 3); all . Wheat, 23.7 ( 26. 5) ; oats for 

grain, 40.9 (42.2); barley, 31.8 (34.4); fall 

rye, 21.9 (19.5); spring rye, 16.8 (19.6); 

all rye, 20.3 (19.5); flaxSeed, 10.8 (10.7).' 

* * cc* 

$105,948;527 CNR ORDERS:  .Orders amounting 

to $9,568,457 for 50 diesel electric road 

switching locomotives and five air dump cars 

have been placed by the Canadian National 

Railways, it has been announced. They bring 
the total value of rolling stock now on order 

to $105,948,527.  

(C.W.B. August 21, 1953) 

IMMIGRATION DROPS:  Immigration  to Canada 
dropped  2) per cent in the first six months 
of 1953 as compared,with the first six months 
of 1952, a report of the Department of Immi-
gration  Shows. The decrease:was to 78,336 from 
98,057 in the respective periods. 

While immigration increased from the United 
Kingdom and the United States it:decreased 
from nearly. all others. Immigration from. the 
United States. to Canada. rose . 10 per cent to 
4, 337 from 3,931 and from the United Kingdom 
to 24,222 from 23,001. 

In the ,six months ended June 30  this year, 
32,726 men, . women and c:Iildren of Northern 
European origin entered Canada compared.with 
38,478 in the same period last year. This 
group included Abstrians, Belgians, .Danish, 
Dutch, Finnish, Germans, Icelanders, Nor-
wegians, Swedish and Swiss. 

* * * * 

5,500,000  WORKERS:  The  number of people 
.working full-time in Canada fell slightly 
during July. as dxnumnds of.workers.  took their 
vacations.  By mid-July. an  estimated quarter 
of a million.workers.were on vacation, most 
of them with pay. One out of every 2 manu-
facturing plants closes down almost completely 
for one or two weeks at .some time  during the 
summer months. -In other businesses vacationing 
workers are. replaced largely by students and 
women.Who enter the labour force  temporarily. 
During July Canada's. civilian labour force 
reached the record size of five and a half 
million workers. More local labour markets 
moved into balance. By the first of Auguit 
labour demand and supply were in balance in 
87 cf the 111 main employment areas in Canada.  
Labour surpluses existed in 16 and Shortages 
prevailed in the remaining 8. 

• *-* *** 

WHOLESALE SALES UP:  Wholesalers in nine 
lines of trade covered in the Bureau's monthly 
survey increased their sales in June by two 
per cent ai compared with a year earlier. 
Inventories held by these establishments at 
the end of the month were valued four per cent 
higher than at the same time last year. 

* S 0 , 5  

FARM PRICES UP:  Higher prices for live 
stock, potatoes; and poultry and eggs more 
than offset lower priCes for dairy products, 
and the. June index of farm prices of agri-
cultural products climbed to 248.9 from 241.7 
in the preceding month, according to the Ebmi-
nion Bureau of Statistics. 

* 5 *  * 
Average daily production of steel ingots  in.  

Canada in the first half of 1953 was 11,416 
tons, 1,274 tons above the daily average of 
10,142  tons during the first six months of 
last year.. 

3 
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JOBS FOR UNIVERSITY.STUDENTS:  Ihe Minister 
of  Labour,  Mr. Grei,g, announced on August 20 
that of more.than 12,000 students who had 
graduated from Canadian universities this 
year only 254, about 2 per cent, were still 
registered at the National Employment Service 
offices at the end of July as looking for 
work. A fair percentage of these 254 graduates 
were actually.working,butwere still register-
ed with NES because they were seeking more 
suitable jobs. Pe said that in addition to 
this, practically all of the university under-
graduates, nearly 42,000, had found summer 
employment of one kind or another. He des-
cribed as "excellent" the results of this 
year's campaign to find jobs for university 
students. 

Mr. Gregg made the announcement after re-
viewing  the  1953 report on placement of uni-
versity students which.was produced by the 
Executive and Professional Division of the 
National Employment Service. The employment 
campaign was a three-way effort on the part 
of employers, universities, and the Executive 
and Professional Division. 

As in past years, ehere were some univer-
sity faculties where there were not enough 
graduates to meet the demand. The shortages 
were most in evidence in the  engineering fa-
culties. 

* * * * 

RAIL COSTS CLIHB:  With operating expenses 
climbing faster than revenues, Canadian rail-
ways reported an operating income of $4;436,- 
713 for May, a drop of $1,101,453 from May 
last year and well under the same month in 
1951 and 1950. Revenues advanced by $3,379,703 
or 3.4 per cent in the  year to $103,193,726, a 
new high for the month, but operating expenses 
rose by $6,241.984 or seven per cent to  $95,-
765,  173withwage rates higher, Totaloperating 
income in the first five months of the year 
was down to $10,160,142 a year earlier. 

* * * * 

WHEAT  SUPPLIES  UP :  Visible 'supplies of 
Canadian wheat in store or in transit in North  
America at the end of the 1952/53 crop year 
amounted to 268,099,811 bushels, steeply above 
last year's year-end total of 195,622,919, 
according to  the  Bureau's weekly statement. 
During . the crop year farmers.increased eheir 
wheat marketings to 516,519,973 bushels as 
compared with 455,315,002 the year before, 
while overseas export,clearances rose to  306,-
12',857  bushels as compared with 266,038.126. 

* * * * 

Canada was theworld's ehird largest trading 
country  in 1952, and was one of the  • ew lead-
ing world traders to increase the volume of 
both exports and imports in the year. Canada's-
total trade amounted to $581 per head of popu-
lation, a figure only exceeded by New Zealand. 

GRAIN • CARRYO  VER  HIGH : 	Total carryover 
stocks of the five major Canadian grains in 
all North American  positions as  at July 31, 
1953 were estimated at 625,000,000 bushels, 
second only to the record 832,000,000 on hand 
at July 31, 1943, and about 82 per cent above 
the  1943-52 average of 343,000,000 bushels. 
Data for these estimates were obtained from 
the Bureau's annual Iuly 31 survey of grain 
held on farms, from mill returns, and from 
information supplied by the Board of Grain 
Cbmmissioners for Canada, relative to stocks 
of grain in commercial positions. 

Total  stocks  of  Canadian wheat in all  North  
American positions at July 31, 1953 were esti-
mated at 362,700,000 bushels, compared with 
217,200,000  on the  same date last year, and 
were.the highest since the record 594,600,000 
in 1943. An estimated 92,000,000 bushels of 
dhis year's total were still on farms while 
137,200.,000 of the off-farm stocks were in 
country elevators. Rye stocks, estimated at 
16,400,000 buShels, set a new record for July 
31, exceeding by 1,100,000 bushels the prev-
ious high of 15,300,000 set in 1943. 

* * * * 

FOURTH  ROMAN  ELECTED:  Miss Margaret Aitken, 
Progressive Conservative candidate in the 
federal election of August 10 in the Ontario 
riding of York Aumber,hasbeen declared elect-
ed in the official count of votes. She  is  the 
fourth 'woman to be elected to the House of 
Commons in the  recent contest. Her election 
gives  the Progressive Cbnservatives 51 seats 
in the 265-member Hbuse of Commons and reduces 
the liberal,Covernment's following to 170 
members.. 

The official count of ballots from the 
riding was announced on August 18 to be 11,175 
for Miss Aitken, 11,097 for the Liberal Candi-
date, Mr. Ken Thompson, wieh the C.C.F. candi-
date well  out of the running..The•unofficial 
count on election night had given the Liberal 
'candidate a margin of 36 votes over Miss 
Aitken. 

* * *.* 

LABOUR'S RECORD INCOME:  "Total wages, sa-
laries and supplementary labour income reaèhed 
a new Monthly peak in May of $969,000,000-, a 
gain of $20,000,000 over  the  preceding month 
and'a rise of $94,000;000 or 10.7 per cent 
over the May, 1952 total, according to the 
Bureau's monthly estimates. This brought the 
cumulative • total  for the  first five months of 
1953 to $4,690,000,000 compared.with $4,267, - 

000,000 a year earlier'. 

* * * * 

Preparations are well under way for the 
establishment of the Federal Civil Defence 
College at Arnprior, Ont., in the Fall. 
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CANADA :AT 	Following is the partial 
text of the statement by the Chairman of the 

•Canadian.Delegation to the United NationS, 
Mr. Paul Martin, before. the.Political Commit-
tee on August 19,•callinifor Canadian parti-

.cipation in the Korean . peace settlement, along 

. with Indiei and Russia: • 
"The.central problem. before us is the ques-

tion of. which countries-should participate• in 
the Political .Conference. The- resolution we 
have, co-sponsored malces- it clear ,  that. we feel 

• that. each member ,  of the United.Nations. who has 
• contributed  forces to • the  Unified. Command has 

earned its right to a place at. the Conference 
tablé, should. its government. wish to exercise 

. that right. 
"Our objective is to make sure - and how 

we do this is not the important point - that 
we get to the•Conference• those countries who 
should be there if the Conference is to have 
its best.chance of achieving successful re-
sults - in terms  of the future peace.and secur-
ity •of the' area. As..a matter of.convenience 

.we are proposing•to.do this by means of three 
resolutions• rather than - one. 

"So far as my delegation is .concerned, 
«. we. do no t so mu•ch care whether you.. call it 

a . round. table . or -a ..cross table .  conference or 
a polygonal. conference; the .  important thing 
is . to get . those . who must•be there . around .  a  

table. 'The. composition of the Conference is 
all. the more important, in our view, because 

.we•now have, it seems to.me, .a.unique op-
portunity not only.. for settling an issue.which 
for the past three•years has threatened.at  
any.  moment • to touch off a. general,conflagra- 

•tion, but for.reducing, ,  as a direct. consequence 
of any 'success in Korea, .dangerous • tensions 
in Asia and. other- parts.of the world.. 

"It. goes.without saying, therefore, that 
my Covernment thinks• the USSR. should partiei-
.pate in the Political Cenference because it 
would be quite unrealistic to holiP a'. confer-
ence such  as we have in mind without  the • Soviet 
Union.. which should:take •her full:share of 

•.responsibility-not only for peace-making but 
for peace-Iceeping. • 

"My Government. also• believes that the great 
and  growing importance of India in Asian af-
fairs and the leading role.which. she has play-
cd in and out of • this Assembly in efforts of 
conciliation, whi ch have grça tly facili tated 
the achievement of the armistice.we are now 
celebrating, entitle.her to participate in 

• the Political Conference.: I have no doubt that 
others:were impressed, as I .. was, by• the re-
straint ol Mr. Nehru's statement reported in 
the press yesterday. As l'uixterstand•the posi-
tion, India, far •from seeking to•participate 
in the Conference, .would.only be . willing to 

1 

SI 



• (C.W.B. August • 28, 1953) 

to secure general agreement among all princi-
pally concerned that an eighth country, India, 
could. also participate,- in addition to those 
other members of the 16, 'not mentioned in the 
Soviet resolution, who may.wish- to come. • 

"I -  find at least two major difficulties in 
the Soviet resolution in its present form and 
for these.reasons, among-others., L. cannot 	• 

s. accept it.  The  first major.difficulty- is that 
the final-paragraph of the -Soviet...draft would 

'seem to exclude the•Republic of Korea .from 
those -whose. consent must ,  be given to all agree-
ments. reached at the Conference.- As- this is 
to be a Korean - Polittcal Conference, it is, 
I think, essential that the.rights of the 
Republic of Korea . should ,  be protected- and I 
have' already- shown how.we on our side propose 
that this should. be .done. 

serve if the major parties •concerned:desire 
her assistance and if it is.clear that•she:can 
perform , some.useful function in the -interests 
of peace..We -  think it.would be a mistake. if 
Mr..Nehru's.condition were.not met - a mistake 
•from the point of view  of the  succeas of the 
Conference. 

"My.delegation will therefore vote for the 
participation of India. .Without belabouring 
the point, however,  I  would - earnestly appeal 
to, as the saying goes b  'absent friends' -nat 
to block the participation of any state.whose 
presence is essential for the holding of an 
effective•Conference.. It is the. responsibility 
of  • everyone of.us  to.consider and.urge the 
interests of our .own government and people, 
but no one leader or nation today.can, in this 
inter-dependent world, legitimately frùstrate 
the will of most of its friends on an issue 
of not merely local but.world,wide . impor-
tance,  

RIGHTS'AND INTERESTS 

"The rights and the position-of every gov-
ernment which will b& represented at the Poli.- 
tical Co.nference are surely sufficiently pro-
tected by  the  flat.statement in the terms of 
the resolution which we are co-sponsoring that 
governments 'ahall be  baud only by  decisions 
or agreements to which they adhere '. In ray 
opinion that  is  an iron,clad and unequivocal 
guarantee to•any of the participants t'hat 
there is no question of their rights and 
interests being disregarded, nor for  that 

 matter any question of the Conference, as we 
séé it, becoming involved in procedural dif-
ficulties over voting. There.will either be 
agreement or there will• be no agreement. No 
government is going .to be..bound by decisions 
to which it does not adhere. The language L 
have just quoted seems.to  me to give full 
protectiorrnot only to the Gove rnment of the 

• Republic of Korea but for that matter to the 
other side.. Lean understand the Chinese Com-
munists:and North Koreans having sonie mis-
givings. at the prospect of entering a. confer-
ence in which their side might be numerically 
inferior to ourselves. It. looks on the face of 
it as if there.was a risk of being outvoted 
by. the majority. L.do not lcnow, Mr. Chairman, 
whether or not these misgivings are present in 
the minds of the Chinese, . the North Koreans 
and their friends, but if.they are.L hope that 
they will.read carefully the language of pare-

. graph 5 (I) of ourresolution. 
• • 	"Turning now to the Soviet:resolution. which 

Mr. Vishinsky. presented yesterday morning, I 
see that he has agreed with us on at least 7 
of the participants o.f. the Political Confer-
ence: United States, United Kingdom, .France, 

USSR'., Communist China, North and South Korea. 
That is already a modest step in the right 

• direction. L woulcUhope that  as a result of 
our deliberations here, it.might be possible 

CANADA ° S ROLE 
- 

"My: second objection is - if  I .  may- say so - 
that Canada is not included on.Mr. Vishinsky's 
invitation. list..L should have thought that 
it was consistent with what has already been 

.agreed by the Military 'Commanders and presum-- 
ably, therefore, not.unacceptable. to the USSR, 
if it were admitted by the other side that any 
belligerent in Korea has the right to parti-
cipate• in the conference. Canada's role.in  
Korea, on any yardstick of comparison, entitles 
us, I  believe, to participate in the Politi-
cal Conference. Allow - me-•to remind the Commit-
tee, Mr. Chairman, that Canada has contributed 

•to - the Unified Command the -  fourth • largest 
number of armed forces including Koreans and 
that. we have made the third. largest- cash- con-
tribution to Korean relief and rehabilitation. 
If it is suggested that Canada is.a long way 
away from Korea, .let me say only that I never 
heard that argument used when. the United-
Nations.was appealing to all member states to 
help the hard-pressed Republic of Korea. 

"are more.word and I:have finished. In-our 
proper and natural preoccupation. with the 
immediate problems ahead, let..us not lose 
sight of, nor allow anyone to- obscure, the 
measure of the achievement marked by the arm-
istice in Korea. The United Nations forces 
have done all they were ever asked to do by 
force of  arms. Itllas been the first major 
application of the principle'of collective 
security by.an• international organization, 
and it has been successful. .We are• thereby. 
marking certainly one of  the.  greatest :achieve-
ments in human history. • 

"Had thé United Nations failéd•to act, or 
had it acted-and failed, •not only.woùld a 
brave and ancient people-have. lost their  free-
dom but the United Nations itself..would, I 
fear, already have became the dead husk of 
another great idea unrealized, not for lack 
of resolution*  but  of. resolution. 

"In the same spirit lét.us go forward to 
make peace." 

2 O 
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CANADIAN COMMANDER "HONOVRED The Canadian 
commander.who liberated Deventer, Holland, 
from the Germans in April,  1945,  returned 
there on August 21 to reclaim his status as 
a free man of -  the city. 

Hé is Brig. T.G. Gibson, CIF,..DS:), CD, now 
Deputy Chief of Staff, . who during the Second 
%rid War• led• the 7th Canadian Infantry Bri-
gade in its push across Holland and into Ger-
many. 

Inmediatély. following. the war, Brig. Gibson 
returned to . Deven ter and at • a special ceremony , 

 . was made .a  free man of. the: city and a street 
was named  in  his honour. 

On August 21 the Brigadier, who soon takes 
over as the new commander of.Western Ontario 
Area, . returned to Deventer on leave and was 
welcomed by the provincial Governor, Burge-
meester, .Aldermen and• the Commander of the 
local Netherlands Army. garrison. 

He. was taken on a police-escorted• tour of 
the city and was guest of honour at an in-
formal civic dinner. 
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•IMPORTS IN MAY REACII ;RECORD $ 420 p' 6.0 0 000. 

1 

" 5- 	MONTH:" TOTAL- Ile:.  • Canada.' s merchandise 
imports • from. all: countries ,  in May' climbed• to 
a record month•ly value , of $420,600, 000,.. a . rise 
of almost.. nine .per: cent ever: last• year! s high 
May value  of $386,(000';.000‘, • according to final 
figures  on • imports f4ii- the• montlr released• by 
the Deminion 13tireats of 'Statistics.  The large 
May imperts raissed the . cumulative ,  total for 
the first• five months of 1953 to  $1,'810,300,-
000  as . compared. with  $1,626,100,000  in the 
like' 1952. period. 

.Average • prices of .imported merchandise in 
May • were narrowly below a year earlier, but 
volume . climbed almœst llper.c.ent. Miring 
the January-May period prices of imports. aver-
aged 5.6 per. cent• below those of a year ago, 
but voliene:averaged•more than 17 per cent 
higher. 

May  imports: were • substantially higher in 
value from the United States, the Lhited King-

: dom, somelLatin -  American. and .European. coun-
tries,  .but  smaller from most other Common-

:wealth and foreign: countries. Five-month totals 
followed similar trends. • - 

Purchases from the-United States. in May 
. climbed to $312,315e000 from $282,89 ,3,000 a 

year ,  ago; bringing the cumulative' total for 
the JanuarrMay. period to $1, 372,615,000 as 
compared. with $1, 222;498,000. There. were larger 
totals in May for six of the• nine main. com-
modity groups, . while five-month -totals. - show 
gains for seven . and decreases for two. The 
iron products group -- by far the-largest • — 
rose: in-, value in May to $137, 578, 000 • from, 

 $129:,•999, 00De and in the five-mon th. period 
• to , $59-3, 513,000 ,from $541, 704, 000 . 

* * 

Imports.. from • the United 'Kingdom:rose in 
May •to .$43, 534,000- from $33;  217,000, • and in 
the :January-Mai. period: to $176, 760., 000 from 
$129,867,000. .Eiccept for • a decrease • in May 
in -  the miscellaneous commodities:group, gain s . 
were. general in the main. commodity . classes 
both in May and the five,month period. Fibres 
and • textiles, and iron• 'and—products. showed 
the largest . gains in both-periods; • 
• Iinports from all other-Commonwealth. coun-
tries . declined in total value. in May. to $17. - 
629.000: ass compared with $20, 189000 -a year 
earlier, . while January-May purchases. were off 
to $59,334,000 .- as.compared.with $74;949;000. 

:There.were slightly larger imports in Marfiom 
•Jamaica,.British Guiana; Ceylon, Malaya and 
Singapore.and Australia, but sharply reduced 
purchases from Barbados, Trinidad and Tobago 

.and Nevp.Zealand. 
-Imports from Latin American countries:were 

narrowly higher both in May and , the five 
months,. The May va lue . was $27,680,000 . com-
pared:with $27,029,000 a year ago, .while- that 
for the January-May period totalled  $114,, -

503,000 compared.with $113,',671,000. There were 
increased imports in •May  from Argentina, Co-
lombia, Ciiba.. and Venezuela, but smaller im-
ports. from Brazil .  end Mexico. 

May  imports from Europ.ean. countries. were 
'moderately- lower. in value at $14,763,000 as 
. compared: with $15;575;000, but higher. in the 
five-month period at $63,975,000 compared. with 
$59,647,000. - There . were larger purchases in 

•May ,  from France, Federal ,Republic .  of Germany, 
Italy, Netherlands, ançlSwi4zerland, but small-
er  imports • from.. Belgium and Luxembourg. 

* * * 

FIELD" MARSH AL HARDING:  Br i tà in ' s Chi e f 
of the Imperial General Staff, .Field , Marshal 
Sir . John Harding,  ŒB,  CBE, DSO, MC, ADC, will 
arrive  in  Montreal at the end of the month 
for a 13 day visit to Canadian military est-
ablishments and services. colleges it was an-
nounced by Army Headquarters and the • War Office 
on August 2L 

During the period. between August 31 and 
September 12, the Second World• War corps com-
mander and • former commander• of the .British 
Army  of the Rhine in Germany, will visit Army 
Headquarters, Ottawa, and training  establish-
ments  between Montreal and Victoria, B.C. 

• *.* * * 

Canadians enjoy one of the lowest:rates 
• for electric service in the world. In• the U.S.: 
the. average. revenue per kilowatt hour sold. to 
residential . customers was 2.81:cents. in 1951 
as against 1.65 cents in Canada, . while: commer-
cial and industrial sales• averaged .1.4. cents 
per-kilowatt hour in. the U.S.: as. compared. wi th 
0.6 cents in C,anada. • 
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•  RETAIL • TRADE' GROWTH:  While'Canada's popula-
tion. climbed by close to 22 per cent to 14,- 
009;429 from 11,506 ; 655 in the 1941-.51 decade, • 
sales of the nation's.retail stores increased 
nearly ten times as fast or by 210.per.cent 
to $10,659,945;600 from $3,4400 900,000, the 
Dominion Sureau of Statistics.. reported 41sugust 
25 in its first bulletin.containing•final 
detailed figures on retail trade from  the  
1951 Census of Distribution. In other.words, 
Canadians spent $760.91 per.capita in -retail 
stores in 1951 as compared with $299.03 per 
capita in 1941. • ' 

The number of. retail stores of  all  kinds 
from.coast-tocoast, on the other hand ,  in-
creased only half as fast as the  population, 
by a little'more than 10 per cent to 151,611 
from 137;331 1  .with the result that in 19 51 
there.was one retail store in Canada for every 
92 Canadians as comp,ared to one for every 84 .  
Canadians a decade earlier. Average sales per 
store rose by more than. 180 per.cent to about 
$70,311 from $25,055 in the period. 

• Ontario, with approximately 33  percent of 
the population, accounted for about 39 per 

.cent of•the total. retail sales in 1951, .while 
Quebec, .with 29• per cent of the population, 
accounted for 23 per cent of the sales. 

e sse  

NEED20::000 -  APPRENTICES:  Speaking on the 
Department of Labour's radio programme "Canada 
At Work." on August 25, Mr. W.H.•élark, Vice-
President - Industrial Relations of the Ford 
Motor  Company of Canada, raised the question 
whether •Canada could. realize the full advan-. 
tages of her tremendous' .economic expansion 
unless a greater emphasis were placed by Cana-
dian ,industry on the training of more skilled 
workers. • 

Mi.  Clark's talk is the first of five by 
leading Canadians dealing with the need for 
more apprenticeship training in Canada ..  It has 
been estim'ated that Canadian industry needs 
at least 20.,000 more apprentices right now and 
that there are actually 900 fewer Canadian 
apprentices..today than there were in 1948. 

Mr.• Clark ..said that Canada's development • 
promised to surpass that enjoyed by any• other 
country and that her population.was expected 
to increase by about 9,000,000 people in the 

. next 25 years. It.was reasonable to expect, 
he said, that industry would•expand at a cor-
responding rate and that the result of this 
would be the.creation d'f  3,000  new jobs each 
year in Canadian manufacturing  industries • 
alone.• This, of.course, .was in • addition  to 
the constanr  flow of replacements needed in 

.industry to take the places of those.who re-
tired or left the labour force for other 
reasons.• 

* * * 

The 1953 raspberry•crop is tentatively 
placed at 13 million quarts, about 10% greater 
than 'last year. 

NEW' AVM SUPPLY • UP 36.•P 	Almost 36 per 
cent mire new motor vehiCles were availahle 
to Canadians in the first six months of this 
year than was the case in the first half of 
1952, the apparent supply of new vehicles for 
sale in •Canada increasing by 75,635' to  286,-
150  from 210,515, the Dominion.13ureau of Stati- . 
stics reported August 25.• Sales also were 
up in the six months,  but did not increase as 
much as the apparent supply. Figures.released 
by the I3ureau on 'August Tplaced half-year 
sales at 274,039, a gain of 29 per cent over 
the 212,566 sold in the January-June period 
last year. 

Canadian-made vehicles accounted for 88.1 
per cent of the apparent supply in the first 
six months of this  year  as compared with 87.6 
per cent last year, factory shipments for 
sale in Canalla.increasing .to  252;186 from 
184,373. The U.S. share of the Canadian supply 
Eds. () increased, to 6.5 from 4.8 per cent last 
year, imports of American-made vehi cl es jump-
ing to 18,503 from 10,198 in the peridd. 
British-made vehicles made up a •smallér pro-
portion of the apparent supply this•year.with 
5.4  percent of the total versus 7.6 per cent 
a year earlier, although their•numbers were 
only slightly lower at 15,461 against 15,944. 

* * * * 

NURSING EDUCATION ; A new-school of nursing 
to provide basic nursing training in two years 
is to be opened in September at the Maison-
neuve.HOspita.1, Montreal, .with financial as-
sistance from .a federal health.grant.• • 

In makin.g this annountement the Minister 
of National Health and Welfare said r.hat the 
new school will be an experiment with a three-
fold objective: (1) to improve clinical in-
struction of student nurses by ensuring more 
adequate supervision; (2) to improve courses 
of study, with emphasis .on a better under-
standing of human nature and the role'of the 
nurse as the doctor's assistant;. and (3j to 
improve means of developing a greater sense 
of responsibility among nurses. 

Several experiments in nursing education 
have  been carried out or are •under way in 
Canada at the Present time in an effort to 
increase the supply.  of nurses. -  

* * * * 

CITIZENSHIP DIRECTOR  Appointment of Lt....,  
Col.•H..M0 Jones ',  M.B.E., E.D.., to thé post 
of Director of Indian Affairs  and  ofMr. Eugene 
Bussiere to that ofilrector of the Canadian 
Citizenship Branch has been announced by the 
Minister of Citizenship and Immigration.'  • 

* * * * 

TRAIN 'HOSPITAL 'TECHNICIANS:  The University 
of Montreal  this  year plans to open a special 
training course for technicians to serve in 
hospitals and clinical laboratories. - A federal 
grant of more than $34;000 will assist in 
organizing and carrying on the course. 

4 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

'STABILITY OF A FREE ECONOMY:  Addressing the 
Triennial Convention of the Crown Life Insur-
ance Company at St. Andrews,. New Brunswick,  
on September .2, the Minister of Trade and 
Cc-amerce, Mr. Hbwe, spoke, inpart, as follows: 

Looking back over the past few years, one 
is inclined to forget the difficulties and the 
crises that arose from time to time and to get 
the impression that it was all plain sailing. 
It was natal' plain sailing. Lask you to 
recall, - for example, the dollar shortage  of  
1947, the short recession in the U.S.. in 1949. 
and the Kérean inflation. These were very real 
crises which at-the time seemed to threaten 
the foundations of Canadian prosperity. 

Che of the reasons that I recall these past 
crises is that I have no 'doubt that we shall,. 
during the next few years, face similar crises 
again and shall have to frame policies to deal 
with them. It will not be roses, roses aél the 
way. In fact the one prediction that is most 
likely to come true is-that difficulties lie 
ahead somewhere. As many of you know, who 
folio* current affairs  a1t all . closely, some 
economists have for several years been - pre-
dicting that a recession may occur six months 
hence. They were predicting tomething like 
this at the end of the war and have been doing 
so from time to time since. I suppose that 
sometime their predictions will be justified. 

Insaying dhis I am  not  criticizing the 
economists. The fact is that in this modern 
world the uncertainties are so great it is  

almost impoisible to see more thane few months 
ahead, and it is just as-well to be cautious 
in one's forecasts. But whil le we must be 
cautious about the future and take necessary 
precautions, I suggest it would be a mistake 
to  frame Canadian national policies in the 
shadow of fear of a coming recession. Certain-
ly if we had.done so in the past we would have 
caused itreparable damage to the Canadian 
economy. 1 have.altéady said on . other oc-
casions, and I repeat, that.I believe the 
widespread fear of recurrence of depression 
has been a blight on the post-war world. 
.There is no inherent reason for the econom-

ies - of countries.with a free enterprise or 
.capitalistic system to be subject té wide-
swinging booms and depressions. The Cbmmun-
ists, of courée, preach that the capitalistic 
system carries -  the seeds of its own destruc-
tion but . they are interested in seeing that 
the capitalisticeystemis destroyed so that 
dheir views  are suspect. Certainly I do not 
think we should WI: for their propgganda. 

It is probably.true,..neyextheless. that,  in 
a free-enéerptise economy some fluctuations 
and iûstability are the price of freedom. What 
we -- and by we,I mean not only government but 
business  and  farmers and labour -- should 
endeavour té do is to see that the adjustments 
which may have to be made from.time to time 
are made  with a minimum of fass  and are pre.> 
vented from causing a general decline in act-
ivity.... 

(Continued on P. 5) 
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'SECURITY 'TRANSACTIONS:  Portfolio security 
transactions between Canada and other coun-
tries in the second quarter of 1953 led to a 
capital outflow of $76,,000,000 in contrast 
to inflows of $97,000•,000 in the first quarter 
and $102,000,000 in the same three months of 
1952, according to the Bureau's monthly re-
port. 

New issues of Canadian securities in the 
second quarter of this year, totalling $50,- 
000,000, were well below the high level record 
in the preceding quarter and were more than 
offset by the retirements of $92,000,000 which 

.were dominated by the repurchase by the Gov-
ernment of Canada in May of $75,000,000 of 
3/63 (External Loan)..This special transaction 
accounted for most of the net outflow in the 
quarter and was also the principal factor con-
tributing to the decrease in Canada's official 
holdings of gold and U.S. dollars which occur-
red in this period. 

Trade in outstanding Canadian issues led 
to an outflow of $36 ; 000,000 in the quarter, 
reflecting largely $49,000,000 net repurchases 
of Gove rnment obligations and $14,000,000 net 
sales of corporate stocks and bonds. Net  re-
patriation from the United States through 
trading  was actually of the order of $49,000,- 
000 as there were significant sales balances 
with the United Kingdom and other overseas 
countries. On balance, Canadians continued to 
liquidate  holdings of  foreign securities during 
the quarter. 

* * * * 

CANADIANS IN ANTWERP:  Cana'dian Soldiers' 
returned to Belgium on August -25 in a moire 
that has been hailed by the Antwerp press as 
"The return of old friends". 

The move from 27 Brigade Headquarters  in 
 Hanover, Germany, to Antwerp involved only 120 

men, and places the Brigade's administrative 
echelon.well to the rear of any possible sphere 
of action.- 

Headquarters' of the new Canadian base is 
the former.convent Notre Dame de Sion, a large 
marble-ellard building in the centre of the 
city. The Canadian Artny has taken out à three-
year lease on the building from the Belgium 
Covemment, under terms of the NATO agreement. -  

.* *.* * 

WHEAT 'VISIBLE UP SHARPLY:  'Visible sup-
plies of Canadian wheat in store or in transit 
in North America on Aùgust 14 amounted  to  
281,736,000 bushels, steepljr above last year's 
co-rresponding total of 181,721,000 bushels, 
according to the Dominion Bureau of Statistics, 

* * * 

ANTIBIOTICS RESEARCH:  Aided by the federal 
Government, the Hospital: for Sick Children, 
Toronto, is carrying out extensive research 
into the use of ,the newer antibiotics and 
ways of preventing the developitent of resist-
ance to them. 

U. S. . OFFICERS" 719 VISIT:  A group of senior 
United States Army•officers has been iinvi:ted to 
visit Canadian Army establishments during 
the first week in September. 

The party will consist of approximately 
40 officers of the rank of colonel and lieute-
nant-colonel whose military appointments are 
concerned with the movement of personnel and 
equipment between Canada and the United States 
and similar dutiesofmutual military interest. 

They will visit Army Headquarters in Ottawa 
as well as other service rentres including 
Toronto, Camp Borden and Camp Valcartier with 
the object of familiarizing themselves with 
Canadian Army practices and procedures. They 
will also see something of Canada productive 
capacity and industrial potential. 

* * * * 

FEWER STRIKES:  Preliminary -figures for 
July- show 30 strikes and lockouts involving 
7,396 workers, with a time lossof73',4,36 . nian-- 
working days. This compared with 31 strikes 
and lockouts for the previous month invislving 
6,452 workers and a time loss of 57,346 days. 
In July of 1952, there were 54 strikes and 
lockouts with 56,263 workers involved and a 
time loss of 888,243 days. 

For the first seven months of this year 
there were 99 strikes and lockouts involving 
24,097 workers and a time loss of 283,924days. 
Comparative figures for 1952, were 150 strikes 
and i.ockouts with 97,561 wo.rkers involved and 
2,217,396 days lost, the Department of Labour 
has announced. • 

* * * * 
BILLION DOLLAR 'RETAIL 'SALES:  'Sales of 
Canada's retail 'stores topped the billion-
dollar mark for the third straight month in 
June to send the half-year sales total.well 
above five and a half billion dollars, the 
Lbminion Bureau of Statistics reported August 
19. June sales were up  5.7 per cent to  $1,-
044,645.000  from .$988,109,000 last. year (in 
the first half  of  1952 sales were over a bil-
lion dollars only in May), and the six-month 
total  .was 6.5 per cent higher at $5,638,808,- 
000 as against $5,295,341,000 a year earlier. 

* *  t * 

OLD AGE 'SECURITY:  The number o.f persons 
receiving old age security payments in Canada 
passed the 700,000 mark in July, statistics 
released by the federal welfare Department 
show. This figure is an increase of almost 

'84,000 since the first payments of $40 per 
month without regard to income.were made to 
persons 70 years and over in January, 1952. 
Payments, made entirely from federal funds, 
now total more than $28,000,000 per month. • 

The number of persons receiving payments 
in July was 701,565. 

2 



tà 

(C:LB. September 4, 1953) 

JULY EXPORTS'SECOND'HIGHEST.ONRECORD 

d 
t". 

111 

INCREASE 'TO IL S..: Canada's domestic ex-
ports in July were valued at $393,100,000, 
second highest monthly total on record,.ac-
cording to the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. 
This was.4.5 per cent under June's record 
value of $411,700,000, but 6..1 per cent above 
last year's July total of $370,400,000.  The  
gains in June and July partly offset declines •  

in the January-May period, and the cumulative 
value to the end of July dropped narrowly -- 
3.3  per cent  -- to $2,386,700,000 as compared 
with $2, 467,  100000 . 

Average ,  export prices for the month were an 
estimated two per cent below those for July 
last year and the volume consequently was over 
8 per cent greater. Over the seven-month per-
iod, prices averaged 3.3 per cent lower than 
a year ago, but volume was approximately un-
changed. 

HIGHER TO U.K., U.S. 

Domestic exports in July were higher in 
value than a year ago to  the United Kingdom 
and the United States, but lower to the rest 
of the Commonwealth, Latin America, Europe, 
and other foreign countries. Seven-month va-
lues were higher for the United States, but 
lower for most other main geographic areas. 

Among the principal commodities, there were 
sharp advances in July in the exports of planks 
and boards, wood pulp, newsprint paper, alum-
inum, copper, and aircraft, and declines in 
grains other than . wheat, .wheat flour, farm 
madàinery and implements,andpulpwood. Changes 
in wheat, asbestos, and nickel were moderate. 

Domestic exports to the United States in 
July were valued at $208,758,000, up from 
$187,238,000 in July last year. In the seven- 

month period the value .ctimbed to $1,397,178,- 
000 from $1,3)0,545,000. Largest gains in ex-
ports to the United S,tates• occurred among 
animal products, wood .and paper products, 
irén and products, non-ferrous metals, and 
chemicals.' 

July exports to.the United Kingdom.were up 
in value to $80,897,000 .from $69,576,000 in 
the corresponding month last year, but the 
seven-month total was down to  $395,131,000  

- from $470,552,000.. There were increases in 
Jidy in agricultural products, wood and paper, 
but declines in animal .products, and non-
ferrous metals. 

COMMONWEALTH 

Value of exports to the rest of the Common-
wealth in July was down slightly to $22,787,- 
00° from $23,274,000, with declines in ship-
ments to India, Australia and New Zealand, 
but increases to the Union of South Africa, 
and Pakistan. The  group total for the seven-
month period was $142,482,000 as compared with 
$170,690,000. 

. Exports in July to Latin American countries 
were down in total value to $16,132,000 as 
compared with $21,439,000, while the seven-
month .total dropped to $115,661,000 from  $169,-
763,000.  Reduced values were common to most 
major markets in the group both in July and 
the seven-month period. 

The  European total for July was off narrow-
ly to $47,958,000 from $49,997,000, with re-
duced shipments to Belgium  and  Luxembourg, and 
the Federal Republic of Germany, and larger 
exports to France, Italy, Norway, and Spain. 
The area value for the seven-month period was 
$222,848,000 compared with $241,958,000. 

* * 

MINISTER OF ISRAEL:  His Excellency Michael 
Saul Comay, on September 1 presented to the 
Honourable Mr ,  Justice C.H. Locke, Deputy 
Governor General,. his Letter of Credence as 
Envoy Bctraordinary 'and Minister Plenipotenti-
ary of Israel to Canada. The ceremony of pre-
sentation took place at the Supreme Court 
Building. 

The Secretary of State for External Affairs, 
Mr. L.B.:Pearson, was in attendance on the 
Deputy Governor General on this occasion. 

Mr. Comay was born in Capetown, Union of 
South Africa, in 1908. Hé obtained • the  degrees 
of Bachelor of Arts and Bachelor of Laws at 
the University of Capetown, and practised as 
a barrister-at-law in South Africa until the 
outbreak of the Second World War. He served 
with the South African Forces during the War, 
with the rank of Major. In January, 1946, he 
settled in Palestine, and  was connected with 
the Political Department of the Jewish Agency  

* * * 

until May, 1948, when he entered the service 
of the Government of Iarael. Hé was appointed 
EErector of the British Commonwealth Division 
of larael's Foreign Ministry in 1948, and 
Assistant Director General of the Ministry in 
1952. Hé was also a member of Iarael's Dele-
gation to the United Nations in 1948. 

esse  

ARTHRITIS RESEARCH: 	Research into the 
causes and  methods oÉ preventing arthritis, 
the world's leading crippler, is being carried 
out this year at university and hospital re-
search centres in Montreal with the support of 
federal health grants. 

In making this announcement the federal 
Health Department said that public health 
authorities estimate that rheumatic diseases 
of various kinds strike more people than can-
cer , . heart disease, diabetes and tuberculosis 
combined. 

• 3 



• 

(C.W.H. September 4, 1953) 

CANADIANS SPEND RECORD AMOUNT IN OTHER COUNTRIES 

TRAVEL DEFICIT $61,000,000:  Foreign travel 
expenditures in Canada in 1952 amounted to an 
estimated $275,000,000 as against an all-time 
peak of $336,000,000 spent by Canadian travel-
lers in other countries, resulting in a debit 
balance of $61,000,000 in contrast to a debit 
of $6,000,000 in 1951, and credit balances of 
$49,000,000 in 1950, and $92,000,000 in 1949. 

Expenditures in Canada of visitors from 
other countries in 1952 were $1,000,000 above 
1951, unchanged from 1950, and $10,000,000 
under the 1949 peak. The record Canadian 
travel expenditiires in 1952 were up $56,- 
000,000 from 1951, $110,000,000 above 1950, 
and $143,000,000 higher than in 1949. 

MORE U. S. VISITORS 

The number of visitors entering-Canada 
from the United States soared:in 1952 to a 
new high of 26,277,000 from 24,880 000 in' 
1951, but their expenditures eased to an es-
timated $257,000,000, down $1,000,000 from 
1951, and nearly $3,000,000 below 1950. Travel 
expenditures of the  21,500,000 Canadians who 
visited the United States in 1.952  climbed to 
a new peak of $294,000,000 as compared with 
expenditures of $246,000,000 by 18,500,000 
visitors in 1951. In 1950 the expenditures 
totalled $193,000,000. The resultant debit 
balance of $37,000 ,000 was the first on travel 
account with the United States and contrasts 
with credit balances of $12,000,000 in 1951 
and $67,000,000 in 1950. 

Visitors from overseas countries spent 
$18,000,000 in Canada in 1952, an increase 
of $2,000,000 over 1951, while Canadians visit- 
ing overseas countries boosted their travel 
expenditures to a new high of $42,000,000 as 
compared with $34,000,000. The cudtomary debit 
balance with overseas countries thus increased 
to $24,000,000 in 1952 as compared with $18,- 

* 

AUTO ENTRIES "HIT PEAR:  Foreign vehicles 
entering  Canada on traveller's vehicle per-
mits in July totalled 544,435, nine per cent 
greater than in July last year and a record 
figure for the month. Aggregate entries in the 
seven months ending July were up over seven 
per cent to 1,308,672 from 1,219,016 in the 
corresponding 1952 period. 

* * * 

ELECTRICITY OUTPUT RISES:  Boosted by a 
further marked increase in June, production 
of electric energybycentral.electric stations 
climbed in the  first six months of 1953 to 
33,456,217,000 kilowatt hours as compared 
with 30,807,906,000 in the corresponding 
period of 1952, according to the Bureau's 
monthly report. 

000,000 in 1951. A total of 54,800 residents 
of Canada returned via Canadian ports during 
1952 after visits overseas and an estimated 
10,000 via United States ports, the aggregate 
of 64,800- representing an increase of 17 per 
cent. Visitors to Canada from overseas total-
led 38,000. 

An analysis of United States travel ex-
penditures in Canada 4 types of transport-
ation used in entering the country during 1952 
indicates a reverse of the pattern established 
during the previous three years of declining 
expenditure of travellers by common carrier 
and increased spending by motorists. Aggregate 
expenditures of non-automobile traffic in 1952 
showed an increase of $8,000,000 from $106,- 
800,000 to $114,500,000, while expenditures 
of visitors travelling by automobile declined 
by $9;000,000 from $151,600,000 to $142,500,- 
000. 

RESTRICTIONS REMOVED 

Generally influencing the sharp gain in 
travel expenditures of Canadians in the United 
States has been the removal of most exchange 
restrictions on travel in October, 1950, and 
of ehose remaining at - the end of 1951, and the 
higher value of the Cànadian dollar in 1952. 
Increasing puréhases abroadbyCanadian travel-
lers have also been a large contributor to 
the rise in expenditures, purchases declared 
under the $100 customs exemption amounting to 
more than one-fifth of the' total expenditures 
in the United States in 1952. 

Although the number of visits to Canada by 
residents of the United States exceeded visits 
of Canadians in the United States by nearly 
5000,000 or 22 per cent, expenditures by 
Canadians  in  the United States exceeded ex-
penditures of Americans in Canada by nearly 
$37,000,000 or 14 per cent. 
*4  

AID FOR HOSPITAL STUDY:  The. Hospital for 
Sick Children, Toronto, is undertaking a long-
term study of crippling conditions-affecting 
children's joints, the Minister of National 
Health and Welfare, Mr. Martin, said on August 
24, announcing a federal grant to support the 
research. 

* * * 

Factory value of products manùfactured by 
Canada's cotton textile industries in 1951 
reached a new peak of $297,285,000, an in-
crease of 7.5 per cent over the preceding 
year's high value of $276,595,000, according 
to the Bureau's annual industry report. The 
number of establishments in operation during 
the year was 75, eight more than in 1950. 
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STABILITY OF A FREE ECONOMY 

As for the present year, 1953; this  promises  
to be another banner year in Canadian econo-
mic development. In 1952, our gross national 
product, that is the total output of finished 
goods and services, was $23  billion.. Œi the 
basis of latest estimates, we may confidently 
expect 1953 production to attain more than 
$24 billion.- This increase of more than $1 
billion will  • be entirely attributable to an 
increase in the physical volume of production, 
for the price level has declined slightly over 
the.past eighteen months. 

Particularly significant is the fact that 
the rate of Can adian expansion as measured by 
capital expenditures continued to rise. At 
regular intervals my Department makes a survey 
of the investment intentions of business and 
government, and, according to the latest com-
pilation, there will be an increase in capital 
expenditures in 1953 of about 9 per cent over 
1952 which was, of course, a record4Dreaking 
year. 

On the consumer side, labour income for the 
first part of 19 53 shows an increase of ap-
proximately 10 per cent over that for the 
same period of 1952. Retail sales showed a 6 
per cent growth.  It  is significant that with 
the rise in investment outlay, in labour in-
come, and in retail sales, there has been 
relative stability in prices. In fact, apart 
from a slight upturn recently, the trend in 
both the consumers price index and the whole-
sale price index has been dovalward over the 
past eighteen months.•An inflationary threat 
is no longer with us. 

The volume of Canadian trade, although 
somewhat smaller than a year ago, is still at 
very high levels by any normal standard. Im-
ports during the first half of 1953 are indeed 
even higher than they were in the first half 
of 1952, which is a reflection of our con-
tinuing prosperity and expansion. Exports, on 
the other hand, are somewhat lower  than they 
were in the first hall' of 1952, reflecting in 
the main some closing in of markets for menu- 

•factured goods in dollar-short countries and 
some price declines' for important Canadian 
staple exports. 

While I am on the subject of exports, I 
should like to 'make a few remarks about the 
current grain situation. To those of you who 
come from Western Canada, it is hardly neces-
sary for me to emphasize the importance of 
grain to the whole Canadian economy. Let me 
remind you of a few facts.• 

Over the past ten years, the average value 
of the Western grain crop to the farmers who 
raised it vras $989 million. The average annual 
value of all metals produced in Canada during 
the same period was  $478 million and of all 
primary forest products about $455 million. 
Western oil has attracted the attention of the 
mrld, and so it should, but it will be a long 
time before oil begins to rank with grain as a 

• (C.W.B. September 4, 1953) 

source of weàlth: The 1951 grain crop is the 
last one for which there has been a complete 
accounting. The value of the grain crop of 
that year was $1,500  million.. • In the same 
year, the value of oil produced was about $120 
million. It is true that the production of oil 
in 1952 increased to $142 million but 1952 
also established many new records for Western 
grain. 

Last summer, the Prairie Provinces produced 
664 million bushels of 'wheat..The previous re-
cord was. 545 million set in 1928. When you 
realize that thé ten-year average wheat crop-- 
1940 to 1950--was 350 million bushels, you will 
appreciate the size of last year's crop. It 
followed on a crop. of 529 million in 1951. And 
now we are .told that this year's Western wheat 
crop is estimated at 574 million bushels. 
During the past three years, at the same time 
as these wheat figures have been achieved, re-
cord or near-record crops of oats and barley 
have also been harvested.• In spite of these 
crops, so unusually large, it was my pleasure 
a few weeks ago to be able to announce that 
new reçords had been set for handling and ex-
ports. In the crop year which ended on July 
31, producers in .the Prairie Provinces market-
ed through country elevators a quantity of 
grain which will Probably.total  825  or  830  
million 'bushels when all figures are in. The 
crop-year 1951-52 had set the previous record, 
but the new figure broke 'thé record by about 
90 million bushels. Particularly gratifying, 
too, was the fact that it was possible for me 
to announce that record production and market-
ings have been associated with record exports. 
Preliminary figures of exports of all grains, 
including wheat in the form of flour, indicate 
that 582 million bushels were exported in the 
crop year ending on July. 31. This is an all-
time record, exceeding the previous record 
established in 1951-52 by 77 million bushels. 
It may be difficult for insurance people to 
visualize the immensity of that number of 
bushels so let me put it in terms of dollars. 
The value of those 582 million bushels will 
be just over one billion dollars.- The value 
of all Canadian exports in that twelve-month 
period was just over ,  four billion dollars. 
Ole out of every four export dollars, there-
fore, was earned by the sale of Western grain 
and its products. And I know that business men 
of your calibre realize full well the vital 
importance of exports in our economy. • 

In spite of record handling and exports, 
however, you have no doubt been reading in the 
papers of the congested position of Western.  
grain storage,. and I am afraid that you will 
continue to read of farmers being unable to 
deliver grain andof grain stored on the farms. 
You will also have read of our large carry-
over from last year. All these problems stem 
from the unusual size of the crops we have 
been - harvesting. The exports, about 'which I 
have been telling you, total in themselves 
more grain than is normally harvested from a 
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single crop. - The only reason for congestion, 
and for increased carry-overs, is that we 
have been producing crops which, in some 
cases, have been twice normal in size. Uhder 
the circumstances. I:cannot regard.such quan-
tities as worrisome surpluses. Rather.we must 
consider that we-have been particularly bless-
ed by nature... 

Exports during the early months of the new 
crop year which began on August 1 are expected 
to be.a good deai lower than they were at the 
opening of the last.crop year. It is awkward 
that this comparative lull in exports, parti-
cularly from the St. Lawrence ports, should 
coincide with the harvesting of artother bumper 
crop.. But s° far as I:can see, it is.unavoid-
able. Canadian grain is being offered to our 
overseas customers in competition with wheat 
from all other exporting countries. I:would 
go as far as to say that Canadian.wheat is the 
best buy of any.wheat in the wrirld today. 

.Why then has export demand declined? The 
reasons are thette..Many overseas.countries are 
well stocked:with wheat, a good deal of which 
they'purchased from Canada during the past 
crop season. Secondly, overseas:countries are 
now.harvesting pretty good domestic crops 
which have a claim on stnrage space. 

In passing, I: might point out that this 
lull in demand applies to wheat from all ex-
porting countries and not only to Canada. We 
are doing at least as.well as our competitors. 

I' do net know how  the  situation will develop 
over the next few months, but Efeel.reason-
ably confident that.we.shall be able to deal 
with the problems that are bound to  arise, as 
a result of the current Congestion. Looking 
ahead, ram optimistic about Canada's future 
as a producer and exporter of grain.. 

World requirements appear to be growing 
faster than underlying world production trends 
and, with some hustling, rthink we can con-
tinue to find considerably larger foreign 
markets than in pre-war years..I . can assure 
you that the Canadian Wheat Board which is 
responsible . for handling the Western wheat, 
oats and barley crops, will always be hustling 
and will lose no opportunities to sell Cana-
dian.grain abroad.;;;. 

* 	* * 

4-NON771 "SURPLUS"  $230.4 MILLION:  A sur-
plus  of 23:4 million dollars for the first 
four months of this fiscal year was reported 
in a statement of the financial operations of 
the Government of Canada issued by the Mini-

ster of Finance, Mr. Douglas C. Abbott, on 
August 9. 

"For Jitly", read the statement, "budgetary 
revenues amounted to $389.3 million, an in-
crease of $8.9 million over July 1952..Budget-
ary expenditures for the month werè $343.9 
million or $36 'million more than those.of 
July a year ago, due mainly to an increase of 
$39,2 million in expenditures of thé Depart-
ments of National Etfence and Etfence Produc-
tion..For July the budgetary surplus. was $45.4  

million or $27 million less.than the surplus 
of $72.4 million for July a year ago. 

"For'the first four months of this fiscal 
year there was a surplus of $230.4 million, 
which was $104.5 million less than the surplus 
of $334.9 million for the corresponding period 
of the previous fiscal year." 

Mx. Abbott commented: "As I have pointed 
out many times in the past the surplus in the 
early months of the fiscal year cannot be 
taken as an indication of the probable surplus 
for the fiscal year as a whole.  The  experience 
of the past few years has shoen that by the 
time four months of the fiscal year have 
elapsed about one-third of the total annual 
revenues have been collected, while only about 
one-quarter of the expenditures have been 
made. With one-third of the  present fiscal 
year elapsed approximately 32 per cent of the 
total revenues of $4,473 million as forecast 
at the time of the budget have been collected 
while only 27  percent of the forecast ex-
penditures of $4,462 million have been made".. 

During July pension payments out of the 
CŒd Age Security Fund (which are not included 
in the regular budget) amounted to $27.9 mil-
lion and tax receipts credited to the Fund 
totalled $27.2 million, resulting in a deficit 
of $0.7 million for the month. For the first 
four months of the current fiscal year pension 
payments were $111.6 million and tax receipts 
creelited to the Fund were $94.8 million. As 
payments exceeded receipts by $16.8 million, 
a temporary loan was made by the Minister to 
the Fund in accordance with the terms of the 
Cld Age Security Act.Forthe first four months 
of the previous fiscal year pension payments 
exceeded tax receipts by $59 million. 

* * * * 

NO DISCRIMINATION: .  "Although Organized 
Labour down through the years, has championed 
a great variety of worthy causes in every 
field of human endeav.our, . all these efforts 
have had in common one basic objective -- equ-
ality of opportunity for all. • Thus it is ap-
propriate, I think, that on Labour Day we 
consider those areas of intolerance which 
deny the right of any of our people to share 
in the benefits which are offered by the great 
social and  economic advances of recent years," 
said the Minister of Labour, MX. M.F. Gregg, 
in a Labour Day message to Canadians on Sept-
ember 4. 

"Discrimination in employment because of 
race, colour or religion is an ugly thing 
which Canadians as a democratic people cannot 
condone, and legislation, outlawing discrimi-
nation in employment in industries within 
federal jurisdiction, was passed this year by 
Parliament without a dissenting voice," he 
continued. "But such, legislation, to have real 
and lasting effect, must have the moral sup-
port of the Canadian community -- of employ-
ers, of trade unions, and of every individual 
who truly believes we all have equal rights 
before man as before God...;" 

6 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN ReVIEW 

1 

pELF,GATION 'TO UN,  The Secretary of Staze" 
. for External Affairs announced on September 10 

the composition of the Canadian Delegation to 
the Eighth Session of  the Genertir Assembly of 
the Lhited.Nations, which-opens in New York on., 
September 15. The Delegation is as follows: 

Representatives: 
Mr. - L.B. 'Pearson, M.P. Secretary of State 

for External Affairs (Chairman of the Delega-
tion). 

Mr. Alcide Coté, M.P. ; Postmaster-General 
(Vice-Chairman of the Delegation). 

Sena tor  Stanley S. McKeen, 
Mr.• D.M. Johnson, Canadian Permanent Rep-

resentative to the United Nations in New York, 
Dr. George F. Davidson, Deputy Minister of 

Welfare. 
Alternate Representatives: 
Mr. Alan MacNaughton, M.P. 
Mr. G.S.: Patterson, Consul-General of 

• Canada, Boston, 
Mrs. A.L.: Caldwell, Member of the Board 

of Governors of the National. Film •Board and 
Member .of the Senate of the University of 
Saskatchewan, 

Mr. Stuart Hemsley, Department of External 
Affairs, • 

Mr. G.B.: Summers, Q.C. Department of 
External Affairé. 

Advisers  for the Delegation will be drawn 
from the Department of External Affairs and 
the Department of Finance in Ottawa and  from 
the Canadian Permanent De  legation to tlic'hited, 
Nations in New York. Parliamentary observers 
will be added to the Delegation. 

. 1 

A-POWER PLANNING Representatives of power 
companies and of firms manufacturing genera-
tors and other heavy• power equipment met at 
Chalk River on Wednesday, September 9, with 
members of the staff of Atomic Energy of Canada 
.Limited for a three-day symposium on atomic 
power. 

*There are now several attractive-looking 
approaches to the design of an atomic power-
producing station, declared Dr: 'C. J.Mackisi-
zie, President of A.E.C.L.; • wand this atomic 
power symposium is part of our programme .of 
feasibility studies.  .The conference‘ 
power companies to beCome better acquainted 
with the research results obtained at Chalk 
River and the A.E.C.L.«: Staff in turn will be-
come more familiar with the many prbb,lems 
of:power .production and distribution..w ' 

For this  first conference only those co- m-
panies whidi have initiated .their own studies 
in the development of atomic energy in Canada 
and whose personnel already •have security 
clearance for access to Chalk River research 
results. were to send delegates. 

Pa.rticipating companies include the Hydro 
Electric Power Commission of Ontario, Qiebec 
Hydro .Electric Commission, the Shawinigan 
Water and Power Company, and Calgary *Power 
Limited. 

*It is hciped that other companies• will 
become• eligible, through their active study 
of atomic energy development, to send dele-
gates to future conferences,' said Dr..Macken-
zie. 

(Cnntinued on É. 4) 



(C.W.B. September 11, 1953) 

'HISTORIC MILITARY CEREMONY:  An historic 
ceremony commemorating the. services of British 

•and Canadian Armed Forces at Fort Henry, one 
of Canada's oldest military fortifications, 
was held in Kingston, Ontario, on September 8. 

A bronze plaque bearing the names of 41 
British and Canadian regiments which garrison-
ed the fort between 1812 and 3.940, was•un-
veiled by•Lt.-Gen. Sir Archibald - Nye, GCSI, 
GCMCA United Kingdom High Commissioner to 
Canada. It:•.was erected by the Government of 
Ontario which operates the fort as a tourrst 
attraction. •  

The plaque  also bears the inscription: 
"filmy also serve who only stand and waiti. 
The motto is an apt one since, throtigh the 
turn of events, Fort Henry never became. the 
scene of wartime operations even though it 
held prisoners of war during two world wars.. 

Sir Archibald once served as a subaltern 
officer with the Leincester .Regiment (Royal • 
Canadians) which was formed in this country 
in 1858 and later was stationed in the Kingston 
area.• 

airing the ceremonies he inspected a form-
ation of representatives • and  representative 
detachments from most of the British and Cana-
dian units or Canadian affiliated units con-
cerned. 

Concluding the ceremony, the Fort Henry 
Guards, attired  in • the scarlet tunic livery 
of the 19th Century, presented a. display, of 
footdrill peculiar to that period. The old 
artillery pieces * lining the wills of the fort 
were fired and a mock attack was made on the 

. 	. 
stronghold. 

Many of the British  units were directly 
represented, since  a- large  number of their 

• officers are now resident in  Canada.  

• • 

'STORE"SIVCKS:  'stocks  on  hand in Canada's 
151,6 11..retail stores of all - kinds .at the 

end of 1951 were  valued •(at cost-) at $1,476,- 
743, 200; :a jump of $935,879,300 or 173 per.  
cent oyer the $54Q,865,900.wo,rth held by 137,- 
331 sto:res at the close of 1941, the Dominion. 
Bureau of Statistios. reported- in its second 
bulletin containing. final .detailed ;figures on• 

 retail trade from the 195). Cenaus . .of Distri-
bution.....Average year-end...stooks per. .store 
climbed More than 147 per...cent te) attproki 
mately $9,..740 from" $3,9'38 in the ten4eir • 
period; 

4  

SEA-;FISH CATCH:  Cankidian -  sea-fishermen 

landed 146,318,000 pounds of fish Valued it 

$12,045,000-  in'..July, a decrease àf 12.5 .  per" 

cent in• quantity and 10, l'per cent in'value . 	• 

from the •July, 195 l'catch of 167,159;000 
pounds valued at $13,394;000. This broilght 

the J antis ry-July ca tch to 530 -, 956 , 000 Pound s 

valued'•at $35,236,000,• a drop of 52.2 per «cent 

in landings  and • 11.2  lie; -cent in landed value 

frOni the 782,632,000 potinda Valued it $39- 

675,000 a year ago.•  

AID'70 NATO:  It was announced on September 
5 that seven shiploads of Canadian Army sup-
plies and equipment would leave the ports of 
Toronto, Halilton and Montreal early in the 
month destined for four European armies of 
the North Atlantic Treaty Organization. 

Thesoods were to be earmarked for France, 
Italy, Denmark and Portugal. The shipment, 
one of the largest to leave Canada this year 
under the mutual aid  .agreement •of NATO, in-
cluded heavy general service trucks, wireless 
sets and maintenance equipment for field and 
anti-aircraft artillery pieces. All seven 
cargoes were scheduled to leave Canada by the 
middle of this month. 

France  would receive the bulk of the sup-
plies comprising sixty 3-ton trucks. The Cana-
dian Army was in the process of replacing this 
type vehicle with a newer variety. The French 
shipment would leave Hamilton bound• for the 
Port of Cherbourg within the next ten days. • 

Two hundred and sixty wireless sets would 
go to the PortugeEte Axmy as well as equipment 
for 20-millimeter anti-aircraft guns. Also 
leaVing Montreal within the same period would 
be 1,820 cases of the same type equipment for 
the Italian Army bound for the Port of Naples. 

The remainder was to go to the Royal Danish 
Army and includes. 87 crates of maintenance 
parts for 17-pounder guns. This shipment is 
already on its way to the Port of Aarhus, 
Denmark. . 

* * * * 

INTERNATIONAL PAYMENTS DEFICIT:  Canada's 
current.receipts from international trans-
actions in the firstlalf of this year were 
_down moderately from the total for the first 
half of 1952, while current 'paymenta 'were sub-
stantially higher, the result being a current 
deficit  as  compared to a small. surplus a year 
ago, according to thé first of aregular Series 
of quarterly estimates;of -the Canadian ba-
lancé of international •paYitients feleitsed by 

' the Bureau.. • 
Current receipte during the ,  six months 

amounted to $2,613,000,000, .down $78,000, -000 
from $2,691,000,000 in the same period last 
year, and current paymenta.  totalled $2,978,- 
000,000, up $356,000,000 fronir$2,6223000,000. • 
These opposite movements  in  receipts and pay-
ments led to a *current deficit of $365,000,- 
000, indicating a net import'of capital,' as 
cbmpared to a small'current -  iurplps of $69,-
000,000  in the' first half of 1952 and a current 
surplus of $151,000-,000 for the ftill year 
1952. This  year's current defiCit for the 

; six months, however, is substantially . less 
than the 'deficit of $588;000,000 'occurring 

. in the first half of 1951 and compares  with 
a current:deficit of $150;000,000  in the like 
1950 peri-od. • 

* 	* 
• • , 	. 
..danialians ,  spent $760.48 per capita in re-

tail stores of all kinds in 1951 as compared 
with $299.03 per capita  in  1941. 
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NATURALIZED CITIZENS:  There were  9,061  non-
British subjects in Canada granted certifi-
cates of Canadian citizenship durin.g the ca-
lendar year 1952, according to the first an-
nual report of the Dominion Bureau of Statist-
ics giving current statistics on Canadian 
citizenship, based on information furnished 
by• the Department of Citizenship and Immi-
gration. Added to this number were 42 women 
of Canadian origin, resident outsideof Canada, 
who  had  lost their status as British sub-
jects due to marriage to an alien•prior to 
January 1, 1947, making a total of 9,103 for 
the year. .  

Classified by countryof allegiance, Chinese 
formed the largest group granted citizen-
ship certificates in 1952, numbering  3,021  
or about one-third of the total. Persons of 
Polish nationality at 1,517 were  the second 
largest, while United States citizens at 646 
were next. Almost every country of Europe and 
several ,  others in Asia and:other continents 
were represented. Among the Chinese granted 
certificates, 1,206 had immigrated to Canada 
prior to 1921, while 1,142 had  come to Canada 
in the 1951-52 period and were largely sons of 
Canadian citizens of Chinese origin. 

Of che total, 2,869  hat.1 come to Canada 
since 1945 (1,188 in the period  1951-52), 

 2,01.8 before 1921, and the next largest num-
ber, 1,946, in the five years 1926-30. 

* * * * 

FLOOD RELIEF FOR JAPAN:  The Department• of 
External Affairs announced on September 4 'that 
$50,000 worth of 'canned •pork and dried •skimmed 
milk had been made available by the Canadian 
Government for flood relief purposes in Japan. 

Itis. expected that these foodstuffs, total-
ling 95,200 lbs. • of dried skimmed milk and 
144,000 lbs. of canned pork, would be shipped 
from Vancouver towards the end of . September. 
In addition to this gift,• British Commonwealth 
forces in Korea, of vhich the Canadian 25th 
Brigade forms a part, have already released 
certain supplies, suitable for disaster relief, 
and the Canadian Red Cross has made $20,000 
available to the Japanese Red Cross. 

In recent months Japan has suffered two. 
disastrous floods. The first took place in 
the southern island of Kyushu, in which 1,000 
persons were reported dead  or  missing, 4,000 
injured and soine- 20,000 'dwellings were par-
tially or totally destroy:ed. The second flood, 
in mid-July, struck the southeastern section 
of the 'main island of Japan, including the 
metropolitan districts of Osaka and Mie. This 
disaster was of greater magnitude than ,  that 
in Kyushu, and some 65,000 persons are report-
ed to have been killed, wounded ,  or rendered 
homeless. • 

• 
' cec i   

Some  $8,695,249  worth of 'freight and pas-
senger elevators and parts were made in Canada 
in 195 1.  

(C.W.B.. September 11, 1953) 

CANADA'S WATERBORNE TRADE:  Cargoes loaded 
at Canadian customs ports fn.:•international 
seaborne shipping set. a new record of 32,564,- 
9 15 short tons, for an increaSe of 5,285,1 16 
tons or 19.4 per cent ove-r'  the 1951 total of 
27, 279,799 tons, according  th' the  Dominion 
Bureau of Statistics.. 

All three•geographie regions reported 
greater activity« than in.  the preceding year.. 
The Pacific. region had the . greatest rate of 

 increase,. advancing )30. 2  per 'cent  to '8, 518,,- 
173 tons as compared.with 6,542,523 in 1951.« 

'The Atlantic coast ports followed with an 
improvement of 18.1 per' cent to 17,93 3,184 
tons against 15,186,823, whil e.  total loadings 
at all Great lakes ports 'rose  • to 6;113,558 
tons from 5,550,453, a gain o.f 10.1 per çent 

A number of. commoditie s.  participated in  the 
 advance, , including wheat which .weighed 9,- 

077,.612 'tons,  a • ga.ini o f 37.. 1 per cent over the . 
1951  total of 6;6 20,022 tons; barley which « 
advanced to 2,  194,360 tons, more than double 
the 1,00 2,246  tons  loaded« in the preceding 
year; flour up to  617,007  from 342,583' tons; 

pOsts, etc.-at .989,908 tons again -St  283,-
074;  iron ore, ,  newsprint, rye,, pig iron, and 
aluminum. 

* * * * 

TRADE FAIR SURVEY . -  An intensive study of 
rôreign trade fairs, •.inyolving a two-month 
trip beginn« ing September 1, . through 17 European 
major cities, is nOw being made" by Mr. Chas. . 

• C. Hoffman, Administrator Of the Canadian 
International Trade Fair, it was announced . 
on September 1. His talks with Goyernment 
and trade officials abroad will include an 
outline of the significance of Canada's own 
Trade Fair, held annually in Toronto. With 
him will travel Mr. L.H.:Ausman;,ASsiStantt. 1  
Director of the Canadian Government Trade 
Commissioner Service. Their timetable will 
include London,. Stockholm, Copenhagen, Amster-
dam, erankfort, Vienna, Zurich, Rome, Milan, 
Dusseldorf. Cologne and Brussels. All these 
centres will be visited in September, while 
the second half of their trip in October will 
take in Paris, Madrid, Lisbon, Dublin, Liver-
pool, with a second call at London. 

* * * * 
•- 

PETROLEUM DIVISION' CLOSED:  The Department 
of Defence Production announced on September 
3 the closing ,of its Petroleum Division. Mr. 
G.S. Hanna, Director, has returned to the . 
British American Oil Company and Mr. M.C.. 
Burns, Assistant« Director, has returned to 
the Imperial Oil Company. 

* * * 

Of Canadd s 	iminigrant 
330,780 or 16 per cent lived on farms,  .Z7,016  
or 13 per cent in rural non-farm areas, and 
1,46 2,1 15 or 71 per cent i«n urban centres, . 
with over half of the latter in cities of 
100,000 and over. • 3 



(Continued from P.1) 

A-POWER PLANNING. 

Representatives of power companies were 
to present papers on  - the problems of pro-
duction and distribution of power, trends in 
market requirements and general cost con-
siderations. Members of the Chalk River staff 
Lwere to present papers.on various types of 
reactors and associated processing plants, 
effects of radiation on the structural pro-
perties of a number of materials,. and reactor 
fùels.. . 

Most of the information under  discussion  
is still on the secret list and , therefore all 
sessions of the symposiumare closed. • 

TURKISH AIRCREW • TRAINEES:  Five Turkish 
aircrew trainees will .arrive in Canada on 
September 11 to begin training under the North 
Atlantic Treaty Organization, Air Force Head-
quarters announced on September 9. • 

This marks the first time that TUrkiah air-
men will train in Canada.  They will join with 
eight other nations embryo flyers from Great 
Britain, France, Belgium, Italy, Norway, Men-
mark, the Netherlands and Portugal being 
'trained in .Canada. 

They are scheduled to arrive by civilian 
aircraft at Dorval airpôrt outside NOntreal 
Friday evening..After an overnight stop in 
MOntreal, they will depart for RCAF Station 
:London. ,.Ont.; Where they will take the pre .- 
liminary course.given to.all NATO trainees. 
The course at London gives the students an 
insight  into the traditions, customs and man-
.ners of the RCAF and of Canada in general. 
• Under the RCAF's NATO  air training  plan 
up to 1400 airmen per year are sent to Canada 
from other NATIO nations. They are trained as 

, pilots, navigators or radar observers, and 
then return to their own countries. At the 
end of March the RCAF-had trained 748 pilots 
and 947 navigators from  the different . NATO 
,countries and 1200 more were undergoing train-
ing.at  that time. 

* * * 

ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR.AIR.SERVICES:  Promotion 
of Air Vice Marshal J.I....ELA.:de Niverville, 
.CB.;.District Controller of :Air Services, 
•E)epartment of Transport  aé Montreal, to the 

• newly Created position of Associate ,Director 
of Air Services at Ottawa, was announced on 
September 10 by the Civil  Service Commission  

• with the concurrence of the  Minister-cifTrans-
port. 

* * 	* 

STORE.SALES:RISE:  Department . stores boost-
ed their sales in July by eight per Cent as ' 
compared with a year earlier, according to 
the Bureau's monthly report. The sales total . . 
for the month was $66,.18,000 as compared with 
s61,0 36, 0e0 . 

(C.MIL .September 11, 1953) 

• 
EARNINGS 'RISE: Weekly' earnings of wage- 
earners employed in Canadian manufacturing 
industrie  à during the week ending October :31, 
19.52, aVeraged.7.5 per cent higher than in the 
corresponding week of 1951 .  While the average 
for  salaried employees  rose  7.2 per cent, ac-
cording to the : annual survey of earnings and 
hours of work of men and women in manufactur-
ing. 

Average weekly.earnings of wage-earners 
during the survey week rose to-$55.17 from 
$51.32 and the average for.salaried employees 
advanced to $70.75 from $65.98. Earnings of 
male-wage-earners rose to $60.85 from $56.46, 
and that for womenl-to $34,f7 . from $31.27.. 
Male salaried employees earned an average of 
$82.60, up froM $77.55, while the average for 
women advanced to $41.26 from.$3.8.42. 

• * * * * 
•. 	. 	. 

•FEWER FOX, MORE RINK:  Canada's .  fur farms 
will take fewer fox but more mink pelts this 
season than.was the case  last year, according 
to estimates published SepteMber 9 by the 
Dominion Bureau of Statistiès..The 1953-54 
season yield of standard . silver and,neW type 
fox pelts is expected to number 12;700 . or 
46.4 per cent below the 1952-53 season take 
êf 23,700, while . the harvest of standard and 
.mutation mink pelts is expecteeto be 15.2 
per cent higher at 623,200 agaihst 541,200.. 

*-* * 
• 

PARLIAKEHTARY  ASSISTANTS:'   Mr. W:CUWeir, 
Member of Parliament for Portage-Neepawa, 
.has been appoihted Parliamentary Assistant 
to the Prime Minister, it was announced-on 
SepteMber 9. Eight ParliamentaryAssistants 
Were re-appointed.to the'same pc:eats they oé-
cupied in the last Parliament. - Mr. George J. 

 McIlraith, Member of Parliament for Ottawa 
West,  former.  Parliamentary Assistant to the 
Minister of Trade and CbMmerce, was hot re-
appointed at his own request. Mr. Mcllraith 
was Subsequently qùôted as saying that he 
plans . to  devote more of his time to his law 
practice in Ottawa. 

* * * * 

•Sales of appliance  and radio stores were 
17.9% higher in the first half of 1953 than 
'in the like period last year,. the largest gain 
of any retail trade 7  Motôr vehicle.dealers 
.folloWed with a 12:9% sales rise, then lumber 
and building material dealers with an 11.7% 
gain. 

•*  e  * * 

The Bureau of Statistics estimates that 
in the'firstIalf . of 1952 there were 10 per 
cent more motor vehicle accidents in Canada 
than mn the corresponding-period of 19 51, and 
that as a result there were four per cent more 
persôns . killed and six per cent more persons 
injured on Canàdian highways.- . 

4 



(C.W.R. September 11, 1953) 

COLOMBO PLAN COMMITTEE .   The Secretary of 
State for External Affairs, Mr. L.B. Pearson, 
announced on September 10 that the Canadian 
delegation to the Fifth Meeting of the Con-
sultative Committee of the Colombo Plan will 
be composed as follows: 
Chairman: 	Mr. James Sinclair, Minister of.  
Fisheries. 
Alternate: ler. Escott Reid, High Commissioner 

• for Canada in India. 
Advisers: Mr. J.J. Deutsch, Assistant Deputy 
Minister of finance; Mt. A.E. Ritéhié,. Depart-
ment of External Affairs. 

The  delegation will also include one of 2 . 

ficer from each of the Canadian missions in 
Karachi, New Delhi, and Colombo. 

The  meeting of  officials will open in New-
Iblhi on September28.and.the Ministerial - 
Nketing of the Committee will begin on Ott-
ober 13. 

All members of the Consultative  Cnmmittee 
are expected to attend the forthcoming meet-
ing, including representatives of the Govern-
ments of Australia, Burma, Ceylon, Cambodia, 
Indonesia, Laos,.Malaya, Nepal, NeWlealand, 
Pakistan, theUnited Kingdom,  the United States 
and Vietnam. Observers from Thailand, The 
Philippines, the  International Bank of Re-
construction and Development, and the Economic 

Commission for Asia and the Far East have been 
invited to attend. 

* * * * 

CIVIL DEFENCE CONVOY:  To impress on Cana-
dians the importance of preparedness in peace 
and war, a large civil defence convoy will 
travel from coast to coast and back this Fall, 
staging  civil  defence shows in key cities. 

Bearing the slogan "On Guard, .Canada" the 

convoy and shows will constitute the most 
extensive public, information project yet 
undertaken to alert the country and to- develop 
general awareness of Canada's civil defence 
programme. 

Seven huge tractor-trailers, and accompany-
ing 'vehicles, including a three-ton truck 
bearing a self-contained power plant and 
station wagons for personnel and accessories 
will make up a colourful fleet which is to 
cover more than 10,000 miles, most of it via 
the Trans-Canada Highway. ' 

The federal co-ordinator, Maj.-Gan. F.F. 
Worthington, said ihat in its tour from Hali-
faxeto Vancouver, the convoy will set up ex-

hibitions of civil defence display materials 

which the tractor-trailers will carry, in 

ten important centres. Arrival of the cenvoy 
will be the occasion for special civil defence 

exercises in those cities, with municipal and 

provincial civil defence organizations co-
operating in presenting its message to their 

peoples. 

GRAIN POOL PAYMENTS:  The Minister.of Trade-, 
and Commerce, Mr. C.D.  Howe; announced 'oh -- 

 September li that the Canadian Wheat Board. 
.willdistribUte $100:00(),000 thialail .  in the 
'fért of an  intérim  payment on the 1952-53 Wheat 
pool and final Payments  on 'the  1952-53'oats 
and barle Poet. Thepaymentà will commette 

. on Ottober 1, and will be-completed . before 
the end of the year:.  • 

This decision followed discussions in 
Ottawa betweeb the Minister and members of 
the Camàdian %heat Board, during which_Con-
sideration was given tp the impact of the 

..harvesting.of  the  third suCcessive bumper 
grain crop  in the  Prairie . Provinces and pro- . 
ducers° delivery problems reàulting from . tur-
rent country elevator congestion. • 

Referring . to  wheat, Mr. Howe Stated that 
producers.  had delivered an all time record of 
533 million bushels of wheat  to  the Board  

' during the crop year 1952-53. In spite of very 
large sales and exports, the Board had a sub-
stantial carry-over of old crop wheat on 
July 31, 1953. It was felt that, until these 
stocks of old trop wheat were considerably 
reduced, the 1952-53 wheat pool should not 
be çlosed out. Ct the other hand, the Board 

 had a substantial cash surplus arising from 
its 1952-53 operations and it was therefore 
decided that an interim wheat payment would 
be made - immediately. The interim payment will 
be 12 cents per bushel on all grades of wheat 
delivered to the Board by producers between 
August 1, 1952 and July 31, 1953: This interim 

• payment will involve the distribution of about 
$64,000,000 to. Western producers. 

It ià expected that the 1952-53 wheat pool 
can be closedearly in 1954 and a final wheat 
payment will be made at that time. 

NATIONAL PARKS RECORD:  Canada's national 
parks, which in 1952 set a new record of more 
than 2,500,000 visitors in a single year, are 
well  on the way towards even higher figures 
for 1953. From April 1 to July 31 this year 
the parks had a grand total of 1,633,131 tisi-
torà, or 192,452 more than the 1952 figure of 
1,440,679. Greatest numerical gains were re-
corded at Point Pelee National Park, Ontario 

 (52,847 more visitors); Elk Island National 
Park, Alberta (41,162 more).andRiding Mountain 
National Park, Manitoba (37,807 more). 

* * * * 
INVENTORIES HIGHER:  Total value of in-
ventories held by Canadian manufacturers at 
the end of June was $3,911,400,000, up slight-
ly from May's $3,888,300,000, and six per 
cent above last year's June value of $3,689,- 
600,000. The rise Since the beginning of the 
year was two per cent. 



h. 
I 	• 

OVERSEkE AWARDS SURVEY:  The Department of 
External Affairs'announced on September 11 
that Mr. jean Elésy, who until recentlyserved 
on loan fmnthetepartment as Director-General 
of the International Service of the Cana-
dian Broadcasting Corporation, is proceeding 
to Europe on a special mission to survey thé 
operation of the Canadian Government Overseas 
Awards. Mr. Désy!s mission will take him to 
Italy, France and The Netherlands, in Which 
countries blocked funds owing to Canada have 
been earmarked for education purposes. 

The OWerseas_Awards Programme was approved 
by Cabinet in June, 1951. It includes both 
scholarships for advanced study-and fellow-
:ships for advanced work and study granted 
each year to  candidates  selected by the Royal 
Society of Canada. The Programme is administer-
ed overseas by the Canadian missions in the 
countries concerned.  

(C.W.D. September 11, 1953) 

• In France and The Netherlands, Where  the 
programme already is in operation, Mr. Désy 
will study existing arrangements and liaison 
with local education and cultural bodies. In 
Italy, Where the programme is still pending, 
he will take part in the negotiation of a 
cultural agreement, ai provided under the 
Civilian Relief Agreement between Italy and 
Canada which was ratified by the Italian 
Parliament last April. 

In this survey, Mx. Désy'will be able to 
draw on his experience as former Canadian 
Ambassador to The Hague and Rome.  

* * * * 

•While the number  of  retail stores of all 
kinds in Canada increased by 10.4% to 151,611 
.from 137,331 in the decade between 1941 and 
1951, sales climbed by almcist 210% to  $10.-
653,945,000  from $3,440,900,000. 

'* * * * * 
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I  

a.  

NEAR2M2RD - WHEAT'EXPORTSL  Canada 's 1952- 53 
crop-year exports of wheat and wheat flour in 
termsofwheat amounted to 385,900,000 bushels, 
second only  to  the record 407,600,000. exported 
in 1928-29 and soMe eight per cent above those 
of the preceding crop year. Exports of wheat 
as grain, at 329,000,000 bushels were eXceeded 
only once before when 354,400,000 were exported 
in 1928-29. -Exports of wheat flour in terms 
of wheat, at 56,900,000 bushels were up.from 
51,100,000 in the -preceding year, but were 
exceeded in each.of the five crop years from 
1943-44 to 1947-48. 

Monthly'exports of wheat and wheat flour in 
terms Of wheat during 1952-53 ranged from a 
low- of 16,400,000 bushels in March to a high 
of 46,400,000 in May. Movement during the 
May-July quarter of the crop  year  was parti.-; 
cularly heavy, with exports during each of the 
three months running close to the 45,000,000 
bushel level. Overseas clearances of wheat, 
the major part of total exports of wheat and 
flour, ranged from a low of 11,200,000 bushels 
in March to 40,200,000 in May. 

The United Kingdom continued as Canadas 
 chief export market for - wheat andflbum taking 

approximately .32 per cent of the 1952-53 

combined total. Exports of Canadian wheat as 
grain to thé United Kingdom during the 12 

months ending July 31, 1953 amounted to 102,-  

000,000 bushels, repreienting 31 per ment:of- 
total wheat exports, while exports of flour in 
terms•of wheat equivalent tôtalled 21,400,000 
bushels. - Comparable figures for - 19 .51-52 were 

. 108,800,000 and 18,700,000 bushels, r•res- 
• • pectively. 	. 

In addition to the United Kingdom, 11 other 
countries 'purehased wheat as grain in amounts 
exceeding 10,000,000 bushels. lhese countries 
were: Germany, 24,100,000 bushels; United 

• States, '22,900,000 (of which 5,800,000 were 
for milling in bond); Belgium, 20,900;000; 
.Netherlands, 15,600,000; Pakistan, 14,500,000; 
India, 14,100,000; Japan, 13,900,000; Italy, 
13,500,000; Brazil, 11,100,000; Switzerland, 
10,500,000: and Yugoslavia, 10,200,000. Alto-
gether 44 countries and crown colonies pur-
chased Canadian wheat as  grain  during  the  crop 
year. 

Expo.rts of Canadian wheat flour during 
1952-53, were distributed among 71 countries, 
territories, and Crown colonies. In addition 
to  the United Kingdom, flour exports equi-
valent to at least 1,000;000 buihels of wheat 
went to  the  following destinations in order of 
size of export shipments: Egypt, Philippine 
Islands, Lebanon, Venezuela,. Trinidad and 
Tobago, Ceylon, Korea, Hong Kong, Jamaica, 
leeward and Windward  Islands,  and.Japan 



tft 

(C.MB.. September 18, 1953) .  

POPULATION GAIN OF 351,000 IN ONE YEAR 

14,781,000 AT JUNE 1:  Canada's population 
at June 1 this year reached 14,781,000, an 
incxease of 351,000 over the estimated total 
of 14,430,000 at June 12, 1952, and a two-year 
advance of 772,000 from the total of 14,009,-
4  recorded  • for June 1, 1951, in the Ninth 
Decennial Census, according to the annual 
census-date estimate of the ID:minion Bureau of 
Statistics. 

%bile below the record year's gain of 421,- 
000 for the twelve months from June 1, 1951, 
to June 1, 1952, the year's increase was 
greater than for any of the previous postwar 
periods. It compares with an estimated in-
crease of 297,000 between June 1, 1950, and 
June 1, 1951, of 265,000 in the 1949-1950 
period, and of 279,000 in the I948J49 period 
(excluding the 345,000 added in the latter 
year by the entry of Newfoundland). 

The estimate for June 1 shows increases 
over a year earlier in all provinces, with 
gains in three - Newfoundland, Saskatchewan 
and Alberta -• greater than in the previous 
twelve months. Ontario as usual had the largest 
increase at 131,000, which compares with 
168,000 in the previous twelve months. •Qiebec 
was next with 95,000 (118,000 in the 1951- 
52 period), followed by .,Alberta;.-and British 
Columbia with an equal 32,000 (31,000 and 
33,000 respectively). The year's increase . 
raised Alberta's population to 1,002,000  

making it the fourth province to pass the 
million mark. 

Saskatchewan had a gain of 18,000 (11,000), 
for the second successive year of increase; 
while Manitoba's increase was 11,000 (22,000), 
The increases for Nova Scotia and .New Brunswick 
are put at 10,000 each (same as the previous 
year); Prince Edward Island, 3,000 (5,000): 
and Newfoundland, 9,000 (7,000). 

Estimates for the Provinces, with 1952 
figures in brackets, are as follows: Newfound-
land, 383,000 (374,000); Prince Edward Island, 
106,000 (103,000); Nova Scotia, 663,000 (653,- 
000); New Brunswick, 536,000 (526,000); Que-
bec, 4,269,000 (4,174,000); Ontario, 4,897,- 
000 (4,766,000);. Manitoba, 809,000 (798,000); 
Saskatchewan, 861,000 (843,000.); Alberta, 1,- 
002,000 (970,000); British Columbia, 1,230,- 
000 (1,198,000). Figures for the territories 
are unchanged at: Yukon, 9,000; Northwest 
Territories, 16,000. 

The Bureau's estimate results from a pop-
ulation accounting which starts with the 1951 
Census, adds births and immigration and deduct:4 
deaths and emigration during the twelve months. 
The same method is followed For each Pro-
vince as for Canada as a whole, but the fi-
gures on migration are. less complete for the 
Provinces, . the principal data being labour 
force survey indications ofnet interprovintial 
:Movement. 

* * 

CANADA-;U:S.. PLANNING GROUP.  Meetings  of  
'the  Regional Planning'Committee of the Canada-
United States Regional Planning Group commenced 
on September 14, at Qiebec City, it was annou-
nced in Ottawa and in Washington on September 
13. 

This group is part of the North Atlantic 
Treaty Organization and is charged with plan-
ning the defence of Canada and the United 
States within the scope of NAM. - The Regional 
Planning Commietee . reports to the chiefs of 
staff committee of the Regional Planning Group 
which is composed of the service chiefs of 
staff of Canada and the United States.. 

Facilities for these meetings are being 
provided by Headquarters, Eastern Quebec Area 
of the Canadian 'Army. • The last meeting of 'the 
Canada-United States Regional Planning Commit-
tee was held in Toronto in May of this year. 

* * * * 

The number of hogs on Canadian farms at 
June 1 this year was 23 per cent lower than at 
the same time last year, according to the 
annual June survey by the Daminion Bureau of 
Statistics in co-operation with provincial 
departments of agriculture. The number on 
farms at the beginning of June was 4,447,000 
as compared with 5,741,000. 

AID GEOLOGICAL RESEARCH:  The federal Gov-
ernment will pay out $24,981 in grants-in-aid 
to nine Canadian universities in 1953-54 in 
continuation of its efforts to stimulate and 
support geological research in general and more 
particularly the more fundamental types in the 
new and less tried fields. 

The importance and timeliness of such 
research cannot be overestimated, the Minister 
of Mines, Mr. • Prudham, said.when announcing 
the awards, because the finding of new ore-
bodies and new oil pools today in Canada and 
throughout the world is becoming increasingly 
dependent upon the development of new techni-
ques in geology and geophysics arising from 
the basic knowledge gained from such re-
search. 

The grants-in-aid cover 19 projects and are 
awarded by the Geological Survey of Canada on 
the basis of.recommendations made by the Na-
tional Advisory Committee On Research in the 
Geological Sciences.- 

* • * * * 
Of 9,061 non-British subjects bh_Canada 

granted Canadian citizenship certificates 
during 1952, 3,021 or one-third were Chinese, 
next largest groups being 1,517 Polish and 646 
United States citizens. 
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(C.W.B. September 18, 1953) 

RCAF's $400;0011,000 PROGRAMME ON 'SCHEDULE 

BUILT FOR FUTURE.The  RCAF'svast constrOctiom 
programme across Canada, expected to:cost an 
estimated $400,000,000 before completion next 
year, is making good progress, it was announced 
on September 15 by Air Force Headquarters. 

Shortages of materials and other obstacles 
have set back certain individual parts of the 
programme but generally the whole construction 
effort is well up to or ahead of schedule. 

Considered the backbone of the RCAF's ex-
pansion, the building programme stretches 
across Canada and involves construction or ex-
pansion of both operational flying and train-
ing stations, supply and renair_ depots, com-
mand and station headquarters, radar stations, 
and many other projects. 

LENGTHENING RUNWAYS 

A major item of the construction programme 
has been and is the lengthening of runways at 
stations already in operation, and at re-acti-
vated wartime stations. This has been necessi-
tated by requirements of modern jet fighters 
and heavy transport aircraft. Majority of the 
wartime-built runways were required only to 
serve light training aircraft. 

Che of the big problems facing Air Force 
authorities and their consulting architects 
has been the task of devising structures which 
will not be outmoded in the near future, but 
yet which are not prohibitive in cost. The 
problem has been solved by dividing new cow-. 
struction into three types, adcording to the 
length of time and the degree to which it is 
felt the RCAF will.require the use of the 
station or buildings concerned. 

Among the most complicated items included 
in the building programme are newly-designed 
hangars, being built at numerous airfields. 
Largest of the three standard types of hangars 
is the cantilever Model, constructed to house 
the big aircraft of today and of the future, 
The hangar is so constructed as to provide a 
good deal of office, working and storage space 
which would otherwise require separate build-
ings and is also designed to allow ready ex-
pansion with an eye to bigger aircraft in the 
future. Ule standard cantilever type costs 
close to 4 million dollars. 

New bombing and gunnery ranges also account 
for a sizeable part of the total building 

* 

costs. These must be located in -areas where 
increased firepower of modern fighters can be 
tested and practised without interruption or 
fear of damage to persons or built-up areas. 
Che of the most notable of these is being built 
at Cold Lake, Alta., and the range will cover 
an area approximately 115 by 40 miles. Involv-
ing construction of an entirely new station, 
and expected to cost about 30 million dollars, 
this range is being carved out of scrub land 
100 miles north of Lloydminster, •Sask. 

It is one of the biggest single projects in 
the current construction programme and when 
finished, will be one of the world's largest 
air training centres of its'type. The range 
will bé used for bombing and gunnery oper-
ations, andcanalso be used in connection with 
the development and evaluation of various 
forms ofweapons, including• air-to-air rockets. 
Despite developmentofthe range, the Air Force 
will still require bombing and gunnery ranges 
at other points for local use by both•regular 
and reserve fighter squadrons. 

RADAR STATIONS 

New permanent radar stations now are Ln use, 
and account for another large part of the 
building cost total. Sites for these stations 
have been determined mainly by their place in 
the overall radar screen and often their in-
access'ibility has made much pre-construction 
work necessary. Roads have been laid in to the 
sites through virgin country, water systems 
from nearby lakes developed, power stations 
and transmission lines erected and many other 
services  provided for these new outposts of 
defence. • 

The new flying training schools, located on 
the Prairies, have made their appearance on 
the sites of wartime training stations. Numer-
ous Department of Transport  airfields across 
Canada are being overhauled for the RCAF to 
ensure that they can handle Service require-
ments.•Some of these were used by TCA before 
it introduced heavy, long-range aircraft that 
rendered the fields inadequate. 

The unprecedented peace-time demands on the 
RCAF, both for NATO training and for active 
defence, has necessitated this vast construc-
tion programme. 

* * * 

ALEXANDER GRAHAM BELL  MONUMENT.  The Depart-
ment of Resources and Development has an-
nounced that a cut-stone monument bearing a 
bronze tablet has been erected in the grounds 
of the Bell homestead near Brantford, Ontario, 
home of the famed inventor of the teléphone, 
Alexander Graham Bell. It was unveiled on 
Saturday, September 12, at 3:00 p.m,, by Mrs. 
Lillian Grosvenor Coville, a grand-daughter 
of - the inventor. 

JULY CHEQUES $12  BILLION.'  Value of cheques 
ca'sed in 35 clearing centres across Canada 
rose nearly 12 per cent in July to  $12,251,-
.000,000  from $10,945,000,000 in the correspond-
ing month last year .  This raised the cumula-
tive total for the first seven months of 1953 
to $82,545 763,000, close to 13 per cent above 
the $79,510,622,000  in the  like 1952 period. 
Increases were shown in all five economic 
areas both in July and the seven-month period, 
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EXERCISE "GRAND REPULSE":  Canada's 27th 
Infantry Brigade will take part in a large-
scale, three-divisional exercise in Northern 
Germany this month,  the last major manoeuvres 
before.  rotation  begins in November. 

The exercise, to be called "Grand Repulse", 
will take place from September 19 to September 
23 and will see Cànadian troops teamed with 
British and Netherland Forces ma  mobile mock-
battle against an leenemy" made up of British 
and Denish soldiers. 

The exercise is designed to give the forces 
of the various nationalities and arms taking 
part practice in cooperating with one another, 
and with the 2nd Allied Tactical Air Force. 

The Cànadian brigade will be under command 
of Bris. Pangman; DSO of Toronto, 
while the exercise will be directed by Lt. 
Gen. Sir James Cassels, KBE,.CB, DSO Commander 
of the 1st British Corps and former Commander 
of the Commonwealth Division in Korea.. 

"Grand Repulse" will be staged in the 
.Bremen - Verden - Osnabruck area of Northern 
Germany, and will get underway at 00Q1: hours 
on September 19. Concentratien of the Canadian 
Forces will begin several days beforehand, and 
involves all elements and arms of the brigade. 

The exercise will be the largest Cànadians 
have been involved in this year, and on its 
conclusion regiments and units will begin 
preparation for the rotation of the brigade to 
Canada in November. 

* * * * 

NEW ATOMIC ENERGY CHIEF:  The Minister of 
Trade and Commerce,  Mr. C.D.:Howe, announced 
on September 16 that the Directors  of  Atomic 
Energy of Canada Limited have accepted the 
resignation of  Dr.  C.J.:Mackenzie as President 
of that Company to be effective October 31, 
1953, and have elected as his successor Mr. W. 
J. Bennett, President of Eldorado Mining and 
Refining Limited. 

Mr. Howe stated that last year, when atomic 
energy activities were organized under a 
separate Crown  Company, Dr. Mackenzie resigned 
front the Presidency of the National Research 
Council, under which body the Canadian Aromic 
Energy Project had been started, in order to 
supervise the reorganization of this complex 
undertaking. Now that the reorganization has 
been completed in a satisfactory manner, Dr. 
Mackenzie, having reached normal retirement 
âge, has asked to.be  relieved of his heavy 
administrative responsibilities, but has 
agreed to continue his association with the 
Project as à special consultant on atomic 
energy matters. 

Mr. Howe stated that, in the first instance, 
Mr. Bennett will administer Aromic Energy of 
Canada Limited and Eldorado as two separate 
companies, but it is expected the companies 
will later be amalgamated end thus make po-
ssible the centralizing of Cevernment atomic 
energy activities under one authority, as has 
been done in other countries. 

EAST COAST SEA EXERCISE.  Waters off Canada's 
east coast will become a simulated battle-
ground during Exercise Mariner, NATO maritime 
exercise which began September 16 and conti-
nues until October 4. 

Five warships and two naval air squadrons 
of the Royal Cànadian Navy and three maritime 
squadrons of the RCAF are taking part in the 
exercise, largest and most comprehensive of 
its kind yet to be held. 

Nine of thel4NAID countries are represent-
ed.in  Mariner by a . total of nearly.half a 
million men, some MO ships and 1,000 air-
craft. Aimed at practicing the participating 
forces in coordinated operations, the exercise 
will range over large areas of the North 
Atlantic and the North SeaandEhglish Channel. 

The "Blue", or NATO, forces will include 
ships and aircraft of many types and will be 
opposed by an "Orange" enemy operating sub-
marines, cruisers and shore-based aircraft. 
Among the phases of training which will be 
covered will be convoy protection, communica-
tions, naval control of shipping, anti-subma-
rine warfare, striking fleet operations, air 
strikes and air defence. 

Canadian naval units taking part will be 
HMC Ships Magnificent (aircraft carrier), 
Quebec (cruiser), Algonquin (destroyer) and 
Swansea and La Hulloise (frigates).  On board 
the Magnificent willbe871 Squadron (fiàhters) 
and 881 Squadron (anti-submarine aircraft), 
comprising the 30th Carrier Air Group. 

*00*  

MINISTER OF NORWAY:  His Excellency Erling 
Sundt Bent on SepteMber 15 presented to the 
Right Honourable Thibaudeau Rinfret, Deputy 
Governor General,  hi  à Letter of Credence as 
Envoy Extraordinary and Minister Plenipoten-
tiary of Norway to Canada. The ceremony of 
presentation took place at the Supreme Court 
Building. 

Mr. Bent was born in 1894.  He  studied at 
Oxford University  from 1912 to 1914 and enter-
ed the Norwegian Foreign Service in 1921. He 
has held diplomatic or consular posts in Ham-
burg, London, Montreal, Los Angeles and New 
York, and has also served in various capaci-
ties in the Norwegian Ministry for Foreign 
Affairs..Prior to his appointment to Canada, 
Mk. Bent was Minister to Italy. 

* 	* * 

WHEAT.VISIBLe  Visible supplies of Canadian 
wheat in store'or in transit on August 27 
amounted to 286,851,000 bushels, steeply above 
last year's corresponding total of 184,270,- 
000 bushels, according to the Bureau's weekly 
'statement. Farmers in the Prairie Provinces 
reduced their marketings of wheat during the 
week ending August 27 to 8,717,000 bushels 
from 14,893,000 in the same week last year. 
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CABINET CHANGES:  Following a meeting of the 
Cabinet  on September 17, the Prime Minister, 
Mk. St. Laurent, announced two Cabinet changes 
and several other appointments, as follows: 

Mr. Jean. Lesage, Member of Parliament for 
Montmegny-L'Islet since 1945, Finance Parlia-
mentary Assistant, to be Minister of Resources 
and Eèvelopment. 

Mr. Robert H. Winters to bé .  Minister of 

11/r  Public Works, with continued ministerial di-rection of the Tkans-Canada Highway and the 
Central Mortgage and HouSing Corporation. 

Major-General Hugh  A. Young,  present Deputy 
Minister of Resources and Development, to be 
Deputy Minister of Public Works as from Novem- 
ber 15. 

Mk.  Robert B. Bryce,  Assistant  Eèputy Min-
ister of Finance and.  Secretary of the Treasury 
.Board, to be Clerk of the Privy Coiancil and 
Secretary of the Cabinet, as from January 1 
next, _ 

Mr. Robert Gordon Robertson, Assistant 
Secretary to  the Cabinet  to be Eèputy Minister 
of Resources and EevelopMent, as from November 
15. 

The first session of the new, 22nd Parlia-
ment elected on August 10, will open on Thurs-
day . November 12, Mr. St. Laurent stated. 

« ,1 

(Call.B. September 18, 1953) 

* * * * 

GATT DELEGATION:"The  Department  of  External 
Affairs announced on September 16 that the 
Eighth Session of the Contracting Parties to 
the Géneral.Agreement on Tariffs and Trade 
opens at Geneva on September 17th. The Càna-
dian Delegation will be composed as follows: 

Chairman: Right Honourable C.D. :Howe; Vice-
Chairman: Mr. L.D. Wilgress, Cànadian Repre-
sentative to NATO and OEEC. 

Delegates: Dr. C.M. Isbister, Director. 
International Trade Relations Branch, Depart-
mentofTrade and Commerce; Mk. L.E. Cbuillard, 
Office of the Canadian High Commissioner, 
London; Mk. S.S..Reisman, Eèpartment of Finan-
ce; Mr. B.G.:Barrow, Department of Trade and 
Commerce; and Mr. A.R. Kilgour, Department of 
External Affairs. 

* * * * 

JULY AUTO SHIPMENTS ÙP:  Factory shipments 
of Cànadian-made motor vehicles rose again in 
July, the Month's  total amounting to 48,691 
units as compared with 34,314 in the corres-
ponding month last year. This brought the 
cumulative total for the first seven months of 

1953 to 332,389 units as compared with 265,911 
a year earlier. 

* * * * 
FARE PRICES SAG:  Substantially lower prices 
for live stock and a fractional decline in 

grain prices more than offset higher prices 
for potatees, dairy products and poultry and. 
eggs, resulting in a drop in Canada's July 

index of  farm prices of agricultural products 
to 244.9 as compared with 249.9 in june. 

METEOROLOGICAL CONFERENCE:  Addressing the 
"leaders of modern meteorology",  the  Minister 
of Transport, Mr:Lionel Chevrier,onSeptember,  
14 welcomed delegates from the Royal Meteoro-
logical Society and the  American Meteorologic-
al Society to a conference being held in 
Toronto, the headquarters of the Canadian 
MeteoroIogical Services of the Eèpartment of 
Transport. The Minister expressed the view 
that there were "more outstanding meteoro-
logists present than had ever gathered before 
at any place intheworld" and said, "I am sure 
that this compliment is much appreciated.," 

The Minister referred to studies being made 
by the Conference on the modification of 
clouds and the possibilities of making rain 
and said that "this possibility of man-made 
weather and particularly the modification of 
clouds and fog could have a tremendous impact 
on both civil and military services." With 
continuing attack on the problem of weather 
"spectacular progress is by no means impos-
sible", èaid the Minister who thought a boon 
would be given to mankind."if we ever reach 
the stage where a season's weather can be 
forecast in advance." While he thought that 
this may not be possible for many years to 
come, "continued research will lead to a 
steady improvement in the adcuracy of present 
forecasts, perhaps also in the length  of the 
period for which we can forecast with any 
degree of assurance." 

Indicating an intimate appreciation of the 
benefits of research and investigation in the 
many fields of meteorology, Mr. Chevrier drew 
attention to the fact that development of the 
Cbmet aircraft, operating at levels of 30,000 
to 40,000 feet "requires knowledge of high-
level winds" and that new type aircraft wieh a 
small tolerance of fuel, must have accurate 
terminal weather forecasts well,in advance. 

* * * * 

HOUSING UPSWING‘.  The 1953 upswing in new 
housing construction went into its seventh 
month in July with the number'of linits started 
up 35 per cent to 11,834 from 8,759 in the 
same month last year, and the number of units 
completed up 45 per cent to 6,828 from 4,715. 
In the seven-month comparison, starts were 
running 33 per cent ahead of last year at 58,- 
580 against 44,050 and were 13,992 above the 
corresponding 1951 total of 44,588, while 
completions were in front by 40 per cent at 
46,319 against 33,055 and were 2,699 above 
1951's 43,620. 

Builders cut the average construction time 
in July for the seventh straight month this 
year, the 6.4 months average comparing with 
7.4 months in the preceding month and 6.9 
months in July last year. The July average 
construction time was the lowest yet recorded 
this year. 
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AUTO INDUSTRY 'GROWTH:  'Motor vehicles re-
placed non-ferrous meta'l smelting and refining 
as Canada's third largest manufacturing in-
dustry in terms of gross value of products in 
1950, according to the general review of the 
manufacturinÉ industries of  Canada for 1950, 
published September 15 by the - Bureau - of 
statistics. Pulp and paper again ranked as the 
largest and slaughtering and meatpacking re-
mained in second place, while non-ferrous 
metal smelting and refining wound up fourth, 
the position held by motor vehicles in 1949. 

The Bureau's list of the 40 leading manu-
facturing industries in 1950 Shows gross pro-
duction values ranging from $954,137,651 for 
pulp and paper to $104,853,748 for confection-
ery as compared with a production range.of 
$836,148,393 for pulp and paper to $96,934,506 
for coke and gas products in 1949. The 40 top 
industries manufactured $10,075,220,543 worth 
of products or 72.9 per cent of the e.11,817:r 
526,381 all-industry total in 1950 as compared 
with $9,029.210,393 or 72.3 per cent of the 
preceding year's $12,479,593,300 total. 

In addition, the 40 largest industries 
accounted for 65.9 per cent of the 35,942 
establishments, 67 per cent of the 1,183,297 
employees, 68.2 per cent of the $2,771,267,435 
payroll and 76.1 per cent of the $7,538,534,- 
532 worth of materials used in Canadian manu-
facturing in 1950. In 1949 the top 40 account-
ed for 65.7 per cent of the 35,792 establish-
ments; 66.5 per cent of the 1,171,207 employ-
ees, 67.8 of the $2,591,890,657 payroll and 76 
per cent of $6,843,231,064 material costs.  

(C.W.B. September 18, 1953) 

LARGE:WHEAT SUPPLY:  Canadian wheat supplies 
for 1953-54 will amodntto966,500,000 bushels, 
61,400,000 bushels greater than in 1952-53 if 
the current forecastofproduction is realized. 
This total comprises July 31, 1953 carryover 
stocks of 362,700,000 bushels and the new crop 
forecast of 603,800,000 bushels on the basis 
of conditions at August 1. Supplies of this 
size would be the second largest on record, 
being exceeded only by those of 1942-43 when 
the total reached 980,400,000 bushels. This 
year's supplies are about 51 per cent above 
the 10-year average of 638,000,000 bushels. 

• * 	* 

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT BANK:  Mr. Graham 
Tbwers, President of the Industrial Develop-
ment Bank, announced on September 14 that the 
Directors had appointed Mr. S.R. Noble,  O.B.E. 
as Vice-President, Mr. D.G. Marble, C.B.E. as 
General Manager and Mr. A.N.H. James as Assis-
tant General Manager. 

* * * * 

Canadians visiting the United States for 
more than 48 hours in 1952 spent an estimated 
average $88 each, or over 72% more than the 
average expenditure of $51 by Americans vi-
siting  Canada for more than two days. 

* * * * 
During the 1941-51 decade the annual pay-

roll of Canada's retail stores soared by $596,- 
832,100 or 190% to $911,269,600 from $314,437,- 
500. 

* * * * 
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.WEEK'S.EVENTS IN REVIEW 

CANADA:AT'M U,111 1;:  "So far as the Canadian 
Cevernment is concerned, we will not support 
any military action in Korea that is not 
United  Nations action, and we would be opposed 
to any attempt to interpret existing United 
Nations objectives as including the unifica-
tion of Korea by force," the Chairman of the 
Canadian Delegation to the Eiihth Session of 
the United  Nations General Assembly, Mr. L.B. 
Pearson, said in the opening.  general debate of 
the Assembly on September 23. 

Mr. Pearson, who is Secretary of State for 
External Affairs in the Government of Canada, 
added: "Ch the other hand, we-are aware that 
the signing of an armistice does not discharge 
us from obligations we have already taken Ln 
Korea as a member of the United Nations." 

Following are additional excerpts from the 
Canadian Statement: ' 

".... 
 

Our  cooperation is not synthetic; 
our Unity is not imposed nor is it of that 
monolithic type that Mr. Vishinsky proudly 
ascribed yesterday to Soviet society. Honest 
differences, openly expressed are bound to 
exist within and between free gevernments. Net  
only do we acknowledge them. At times we seem 
gratuitously to advertise dàem. But anyone who 
seeks to divide  us, in the United Nations or 
elseWhere, by misinterpreting or exploiting 
these differences Will socin find that  the  
things that hold us together are far stronger 
and more enduring than.those which, at times, 
divide us. 

"The Soviet Bloc deny that our policies 
make for peace. They claim that our coalitions 
and our associations, particularly what they 
call the aggressive  North  Atlantic bloc, are a 
menace to their security and are designed for 
aggressive war. Nothing could be more remote 
from reality. 

"It may be that their fear on this score is 
merely manufactured by propaganda as a cloak 
for plans and policies of their own, which in 
their turn rouse deep and anxious fear in us. 
But even if the Communist fear were genuine, 
it is unfounded. The peoples of our free coa-
lition are passionately pacific, and its lead-
er, the United States, as Canadiandlave:spe-
cial reason to know and appreciate, is one of 
the least imperialistically minded powers that 
ever had world leadership and responsibility 
thrust upon it.Buteven if anyone were tempted 
to believe these untrue Cemmunist charges 
of American warmongering imperialism, does 
anyone really think that the United States 
could decree aggressive or provocative collec-
tive action by, say, the North  Atlantic, the 
inter-American  or the ANWS groups? 

"FUrthermore, this friendly association of 
other countries with the United States some of 
which have had as tragic an experience of the 
miseries and destructions of war as the Soviet 
Union  itself, should be a reassuring rather 
than a disturbing fact to all those who seek 
peace .... 

'I know that without the active participa-
tion of world agencies of communication and' 

(Continued on 1%4) 
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(C.LEL.September 25, 1953) 

ORGES GATT EXTENSION:  Speaking.at  the eighth 

session of the contracting parties to the 
General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade at 
Ceneva on September 18, the Minister of l'rade 
and Commerce, Mk. C.ECHowe, said the time was 
clearly approaching for a general review of 
the Agreement: He urged the renewal of the 
Agreement for another year until the United 
States had made clear its policy on interna-
tional trade: 

Whatever its shortcomings, Mr. Howe said, 
the Gênerai Agreement provided the best basis 
thus far attained for the successful and 
efficient conduct of world trade. He did not 
suppose any responsible person wished‘ser-
iously to propose the abolition or weakening 
of the structure of international trade agree-
ments. 

U.S. COMMISSION 
• 

After referring to the appointment in the 
United States of a Commission to study all 
aspects of foreign economiè policy, and tn 
studies being made in other governments, he 
continued, in part: 

"In the meantime, my Government believes 
that the most important question to be faced 
at the present Session is,.what to.do about 
the tariff schedules when the period of their 
assured life expires at the end of this year. 
In the existing situation, it seems to me that 
the schedules should be re-bound for a de-
finite period. This period should be as short 
as possible .and still provide enough.time for 
the necessary arrangements to be made. We 
might consider à perioeef a year, to extend 
until the end of 1954. 

"In.the present circumstances,.it seems un-
wise to permit ArtfdleXXVIII to be used on a 
wide-spread basis, because there is no telling 
how far the withdrawals might go. As  long as 
it is.known that negotiations are being ar-
ranged for the latter part of 1954, it should 
not be too difficillt for the governments 
concerned to re-bind the existing schedules 
untilthen..If any such rebinding is to be 
effective and acceptable,,however, there must 
be no major withdrawals or impairments of the 
Agreement in the meantime, by any of those 
concerned. In the broad interests of our ex-
port trade in Canada, I believe we candothis, 
provided other countriés will do the same.... 

"TWo years ago, bilateralism was probably 
more of a threat to the ideas of the General 
Agreement than it is today. In the meantime, 

more people have, learned through experience 
that restrictive trade policies create pro-
blems rather than solve them,.and that they 
lead to high costs and inefficiency. There is 
a tendency, among some of the financially 
weaker countries, to wonder whether they have 
been well served by their own restrictions. 

"Two years ago, the threat of economic 
regionalism was probably more in peeple's 

.minds than it is today..In various parts of 
the world, ideas have arisen from time to time  

about escaping from world-wide problems by 

organizing a restrictive trading system.among 
a few countries and erecting barriers against 
outsiders. Small groups of countries cannot 
really live in self-sufficiency or in splendid 
solitude in today's world, however, and most 
of the advocates of regional blocs have had to 
come up against the inescapable facts of the 
worldeituation. 

"There is an opportunity.at present to 
consolidate our past accomplishments and to 
prepare ourselves to meet the future. It is 
possible that new opportunities may arise, 
next year, for the Contracting Parties to take 
new initiatives in the development of multi-
lateral world trade. The task of reconstruc-
tion of the international trading world is a 
very large one and it cannot all be done at 
once. It can only be done through sustained 
efforts of international cooperation and much 
has already been achieved. I hope that we 
shall be in a position to take full advantage 
of further opportunities when they do arise." 

* * * * 

EMPLOYMENT, PAYROLLS UP:  Further expansion 
in industrial employment was recorded at the 
beginning of July, and the Bureau's general 
index number of employment rose by 1.8 per 
cent over June,.and 2.9 per cent over July 
last year. At tbe same time the payrolls index 
climbed 1.6 per cent over June and 9.8 per 
cent over July a year ago, while average week-
ly . earnings declined slightly from June 1, but 
rose 6.7  percent  over July.last year. 

The  industrial employment index for july 
stood at 190.8 as compared *ith 187.5 a month 
earlier, and 185.5 a year ago, while the pay-
rells index was 468.1 as compared with 460.9 
at June 1, and 426.3 at July 1 last year. 
'Weékly-wages and salaries averaged $57.58 as 
compared with $57.71 a month ago, , and $53.96 
in July, 1952. 

The general movement of employment at the 
beginning.of July was favourable in all pro-
vinces except Prince Edward Iàland, in 24 of 
the cities for which data are'published, and 
in most industires. 

* # * * 

PRODUCTION OF ELECTRICITYi  Production of 
electric energy by central electric stations 
continued to climb in July. The monthrs output 
amounted to 5,180;727,000 kilowatt hours as 
compared with 4,841,336,000 in the same month 
last year, bringing the January-July aggregate 
to 38,636,944,000 kilowatt hours as compared 
with 35,649,242,000. 

* 5 *  * 
There were only 74 harness shops left in 

Canada in 1951, a drop from 215 in 1941, and 
601 ten years earlier.  Over  the same period 
the.number of horses on farms fell to  1,306,-
6.39  in 1951 from  2 788,795 in 1941 and 3,113,-
909 in 1931. 
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(C.W.B. September 25, 1953) 

RECORD COARSE - GRAINS EXPORTS:  Combined ex-
ports of oats, barley, rye, and flaxseed during 
the 1952-53 crop year amounted to 196,800;000 
bushels, setting a record for the second 
successive year and exceeding the 1951-52 
total by some 47,600,000 bushels,%according to 
the  Bureau's.coarse.grains quarterly bulletin. 

The unprecedented export movement of.Cana-
dian barley, amounting to 118,900,000 bushels , . 
exceeded  the  previous record set in 1951-52 by 
48,900,000 bushels and was the major factor in 
establishing the new peak for Canadian coarse 
grain exports. Exports of oats decreased by 
some 4,700,000 bushels to a 1952-53 total of 
64,900,000, but exports of rye and flaxseed, 
at 9,000,000 and 4,100,000 bushels, respect-
ively, were.well above  the  1951-52 levels. 

In addition to setting a new record of 
118,900,000 bushels, Canadian barley exports 
showed considerable change in distribution 
compared.with 1951-52. The Federal Republic 
of Germany purchased some 30,400,000'bushels 
as against 5,900;000 during the preceding crop 
year, replacing Bélgium.as.the leading market 
for Chnadian barley.during 1951-52. ap orts to 
the United States, at 24,100,000 buàhels,.were 
more than twice as large as the 1951-52 total 
of 10,200,000. 

* * * * 

17 STRIXES"IN'AUGUST:  There were fewer work 
stoppages in existence.during August, 1953, 
than there were in the previous month, but 
with more workers involved,  the  time loss was 
somewhat higher, according to a preliminary 
summary of strikes and lockouts released on 
September 22 by the Department of Labour. 

Seventeen strikes.and lockouts Envolired 
8,598 workers with a time loss of 92,760 -man-
days in August, as compared with 30.strikes 
and lockouts during July, 1953, involving 7,- 
396 workers and a time loss of 73,486 days. 
The figures for August, 1952, were 42 strikes 
and lockouts involving 15,039 workers'and a 
time loss of 202,395 days. 

* * * 
BELGIAN NAVAL CADETS."Three Belgian naval 
cadets  selected from the Belgian Military 
Academy have been enrolled in the Canadian 
Services College, Royal Roads, near Victoria, 
B.C.:They will undergo the two year course 
prescribed for cadets preparing for careers in 
The Royal Canadian Navy. This arrangement 
results.from a request made by the Belgian 
Minister of Defence, Colonel Eugene de Oreef 
at the last meeting of the North Atlantic 
Council. 

▪ * * * 

Of Canada's leading minerals, more cement, 
clay products, copper; gold, gypsum, iron ore, 
lead, lime, natural gas, petroleum, silver and 
zinc were produced in the first half of 1953 
than in the like period last year, but less 
asbestds, coal, nickel and salt.  

4:820,00e FULL-TIME WOREERS:«A  generally 
balanced labour demand and supply situation 
continued to prevail throuàhout Canada during 
August,.the Department of Labour reports. 
Employment levels again increased in farming 
and construction, in establishments providing 
services for tourists, and in other related 
fields, while production remained considerably 
below capacity.in  the  farm implement and text-
ile industries. By-the end of the month, a 
record number of Canadians held jobs at which 
they were working full-time..The 4,820,000 
people working 35 hours or more a week this 
August represented.an increase of 214,000 from 
the  number at  the  same date in 1952. 

e ss e  

VISITORS FROM U.S.;  American visitors came 
to Canada by car from each .of  the  48 states and 
the District of Columbia in 1952: The number 
of cars  with Vermont license plates entering 
on customs permits was equal to 79.6% of all 
the automobiles registered in that state, 
.while the number with Maine plates equalled 
51.5% of . the state's total registrations. The 
.proportion of visits.to.Canada to automobile 
.registrations.was next highest.for Washington 
at 20.9%, followed by Michigan.at  19.3%, New 
Hampshire at 17.8%, New York . at 13.6% and 
North Dakota.at 12.7%. South Carolina had the 
lowest proportion at 0.4%. 

e sse  

WOOUTERTILE  INDUSTRIES:  The  gross value of 
.production of Canada's wool textile industries 
in 1951 amounted to $192;218,000an increase 
of $34;858,000 or 22 per cent as compared.with 
the  preceding year, according to the Bureau's 
annual industry report. The 17,054 persons 
employed decreased by 30 3, but salaries and 
wages paid,.at $38,616,000, rose by $2,574,- 
000.  The  sum of $126,452,000 was expended on. 
materials, a gain of $32,202,000. 

* * * * 

Wring  the  first six months of 1953 a total 
of 68,455,253 barrels of oil flowed through 
Canadian pipe lines, an increase of 22,178,929 
barrels or almost 48% over the 46,276324 
barrels delivered. in the like 1952 period. 

* * * 

Canadian output of full-fashioned nylon 
stockings climbedto 3,534,583 dozen pairs in 
1951 from 3,026,382 dozen in 1950, while pro-
duction of seamless.nylon stockings rose to 
503,770 from 286,481 dozen pairs. 

* * * * 

Canadà. exported- villeàt flour to 71 . countriei, 
territories and crown colonies during the 
1952-53 crop year, and amounts equivalent to 
at least one million bushels of wheat went to 
12 of these. 
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(Cbntinued from P. 1) 

CANADA AT THE U.N. 

information, this experiment in world organ-
ization could not succeed, because it would 
not be able to secure popular support. But the 
Uhited Nations has, or should have.a private 
as well as a public.face. There shouldibe 
opportunities here for other than public 
appearances. A television panel discussion can 
be instructive and entertaining, but it is no 
substitute for direct consultation or for that 
old-fashioned diplomacy which is becoming more 
respectable by comparison with some of its 
gaudier, but not always.more,responsible or 
restrained successors. 

"It is, of course,.essential that all free 
peoples should know and understand the great 
issues of policy which may mean life or death 
for them. But it is not essential, indeed it 
is often harmful, .for the negotiation of 
policy always to be conducted in glass houses 
which are often . too tempting.a target for 
brickbats. It is all too easy to strike.atti-
tudes in public, only to find later that we 
are struck.with them. Open diplomacy now tends 
to become frozen.diplomacy. 

CONSTRUCTIVE DISCUSSION 

"I'm sure that we can all think of subjects 
that have come before.us in .  recent assemblies 
that could have been more constructively dis-
cussed and more easily settled-if previously 
there had been quiet.and confidentialdiscus-
sion of them between delegations and govern-
ments, especially between those which were in 
disagreement over the matters in question. 

.11he opportunities for such consultation at 
Uhited Nations meetings seem to be dimin-
iàhing. A kind of bloc or group dUscussion is 
on the other hand increstipg,...the2cesillts - Cif 
which are often in one form or another.made 
public almost before they have taken place. If 
we are not careful these publicly.confidential 
discussions may cause the United Nations to 
lose in prestige as a place where opposing 

.views can be constructively considered, and 
where their reconciliation can at least be 
attempted in an efficient.and businesslike 
way..... 

"The two  principal. issues  which will test 
the reality behind the talk, are Germany and 
Korea.lhe latter issue, Korea, has now narrow-
ed to the political conference to be held 
under paragraph 60 of the Armistice Agreement. 

"The countries whickfought in Korea on the 
United Nations side sent their troops there 
for no other purpose than to help repel ag-
gression, declared as such by a  United Nations 
decision. 

"So far as the Canadian Government is 
concerned, we will not support any military 
action in Korea that is not  United Nations 
action, and we would be qpposed to any attempt 
to interpret existing  United Nations object-
ives as including the unification of Korea hy 
force. On the other hand, we are aware that  

(C.W.B..September 25, 1953) 

the signing of an armistice does not discharge 
,us from obligations we have already taken in 
Korea as a member of the United Nations.. 

"To convert the armistice into peace, the 
political.conference must meet.i-ess than a 
month ago the Seventh Assembly made provision 
for the United Nations side of this meeting. 
True, this was done in a way which did not 
meet , the full wishes of certain delegations, 
including my own. But the decision was made, 
and, after long and exhaustive debate, the 
composition of the conference on the United 
Nations side.was decided in a way-which, if 
not perfect, should be satisfactory.for the 
purpose we have in mind; making peace in 
Kàrea. Surely it.would be wrong merely because 
the communist Governments of Peking and North 
Korea demand it, to reopen at once the whole 
'matter and try to reverse our décision after 
such a short interval. 

"Insistence, for instance, by the Communist 
side.that the Korean COnference cannot convene 
unless the United Nations agree that the USSR 
be present as a""neutral member would.throw 

.serious doubt on their desire.to  have the 
conference meet-at all. • 

"We have the right to expect that the 
communist Governments to whom our resolutions 
have been forwarded should now without delay 
designate their own representatives, and ex-
press their views regarding timeandplace...." 

• 	 * 

POLIO'RESEARM:  Intensive research into the 
causes of and possible control measures  for 

 .poliomyelitis is being carried out at both the 
Hospital for Sick Children, Toronto, and the 
School of Hygiene, University of Montreal, 
with the aid of federal health grants, the 
Minister of National Health and Welfare 
announced on September 23. 

The Toronto research, Which is being dir-
ected by Dr. A.J.  Rhodes, virolegist for the 
Sick Children's Hospital, is undertaking to 
investigate more thoroughly than has pre-
viously been  possible the  various strains of 
polio viruses in Canada and to find out which 
of the three common types cause polio epidem- 

. ics in this country. These viruses wredlimilict 
and do not give rise to cross resistance. 

* • * * 

STVDENTS'FROWPAKISTAN:  Seven agricultural 
officers from Pakistan arrived in Ottawa 
September 23 . by air, and will continue to 
Toronto for a period of instruction  under pro-
visions of the Colombo Plan for the Economic 
Development of South and Southeast Asia. They 
.will study the operation and maintenance of 
agricultural machinery under the auspices of 
Massey-Harris Company, Limited, for a period 
of six months. The first stage of the training 
program will be spent at the company ex-
perimental farm near  Toronto,  While  the  second 
will consist of shop training in the plant at 
Woodstock,  Ont.  
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(C. LB. September 25, 1953) 

"WORLD PEACE AND INTERNATIONAL TRADE POLICIES 

Mk. ST.. LAURENT'S . ADDRESS;  In an address 
-befbre.the  International. Municipal  Cbngress at 
Montreal on September 23,- the Prime Minister, 
Mr. Louis S.'St.,Laurent,.ùrged the United 
States.to help remove  the  threat of çbmmunism 
by the adoption of moreAiberal.commercial 

- policies%and exerting leadership in solving 
the world's dollar problem. 

Canadians,.he-said,.asked for no special 
.favours, "but.we.wouId.like•to feel that.we 
.know.wherewe l stand in oilrcommercial.rela-
tions.wieh each other.as-in.every other aspect 
of oui relations,.and.we would.like to.be'sure 
we are.not standing on sands that.are apt to 
Shift between one season and another." 
• Mr: St. Laurent.said, in part: 

"Ever since the war, the official policy of 
Canada has been to,work.increasingly,fbr the 
expansion ofmultilaterartrade..Thai,.I am 
happy to say,. has :also been the official 

-Policy.of  the  United States..We in.Canada.are 
also.anxious to keep our trade.with  the United  
States at the highest  possible.level.And 
there is a close connection'between trade.and 
friendship..;; .  

WOREING.RELATIONSHIP 

"At the  national lèvel I' be/ieve , it is true 
that no two countries enjOy a better working 
relationéhip ehan Canada andeheLhited States. 
And one of the  reasons is ehat we have.always 
triedto discuss our problems frankly and to 
solve.them in the  comMon interest of both.  For  
there is no use pretending ehere are.no  pro-
blems or that Americans and Canadians do not 
sometimes get a bit irritated.with each other 
over some of their - problems. 

"And one problem that is always with us and 
where individual Americans and Canadians don't 
always see eye to eye is the very problem of 
maintaining a high and fairly  constant.  level 
of trade between  the  two countries. Of course, 
everybody -- or nearly everybody -- believes 
in the broad objective. %here the difficulties 
come is in carrying it out. 

"We in the Canadian Government invariably 
find that in most official quarters in the 
United States, the Canadian position on trade 
is pretty well understood or if it.is not, 
most of the people.We.deal.withmake a serious 
effort  to understand our position and to deal 
with our .views  as-  sympathetically  as they can.. 
They agree that trade,.as free as possible, is 
absolutely vital to the wellbeing of this 
Canadian nation and that it must maintain its 
position as one of the foremost trading na-
tions of the world. They know that if Canada 
is to'prosper and to remain a strong and help-
ful neighbour the exchange of a large volume 
of.goods and services between our  two  nations  
must be a continuing and continuous process, 

"There are, however, some interests in the  
United States, just as there . are in Canada,  

honest hard-working people for the most part, 
but we believe misinformed people,.who seem to 
think trade can be turned on and off like the 
water behind a tap to  suit. the  conveniences of 
a.particular moment and a particular group. 
The argument is always,the same: some partic-
.ular interest in one country%wants to be pro-
tected from  the  competition oftheother.-- it 
is always.unfair.competition in their eyes. 

"But the  real fact is.that-new.or sudden 
impediments . to,legitimate,trade.are.apt to 
ruin honest.and hard,working peoplè, and we 
know they:can have:drastic:consequences parti-
.cularly for a nation.like.Canada,.a nation 
which, because of climate.and geography, must 
in order to maintain a decent standard of 
living for é its people, , sell large.quantities 
.of.its products on the markets of.the.world or 
we won't have the mohey to buy in great  quan-
tities in_world'markets  the  things we need and 
do not produce.ourselves. 

errade.after allia a means to an end -- 
•and  the end is as good . a standard of living as 
possible for those.who take part in.this.form 
of international .co-operation..;.- 
•"If we.Canadians, or any other trading na-

.tion for that matter,.are unable to keep our 
trade at a high enough level our standard of 
living suffers, there is bound to be unemploy-
ment, unrest and, if it goes.far-enough, a 
depression with all its evil consequences both 
social and pblitical. 

THREAT.OF COMMUNISM.  

"And most of us know.that we-will never 
remove the threat of Cbmmunism or have real 
peacein the world.unless there.are opportun-
ities for the ordinary , human being to provide 
for the security of himself and his depend-
ents. Of.course, in dealing with Cbmmunism, 
more than juSt material factors must be taken 
into account.'This is a struggle - for men'd 
minds. But a man's mind is much more receptive' 
to communistic theories and ideas if he  Tels  
his own society does not give him a chance to 
look after his legitimate material needs. 

"Canada's . biggest market is found in the 
United States. But What is not always realized 
to the same degree, Canada is the biggest 
market for United  States exports. In other 
words, we are eaéh other's best customers. In 
fact, in 1952, 541, of our total exports.went 
to  the United 'States. 'And,  While I am -nét sure 
of the exact statistics,I do know you ship 
more to us and provide us with more services 
than you do fOr any other single nation of the  
world. Andyeti although your population is ten 
times  the site. of ours, we  Canadiens  luy more 
from you Ameecans dhanyou buy from us. 

. "Even thoue you do ship  us  such a large 
amount and do a fair-sized volume of trade 
with the'rest of the world, you have-such a 
large internal market ehat foreign trade as a 
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whole counts for a small percentage of your 
national income. If your exports were serious-
ly interrupted or even cut off it would take 
longer for the effects to be felt on the  whole 
nation and dhey would not be so severe for you 
as for us, though certain regions would suffer 
severely -- an example is  the  Cànadian market 
for oranges and grapefruit -- Which does mean 
prosperity for many regions in the United 
States. 

"In Canada on the other hand, we can and do 
produce economically much greater quantities 
of certain raw materials and manufactured 
goods than we can possibly use ourselves and 
external commerce accounts for almost a ehird 
of our income. When, therefore, our foreign 
trade lags,  the impact throughout a large sec-
tion of our country is bound to be great and 
many of our people suffer severely. And many 
more than those in the export industries 
suffer.... 

"lb the solution of the dollar Shortage 
every nation in the free world, buyer or 
seller, will have to make its contribution. 
But because of its size and position in the 
free world,  the  largest contribution will have 
to come from the United States. We who are 
your friends don't say ehis because we want to 
shirk our responsibilities. Cànadians have 
their part to play, too. But the'fact is the 
Americans are the leaders of the free world 
with all that that implies. -  

GENEROSITY OF . U.S. 

"And the United States has in the  last few 
years certainly been generous to its friends 
and those it needs to keep as friends. Che  bas 

 only to think of the vast amounts spent on 
mutual aid, eheMarshall Plan, military assist-
ance and the like. Unfortunately, though, the 
dollar problem is still with us and I believe 
any further contribution to  the solution of 
this difficult•problem can become progres-
sively less costly to the taxpayers of North  
America if the other trading nations of the 
free world are encouraged to sell more of the 
things ehey specialize in to the United States 
and Canada, and they would be helped substan-
tially to do that if eheir exporters could be 
sure of ehe'interpretations that will be put 
mn customs and other import regulations. 

"Another very helpful factor would be the 
inveseMent of more dollar capital in certain 
overseas dollar shortage areas. 

"What I am trying to suggest is that the 
United States and Canada  should maintain a 
strong bias towards freer . trade in their 
commercial policies.... • 

. "1 do not wish to preàdi. What  j have been 
suggesting applies just as much to the country 
which has the second highest standard of 
living in the World: my own. But we are small 
in relation to the United  States and although 
we are growing rapidly AMerican influence in 
this field is bound to be very much greater 
than Cànada's for a long time to come.... 

"We as an exporting nation do not relish 
being regarded as a marginal supplier to be 
cut off whenever  the  going is tough for ehose 
with whom we happen to be competing; indeed, 
we want to be as sure as we can of a continued 
access to the markets.we have established over 
so many years. We don't want to build up an 
industry to supply a particular need and ehen 
have the market suddenly cut off without warn-
ing. And we don't want either to see  the  kind 
of develop Which that kind of action 
.inevitably creates.... 

"We Cànadians ask for as free trade with 
the  United States as can reasonably be achlev-
ed wiehout upsetting yours or our economy. We 
ask for no special favours ehat you would not 
grant the rest-of the free nations. But we 
would like to'feel ehat we know Where we stand 
in our commercial relations with each other as 
in every other aspect of our relations, and we 
would like to be sure we are not standing on 
sands that are apt to shift between one season 
and another.. ." 

* * * * 
emy IMPORT SURPLUS,:  Canada's commodity 
imports during July were practically umehanged 
in value froM the high level of June, continu-
ing only moderatèly below Mày's all-time peak 
value, according to preliminary summary fig-
ures released September 23 by the  Dominion  
Bureau of Statistics.  Total  commodity exports 
were also at a near-record value, but slightly 
below that of imports, the result being a 
émall import surplus for. the month. 

Total imports in July had an estimated 
value of $407,600,000, an increase of nearly 
19 per cent over last year's July value of 
$343,200,000 and comparing with the record 
value of $420,600,000 fca.Mày dhis year. High-
er values of purchases from the United King-
dom, other Commonwealth countries, the United 
States and  other foreign countries contrib-
uted, as in June, to  the  rise over a year ago. 
Total  exports -- domestic and foreign -- in 
jilly stood at $398,300,000 as. compared to 
$375,100,000 last year. There was thus an 
import surplus for the  month of $9,300,000 as 
against an export surplus of $32,000,000 for 
July, 1952. 

Cbmmodity imports in the seven months rose 
up to an estimated $2,624,200,000 , 14 per cent 
above last year's cumulative value of $2,293,- 
500,000. Total exports for the periodweee 
down moderately.from last year at $2,418,000,- 
000 compared to $2,496,900,000, and for the 
seven months ehere was• an import surplus of 
$206,200,000 as against  an  export surplus last 
year  of $203,400,000. This year's result com-
pares with an import balance of $331,900,000 
for the  first seven months of 1951. 

* * * * 

Che out of every four of the 73,087 new 
dwelling units built in Canada in 1952 was 
built for rental. 

i". 
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5 -M0NI71 "SURPLUS" $283.3 MILLION:  Budgetary 
revenues for August amounted to $324 million, 
an increase of $17.6 million over August, 
1952.. Budgetary expenditures for the month 
totalled $271.2 million.compared with $304.7 
million for August a year ago; the decrease of 
$33.5 million being due mainly to a decrease 
of $26 million in expenditures of ihe -Depart-

ments of National Defence and Defence Produc-
tion, theMinister of Finance, Mr. D.C.:Abbott, 
announced on September 26. "It is to be noted, 
however," he said, that While defence expendi-
tures during August, 1953, were well below the 
monthly average for the fiscal year to date, 
some substantial payments WhiCh would normally 
have been made in August.were made early in 
the  monthofSeptember. For August, the budget-
ary surplus was $528 million compared with 
$1.8 million for August, 1952. 

"For the first five months of the current 
fiscal yeaerevenues amounted to $1,763,9 mil-
lion, or $80.7 million more than for the 
corresponding period a year ago, .while ex-
Penditures, at $1,480.7 million, were $134.1 
million more. The surplus of $283.3 million 
for the five-month period was $53.4 million 
less than that for the Corresponding period 
last year.. 

"Pension payments out of the Old Age Secur-
ity Fund (which are in addition to ordinary 
budgetary expenditures) totalled $28.1 million 
for August 1953, While tax receipts credited 
to  the Fund were $21.2 million, and in conse-
quence there was a deficit of $6.9 million for 
the month. During the first five months of the 

current fiscal year pension payments totalled  

$139,7 million, while tax receipts credited to 
the Bind amounted to $116 million. As pareits 
exceeded receipts by $23.7 million, temporary 
loans in that amount were made by the Minister 
of Finance to the Fund in accordance with the 
terms of the Old Age Security Act. Operations 
of the Fund during the first five months of 
the previous fiscal year resulted in a deficit 
of $66.9 million." 

* * * * 

TROOPS .ROTATION:  Nearly 10,000 officers and 
men will be involved in the rotation of the 
27th Canadian Infantry Brigade from Cermany in 
October and November.  Most of the units which 
served.with the original 25th Brigade in Korea 
will be heading for Europe  beginning October 
21. Many of their officers and men are veter-
ans of the Korean fiéhting. 

They will sail from Quebec City in five 
waves....October 21, October 28, November 7 , 

 November 12 and November 16. Advance parties, 
totalling about 375 officers and men, will 
leave Canada shortly before the main bodies of 
troops. 

Original units of the 27th Brigade will 
return to bases across Canada, with ke first 
units sailing from Rotterdam, Holland, on 
Nbvember 1. 

Uhder recent regulations, all personnel 
must now serve two years in Germany. Their 
families also may now travel to the United 
Kingdom or Continental Europe at public ex- 
pense.when suitable accommddationÂs avéi4- 
able. 
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elNE IMPORTS $406,300,00e  Canada's merchan-
dise imports from all countries in June were 
valued at $406,300,000; down  narroily from.the 
monthly record of $420,600,000 set in May, but 
up 25 per cent from last year's June value of 
$324,300,000, according to final figures on 
imports for the  month released by  the Dominion 

 BureauofStatistics. The rise Ln June -- tenth 
straight monthly gain -- boosted the January-
June value to  $2,216,600,000 as  compared.with 
$1,950,300,000 in the corresponding 1952 
period. 

- 
 

Average  prices of imported merchandise in 

June were slightly above those of last June-- . 
the first time that import.prices have risen 
above the previous  year's level this year. The 
volume of imports soared almost 25 per cent. 
During the January-June period, prices of 
imports averaged . 4.7 per cent under those.of 
a year ago, but volume averaged 19.4 per cent 
higher. 

Area values for imports were generally 
higher for June than a year ago, with sub-
stantial gains posted . for the United States, 
the United Kingdom, some European countries 
and narrowly-higher values for Latin American 
countries as a group, and the remaining group 
of Commonwealth countries. In the half-year 
period, totals for the United States and the 
United  Kingdom were Markedly above those of 
last year, Latin American countries slightly 
higher, but there.were declines.for the re-
maining group of  Commonwealth and foreign 
countries. 

PURCHASES FROM U.S. 
• 

Purchases from the United States in June 

rose in value to $299,798,000 .from  $235,300'-
000 in the corresponding month last year, 

bringing the half-year value to $1,672,413,000 
as compared with $1,457,798,000. There were 
higher values in  June for àll nine main commo-
dity groups, while six-month totals show gains 

in all but agricultural and vegetable pro-
ducts. Iron products -- largest of the  nine. -- 

rose in value in June to $135.742,000 from 

$103,163,000. and in the half7year period to 

$729,255,000 from $644,868 .,000. 
Imports from the United Kingdom in June 

rose to $42,831,000 from $31,553,000. and in 

the January-June period to $219,590,000 from 

$161,420,000. There were'gains both in June 

and the half-year in all nine main commodity 

groupS, with fibres and textiles and iron and 

products rising most steeply. 
Imports from-all other Commonwealth coun-

tries were slightly higher  in  value Ln June at 

$17,122,000. as compared with $16,815,000 a 

year ago, but the half-year value was off to 

$76,457,000 from $91 ; 765,000. 

* * * * 
• 

.Capadian telegraph.companies handled 21,- . 
 614;196 i.elegreMà uuring 19.52: of which 19,- 

513,250 were sent through their offices and 
2,100,946 were received  fromthe  United States. 

GIANT EXERCISE MARINER:  On Board HMCS Magni- . 
 ficent September 24 -- Aircrews - flying from  

this Canadian carrier have been putting in 
long hours, and getting a wealth.of teanatic 
practice. in Exercise Mariner, glantSATO 
exercise now taking place in the North Atlan-
tic. 

Airing the first stage of the exereisei• the 
Avenger aircraft of 881 Squadron and the  Sea 
Furies of 871 Squadron operated on an almoàt 
round- the-clock schedule as the.Magnificent 
and 14 USN destroyers shepherded a-Blue Force 
convoy from Norfolk, Ve„to the vicinity of 
Cape Race, Nfld. 

The general Mariner plan calls for maximum 
contact between the opposing forces, with the 
result that the Magnificent's convoy and 
escorts.were in frequent combat with the 
Orange "enemy". The latter.consfsted of sub-
marines, long-range aircraft and a cruiser 
acting as a surface raider.. • 

In the present phase of the;.exerciaes, the 
Magnificent and the (Pebec (cruiser) are part 
of a fast carrier striking force which is 
operating near Ireland waters. After that they 
.Ptoceed to the Eastern Atlantic for the wind-
up of the manoeuvres.. Three other Canadian 
warships are in United Kingdom waters. 

Three tuandred ships, 1,000 aircraft and 
nearly half.a million men are involved in 
Exercise Mariner. 

* * * * 

HONOURS FOR 25TH:  Her Mafesty the Queen has 
approved 31 operational awards to members of 
the 25th Canadian Infantry Brigade for out-
standing service in Japan and Korea, it was 
announced September - 25'..at Army.Headquarters. 

Highest honor goes to Lt.-Col. Edward 
Alfred Charles Amy, DSO,' MC. Royal Canadian 
Armoured Corps, of Kentville, N:S., and Ed-
eonton, Alta., who has been named an Officer 
of the Order of the British Empire. He won the 
award for services as Ceneral- Staff Officer, 
Grade One, with Headquarters, Ist .Commonwealth 
Division. 

Lieut. (N/S) Josephine Isabel MacDonald, 
RCAMC. of Meota, Sask., receives the Royal Red 
Cross (2nd Class) for her outstanding work as 
sister in charge of the Canadian. Ward at the 
British Commonwealth Ceneral Hospital in Kure, 
Japan. 

In- addition  to these, 17 othérs from the 
brigade were appointed Members of the Order of 
the British Empire (MEE), four officers re-
ceived the Military trosi,-threé.NCOs were 
awarded the Military Medal and five men the 
British Empire Medal. 

* * * * 

Of the 577 establishments in Canada'smen's 
factory clothing industry in 1951, 186 had a 
production value of less than $100, 0p0 ,  262 
between $100,000 and $500,000, 75 Jetween 
$500,000' and  $1,000,000, and 54 more than $1,- 
000,000. • 
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,RECORD SPENDING ON EDUCATION .:  Expenditures 
on formal education in Canada in 1950 reached 
an all-time peak figure of $454,139,000. 
according to preliminary figures released by 
the Dominion Burelu of Statistics. This was 
14.6 per cent  above , the previous record total 
of $396,387,000 spent in 1949. 

Publicly-controlled sChools increased their 
expenditures in 1950 to $304,955,000 from 

$265,018,000  in 1949, private schools to $16 , - 
371,000 from $14,80,000, - univeraitieseand 
colleges to $45,600,000 from $43,114,000' and 
business colleges to $19,264,000 from $17 , - 
391,000. 

Provincial grants to boards of public 
schools in 1950'were raised to $103,305 .,000 
from $91,358,000, -While federal Government 
contributions to formal education, mainly for 
higher education and for vocational training 
increased from $16,750,000to $24,108,000. 

• HIGHEST IN ONTARIO 

Expenditures of boards lof  publicly-con-
trolled schools in 1950 were highest inOntario 
at $113,021,000 ($100,081,000 in 1949) and 
next highest in Quebec at an estiffiated  $62,-
918,000  ($48,483,000). British Columbiaftllow-
ed with $32,512,000 ($28,920,000); Alberta, 
$28,166;000.($25,404,000); Saskatchewan, $24'-
324,000  ($22,121,000); Manitoba, $17,376,000 
($16,d22,000); Nova Scotia, $12,133,000 ($10,- 
694,000); New Brunswick,  $9,000,000 ($8,000,- 
000); Newfoundland, $4,325,000 ($3,860,000); 
and Prince Edward  Island,  $1,180,000  ($1,033,-
000)'  

Enrolment in Canada's 32,882 schools and 
colleges in the  school year 1950 - 51 was 2,- 
879,899, rip from 2,795,574 in 1949-50.  At the 
same time, teaching staffs were increased to 
105,784 from 101,341. Enrolment in public 
secondary schools rose to 2,392,438 from 2,- 
321,289, Shile enrolment in evening classes 
rose to 122,093 from 115,623. Enrolment in 
provincial correspondence, courses fell to 21.- 
538 from 24,282, while enrolment in schools 
for the blind and deaf rose slightly to 1,988 
from 1,962. 

The number of fu ll -time students-enrolled 
in normal sChools for the training of element-
ary sehool teachers jumped to 10,311 from 9.- 
968. while the number enrolled in accelerated 
courses declined to 1,192 from 1,458. The 
number of students enrolled for education 
courses for the training of secondary school 
teachers rose to 2,125 from 1,830. 

* * * * 

Total number of vessels in international 
shipping arriving at Canadian ports during 
1952 was 33,783, those of Canadian registry 
accounting for 17,782 and of United States 
registry for 8,163. Next ten largest numbers 
by country of registry were: United Kingdom, 
1,805; Norway, 1,630; Panama, 697; Sweden, 
614; Germany, 440; Netherlands, 367; Italy, 
355; Spain, 241; Japan, 206; Greece, 152.  

fARK CASH INCOME DOWN 1 P.C.:  Canadian farm-
ers realized $1,173,700,000 from  the, sale of 
farm products and from grain adjustment and 
participation payments on previous year's 
crops, less.than one per cent below the pre-
ceding year's figure of $1,181;900,000, but 
about five per cent below the 1951 estimate of 
$1,237,800,000.'Supplementary payments made to 
western farmers under the provisions of the 
Prairie Farm  Assistance  Act amounted to only 
$1, 100,000in the .first half  of 1953 as against 
$2,400,000 in 1952 and $9;300,000 in 1951. 

The most important gains in cash receipts 
were recorded for wheat—dairy products, eggs 
and interim payments for western wheat and 
barley. The offsetting declines were largely 
accounted for by oats, potatoes, tobacco and 
hogs. 

A large farni•carry-over of the 1952 wheat 
crop into the.spring of 1953 provided market-
ings during the first six months almost equal 

- to those of  the  corresponding period of a year 
ago. HoweVer, a better quality crop in 1952 
than in 1951 commanded a somewhat higher price 
and contributed largely to the increase in 
cash returns from this source from $231,100,- 
000 in 1952 to $243,700,000 in 1953. 

The gain of nearly $8,000,000 in receipts 
from the sale of dairy products from $178,- 

. 493,000 to $186,399,000 resulted froni higher 
,ptoduction more than offsetting lower prices. 
The rise in egg receipts from $47,000,000 
diiring; the first half of1952- tt161500,000 
was due to a combination of increased market-
ings and higher prices. 

* * * * 

OFFICER TRAINING.  A new training programme 
for all officers of the Canadian Army up to 
and including the rank of captain will be put 
into effect during the coming winter. 

Beginning in Ottober, the training will 
consist of at least two hours of instruction 
per week and will be carried on until April . 

 It will take the form of classes indoors and 
also week-end training exercises. 
' In line with Army policy that an officer's 
training is a continuous thing which is never 
complete:the programme is aimed at making the 
junior officer thortughly effiCient'in carry-
ing out all the duties required of him within 
a unit< When this is done the officer will 
have attained a sound background on which to 
base higher professional study. Subjects 
covered by the programme include tactics, 
administration military law, military history 
and military writing. 

Field officers in the ranks of lieutenant-
colonel mximajor will be employed as instruct-
oraand directing staff. 

* * * * 

During the year from April 1, 1950 to March 
31, 1951, there were 22,000 pupils admitted to 
training schools in Canada and 1,983 dis-
charged. 
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AIWTIC.HEHORIAL:  DedicatiOn of'a monument 
to the memory ot  the  victims of a tragic plane 
crash that claimed the lives of nine men at 
Alert on Ellesmere Island in julY, 1950, was 
made recently at a ceremony held  on 'the shores 
of the Arctic Ocean, Air Force headquarters 
announced recently. • 

The party of 11 American and Canadian 
personnel who attended the ceremony on the 
shores of the Arctic Ocean were transported to 
Alert aboard the Navy ice-breaker U.S.S." 
Staten Island. Tor five days prior to the 
ceremony on August 25 the ice-breaker battèred 
her way through two miles of ice-floes more 
than 40 feet.thick in an attempt to reach 
Aiertin'timefor thè ceremony. 

At  midnight, with a bright Arctic sun and 
full moon shining through a cloudless sky, it 
was . decided to hold the scheduled ceremonies 
on time by making continuous taxi runs with 
the Staten Island's two helicopters'between 
ship  and the  airstrip at the joint Canadian-
American weather station and scientific obser-

vation putpost. 
Original plans included having a large por-

tion of the ship's personnel take part in the 
dedication ceremony. However, with giant ice-
floes blocking  the  entrance to the harbor, it 
was decided to carry out the airlift plan and 

hold the ceremony with the eleven men flown 

ashore. 
Alert Weather Station was established in 

April 1950 by airlift out of Northern Bases. 
The initial party arrived at Alert on Easter 
Sunday, April 9. Due to critical lack of some 
essential supplies an RCAF Lancaster was 

planning to make a para drop of sparkplugs, 
• mail end engine parts. 

Airing the drop the parachute fouled the 

elevators and caused the aircraft to dive and 

crash within 300 yards of the station,'result-
ing in the death of all crew members and 

passengers on July 31, 1950. 

"0  0  * * 

TRADE FAIR AIR'SHOW:  Next year's Canadian 
lflternational li.ade Fair will featurè for the 
first time a separate aircraft industry'sec-
tion, it was announced on'September 23.  Ar-
rangements have have been made.with the National 

Air Show Committee to hold the 1954 aviation 

event in conjunction with the Trade Fair, 

•which operates from May 31 to June 11, 1954 
at Toronto. 

The Trade Fair Administration hopes that 

.practically everything that Canada produces in 

aeroplanes, engines, instruments and other 

aircraft parts will be exhibited. This section 

will be open throughout the period of the Fair 

and also on Saturday, the day following the 

Fair's closing. An aerial show on that day 

will climax the exhibit. 

* * * * 	• 

Canadians sent or received 1,934,433 cable-

grams during 1952. 

RECORD FARH'EQUIPMENT SALES:  Sales of new 
tarm implements and equipment -- mainly at 
wholesale prices -- soared to an all-time peak 
value in 1952 of $250,277000,  six' per cent 
above the previous high of $235,620,000iin 
1951, according to the Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics.  At  the same time, sales of repair 
parts climbed in value to $31,232,000 from 
$28,773,000 in 1951, or-by eight per.cent .  

Based on an average mark,up of 22.6 per 
cent, estimated retail sales of new equipment 
were.valued at.approximately $307,000,000, up 
from about $287,000,000 in 1951, when  the  mark-
up averaged 21.7 per cent. By applying an 
average mark-up of 34.5 per cent, itis esti-
mated that Canadian farmers spent approximate-
ly $42,000,000 on repair parts as compared 
with $38,000,000 in 1951 when the mark-up was 
33 per cent. 

Sales of tractors and engines -- largest 
among the sales declined in value to $89,- 
992,000 from $92,662,000 the year before, but 
harvesting machinery -- next largest -- rose 
to $74,336,000 from $58,641,000. Sales of 
ploughs were up to $18,235,000 from $15,454.- 
000, haying machinery to $17,230,000 from 
$14,844,000, water systems and pumps to $6,- 
203,000 from $5,938,000. 

Wide variations in trends in new.equipment 
sales.were shown in the different sections of 
Canada. Saskatchewan, the only province with a 
sales decrease in 1951, recorded sales 24 per 
cent higher in 1952. British Columbia, on the 
other hand, had registered a 23 per cent in-
crease in 1951 but reported a fractional de-
crease in 1952. Alberta's sales . were up 11 per 
cent, while sales in Manitoba.were slightly 
lower than in 1951. Sales for the Prairie 
Provinces were 64.3 per cent of the all-Canada 
total in 1952, à sizeable increase over the 
proportion of 59.9 per cent for 1951. In the 
eastern sections of Canada, both Ontario and 
Quebec had reduced sales, while Nawfoundland 
and the three Maritime Provinces as a group 
had substantial gains. 

* * * * 

ARCTIC.PLANNING:'The  Minister of Resources 
and Davelopment, Mr. Jean Lesage, has an-
nounced the appointment of'Mr. Graham W. 
Rewley, MBE,'MA as SecretarY-Coordinator of 
the Advisory Committee on Northern Develop-
ment. The Committee.will be responsible for 
coordinating the activities of all departments 
of the federal Government in the development 
of the Canadian north. This is a new post and 
is an indication of the increasing import-
ance of the arctic and sub-arctic regions of 
Canada. • 

* * * * 

%hile Canada's immigrant population of 2,- 
059,911 was two per cent*larger in 1951 than a 
decade earlier, it represented only  14.7 per 
cent of the total population as compared with 
17.5 per cent in 1941.- 
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$105,000,000 . 110ÉLE"BOSINESS:  For Canada's 
motion picture theatr&business 1952 was a 
year of continued expansion, the number of 
theatres and halls increasing by three per 
cent, receipts and amusement taxes by nine per 
cent and paid  admissions  by four per cent, 
according to-an advance release of final fig-
ures by the  Dominion Bureau of Statistics. 

Admission was charged for motion picture 
exhibition in 3,416 theatres and halls last 
year, 103 more than in 1951; and receipts, ex-
clusive of taxes, passed the hundred-million-
dollar mark for the first time, increasing to 
=5,459,183 from $96;319,583. Amusement taxes 
collected rose to $12,975,298 from  $11,887,-
226, and the number of paid.admissions was 
10,791,162higher at 262,950,287. 

During the year the number of regular 
theatres increased by 35 to 1,843, the number 
of drive-in  theatres by 22 to 104, the number 
of community.enterprises -- community or par-
ish halls in which motion pictures are shown 
and admission fees charged -- by 25 to 657, 
and the numberof halls serviced by itinerant 
operators by 21 to 812. . 

* * * * 

RECORD RETAIL BUSINESS:  Canadian retailers 
rang.up recàrd second-quarter cash and credit 
sales this year for a $3,135,900,000 sales 
total that was 5.2 per cent above the 1552 
second-quarter total of $2,980,800,000, ac-
cording to the quarterly report on retail 
consumer•credit by the Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics. Cash sales.were,up 4.1 per cent to 
$2,115500,000 -  from $2,031,500,000- in the 
second quarter of last year, but.accounted for 
a slightly smaller proportion of the total 
this year at 67.5 against 68.1  percent. Total 
credit sales were up 7.5 per cent to  $1.020,-
400,000  from.$949,300,000. 

This year's second-quarter instalment sales 

established a new all-time quarterly peak at 
$395,600,000, 7.4 per cent above the previous 
record of $368;300,000 set in the second 
quarter of last year, and accounted for 12.6 
per cent of the total sales as compared.with 
12.4 per cent a year earlier. 

* * * 

RECORD YEWICLE ENTRIES:  Knew monthly record 
was established in August for foreign vehicles 
entering Canada on traveller's-vehicle permits. 
The number of entries was 546,135, an increase 
of two per cent over the previous peak of 
534,262 reached in August.last year. 

* * * * 

BILLION DOLLAR INDUSTRIES:  Total gross pro-
duction value ot'Canada'S non-ferrous metal 
product industries passed the billion-dollar 
mark for the first time in 1951, the $1,253,- 
599,168 record surpassing the previous peak 
value of $960,751,814 for 1950 by 30 per cent, 
according to the Bureau's annual general 
review of the group.. 

2ND. HIGHLAND BATTALION TO KOREA:  The 2nd 
Canadian Highland Battalion will leave from a 
West Coast port early in Ottober to relieve 
the 3rd Battalion, Princess Patricia's Cana-
dian Light Infantry in Korea, it.was eumounced 
September 29 at Army Headquarters. 

The rotation of the PPCLI will mark the 
first change in infantry regiments in the 
Korean theatre since the 25th Canadian Infan-
try Brigade.was formed in 1950. 

Since then, the 2nd, 1st and 3rd.Battal-
ions, in that order, of the PPCLI, The Royal 
Canadian Regiment and Le Royal 22e Regiment, 
have , all served with-the 25th Brigade. The 3rd 
Battalions. RCR-and R22eR are due for rotation. 
next Spring and  will be replaced by the-2nd 
Canadian Infàntry Battalion and the 2nd Cana-
dian Rifle Battalion. 

Cbmmanded by Lt.-Col. RAC:Ràss, OBE, CD, 
44, of Ottawa, the 2nd  Highland  Battalion, 
will leave Ilkinwriiht, Alta., on October 6 for 
the portofembarkation. A small advance party, 
which will include the battalion commander, 
will proceed to the Far East hy air. 

• 
* * * * 

$16 BILLION MANUFACTURING INDUSTRY:   Canada 's  
manutacturing industries turned out-goods with 
a gross value of nearly $16,392,200,000 in 
1951, a new peak.value and 18.5 per cent great 
er than the value for 1950, according to sec-
tion 1 of the Bureau's annual report, "The 
Manufacturing Indsutries of Canada, By Prov-
inces," for the year released September 18. 
This  final, total for 1951 shows a small upward 
revision from the preliminary figure for the 
year issued in November last year. 

Part of the increased value in 1951 over 
1950 was  -the  result of an increase of about 
six per cent in the physical volume of produc-
tion, higher prices accounting for the re-
mainder. Accompanying  the- ripe in output was 
an increase from 1,183,297.to 1,258,375 or 6.3 
per cent in the number of persons employed in 
manufacturing, and an increase of 18.2 per 
cent in the salaries and wages paid. Salary 
and  wage payments amounred to $3,276,240;917, 
exceeding the 1950 payments by over  $5)0,000,-
000 and the highest on record. 

* * * * 

PETROLEUM OUTPUT CLIMBS:  Canada's output of 
..crude petroleum climbed 29 per cent in the 
first half of this year to 33,382,766 barrels 
from 25,906,646 in the first six months of 
last year, according to the Bureau's monthly 
report for June. - Production.reached 6,806,375 
barrels in June, up from 6,131,792 in May and 
well above last year's June output of 5,399,- 
169 barrels. Of the half-year output, Alberta 
fields prebduced 31,721;834 barrels or 95 per 
cent as compared with 24,863,839 barrels or 96 
per cent of the total last year. 

5 
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AUGUST EXPORTS TO U.S. UP $20,000,000 

SHIPHEffTS'70. U.K..DOWN°  Following the trend 
of the two previous years, Cànada's commodity 
exports declined sharply in August fro'm the 
levels of the three previous months, and were 
also slightly lower in value than in August 
last  year  

Ebmestic exports in the month were valued 
at $342,600,000 as compared.with $393,100,000 
Ln July, the June peàk of $411,700,000 and the 
May figure of $380;300,000, and foreign ex-
ports at $4,300,000, slightly under the May 
July figures, making total exports of $346,- 

900,000..1n August last year, domestic exports 
were valued at $346,500,000 and foreign ex-

ports at $5,200,000, for a total of $351,700,- 
000. 

LOWER AVERAGE PRICES 

The small drop in value this year from 
August 1952 was due to slightly lower average 
prices,.the Bureau's preliminary index for 
domestic exports (on the base 1948 equals 100) 
standing at 119.0.as against 120.7. Allowing 
for this factor, the preliminary estimate 
shows the volume of domestic exports practic-
ally the same as last year. 

In the eight months ending August, domestic 
exports totalled $2,729,300,000, about three 
per cent below the cumulative total of $2,-
813,600,000  for the corresponding 1952 period. 
As in August, the decline in value during the 
eight months was due almost wholly to lower 
prices, volume being approximately the same. 

Geographically, domestic exports were down 
in value in August from a year earlier to the 
United  Kingdom, other  Commonwealth  countries 
as a whole, Latin America and Europe, and 
higher in value to the United States and the 
remaining foreign countries. Cbmmodity-wise, 
seven of the nine main commodity groups were 
higher, offsetting declines occurring in the 
wood and paper and the non-ferrous metal 
groups. 

Domestic exports to the United States in 
August were valued at $196,529,000, up from 
$176,354,000 a year earlier, making an eight-
months total of $1,593,707,000 against $1,- 
476,900,000. Exports Ln the month were higher 
for all nine commodity groups,.the largest 
gains being in agricultural and vegetable pro-
ducts, animals and animal products, wood and 
paper products, and iron and products. 

Shipments to the United  Kingdom.were down 
in the month to $66,775,000 compared to $72,- 
766,000, widening this year's decrease in the 
cumulative total to $461,907,000 as against 
$543,318,000. Exports of agricultural and 
vegetable products to the United  Kingdom were 
up substantially over last year, but the val-
ues for the next two largest groups for this 
market -- wood and paper, and non-ferrous 
metals -- were sharply lower. 

COMMONWEALTH 

Ebmestic exports to the rest of the Common-
wealth  - were off in aggi.egate value to  $17-
738,000  compared.with $19,705,000. This de-
cline was due . to a sharp.reduction in the 
month to countries in Asia, mainly India, the 
values of exports  to  the other geographical 
groups being higher. 

Value of domestic exports to Latin American 
countries was down to $11,135,000 from  $1.4,-
031,000 a year ago, increases to Brazil and 
Mexico being the chief exceptions to the 
general.decline. Shipments to Eùropean coun-
tries  as -a  whole showed an even sharper drop 
in value to $31,373,000 compared with $50,- 
557,000, decreases being recordedfbrsales to 
Belgium and Luxembourg, France, Federal Re-
public of Germany, Italy, the Netherlands, 
Norway and Switzerland, and the only sizeable 
increase for Spain. Tb the remaining foreign 
countries, exports totalled $17,709,000 as 
against $11,217,000, a rise to $12,049,000 
from $5,734,000 to Japan accounting for the 
gain. 

* * * * * 
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WEEK'S EVENTS IN REVIEW 

CANADA -. U.S.. TRADE: "1 	our common 
security can be àreatlystrengthened by main-
taining a stable.and hie Level of trade be-
tween our two countries and between North 
America and Western. Europe," said. the  Minister 
of Finance, Mr.. Douglas  Abbott, at the Fifth 
Annual.  Virenia Wérld . Trade Conference, Rich-
mond, Virginia, on October 1. "That can be 
best aéhieved by relaxing rather than renewing 
restrictions on our trade." 

Tàking as his.topic, "Canada's Trade and 
the Wbrld's Trade," the Minister first gave an 
outline of the world . trading position of Can-
ada, which, he pointed out, was much more 
sensitive to economic disturbances arising 
abroad than the United States, and was par-
ticularly sensitive to changing - conditions 
in the United States, Then he proceeded to 
discuss trade between Canada and the United 
States as follows: 

"Canada is your best customer and the 
United States is our best customer. Really 
large-scale trade between our two countries 
has been going on for so long that we almost 
take it for granted. 

"To take a few examples:you in the-Unitèd 
States buy 90 per cent of our newsprint ex-
ports, 80 per cent of-our wood pulp exports, 
60 per cent of our asbestos exports and half 
of our non-ferous metal eaports. 

"In turn, Canada buys from the United 
States a very large  portion of its imports 
of consumers' and - producers' manufactured  

goods. We import fruit and vegetables from you 
during certain seasons and we buy most of our 
cotton from your Southern States. 

MNeiebours usually do a gpod deal of trad-
ing with each other, but this trade between 
Canada and the United  States is thé biggest 
two-way trade between two nations anywhere in 
the world. 

"It is clear that the trade between our two 
countries is of great  importance to each of 
us. We sell you more than we sell to all'the 
countries of the British Cémmonwealth.and of 
Latin America and Europe -- More than the 
total Canadian exports to all'these markets. 
'We buy from you more than we buy from the 
other nations of the British Commonwealth, 
from Latin America and from  Europe. Yéu sell 
us more than you sell the United Kingdom, 
Mexico, japan.and Brazil -- your next four 
best.customers. 

"Canada  almost always - has a deficit on its 
trade with the United States. When there was 
world-wide convertibility of currency we could 
readily convert our surplus with other Coun-
tries by selling those foreign currencies we 
had earned and paying our deficit with the 
resulting dollars. -  Sometimes, of course, we 
li.nanced our deficit with you by - borrowing in 
the United States. Very often the actual se-
quence Of events was the other way around. 
Individual Cànadian businessmen and provincial 
governments and municipal governments borrowed 
in  New York and spent that money:to burAmerm-- 

(Continued on P.4) 
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INTERNATIONAL AIR TRANSPORT ASSOCIATION;  "The 
emergence of the International Air Transport 
Association as a partner of and . complément to 
the International Civil Aviation Organization 
stands as one of the great postwar achieve-
ments in aviation" said the Nânister of Trans-
port-, Mr. Lionel Chevrier, in  welcoming,on 
behalf of the Government of Canada, the del-
egates to  the  Ninth Annual General Meeting of 
the International Air Transport Association 
Which opened in Montreal on October 5. 

He refèrred to the Association's work in 
the field of tariffs and rates as one of its 
greatest contributions and said "your coura-
geous experimentation in new types of services 
and lower rates will stand as a landmark in 
airline history. -I am also impressed,".he 
said, "by the establishment and use of your 
own machinery for policing  the rates situa-
tion. It is important that you-should  continue  
to deal with this in a firm fashion without 
discrimination or favouritism and that you 
should be able to rely on the  co-eperatién-of: 
governments for this purpose." 

To the Association's work in simplifying 
border crossings regulations, he paid special 
tribute. "It is the growth of international 
aviation more than anything else," he said, 
"that has led to the concerted efforts that 

have taken place to ease  the  problems of bor-
der crossings." Although controls are essen-
tial, he said, they should not be stretéhed to 
the point of restricting the advantages of 

speed. 
o s es  

EVENTS IN - POLAND;  Following is the text of 
a statement by the Department of External 
Affairs issued on October 3 in connection with 
recent events in Poland: 

"The- news -of  th  è renewaloï religidud 
persècution in Poland will deepen sympathy 
in Canada for the suffering Polish people. 
The recent trial of Bishop Kaczmarek, three 
priests and a nun has followed  the  usual Iron 
Curtain pattern, in Which the defendants are 
induced to condemn themselves. The arrest of 
Cardinal  WYszynski without any charge being 
laid against him outrages all principles  of  
justice. 

"It is significant that these new instances 
of religious persecution come at a time when 
the Communists claim to be concerned to bring 
about a relaxation of tension in Europe and 
elseihere. If the  Cémmunist leaders are honest 
in their declarations of peaceful intentions, 
they should realize that acts of religious 
persecution which arouse the indignation of 
the peoples of the  free world . contradict and 
deny these professed intentions." 

* * • * 
In . the last three years the average de-

clared expenditure per car of American vis-
itors in Canada slumped from $66.53 Ln 1949 to 
$51.92 Ln 1952. 

MEMORIAL TO AIRMEN:  A memorial to missling 
Canadian and other Commonwealth airmen who 
lost their lives in the Second World War will 
be unveiled at. Runnymede in England.by Her 
Majesty Queen Elizabeth on October 17; Air 
Force Headquatters has announced.  

Representing Air Marshal C. Roy . Slémon, 
Chief of the Air Staff at the ceremony will be 
Air Vice Marshal aigh Campbell, Air Officer 
Commanding No. 1 Air Division in  Europe. Air 
Commodore Martin Costello, Air Member of the 
Canadian Joint Staff in London, will also 
attend the unveiling. 

The shrine was built at a cost of more than 
$420,000 in memory of more than 20,000 Common-
wealth airmen--of whom more than 3,000 were 
Canadians--who lest their lives in the Euro-
pean Theatre of war. All those commemorated 
have no known graves. &lilt of stone the memo-
rial contains 52 chapels, eaéh with the badge 
of the various wartime Air Force squadrons 
inscribed on the  coppered ceiling. 

Mr. Norman Robertson, Canadian High Com-
missioner to the United Kingdom will place a 
wreath at  the  dedication ceremony on behalf of 
the  Canadian Gévernment. 

Veterans Affairs Minister Hugues Lapointe, 
in his capacity as official agent in Canada of 
the Imperial War Graves Commission, builders 
of the monument, and Mr . C.G.:Power, wartime 
Air Minister, will represent the Canadian 
Government at the ceremony. 

* * * * 

MEAT STOCKS RISE:  Stocks of Canadian wheat 
un store or in transit in North America in-
creased about 3,300,000 bushels during the 
week ending September 17 to 291,600,000 bush-
els, sharply above  the stocks of 20 1,600,000 
bushels at the corresponding date last year. 
Overseas export clearances of Wheat during the 
week moved up to 4,800,000 from 4,444,000 
bushels  the  preceding week, but were below 
last. year's corresponding figure of 5,800,000 
bushels;  the cumulative total from August 1 
was also lower this year at 35,500,000 against 
38,300,000 bushels. 

* * * * 

Wool shorn from 895,700 Chnadian Sheep this 
year is estimhted at 6,659,000 pounds in the 
grease, an increàèe of eight per cent in the 
number of sheep and 4.4 per cent in the amount 
of shorn wool over  the  6,378,000 pounds shorn 
from 828,600 sheep last year. Average fleece 
weight declined slightly . to 7.4 from 7.7 
pounds in 1952. 

• * • * 
The growing popularity of mutation mink 

furs is suggested by 1953,54 Chnadian produc-
tion estimates. The season's output of pastel 
mink pelts is expected to reach 117,100 as 
compared with only 64,300 in 1952-53, and 
silverblu mink pelt production is anticipated 
at 109,100 against 92,400 a year earlier. 

2 
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GAMMA GLOBULIN/  "Gamma globulin is Canada's 
health story of the year," said the Minister 
of National Health and Welfare, Mr. Paul 
Martin, in an address to the 41st annual meet-
ing of the Canadian Public Health Association 
in Toronto on October 1. 

"Preliminary figures, with 5,784.cases and 
a tragic toll of 214'deaths to date, would 
seem to indicate that this year's outbreak of 
polio -- particularly in Manitoba and the 
earlier epidemic in the Yukon -- may prove to 
be one of the most serious on record", he 
said. "That it was possible to produce in 
Canada the only known preventive  agent  -- 
gamma 'globulin -- and to ensure its equitable 
distribution-is an outstanding illustration of 
effective co-operation.and a tribute to the 
nation's public health workers. 

"Gamma hlobulin is Canada's health story of 
the year. To'meet an amergency situation, the 
federal Gbvernment granted more than $150,000 
to assist in the production of gamma globulin 
and to extend research into its value. Detail-
ed plans have also been worked out to assure 
considerably increased production in 1954. 

"I am sure the members of this Association 
appreciate fullythat many questions concern-
ing the use and the effectiveness of gamma 
globulin still remain to be answered. While a 
great deal of publicity has been given to its 
value in modifying the paralysis which may 
follow an attack of polio, the use of this 
blood fraction is still in the experimental 
stage and ehere is, as yet, littlejustifica-

tion-for undue optimism.".... 
Mk. Martin proceeded in patm: "With funds 

provided out of the National Healeh Programme,' 

special production facilities were set up and 

the Cbnnaught Laboratories worked night and 
day to produce the needed supplies of gamma 
globulin. The.trulSr-remarkable . results achiev-

ed in producing approximately 25,000 average 

doses of gamma globulin is a tribute to Dr. 

Defries and his staff at the Cbnnaught Lab-

oratories.... 
"Plans are now under discussion with pro-

vincial health authorities to Uhdertake an ex-

panded programme next year under which the 

facilities of the Cbnnaught Laboratories will 
be increased so that production can be more 

ehan dbubled. With no reserve supply of blood 

serum on hand, the Canadian Red Cross Society 

will be calléd . upon to provide blood through 
its long-established blood doner service." 

* * * * 

SECURITIRS'TRADINg:  Trade in outstanding 
securities between Canada and other countri(lri. 
in July resulted in a capital outflow of•$4,- 
000,000, down sharply from June when a pur-
chase balance of $23,000,000 was recorded. The 
volume of security trading was light in com-
parison with preceding months,  the turnover of 
$57,000,000 in July contrasting, .with  $100,-
00.0,000 in June-und with monthly rates in 
'emcess of $85,000,000 in each of the earlier 
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months of 1953. Sales were down to $26,300,000 
in July from $38,900,000 in June, while pur-
chases were less than half:as great at $30,- 
400,000 against $61,400,000; 

The principal factor contributing to the 
change from June was a marked reduction in the 
rate of liquidation of non-resident holdings 
of Gbvernmént of Canada direct and guaranteed 
issues. Net  repatriation of these issues, 
mainly from the United States, fell from $22,- 
000,000 in June to $4,000,000 in July. 

Trade with the United States resulted-in a 
purchase balance of $8,400,000, white trade 
with  the United  Kingdom and with other coun-
tries resulted in sales balances of $1,400,000 
and $2,900,000 respectively. 

* * * * 

CŒMERCIAUFAILURES DOWNe  Commercial  failures 
under the provisions of the Bankruptcy-and 
Winding Up Acts declined 11 per cent in the 
second quarter of this year to 351 as compared 
with 394 in the second quarter last year. 
Estimated liabilities, however, were up:to 
$8,717,000 compared with $8,384,000. 

The second quarter decline followed a drop 
of 19 per cent in the  first quarter to 382 as 
compared with 470 failures. Failures in the 
first six months thus numbered 733, down 15 
per cent from 864 last year. This was the 
first reversal of the upward trend in half-
year comparisons since 1946. Estimated total 
liabilities in the six months this year were 
$15,868,000, slightly above  the totalof $15,- 
669,000 last year. The average liability per 
failure was $21,648, considerably above the 
average of $18,134 in the 1952  period. 

* * * * 

FARV WAGES'Lle:  Average wages of male help on 
Canadian farms were generally higher at August 
15 than on the same date last year, according 
to the Dominion Bureau of Statistics by farm 
correspondents in all provinces.  Average  
monthly wage for all Canada was $107 with 
board as compared with $105 a year earlier and 
$101 two years earlier, and $140 withoue board' 
as compared with $139 last year and $135 on 
August 15, 1951. Average daily wage with board 
was 10 cents below last year at $5.50 but was 
30 cents above two years earlier, while the 
average daily wage without board was up to 
$6.80 from $6.70 a year previous and $6.30 in 
1951. 

* * * * 
TO'ITALIAN 'STAFF COLLEGE:  Captain Henri 
Charbonneau, 34, of  Ottawa,  has been selected 
.to represent The Canadian Army.at the Italian 
Army Staff Cbllege at  Civitavecchia in Italy. 

* * * * 

At August 15  the average mônthly wage with-
out board of male.help on Canadian farms was 
$140, with Alberta wages averaging the highest 
at $156 and wages in the Maritimes the lowest 
at $118. 
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CANADA-U.S. TRADE: 

ican goods, mostly'equipment to expand our 
industrial organization and to build roads and 
oeher forms of national capital. 

"Since the end of the war we have tended-to 
maintain a very.high level of impores.from  the  
United States: And, as before.the war, our 
high level of imports has been in part.a re-
sult of the substantial American investment in 
Canada,  though of course even if there was 
little American investment in Canada an ex-
pansion of our industry on a scale'comparable 
with our post-war growth would inevitably 
mean a high level of imports from  the  United 
States. 

"Some of our more experienced pessimists in 
Canada  get pretty excited about  the  tendency 
of Chnadians to buy American goods. Well, When 
incomes are high in Canada,  when times are 
good, a lot of Cànadians want to spend their 
extra money on American goods. In that respect 
we are like a lot of people in  other parts of 
the world. And, when our industry is expand-
ing, a considerable proportion of our capital 
equipment has to be purchased here. There 
would be widespread dissatisfaction in Canada  
at any attempt to artificially restrict  the 

 .purchase of American goods. Indeed, our ex-
perience with artificial restrictions like 
direct controls during and after the war is 

that while.ehey are sometimes unavoidable as 

stop-gap measures they produce many inequities 
and many protests. They are not a good way of 

carrying on a regular business.... 
• 

CONTROLS'ABANDONED 

"As l'have emphasized, in recent Canadian 
economic policy we have tended to rely upon 
the price system working for us rather than 
our working against it. We have abandoned . 

 trade and currency controls imposed during and 
after.the war. We have, through  the  medhanism 
of the General Agreement on làriffs and Trade, 
signed agreements with thirty-four countries 
reducing their.tariffs on the entry of Chn-
adian goods and reducing our tariffs . on eheir 
goods. We have followed a consistent policy of 
freeing trade. Like any other trade' 
nation we can only . maintain a high standard of 
living if ehere is a high and stable level of 
multilateral trade. 

"Oh the matter of tariffs, I am on the 
firing line, so to speak, I am the Minister 
most directly'responsible for tariff changes 
and I know.how forcefully the argument can be 
made by the representatives of some particular 
industry that  the  tariff ought to be raised. 
However, when you hear a demand for high 
tariff protection, it is pretty hard to escape 
the conclusion either that tariffs are being 
sought as a substitute for real competitive 
endeavour, or that resources and men are.being 
.employed in the  wrong industry. 

"The only thing you can set against ehat 
clamour for tariff protection or some other 

kind of protective restriction upon trade is 

the general interest we all have as consumers  

(C.W.13..October 9, 1953) 

and citize>s. Sometimes I think that.if the 
consumers of our countries were more power-
fully organized, as consumers, they would soon 
become a pretty powerful anti-restriction 
lobby. 

ADJUSTMENTS NECESSARY 

"I think we have to face up to the fact 
that ifwe want to have a higher level of wŒrld 
:trade, and a more stable world trade, someone 
is going to have to make adjustments. There's 
not much sense in just talking about freer 
trade -- you can see that my presence here 
proves that there isn't any tariff on talk -- 
there's no sense  in.  talking about freer trade 

.unless we are ready to face up to  the  adjust-
ments that it must mean -- adjustments that 
.will be in our mutual interest. 

"I think we are all'convinced that the 
great strength of the American economy -- and 
the  Cànadian economy -- has in part at least 
been created by a very real devotion to the 
ideals of free competition. In.this half . con-
tinent there was plenty of scope for initiat-
ive and ambition, and there were plenty of the 
inefficient who went to the wall. That goes in 
international trade. If we believe in more 
competition then our people generally and our 
governments must be prepared to resist special 
pressures to restrict unduly competition from 
foreign goods. 

Mgaturally, as a Chnadian, I feel that you 
here in the States should not place new re-
strictions on the  purchases of goods  from  your 
best customer. Indeed, in these anxious times 
it's more than just a matter of business com-
mon sense. When your Government and mine are 
considering the claims of some particular 
group to increase protection, considerations 
of national security -- of maintaining a 
strong and versatile economy -- must weigh 
heavily. I think our common security can be 
greatly strengthened by maintaining a stable 
and high level of trade between our two coun-
tries and between North America and Western 
Europe. That can be best achieved by relaxing 
raeher than renewing restraints on our trade. 
know that at this Fifth Virginia World - Trade 

Conference  the  majority of you will share that 
view." 

* * * * 
LEIZAMMILDWECre Gkoss output value 
of Cànada's iron and steel products group of 
industries.soared 24 per cent in 1951 to $1,- 
904,650,130 from $1,524,858,185 in 1950, ac-
cording to the annual review of the  group by 
the Dominion  Bilreau of Statistics. Gains were 
made in all provinces and in all industries in 
the group. 

* * * * 

Cànadians spent more than ever before on 
motion  picture entertainment in 1952, the 
$118,434,481 total surpassing  the  1951 high of 
$108,206,809 by more than $10,000,000 
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ARMY, R.C.A.F. HOMES ABROAD:  The Minister 
of National Defence, Mr Brobke Claxton, an-
nounced on Cttober 7 that negotiations have 
been completed between the Governments of 
Canada and Western Cermany for the construc-
tion of 2,202 living quarters for married 
personnel of the Canadian Army and Air Force. 

"The agreement was signed on September 3, 
1953, and work will:commence immediately, " the 
Minister said. 

"In addition to dwelling units, the plan 
calls• for the construction of 100 school rooms 
and two recreation centres. The work has been 
divided into two phases and the German Covern-
ment will endeavour to have 1,100 dwelling 
units and fifty school classrooms completed 
before the summer of 1954. •It is hoped that 
the two recreational units will be finished 
within a few months. The remaining dwelling 
units  and-  classrooms are to be ready for oc-
cupancy by the end of 1954. 

"%hen the first phase of the development is 
completed, approximately 700 dwelling units, 
thirty-two school rooms and two recreational 
centres Willlne ayailaiile for the ArmY, and 
approximately 400 homes and eighteen class-
rooms for the mem. 

"Buildings for the Army, mostly three-
storey apartment houses, will be located in 
the Soest area shere.the main.body of the 27th 
Cenadian Infàntry Brigade is to be stationed 
this avtumn. Air Force homes and schools of 
the saine type of construction will be near the 
air bases of Zweibrucken and Baden-Solingen. 
Permanent camp installations  there are excel-
lent and make adequate provision for rec-
reation. Now in addition-married quarters will 
be provided. 

LEASE SUBJECT TO RENEWAL 	• 

"The German Government• will oval, finance, 
construct and manage all buildings which will 
be leased to the Canadian Government for a 
period  of  5 years following the date on which 
the premises are handed over. This lease is 
subject to renewal and can remain in force for 
any lengtfrof time in wholeor part, but can 
be terminated by the Canadian Government upon 
three months' notice after the first.  five years. 

"Canada . will pay Germany an annual rent of 
ten per cent of the cost of the buildings and 
furnishings in the schools and recreational 
centres, covering services, landscaping, ad-
ministration, maintenance, etc. 

"Estimated total cost of construction of 
all.buildings and furnishings of the school 
rooms and the two clubs is 78,170;000 deutsch-
marks (nearly $2 ) ,000,000), all to be borne by 
the German Government. 

"The dwelling units, all of modern design, 
will consist of 102 one-bedroom apartments; 
666 two-bedroom aparuments; 1,098three-bedroom 
apartments; 222 four-bedroom apartments; 96 
one-family . row houses and 18 detached houses. 

"In France, if the present negotiations • 
are successfully completed ,  it is planned to  

build 443 dwelling units near the air base at 
Grostenquin, 152 at Metz, where the Air Div-
isional Headquarters is locate2, and 419 at 
the base of Marville which is now under con-
struction." 

* * * * 

GUIS RIVER'CONFERENC4:  Representatives of 
Canada and the United Kingdom are attending a 
technical poliéy meeting on atomic energy at 
Chalk River, Cttober 8 and 9. Delegates to the 
conference, which is similar to one held at 
Harwell,'England, last year, are discussing in 
detail various developments at their respec-
tive projects. 

• Atomic scientists of the United Kingdom and 
Canada have worked closely together: ever..sirice 
the joint U.K.-Canada  project was established 
in Montreal in 1942. The Atomic Energy Re-
search Establishment was founded at Harwell in 
1946. Sir John Cockcroft then left the direc-
torship of the Chalk River project to head the 
Harwell prbject. 

At the meeting at Chalk River, the relative 
merits of the many possible future develop-
ments of atomic energy are being discused 
with a view to preventing unnecessary dulica-
tion of research. Atomic power has an import-
ant place on the agenda of the meeting and 
various experts will present their viewpoints 
on which systems appear to offer the best 
method of developing atomic power in Canada 
and in Beitain. 

Delegates from  the  United Kingdom include: 
Sir John Cockcroft, Director of the Atomic 
Energy Research Establishment, Harwell,•who 
was the Direct -or of Canada's atomic energy 
programme between 1944-46; Sir Christopher 
Hinton, Controller of Atomic Energy (Produc-
tion), Risley; Dr. Robert Spence, Head of 
ChemiLtty- Division, Harwell;tr. J.V. Dunworth, 
Head of Reactor Physics Division, Harwell; De. 
John M. Fletcher, Chemistry Division, Harwell; 
Mr. L. Rotherham, Assistant Controller, Re-
search and.Development, Risley; Mr. J.C.C.' 
'Stewart, Director of Production, Factories 
Branch, Risley; Mr. G.L. Hopkin, A.W.R.E.: 
Aldermaston. 

rtlégates from Canada include; De. C  J.  Mac-
kenzie, President of fimomic Energy of Canada 
Limited; Mr. W J. Bennett, President of Eldor-
ado Mining and Refining Company Limited;  Dr.  

Solandt, Chairman, Defence ResearchEbard; 
Dr. 11A.:Keys, Chairman, Project-Coordinating 
Committee, A..E.C.L...; Dr. W.B. Lewis, Vice-
President, Researh and Development, A.E.C.L. 
Directors and senior staff of A.E.C.L.. 

* * * * 

LIVING COSTS . RISE.:. 1he  Dominion Bureau of 
Statistics' consumer price index advanced a 
further 0.4 per cent from 115.7 to 116.2 be-
tween August 1 and September 1. The latest 
index is still two points below the peak of 
118.2, reached on January 2, 1952. 
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FIRST NAVAL- TORPEDO':  The first naval tor-
pedo to be manufactured in Canada was accepted 
for the  Royal Canadian Navy by Vice-Admixal 
E.R. Mainguy, Chief of the Naval Staff, in a 
ceremony at one of Canadian Westinghouse's 
plants in Hamilton on Cttober 2. 

This first torpedo has been completed two 
years, almost to  the  day, after  the  beginning 
of the  torpedo manufacture programme. 

The current defence programme includes 
forty million dollars worth of contracts for 
torpedoes..:jarthe RCN. The torpedoes are in-
tended for use by ships and aircraft. Most of 
them are of the anti-submarine  type. The  first 
completed torpedo of the programme is a ship 
torpedo of eheanti-submarine type. 

Anti-submarine torpedoes, to be used both 
from ships and from aircraft, have been devel-
oped by.NATO navies since the Second World 
War. Weapons produced under this programme 
will be the first ever employed in the  Royal 
Canadian Navy. The aerial torpedoes will be 
used in the RCN's naval aircraft. 

* * * 

$11% BILLION RETAIL TRADE: . Total value of 
retail sales in Canada during 1952 reached an 
estimated $11,575,500,000, an increase of 8.6 
per cent over  the  1951 total of $10,660.500,- 
000, according to  the  annual detailed report 
on retail trade for the  year releaaed Oct 2. 
by  the Bureau. This revised estimate for 1952 
compares with the preliminary estimate of 
$11,303,783,000.. 

Total retail sales showed increases over 
1951 in every month of the year, and all sec-
tions  of the country reported larger dollar 
sales for the year. The largest . increase was 
16.6 per cent for Saskatchewan. Alberta fol-
lowed with a gain of 10.5 per cent, with the 
Atlantic Provinces next at 9.7 per cent, gle-
bec at 9.2, British Columbia at 8.7, Ontario 
at 6.6, and Manitoba at 6.1 per cent. 

le 	* 

INDU$TRIAL PRODUCTION INDEX:  Canada's in-
dustrial production index for July stood ai 
247.4, seasonally below June's 257.4, but more 
than eight per cent above last year's July 
index of 228.3 ,  according to the September 
issue of  the  Canadian Statistical Review. 

"Two of the major components of the index 
of industrial production -- manufacturing and 
electricity and gas -- were seasonally below 
their Jime levels. The rate of advance for the 
index of total industrial production from July 
last year was somewhat higher than  the  corres-

ponding rate of gain in the Jiine comparison, 
and appeared as a continuation of the  produc-

tion strength of the first and second quarters 

of the current year. 
Manufacturing production in July continued 

to show a rate of increase from  the  corres-

ponding month.last year slightly higher than 
ehat for the  index of total industrial  produc-
tion.  

AlIBASSADOR TO SPAIN:  The 'Department of 
External Affairs announced on Cttober 8.that 
Lt.-General Maurice  Pope,  M.C., is being 
appointed the first Canadian Ambassador to 
Spain. The Department also announced that Mr. 
Jules Léger is being appointed Canadian Ambas-
'sador to Mexico. 

General Pope, who has been Canadian Ambas-
sador to  Belgium.  and  Minister to Luxembourg 
since late in 1950, will take up his new post 
in early December. Mr. Léger, who has been 
Assistant Under-Secretary of State for Ex-
ternal Affairs since 1951, will take up his 
post shortly. He will succeed Mr. Charles 
Hébert Whose new appointment will be announced 
subsequently. 

General Pope was born at Riviere-du-Loup, 
and educated at McGill  University. In 1915, 
he joined the Canadian Army with Which force 
he served for thirty years. Hé saw action in 

. the First World War, and during the last war 
he held various senior staff appointments, 
including that of Chairman, Joint Staff Mis-
sion,. Washington, and staff officer to the 
Prime Minister and military secretary to  the  
Cabinet War ComMittee. In 1945 he was named 
Head of the  Canadian Military Mission in Ber-
lin and in 1950 was appointed Ambassador to 
the  Federal Republic of Germany at Bonn. Later 
in the same year he was appointed Ambassador 
to Belgium and .Minister to Luxembourg, which 
positions he now relinquishes to.take up his 
new appointment. 

Mk. Léger was born at St. Anicet, P.Q.,  in 
1913, and was educated at the University of 
Montreal and the University of Paris. He 
served on the  editorial staff of the newspaper 
Le Droit, Ottawa, from 1938 to 1940 and was 
appointed Assistant Press Censor in 1940. He 
joined  the  Department of External Affairs  in  
1940 and three years later was posted to the 
Canadian Legation in Chile. He remained there 
until 1947 when he was - transferred to Canada 
House, London. In 1949 he returnedno Ottawa 
and was seconded to the Prime Minister's of-
fice Where he served until 1950, when he re-
turned to the Department of External Affairs 
and was appointed Head of the European Div-
ision. In 1951.he was made Assistant Under-
Secretary of State for External Affairs. 

* * * * 

Smaller catches of salmon and herring were 
mainly responsible for a 32% drop in the mar-
keted value of the products of British Colum-
bia's fisheries last year to $58,098,400 from 
$85,396,500 in 1951, and a 34.6% drop in the 
size of the catch to 406,457,000 pounds from 
620,846,000 pounds a year earlier. 

* * 	* 

Canada's commercial pack of canned peas 
this year totalled 7,333,759 dozen  cana  with a 
net weiiht of 100,173,054 pounds, an increase 
of 9;5% in number of cans and 8.2% in weight 
oVer  the  1952.pack. 
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WEEK' S EVENTS 'IN REVIEW 

. ST. :LAURENT ON SECURITY:  ' "It ié unfor-
tunate that•we should.have.tô.expend so much 
energy.and•so much money - in.order to keep 
constant guard.over our positions,".said.the 
Prime Minister, Mr. L.S.:St.:Laurent, in an 
address at the new Royal.Military Collège, 
St.  Johns, Qie.; on October 13."However, every-
body.realizes.that the defence ofour country 
and of the other ftée.nations is essential.to  
our wellbeing and to our.security.and we, 
therefore, are willing to accept:the sac-
rifices that a constant vigilancedemands. 

"The method we have.adopted to prevent war 
is to align forces-which no power will:dare 
attack..lf:an aggressor dared to take the risk 
he would find himself subduedby those forces." 

The Prime Minister spoke on the inter-
national situation, in.part,.as follOWs: 

"The uncertainties.of.the international 
situation and the  need for:us.to be ready.to  
defend ourselves against any possible.attack 
add to the importance which the Government-and 
the country attach.to  the success of the Royal 
Military.College . of St.  Johns.  That needp.un-
fortunately,.leaves us.no  choice, no alter-
native. We know what happened.to  the indepen-
dence and the freedom of those countries Which 
did.not meet.that need soon enough. 

'Military defence - has become in Canada.as 
it.has in a great many other countries a per-
manant  institution whose efficiency does noi  

depend solely:on.the-resources, the manpower 
and the fi nancial means of the nation. 

"That defence, for:which the nation pro-
Vides what I would:call'the . toole, must be 
organized, prepared.and kept pp to - date.by.the 

-military experts, who must not only have the 
technical knowledge but also those qualities 

.of physical and moral diScipline indispensable 

.to any soidierwho is anxious to carry out his 
professional duties effectively. 

"In'this age of mechanization and numerous 
scientific.developments, warfare undergoes 
swift changes and its techniques are always in 
need of adjustment. Your curriculum is con-
stantly being revised and the weapons of war 
are constantly-being improved, but the moral 
and intellectual qualifications of the sol-

.dier remain the same: a sense of duty, dis-
cipline and order, courage, quick thinking, 
imagination,  steadfastness  of purpose. 

"these qualities.ihich you are striving to 
acquire,.you will.hawe to foster - in.those you 
Willipe.callèd.upon ..to command later on. 

"Whilà:teaching you warfare, yourinstruct-
ors no doubt remind you of the reasons Which 
justify:and necessitate these defence prepara-
tions Which the nation is.building up, but as 
one who, with his colleagues, is responsible 
for the Government of your country, may I re-
mind you bfiefly of the reasons for our de-
fence policy. 

(am tinued am P.5) 1 
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CAN! T AITOILD . HATREe:'"In  this age.of.air 
travel and steadily.diminishing  distances, the  
nations »of the world:can.no longer.afford.the 
luxury.of.hatred.or . even indifférence.towards 
other.nations," the Prime.Minister,.Mr. L.S.: 
St. Laurent, said in.addressing the Inter-
national Air Transport Association at Montreal 
on October 5. 

"Your Association..has demonstrated that 
- fact by.working fdr and bringing about ever-
increasing international harmony  and  co-opera-
tion among the air.transport.companies of.the 
world," he.added.."You..are.encouraging those 
oLus who have.responsibility:for . the govern-
meht of.our nations to.realize that complex 
international problems can be sol*ed and  that 

 given-good will and a community of intereat. 
mutually:helpfill.agreements are possible. And 
in the unhappy.and unhealthy atmosphere.that 
exists in so much of the world:today such ex-
amples help us to resist:the.temptation to 
throw up our hands in despair.befére the ap-
parent intransigence of some nations...." 

* * * * 

SEA .MARVESTS . DOWN'IN1ULUE:  Canada's coast -
al  hauled-in 157,19.3,000poundi_of. 
sea fish in'Aügust, 18.6 per cent more than 
the 132,497,000 pounds.taken in August-last 
year,.but the value of.the catch was 3.7 per 
cent léwer this year at $9,691;000'against 
$10,068,000.  1n the  eight-month period land-
ings were down by.almost one quarter.to  688,-
335,000  from 915,129,000 pounds, while.landed 
value was nearly 10:per cent lower at $44;-. 
886,000 against $49,743;000. 

On the Atlantic Coast the August catch was 
smaller both.in size and value this year. 
Pacific coast fishermen nearly doubled the 
size of their-catch.this August to 64,968,000 
from 32.949;000 pounds last year, but the 
valtié.dipped 2:4 per cent to $6,225,000 from 
$6;376,000, reflécting.the situation in the 
pink salmon fishery. 

te st  

"ATHABASRAN" !TOPWAVY'VETERAN:  With  less 
than two months remaining ot her third tour 
of operations in the Far East, HMCS Axhabaskan 
has established records.of service which dis-
tinguish her as thé Rayai  Canadian Navy's top 
veteran of the Korean war. 

The only'Canadian warship to do a third 
stint with.the United Nations Naval forces; 
the Athabaskan steamed a total of 151,533 
miles inthe japan and Yellôw'Seas.frem.the 
beginning of the Korean.war until the cease-
fire.last July 27. Ch her current tour, she 
logged 40,747 miles prior to the truce. 

Ihere.were 6,003;365;000 cigarettes manu-
factured in Canada in the second quarter of 
1953 as compared with 5,150,557,000 in the 
April-lJune period last year, an increase of 
852;808;000. 

SKILLED1WORKERS'NEEDEb:'As  a joint confer-
ence ot the National Apprenticeship.Training 
.Advisory Committee and the provincial Direc-
:tors.of Apprenticeship.conèluded a three-day 
.meeting here.last week, all delegates were 
ready.to  agree.that.there was no quick and 
easy method of increasing the training of 
skilléd.workers to meet the growing demand 
occasioned by Eanades rapid industrial ex-
pansion. 

One  of.the chief obstacles in.the way of 
more.skilled.workers.was an apathy on.the.part 
.of too many employers:towards:training plans, 
and the Minister of Labour, Mr. Milton F. 
Gregg, in. addressing the conuaittee, urged. that 
all those persons in Canada concerned.with 
apprenticeship combine their.efforts towards 
.making more training opportunities available 
and encouraging young people:to attain.the 
skills:*hich.are so important to the develop-
ment of.Canada.during the coming Years. 

* * * * 

NEW'CARSALES'RESErCânedians  again.bought 
more new cars but.fewer new commercial ve-
hiclés - in kigust than in the corresponding 
month last year,.paying out a total.of  $73.-
145,540  for 29,040 new,motor vehicles.during 
the month, an increase of 10 per cent-in  re-
tail value and eight per cent in humber.over 
the 26,829'vehiclés:purchased for $66,349,718 
in August last year. 

New .passenger car. saIes- were 20 .per 
higher in number this.year.at  22,016 against 
18,275, and 25 per cedt higher in.retail.value 
at $54,904,078 against $44,074,715, while.new 
commercial vehicle:sales were.dosn 18.per cent 
in.both number.and valué.to '7,024 retailed.  for 

 $18,241,462 from 8,554 retailed.for $22;275.- 
003. 

. 	• * * * * 

PETROLEUM RECORD:'Ibtal Cânadian.production 
of crude.petroléum in.July:reachedanew month-
ly.peak at 8,032,333 barrels, up sharply from 
the previous high of 6,807,199 barrels in June 
and 38 per cent above iast yearfs July.output 
of 5,830,850 barrels. Cbmulative production.to 
the end of July:amounted.to 41;415;973 bar-
relS, 30 per cent greater than the aggregate 
of 31.737,496 barrels.from.the corresponding 
1952 period, 

July:output in Alberta.  amounted 
760 barrels:compared.to 5,646,408 a.year ear-
lier; Saskatchewan, 229;734:(139;053 last 
year); Manitoba 26.539 (2;386);.and Ontario, 
-26;369 (17,533). • 

• * 	é * 

WHEAT SUPPLIES;  , Viaibie'supPlies of Cana e 
aian wheat .1n store and in transit in North 
America.reached 330.500,000 bushels for the 
.week ended September 24, up from 291,600,000 a 
week.earlier and substantially:above the 207,- 
600,000-bushel total fôr.the corresponding 
week last year. 
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:CANADAS EXPANDING DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME 

MINISTER'S REVIEW:'"Ihere are good.pros- . 
 pects:that.within.a few.years, after engineers 

have overcome.transportation problems, we will 
be producing sufficient.oil to meet all our 
home demands, and, in fact,:may.be in.a posi-
tion to.become an exporter of crude.petro-
leum,".the Minister.of Public Works, Mr-Fbbert 

Ai...Winters, said in an address at the Fall 
. Banquet,Meeting of the American Society of 
Mechanical Ehgineers.in  Rochester on Cttober 
6. He noted.thet.less.dhen.10 . years.ago Canada 

.was,producing Ierely:ten.per cent of domestic 

.needenf crude:petroleum. -  
Taking as his subject, "The Engineer and 

Natural Resourcesi" Mr. Winters.paid.tribute 
.to.the.vital.role:played by.engineers.in .the 
development of naturaLreseurces, and went on 
to discuss some of the.major.undertakings.in  
Canada's expanding development programme. He 
epoke in part,.as folleas: 

WAR,TIME.NEEDS 
• 

The  extreme.urgency of.war-time needs 
of certaim.strategic.materials:was ample.jus-
tification for- venturing outside. the  bounds of 
strictly'.economic.exploration.and develOpment.: 
New.discoveries.were made that have since 
proven to be,profitable : commercial enterprises.. 
The - upsurge of development of one kind of 
natural resource.stimulated, and in many cases 
made feasible, . the • development .o f. another. 
The net.result:has heen.an expanding programme 
wiehprojects established in.every part.of the 
country. from Newfoundland to British Cbliimbia 
and from the International Boundary,.north.to 
the fringelp.and . even.beyond the - linés of per-

.manent.settleent.. 
"Whilii!à11.of the develepments are sig-

nificant in terms.of.their.contribution.to .the 
lebour:and.industrial.payrolleand fôr!the 
acquisition of new i .strategic.materiala, - some 
of them.arenotably!spectacular. The ÇPebec.- 
Labrador iron ore develépment which includes 
a 358-mile.railway stretching between.two 
sizeable.communities.of.workers'.homes at 
Seven Islands, on the north.shore of the St, 
Lawrence River, and Knob Lake, on.the mine 
site, is a projéct.comparable:to.the building 
of the transcontinental:..::- 

"In 1.946 Canada.produced only:about One and 
a half.million.tons of iron ore.We have great 
proven deposits.which are already yielding 
several times that. amount and which, as a 
result of spectacular engineering achievements 
may be.producing some 30,000,000 tons a year 
before.very.lông. 

"Diaéovery of new oil  fields in  Alberta in 
1947:led:to large scale explorations and de-
velopment there.-lhe search and development 
has spread to.other provinces and té. the Nbrth-
west Territories and Yukon.:Where less than 
10 years.agn we'were.producing barely . ten per 
cent of-odr domestic neede of-Crude peiroleum, 

Canadian oil wells.are now supplying fully 
.one-third of our present, greatly:increased 
requirements. There  are .good prospects .that 

.within.a few years.after.engineers have over-
come.transportation problèms.we will:be.pro-
ducing sufficient oil to meet all our home 
denands, and in fàct,.may be.in.a.position.to  
become.an  exporter of crude petroleum. 

"The huge aluminum undertaking at Kitimat 
in the north coastal.monntains of British 
Columbia is an engineeringleat that defies 

•comparisan for the size.and daring of the plan 
to direct.a great source of power in Nature 
for the use.and convenience of man. Reversing 
the direction of flow of a 2100,milecircle.of 
large lakes, and connecting.rivers; tunneling 
10 . miles.through solid:rock to carry.the water 

.to a great power-generating.plant also built 
:entirely.within the.mountain, and then.to  
string 50 miles of transmission lines over  the 
most hazardous, heart,breaking mountain ter-

.rain imaginable:to serve.the aluminum plant on 
the deep-sea harbour location.at  Kitimat is 
all part of the price fdr.being able even-
tually:to produce.at.this.plant alone 500,000 
metric.tmsofaluminum.a year-When completed, 
.the total.annual.production capacity of Ar-
vida, in.the Province of Quebec.and Kitimat 

.out west, will:be.more.than the current output 
of aluminum  in. the Uhited States. ,  

NICKEL-COPPER 

'INickel4copper.producrion in northern Mani-
toba will-follow the cross-country tractor-
train move of the buildings:of.an entire.min? 
ing.town to provide.shelter.fôr workers.and 
their.families in new location. A 150 - mile 
rani/ay is being constructed.so  that concen-
trates.can be brought out. ta the former rail-

:head.point, and from:there.they.will:be.taken 
to a new smelting.pliet  St Fort Saskatchewan 
near Edmonton, Albérta.where vast supplies of 
natural gas makes the cost.of processing the 
ore concentrates economical enough to offset 

.the expense of the long rail.haul. 
."Lead-zinc-silver in the Mayo.district of 

the lialcon; asbestos in northern British Colum-
.bia, prospects of base metals:at Pine Point 
near the west end of Great Slave.Lake; nickel 

.prospects at Rankin Inlet . on the west coast of 
HUdson Bay and at other points in Keewatin 
District;.iron ore deposits discovered at 
Payne Bay on giebec's far northern.cbast;.lead 
and zinc prospects near Bathurst, New Bruns-
wick; titanium production.at  Allàrd.Lake, 
Çuebec, and the discovery of copper deposits 
in the Cespé country - these are.all Canadian 
natural resource developments that recently 
have been commanding the attention of engin-
eers. 

"Uranium is being located in.many places in 
Canada. Nexttn the original source of Canada's 
radio-active ores.at  Port Radium, Great Bear 
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'Lake, the.most significant discovery and de-
velopment is.at  Beaverlodge.Lake in.northern 
Saskatchewan, and a new settlement, Uranium 
City, is being established on a baàià that 
would indicate an orebody sufficiently large 
to warrant planning long,term.development. 

"Water is perhaps.the•most basic.natural 
resource...;•Cknadians•alteady use 35 per cent 

.more eléctric.power per capita.than Americans 
do, and it is.developed.and utilized.at about 
half the cost per kilowatt hour. With less 

• than one per cent-of the world's population 
in Canada  we develop over 10.per cent of the 
world's hydro,eléctric.energy. Even so, we are 
not yet using a quarter of our known poten-
tial.;... 

"Airing the tweltre.yeats.follôaing.the out-
break of Vibrld . War 11 Cànada's hyden-electric 
capacity was enlarged by 60 per cent, and we 
have since been.adding.to  it at just about 
two-and-a-half:times theere-war rate..;; In 

:Canada.we have a.known.potential.of about 66,- 
000,000:horsepower -still waitineto be hat-
nessed..Included in.this.total is  the. Canadian 

.share of the 2K million. horsepower to be.de-
rived from the International Rapids.section of 
the St. Lawrence River -- a project.ihich is 
very close now, we hope and believe, to its 
long-awaited.commencement.;.." 

O 00 0  

4REY SCHOLARSNIPS:'Uo  hundred and seventy-
five scholarship's are available under the 
Regular Officer Training" Plan. These scholar-
ships, whiéh offér.ftee education with pay and 
living allowances, are-open for the current 
educational year in.any Cànadian,university, 
Army Hàadquartets:announced on Ottober 6. 

"Tb qualify,.an applicant must be between 
the age of 15.and 21,'a Canadian citizen or 
British subject resident in Canada, .have 
passed senior matriculation and be able to 
meet medical and other standards of the ser-
vice of his dhoice. At the conclusion of his 
university.career he agrees to serve.at least 
three years in commissioned officer rank in . 
the Active .Force,"  the announcement stated. 

* * 	* 

'EMPLOYMENT ADVANCE:  Industrial emplbymenm 
showed further zthaugh sliàht improvementat 
the. first of August, the composite index at 
191:9•being 0.4 per cent above the Jtily 1 
level of 191:2 and 1:6:per cent above.last 
year's August 1.1ével of 188.8, the previous 

.mid-summer maximum, according to the Bureau's 
advance munthly statement. 

* * 	*  

TUNCTEN _DISCOVERYt  An interesting occur-
rence of scheelite, one of the principal ores 
of tungsten,  hae-been.discovered in Nàwfound-
land by.a field:survey party.of.the Gàological 
Survey of Canada, the Minister.of Mines, Mr. 
Prudham, announced on October 10. 

The•discovery.was made in.the Gander Bay 
area.by  Mr. T:0:H. Patrick, a member of.a 
party.carryinÉ out geological.mapping in the 
vicinity of Cbmfort Cbve. It is.on a conces-
sion.held:by.the Nàwfoundland and Labrador 
Corporation for.mineral exploratory.purposes. 

The.tungsten ore•mineral occurs.in .a large 
quartz vein.which.was traced by Patrick for 
.three-quarters.of a mite. The preliminary 
.examination showed that the vein.varies.in  
.width from three. to 15 feet and trends.mainly 
.north from a small cove just west of Fox  Is-
land..Cbncentrations of scheelite.were.f6und 
at three places.in  the vein, the most north-
erly:of ihich.was dmree-qyarters of.a  mile and 
the mostsoutherly,.one-quarter of a mile:from 
the cove. •A representative sampleof the north-
ern of the three concentrations contains a 
relatively:high.percentage of scheelite. 

The find, represents an important discovery, 
.the value of which can only be assessed by 
exploration. 

* * * * 
R1SE'IN'CHEOUES CASHED:"Cheques cashed-in 
35 claaring centres.across  Canada  during Aug-
ust totalled $10;059,000,000 a rise of nearly 
:si x.  per cent.ftom:$9,518,200;000'fbr these 
centres in August last year.:Including clear-
ings for the additional 17'centres in.the 
Atlantic Provinces, Çtiebec and Ontario.being 
reported since the first of.this year, the 
total for Canada was $10,464,600. 

During . the eight months ending August, 
cheques cashed.in  the 35 centres whiCh can be 
compared with previous years, aggregated  $89,-
570000;000,  'nearly  12 per cent above the 

.cumulative.figure of $80,137,600,000 for the 
corresponding 1952 period. 

* * * * 
TRAVEUDEFICIT . WITU'U;S::  Although the num-
ber of visits.to  Canada.hy.residents of the 
United States exceeded visits of Cànadians to 
the U.S.:by nearly 5,000,000.ot 22% in 1952, 
the Gànadians spent . nearly'$37,000,000 or 14% 
more in.the U.S.:than the Americans in Canada. 
This was.the first.time Canada.has had a debit 
balance on travel account with the U.S., and 
it was in contrast to credit balances of $12,- 
000,000 in 1951.and $67,000,000 in 1950. 

* * * * 
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EAMFAY'lliffelf(177 RECORD:  ' Can ad an rai 1 way s 
transported-14,372,450 tons of revenue freight 
in June, a new June record that was 899,616 
tons above last year's June total, 439;045 
tons over the previous June peak of 13,933,405 
tons set in 1951, and 1,271,000 tons.more than 
the June toz, 1 of a decade.earlier. 

The United°Kingdom continued as Cànada's 
chief.exportmarket for  wheat and flibur during 
the 1952-53 - crop year, taking approximately 

'32% of the - combined total.'Exports of wheat as 
grain.to  the U.K. - amounted.to  102 million 
bushels, over four times:the quantity pur-
chased by any other country.- 



(C.W.B. October 16, 1953) 
'Continued from 1'4 

MR. ST. LAURENT ON SECURITY 

wYOu can thank  Cod  that you were born.and 
are living in a country which is free and 
prosperous and whiéh has.all the elements for 
a bright future. These advantages are of lit-
tle'value if your own- generation •oes not 
learn.to  turn.them to the best possible:ac-
count, to make them bear fruit.by  intelligent 
and rational effort, and . to be prepared.to  
defend them should an enemy.ever dare.to  re-
sort to aggression. • 

eYteUr profession, though far from easy, is 
a most interesting one and carries with.it  
heavy responsibilities. In!fact, our efforts 
to prevent war,.and in the last_resort,.the 
safety of our  country. and  the survival of all 
the ghings we believe in, may depend on . your 
ability.and efficiency.;:,. 
• "We are not responsible.for the present 
situation. It:has been forced upon:us, but we 
do not reacttm the situation by doing nothing. 
We'are ready to defend ourselves.with:the ut-
.most energy. We are.doing our best.to  live.up 
to the old:proverb: Si vis.pacem.para bellùm. 

"That is'why we have concluded . a treaty 
with the thirteen nations which have joined 
the North Atlantic Alliance,  nations Who want 
peace and security as much as we.do  and Who, 

• like us, are.sparing no effort and are making 
heavy sacrifices.to  attain.a common aim. -  

ACCEPT SACRIFICES 

"It:is unfortunate that, we should:have to 
live under such conditions, in. a state of un-
certainty and anxiety. It:is.unfortunate that 
we should have to expend so muéh energy and so 
much money in order to keep constant guard 
over our positions. However,.everybody.real-
.izes that the defence of our country and of 
the other free nations is essential to our 
well+being and to our security.and we there-
fore are willing to accept the sacrifices : that 
a constant vigilance.demands.. 

"The method we have adopted to prevent war 
is to align.forces whiéh'no power will dare 
attack. If:an.aggressor'dared to take the risk 
he would.findhimself.subdued by those forces. 

"We must not increase the preient danger by 
creating fear, on the contrary, we must in-
crease . confidence, basing it on the effect-
iveness of our preparation and on the super-
iority of our way of life'and of our democ7  
ratic system. 

"Tbgether with.those thirteen.other nations 
we earnestly'hope we.will:not have to use our 

.armed might.:But, without it we could not 
experience that feeling .of security which 
comes from.the influence.which our combined 
strength exerts upon world affairs. 

"It'is for this reason that we appropriate, 
each year, over two billion dollars in the 
interests of preserving a civilization in 
Whiéh we believe and the freedom whiCh.wè hold 
.dear.;;;" 

CRAIN'STPRE . SALES'UP:  Average sales of Can-
adian chain stores climbed to a record $251g-
926  last year, almoat 11  .per cent above the 
1951 high of $227,601 per store, according to 
the. annual report on retail chain.stores by 
the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. This was 63 
per cent more  than the 1946 average of $154,- 
725 . per store ancl.more than féun times the 
1939.average of $59,879. 

'Tbtal.retail chain store salés rose from 
the nineteenth consecutive year in 1952 to 
reaéh a new.peak of $1,929,750,000that Was 12 
per cent'abeve the 1951 record.of $1,726,354.- 
400. 'The number.of local, provincial, section-
al and national retail chain companies fell by 
21 to 458 during.the year, but the maximum 

.number of stores operated increased by 112 to 
7,935 and the average number of stores oper-

.ated throughout the year by 75. to 7,660. 

* * * * 

NIMEL'CONTROL ENDED:  The  Minister of De-
fence Production, Mr. C.D.:Howe, announced on 
October 8 that Primary Nickel Order.N1N-10 

. issued Apin 16, 1.951 and amended in 1953, to 
ensure that all'defence needs were met and to 
regulate equitable'distribution of remaining 
supplies for commercial purposes.was revoked.. 
This was made possibld:by the termination of 
the International Materials Cbnference alloca-
tions at the end of the Third 0.1arter.and the 
fact that demands both for defence and com-
mercial purposes can now be met. 

* * * * 
GRAIN . CACIPS'HARVESTED:'With  the exception 
of flaxseed, an estimated 90 per cent or more 
of this years grain crops in each of the 
Prairie Provinces had been cut by OctOber 3, 
according to a survey conducted jointly.by the 
Dominion aireau of Statistics and provincial 
Departments of Agriculture. Generally excel-
lent harvesting conditions have prevailed over 
the Prairie'Provinces since October 3. 

* * * * 
SNALLER"APPLE CROP:'This year's Canadian 
apple:crop is now expected to amount to  11,-
600.000  bushels, four per cent below last 
year's crop of 12,000,000 bushels, according 
to the second estimate:6f fruit production. 
This is 500,000 bushels less than the first 
estimate, released a month agp,.the decrease 
being due to croP lossesrin the Annapplià 
Valley-caused by the hurricane which struck 
Nova Scotia in September. 

* * * * 
The average.expenditure per car of Allie-. 

ricana  visiting Canada in . 1952 was highest for 
automobiles from Nebraska at $109:89, fellowed 
by Nevada cars at $103.64, Mississippi cars.at 
$10138, District of Columbia cars at $102.67, 
and Ohio cars at  $100.34 'The  average:was 
lowest for Vermont cars at $14.14. 
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e TRE ROST'HIDEOUS CRIME":  wthe . role:of the 
Jews in any national-cosmunity.eust be far 
deeper and broader than-that of.merely:one 
small:minority:group.among-half:a dozen oth-
ers," said,His,Excelleicy.the Governor Gen-
eral,:Mr..Massey, in an address to the Can-
adian Jewiah Cbàgress• in.Toronto onOctober 12. 

"I'need• not . remind this  audience - of the 
early:conception of one God, of the.jealous 
Cbd who claimed.theallegiance of all:men; nor 
of the law:which translàted.his will:to:his 
chosen.people.  This  has given us.the.supreme 
concept of one moral law;.a law binding . on all 
:men, everywhere; a law, too righteous.and 
merciftil,:binding-men.to each other.as.well. 
.as to Gbd," Mr. Massey.said. 

"On the idea of this . one - moral law emerging 
ftom the li.eing Cbd ao vividly:portrayed in 
the Jewish Scriptures, is based primarily our 
conception.of a common humanity. From that 
comes.a common.obligation of every.man.to . all 
'men.regardless of race.or language, regardless 
even of any-personal quality. Ihis.first, this 
fûàdamental Jewish contribution.to  western 
civilization:lays not onlY.all:westerners.but 
airmen everywhere under a permanent debt.to  
the Jewish people...." 

After.touching.on the story of.the Jews 
during.the Christianeta, Mr. Massey.proceeded, 
Ln part: 

:MORAL'RETROGRESSION 

"In'speaking of the Christian era, I have, 
in my own mind, excluded the present age. 
Effectively, and taking into our.view the 
whole-of the western world,.it.must surely 
beAescribed.as  non-Christian, if not anti-
Christian. In:this.agé, as all . here know too 
well,:the jews have been the victims.of the 
greatest - the most hideous crime.that human 
history.records. I wonder if we Canadian Gen-
tiles.are.fully:aware.of the magnitude of this 
.crime. We-know something of the quality.of it. 
Few in our day have not read of the horrors of 
the concentration camp and of.the death cham-
ber. Ch the other tend, probably very.few have 

. any true conception of.the extent of a des-
truction Which.staggers.the.imagination. 

"Let me. add immediately . that I  have no 
thought of isolating the Crime in one country. 
It is a blot on the  whole of our western.civ-
ilization.and the symptom of a disease which 
has infected all of us more or less. It:is 
.perhaps the greatest case of moral retrogres-
sion that the world:has known. It:was a deed  

committed in the midst of western.society 
. ih ich knew . and professed.. the .principl e o f 
humanity, and-of lete:whiCh.its.members:dared 
:to call . Christian.love..It:was.a crime.against 
.the light and, in.this, it constituted.the 
. true and ultimate:blasphemy—Accepting, as.we 
do, the principle  of- the  oneness of humanity, 
.no human being can contemplate it without a 
personal sense of shame.... 

"Can.we, in .face of this crime,.associate 
:the notions of suffeting.and of service.with-
out What must seem.like a callims.attitude? Is 
this  a kindofsterile:crime, . a dark.blot which 
must be covered over and. fôrgotten, a deep 
.gulf.over.which we'must.cross without looking 
down? One might be inclined to-say yes, and to 
.pass on. , leaving this Lniquity.in.oblivion; 
.and yet no such a course.is  possible.  -  This  
event.has, I beliève,.had a profbund.efféct on 
Gentile:thought. - It:has been.one factor in the 

. reawakening of our conception of the active 
spirit of.evil in the world.'It:has helped, I 
believe, in.the process:which we now observe 
going.on.about us, the fliàht-from that . easy 
and flabby ..morality.expressed.in  some such 
.terms.as 'Be good to everyone.and they will:be 
good . to  you'.-It:has léd, Lam.sure,..to.a new 
.conception of.the depths and heights of.the 
human.spirit,.to a new.awareness.of spiritual 
forces, •.." 

* * * * 

NEW SPEAKER:  'Mt.  L. René Beaudoin, Deputy 
Speaker of the HoUse of tbmmons in the last 
Parliament will . be the Speaker - in the new • 
Parliament which.assemblés on November 12, 
the Prime Minister, Mr. St. Laurent announced 
on  October 14.:Mr. Beaudoin, Who is.Liberal 
Member for Vaudreuil-Seulenges, 
Mr.jtoss MacEbnald, Who was appointed.to the 
Senate. 

* * * * 

Recently published figures reveal that.  in 
1950 Canadians spent more than ever before on 
formal education, expenditures totalling 
$454139,000 or 14.610 above the 1949 record.of 
$396,387,000. 

* * * * 
Special arrangements.have . been.made by.the 

Canadian Geographical Society.with the Can-
adian Army e0 ship thousands of copies of the 
Canadian Ceographical Journal to'Canadian 
troops serving overseas: 
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SEAllArrelBRNEFIrMONMAL:  Ch October 19, 
the Honourable,Lionel Chevrier, Minister of 
Transport,.predicted.ehat the Port of Montreal 
was bound to expand in.its.trade and commerce 
with , the coming of ehe St, Lawrence Seaway.- - 

 Addressing members of the Alumni Association 
of Ste..Marie.College, the  Minister took the 
opportunity.to  outline some of the benefits 
.Whidh would accrue to Montreal withvehe devel-
opment of navigation and power under the pro-
posed  St. Lawrence  Seaway and Power Projeot. 

Pointing out that. Montreal.was.a great 
railway; aviation and maritime centre, the 
Minister of Transport said; "Canada's two 
•largest railways have eheir head offices in 
this.metropol4;.many international airlines 
come down.at  Montreal,.the headquarters.of 
International -  Civi4  Aviation Organization 
and International Air , Transport Association; 
and ships of.the world congregate in the 
harbour." 

When the Seaway.was opened-to deep sea 
nayigation, ships would.come.to  Montreal in 
greater numbers,.ehe Minister predicted: "The 
Great Lakes ships will.be able.to come down 
.directly to Montreal without trans-shipment 
and new trade will.develop from the iron ore 
traffic, moving upbound with iron ore and 
downlound with , grain.and other commodities." 
.Mr. Chevrier said  that  these were.two modes of 
traffic.which Montreal.did not enjoy today, 
but be warned that it could.be  expected zthat  

some.traffic.would , move , beyond Montreal. ,"Much« 
of it does so-today and ehat is.only.normal. 
and natural..Montreal.cannot expect to have 
a monopoly of traffic." 

Referring.to  hydro-electric power.develop-
ments attendant on the construction of the 
St...Lawrence Seaway•and Power Project, Mr. 
.Chevrier asked  hi  s Listeners to visualize 
"the industrial development that is likely 
.to follow in the wake of this project. Here 
you have 1 i 200;000 horsepower of electric 
energy lying idle.at  your door..When this is 
developed it.will.give rise to even greater 
industrial.activity.than exists.today." Addi-
tional developments were.predicted.and the 
Minister pointed.out that "already considers-
tion is being giveunto the.development of the 
South Shore.in the Laprairie  Basin Area.for 
harbour purposes." No.city.in .the world, he 
added, "enjoys the natural advantages of Mbn-
treal." 

Tb  'the pessimists.who."even in this.day and 
age fear that  the Seaway-will.harm Montreal i " 
Mr..Chevrier.said: "TWenty-five years.ago cer-
tain individuals here were opposed to the 
Seaway.because traffic.would.bypass.Montreal. 
.Teday it is said.we.can't oppose the  Seaway, 
we.can't oppose progress.but ehere is.still 

, some.doubt in.our minds as to.its.effect upon 
us..ibmorrow they will.say.what a great devel-
.opment ehis has been for our community.and for 
the  Whole of Canada." 

1 
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CHAIN:STORE.SALES::»erage  sales of Cana-
dian chain stores Climbed to a record $251.- 
926-last year,•almost 11 per cent -  above the 
1951 high  .of  $227,601 per store,.according to 
the annual report on  • etail chain stores-by 
the'Dominion.BUreau of Statistics. This was 63 
per cent more'than the 1946 average of $154.- 
725 per store-and more than four times the 
1939 average of $59,879.-Total.sales  rose-for  
the nineteenth•consecutive year tdreach a new 
peak of $(1,929,750,000 that was.12 per cent 
above the 1951 record of $1,726,354,400. The 
number of local,.provincial, , sectional and 
national retail-Chain.companies.fell.by  21 to 
.458 during the year:.but the.maximum number of. 
stores operated increased by 112 to-7,935 and 
the average number of stores operated through-
out the year by 75 to 7,660. 

Chain store.sales were.higher last year'in 
all  parts' of  Canada, the percentage gains over 
1951.ranging from  1.3-per cent in.the Yukon 
and Nbrthwest lerritories•to 25.9 per cent in 
Newfoundland.  In-Saskatchewan sales were.up 
20.2 per cent; inNew Brunswick, 15.8 per cent; 
in Quebec, 14.9 per cent; in Prince Edward 
Island, 12 • 5 per cent; in Nova Scotia, 12.4 
per cent;  in-British-Columbia,  10.4  per cent; 

 in.Alberta, 10.3 per cent; , in Ontario, 9.9.per 
cent; and in-Manitoba,  9.8 per cent. Ontario 

 .and 'Quebec stores together accounted for 66 
•per cent of the total sales, about the same 
proportion as  in 1951. 

The increase in.sales.last year was common 
to'alMost all.kinds of Chain.stores, the no-
table exceptions being familY.clothing stores 
-and men's and boy' s  clothing and furnishing 
stores (including custom.tailors),.with.sales 
drops of 17 per cent and 0.6 per cent reapec-
tively..Among the principal kinds of chain 
stores. the largest percentagegaims.were'made 
by household appliance, radio  and-music-stores  
(22.6' per  cent),..lumber and building.materials 
dealers.  (21:5 per cent), , furniture stores 
(18:2 pér cent) and grocery and combination 
stores (15.3 per cent)..Grocery.and combina-
tion stores accounted for 36:4 - per cent of the 
total retail chain store salea.in 1952.as 
compared with 34.7 per cent in 1951: 

Sectional and national chains accounted for 
50.1 per cent of the total Chain store.trade .  
last year as compared with-49;3 per - cent in 
1951, While provincial chains accâunted for 45 
as against 45.7 per,cent, and locad Chains for 
4.9 és against five per cènt..Chains operat-
ing 100 or more stores did 47.8 per cent of 
the business in 1952 as compared with , 46.4 per 
cent in the preceding year, , while.chains with 
'annual sales Of $5,000,000 and over got 78.1 
per cent of the trade as compared.with  76-per  
cent in 1951. The latter increased in'nUmber 
to  57-in  1952 from 52 in 1951. 

0 .0  * * 
In 1951 primary iron and steel replaced 

fish processing as the leading industry of 
Nova  Scotia. 

NEW DEFENCE LABORATURn:Ct  October..16",,Etr, 
tence Minister Brooke Liaxton opened the new 
buildings of the Dtfence Research Chemical 
Laboratories  (IŒ.), a chemical warfare.estab-
liahment created by the Canadian Araf.inimid-
thirties and Canada's first defence labora-
tory. The staff'was formerly.housed. in  Ottawa 
at John and Sussex Streets..The  establishment 

 first.produced chemical warfare-equipment and 
investigated improvementstoanti-gas measures. 

With.Mr. , Claxton were.Dr. , 0mond M. Solandt, 
Chairman of the Defence  Research Board,  
Drury, Etputy Minister of National Defence, 

DRCL Superintendent, and Dr. 
Otto-Maass, internationally.known McŒll Uni-
versity scientist, who is.a ERB advisor on 
spectial weapons. 

DRCL lists an impressive series of accom-
plishments, many with'useful civilian as well 
.as military.applications, including a carbon 
monoxide gas detector which employs a reagehé 

.unaffected by water vapour..This is of use to 
industry.for automatic alarm.systems.' 

Another.development is,a new-type storage 
battery.designed to.start.engines in northern 
climates•where lead batteries lose.efficiency 
during extreme cold. 
• Thickening agents developed at DRGL and 
readily'available'from synthetic , chemicals, 
improve flame-thrower and fire-bomb fuels. 
Some.of the.agents.arenow used widely.in the 
grease and paint industries. 

Another important activity , is the develop-
ment of protectiveclothing and equipment for 
the Armed Services r- with the respirator 
receiving by far the most attention. The sci-
entists.Continually'seek improvements , such as 
increased comfort, reduction in weight and 
better vision. •A recent advance is the devel-
opment of a respirator which offsets.misting 
of the eye-pieces during intense cold. 

* * * * 

ST...LAWRENCE1XWER::Ihe  Minister of Trans-
port,'Mr. Chevrier,  , on October 15,.urged that 
Eastern.Ontario.be  given "an adequate share of 
the new power" to be developed in thé Inter-
national  Rapids  Section of the St.. Lawrence 
River under the St..Lawience Seaway and Power 
Project. Inlan informal talk•iil Ottawa, he 
considered that Eastern.Ontarioshould.receive 
at least-one third.of the power déVeloped.: 

"This area has lagged in development up to 
.now for lack of power reserves, particularly 
.the area that will.be directly•affected by 
the physical changes brought about by the 
power works,".said the Minister:.He added that 
"in all.equity therefore.it seems to.me.that 
Fastern.Ontario'has a right to ask for prior-
ity.in.the distribution'of power from the St. 
Lawrence." ' • 

* * * * 
• 

Canada had 13 producing asbestos mines last 
year,.three.more.than in 1951 and eight more 
than in 1950. 
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AVOUST.IMINIRTS:  Canada's commodity imports 
in August declined in value from the July 

, level, 'dropping somewhat more sharply'than 
exports but still , exceeding the latter by a 
sliàht margin, according to the preliMinary 
summary.statement by the Bureau of Statistics 

,of foreign trade for the month. IMpôrts.con-
tinued well.above last year's August value, 
hoWever,.While.the value of total exports , was 
slightly less. 

August imports'are , estimated at $347,100,- 
000, substantially.below  the  July , estimate.of 
$407,600,000 but appréciably.above last year's 
August figure of $302,900,000. Purchases were 
higher than a year ago alike'from  the United  
Kingdom, other Commonwealth countries,-the 
United  States and other foreign countries.  To-
tal  exports -- domesticamdforeign , -- amounted 
to $346,800,000 in August as compared with 
$398,200,000 in July.and $351,700,000 in Aug-
ust last year. 

Ch the basis of the August imports esti-
mate, Canada had a small.debit balance of 
$300,000 in.the month as compared to one of 
$9300,000 for July.and a crédit balance of 
$48,800,000 for August last year..This was the 
seventh.debit balance this year, exports , ex-
ceeding imports only.in .June, When.a credit 
.balance of $9,700,000- was.recorded. 

During the first eight months this year 
imports.were up in value to $2,971,300,000 
from $2,596,400,000 for the same , period last 
year, ihile.exports were.moderately'lower.at 
$2,764,900,000 compared to.$2,848700;000. 
The result , was a cumulative.debit , balance of 
$206,400,000 in  contrast with'a credit.balance 
of $252,300,000 last year..These compare again 
with.a debit.balance of $335,800;000 for the 
first eight months of 1951. 

Trade.with the United States in August left 
Canada with a debit , balance of $47,600,000, 
the lowest monthly,debit since last December 
but above last year's August debit of $31,-
900,000.  Imports.from the Uhited.States were 
estimated at $247,500,000 in August, up from 
$212,800,000 last year,.while.exports , showed 
a lesser gain to $199,900,000 from $180,900,- 
000. In the  lanuary-August period imports rose 
to $2,2D9,600,000. from $1,917,200,000 in 1952 
and exports to $1,622,200,000 from $1,503,- 
700,000,resultingin a debit balance of  $587,,-
400,000 for the period this'year against  $413,-
500,000  last year. 

Imports-from the United  Kingdom-in.August 
continued . the previous gains over last year, 
being estimated at $38,400,000 compared with 
$32,400,000 and bringing the cumulative total 
to $304,600,000 from $227,900,000 for January-
August 1952. Total exports'were downihtAâgust_ 
to $67,200,000 from $73,000,000 a year ago, 
and in the  eight months to $464, 200,000 from 
$546,300,000. The credit balance with the 
United Kingdom was thus down in the month.to 
$28;800,000 as compared to $40,600,000, and 
in the cumulative period to $159,600,000 as 
against $318,400,000. 
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Cbmmodity.imports from other Commonwealth 
.countries.were'slightly.higher this August at 
$14;800,000 compared-with414,300,000 but in 
'the eight monthswere'down.to $109,600,000 
against $122,900,000. Puréhases from foreign 
countries other than the United States were 

, higher in.both periods, being estimated at 
$46,400,000 in August compared with'$43,400,- 
000 last.year andin the eight months at  $347,-
50O,000  compared with $328,400,000. 

* * * * 
NO' 'NAVAL . DEPOT  .0n Monday, October 19. 
.the lion.BilookeClaxton, Minister ro£111-aiionill 
Defence, laid the cornerstone of the Royal. 
Canadian Navy's new Supply.Depot at Ville'La-
Salle, near Montreal. 

Begun in 1951, the new stores depot pro-.- 
vides the logistic , support.for naval Ships and 
establishments at both , coasts and for naval 
divisions throughout the country. 

Vice-Admiral E.R.:-Mainguy, Chief of the 
Naval Staff, 'Commodore Paul W. Earl, Naval 
Officer-in-Charge, Montreal area, Commodore 
(S) RAL:Wright, Supply.Officer-in-Chief,.and 
other senior officers attended the 11 a.m. 
ceremony, which was followeà by an inspection 
of the depot. 

The.depot, which has been in-operation 
. sincé February, covers.an area.of 96 acres, 
and includes an administration building, four 
main buildings, a motor transport garage, 
central heating plant, a power plant and a 
separate building for ihframmacie stores. It 
.employs.between 400 and 500 naval and civilian 
personnel. 

* * * * 
PIPE LImE . DELIVERIES:  . For the fourth •  suc-
cessive month.average daily deliveries of oil 
through Cànadian pipe lines set a new record 
in July, climbing to 437,852 barrels, 1.3 per 
cent above the June average of 432,139 barrels 
•and 34;6 per cent over last year's July.av-
erage of 325,353 barrels. 

Net deliveries totalled 13,573,403 barrels 
in July, 609,241 more•ehan in June and 3,487,- 
144 more than in July last year. Cbmulative 
net deliveries  in the  first.seven months of 
this year totalled 82,028,656 barrels, a gain 
of 45.5 per cent over the 56,362,583 barrels 
.delivered in the corresponding period of 1952. 

Net deliveries were higher this July in all 
provinces. Provincial totals.for the month 
(with.corresponding 1952 figures in.brackets) 
were: Alberta, 1,636,415 barrels.(1,433,778); 
Saskatchewan,  1,206,369 (1,093,33 2) ; Manitoba ;  
3,643,212 (3,004,035); CN1tario, 2,138,533 
(137,062); and 0114ebec, 4,948;874 (4,418,052). 

* * * * 

Canadian food processors produced only 
1;485,561 pounds of spiced pork and spiced 
ham in the second quarter of this year as com-
pared with 26,246,585 pounds  in the  same quar-
ter of 1952.. 
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EUFLOYWEWT SITUATION:  .The seasonal turning-
point in labour-market conditions was reached 
in September..Over.  the  summer.the increasing 
labour requirements , of agricultural,  construc-
tion and other seasonal industries expanded 
more rapidly , than labour supplies. By the 
first of October, however, it was apparent 
that labour demand had reacheditspeak and had 
begun its normal seasonal decline, On the 
other hand, labour supply declined during 
September as many students and other short 
'term seasonal workers.withdrew.from the labour 
force.-By the end of the month.there were 
nearly 130,000 fewer persons with jobs than 
at  the end of August. lhese developments.were 
.reflected in.labour market conditions. Com-
pared with a month earlier, labour shortage 
areas decreased from 9 to 7 (all.located in 
the Prairie.region),.areas with balanced de-
mand-supply situation decreased from 87 . to.85, 
and areas with moderate.labour surpluses in-
creased from 15 to 19. 

The bilonthly , Labour Force Survey conducted 
by the Dominion Bureau  of Statistics relating 
to the week ended September 19, 1953, indi-
cated that there.were 5;398,000 in the civil-
ian labour force, compared with 5,507,000 
during the week ended August 22, 1953- The 
civilian labour force includes all.civilians 
14 years of age and over Who, during the sur-
vey week, (a) worked.fér pay or profit, 'or  did 
unpaid work.on a family.farm or in.a family 
.business, (b) had a ibb but did.not work, or 
(c) were.looking for work. Classed as "not in 
the labour force" are,those.engaged in keeping 
house or going to school,.as well.as  the  re-
tired or voluntarily idle, and those too old 
or permanently unable.to work. Inithe week 

ended September 19, these numbered 4,682,000 
up 132,000 from August 22.. 

The figures for 1953 are.not strictly.c6m-
-parable.with.those for previous years.because 
of revisions based upon new age and sex dis-
tributions obtained from the 1951 Census. The 
figures for earlier years are.now being re-
vised, the revision amounting to.slightly.more 
than one per cent of the.sampled population.. 
The total civilian non-institutional popula-
tion 14 years-of age and over was estimated at 
10,080,000 as at September 19, 1953-  EXcluded 
from all these.estimates arepersons living in 
institutions, Indians on reservations, and a 

few  people-living in remote and inaccessible 
'areas. 

Out of the-total  civilian labour force of 
5,398,000.there.were 5,175;000 persons working 
full or part.time-during the.week; 139,000 had 
jobs but did.not work at them because of bad 
weather, temporary lay-off, illness, labour 
dispute, vacation or mther reason; and another 

84,000 did not have jobsand were  seeking work. 

* * * * 

The average wage was 73%  of-the average 
salary in Canadian manufacturing.in 1950 as 
compared with 69%in 1947 and only 56% in 1939. 

WHEAT AND COARSE GRAINS  Visible -supplies  
of Cenadian wheat in store or  in.transit.in  . 
North.America on September 30-were loosted to 
306,406,000 bushels , from 300,499,000 a week 
earlier-and 224,818,000 at  the  same time last 
year, according to the weekly.release of the  
Dominion  Bureau of Statistics. 

At the same.time, farmers' marketings of 
Wheat in the Prairie Provinces during the week 
were cut to. 12,501;000 bushels. as compared 
With.25,014,000 a year ago. Deliveries of oats 
were off to 1,.385,000 bushels.from 2,887,000, 
barley to  2,80,000  busheià , from 6,673,000, 
rye to 395,000 bushels from 448,000, and flax-
seed to 494,000 bushels from 1,143,000. 

Overseas export clearances of wheat during 
the week were.ioderately.higher at 5,066,031 
bushels as compared with , 4,771,468 at the same 
time last year. 

* * * * 

CANADIAN".CCOKe  1952: Production  of.coke 
from:bituminous coal in 1g52 was.4,047,262 
.tons compared with 3,931,626 tons in 1951. 
Coal processed for the manufacture of coke 
amounted to 5,553,300 tons of Which 1,236,035 - 
tons were. of Canadian origin and 4,327,265 
tons were imported from the United States. 
Petroleum coke produced at the refineries 
amounted to 204,000 tons compared with 164,- 
689 tons in 1951. 

Imports of coke totalled 825,259 - tons, a 
decrease of 131,496 tons from 1951, while ex-
ports.increased from 219,340 tons in 1951 to 

- 359,456 tons in 1951... 
The increasing demand for metallurgical 

coke has resulted in-the construction of new 
batteries.of coke ovens . in.British Columbia 
and in the planned expansion of other coke 
plants. 

* 5 1  * 

FORE1GN'TRADE OF CANADA RELEASED:11olumes  
.1 and 11 of the frade of  Canada  for the  cal-
'ender year 1952 were.released on October.16 by 
the  Dominion Büreau of Statistics. 

. Volume 1-contains summary statistics,.ana-
lytical-tables and-data on Cenada's.féreign 
trade with.each country , by principal commod-
ities, and Volume 11 contains final detailed 
statistics on exports.of Canadian and foreign 
produce by articles and countries of destina-
tion.- 

These volumes,.which  are part of a set of 
three annual reports on the foreign trade of 
Canada,  may be obtained from the Clieen'S Prin-
ter at $2,00 per copy. The set of three vol-
umes --  Total  Trade  (Volume  1),.Exports. (Vol .-

urne  11),  • and Imports (Volume 111), may be 
obtained for a total of $5,00.: 

* * * * 
• 	 • 

Cenadian-made women's bathing suits.cost an 
average of $5.82.each at  the  factory in 1951, 
38 cents more than in 1950 when  the average 
cost was $5.54 
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NAVY NANS.ARCTIC'STATION ,  It.was announced 
on October 21 that.the Royal Canadian Navy had 
taken over from  the-United-States Air.Force 
the operation of the'Arctic.radio station on 
Padloping Island. Padloping Island  is  on. the 
east coast.of  Baffin' Island,  about 40 miles 

, north of the Arctic Circle..It.is.situated 
at Latitude 67 degrees 06 minutes north. and 
Longitude 62degrees 22;minutes west. 

The function of the-station is to.make 
.meteorological observations and proVide radio 
navigational aids.to aircraft.flying.the 
.northern route•between North.America and Eut. 
.ope, as well.as  those operating-in Cànada's 
Far North. 

The-station was established-by the U.S,: 
.Air.Force,.with.the approval of the Canadian 
Gbvernment,.during the Second Mbrld War..Khown 
by the code name of Crystal 111, its.principal 
-pùrpose was-te.furnish.weather information and 
radio.aids to aircraft.being ferried.across 
the Atlantic.to , Ehrope. 

The-USAF:continued to.operate'the station 
in.the.post-war:period but has now turned it 
over to.the.ROM• in accordance withian agree-
ment between the governments.of the two.coun-
tries whereby  Canada assumes responsibility 
.for the station. The.RCN-will'operate the 
station pending its.manning by personnel of 
the- Department of Transport. 

'The Padloping.Island station is.self...suf-
.ficient. For-most of the year.-- during the 
freeze-up period -- it iscompletely isolated 
and supplies and mail.have to.be,dropped from 
the.air..The bulk.of the station's stores-are 
.delivered.by ships which make:an annual summer 
expedition to.re-supply.far northern.stations. 

. * * * * 
COST-OF-LIVING.: Cost-of-living indexes for 
seven of the nine regional centres.fell.be-
tween August-l-and September 1, while.two ad-
vanced;  changes- in • food. prices were.mainly 
'responsible..Fresh.vegetables and lamb.were 
substantiallygower in.all.centres. Advances 
were.general.for eggs..lardrand coffee,.while 
beef and pork.changes wereimixed. Broad prices 
were.reported higher in.St..John's. 

Rents were unchanged in five cities.and 
higher in the remaining-four. Fuel and light 
indexes.were.firmer in St. 'John's  and Winnipeg, 
reflecting.advances in.coal prices,.while 
'higher coke.prices supported an advance in 
the Montreal series..In.the clbthing group, 
higher. prices for men's outerwear and foot-
wear and lower.prices for-nylon hosiery.and 
rayon slips were.the principal changes re-. 
corded. Clothing indexes-moved up narrowly.in-
.five cities and-remained unchanged in four. 
Changes inlogie4urnishings end services were 
•mixed and affected.a wide range of items. - As 
a result.indexes-were.lower in' four  cities, 
.higher in three and unchanged in the.remaining 
two. The àiscellaneous items , series.advanced 
in seven cities, Saint John and.Tbronto.show-
ing ne overall change. Magazine subscription 
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rates increased.in.all.nine centres, while 
'gasoline prices were higher in.Montreal and 
lower in Toronto.- 

Beginning.November,.regional indexes-will 
.be calculated.on the base 1949.= 100, instead 
of the present base 1939 = 100. 

* * * * 

AIRLINEetBZWEST.YEARi.Canada's  aiklines 
carried-more passengers,.goods and mail in 
1952 than in.any other.year.in  their.history, 
.but high operating.costs.sliced their operat-
.ing income.almost in half.to.$3,763,948.from 
the all*time high of $6990,586 in 1951, the 
Dominion Bureau of Statistics reported. The 
smaller 1952.surplua,-however, was- in.sharp 
contrast to.deficits in the eight years pre-
.vious to 1951. 

Operating revenues-increased to.$90,519,295 
last-year from $73,051,532 in 1951i while.op-
erating expenses . rose • to $86,755;347  from 

6,060,946-. -The  average. number of employees 
increased.to 9,746- from 8,..107 and the total 
payloll.advanced to.$36,625,014 from  $27,399,-
363. 

Revenue miles.flown.by  Canadian airlines. 
•totalled 58,775340 last year,.a gain.of 11.8 
per-cent from 52,578,934  miles-in  the preceding 
year,.but thetiumber of hours.flown.decreased 
•to.491,722 from 582,707 due to the employment 
of faster.aircraft'of heavier capacity. .The 
number of revenue passengers.transported.was 
up 21.6 per cent to . 2,298,194 from 1889,950, 
while,the number of revenue passenger miles 
.flown.in unit toll.transportation rose 16:8 
per cent to-805,642,141 from 689.819,451. • 

The volume of revenue freight carried-more. 
.than doubled last . year.to .135,055,106 pounds 
from 59,199,354'in 1951, due in-large extent 
to-the greatly accelerated- activity in the. 
northern.regions of the country. Another new 

- record.was established for the-volume-of air 
mail which reached 18;328;310 pounds, , exceed-
ing. the 1951-record of 16;824,652.pounds by 
8:9-per cent. Mail-ton  miles increased 7.9 per 
cent to 5,725,178 .  from 5;306,076 during the 
year. 

. * * * * 
NEV . COVNERCIAL'COUNSELLOR TO.PARISrBertram 
C. -Butler,  of Hamilton and Ottawa, has been 
appointed  Commercial.Cbunselloi-for Canada in 
Paris, -and will.leave»to.take.up his new as-
signment towards the-end of this.year..Mr. 
Butler.is at present Consul of Canada and 
Trade Commissioner in.Detroit,.to.which he-was 
posted in 1951 after.a period of six.years.in  
Ottawa.as Director of the-Information Bianch, 
Department of Trade and Commerce. 

* * * * 

At-the time.of the 1951 Census there were 
2,028;450 Cenadian homes.with.a telephone,.or 
59.5% of all.the occupied dwellings. Ten years 
.earlier, 1,037;298 homes or slightly.more.than 
40%  had telephone.service. 
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LABOUR INCOMEJ-Canadian labour income con-
tinued to.climb.in.July.when , total wages,.sal-
aries.and supplementary,labour income.reached 
an estimated $986;000,030, up $7,000,000 over 
June and the third.new peak in.three.succes-
sive months. This•y•ar's July.estimate com-
pares with  $901,000,000 for  July.laat year, 
showing a rise of $85,000,000 or about 9.5.per 
cent. For the seven months ending July, labour 
income.aggregated.$6,855;000.000 this year.as 
.compared to - $6,053;000,000 last year, a gain 
of nearly 10 per cent. 

Labour income.in July.showed gains over 
June for each main industry.group except man-
ufacturing. Largest increase was $4;000,000 
for the construction industry,.and was due to 
•continuing advances in both.residential-and 
non-residential building. Income.in.the pri- 
•mary.industries was.up $2,000,000, gains in 
agriculture, fi shing and mining more.than off-
setting a drop in.ferestry. The total for the 
distributive trades also.moved up $2,000,000 
over June, and that for. the finance and ser-
vices group $1,000,000 .  In.manufacturing there 
was a decline of $3,000,000 from the peak of 

$328,000,000 recorded fer both.June and May, 

the.July.total being affected, according to 
the Bureau of Statistics' report,.by.the vaca-
tion season. 

All industry groups showed . substanti al 
income gains in July.ovet July.a year earlier, 
.the largest being 10.5 per cent in manufactur-
ing. Estimates-for the-month by groups,.with 
lest year's July , totals.in brackets,.are.(in 
.millions): -agriculture, forestry, fishing, 
trappinge  and mining $771$71); manufacturing, 
$325.($294);:construction, $76 ($70);.util-
.ities,.transportation; communication, storage, 
and trade, $255 ($234); finance, services (in-
cluding government), $219'($201); .and sup-
plementary.lahour income, $34 . ($31). 

•* * * * 
ICEBREAKER-. ON 'MERCY- MISSION  The .Dep  art-
ment  oi Transport's icebreaker C.G.S..:°N;B.: 
McLean" has successfully.carried out a mission 
of mercy in northern waters by completing a 
900 milés.tow of the disabled.vessel "Arctic 
•Prowler" which suffered a broken 'propeller 
shaft.off Resolution Island last week. The 
"N:B.....McLean" was.on her way back to QLiebec 
after a summer of patrolling.the Hudson Strait 
.and  Hudson Bay when notified.of the plight of 
the "Arctic Prowler". 

The  1N.E.:McLean" was to turn  over her tow 
to  the  tug "Foundation Vera"•at a rendezvous 
off Cape Normand, Gulf.of St. Lawrence, on 
October 19 according to information received 
by the Department of Transport.  The "Arctic 
Prowler" will be towed •by the "Foundation 
Vera" to her home port.of Halifax. 

An.Eskimo.family-with.their dogs had.been 
picked.up by the."*IUMCLearorat'Res8lution 
Island for a 50  mile-trip  to Fort Burwell. 
They mmild.not be landed as the "N:B.:MCLean" 
had.to  proceed to.the assistance of the dis- 

abled.vessel..As.a result.the Eskimo.family 
.and their dogs.are.being brought all theway to 
Quebec, a distance of 1,500  miles, .and  ar-
rangements.will.have to.be  made to ship them 
north.when possible. 

,* * * * 

SAWN 'LUMBER:  Production.of sawn •Iumber in 
Canada during July.continued to gain over a 
year-earlier,.with , a small.total increase east 
of the Rockies (excluding Newfoundland) and a 
sharp.rise in British Columbia. 

Output east of the Rockies amounted to.an 
estimated 421,609,000.feet board.measure.as  
compared to 419,651;000.in July last year, 
making a seven-month .total of 2,247,812,030 
feet as against 1,981,738,000 feet - a cumula-
tive gain of over 13 per cent..Estimated pro-
duction was.greater in the month than a year 
earlier only.in New Brunswick and the three 
Prairie Provinces and in the seven months.was 
higher in all , except Saskatchewan. 

July.production of sawn lumber and.ties in 
British Columbia.totalled 324,582,000.feet 
board measure, up more than 87 per cent as 
compared with the output of 173,084,000 feet 
in July, 1952. - InIthe seven months ending July 
production aggregated 2,259,469,000 feet this 
year as against 1,940,318,000 feet last year, 
an increase.of 16 per cent..Estimated total 
shipments were.up sharplylin , July.to.311,107,- 
000 feet as compared to 129,727,000a year 
earlier, .and  in-the  seven months to 2,143,- 
501,000 compared to 1,802,606,000 feet last 
year. Stocks 'on  handat the end of July amount-
ed to 431,895,000 feet this year in.comparison 
with 375,415,000 feet last year. 

. * * * * 

WHEAT ' AND FLOUR •EXPORTS:  Total exports of 
tanadian wheat and wheat flour in , terms.of 
whest in August amounted.to 28;400,000 bush-
els,.down from the high levéia of the preced-
ing month.and August last year, but 25per:cent. 
higher than-the average August exports-for the 
preceding 10-year period. With the -excepé_tion 
of last year when August wheat ana flour ex-
Torts.totalled 32,700,000 bushels,.this year!s 
August exports were.the highest.since 1945. 

'This year's August exports of wheat as 
grain, at 24;700,000.bushels,.were.some.38 per 
.cent below those of July, and 14.per cent 
below the August, 1952 total of 28,600,000 
bushels. Some 9,000,000 bushels of this.yeaes 
August.exports represemting 36 per cent of 
the total.-- went to the Uhited Kingdom..0ther 
major markets for Canadian wheat during the 
month.were.as  follows: Japan, 4,600,000 bush-
els: Spain, 2,200,000; India, 2,200,000; Brit-
ish South Africa, 1,700,000; and Belgium, 
1,000,000. 

Themontla's exports.of wheat flôur in terms 
of wheat eqUivalent amounted to 3,700,000 
bushels.as against 5,200,000 in the preceding 
month. and the adjusted.total of 4,000,000 in 
August, 1952. 
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WEEWS EVENTS IN REVIEW 

q.N...ANNIVERSARY:.0h  October 24, .the fol-
lowing statement was broadcast by the Sec-
retary of State.fer External Affeirs,.Mr. , L.B.: 
Pearson: 

"Teday, on this .eighth anniversary of the 
cominipinto force of the United  Nations Char-
ter,.the Whole world•will be observing  United 
Nations Eày. - 

"The tribute to the United Nations which 
will be paid.in.many different ways in many 
diffèrent parts of our own country.reflécts 
the deep conviction: that what the Uhited-Na-
tions does - or does not do - is of vital.con-
tern to Canada and to.every Canadian, as it is 
to peoples everywhere. 

"Eight years ago-at San Francisco, Canada 
was proud tri Share in the task of drafting the 
Charter which has been our guide in these 
critical post-war years. All-of us Who were 

, there were deeply.conscious of the responsi-
bility we shared for drawing up this blueprint 
for future peace. 

"We:have, however, in the long and.hard 
years since the Charter:was signed, learned 
that it is easier to.produce a blueprint than 
to build the. structure of.peace.-The U.N.:has 
had failures.and disappointments. Bût it has 
also had its achievements, political, econom-
ic, social and humanitarian. The achievements 
should hearten us, and the•difficulties become 
a challenge which should spur us to greater -  

effort. in the cause of international co-opera-
tion for peace and progress. 

Mgothing that has happened since the.days 
of San Francisco has altered, or can alter, 
'the fact that the principles of the Charter 
remain valid-today as guides to international 
action, There-are many these.days who are dis-
couraged and downhearted about the United 
Nations..They should.be discouraged instead 
about the state of the world.in.which the 
United Nations has to operate. - Che thing, how-
ever, we can say.without qualification: that 
state.would be worse if the United  Nations 
were.not there as a forum in which issues can 
be argued and solutions can be sought. 

"The main lesson which the world.has to 
learn - and the time in Which we have to learn 
it is short , - is how to live with itself...Ibis 
lesson can never be learned in a world!Of 
isolated national states where international 
anarchy reigns..It;can be learned through co-
operation  for-the. maintenance of peace, for 
common welfare,.and for the defence of the 
rule of law, in the school of shared human and 
political experience ihich the United Nations 
provides. 
• "Soq.know you will.wish.to .join with me, 
on this'Uhited Nations Day, in pledging.again 
our support for .the principles.and the pur-
.poses of the United Nations Charter, and the 
great cause of world peace whichit ià de-- 
signed to serve." 
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'VISITING MOTORISTS" IN SEPTEMBER:  During 
September 305e205 foreign vehicles-entered 
Canada on traveller's vehicle permits, 72,625 
(or over 31 per cent) more than the 232;580 
who visited this.country in September last 
year, the Dominion Bureau of Statistics re-
ported recently. Much of the increase was due 
to the fact that Labour Day came a week later 
this year.:With Labour Day falling on Sep-
tember 1 last year, most of the holiday vis-
itors.entered the country in the latter part 
of August.. Taking Aiigust and September to-
gether, 84,500 more vehicles entered Canada 
this year, an increase of about 11 per cent. 

The September gain brought the total number 
of vehicle entries in the first nine months of 
the year to 2,159,997 for an.increase of 174,-
139 or nine per cent over the 1,985,858 that 
crossed the border in the January-September 
period last year. Entries were.more.numerous 
this year in all-parts  of the country, the 
largest numerical increase occurring in Ontar-
io where the nine-month total rose by 139,569 
or 11.5 per cent to 1,348,199. British Colum-
bia followed with a gain of 17,269 . or eight 
per cent to 238,865, then 0114ebec with an in-
crease of 9,381 or three per cent to 342,661. 
InU■Iew Brunswick the January-September total 
climbed by 3,518 or three-per cent to 129.487; 
in Alberta, by 1,665 or four per cent to  41,,-
391; in Saskatchewan, by 1,169 or seven per 
cent to 17,809; in Manitoba by 752'er two per 
cent to 33,519; in the Yukon by 466 or nine 
per cent to  5,-5'78; and in Newfoundland and 

Nova Scotia, by 350 or 16 per cent to 2,488. 

.*.* * * 

TROOPS. ATTEND RELIGIOUS CLASSES: . Thir ty-
four officers and men of the 27 Canadian In-
fantry Brigade completed an unusual four-day 
course recently. 

.Under the direction of Major John L. Rand 
of Halifax, senior Protestant chaplain of the 
Brigade, the 34-men took a course in.  religious 
instruction at the British Army's Verden 
Churéh House. some 40 miles north.ofHannoVer. 

The course included- lectures on the meaning 
of the church, religious truth,  the  sacraments, 
.the.ministry and Church government. Many lec-
tures were common to all denominations, and 
for others the students  were  divided into 
denominational groups.;:. 

Verden Church House, operated by the Brit-
ish Chaplain Services, offers recreational 
facilities in addition to study rooms,.a li-
brary and a chapel..Each student had a private 
room. Mornings and evenings were devoted to 
lectures, discussion periods and religious . 

 films while afternoons were.free for recrea-
tion or study. Some stmdents took the course 
.ae a preparation for . church memberahip, others 
.as a refresher.. 

Major Rand commented: "My view is that this 
is a splendid thing. Vie are deeply indebted to 
our British brothers for making the Church 
House available to our Canadian soldiers".  

(C.W.B..October. 30, 1953) 

MANUFACTUREe'VALUE:  For the sixth.straight 
year the value of producta manufactured in 
.Canadareached a new crest last year, climbing 
to $16,915,215,000 or $523,028,000 over the 
1951 peak of $16,392,187,000, according to the 
preliminary sxatement of manufacturés in Can-
ada in 1952 by the Dominion Bureau of Statis-
tics. Preliminary estimates by : the Bureau' 
place thé value of manufacturers' shipments 
in the first half of this year at  $8901,621,-
000 as compared with  $8338,404,000 in the 
January-june period last year, indicating 
another high year.  in 1953. 

The number employed .in manufacturing in 
•Canada  climbed to arecord 1,273,187 last year 
from 1,258;375in 1951, and they earned a total 
of $3,609,546,000 as compared with $3,276,- 
281,000 in the preceding year..Material costs 
rose to $9,1024626,000 in 1952 . frem  $9,074,-
526,000 in 1951, and the cost id fuel and 
electricity to $393,131,000 from $376:714,000. 

Last year saw gains made in production 
values in all but six of the main industrial 
groups, with the foods and beverages group 
again leading the list despite a decline in 
output value to $3,447,200.000 from $3,450,- 
031,000. Production values also fell for rub-
ber, leather,.textile (except clothing), paper 
and non-férrous metal products. 

* * * * 
AID:FOR EUROPEAN'ARRIES:  It.was announced 
on October 23 that six European armies would 
receive Canadian military aid  for-the  period 
of mid-October to November under the Mutual 
Aid Agreement of the North Atlantic Treaty 
Organizatilmi. 

These are-the . French, Italian, Norwegian, 
Danish, Portuguese and Netherlands. Armies. 
The equipment will leave  the-ports of Hamil-
ton, Toronto and Montreal aboard eight ships. 

Destined for the Port of Cherbourg are 50 
(3-ton) General Service  •rucks.and 454 bat-
teries for the French Army.-The French equip-
ment will be transported by three ships load-
ing.at. Toronto and one  at  Hamilton..'.  . 

The Royal- Netherlands Army is to receive 
56 Canadian Army jeeps and 56 cases of bat-
teries which will.be loaded at Montreal for 
the port of Rotterdam. 

Also leaving Montreal about the same time 
will be 75 jeeps for the Portuguese Army.des-
tined for the port of Lisbon, and a large 
quantity of bulk-maintenance spare parts for 
17-pounder self-propelled guns for the Royal 
Danish Army. Other supplies slated for Eenmark 
include.gun carriage motors, 15 wireless sets 
and a quantity of eighting.equipment comprised 
of telescopes and peeiscopes destined for the 
port of Aarhus. 

Vehicle spare parts totalling 444:cases 
will.also leave from Hamilton destined for 
.Calo for the Royal Norwegian Army. The last 
shipment consists of a quantity.of ammunition 
for.theltalian Army; leaving Montreal Nov-
ember 5 for the port of Naples. 
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(CAUL-October 30, 1953) 

• 
'FRANCO-CANADIAN TRADE.TALKS:  The Minister 
of Trade and Commerce announcéd on Ottober 19 
the successful conclusion of two-day talks.in 
Ottawa , between French and Cànadian officials 
on trade and financial matters. 

This meeting was decided upon last March 
following on the conversations which took 
place in.Cttawa.at that time between members 
.of the Canadian Government, the French Prime 
Minister and the French Ministers of Foreign 
Affairs.and Finance.. 

The  officials examined recent developments 
in trade and payments•between the two coun-
tries, and gave particular attention to ways 
and means of bringing the exchange of goods 
and services to the highest possible level. 

A thorough examination of the potential 
expansion of traditional French exports.was 
.made. Amongst the new possibilities of devel-
oping French exports-to Canada, emphasis was 
placed on possible Canadian imports from the 
French overseas territories, as well as of 
French capital goods. The prospects for French 
investment in Canada as well:as Cànadian in-
vestment in the French Union were•examined, 
and it was-recognized that such developments 
in the investment field.would have desirable 
effects both on the balance of payments and 
the exchange of goods between the two coun-
tries. The examination of Canadian and French 
administrative procedures and commercial prac-
tices brought out various means of facilitat-
ing trade. 

The representatives surveyed the measures • 
taken by  the. two countries to make.their re-
spective products better known, especially 
through.trade fairs. The French officials re-
viewed their increasing participation in the 
Canadian International Uade  Fair in  Toronto, 
and the steps they are taking to organize a 
major French trade exhibition in Montreal in 
1954. 

In the discussions .of general eoonomic mat-
ters, it was recognized that the removal of 
existing obstacles to the expansion of inter-
national trade and payments is of vital impor-
tance to the strength and security of all 
countries of the free world. 

The conversations'took place in the most 
cordial atmosphere. The French delegation was 
led by M. Bernard Clappier, Director of Ex-
ternal Relations of the French Ministry of 
Economic Affairs. The Chairman of the Cànadian 
delegation was Mr.-NUFrederick Bull, Deputy 
Minister, , Epartment of Trade and Commerce.  

. FRESH.TROOPS IN.GERWANY:  Three hundred of-
:iicers and men.constituting advance parties 
from the major units.due to join the Canadian 
Brigade Group in Germany arrived recently.in 
the 1300-year-old.city of Soest. 

On  hand at the station to greet the new 
arrivals was-Brigadier VI:A.B.:Anderson, a new 
arrival himself , who is to.succeed Brigadier 
J.E.C.:Pangman in-command of the Brigade on 
Nbvember 24. 

Brigadier Anderson has just arrived in 
Germany.and, in the latter part of October, 
will open his headquarters in the.Soest area, 
from which he will , direct the relocation of 
the Brigade  Ln the new camps. 

Major John Bérthiaume, officer commanding 
the draft,•said.the voyage had been good and 
the men were.anxious to settle.in  the new 
camps. The advance parties will.take over the 
new camps and put things in readiness for the 
arrival of parent units. 

Brigadier Anderson. said he was impressed by 
the number of Korea veterans among the group.. 
The three.infantry battalions and artillery 
regiment represented all served in Korea with 
the 25th Brigade. 

The first.major unit to arrive in Europe 
under the present rotation scheme will.be the 
2nd Battalion PPCLI'slated to dock at Rotter-
dam on Cttober 31. -This  battalion was.also the 
first Canadian unit to reach Korea having 
landed in Pusan on December 19, 1950. 

Cther major drafts will follow approximate-
ly one week apart and when the move is com-
•pleted they.will.form.the newly designated 1st 
Canadian Infantry , Beigade. 

With the application of paint and land-
scaping, the new camps have formed picturesque 
sights on the German rural countryside. The 
single-story buildings are cream stucco with 
'green slate roofs. All.are comeetely.modern 
and equipped and furnished to Cànadian stand7 
ards. 

There are four major camp.areas scattered 
over a 50-mile-stretch in the Mohne Lake.dis-
trict and Iserlohn on the'fringe of the Ruhr 
Valley. 

Brigadier Anderson said.that plans are 
going forward.rapidly to provide Cànadian ser-
vice clubs for all ranks..lheatres are being 
built in each camp and the 11 modern NAAFI 
'canteens.that will.serve the Brigade will be 
equipped.with soda fountains - a luxury hot 
found in British Army canteens. 

* * * * 
* * * * 

COLOMBIAN ENVOY ARRIVES:  On Ottober 21 His 
Ékcellency Càrios Martinez Aparicio presented 
to His Excellency the Governor-General his 
.Letter of Credence as Ambassador Extraordinary 
and Plenipotentiary of Cblombia to Canada. The 
ceremony of presentation took place at Govern-
ment House. Mr. Martinez is the first diplo-
matic.envoy of Cblombia to Canada.: - 

Last year motor vehicle registrations in 
Canada passed the three million mark for the 
first time,.t4 year's total of 3,155,997 sur-
.passing the 1951 peak of 2,872,420 by 283,577. 

* * * * 

Canadian manufacturers employed a record 
1,273,187 .p.ersons last year ascompared with 

1,258:375.in 1951. 
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SHELTERED . LARES DANGEROUS TO'AIRCILVT:  Mr. 
George J. Klein, of the Division of Mechanical 
Engineering of the National Research  Council, 
pioneered studies on the physical characteris-
tics of Canada's snow-cover, in connection 
with - his work on aircraft-skis. Che result was 
the finding that on lakes sheltered from the 
wind, the snow is usually very soft.and often 
.covers a fairly deep layer of slush. An early dliv  
heavy snow on thin ice may  force the  ice down 
under the load, flooding the surface and pro-
ducing the slush. These conditions often last 
throughout the entire winter even with temper-
atures well below zero. Landings and take-offs 
of aircraft from such lakes are very difficult 
and can be dangerous. 

In.ôrder to secure uniform.and comparable 
results in his test work on snow, Mr. Klein 
developed several special instruments , that to-
gether became the "Canadian Snow  Kit". This  
includes snow sample cutters, an accurate 
beam-type balance, a hardness gauge, a cup 
engraved with circular lines for measuring 
grain size When used with a spatula.and mag-
nifying glass, and various thermometers. 

Mr. Klein's work on snow received inter-
national recognition when he waé chosen as one 
of the members of the Cbmmittee on Snow Clas-
sification established under the Commission an 
Snow and Ice of the Ihternational Association 
of Hydrology. The other members  of. the  Com-
mittee are Di. Vincent Sdhaefer of the  
Dr. Marcel de Quervain of Switzerland, and 
Professor Nakaya of Japan. 

(C.W.B.:October 30, 1953) 

INDUSTRIAL. EMPLOYMENTJ.  Industrial emp(loy-
ment showed a further gain at the beginning of 
August and the Bureau of Statistics composite 
index reached a new peàk for August 1 at 191.9 
as compared with  191.2 a month earlier, and 
188.8 a year ago. 

The payrolls index advanced to 470.2 from 
468.9 a month ago, and 433.3 a year ago. Av-
eragenlMeklymsstood at $57.51, down slight-
ly from July's $57.57, but up from last year's 
August 1 figure of $53.89. The reduction of 
six cents from July was largely seasonal, due 
in part to the employment of temporary work-
ers, usually taken on at below-average rates 
of pay, and in part to losses in working time 
during the vacation andhot weather period. - 

 Curtailment in overtime work and industrial 
disputes were also factors. 

For the most part, the industrial changes 
in employment at August 1 as compared with 
July 1 were moderate. The seasonal decline of 
7.1 per cent in logging was somewhat less than 
usual for the time of year, and for the first 
time in a lengthy period, the index was above 
its level a year ago. As in the earlier months 
of this year, however, the August 1 figure.was 
lower than at the same date in 1951. In.spite 
of labour-management disputes in the.Ontario 
gold.fields, employment in mining as a whole 
rose slightly in the month. The index was low-
mr than at August 1, 1952. Manufacturing was 
quieter, with small lossesFin both durable and 
non-durable goods, There was practically.no  
general change in trade, while the remaining 
industries afforded more employment. The 
greatest gain of 4.7 per cent took place in 
construction. 

The general movement was favourable in all 
provinces except Qlebec and Ontario,  where.the 
reductions in staff.were slight, as was the 
improvement elsewhere indicated. Heightened 
activity was reported in 17 of the cities for 
which statistics are available; on the whole, 
the changes in the metropolitan areas were 
also moderate. 

* * * 
NEW-ASSISTANT QUARTERMASTER:  Major LH.: 
cott, 37,  of  Toronto and Ottawa, an officer 

of the 1st Battalion The Black Watch (Royal 
Highland Regiment) of Canada (formerly the 1st 
Canadian Highland Battalion) in Germany has 
been appointed EMputy Assistant 014artermaster 
General (Maintenance), Headquarters, Chnadian 
Base Units in Europe, Army Headquarters an-
nounced recently.... 

- 	For gallantry during the Dieppe raid Major 
Scott was mentioned in despatches and awarded 
the Croix de Guerre  with Silver Star. While a 
prisoner of war in Germany, he took a diploma 
from  Oxford  University in Economics. 

* * * * 

Canadians made 244 long distance telephone 
calls to persons in Asia in 1951, and 58 calls 
to persons in Africa. 

* * * * 

MILK  PRODUCTION:  Milk production in Sep-
tember fell below a year earlier for the first 
time.this year, according to preliminary in-
dications based on the Bilreau's monthly dairy-
farm survey. The milk equivalent of dairy 
factory production was 2.5 per cent less than 
last September aiic,. smaller quantities were 
utilized for direct use on farms. The hot, dry 
weather of late August, which adversely af-
fected the condition of pastures, was.mainly 
responsible. The gain in cow numbers is still 
being maintained and more cows are being 
freshened. Nevertheless, the rise in produc-
tion over the preceding year is slowing up, so 
that the increase in milk.production shown in 
the summer months is not likely.to be main-
tained.. 

Milk production in August amounted to  L-
794,443,000  pounds, an increase of 35,000,000 
pounds or two per cent over last year's August 
output. Fluid sales, at 375,012,000 pounde 
compared with 339,959,000 a year earlier, and 
represented approximately 21 per cent of the 
milk supply, while factofy products accounted 
for 63 per cent. 

* * 	* 

The manufacturing payroll.in Canada reached 
a peak of $3,609,546,000 last year, a sizeable 
gain over the 1951 high of $3,276,281,000. 
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(C.W.B. October 30, 1953) 

• 
'CRRISIMAS.  FOR- FORCES ABROAD:  "The time , has 
arrived when people should remeMber relatives 
and friends serving matle armed forces abroad. 
What our troops abroad want more than anything 
else are letters and .news from home, partic-
ularly at this time of the year,"said Mr. 
7Clexton,•the Minister of NationalADkfence, in 
a recent press release. 
"Korean waters are still patrolled by the 

RCN destroyers.Athabaskan, Iroquois and Huron.. 
Officers.  and men of the 25th-Brigade remain at 
their posts in Korea; RCAF'fighter pilots 
continue to fly.with the USAF in Korea and 
426 Transport Squadron continues its lonely 
flights across the Pacific carrying men and 
.supplies both•ways.-Various detachmenteof all 
three services are at posts.in Japan. 

"In.Europe there are: the 27th Brigade, the 
12 F-86E fighter squadrons of the RCAF'Air 
Division and the RCAFmaterial base at Langer, 
England. There are other groups of all three 
services on liaison and staff.duties and tak-
.ing courses in the United Kingdom, United 
States and other friendly. countries. 

"Altogether there are.almost  20 ,000 men and 
women in Chnada's armed forces serving outside 
of their country at this time. 

"Mk should all do something to make.this.a 
happy ChristmaErfor these men and women. Tb 
reach them before December 25,•all mail, liar- 
•ticularly parcels, should be despatched im-
mediately." 

* * * * 

VERICLES'INDUSTRY:  Last year was another 
record one for Canada's motor vehicles in-
dustry, the value of shipments from the in-
dustry's 19 plants reaching a new crest of 
$767,354,984,  a. gain of $24,459,096 over the 
1951-record of $742,895,888,-according to the 
annual report on the industry by the Dominion  
Bureau of Statistics. 

The number of eMployeeaolimbed to - a new 
peak of 31,102from 30,479 - ià thèrpreceding 
year, the payroll.expanded to $113,607,07 1 

 from $101,342,774, material costs rose to 
$497,474, D97" from $469,114,484, and the most: 
of fuel and electricity mdvanced to $2,781312 
from $2,667,570 

Factory shipments.of trucks and buses 
reached an all-time high of 433,710 with a 
wholesale value of $670,901,744 last year, an 
appreciable increase over the 1951 peak of 
415,420 worth $651,420,227, while.factory 
•shipments of passenger cars wère up in number 
to 283,534 from 282,714 but down in value to 
$417,654,448 from $438,613,532. The value of 
repair parts and accessories shipped rose to 

$63,624,591 from $62,619,151, and of all other 
products to $32,828,649 . from $28,856,510. 

*.* * * 

Out of every 1,000 emp/oyed in manufactur‘ 
ing in Canada in 1950, 805 were wage-earners 
and 195 were on salary, the former earning 75% 
and the latter 25% of the total  payroll. 

AIRMAN WINS.QUBEN'S AWARD:  Flight Lieuten-
ant Russel H. Janzen, 33, of Panbrun, Sask., 
has been awarded.the Çpeen's Commendation for 
Valuable Services in.the  Air 

"A test pilot with-the.RCAF's Central Ex-
perimental and Proving Eseabliahment's detach-
ment at Name°, Alta., F/L Janzen won his award 
for outstanding airmanship through several 
flying operations during an arduous winter of 
experimental flying. The official citation 
reads: • 

"Flight  Lieutenant  Janzen has, throughout 
his flying career, consistently displayed the 
utmost zeal and-enthusiasm and the highest 
order of airmanShip.Uming an arduous winter 
of experimental flying,  his  leadership and 
example.have been a model for all, , and his 
initiative and determination have enabled his 
project tci be completed, under severe.diffi- 
•culties, in a most successful manner. Recent-
.1y, while flying a high-performance aircraft 
relatively.unfamiliar to him, this officer 
.through his coolness and superior flying abil-
ity was.responsible for saving the aircraft 
from serious damage which would have caused 
costly delays in the winter test programme. 
Ch another occasion, Flight Lieutenant Janzen 
experienced a fire.in  the air while testing 
another experimental aircraft. His sound judg-
ment under duress, and skillful handling, en-
abled him to save the aircraftifrem possible 
complete destruction and to obtain valuable 
data for corrective action. At alDtimes, 
Flight Lieutenant Janzen's conduct has been 
worthy of the.finest traditions of the ser-
vice.", 

* * * * 

BAND KOREA.BOUND:  Still.another Canadian 
Army.band is being despatched to the Par East 
for a tour of duty with the 25th Canadian 
Infantry.Erigade. 

Army Headquarters said on Ottober 24 that 
40 musicians of the Royal Canadian Signals 
Band, based at Barriefield, Ontario, would 
leave Vancouver by air in mid-November for 
Kerea. The band will spend approximately six 
months in the Far East entertaining Canadian 
troops.. 

The'Signals Band, directed by Lieutenant 
B.J.:Lyons of Kingston, Ontario, will.replace 
the Royal Cànadian Artillery Band from Hali-
fax, now in Korea but soon being rotated home. 
Director of music for the Artillery Band is 
Lieutenant E.R.:Wragg of Halifax. -  

Just returned from an engagement at Fort 
Monmouth, WI.; the Signals Band will play a 
lengthy series of concerts for troops sta-
tioned in Japan and Korea. 

* * * * 

More freight was transported.through Cana-
dian canals.in August this year than in any 
August.in the past 30 years, the month's total 
of 4,591,325 tons topping last year's high 
August movement of 4,148,708 tons by 10.7%. 
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NEW.INTERNATIONAL  FERRY:  The  Canadian Na-
tional Railways hope to start operation of the 
Yarmouth-Bar Harbor ferry -- as a link between 
Nova Scotia and. the New England States -- in 
1955, according to a report on the project by 
H.C.T.'Boyd, Montreal, research engineer with 
the CNR's department of research and develop-
ment. 

Mr. Bôyd reported on the progress of the 	• 
four-year-old ferry development retemtly in 
an address to the Bar Harbor Chamber of Cbm- 
merce. 

The project consists of two million-dollar 
terminals, one at Yarmouth, N.S.1 and the 
other across the Bay of Fundy at Bar Harbor, 
and a four-million-dollar ship. 

(C.W.B. October 30, 1953) 

TIME LOST THROUGH STRIKES:  Almost 64 per 
cent of the total time lost as a result of 
industrial disputes in Canada during Septem-
ber, 1953, was accounted for by work  stoppages  
in the gold mining industry in Northern On-
tario and Quebec, according to a preliminary 
summary of strikes and lockouts released on 
Cttober 26 by Hon. Milton F. Gregg, Minister 
of Labour. 

These strikes in the mining industry were 
gold , miners at Pamour, South Porcupine and 
Timmins, Ontario; gold.and copper miners.and 
smelter workers at Noranda, Çhebec; gold min-
ers and mill workers at Schumacher, Ontario; . 
and gold and silver miners and mill and smel-
ter workers at Timmins, Chtario..These strikes 

 were responsible for a combined time loss of 
80,400.man-working days and involved a com-
bined total of 5,167 workers during September, 
1953. 

Preliminary figures for the month show 37 
strikes and lockouts in existence, involving 
16,445 workers with a time loss of 126,131 
man-working days, as compared with 17 strikes 
and lockouts in August, 1953, with 8,598.work-
ers involved and a time loss of 92,760 dyyse-
The figures for September, 1952, were 39 
strikes and lockouts involving 15,144 workers 
and a time loss of 201,870 days.... 

* * * * 

GOODS AND SERVICES EXCHANGE;  In the seven 
years irom 1946 to 1952, the exChange of goods 
and services between Canada and other coun-
tries amounted to over $60 billion. There was 
a surplys of current receipts over payments of 
$340 million.... While there were large out-
flows and inflows of capital in some periods, 
the net movement of capital resulted in an 
inflow of only $86 million. 

These statistics are contained in a new 
study by the Ebminion Bureau of Statistics of 
the balance of payments in the post-war years, 
which was released on Cttober 26. The report 
presents, for the first time, quarterly sta-
tistics of the  current account for the period 
1946 to 1952, and of the capital account  for  
the period 1950 to 1952. Revised.annual sta-
tistics and other new material are included, 
and there is extensive comment on post-war 
developments in the current and capital ac-

counts.and the balance of indebtedness. 

* * * * 

CANADIAN'TO'WHOPOST,  'It .was announced on 
Cttober 27 by the Honourable Paul Martin, Min-
ister of National Health and Welfare, that Dr. 
Oliver Leroux, an assistant director of health 
studies in the department, had left  Canada on 
leave of absence, on his way to take an impor-
tant post with the World Health Organization 
in India. Dr. Leroux, who has had many years 
experience of medical service in India, will 
be area supervisor for India in the WHO's Re-
gional Office for Southeast Asia. He is.ex-
pected to be abroad.  for two years. 

* * * * 
NEW'SOVIET'AMBASSADORe.011  October 26,-  His 
Excellency Ebitri Stepanovich Chuvahin pre-
sented to His Excellency the Governor-General 
his Letter of Credence  as  Ambassador Extra-
ordinary and Plenipotentiary of the Uhion of 
Soviet Socialist Republics to Canada. The 
ceremony of presentation took place at Govern-
ment House.. 

The Acting Secretary of State for EXternal 
Affairs,  the  Honourable Brooke Claxton, was in 
attendance on the Governor-General on this 
occasion. The Chief of Protocol, Mr. H.F.: 
Feaver, presented the Ambassador to the Gov-
ernor-General. The Ambassador was accompanied 
by Mr. Leonid F. Teplov, Counsellor of his 
EMbassy. Mr ,  Lionel Massey, Secretary to.the 
Governor-General, was also present.. 

* * * * 

HOURS OF WORK.  More than 40 per cent of 
plant employees in Canadian manufacturing were 
on a 40-hour week,.as of April, 1953, accord-
ing . to an annual survey of working conditions 
conducted by the Economics and Research Branch 
of the Department of Labour, figures from 
which were released today by Hon. Milton F. 
Gregg, Minister of Labour. 

The survey showed that the proportion of 
workers in manufacturing on a 40-hour week had 
almost doubled since Cttober, 1949..During  the  
same period, the proportion of plants report-
ing a 5-day week increased from 60 per cent to 
80 per cent.. The proportion of plant workers 
on a 48-hour week had dropped to only 10 per 
cent by April, 1953.. 

* * * * 

NEW AMBASSADOR . TO  BELGIUM NAMED:  The De-
partment of External Affairs announced on 
October 23 the appointment of Mr. Charles 
Hébert,  who had been Canadian Ambassador to 
Mexico since 1949, to be Ambassador to Belgium 
and Minister to Luxembourg: Mr. Hébert suc-
ceeds Lt-General Maurice Pope, Whose appoint-
ment to Spain was recentlY announced. Mr. 
Hebert will take up his post about mid-Decem-
ber. 
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